

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 1100 NEW YORK AVENUE, NW, SUITE 600 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3934

www.skgf.com

PHONE (202) 371-2600 FACSIMILE (202) 371-2540

ROBERT GREENE STERNE STEVEN R LUDWIG FOWARD J KESSLER JOHN M COVERT LINDA E ALCORN JORGE A GOLDSTEIN SAMUEL L FOX DAVID KS CORNWELL ROBERT W ESMOND TRACY-GENE G DURKIN MICHELE A C. MICHAEL B RAY ROBERT E SOKOHL TOO K. STEFFE MICHELE A CIMBALA MICHAEL B RAY

HEIDI L KRAUS JEFFREY R KURIN CRYSTAL D SAYLES" EDWARD W YEE ALBERT L FERRO* DONALD R BANOWIT PETER A JACKMAN Molly A McCall TERESA U MEDLER

JEFFREY S WEAVER Kristin K Vidovich RAYMOND MILLIEN KENDRICK P ATTERSON PATRICK D O'BRIEN DONALD J FEATHERSTONE LAWRENCE B BUGAISKY GRANT E REED VINCENT L CAPUANO JOHN A HARROUN* MATTHEW M CATLETT* NATHAN K KELLEY* ALBERT J FASULO T * W BRIAN EDGE*



KAREN R MARKOWICZ*' Suzanne E Ziska** BRIAN J DEL BUONO** ANDREA J KAMAGE** NANCY J LEITH TARJA H NAUKKARINEN**

BAR OTHER THAN DC **REGISTERED PATENT AGENTS

RAZ E FLESHNER Robert C Millonig Michael V Messinger JUDITH U KIM TIMOTHY J SHEA, JR DONALD R MCPHAIL PATRICK E GARRETT STEPHEN G WHITESIDE JEFFREY T HELVEY*

August 4, 2000

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 371-2677 **INTERNET ADDRESS:** RSOKOHL@SKGF.COM

Box Patent Application

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

| Re: | U.S. Non-Provisional Utility Patent Application under 37 C.F.R. § 1.53(b) Appl. No. To be assigned; Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequence | | | | | | |
|-----|---|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| | Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and | | | | | | |
| | Circuit implementations | | | | | | |
| | Inventors: | David F. Sorrells, Michael J. Bultman, Robert W. Cook, | | | | | |
| | | Richard C. Looke, Charley D. Moses, Jr., Gregory S. Rawlins, and Michael W. Rawlins | | | | | |
| | Our Ref: | 1744.0630003 | | | | | |

Sir:

The following documents are forwarded herewith for appropriate action by the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office:

- USPTO Utility Patent Application Transmittal Form PTO/SB/05; 1.
- 2. U.S. Utility Patent Application entitled:

Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency **Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit** Implementations

and naming as inventors:

David F. Sorrells, Michael J. Bultman, Robert W. Cook, Richard C. Looke, Charley D. Moses, Jr., Gregory S. Rawlins, and Michael W. Rawlins

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Commissioner for Patents August 4, 2000 Page 2

the application comprising:

- a. specification containing:
 - i. <u>98</u> pages of description prior to the claims;
 - ii. <u>7</u> pages of claims (<u>40</u> claims);
 - iii. a one (1) page abstract;
- <u>Two-hundred and eight (208)</u> sheets of drawings: (Figures <u>1A-D</u>, <u>2A, 2B, 3-14, 15A-F, 16-19, 20A, 20A-1, 20B-F, 21, 22A-F, 23A, 24A-J, 25-45, 46A, 46B, 47, 48, 49A, 49B, 50, 51, 52A-C, 53-55, 56A, 56B, 57-60, 61A, 61B, 62-66, 67A, 67B, 68A, 68B, 69A, 69B, 70A-S, 71A-D, 72A-J, 73A, 73B, 74, 75A-C, 76A, 76B, 77, 78, 79A-D, 80, 81A-C, 82-88, 89A-E, 90A-D, 91-94, 95A-C, 96-161);
 </u>
- 3. 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a)(3) Authorization to Treat a Reply As Incorporating An Extension of Time (in duplicate); and
- 4. Two (2) return postcards.

It is respectfully requested that, of the two attached postcards, one be stamped with the filing date of these documents and returned to our courier, and the other, prepaid postcard, be stamped with the filing date and unofficial application number and returned as soon as possible.

This patent application is being submitted under 37 C.F.R. § 1.53(b) without Declaration and without filing fee.

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Commissioner for Patents August 4, 2000 Page 3

This application claims priority to U.S. Provisional Application No. 60/147,129, filed August 4, 1999; U.S. Application No. 09/525,615, filed on March 14, 2000; and U.S. Application No. 09/526,041, filed on March 14, 2000.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESCLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. 00 5 Robert Sokohl Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 36,013

0630003 pte

.

t

| Please type a s | sign(+) inside this box | →⊞ | | Ap | proved for use three | PTO/SB/05 ough 09/30/2000. OMB 06 | (2/98) 551-0032 | |
|--|--|---|--|---|------------------------------------|--|--------------------|--|
| nder the Paperwork Reduct | ion Act of 1995, no persons are re | quired to respond to a coll | Partion of inform | tent and Trademar ation unless it disp | k Office: U.S. DI | EPARTMENT OF COMM | ERCE | |
| | | | Attorney I | Docket No | 1744.06300 | 003 | | |
| UTILITY PA | TENT APPLICATION TR | ANSMITTAL | First Inve Identifier | First Inventor or Application David F. Sorrells Identifier | | | | |
| (Only fo r new no | nprovisional applications under 3 | (7 CFR § 1.53(b)) | Title | Title Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations | | | | |
| | | - | Express M | 0 | | | | |
| | PPI ICATION FI EMENTS | | | Assistant (| Commissioner for | Patents | - F | |
| See MPEP chapter | 600 concerning utility patent appl | lication contents | 1DDRESS TO. Box Patent Application Washington, DC 20231 | | | | | |
| * Fee Transr (Submit an orig | nittal Form (e.g., PTO/SB/1 ginal, and a duplicate for fee proc | 6. Mic 7. Nucleot | rofiche Comp ide and/or Am | uter Program (ino Acid Sequ | (Appendix) nence Submission (if | 0)/6 | | |
| . Specification (preferred arra - Descriptive title | 1 [Total Pages ingement set forth below) of the Invention set to Related Applications | <u> 106 </u> | applicable, all necessary) | | | | | |
| - Background of t - Brief Summary | the Invention of the Invention | | | | | | | |
| - Brief Descriptio - Detailed Descri | on of the Drawings (<i>if filed</i>) ption | | b. 🛄 | Paper Copy (id | dentical to con | nputer copy) | | |
| - Claim(s) - Abstract of the l | Disclosure | | c. Statement verifying identity of above copies | | | | | |
| 3. 🛛 Drawing(s) | (35 U.S.C. 113) [Total,S | theets <u>208</u>] | A | CCOMPANY | ING APPLIC | CATION PARTS | | |
| I. 🔲 Oath or Dec | laration [Total Pag | es] | 8. 🔲 As | agnment Papers (| cover sheet & do | ocument(s)) | | |
| a. 🔲 Newly o | executed (original or copy |) | 9. □ 37 (wl | CFR 3.73(b) State there is an ass | ement Po signee) | ower of Attorney | | |
| b. 🔲 Copy fr | om a prior application (37 | CFR 1.63(d)) (for | 10. 🔲 Eng | glish Translation | Document (if ap) | plicable) | | |
| continuati [Note Be | on/divisional with Box 17 completers 5 below] | ted) | 11. □ Inf Sta | ormation Disclosi tement (IDS)/PT(| ure 🗌 Co D-1449 | opies of IDS Citations | | |
| i. 🗖 | DELETION OF INVE | NTOR(S) | 12. 🔲 Pre | liminary Amendr | nent | | | |
| | Signed statement attached named in the prior applica 1.63(d)(2) and 1.33(b). | t deleting inventor(s) ation, see 37 CFR §§ | 13. 🛛 Ret (Shi | urn Receipt Poste ould be specifical | card (MPEP 503) lly itemized) |) | | |
| 5. Incorporation | n By Reference <i>(useable of Bo</i> | ox 4b is checked) which a copy of the oath | 14. □ *Si (P) | nall Entity Staten O/SB/09-12) | nent(s) \square_{a} | Statement filed in prior application, Status still prior and desired | roper | |
| declaration is sup disclosure of the reference therein | plied under Box 4b, is considered accompanying application and is 1 | as being part of the hereby incorporated by | 15. Certified Copy of Priority Document(s) | | | | | |
| | | | 16. \square Other: 37 C F R. § 1.136(a)(3) Authorization | | | | | |
| | ı | | Other: * <u>NOTE FOR ITEMS 1 & 14</u> IN ORDER TO BE ENTITLED TO PAY SMALL ENTITY FEES, A SMALL ENTITY STATEMENT IS REQUIRED (37 C.F.R § 1.27), EXCEPT IF ONE FILED IN A | | | | | |
| 17 If a CONTINU | ING APPLICATION chec | k appropriate box and sur | PRIOR APPLIC | e information helo | w and in a prelimi | o) mary amendment: | | |
| Continuation | n 🗆 Divisional | Continuation-in- | Part (CIP) | of prior applic | ation No: | <u></u> | | |
| Prior applicatio | n information: Examine | r | Gr | oup/Art Unit: | | <u></u> | | |
| ····· | | 18. CORRESPOND | ENCE AD | DRESS | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| Customer 1 or Bar Coa | Number le Label <u>(Insert C</u> u | istomer No. or Attach | bar code labe | l here) | or 🔀 Corre addres | spondence is below | | |
| NAME STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. | | | | | | | | |
| | Attorneys at Law | | | | | | | |
| ADDRESS | Suite 600, 1100 New York Av | venue, N.W | | | 710 0000 | 20005 2024 | | |
| CITY | wasnington | SIAIE TELEDHONE | DC (202) 271 / | 2600 | LIP CODE FAV | (202) 371-2540 | | |
| COUNTRI | | | | | TAA | (202) 571-2540 | | |
| NAME (Print/Ty | vpe) Robert Sokon | Registra | tion No. (Atto | rney/Agent) | 36,013 | | | |
| SIGNATURE | 1452 732 | Date 7 | 4/00 | | | | | |

Burden Hour Statement. this form is estimated to take 0.2 hours to complete Time will vary depending upon the needs of the individual case Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, Patent and Trademark Office, Washington, DC 20231. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Assistant Commissioner for Patents, Washington, DC 20231.

Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations

David F. Sorrells Michael J. Bultman Robert W. Cook Richard C. Looke Charley D. Moses, Jr. Gregory S. Rawlins Michael W. Rawlins

This application claims the benefit of the following: U.S. Provisional Application No.60/147,129, filed on August 4, 1999; U.S. Application No. 09/525,615, filed on March 14, 2000; and U.S. Application No. 09/526,041, filed on March 14, 2000, all of which are incorporated herein by reference in their entireties.

Cross-Reference to Other Applications

The following applications of common assignee are related to the present application, and are herein incorporated by reference in their entireties:

"Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

"Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals Having Optimized Switch Structures," Ser. No. 09/293,095, filed April 16, 1999.

"Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals Including Resonant Structures for Enhanced Energy Transfer," Ser. No. 09/293,342, filed April 16, 1999.

"Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940 on July 18, 2000.

"Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion Having Optimized Switch Structures," Ser. No. 09/293,097, filed April 16, 1999.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30

"Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," Ser. No. 09/176,415, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,555 on May 9, 2000.

"Integrated Frequency Translation And Selectivity,"Ser. No. 09/175,966, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,049,706 on April 11, 2000.

"Integrated Frequency Translation and Selectivity with a Variety of Filter Embodiments," Ser. No. 09/293,283, filed April 16, 1999.

"Applications of Universal Frequency Translation," Ser. No. 09/261,129, filed March 3, 1999.

"Method and System for Down-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal, Transforms For Same, and Aperture Relationships", Ser. No. 09/550,644, filed on April 14, 2000.

"Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Technology and Applications Including Techniques of Universal Frequency Translation", Attorney Docket No. 1744.0630002, filed on August 4, 2000.

Background of the Invention

Field of the Invention

The present invention is generally related to wireless local area networks (WLANs), and more particularly, to WLANs that utilize universal frequency translation technology for frequency translation, and applications of same.

Related Art

Wireless LANs exist for receiving and transmitting information to/from mobile terminals using electromagnetic (EM) signals. Conventional wireless communications circuitry is complex and has a large number of circuit parts. This complexity and high parts count increases overall cost. Additionally, higher part counts result in higher power

consumption, which is undesirable, particularly in battery powered wireless units. Additionally, various communication components exist for performing frequency downconversion, frequency up-conversion, and filtering. Also, schemes exist for signal reception in the face of potential jamming signals.

Summary of the Invention

The present invention is directed to a wireless local area network (WLAN) that includes one or more WLAN devices (also called stations, terminals, access points, client devices, or infrastructure devices) for effecting wireless communications over the WLAN. The WLAN device includes at least an antenna, a receiver, and a transmitter for effecting wireless communications over the WLAN. Additionally, the WLAN device may also include a LNA/PA module, a control signal generator, a demodulation/modulation facilitation module, and a media access control (MAC) interface. The WLAN receiver includes at least one universal frequency translation module that frequency down-converts a received electromagnetic (EM) signal. In embodiments, the UFT based receiver is configured in a multi-phase embodiment to reduce or eliminate re-radiation that is caused by DC offset. The WLAN transmitter includes at least one universal frequency translation module that frequency up-converts a baseband signal in preparation for transmission over the WLAN. In embodiments, the UFT based transmitter is configured in a differential and/or multi-phase embodiment to reduce carrier insertion and spectral growth in the transmitted signal.

WLANs exhibit multiple advantages by using UFT modules for frequency translation. These advantages include, but are not limited to: lower power consumption, longer battery life, fewer parts, lower cost, less tuning, and more effective signal transmission and reception. These advantages are possible because the UFT module enables direct frequency conversion in an efficient manner with minimal signal distortion.

1744.0630003

20

25

5

Page 7 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 The structure and operation of embodiments of the UFT module, and various applications of the same are described in detail in the following sections.

Further features and advantages of the invention, as well as the structure and operation of various embodiments of the invention, are described in detail below with reference to the accompanying drawings. The drawing in which an element first appears is typically indicated by the leftmost character(s) and/or digit(s) in the corresponding reference number.

Brief Description of the Figures

The present invention will be described with reference to the accompanying drawings, wherein:

FIG. 1A is a block diagram of a universal frequency translation (UFT) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1B is a more detailed diagram of a universal frequency translation (UFT) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1C illustrates a UFT module used in a universal frequency down-conversion (UFD) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1D illustrates a UFT module used in a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 2A-2B illustrate block diagrams of universal frequency translation (UFT) modules according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 3 is a block diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 4 is a more detailed diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 5 is a block diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an alternative embodiment of the invention;

1744.0630003

25

FIGS. 6A-6I illustrate example waveforms used to describe the operation of the UFU module;

FIG. 7 illustrates a UFT module used in a receiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 8 illustrates a UFT module used in a transmitter according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 9 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using a UFT module of the invention;

FIG. 10 illustrates a transceiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 11 illustrates a transceiver according to an alternative embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 12 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using enhanced signal reception (ESR) components of the invention;

FIG. 13 illustrates a UFT module used in a unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 14 illustrates an example receiver implemented using a UDF module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 15A-15F illustrate example applications of the UDF module according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 16 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using enhanced signal reception (ESR) components of the invention, wherein the receiver may be further implemented using one or more UFD modules of the invention;

FIG. 17 illustrates a unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 18 is a table of example values at nodes in the UDF module of FIG. 19;

FIG. 19 is a detailed diagram of an example UDF module according to an embodiment of the invention;

1744.0630003

FIGS. 20A and 20A-1 are example aliasing modules according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 20B-20F are example waveforms used to describe the operation of the aliasing modules of FIGS. 20A and 20A-1;

FIG. 21 illustrates an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 22A-22F are example waveforms used to describe the system of FIG. 21;

FIG. 23A illustrates an example transmitter in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 23B and 23C are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 23D illustrates another example transmitter in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 23E and 23F are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 24A illustrates an example receiver in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 24B-24J are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 25 illustrates a block diagram of an example computer network;

FIG. 26 illustrates a block diagram of an example computer network;

FIG. 27 illustrates a block diagram of an example wireless interface;

FIG. 28 illustrates an example heterodyne implementation of the wireless interface illustrated in FIG. 27;

FIG. 29 illustrates an example in-phase/quadrature-phase (I/Q) heterodyne implementation of the interface illustrated in FIG. 27;

FIG. 30 illustrates an example high level block diagram of the interface illustrated in FIG. 27, in accordance with the present invention;

FIG. 31 illustrates a example block diagram of the interface illustrated in FIG. 29, in accordance with the invention;

1744.0630003

25

30

5

10

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 FIG. 32 illustrates an example I/Q implementation of the interface illustrated in FIG.31;

FIGS. 33-38 illustrate example environments encompassed by the invention;

FIG. 39 illustrates a block diagram of a WLAN interface according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 40 illustrates a WLAN receiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 41 illustrates a WLAN transmitter according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 42-44 are example implementations of a WLAN interface;

FIGS. 45, 46A, and 46B relate to an example MAC interface for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 47, 48, 49A, and 49B relate to an example demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 50, 51, 52A, 52B, and 52C relate to an example alternate demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 53 and 54 relate to an example receiver for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 55, 56A, and 56B relate to an example synthesizer for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 57, 58, 59, 60, 61A, and 61B relate to an example transmitter for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 62 and 63 relate to an example motherboard for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 64-66 relate to example LNAs for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 67A-B illustrate IQ receivers having UFT modules in a series and shunt configurations, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 68A-B illustrate IQ receivers having UFT modules with delayed control signals for quadrature implementation, according to embodiments of the present invention;

1744.0630003

FIGS. 69A-B illustrate IQ receivers having FET implementations, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70A illustrates an IQ receiver having shunt UFT modules according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70B illustrates control signal generator embodiments for receiver 7000 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 70C-D illustrate various control signal waveforms according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70E illustrates an example IQ modulation receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 70F-P illustrate example waveforms that are representative of the IQ receiver in FIG. 70E;

FIGS. 70Q-R illustrate single channel receiver embodiments according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70S illustrates a FET configuration of an IQ receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 71A illustrate a balanced transmitter 7102, according to an embodiment of the present invention;

FIGs. 71B-C illustrate example waveforms that are associated with the balanced transmitter 7102, according to an embodiment of the present invention;

FIG. 71D illustrates example FET configurations of the balanced transmitter 7102, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGs. 72A-I illustrate various example timing diagrams that are associated with the transmitter 7102, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 72J illustrates an example frequency spectrum that is associated with a modulator 7104, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 73A illustrate a transmitter 7302 that is configured for carrier insertion, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 73B illustrates example signals associated with the transmitter 7302, according to embodiments of the invention;

1744.0630003

25

FIG. 80 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the

balanced transmitter 7420 in FIG. 74;

FIGs. 81A-C illustrate various frequency spectrums that are associated with the IQ transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 82 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8200, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 83 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8300, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 84 illustrates a flowchart 8400 that is associated with the transmitter 7102 in the FIG. 71A, according to embodiments of the invention;

1744.0630003

transmitter 7900; FIG. 79D illustrates a FET configuration for the transmitter 7900, according to embodiments of the present invention; present invention;

of the invention;

according to embodiments of the invention;

according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 78 illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7802 configured for carrier insertion

FIG. 79A illustrate a transmitter 7900, according to embodiments of the present

invention; FIGs. 79B-C illustrate various frequency spectrums that are associated with the

of the invention; FIG. 77 illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7702 configured for carrier insertion

FIGs. 75A-C illustrate various example signal diagrams associated with the

of the present invention;

FIG. 74 illustrates an IQ balanced transmitter 7420, according to embodiments

FIG. 76A illustrates an IQ balanced transmitter 7608 according to embodiments

FIG. 76B illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7618 according to embodiments

25

5

10

Page 13 of 1284

FIG. 85 illustrates a flowchart 8500 that further defines the flowchart 8400 in the FIG. 84, and is associated with the transmitter 7102 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 86 illustrates a flowchart 8600 that is associated with the transmitter 7900 and further defines the flowchart 8400 in the FIG. 84, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 87 illustrates a flowchart 8700, that is associated with the transmitter 7420 in the FIG. 74, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 88 illustrates a flowchart 8800 that is associated with the transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 89A illustrate a pulse generator according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 89B-C illustrate various example signal diagrams associated with the pulse generator in FIG. 89A, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 89D-E illustrate various example pulse generators according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGS. 90A-D illustrates various implementation circuits for the modulator 7410, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 91 illustrates an IQ transceiver 9100 according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 92 illustrates direct sequence spread spectrum according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 93 illustrates the LNA/PA module 3904 according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 94 illustrates a WLAN device 9400, according to embodiments of the invention of the present invention; and

FIGs. 95A-C, and FIGs. 96-161 illustrate schematics for an integrated circuit implementation example of the present invention.

1744.0630003

25

Detailed Description of the Preferred Embodiments

Table of Contents

| | 1. | Universal Frequency Translation | | | | | | |
|--|--------------|--|------------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| 5 | 2. | Frequency Down-Conversion | | | | | | |
| | 3. | Frequency Up-Conversion | | | | | | |
| | 4. | Enhanced Signal Reception | | | | | | |
| | 5. | Unified Down-Conversion and Filtering | | | | | | |
| | 6. | Example Application Embodiments of the Invention | | | | | | |
| 10 | | 6.1 | Data (| Communication | | | | |
| 49944 19944 | | | 6.1.1 | Example Implementations: Interfaces, Wireless Modems, Wireless | | | | |
| | | | | LANs, etc. | | | | |
| 1771, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 1977, 19 | | | 6.1.2 | Example Modifications | | | | |
| | | 6.2 | Other | Example Applications | | | | |
| 15 | 7.0 | Example WLAN Implementation Embodiments | | | | | | |
| | | 7.1 | 7.1 Architecture | | | | | |
| n n 119 | | 7.2 | Receiv | ver | | | | |
| | | | 7.2.1 | IQ Receiver | | | | |
| | | | 7.2.2 | Multi-Phase IQ Receiver | | | | |
| 20 | | | | 7.2.2.1Example I/Q Modulation Control Signal Generator | | | | |
| | | | | Embodiments | | | | |
| | | | | 7.2.2.2 Implementation of Multi-phase I/Q Modulation Receiver | | | | |
| | | | | Embodiment with Exemplary Waveforms | | | | |
| | | | | 7.2.2.3 Example Single Channel Receiver Embodiment | | | | |
| 25 | | | | 7.2.2.4 Alternative Example I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment | | | | |
| | | 7.3 | Transi | mitter | | | | |
| | | | 7.3.1 | Universal Transmitter with 2 UFT Modules | | | | |
| | | | | 7.3.1.1 Balanced Modulator Detailed Description | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | 1744.0630003 | | | | | | | |

- 7.3.1.2 Balanced Modulator Example Signal Diagrams and Mathematical Description
- 7.3.1.3 Balanced Modulator Having a Shunt Configuration
- 7.3.1.4 Balanced Modulator FET Configuration
- 7.3.1.5 Universal Transmitter Configured for Carrier Insertion
- 7.3.2 Universal Transmitter In IQ Configuration
 7.3.2.1 IQ Transmitter Using Series-Type Balanced Modulator
 7.3.2.2 IQ Transmitter Using Shunt-Type Balanced Modulator
 - 7.3.2.3 IQ Transmitters Configured for Carrier Insertion
- 7.4 Transceiver Embodiments
- 7.5 Demodulator/Modulator Facilitation Module
- 7.6 MAC Interface
- 7.7 Control Signal Generator Synthesizer
- 7.8 LNA/PA
- 8.0 802.11 Physical Layer Configurations
- 9.0 Appendix
- 10.0 Conclusion

1744.0630003

1. Universal Frequency Translation

The present invention is related to frequency translation, and applications of same. Such applications include, but are not limited to, frequency down-conversion, frequency up-conversion, enhanced signal reception, unified down-conversion and filtering, and combinations and applications of same.

FIG. 1A illustrates a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 102 according to embodiments of the invention. (The UFT module is also sometimes called a universal frequency translator, or a universal translator.)

As indicated by the example of FIG. 1A, some embodiments of the UFT module 102 include three ports (nodes), designated in FIG. 1A as Port 1, Port 2, and Port 3. Other UFT embodiments include other than three ports.

Generally, the UFT module 102 (perhaps in combination with other components) operates to generate an output signal from an input signal, where the frequency of the output signal differs from the frequency of the input signal. In other words, the UFT module 102 (and perhaps other components) operates to generate the output signal from the input signal by translating the frequency (and perhaps other characteristics) of the input signal to the frequency (and perhaps other characteristics) of the output signal.

An example embodiment of the UFT module 103 is generally illustrated in FIG. 1B. Generally, the UFT module 103 includes a switch 106 controlled by a control signal 108. The switch 106 is said to be a controlled switch.

As noted above, some UFT embodiments include other than three ports. For example, and without limitation, FIG. 2 illustrates an example UFT module 202. The example UFT module 202 includes a diode 204 having two ports, designated as Port 1 and Port 2/3. This embodiment does not include a third port, as indicated by the dotted line around the "Port 3" label.

The UFT module is a very powerful and flexible device. Its flexibility is illustrated, in part, by the wide range of applications in which it can be used. Its power is illustrated, in part, by the usefulness and performance of such applications.

1744.0630003

For example, a UFT module 115 can be used in a universal frequency downconversion (UFD) module 114, an example of which is shown in FIG. 1C. In this capacity, the UFT module 115 frequency down-converts an input signal to an output signal.

As another example, as shown in FIG. 1D, a UFT module 117 can be used in a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module 116. In this capacity, the UFT module 117 frequency up-converts an input signal to an output signal.

These and other applications of the UFT module are described below. Additional applications of the UFT module will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. In some applications, the UFT module is a required component. In other applications, the UFT module is an optional component.

2. Frequency Down-Conversion

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of universal frequency down-conversion, and applications of same.

In particular, the following discussion describes down-converting using a Universal Frequency Translation Module. The down-conversion of an EM signal by aliasing the EM signal at an aliasing rate is fully described in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, the full disclosure of which is incorporated herein by reference. A relevant portion of the above mentioned patent application is summarized below to describe down-converting an input signal to produce a down-converted signal that exists at a lower frequency or a baseband signal.

FIG. 20A illustrates an aliasing module 2000 (also called a universal frequency down-conversion module) for down-conversion using a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 2002 which down-converts an EM input signal 2004. In particular embodiments, aliasing module 2000 includes a switch 2008 and a capacitor 2010. The electronic alignment of the circuit components is flexible. That is, in one implementation,

1744.0630003

5

the switch 2008 is in series with input signal 2004 and capacitor 2010 is shunted to ground (although it may be other than ground in configurations such as differential mode). In a second implementation (see FIG. 20A-1), the capacitor 2010 is in series with the input signal 2004 and the switch 2008 is shunted to ground (although it may be other than ground in configurations such as differential mode). Aliasing module 2000 with UFT module 2002 can be easily tailored to down-convert a wide variety of electromagnetic signals using aliasing frequencies that are well below the frequencies of the EM input signal 2004.

In one implementation, aliasing module 2000 down-converts the input signal 2004 to an intermediate frequency (IF) signal. In another implementation, the aliasing module 2000 down-converts the input signal 2004 to a demodulated baseband signal. In yet another implementation, the input signal 2004 is a frequency modulated (FM) signal, and the aliasing module 2000 down-converts it to a non-FM signal, such as a phase modulated (PM) signal or an amplitude modulated (AM) signal. Each of the above implementations is described below.

In an embodiment, the control signal 2006 includes a train of pulses that repeat at an aliasing rate that is equal to, or less than, twice the frequency of the input signal 2004. In this embodiment, the control signal 2006 is referred to herein as an aliasing signal because it is below the Nyquist rate for the frequency of the input signal 2004. Preferably, the frequency of control signal 2006 is much less than the input signal 2004.

A train of pulses 2018 as shown in FIG. 20D controls the switch 2008 to alias the input signal 2004 with the control signal 2006 to generate a down-converted output signal 2012. More specifically, in an embodiment, switch 2008 closes on a first edge of each pulse 2020 of FIG. 20D and opens on a second edge of each pulse. When the switch 2008 is closed, the input signal 2004 is coupled to the capacitor 2010, and charge is transferred from the input signal to the capacitor 2010. The charge stored during successive pulses forms down-converted output signal 2012.

Exemplary waveforms are shown in FIGS. 20B-20F.

FIG. 20B illustrates an analog amplitude modulated (AM) carrier signal 2014 that is an example of input signal 2004. For illustrative purposes, in FIG. 20C, an analog AM

1744.0630003

25

30

carrier signal portion 2016 illustrates a portion of the analog AM carrier signal 2014 on an expanded time scale. The analog AM carrier signal portion 2016 illustrates the analog AM carrier signal 2014 from time t_0 to time t_1 .

FIG. 20D illustrates an exemplary aliasing signal 2018 that is an example of control signal 2006. Aliasing signal 2018 is on approximately the same time scale as the analog AM carrier signal portion 2016. In the example shown in FIG. 20D, the aliasing signal 2018 includes a train of pulses 2020 having negligible apertures that tend towards zero (the invention is not limited to this embodiment, as discussed below). The pulse aperture may also be referred to as the pulse width as will be understood by those skilled in the art(s). The pulses 2020 repeat at an aliasing rate, or pulse repetition rate of aliasing signal 2018. The aliasing rate is determined as described below, and further described in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

As noted above, the train of pulses 2020 (i.e., control signal 2006) control the switch 2008 to alias the analog AM carrier signal 2016 (i.e., input signal 2004) at the aliasing rate of the aliasing signal 2018. Specifically, in this embodiment, the switch 2008 closes on a first edge of each pulse and opens on a second edge of each pulse. When the switch 2008 is closed, input signal 2004 is coupled to the capacitor 2010, and charge is transferred from the input signal 2004 to the capacitor 2010. The charge transferred during a pulse is referred to herein as an under-sample. Exemplary under-samples 2022 form down-converted signal portion 2024 (FIG. 20E) that corresponds to the analog AM carrier signal portion 2016 (FIG. 20C) and the train of pulses 2020 (FIG. 20D). The charge stored during successive under-samples of AM carrier signal 2014 form the downconverted signal 2024 (FIG. 20E) that is an example of down-converted output signal 2012 (FIG. 20A). In FIG. 20F, a demodulated baseband signal 2026 represents the demodulated baseband signal 2024 after filtering on a compressed time scale. As illustrated, down-converted signal 2026 has substantially the same "amplitude envelope" as AM carrier signal 2014. Therefore, FIGS. 20B-20F illustrate down-conversion of AM carrier signal 2014.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

30

The waveforms shown in FIGS. 20B-20F are discussed herein for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Additional exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, and exemplary methods and systems of the invention relating thereto, are disclosed in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No.09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

The aliasing rate of control signal 2006 determines whether the input signal 2004 is down-converted to an IF signal, down-converted to a demodulated baseband signal, or down-converted from an FM signal to a PM or an AM signal. Generally, relationships between the input signal 2004, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006, and the down-converted output signal 2012 are illustrated below:

(Freq. of input signal 2004) = $n \cdot (Freq. of control signal 2006) \pm$ (Freq. of down-converted output signal 2012)

For the examples contained herein, only the "+" condition will be discussed. The value of n represents a harmonic or sub-harmonic of input signal 2004 (e.g., n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, ...).

When the aliasing rate of control signal 2006 is off-set from the frequency of input signal 2004, or off-set from a harmonic or sub-harmonic thereof, input signal 2004 is down-converted to an IF signal. This is because the under-sampling pulses occur at different phases of subsequent cycles of input signal 2004. As a result, the under-samples form a lower frequency oscillating pattern. If the input signal 2004 includes lower frequency changes, such as amplitude, frequency, phase, etc., or any combination thereof, the charge stored during associated under-samples reflects the lower frequency changes, resulting in similar changes on the down-converted IF signal. For example, to down-convert a 901 MHZ input signal to a 1 MHZ IF signal, the frequency of the control signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

$$(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$$

1744.0630003

Page 21 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

25

$$(901 \text{ MHZ} - 1 \text{ MHZ})/n = 900/n$$

- 18-

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 would be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc.

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating downconversion of analog and digital AM, PM and FM signals to IF signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

Alternatively, when the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 is substantially equal to the frequency of the input signal 2004, or substantially equal to a harmonic or sub-harmonic thereof, input signal 2004 is directly down-converted to a demodulated baseband signal. This is because, without modulation, the under-sampling pulses occur at the same point of subsequent cycles of the input signal 2004. As a result, the under-samples form a constant output baseband signal. If the input signal 2004 includes lower frequency changes, such as amplitude, frequency, phase, etc., or any combination thereof, the charge stored during associated under-samples reflects the lower frequency changes, resulting in similar changes on the demodulated baseband signal. For example, to directly down-convert a 900 MHZ input signal to a demodulated baseband signal (i.e., zero IF), the frequency of the control signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

 $(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$ (900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/n

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc.

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating direct downconversion of analog and digital AM and PM signals to demodulated baseband signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in the co-pending U.S. Patent

1744.0630003

20

Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

Alternatively, to down-convert an input FM signal to a non-FM signal, a frequency within the FM bandwidth must be down-converted to baseband (i.e., zero IF). As an example, to down-convert a frequency shift keying (FSK) signal (a sub-set of FM) to a phase shift keying (PSK) signal (a subset of PM), the mid-point between a lower frequency F_1 and an upper frequency F_2 (that is, $[(F_1 + F_2) \div 2])$ of the FSK signal is down-converted to zero IF. For example, to down-convert an FSK signal having F_1 equal to 899 MHZ and F_2 equal to 901 MHZ, to a PSK signal, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

Frequency of the input = $(F_1 + F_2) \div 2$ = (899 MHZ + 901 MHZ) $\div 2$ = 900 MHZ

Frequency of the down-converted signal = 0 (i.e., baseband)

 $(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$ (900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/n

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc. The frequency of the down-converted PSK signal is substantially equal to one half the difference between the lower frequency F_1 and the upper frequency F_2 .

As another example, to down-convert a FSK signal to an amplitude shift keying (ASK) signal (a subset of AM), either the lower frequency F_1 or the upper frequency F_2 of the FSK signal is down-converted to zero IF. For example, to down-convert an FSK signal having F_1 equal to 900 MHZ and F_2 equal to 901 MHZ, to an ASK signal, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to:

1744.0630003

10 March 10

5

(900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/*n*, or (901 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 901 MHZ/*n*.

- 20-

For the former case of 900 MHZ/*n*, and for n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc. For the latter case of 901 MHZ/*n*, and for n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.802 GHz, 901 MHZ, 450.5 MHZ, 300.333 MHZ, 225.25 MHZ, etc. The frequency of the down-converted AM signal is substantially equal to the difference between the lower frequency F₁ and the upper frequency F₂ (i.e., 1 MHZ).

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating downconversion of FM signals to non-FM signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in the co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

In an embodiment, the pulses of the control signal 2006 have negligible apertures that tend towards zero. This makes the UFT module 2002 a high input impedance device. This configuration is useful for situations where minimal disturbance of the input signal may be desired.

In another embodiment, the pulses of the control signal 2006 have non-negligible apertures that tend away from zero. This makes the UFT module 2002 a lower input impedance device. This allows the lower input impedance of the UFT module 2002 to be substantially matched with a source impedance of the input signal 2004. This also improves the energy transfer from the input signal 2004 to the down-converted output signal 2012, and hence the efficiency and signal to noise (s/n) ratio of UFT module 2002.

Exemplary systems and methods for generating and optimizing the control signal 2006, and for otherwise improving energy transfer and s/n ratio, are disclosed in the copending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

1744.0630003

3. Frequency Up-Conversion

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of frequency upconversion, and applications of same.

An example frequency up-conversion system 300 is illustrated in FIG. 3. The frequency up-conversion system 300 is now described.

An input signal 302 (designated as "Control Signal" in FIG. 3) is accepted by a switch module 304. For purposes of example only, assume that the input signal 302 is a FM input signal 606, an example of which is shown in FIG. 6C. FM input signal 606 may have been generated by modulating information signal 602 onto oscillating signal 604 (FIGS. 6A and 6B). It should be understood that the invention is not limited to this embodiment. The information signal 602 can be analog, digital, or any combination thereof, and any modulation scheme can be used.

The output of switch module 304 is a harmonically rich signal 306, shown for example in FIG. 6D as a harmonically rich signal 608. The harmonically rich signal 608 has a continuous and periodic waveform.

FIG. 6E is an expanded view of two sections of harmonically rich signal 608, section 610 and section 612. The harmonically rich signal 608 may be a rectangular wave, such as a square wave or a pulse (although, the invention is not limited to this embodiment). For ease of discussion, the term "rectangular waveform" is used to refer to waveforms that are substantially rectangular. In a similar manner, the term "square wave" refers to those waveforms that are substantially square and it is not the intent of the present invention that a perfect square wave be generated or needed.

Harmonically rich signal 608 is comprised of a plurality of sinusoidal waves whose frequencies are integer multiples of the fundamental frequency of the waveform of the harmonically rich signal 608. These sinusoidal waves are referred to as the harmonics of the underlying waveform, and the fundamental frequency is referred to as the first harmonic. FIG. 6F and FIG. 6G show separately the sinusoidal components making up the first, third, and fifth harmonics of section 610 and section 612. (Note that in theory there may be an infinite number of harmonics; in this example, because harmonically rich

1744.0630003

20

25

signal 608 is shown as a square wave, there are only odd harmonics). Three harmonics are shown simultaneously (but not summed) in FIG. 6H.

The relative amplitudes of the harmonics are generally a function of the relative widths of the pulses of harmonically rich signal 306 and the period of the fundamental frequency, and can be determined by doing a Fourier analysis of harmonically rich signal 306. According to an embodiment of the invention, the input signal 606 may be shaped to ensure that the amplitude of the desired harmonic is sufficient for its intended use (e.g., transmission).

A filter 308 filters out any undesired frequencies (harmonics), and outputs an electromagnetic (EM) signal at the desired harmonic frequency or frequencies as an output signal 310, shown for example as a filtered output signal 614 in FIG. 6I.

FIG. 4 illustrates an example universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module 401. The UFU module 401 includes an example switch module 304, which comprises a bias signal 402, a resistor or impedance 404, a universal frequency translator (UFT) 450, and a ground 408. The UFT 450 includes a switch 406. The input signal 302 (designated as "Control Signal" in FIG. 4) controls the switch 406 in the UFT 450, and causes it to close and open. Harmonically rich signal 306 is generated at a node 405 located between the resistor or impedance 404 and the switch 406.

Also in FIG. 4, it can be seen that an example filter 308 is comprised of a capacitor 410 and an inductor 412 shunted to a ground 414. The filter is designed to filter out the undesired harmonics of harmonically rich signal 306.

The invention is not limited to the UFU embodiment shown in FIG. 4.

For example, in an alternate embodiment shown in FIG. 5, an unshaped input signal 501 is routed to a pulse shaping module 502. The pulse shaping module 502 modifies the unshaped input signal 501 to generate a (modified) input signal 302 (designated as the "Control Signal" in FIG. 5). The input signal 302 is routed to the switch module 304, which operates in the manner described above. Also, the filter 308 of FIG. 5 operates in the manner described above.

The purpose of the pulse shaping module 502 is to define the pulse width of the input signal 302. Recall that the input signal 302 controls the opening and closing of the

1744.0630003

25

switch 406 in switch module 304. During such operation, the pulse width of the input signal 302 establishes the pulse width of the harmonically rich signal 306. As stated above, the relative amplitudes of the harmonics of the harmonically rich signal 306 are a function of at least the pulse width of the harmonically rich signal 306. As such, the pulse width of the input signal 302 contributes to setting the relative amplitudes of the harmonics of harmonically rich signal 306.

Further details of up-conversion as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, incorporated herein by reference in its entirety.

4. Enhanced Signal Reception

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of enhanced signal reception (ESR), and applications of same.

Referring to FIG. 21, transmitter 2104 accepts a modulating baseband signal 2102 and generates (transmitted) redundant spectrums 2106a-n, which are sent over communications medium 2108. Receiver 2112 recovers a demodulated baseband signal 2114 from (received) redundant spectrums 2110a-n. Demodulated baseband signal 2114 is representative of the modulating baseband signal 2102, where the level of similarity between the modulating baseband signal 2114 and the modulating baseband signal 2102 is application dependent.

Modulating baseband signal 2102 is preferably any information signal desired for transmission and/or reception. An example modulating baseband signal 2202 is illustrated in FIG. 22A, and has an associated modulating baseband spectrum 2204 and image spectrum 2203 that are illustrated in FIG. 22B. Modulating baseband signal 2202 is illustrated as an analog signal in FIG. 22a, but could also be a digital signal, or combination thereof. Modulating baseband signal 2202 could be a voltage (or current) characterization of any number of real world occurrences, including for example and without limitation, the voltage (or current) representation for a voice signal.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

25

Each transmitted redundant spectrum 2106a-n contains the necessary information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2102. In other words, each redundant spectrum 2106a-n contains the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2102.

FIG. 22C illustrates example transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d. Transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d are illustrated to contain three redundant spectrums for illustration purposes only. Any number of redundant spectrums could be generated and transmitted as will be explained in following discussions.

Transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d are centered at f_1 , with a frequency spacing f_2 between adjacent spectrums. Frequencies f_1 and f_2 are dynamically adjustable in real-time as will be shown below. FIG. 22D illustrates an alternate embodiment, where redundant spectrums 2208c,d are centered on unmodulated oscillating signal 2209 at f_1 (Hz). Oscillating signal 2209 may be suppressed if desired using, for example, phasing techniques or filtering techniques. Transmitted redundant spectrums are preferably above baseband frequencies as is represented by break 2205 in the frequency axis of FIGS. 22C and 22D.

Received redundant spectrums 2110a-n are substantially similar to transmitted redundant spectrums 2106a-n, except for the changes introduced by the communications medium 2108. Such changes can include but are not limited to signal attenuation, and signal interference. FIG. 22E illustrates example received redundant spectrums 2210b-d. Received redundant spectrums 2210b-d are substantially similar to transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d, except that redundant spectrum 2210c includes an undesired jamming signal spectrum 2211 in order to illustrate some advantages of the present invention. Jamming signal spectrum 2211 is a frequency spectrum associated with a jamming signal. For purposes of this invention, a "jamming signal" refers to any unwanted signal, regardless of origin, that may interfere with the proper reception and reconstruction of an intended signal. Furthermore, the jamming signal is not limited to tones as depicted by spectrum 2211, and can have any spectral shape, as will be understood by those skilled in the art(s).

5

25

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 As stated above, demodulated baseband signal 2114 is extracted from one or more of received redundant spectrums 2210b-d. FIG. 22F illustrates example demodulated baseband signal 2212 that is, in this example, substantially similar to modulating baseband signal 2202 (FIG. 22A); where in practice, the degree of similarity is application dependent.

- 25-

An advantage of the present invention should now be apparent. The recovery of modulating baseband signal 2202 can be accomplished by receiver 2112 in spite of the fact that high strength jamming signal(s) (e.g. jamming signal spectrum 2211) exist on the communications medium. The intended baseband signal can be recovered because multiple redundant spectrums are transmitted, where each redundant spectrum carries the necessary information to reconstruct the baseband signal. At the destination, the redundant spectrums are isolated from each other so that the baseband signal can be recovered even if one or more of the redundant spectrums are corrupted by a jamming signal.

Transmitter 2104 will now be explored in greater detail. FIG. 23A illustrates transmitter 2301, which is one embodiment of transmitter 2104 that generates redundant spectrums configured similar to redundant spectrums 2206b-d. Transmitter 2301 includes generator 2303, optional spectrum processing module 2304, and optional medium interface module 2320. Generator 2303 includes: first oscillator 2302, second oscillator 2309, first stage modulator 2306, and second stage modulator 2310.

Transmitter 2301 operates as follows. First oscillator 2302 and second oscillator 2309 generate a first oscillating signal 2305 and second oscillating signal 2312, respectively. First stage modulator 2306 modulates first oscillating signal 2305 with modulating baseband signal 2202, resulting in modulated signal 2308. First stage modulator 2306 may implement any type of modulation including but not limited to: amplitude modulation, frequency modulation, phase modulator 2310 modulates modulated signal 2308 with second oscillating signal 2312, resulting in multiple redundant spectrums 2206a-n shown in FIG. 23B. Second stage modulator 2310 is preferably a phase modulator, or a frequency modulator, although other types of modulation may be implemented including but not limited to amplitude modulation. Each redundant spectrum

1744.0630003

25

2206a-n contains the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2202.

- 26-

Redundant spectrums 2206a-n are substantially centered around f_1 , which is the characteristic frequency of first oscillating signal 2305. Also, each redundant spectrum 2206a-n (except for 2206c) is offset from f_1 by approximately a multiple of f_2 (Hz), where f_2 is the frequency of the second oscillating signal 2312. Thus, each redundant spectrum 2206a-n is offset from an adjacent redundant spectrum by f_2 (Hz). This allows the spacing between adjacent redundant spectrums to be adjusted (or tuned) by changing f_2 that is associated with second oscillator 2309. Adjusting the spacing between adjacent redundant spectrums allows for dynamic real-time tuning of the bandwidth occupied by redundant spectrums 2206a-n.

In one embodiment, the number of redundant spectrums 2206a-n generated by transmitter 2301 is arbitrary and may be unlimited as indicated by the "a-n" designation for redundant spectrums 2206a-n. However, a typical communications medium will have a physical and/or administrative limitations (i.e. FCC regulations) that restrict the number of redundant spectrums that can be practically transmitted over the communications medium. Also, there may be other reasons to limit the number of redundant spectrums transmitted. Therefore, preferably, the transmitter 2301 will include an optional spectrum processing module 2304 to process the redundant spectrums 2206a-n prior to transmission over communications medium 2108.

In one embodiment, spectrum processing module 2304 includes a filter with a passband 2207 (FIG. 23C) to select redundant spectrums 2206b-d for transmission. This will substantially limit the frequency bandwidth occupied by the redundant spectrums to the passband 2207. In one embodiment, spectrum processing module 2304 also up converts redundant spectrums and/or amplifies redundant spectrums prior to transmission over the communications medium 2108. Finally, medium interface module 2320 transmits redundant spectrums over the communications medium 2108. In one embodiment, communications medium 2108 is an over-the-air link and medium interface module 2320 is an antenna. Other embodiments for communications medium 2108 and medium interface module 2320 will be understood based on the teachings contained herein.

1744.0630003

25

30

FIG. 23D illustrates transmitter 2321, which is one embodiment of transmitter 2104 that generates redundant spectrums configured similar to redundant spectrums 2208c-d and unmodulated spectrum 2209. Transmitter 2321 includes generator 2311, spectrum processing module 2304, and (optional) medium interface module 2320. Generator 2311 includes: first oscillator 2302, second oscillator 2309, first stage modulator 2306, and second stage modulator 2310.

As shown in FIG. 23D, many of the components in transmitter 2321 are similar to those in transmitter 2301. However, in this embodiment, modulating baseband signal 2202 modulates second oscillating signal 2312. Transmitter 2321 operates as follows. First stage modulator 2306 modulates second oscillating signal 2312 with modulating baseband signal 2202, resulting in modulated signal 2322. As described earlier, first stage modulator 2306 can effect any type of modulation including but not limited to: amplitude modulation frequency modulation, combinations thereof, or any other type of modulation. Second stage modulator 2310 modulates first oscillating signal 2304 with modulated signal 2322, resulting in redundant spectrums 2208a-n, as shown in FIG. 23E. Second stage modulator 2310 is preferably a phase or frequency modulator, although other modulators could used including but not limited to an amplitude modulator.

Redundant spectrums 2208a-n are centered on unmodulated spectrum 2209 (at f_1 Hz), and adjacent spectrums are separated by f_2 Hz. The number of redundant spectrums 2208a-n generated by generator 2311 is arbitrary and unlimited, similar to spectrums 2206a-n discussed above. Therefore, optional spectrum processing module 2304 may also include a filter with passband 2325 to select, for example, spectrums 2208c,d for transmission over communications medium 2108. In addition, optional spectrum processing module 2304 may also include a spectrum 2209. Alternatively, unmodulated spectrum 2209 may be attenuated by using phasing techniques during redundant spectrum generation. Finally, (optional) medium interface module 2320 transmits redundant spectrums 2208c,d over communications medium 2108.

Receiver 2112 will now be explored in greater detail to illustrate recovery of a demodulated baseband signal from received redundant spectrums. FIG. 24A illustrates

1744.0630003

25

30

receiver 2430, which is one embodiment of receiver 2112. Receiver 2430 includes optional medium interface module 2402, down-converter 2404, spectrum isolation module 2408, and data extraction module 2414. Spectrum isolation module 2408 includes filters 2410a-c. Data extraction module 2414 includes demodulators 2416a-c, error check modules 2420a-c, and arbitration module 2424. Receiver 2430 will be discussed in relation to the signal diagrams in FIGS. 24B-24J.

- 28-

In one embodiment, optional medium interface module 2402 receives redundant spectrums 2210b-d (FIG. 22E, and FIG. 24B). Each redundant spectrum 2210b-d includes the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal used to generated the redundant spectrums. However, in the present example, spectrum 2210c also contains jamming signal 2211, which may interfere with the recovery of a baseband signal from spectrum 2210c. Downconverter 2404 down-converts received redundant spectrums 2210b-d to lower intermediate frequencies, resulting in redundant spectrums 2406a-c (FIG. 24C). Jamming signal 2211 is also down-converted to jamming signal 2407, as it is contained within redundant spectrum 2406b. Spectrum isolation module 2408 includes filters 2410a-c that isolate redundant spectrums 2406a-c from each other (FIGS. 24D-24F, respectively). Demodulators 2416a-c independently demodulate spectrums 2406a-c, resulting in demodulated baseband signals 2418a-c, respectively (FIGS. 24G-24I). Error check modules 2420a-c analyze demodulate baseband signal 2418a-c to detect any errors. In one embodiment, each error check module 2420a-c sets an error flag 2422a-c whenever an error is detected in a demodulated baseband signal. Arbitration module 2424 accepts the demodulated baseband signals and associated error flags, and selects a substantially errorfree demodulated baseband signal (FIG. 24J). In one embodiment, the substantially errorfree demodulated baseband signal will be substantially similar to the modulating baseband signal used to generate the received redundant spectrums, where the degree of similarity is application dependent.

Referring to FIGS. 24G-I, arbitration module 2424 will select either demodulated baseband signal 2418a or 2418c, because error check module 2420b will set the error flag 2422b that is associated with demodulated baseband signal 2418b.

5

30

1744.0630003

The error detection schemes implemented by the error detection modules include but are not limited to: cyclic redundancy check (CRC) and parity check for digital signals, and various error detections schemes for analog signal.

Further details of enhanced signal reception as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," Ser. No. 09/176,415, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,555 on May 9, 2000.

5. Unified Down-Conversion and Filtering

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of unified downconversion and filtering (UDF), and applications of same.

In particular, the present invention includes a unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module that performs frequency selectivity and frequency translation in a unified (i.e., integrated) manner. By operating in this manner, the invention achieves high frequency selectivity prior to frequency translation (the invention is not limited to this embodiment). The invention achieves high frequency selectivity at substantially any frequency, including but not limited to RF (radio frequency) and greater frequencies. It should be understood that the invention is not limited to this example of RF and greater frequencies. The invention is intended, adapted, and capable of working with lower than radio frequencies.

FIG. 17 is a conceptual block diagram of a UDF module 1702 according to an embodiment of the present invention. The UDF module 1702 performs at least frequency translation and frequency selectivity.

The effect achieved by the UDF module 1702 is to perform the frequency selectivity operation prior to the performance of the frequency translation operation. Thus, the UDF module 1702 effectively performs input filtering.

According to embodiments of the present invention, such input filtering involves a relatively narrow bandwidth. For example, such input filtering may represent channel select filtering, where the filter bandwidth may be, for example, 50 KHz to 150 KHz. It

1744.0630003

5

should be understood, however, that the invention is not limited to these frequencies. The invention is intended, adapted, and capable of achieving filter bandwidths of less than and greater than these values.

In embodiments of the invention, input signals 1704 received by the UDF module 1702 are at radio frequencies. The UDF module 1702 effectively operates to input filter these RF input signals 1704. Specifically, in these embodiments, the UDF module 1702 effectively performs input, channel select filtering of the RF input signal 1704. Accordingly, the invention achieves high selectivity at high frequencies.

The UDF module 1702 effectively performs various types of filtering, including but not limited to bandpass filtering, low pass filtering, high pass filtering, notch filtering, all pass filtering, band stop filtering, etc., and combinations thereof.

Conceptually, the UDF module 1702 includes a frequency translator 1708. The frequency translator 1708 conceptually represents that portion of the UDF module 1702 that performs frequency translation (down conversion).

The UDF module 1702 also conceptually includes an apparent input filter 1706 (also sometimes called an input filtering emulator). Conceptually, the apparent input filter 1706 represents that portion of the UDF module 1702 that performs input filtering.

In practice, the input filtering operation performed by the UDF module 1702 is integrated with the frequency translation operation. The input filtering operation can be viewed as being performed concurrently with the frequency translation operation. This is a reason why the input filter 1706 is herein referred to as an "apparent" input filter 1706.

The UDF module 1702 of the present invention includes a number of advantages. For example, high selectivity at high frequencies is realizable using the UDF module 1702. This feature of the invention is evident by the high Q factors that are attainable. For example, and without limitation, the UDF module 1702 can be designed with a filter center frequency f_c on the order of 900 MHZ, and a filter bandwidth on the order of 50 KHz. This represents a Q of 18,000 (Q is equal to the center frequency divided by the bandwidth).

It should be understood that the invention is not limited to filters with high Q factors. The filters contemplated by the present invention may have lesser or greater Os.

1744.0630003

5

25

- 31-

depending on the application, design, and/or implementation. Also, the scope of the invention includes filters where Q factor as discussed herein is not applicable.

The invention exhibits additional advantages. For example, the filtering center frequency f_c of the UDF module 1702 can be electrically adjusted, either statically or dynamically.

Also, the UDF module 1702 can be designed to amplify input signals.

Further, the UDF module 1702 can be implemented without large resistors, capacitors, or inductors. Also, the UDF module 1702 does not require that tight tolerances be maintained on the values of its individual components, i.e., its resistors, capacitors, inductors, etc. As a result, the architecture of the UDF module 1702 is friendly to integrated circuit design techniques and processes.

The features and advantages exhibited by the UDF module 1702 are achieved at least in part by adopting a new technological paradigm with respect to frequency selectivity and translation. Specifically, according to the present invention, the UDF module 1702 performs the frequency selectivity operation and the frequency translation operation as a single, unified (integrated) operation. According to the invention, operations relating to frequency translation also contribute to the performance of frequency selectivity, and vice versa.

According to embodiments of the present invention, the UDF module generates an output signal from an input signal using samples/instances of the input signal and samples/instances of the output signal.

More particularly, first, the input signal is under-sampled. This input sample includes information (such as amplitude, phase, etc.) representative of the input signal existing at the time the sample was taken.

As described further below, the effect of repetitively performing this step is to translate the frequency (that is, down-convert) of the input signal to a desired lower frequency, such as an intermediate frequency (IF) or baseband.

Next, the input sample is held (that is, delayed).

1744.0630003

25

Then, one or more delayed input samples (some of which may have been scaled) are combined with one or more delayed instances of the output signal (some of which may have been scaled) to generate a current instance of the output signal.

Thus, according to a preferred embodiment of the invention, the output signal is generated from prior samples/instances of the input signal and/or the output signal. (It is noted that, in some embodiments of the invention, current samples/instances of the input signal and/or the output signal may be used to generate current instances of the output signal.). By operating in this manner, the UDF module preferably performs input filtering and frequency down-conversion in a unified manner.

FIG. 19 illustrates an example implementation of the unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module 1922. The UDF module 1922 performs the frequency translation operation and the frequency selectivity operation in an integrated, unified manner as described above, and as further described below.

In the example of FIG. 19, the frequency selectivity operation performed by the UDF module 1922 comprises a band-pass filtering operation according to EQ. 1, below, which is an example representation of a band-pass filtering transfer function.

$$VO = \alpha_1 z^{-1} VI - \beta_1 z^{-1} VO - \beta_0 z^{-2} VO$$
 EQ. 1

It should be noted, however, that the invention is not limited to band-pass filtering. Instead, the invention effectively performs various types of filtering, including but not limited to bandpass filtering, low pass filtering, high pass filtering, notch filtering, all pass filtering, band stop filtering, etc., and combinations thereof. As will be appreciated, there are many representations of any given filter type. The invention is applicable to these filter representations. Thus, EQ. 1 is referred to herein for illustrative purposes only, and is not limiting.

The UDF module 1922 includes a down-convert and delay module 1924, first and second delay modules 1928 and 1930, first and second scaling modules 1932 and 1934, an output sample and hold module 1936, and an (optional) output smoothing module

1744.0630003

5
1938. Other embodiments of the UDF module will have these components in different configurations, and/or a subset of these components, and/or additional components. For example, and without limitation, in the configuration shown in FIG. 19, the output smoothing module 1938 is optional.

As further described below, in the example of FIG. 19, the down-convert and delay module 1924 and the first and second delay modules 1928 and 1930 include switches that are controlled by a clock having two phases, ϕ_1 and ϕ_2 . ϕ_1 and ϕ_2 preferably have the same frequency, and are non-overlapping (alternatively, a plurality such as two clock signals having these characteristics could be used). As used herein, the term "non-overlapping" is defined as two or more signals where only one of the signals is active at any given time. In some embodiments, signals are "active" when they are high. In other embodiments, signals are active when they are low.

Preferably, each of these switches closes on a rising edge of ϕ_1 or ϕ_2 , and opens on the next corresponding falling edge of ϕ_1 or ϕ_2 . However, the invention is not limited to this example. As will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), other clock conventions can be used to control the switches.

In the example of FIG. 19, it is assumed that α_1 is equal to one. Thus, the output of the down-convert and delay module 1924 is not scaled. As evident from the embodiments described above, however, the invention is not limited to this example.

The example UDF module 1922 has a filter center frequency of 900.2 MHZ and a filter bandwidth of 570 KHz. The pass band of the UDF module 1922 is on the order of 899.915 MHZ to 900.485 MHZ. The Q factor of the UDF module 1922 is approximately 1879 (i.e., 900.2 MHZ divided by 570 KHz).

The operation of the UDF module 1922 shall now be described with reference to a Table 1802 (FIG. 18) that indicates example values at nodes in the UDF module 1922 at a number of consecutive time increments. It is assumed in Table 1802 that the UDF module 1922 begins operating at time t-1. As indicated below, the UDF module 1922 reaches steady state a few time units after operation begins. The number of time units necessary for a given UDF module to reach steady state depends on the configuration of

1744.0630003

25

5

Page 37 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 the UDF module, and will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

At the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes. This allows a capacitor 1952 to charge to the current value of an input signal, VI_{t-1}, such that node 1902 is at VI_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1804 in FIG. 18. In effect, the combination of the switch 1950 and the capacitor 1952 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 operates to translate the frequency of the input signal VI to a desired lower frequency, such as IF or baseband. Thus, the value stored in the capacitor 1952 represents an instance of a down-converted image of the input signal VI.

The manner in which the down-convert and delay module 1924 performs frequency down-conversion is further described elsewhere in this application, and is additionally described in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing a capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1906 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1806 in Table 1802. (In practice, VO_{t-1} is undefined at this point. However, for ease of understanding, VO_{t-1} shall continue to be used for purposes of explanation.)

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1968 to charge to a value stored in a capacitor 1964. At this time, however, the value in capacitor 1964 is undefined, so the value in capacitor 1968 is undefined. This is indicated by cell 1807 in table 1802.

At the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1954 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing a capacitor 1956 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1952. Accordingly, the capacitor 1956 charges to VI_{t-1}, such that node 1904 is at VI_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1810 in Table 1802.

1744.0630003

The UDF module 1922 may optionally include a unity gain module 1990A between capacitors 1952 and 1956. The unity gain module 1990A operates as a current source to enable capacitor 1956 to charge without draining the charge from capacitor 1952. For a similar reason, the UDF module 1922 may include other unity gain modules 1990B-1990G. It should be understood that, for many embodiments and applications of the invention, these unity gain modules 1990A-1990G are optional. The structure and operation of the unity gain modules 1990 will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1962 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing a capacitor 1964 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1960. Accordingly, the capacitor 1964 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1908 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1814 in Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1970 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1972 to charge to a value stored in a capacitor 1968. At this time, however, the value in capacitor 1968 is undefined, so the value in capacitor 1972 is undefined. This is indicated by cell 1815 in table 1802.

At time t, at the rising edge of ϕ_1 , the switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes. This allows the capacitor 1952 to charge to VI_t, such that node 1902 is at VI_t. This is indicated in cell 1816 of Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t, the switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, thereby allowing the capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_t. Accordingly, node 1906 is at VO_t. This is indicated in cell 1820 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t, the switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1968 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1964. Therefore, the capacitor 1968 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1910 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1824 in Table 1802.

At the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1954 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing the capacitor 1956 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1952. Accordingly, the capacitor 1956 charges to VI_t, such that node 1904 is at VI_t. This is indicated by cell 1828 in Table 1802.

1744.0630003

25

30

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1962 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing the capacitor 1964 to charge to the level in the capacitor 1960. Therefore, the capacitor 1964 charges to VO_t, such that node 1908 is at VO_t. This is indicated by cell 1832 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1970 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing the capacitor 1972 in the second delay module 1930 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1968 in the second delay module 1930. Therefore, the capacitor 1972 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1912 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated in cell 1836 of FIG. 18.

At time t+1, at the rising edge of ϕ_1 , the switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing the capacitor 1952 to charge to VI_{t+1}. Therefore, node 1902 is at VI_{t+1}, as indicated by cell 1838 of Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, the switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing the capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_{t+1}. Accordingly, node 1906 is at VO_{t+1}, as indicated by cell 1842 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, the switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing the capacitor 1968 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1964. Accordingly, the capacitor 1968 charges to VO₄, as indicated by cell 1846 of Table 1802.

In the example of FIG. 19, the first scaling module 1932 scales the value at node 1908 (i.e., the output of the first delay module 1928) by a scaling factor of -0.1. Accordingly, the value present at node 1914 at time t+1 is -0.1 * VO_t. Similarly, the second scaling module 1934 scales the value present at node 1912 (i.e., the output of the second scaling module 1930) by a scaling factor of -0.8. Accordingly, the value present at node 1916 is -0.8 * VO_{t-1} at time t+1.

At time t+1, the values at the inputs of the summer 1926 are: VI_t at node 1904, -0.1 * VO_t at node 1914, and -0.8 * VO_{t-1} at node 1916 (in the example of FIG. 19, the values at nodes 1914 and 1916 are summed by a second summer 1925, and this sum is presented to the summer 1926). Accordingly, at time t+1, the summer generates a signal equal to VI_t - 0.1 * VO_t - 0.8 * VO_{t-1}.

1744.0630003

5

25

At the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, a switch 1991 in the output sample and hold module 1936 closes, thereby allowing a capacitor 1992 to charge to VO_{t+1}. Accordingly, the capacitor 1992 charges to VO_{t+1}, which is equal to the sum generated by the adder 1926. As just noted, this value is equal to: VI_t - 0.1 * VO_t - 0.8 * VO_{t-1}. This is indicated in cell 1850 of Table 1802. This value is presented to the optional output smoothing module 1938, which smooths the signal to thereby generate the instance of the output signal VO_{t+1}. It is apparent from inspection that this value of VO_{t+1} is consistent with the band pass filter transfer function of EQ. 1.

Further details of unified down-conversion and filtering as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Integrated Frequency Translation And Selectivity," Ser. No. 09/175,966, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,049,706 on April 11, 2000, incorporated herein by reference in its entirety.

6. Example Application Embodiments of the Invention

As noted above, the UFT module of the present invention is a very powerful and flexible device. Its flexibility is illustrated, in part, by the wide range of applications in which it can be used. Its power is illustrated, in part, by the usefulness and performance of such applications.

Example applications of the UFT module were described above. In particular, frequency down-conversion, frequency up-conversion, enhanced signal reception, and unified down-conversion and filtering applications of the UFT module were summarized above, and are further described below. These applications of the UFT module are discussed herein for illustrative purposes. The invention is not limited to these example applications. Additional applications of the UFT module will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), based on the teachings contained herein.

For example, the present invention can be used in applications that involve frequency down-conversion. This is shown in FIG. 1C, for example, where an example UFT module 115 is used in a down-conversion module 114. In this capacity, the UFT module 115 frequency down-converts an input signal to an output signal. This is also

1744.0630003

and the loss the loss

5

25

shown in FIG. 7, for example, where an example UFT module 706 is part of a downconversion module 704, which is part of a receiver 702.

The present invention can be used in applications that involve frequency upconversion. This is shown in FIG. 1D, for example, where an example UFT module 117 is used in a frequency up-conversion module 116. In this capacity, the UFT module 117 frequency up-converts an input signal to an output signal. This is also shown in FIG. 8, for example, where an example UFT module 806 is part of up-conversion module 804, which is part of a transmitter 802.

The present invention can be used in environments having one or more transmitters 902 and one or more receivers 906, as illustrated in FIG. 9. In such environments, one or more of the transmitters 902 may be implemented using a UFT module, as shown for example in FIG. 8. Also, one or more of the receivers 906 may be implemented using a UFT module, as shown for example in FIG. 7.

The invention can be used to implement a transceiver. An example transceiver 1002 is illustrated in FIG. 10. The transceiver 1002 includes a transmitter 1004 and a receiver 1008. Either the transmitter 1004 or the receiver 1008 can be implemented using a UFT module. Alternatively, the transmitter 1004 can be implemented using a UFT module 1006, and the receiver 1008 can be implemented using a UFT module 1010. This embodiment is shown in FIG. 10.

Another transceiver embodiment according to the invention is shown in FIG. 11. In this transceiver 1102, the transmitter 1104 and the receiver 1108 are implemented using a single UFT module 1106. In other words, the transmitter 1104 and the receiver 1108 share a UFT module 1106.

As described elsewhere in this application, the invention is directed to methods and systems for enhanced signal reception (ESR). Various ESR embodiments include an ESR module (transmit) in a transmitter 1202, and an ESR module (receive) in a receiver 1210. An example ESR embodiment configured in this manner is illustrated in FIG. 12.

The ESR module (transmit) 1204 includes a frequency up-conversion module 1206. Some embodiments of this frequency up-conversion module 1206 may be implemented using a UFT module, such as that shown in FIG. 1D.

1744.0630003

25

30

The ESR module (receive) 1212 includes a frequency down-conversion module 1214. Some embodiments of this frequency down-conversion module 1214 may be implemented using a UFT module, such as that shown in FIG. 1C.

As described elsewhere in this application, the invention is directed to methods and systems for unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF). An example unified down-conversion and filtering module 1302 is illustrated in FIG. 13. The unified down-conversion and filtering module 1302 includes a frequency down-conversion module 1304 and a filtering module 1306. According to the invention, the frequency down-conversion module 1308, as indicated in FIG. 13.

Unified down-conversion and filtering according to the invention is useful in applications involving filtering and/or frequency down-conversion. This is depicted, for example, in FIGS. 15A-15F. FIGS. 15A-15C indicate that unified down-conversion and filtering according to the invention is useful in applications where filtering precedes, follows, or both precedes and follows frequency down-conversion. FIG. 15D indicates that a unified down-conversion and filtering module 1524 according to the invention can be utilized as a filter 1522 (i.e., where the extent of frequency down-conversion by the down-converter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1524 is minimized). FIG. 15E indicates that a unified down-conversion and filtering module 1528 according to the invention can be utilized as a down-converter 1526 (i.e., where the filter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1528 according to the invention can be utilized as a down-converter 1526 (i.e., where the filter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1528 according to the invention can be utilized as a down-converter 1526 (i.e., where the filter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1532 can be used as an amplifier. It is noted that one or more UDF modules can be used in applications that involve at least one or more of filtering, frequency translation, and amplification.

For example, receivers, which typically perform filtering, down-conversion, and filtering operations, can be implemented using one or more unified down-conversion and filtering modules. This is illustrated, for example, in FIG. 14.

The methods and systems of unified down-conversion and filtering of the invention have many other applications. For example, as discussed herein, the enhanced signal

1744.0630003

25

30

reception (ESR) module (receive) operates to down-convert a signal containing a plurality of spectrums. The ESR module (receive) also operates to isolate the spectrums in the down-converted signal, where such isolation is implemented via filtering in some embodiments. According to embodiments of the invention, the ESR module (receive) is implemented using one or more unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) modules. This is illustrated, for example, in FIG. 16. In the example of FIG. 16, one or more of the UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 operates to down-convert a received signal. The UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 also operate to filter the down-converted signal so as to isolate the spectrum(s) contained therein. As noted above, the UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 are implemented using the universal frequency translation (UFT) modules of the invention.

- 40-

The invention is not limited to the applications of the UFT module described above. For example, and without limitation, subsets of the applications (methods and/or structures) described herein (and others that would be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the herein teachings) can be associated to form useful combinations.

For example, transmitters and receivers are two applications of the UFT module. FIG. 10 illustrates a transceiver 1002 that is formed by combining these two applications of the UFT module, i.e., by combining a transmitter 1004 with a receiver 1008.

Also, ESR (enhanced signal reception) and unified down-conversion and filtering are two other applications of the UFT module. FIG. 16 illustrates an example where ESR and unified down-conversion and filtering are combined to form a modified enhanced signal reception system.

The invention is not limited to the example applications of the UFT module discussed herein. Also, the invention is not limited to the example combinations of applications of the UFT module discussed herein. These examples were provided for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Other applications and combinations of such applications will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. Such applications and combinations include, for example and without limitation, applications/combinations comprising and/or involving one or more of: (1) frequency translation; (2) frequency down-conversion; (3) frequency up-conversion;

(4) receiving; (5) transmitting; (6) filtering; and/or (7) signal transmission and reception in environments containing potentially jamming signals.

Additional example applications are described below.

6.1 Data Communication

The invention is directed to data communication among data processing devices. For example, and without limitation, the invention is directed to computer networks such as, for example, local area networks (LANs), wide area networks (WANs), including wireless LANs (WLANs) and wireless WANs, modulator/demodulators (modems), including wireless modems, etc.

FIG. 25 illustrates an example environment 2502 wherein computers 2504, 2512, and 2526 communicate with one another via a computer network 2534. It is noted that the invention is not limited to computers, but encompasses any data processing and/or communications device or other device where communications with external devices is desired. Also, the invention includes but si not limited to WLAN client (also called mobile terminals, and/or stations) and infrastructure devices (also called access points). In the example of FIG. 25, computer 2504 is communicating with the network 2534 via a wired link, whereas computers 2512 and 2526 are communicating with the network 2534 via wireless links.

In the teachings contained herein, for illustrative purposes, a link may be designated as being a wired link or a wireless link. Such designations are for example purposes only, and are not limiting. A link designated as being wireless may alternatively be wired. Similarly, a link designated as being wired may alternatively be wireless. This is applicable throughout the entire application.

The computers 2504, 2512 and 2526 each include an interface 2506, 2514, and 2528, respectively, for communicating with the network 2534. The interfaces 2506, 2514, and 2528 include transmitters 2508, 2516, and 2530 respectively. Also, the interfaces 2506, 2514 and 2528 include receivers 2510, 2518, and 2532 respectively. In embodiments of the invention, the transmitters 2508, 2516 and 2530 are implemented

1744.0630003

20

25

using UFT modules for performing frequency up-conversion operations (see, for example, FIG. 8). In embodiments, the receivers 2510, 2518 and 2532 are implemented using UFT modules for performing frequency down-conversion operations (see, for example, FIG. 7).

As noted above, the computers 2512 and 2526 interact with the network 2534 via wireless links. In embodiments of the invention, the interfaces 2514, 2528 in computers 2512, 2526 represent modulator/demodulators (modems).

In embodiments, the network 2534 includes an interface or modem 2520 for communicating with the modems 2514, 2528 in the computers 2512, 2526. In embodiments, the interface 2520 includes a transmitter 2522, and a receiver 2524. Either or both of the transmitter 2522, and the receiver 2524 are implemented using UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 7 and 8).

In alternative embodiments, one or more of the interfaces 2506, 2514, 2520, and 2528 are implemented using transceivers that employ one or more UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 10 and 11).

FIG. 26 illustrates another example data communication embodiment 2602. Each of a plurality of computers 2604, 2612, 2614 and 2616 includes an interface, such as an interface 2606 shown in the computer 2604. It should be understood that the other computers 2612, 2614, 2616 also include an interface such as an interface 2606. The computers 2604, 2612, 2614 and 2616 communicate with each other via interfaces 2606 and wireless or wired links, thereby collectively representing a data communication network.

The interfaces 2606 may represent any computer interface or port, such as but not limited to a high speed internal interface, a wireless serial port, a wireless PS2 port, a wireless USB port, PCMCIA port, etc.

The interface 2606 includes a transmitter 2608 and a receiver 2610. In embodiments of the invention, either or both of the transmitter 2608 and the receiver 2610 are implemented using UFT modules for frequency up-conversion and downconversion (see, for example, FIGS. 7 and 8). Alternatively, the interfaces 2806 can be

1744.0630003

25

30

implemented using a transceiver having one or more UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 10 and 11).

FIGS. 33-38 illustrate other scenarios envisioned and encompassed by the invention. FIG. 33 illustrates a data processing environment 3302 wherein a wired network, such as an Ethernet network 3304, is linked to another network, such as a WLAN 3306, via a wireless link 3308. The wireless link 3308 is established via interfaces 3310, 3312 which are preferably implemented using universal frequency translation modules.

FIGS 35-38 illustrate that the present invention supports WLANs that are located in one or more buildings or over any defined geographical area, as shown in FIGs. 35-38.

The invention includes multiple networks linked together. The invention also envisions wireless networks conforming to any known or custom standard or specification. This is shown in FIG. 34, for example, where any combination of WLANs conforming to any WLAN standard or configuration, such as IEEE 802.11 and Bluetooth (or other relatively short range communication specification or standard), any WAN cellular or telephone standard or specification, any type of radio links, any custom standard or specification, etc., or combination thereof, can be implemented using the universal frequency translation technology described herein. Also, any combination of these networks may be coupled together, as illustrated in FIG. 34.

The invention supports WLANs that are located in one or multiple buildings, as shown in FIGS. 35 and 36. The invention also supports WLANs that are located in an area including and external to one or more buildings, as shown in FIG. 37. In fact, the invention is directed to networks that cover any defined geographical area, as shown in FIG. 38. In the embodiments described above, wireless links are preferably established using WLAN interfaces as described herein.

More generally, the invention is directed to WLAN client devices and WLAN infrastructure devices. "WLAN Client Devices" refers to, for example, any data processing and/or communication devices in which wired or wireless communication functionality is desired, such as but not limited to computers, personal data assistants (PDAs), automatic identification data collection devices (such as bar code

1744.0630003

25

5

5

25

scanners/readers, electronic article surveillance readers, and radio frequency identification readers), telephones, network devices, etc., and combinations thereof. "WLAN Infrastructure Devices" refers to, for example, Access Points and other devices used to provide the ability for WLAN Client Devices (as well as potentially other devices) to connect to wired and/or wireless networks and/or to provide the network functionality of a WLAN. "WLAN" refers to, for example, a Wireless Local Area Network that is implemented according to and that operates within WLAN standards and/or specifications, such as but not limited to IEEE 802.11, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11b, HomeRF, Proxim Range LAN, Proxim Range LAN2, Symbol Spectrum 1, Symbol Spectrum 24 as it existed prior to adoption of IEEE 802.11, HiperLAN1, or HiperLAN2. WLAN client devices and/or WLAN infrastructure devices may operate in a multi-mode capacity. For example, a device may include WLAN and WAN functionality. Another device may include WLAN and short range communication (such as but not limited to Blue Tooth) functionality. Another device may include WLAN and WAN and short range communication functionality. It is noted that the above definitions and examples are provided for illustrative purposes, and are not limiting. Equivalents to that described above will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

6.1.1. Example Implementations: Interfaces, Wireless Modems, Wireless LANs, etc.

The present invention is now described as implemented in an interface, such as a wireless modem or other device (such as client or infrastructure device), which can be utilized to implement or interact with a wireless local area network (WLAN) or wireless wide area network (WWAN), for example. In an embodiment, the present invention is implemented in a WLAN to support IEEE WLAN Standard 802.11, but this embodiment is mentioned for illustrative purposes only. The invention is not limited to this standard.

Conventional wireless modems are described in, for example, U.S. Patent 5,764,693, titled, "Wireless Radio Modem with Minimal Inter-Device RF Interference,"

1744.0630003

incorporated herein by reference in its entirety. The present invention replaces a substantial portion of conventional wireless modems with one or more universal frequency translators (UFTs). The resultant improved wireless modem consumes less power that conventional wireless modems and is easier and less expensive to design and build. A wireless modem in accordance with the present invention can be implemented in a PC-MCIA card or within a main housing of a computer, for example.

- 45-

FIG. 27 illustrates an example block diagram of a computer system 2710, which can be wirelessly coupled to a LAN, as illustrated in FIGS. 25 and 26. The computer system 2710 includes an interface 2714 and an antenna 2712. The interface 2714 includes a transmitter module 2716 that receives information from a digital signal processor (DSP) 2720, and modulates and up-converts the information for transmission from the antenna 2712. The interface 2714 also includes a receiver module 2718 that receives modulated carrier signals via the antenna 2712. The receiver module 2718 down-converts and demodulates the modulated carrier signals to baseband information, and provides the baseband information to the DSP 2720. The DSP 2720 can include a central processing unit (CPU) and other components of the computer 2712. Conventionally, the interface 2714 is implemented with heterodyne components.

FIG. 28 illustrates an example interface 2810 implemented with heterodyne components. The interface 2810 includes a transmitter module 2812 and a receiver module 2824. The receiver module 2824 includes an RF section 2830, one or more IF sections 2828, a demodulator section 2826, an optional analog to digital (A/D) converter 2834, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2832. The transmitter module 2812 includes an optional digital to analog (D/A) converter 2822, a modulator \section 2818, one or more IF sections 2816, an RF section 2814, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2822. Operation of the interface 2810 will be apparent to one skilled in the relevant art(s), based on the description herein.

FIG. 29 illustrates an example in-phase/quadrature-phase (I/Q) interface 2910 implemented with heterodyne components. I/Q implementations allow two channels of information to be communicated on a carrier signal and thus can be utilized to increase data transmission.

30

1744.0630003

The interface 2910 includes a transmitter module 2912 and a receiver module 2934. The receiver module 2934 includes an RF section 2936, one or more IF sections 2938, an I/Q demodulator section 2940, an optional A/D converter 2944, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2942. The I/Q demodulator section 2940 includes a signal splitter 2946, mixers 2948, and a phase shifter 2950. The signal splitter 2946 provides a received signal to the mixers 2948. The phase shifter 2950 operates the mixers 2948 ninety degrees out of phase with one another to generate I and Q information channels 2952 and 2954, respectively, which are provided to a DSP 2956 through the optional A/D converter 2944.

The transmitter module 2912 includes an optional D/A converter 2922, an I/Q modulator section 2918, one or more IF sections 2916, an RF section 2914, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2920. The I/Q modulator section 2918 includes mixers 2924, a phase shifter 2926, and a signal combiner 2928. The phase shifter 2926 operates the mixers 2924 ninety degrees out of phase with one another to generate I and Q modulated information signals 2930 and 2932, respectively, which are combined by the signal combiner 2928. The IF section(s) 2916 and RF section 2914 up-convert the combined I and Q modulated information signals 2930 and 2930 and 2932 to RF for transmission by the antenna, in a manner well known in the relevant art(s).

Heterodyne implementations, such as those illustrated in FIGS. 28 and 29, are expensive and difficult to design, manufacture and tune. In accordance with the present invention, therefore, the interface 2714 (FIG. 27) is preferably implemented with one or more universal frequency translation (UFT) modules, such as the UFT module 102 (FIG. 1A). Thus previously described benefits of the present invention are obtained in wireless modems, WLANs, etc.

FIG. 30 illustrates an example block diagram embodiment of the interface 2714 that is associated with a computer or any other data processing and/or communications device. In FIG. 30, the receiver module 2718 includes a universal frequency down-converter (UFD) module 3014 and an optional analog to digital (A/D) converter 3016, which converts an analog output from the UFD 3014 to a digital format for the DSP 2720. The transmitter module 2716 includes an optional modulator 3012 and a universal

1744.0630003

25

frequency up-converter (UFU) module 3010. The optional modulator 3012 can be a variety of types of modulators, including conventional modulators. Alternatively, the UFU module 3010 includes modulator functionality. The example implementation of FIG. 30 operates substantially as described above and in co-pending U.S. Patent Applications titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, and "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940 on July 18, 2000, as well as other cited documents.

FIG. 31 illustrates an example implementation of the interface 2714 illustrated in FIG. 30, wherein the receiver UFD 3014 includes a UFT module 3112, and the transmitter UFU 3010 includes a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 3110. This example implementation operates substantially as described above and in co-pending U.S. Patent Applications titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, and "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940 on July 18, 2000, as well as other cited documents.

FIG. 32 illustrates an example I/Q implementation of the interface module 2710. Other I/Q implementations are also contemplated and are within the scope of the present invention.

In the example of FIG. 32, the receiver UFD module 3014 includes a signal divider 3228 that provides a received I/Q modulated carrier signal 3230 between a third UFT module 3224 and a fourth UFT module 3226. A phase shifter 3232, illustrated here as a 90 degree phase shifter, controls the third and fourth UFT modules 3224 and 3226 to operate 90 degrees out of phase with one another. As a result, the third and fourth UFT modules 3224 and 3226 down-convert and demodulate the received I/Q modulated carrier signal 3230, and output I and Q channels 3234 and 3236, respectively, which are provided to the DSP 2720 through the optional A/D converter 3016.

25

30

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 In the example of FIG. 32, the transmitter UFU module 3010 includes first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 and a phase shifter 3210, which is illustrated here as a 90 degree phase shifter. The phase shifter 3210 receives a lower frequency modulated carrier signal 3238 from the modulator 3012. The phase shifter 3210 controls the first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 to operate 90 degrees out of phase with one another. The first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 and 3214 up-convert the lower frequency modulated carrier signal 3238, which are output as higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220.

The example implementations of the interfaces described above, and variations thereof, can also be used to implement network interfaces, such as the network interface 2520 illustrated in FIG. 25.

6.1.2. Example Modifications

The RF modem applications, WLAN applications, etc., described herein, can be modified by incorporating one or more of the enhanced signal reception (ESR) techniques described herein. Use of ESR embodiments with the network embodiments described herein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The RF modem applications, WLAN applications, etc., described herein can be enhanced by incorporating one or more of the unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) techniques described herein. Use of UDF embodiments with the network embodiments described herein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

1744.0630003

6.2. Other Example Applications

The application embodiments described above are provided for purposes of illustration. These applications and embodiments are not intended to limit the invention. Alternate and additional applications and embodiments, differing slightly or substantially from those described herein, will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. For example, such alternate and additional applications and embodiments include combinations of those described above. Such combinations will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based apparent to persons skilled above.

- 49--

7.0. Example WLAN Implementation Embodiments

7.1 Architecture

FIG. 39 is a block diagram of a WLAN interface 3902 (also referred to as a WLAN modem herein) according to an embodiment of the invention. The WLAN interface/modem 3902 includes an antenna 3904, a low noise amplifier or power amplifier (LNA/PA) 3904, a receiver 3906, a transmitter 3910, a control signal generator 3908, a demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a media access controller (MAC) interface 3914. Other embodiments may include different elements. The MAC interface 3914 couples the WLAN interface/modem 3902 to a computer 3916 or other data processing device. The computer 3916 preferably includes a MAC 3918.

The WLAN interface/modem 3902 represents a transmit and receive application that utilizes the universal frequency translation technology described herein. It also represents a zero IF (or direct-to-data) WLAN architecture.

The WLAN interface/modem 3902 also represents a vector modulator and a vector demodulator using the universal frequency translation (UFT) technology described herein. Use of the UFT technology enhances the flexibility of the WLAN application (i.e., makes it universal).

25

1744.0630003

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the WLAN interface/modem 3902 is compliant with WLAN standard IEEE 802.11. However, the invention is not limited to this standard. The invention is applicable to any communication standard or specification, as will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. Any modifications to the invention to operate with other standards or specifications will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the WLAN interface/modem 3902 provides half duplex communication. However, the invention is not limited to this communication mode. The invention is applicable and directed to other communication modes, as will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the modulation/demodulation performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 is preferably direct sequence spread spectrum QPSK (quadrature phase shift keying) with differential encoding. However, the invention is not limited to this modulation/demodulation mode. The invention is applicable and directed to other modulation and demodulation modes, such as but not limited to those described herein, as well as frequency hopping according to IEEE 802.11, OFDM (orthogonal frequency division multiplexing), as well as others. These modulation/demodulation modes will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The operation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902 when receiving shall now be described.

Signals 3922 received by the antenna 3903 are amplified by the LNA/PA 3904. The amplified signals 3924 are down-converted and demodulated by the receiver 3906. The receiver 3906 outputs I signal 3926 and Q signal 3928.

FIG. 40 illustrates an example receiver 3906 according to an embodiment of the invention. It is noted that the receiver 3906 shown in FIG. 40 represents a vector modulator. The "receiving" function performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 can

1744.0630003

25

be considered to be all processing performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 from the LNA/PA 3904 to generation of baseband information.

Signal 3924 is split by a 90 degree splitter 4001 to produce an I signal 4006A and Q signal 4006B that are preferably 90 degrees apart in phase. I and Q signals 4006A, 4006B are down-converted by UFD (universal frequency down-conversion) modules 4002A, 4002B. The UDF modules 4002A, 4002B output down-converted I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The UFD modules 4002A, 4002B each includes at least one UFT (universal frequency translation) module 4004A. UFD and UFT modules are described above. An example implementation of the receiver 3906 (vector demodulator) is shown in FIG. 53. An example BOM list for the receiver 3906 of FIG. 53 is shown in FIG. 54.

The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 receives the I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 amplifies and filters the I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 also performs automatic gain control (AGC) functions. The AGC function is coupled with the universal frequency translation technology described herein. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 outputs processed I and Q signals 3930, 3932.

The MAC interface 3914 receives the processed I and Q signals 3930, 3932. The MAC interface 3914 preferably includes a baseband processor. The MAC interface 3914 preferably performs functions such as combining the I and Q signals 3930, 3932, and arranging the data according to the protocol/file formal being used. Other functions performed by the MAC interface 3914 and the baseband processor contained therein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. The MAC interface 3914 outputs the baseband information signal, which is received and processed by the computer 3916 in an implementation and application specific manner.

In the example embodiment of FIG. 39, the demodulation function is distributed among the receiver 3906, the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a baseband processor contained in the MAC interface 3914. The functions collectively performed by these components include, but are not limited to, despreading the information, differentially decoding the information, tracking the carrier phase,

1744.0630003

5

25

descrambling, recreating the data clock, and combining the I and Q signals. The invention is not limited to this arrangement. These demodulation-type functions can be centralized in a single component, or distributed in other ways.

The operation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902 when transmitting shall now be described.

A baseband information signal 3936 is received by the MAC interface 3914 from the computer 3916. The MAC interface 3914 preferably performs functions such as splitting the baseband information signal to form I and Q signals 3930, 3932, and arranging the data according to the protocol/file formal being used. Other functions performed by the MAC interface 3914 and the baseband processor contained therein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 filters and amplifies the I and Q signals 3930, 3932. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 outputs processed I and Q signals 3942, 3944. Preferably, at least some filtering and/or amplifying components in the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 are used for both the transmit and receive paths.

The transmitter 3910 up-converts the processed I and Q signals 3942, 3944, and combines the up-converted I and Q signals. This up-converted/combined signal is amplified by the LNA/PA 3904, and then transmitted via the antenna 3904.

FIG. 41 illustrates an example transmitter 3910 according to an embodiment of the invention. The device in FIG. 41 can also be called a vector modulator. In an embodiment, the "transmit" function performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 can be considered to be all processing performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 from receipt of baseband information through the LNA/PA 3904. An example implementation of the transmitter 3910 (vector modulator) is shown in FIGS. 57-60. The data conditioning interfaces 5802 in FIG. 58 effectively pre-process the I and Q signals 3942, 3944 before being received by the UFU modules 4102. An example BOM list for the transmitter 3910 of FIGS. 57-60 is shown in FIGS. 61A and 61B.

1744.0630003

5

25

Page 56 of 1284

I and Q signals 3942, 3944 are received by UFU (universal frequency upconversion) modules 4102A, 4102B. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B each includes at least one UFT module 4104A, 4104B. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B up-convert I and Q signals 3942, 3944. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B output up-converted I and Q signals 4106, 4108. The 90 degree combiner 4110 effectively phase shifts either the I signal 4106 or the Q signal 4108 by 90 degrees, and then combines the phase shifted signal with the unshifted signal to generate a combined, up-converted I/Q signal 3946.

In the example embodiment of FIG. 39, the modulation function is distributed among the transmitter 3910, the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a baseband processor contained in the MAC interface 3914. The functions collectively performed by these components include, but are not limited to, differentially encoding data, splitting the baseband information signal into I and Q signals, scrambling data, and data spreading. The invention is not limited to this arrangement. These modulation-type functions can be centralized in a single component, or distributed in other ways.

An example implementation of the transmitter 3910 (vector modulator) is shown in FIGS. 57-60. The data conditioning interfaces 5802 in FIG. 58 effectively pre-process the I and Q signals 3942, 3944 before being received by the UFU modules 4102. An example BOM list for the transmitter 3910 of FIGS. 57-60 is shown in FIGS. 61A and 61B.

The components in the WLAN interface/modem 3902 are preferably controlled by the MAC interface 3914 in operation with the MAC 3918 in the computer 3916. This is represented by the distributed control arrow 3940 in FIG. 39. Such control includes setting the frequency, data rate, whether receiving or transmitting, and other communication characteristics/modes that will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. In embodiments, control signals are sent over the corresponding wireless medium and received by the antenna 3904, and sent to the MAC 3918.

FIG. 42 illustrates an example implementation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902. It is noted that in this implementation example, the MAC interface 3914 is located on a different board. FIG. 62 is an example motherboard corresponding to FIG. 42. FIG.

30

5

10

such and and and and and the such as

Anne Anne († 1991) 1992 († 1992) 18 18 18 19 19 19 1992 († 1992) 1994 Anne II A Anne Anne Anne

20

25

1744.0630003

63 is an example bill-of-materials (BOM) list for the motherboard of FIG. 62. This and other implementations are provided herein for example purposes only. Other implementations will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), and the invention is directed to such other implementations.

FIG. 102 illustrates an alternate example PCMCIA test bed assembly for a WLAN interface/modem 3902 according to an embodiment of the invention. In this embodiment, the baseband processor 10202 is separate from the MAC interface 3914.

In some applications, it is desired to separate the receive path and the transmit path. FIG. 43 illustrates an example receive implementation, and FIG. 44 illustrates an example transmit implementation.

7.2 Receiver

Example embodiments and implementations of the IQ receiver 3906 will be discussed as follows. The example embodiments and implementations include multi-phase embodiments that are useful for reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation. The invention is not limited to these example receiver embodiments. Other receiver embodiments will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts based on the discussion given herein. These other embodiments are within the scope and spirit of the present invention.

7.2.1 IQ Receiver

An example embodiment of the receiver 3906 is shown in FIG. 67A. Referring to FIG. 67A, the UFD module 4002A (FIG. 40) is configured so that the UFT module 4004A is coupled to a storage module 6704A. The UFT module 4004A is a controlled switch 6702A that is controlled by the control signal 3920A. The storage module 6704A is a capacitor 6706A. However, other storage modules could be used including an inductor, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts. Likewise, the UFD module 4002B (FIG. 40) is configured so that the UFT module 4004B is coupled to a

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

storage module 6704B. The UFT module 4004B is a controlled switch 6702B that is controlled by the control signal 3920B. The storage module 6704B is a capacitor 6706B. However, other storage modules could be used including an inductor, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts. The operation of the receiver 3906 is discussed as follows.

The 90 degree splitter 4001 receives the received signal 3924 from the LNA/PA module 3904. The 90 degree splitter 4001 divides the signal 3924 into an I signal 4006A and a Q signal 4006B.

The UFD module 4002A receives the I signal 4006A and down-converts the I signal 4006A using the control signal 3920A to a lower frequency signal I 3926. More specifically, the controlled switch 6702A samples the I signal 4006A according to the control signal 3920A, transferring charge (or energy) to the storage module 6704A. The charge stored during successive samples of the I signal 4006A, results in the down-converted signal I signal 3926. Likewise, UFD module 4002B receives the Q signal 4006B and down-converts the Q signal 4006B using the control signal 3920B to a lower frequency signal Q 3928. More specifically, the controlled switch 6702B samples the Q signal 4006B according to the control signal 3920B, resulting in charge (or energy) that is stored in the storage module 6704B. The charge stored during successive samples of the I signal 4006A, results in the down-converted signal 4006B.

Down-conversion utilizing a UFD module (also called an aliasing module) is further described in the above referenced applications, such as "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, now U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551. As discussed in the '551 patent, the control signals 3920A,B can be configured as a plurality of pulses that are established to improve energy transfer from the signals 4006A,B to the down-converted signals 3926 and 3928, respectively. In other words, the pulse widths of the control signals 3920 can be adjusted to increase and/or optimize the energy transfer from the signals 4006 to the down-converted output signals 3926 and 3938, respectively. Additionally, matched filter principles can be implemented to shape the sampling pulses of the control signal 3920, and therefore further improve energy transfer to the down-converted output signal 3106. Matched filter principle and energy transfer

1744.0630003

25

30

are further described in the above referenced applications, such as U.S. patent application titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal, Transforms For Same, and Aperture Relationships", Ser. No. 09/550,644, filed on April 14, 2000.

The configuration of the UFT based receiver 3906 is flexible. In FIG. 67A, the controlled switches 6702 are in a series configuration relative to the signals 4006. Alternatively, FIG 67B illustrates the controlled switches 6702 in a shunt configuration so that the switches 6702 shunt the signals 4006 to ground.

Additionally in FIGs. 67A-B, the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is realized with the 90 degree splitter 4001. Alternatively, FIG. 68A illustrates a receiver 6806 in series configuration, where the 90 degree phase shift is realized by shifting the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920A. More specifically, the 90 degree shifter 6804 is added to shift the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920A. As such, the splitter 6802 is an in-phase (i.e. 0 degree) signal splitter. FIG. 68B illustrates an embodiment of the receiver 3906 of the receiver 3906 in a shunt configuration with 90 degree delays on the control signal.

Furthermore, the configuration of the controlled switch 6702 is also flexible. More specifically, the controlled switches 6702 can be implemented in many different ways, including transistor switches. FIG. 69A illustrates the UFT modules 6702 in a series configuration and implemented as FETs 6902, where the gate of each FET 6902 is controlled by the respective control signal 3920. As such, the FET 6902 samples the respective signal 4006, according to the respective control signal 3920. FIG. 69B illustrates the shunt configuration.

7.2.2 Multi-Phase IQ Receiver

FIG. 70A illustrates an exemplary I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation receiver 7000 has additional advantages of reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation. As will be apparent, the IQ receiver 7000 can be described as a multi-phase receiver to those skilled in the arts.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

I/Q modulation receiver 7000 comprises a first UFD module 7002, a first optional filter 7004, a second UFD module 7006, a second optional filter 7008, a third UFD module 7010, a third optional filter 7012, a fourth UFD module 7014, a fourth filter 7016, an optional LNA 7018, a first differential amplifier 7020, a second differential amplifier 7022, and an antenna 7072.

I/Q modulation receiver 7000 receives, down-converts, and demodulates a I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 to an I baseband output signal 7084, and a Q baseband output signal 7086. I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 comprises a first information signal and a second information signal that are I/Q modulated onto an RF carrier signal. I baseband output signal 7084 comprises the first baseband information signal. Q baseband output signal 7086 comprises the second baseband information signal.

Antenna 7072 receives I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082. I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 is output by antenna 7072 and received by optional LNA 7018. When present, LNA 7018 amplifies I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082, and outputs amplified I/Q signal 7088.

First UFD module 7002 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. First UFD module 7002 down-converts the I-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an I control signal 7090. First UFD module 7002 outputs an I output signal 7098.

In an embodiment, first UFD module 7002 comprises a first storage module 7024, a first UFT module 7026, and a first voltage reference 7028. In an embodiment, a switch contained within first UFT module 7026 opens and closes as a function of I control signal 7090. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples first storage module 7024 to and from first voltage reference 7028, a down-converted signal, referred to as I output signal 7098, results. First voltage reference 7028 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. I output signal 7098 is stored by first storage module 7024.

In an embodiment, first storage module 7024 comprises a first capacitor 7074. In addition to storing I output signal 7098, first capacitor 7074 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on I output signal 7098.

30

1744.0630003

I output signal 7098 is received by optional first filter 7004. When present, first filter 7004 is in some embodiments a high pass filter to at least filter I output signal 7098 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, first filter 7004 comprises a first resistor 7030, a first filter capacitor 7032, and a first filter voltage reference 7034. Preferably, first resistor 7030 is coupled between I output signal 7098 and a filtered I output signal 7007, and first filter capacitor 7032 is coupled between filtered I output signal 7007 and first filter voltage reference 7034. Alternately, first filter 7004 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). First filter 7004 outputs filtered I output signal 7007.

Second UFD module 7006 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Second UFD module 7006 down-converts the inverted I-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an inverted I control signal 7092. Second UFD module 7006 outputs an inverted I output signal 7001.

In an embodiment, second UFD module 7006 comprises a second storage module 7036, a second UFT module 7038, and a second voltage reference 7040. In an embodiment, a switch contained within second UFT module 7038 opens and closes as a function of inverted I control signal 7092. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples second storage module 7036 to and from second voltage reference 7040, a down-converted signal, referred to as inverted I output signal 7001, results. Second voltage reference 7040 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Inverted I output signal 7001 is stored by second storage module 7036.

In an embodiment, second storage module 7036 comprises a second capacitor 7076. In addition to storing inverted I output signal 7001, second capacitor 7076 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on inverted I output signal 7001.

Inverted I output signal 7001 is received by optional second filter 7008. When present, second filter 7008 is a high pass filter to at least filter inverted I output signal 7001 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, second filter 7008 comprises a second resistor 7042, a second filter capacitor

1744.0630003

5

25

20

7044, and a second filter voltage reference 7046. Preferably, second resistor 7042 is coupled between inverted I output signal 7001 and a filtered inverted I output signal 7009, and second filter capacitor 7044 is coupled between filtered inverted I output signal 7009 and second filter voltage reference 7046. Alternately, second filter 7008 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Second filter 7008 outputs filtered inverted I output signal 7009.

First differential amplifier 7020 receives filtered I output signal 7007 at its noninverting input and receives filtered inverted I output signal 7009 at its inverting input. First differential amplifier 7020 subtracts filtered inverted I output signal 7009 from filtered I output signal 7007, amplifies the result, and outputs I baseband output signal 7084. Because filtered inverted I output signal 7009 is substantially equal to an inverted version of filtered I output signal 7007, I baseband output signal 7084 is substantially equal to filtered I output signal 7009, with its amplitude doubled. Furthermore, filtered I output signal 7007 and filtered inverted I output signal 7009 may comprise substantially equal noise and DC offset contributions from prior down-conversion circuitry, including first UFD module 7002 and second UFD module 7006, respectively. When first differential amplifier 7020 subtracts filtered inverted I output signal 7009 from filtered I output signal 7007, these noise and DC offset contributions substantially cancel each other.

Third UFD module 7010 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Third UFD module 7010 down-converts the Q-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an Q control signal 7094. Third UFD module 7010 outputs an Q output signal 7003.

In an embodiment, third UFD module 7010 comprises a third storage module 7048, a third UFT module 7050, and a third voltage reference 7052. In an embodiment, a switch contained within third UFT module 7050 opens and closes as a function of Q control signal 7094. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples third storage module 7048 to and from third voltage reference 7052, a down-converted signal, referred to as Q output signal 7003, results.

Page 63 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

Third voltage reference 7052 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Q output signal 7003 is stored by third storage module 7048.

- 60-

In an embodiment, third storage module 7048 comprises a third capacitor 7078. In addition to storing Q output signal 7003, third capacitor 7078 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on Q output signal 7003.

Q output signal 7003 is received by optional third filter 7012. When present, in an embodiment, third filter 7012 is a high pass filter to at least filter Q output signal 7003 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In an embodiment, when present, third filter 7012 comprises a third resistor 7054, a third filter capacitor 7056, and a third filter voltage reference 7058. Preferably, third resistor 7054 is coupled between Q output signal 7003 and a filtered Q output signal 7011, and third filter voltage reference 7058. Alternately, third filter 7012 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Third filter 7012 outputs filtered Q output signal 7011.

Fourth UFD module 7014 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Fourth UFD module 7014 down-converts the inverted Q-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an inverted Q control signal 7096. Fourth UFD module 7014 outputs an inverted Q output signal 7005.

In an embodiment, fourth UFD module 7014 comprises a fourth storage module 7060, a fourth UFT module 7062, and a fourth voltage reference 7064. In an embodiment, a switch contained within fourth UFT module 7062 opens and closes as a function of inverted Q control signal 7096. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples fourth storage module 7060 to and from fourth voltage reference 7064, a down-converted signal, referred to as inverted Q output signal 7005, results. Fourth voltage reference 7064 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Inverted Q output signal 7005 is stored by fourth storage module 7060.

In an embodiment, fourth storage module 7060 comprises a fourth capacitor 7080. In addition to storing inverted Q output signal 7005, fourth capacitor 7080 reduces or

1744.0630003

5

25

prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on inverted Q output signal 7005.

Inverted Q output signal 7005 is received by optional fourth filter 7016. When present, fourth filter 7016 is a high pass filter to at least filter inverted Q output signal 7005 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, fourth filter 7016 comprises a fourth resistor 7066, a fourth filter capacitor 7068, and a fourth filter voltage reference 7070. Preferably, fourth resistor 7066 is coupled between inverted Q output signal 7005 and a filtered inverted Q output signal 7013, and fourth filter voltage reference 7070. Alternately, fourth filter 7016 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Fourth filter 7016 outputs filtered inverted Q output signal 7013.

Second differential amplifier 7022 receives filtered Q output signal 7011 at its noninverting input and receives filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 at its inverting input. Second differential amplifier 7022 subtracts filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 from filtered Q output signal 7011, amplifies the result, and outputs Q baseband output signal 7086. Because filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 is substantially equal to an inverted version of filtered Q output signal 7011, Q baseband output signal 7086 is substantially equal to filtered Q output signal 7013, with its amplitude doubled. Furthermore, filtered Q output signal 7011 and filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 may comprise substantially equal noise and DC offset contributions of the same polarity from prior down-conversion circuitry, including third UFD module 7010 and fourth UFD module 7014, respectively. When second differential amplifier 7022 subtracts filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 from filtered Q output signal 7011, these noise and DC offset contributions substantially cancel each other.

Additional embodiments relating to addressing DC offset and re-radiation concerns, applicable to the present invention, are described in co-pending Patent Application No. 09/526,041,entitled "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," Attorney Docket No. 1744.0880000, which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

1744.0630003

25

30

7.2.2.1 Example I/Q Modulation Control Signal Generator Embodiments

FIG. 70B illustrates an exemplary block diagram for I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 generates I control signal 7090, inverted I control signal 7092, Q control signal 7094, and inverted Q control signal 7096 used by I/Q modulation receiver 7000 of FIG. 70A. I control signal 7090 and inverted I control signal 7092 operate to down-convert the I-phase portion of an input I/Q modulated RF signal. Q control signal 7094 and inverted Q control signal 7096 act to down-convert the Q-phase portion of the input I/Q modulated RF signal. Furthermore, I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 has the advantage of generating control signals in a manner such that resulting collective circuit re-radiation is radiated at one or more frequencies outside of the frequency range of interest. For instance, potential circuit re-radiation is radiated at a frequency substantially greater than that of the input RF carrier signal frequency.

I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 comprises a local oscillator 7025, a first divide-by-two module 7027, a 180 degree phase shifter 7029, a second divide-by-two module 7031, a first pulse generator 7033, a second pulse generator 7035, a third pulse generator 7037, and a fourth pulse generator 7039.

Local oscillator 7025 outputs an oscillating signal 7015. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary oscillating signal 7015.

First divide-by-two module 7027 receives oscillating signal 7015, divides oscillating signal 7015 by two, and outputs a half frequency LO signal 7017 and a half frequency inverted LO signal 7041. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary half frequency LO signal 7017. Half frequency inverted LO signal 7041 is an inverted version of half frequency LO signal 7017. First divide-by-two module 7027 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

1744.0630003

25

180 degree phase shifter 7029 receives oscillating signal 7015, shifts the phase of oscillating signal 7015 by 180 degrees, and outputs phase shifted LO signal 7019. 180 degree phase shifter 7029 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). In alternative embodiments, other amounts of phase shift may be used.

Second divide-by two module 7031 receives phase shifted LO signal 7019, divides phase shifted LO signal 7019 by two, and outputs a half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021 and a half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021. Half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043 is an inverted version of half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021. Second divide-by-two module 7031 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

First pulse generator 7033 receives half frequency LO signal 7017, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency LO signal 7017, and outputs I control signal 7090. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary I control signal 7090.

Second pulse generator 7035 receives half frequency inverted LO signal 7041, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency inverted LO signal 7041, and outputs inverted I control signal 7092. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary inverted I control signal 7092.

Third pulse generator 7037 receives half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021, and outputs Q control signal 7094. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary Q control signal 7094.

Fourth pulse generator 7039 receives half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043, and outputs inverted Q control signal 7096. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary inverted Q control signal 7096.

In an embodiment, control signals 7090, 7021, 7041 and 7043 include pulses having a width equal to one-half of a period of I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082. The

1744.0630003

25

30

invention, however, is not limited to these pulse widths, and control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 may comprise pulse widths of any fraction of, or multiple and fraction of, a period of I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082.

- 64-

First, second, third, and fourth pulse generators 7033, 7035, 7037, and 7039 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

As shown in FIG. 70C, in an embodiment, control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 comprise pulses that are non-overlapping in other embodiments the pulses may overlap. Furthermore, in this example, pulses appear on these signals in the following order: I control signal 7090, Q control signal 7094, inverted I control signal 7092, and inverted Q control signal 7096. Potential circuit re-radiation from I/Q modulation receiver 7000 may comprise frequency components from a combination of these control signals.

For example, FIG. 70D shows an overlay of pulses from I control signal 7090, Q control signal 7094, inverted I control signal 7092, and inverted Q control signal 7096. When pulses from these control signals leak through first, second, third, and/or fourth UFD modules 7002, 7006, 7010, and 7014 to antenna 7072 (shown in FIG. 70A), they may be radiated from I/Q modulation receiver 7000, with a combined waveform that appears to have a primary frequency equal to four times the frequency of any single one of control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043. FIG. 70 shows an example combined control signal 7045.

FIG. 70D also shows an example I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 overlaid upon control signals 7090, 7094, 7092, and 7096. As shown in FIG. 70D, pulses on I control signal 7090 overlay and act to down-convert a positive I-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on inverted I control signal 7092 overlay and act to down-convert a negative I-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on Q control signal 7094 overlay and act to down-convert a rising Q-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on inverted Q control signal 7096 overlay and act to down-convert a falling Q-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082.

25

1744.0630003

As FIG. 70D further shows in this example, the frequency ratio between the combination of control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 and I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 is approximately 4:3. Because the frequency of the potentially re-radiated signal, i.e., combined control signal 7045, is substantially different from that of the signal being down-converted, i.e., I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082, it does not interfere with signal down-conversion as it is out of the frequency band of interest, and hence may be filtered out. In this manner, I/Q modulation receiver 7000 reduces problems due to circuit re-radiation. As will be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) from the teachings herein, frequency ratios other than 4:3 may be implemented to achieve similar reduction of problems of circuit re-radiation.

It should be understood that the above control signal generator circuit example is provided for illustrative purposes only. The invention is not limited to these embodiments. Alternative embodiments (including equivalents, extensions, variations, deviations, etc., of the embodiments described herein) for I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) from the teachings herein, and are within the scope of the present invention.

FIG. 70S illustrates the receiver 7000, where the UFT modules 7028, 7038, 7050, and 7062 are configured with FETs 7099a-d.

Additional embodiments relating to addressing DC offset and re-radiation concerns, applicable to the present invention, are described in co-pending patent application no. 09/526, 041, entitled "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

7.2.2.2 Implementation of Multi-phase I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment with Exemplary Waveforms

FIG. 70E illustrates a more detailed example circuit implementation of I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. FIGS.

1744.0630003

5

Page 69 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 70F-P show example waveforms related to an example implementation of I/Q modulation receiver 7000 of FIG. 70E.

FIGS. 70F and 70G show first and second input data signals 7047 and 7049 to be I/Q modulated with a RF carrier signal frequency as the I-phase and Q-phase information signals, respectively.

FIGS. 70I and 70J show the signals of FIG. 70F and 70G after modulation with a RF carrier signal frequency, respectively, as I-modulated signal 7051 and Q-modulated signal 7053.

FIG. 70H shows an I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 formed from Imodulated signal 7051 and Q-modulated signal 7053 of FIGS. 70I and 70J, respectively.

FIG. 70O shows an overlaid view of filtered I output signal 7007 and filtered inverted I output signal 7009.

FIG. 70P shows an overlaid view of filtered Q output signal 7011 and filtered inverted Q output signal 7013.

FIGS. 70K and 70L show I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086, respectfully. A data transition 7055 is indicated in both I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086. The corresponding data transition 7055 is indicated in I-modulated signal 7051 of FIG. 70I, Q-modulated signal 7053 of FIG. 70J, and I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 of FIG. 70H.

FIGS. 70M and 70N show I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086 over a wider time interval.

7.2.2.3 Example Single Channel Receiver Embodiment

FIG. 70Q illustrates an example single channel receiver 7091, corresponding to either the I or Q channel of I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. Single channel receiver 7091 can down-convert an input RF signal 7097 modulated according to AM, PM, FM, and other modulation schemes. Refer to section 7.2.1 above for further description on the operation of single channel receiver

1744.0630003

5

25

Page 70 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 7091. In other words, the single channel receiver 7091 is a one channel of the IQ receiver 7000 that was discussed in section 7.2.1.

7.2.2.4 Alternative Example I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment

FIG. 70R illustrates an exemplary I/Q modulation receiver 7089, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation receiver 7089 receives, down-converts, and demodulates an I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 to an I baseband output signal 7084, and a Q baseband output signal 7086. I/Q modulation receiver 7089 has additional advantages of reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation, in a similar fashion to that of I/Q modulation receiver 7000 described above.

7.3 Transmitter

Example embodiments and implementations of the IQ transmitter 3910 will be discussed as follows. The example embodiments and implementations include multi-phase embodiments that are useful for reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets that can result in unwanted carrier insertion.

7.3.1 Universal Transmitter with 2 UFT Modules

FIG. 71A illustrates a transmitter 7102 according to embodiments of the present invention. Transmitter 7102 includes a balanced modulator/up-converter 7104, a control signal generator 7142, an optional filter 7106, and an optional amplifier 7108. Transmitter 7102 up-converts a baseband signal 7110 to produce an output signal 7140 that is conditioned for wireless or wire line transmission. In doing so, the balanced modulator 7104 receives the baseband signal 7110 and samples the baseband signal in a differential and balanced fashion to generate a harmonically rich signal 7138. The harmonically rich signal 7138 includes multiple harmonic images, where each image contains the baseband

20

1744.0630003

information in the baseband signal 7110. The optional bandpass filter 7106 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in the signal 7138 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7108 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission. The universal transmitter is further described at a high level by the flowchart 8400 that is shown in FIG. 84. A more detailed structural and operational description of the balanced modulator follows thereafter.

Referring to flowchart 8400, in step 8402, the balanced modulator 7104 receives the baseband signal 7110.

In step 8404, the balanced modulator 7104 samples the baseband signal in a differential and balanced fashion according to a first and second control signals that are phase shifted with respect to each other. The resulting harmonically rich signal 7138 includes multiple harmonic images that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency, where each image contains the necessary amplitude and frequency information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110.

In embodiments of the invention, the control signals include pulses having pulse widths (or apertures) that are established to improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic of the harmonically rich signal 7138. In further embodiments of the invention, DC offset voltages are minimized between sampling modules as indicated in step 8406, thereby minimizing carrier insertion in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7138.

In step 8408, the optional bandpass filter 7106 selects the desired harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in from the harmonically rich signal 7138 for transmission.

In step 8410, the optional amplifier 7108 amplifies the selected harmonic(s) prior to transmission.

In step 8412, the selected harmonic(s) is transmitted over a communications medium.

1744.0630003

5
7.3.1.1 Balanced Modulator Detailed Description

Referring to the example embodiment shown in FIG. 71A, the balanced modulator 7104 includes the following components: a buffer/inverter 7112; summer amplifiers 7118, 7119; UFT modules 7124 and 7128 having controlled switches 7148 and 7150, respectively; an inductor 7126; a blocking capacitor 7136; and a DC terminal 7111. As stated above, the balanced modulator 7104 differentially samples the baseband signal 7110 to generate a harmonically rich signal 7138. More specifically, the UFT modules 7124 and 7128 sample the baseband signal in differential fashion according to control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. A DC reference voltage 7113 is applied to terminal 7111 and is uniformly distributed to the UFT modules 7124 and 7128. The distributed DC voltage 7113 prevents any DC offset voltages from developing between the UFT modules, which can lead to carrier insertion in the harmonically rich signal 7138. The operation of the balanced modulator 7104 is discussed in greater detail with reference to flowchart 8500 (FIG. 85), as follows.

- 69-

In step 8402, the buffer/inverter 7112 receives the input baseband signal 7110 and generates input signal 7114 and inverted input signal 7116. Input signal 7114 is substantially similar to signal 7110, and inverted signal 7116 is an inverted version of signal 7114. As such, the buffer/inverter 7112 converts the (single-ended) baseband signal 7110 into differential input signals 7114 and 7116 that will be sampled by the UFT modules. Buffer/inverter 7112 can be implemented using known operational amplifier (op amp) circuits, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts, although the invention is not limited to this example.

In step 8504, the summer amplifier 7118 sums the DC reference voltage 7113 applied to terminal 7111 with the input signal 7114, to generate a combined signal 7120. Likewise, the summer amplifier 7119 sums the DC reference voltage 7113 with the inverted input signal 7116 to generate a combined signal 7122. Summer amplifiers 7118 and 7119 can be implemented using known op amp summer circuits, and can be designed to have a specified gain or attenuation, including unity gain, although the invention is not

1744.0630003

5

limited to this example. The DC reference voltage 7113 is also distributed to the outputs of both UFT modules 7124 and 7128 through the inductor 7126 as is shown.

In step 8506, the control signal generator 7142 generates control signals 7123 and 7127 that are shown by way of example in FIG. 72B and FIG. 72C, respectively. As illustrated, both control signals 7123 and 7127 have the same period T_s as a master clock signal 7145 (FIG.72A), but have a pulse width (or aperture) of T_A . In the example, control signal 7123 triggers on the rising pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145, and control signal 7127 triggers on the falling pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145. Therefore, control signals 7123 and 7127 are shifted in time by 180 degrees relative to each other. In embodiments of invention, the master clock signal 7145 (and therefore the control signals 7123 and 7127) have a frequency that is a sub-harmonic of the desired output signal 7140. The invention is not limited to the example of FIGs. 72A-72C.

In one embodiment, the control signal generator 7142 includes an oscillator 7146, pulse generators 7144a and 7144b, and an inverter 7147 as shown. In operation, the oscillator 7146 generates the master clock signal 7145, which is illustrated in FIG. 72A as a periodic square wave having pulses with a period of T_s . Other clock signals could be used including but not limited to sinusoidal waves, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts. Pulse generator 7144a receives the master clock signal 7145 and triggers on the rising pulse edge, to generate the control signal 7123. Inverter 7147 inverts the clock signal 7145 to generate an inverted clock signal 7143. The pulse generator 7144b receives the inverted clock signal 7143 and triggers on the rising pulse edge (which is the falling edge of clock signal 7145), to generate the control signal 7127.

FIG 89A-E illustrate example embodiments for the pulse generator 7144. FIG. 89A illustrates a pulse generator 8902. The pulse generator 8902 generates pulses 8908 having pulse width T_A from an input signal 8904. Example input signals 8904 and pulses 8908 are depicted in FIGs 89B and 89C, respectively. The input signal 8904 can be any type of periodic signal, including, but not limited to, a sinusoid, a square wave, a sawtooth wave etc. The pulse width (or aperture) T_A of the pulses 8908 is determined by delay 8906 of the pulse generator 8902. The pulse generator 8902 also includes an optional inverter 8910, which is optionally added for polarity considerations as understood

1744.0630003

25

30

by those skilled in the arts. The example logic and implementation shown for the pulse generator 8902 is provided for illustrative purposes only, and is not limiting. The actual logic employed can take many forms. Additional examples of pulse generation logic are shown in FIGs. 89D and 89E. FIG. 89D illustrates a rising edge pulse generator 8912 that triggers on the rising edge of input signal 8904. FIG. 89E illustrates a falling edge pulse generator 8916 that triggers on the falling edge of the input signal 8904.

In step 8508, the UFT module 7124 samples the combined signal 7120 according to the control signal 7123 to generate harmonically rich signal 7130. More specifically, the switch 7148 closes during the pulse widths T_A of the control signal 7123 to sample the combined signal 7120 resulting in the harmonically rich signal 7130. FIG. 71B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7130 having harmonic images 7152a-n. The images 7152 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, at infinitum, where each image 7152 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110. As discussed further below, the relative amplitude of the frequency images is generally a function of the harmonic number and the pulse width T_A . As such, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7152 can be increased (or decreased) by adjusting the pulse width T_A of the control signal 7123. In general, shorter pulse widths of T_A shift more energy into the higher frequency harmonics, and longer pulse widths of T_A shift energy into the lower frequency harmonics. The generation of harmonically rich signals by sampling an input signal according to a controlled aperture have been described earlier in this application in the section titled, "Frequency Up-conversion Using Universal Frequency Translation", and is illustrated by FIGs. 3-6. A more detailed discussion of frequency up-conversion using a switch with a controlled sampling aperture is discussed in the co-pending patent application titled, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No./09/176,154, field on October 21, 1998, and incorporated herein by reference.

In step 8510, the UFT module 7128 samples the combined signal 7122 according to the control signal 7127 to generate harmonically rich signal 7134. More specifically, the switch 7150 closes during the pulse widths T_A of the control signal 7127 to sample the combined signal 7122 resulting in the harmonically rich signal 7134. The harmonically

1744.0630003

- 71-

5

30

Page 75 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 rich signal 7134 includes multiple frequency images of baseband signal 7110 that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $(1/T_s)$, similar to that for the harmonically rich signal 7130. However, the images in the signal 7134 are phase-shifted compared to those in signal 7130 because of the inversion of signal 7116 compared to signal 7114, and because of the relative phase shift between the control signals 7123 and 7127.

- 72--

In step 8512, the node 7132 sums the harmonically rich signals 7130 and 7134 to generate harmonically rich signal 7133. FIG. 71C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7133 that has multiple images 7154a-n that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. Each image 7154 includes the necessary amplitude, frequency and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110. The capacitor 7136 operates as a DC blocking capacitor and substantially passes the harmonics in the harmonically rich signal 7133 to generate harmonically rich signal 7138 at the output of the modulator 7104.

In step 8408, the optional filter 7106 can be used to select a desired harmonic image for transmission. This is represented for example by a passband 7156 that selects the harmonic image 7154c for transmission in FIG. 71C.

An advantage of the modulator 7104 is that it is fully balanced, which substantially minimizes (or eliminates) any DC voltage offset between the two UFT modules 7124 and 7128. DC offset is minimized because the reference voltage 7113 contributes a consistent DC component to the input signals 7120 and 7122 through the summing amplifiers 7118 and 7119, respectively. Furthermore, the reference voltage 7113 is also directly coupled to the outputs of the UFT modules 7124 and 7128 through the inductor 7126 and the node 7132. The result of controlling the DC offset between the UFT modules is that carrier insertion is minimized in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7138. As discussed above, carrier insertion is substantially wasted energy because the information for a modulated signal is carried in the sidebands of the modulated signal and not in the carrier. Therefore, it is often desirable to minimize the energy at the carrier frequency by controlling the relative DC offset.

25

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

7.3.1.2 Balanced Modulator Example Signal Diagrams and Mathematical Description

In order to further describe the invention, FIGs. 72D-72I illustrate various example signal diagrams (vs. time) that are representative of the invention. These signal diagrams are meant for example purposes only and are not meant to be limiting. FIG. 72D illustrates a signal 7202 that is representative of the input baseband signal 7110 (FIG. 71A). FIG. 72E illustrates a step function 7204 that is an expanded portion of the signal 7202 from time t_0 to t_1 , and represents signal 7114 at the output of the buffer/inverter 7112. Similarly, FIG. 72F illustrates a signal 7206 that is an inverted version of the signal 7204, and represents the signal 7116 at the inverted output of buffer/inverter 7112. For analysis purposes, a step function is a good approximation for a portion of a single bit of data (for the baseband signal 7110) because the clock rates of the control signals 7123 and 7127 are significantly higher than the data rates of the baseband signal 7110. For example, if the data rate is in the KHz frequency range, then the clock rate will preferably be in MHZ frequency range in order to generate an output signal in the Ghz frequency range.

- 73-

Still referring to FIGs. 72D-I, FIG. 72G illustrates a signal 7208 that an example of the harmonically rich signal 7130 when the step function 7204 is sampled according to the control signal 7123 in FIG. 72B. The signal 7208 includes positive pulses 7209 as referenced to the DC voltage 7113. Likewise, FIG. 72H illustrates a signal 7210 that is an example of the harmonically rich signal 7134 when the step function 7206 is sampled according to the control signal 7127. The signal 7210 includes negative pulses 7211 as referenced to the DC voltage 7113, which are time-shifted relative the positive pulses 7209 in signal 7208.

Still referring to FIGs. 72D-I, the FIG. 72I illustrates a signal 7212 that is the combination of signal 7208 (FIG. 72G) and the signal 7210 (FIG. 72H), and is an example of the harmonically rich signal 7133 at the output of the summing node 7132. As illustrated, the signal 7212 spends approximately as much time above the DC reference voltage 7113 as below the DC reference voltage 7113 over a limited time period. For example, over a time period 7214, the energy in the positive pulses 7209a-b is canceled

1744.0630003

5

out by the energy in the negative pulses 7211a-b. This is indicative of minimal (or zero) DC offset between the UFT modules 7124 and 7128, which results in minimal carrier insertion during the sampling process.

Still referring to FIG. 72I, the time axis of the signal 7212 can be phased in such a manner to represent the waveform as an odd function. For such an arrangement, the Fourier series is readily calculated to obtain:

$$I_{c}(t) = \sum_{n=1}^{\infty} \left(\frac{4 \sin\left(\frac{n\pi T_{A}}{T_{s}}\right) \cdot \sin\left(\frac{n\pi}{2}\right)}{n\pi} \right) \cdot \sin\left(\frac{2n\pi t}{T_{s}}\right) \quad Equation \ 1.$$

where:

 T_s = period of the master clock 7145 T_A = pulse width of the control signals 7123 and 7127 n= harmonic number

As shown by Equation 1, the relative amplitude of the frequency images is generally a function of the harmonic number *n*, and the ratio of T_A/T_s . As indicated, the T_A/T_s ratio represents the ratio of the pulse width of the control signals relative to the period of the sub-harmonic master clock. The T_A/T_s ratio can be optimized in order to maximize the amplitude of the frequency image at a given harmonic. For example, if a passband waveform is desired to be created at 5x the frequency of the sub-harmonic clock, then a baseline power for that harmonic extraction may be calculated for the fifth harmonic (n=5) as:

Ford fault from the form

The second second

5

20

$$I_{c}(t) = \left(\frac{4\sin\left(\frac{5\pi T_{A}}{T_{s}}\right)}{5\pi}\right) \cdot \sin(5\omega st) \qquad Equation 2.$$

As shown by Equation 2, $I_C(t)$ for the fifth harmonic is a sinusoidal function having an amplitude that is proportional to the sin $(5\pi T_A/T_s)$. The signal amplitude can be maximized by setting $T_A = (1/10 \cdot T_s)$ so that $\sin(5\pi T_A/T_s) = \sin(\pi/2) = 1$. Doing so results in the equation:

$$I_c(t)\big|_{n=5} = \frac{4}{5\pi} \Big(\sin(5\omega_s t) \Big) \qquad \qquad Equation \ 3.$$

This component is a frequency at 5x of the sampling frequency of sub-harmonic clock, and can be extracted from the Fourier series via a bandpass filter (such as bandpass filter 7106) that is centered around $5f_s$. The extracted frequency component can then be optionally amplified by the amplifier 7108 prior to transmission on a wireless or wire-line communications channel or channels.

Equation 3 can be extended to reflect the inclusion of a message signal as illustrated by equation 4 below:

$$m(t) \cdot I_c(t)\Big|_{\substack{n=5\\ \theta=\theta(t)}} = \frac{4 \cdot m(t)}{5\pi} \Big(\sin(5\omega_s t + 5\theta(t))\Big) \qquad Equation \ 4.$$

15

Equation 4 illustrates that a message signal can be carried in harmonically rich signals 7133 such that both amplitude and phase can be modulated. In other words, m(t) is modulated for amplitude and $\theta(t)$ is modulated for phase. In such cases, it should be noted that $\theta(t)$ is augmented modulo *n* while the amplitude modulation m(t) is simply scaled.

Therefore, complex waveforms may be reconstructed from their Fourier series with multiple aperture UFT combinations.

- 76-

As discussed above, the signal amplitude for the 5th harmonic was maximized by setting the sampling aperture width $T_A = 1/10 T_s$, where T_s is the period of the master clock signal. This can be restated and generalized as setting $T_A = \frac{1}{2}$ the period (or π radians) at the harmonic of interest. In other words, the signal amplitude of any harmonic *n* can be maximized by sampling the input waveform with a sampling aperture of $T_A = \frac{1}{2}$ the period of the harmonic of interest (*n*). Based on this discussion, it is apparent that varying the aperture changes the harmonic and amplitude content of the output waveform. For example, if the sub-harmonic clock has a frequency of 200 MHZ, then the fifth harmonic is at 1Ghz. The amplitude of the fifth harmonic is maximized by setting the aperture width $T_A = 500$ picoseconds, which equates to $\frac{1}{2}$ the period (or π radians) at 1 Ghz.

FIG. 72J depicts a frequency plot 7216 that graphically illustrates the effect of varying the sampling aperture of the control signals on the harmonically rich signal 7133 given a 200 MHZ harmonic clock. The frequency plot 7216 compares two frequency spectrums 7218 and 7220 for different control signal apertures given a 200 MHZ clock. More specifically, the frequency spectrum 7218 is an example spectrum for signal 7133 given the 200 MHZ clock with the aperture $T_A = 500$ psec (where 500 psec is π radians at the 5th harmonic of 1GHz). Similarly, the frequency spectrum 7220 is an example spectrum for signal 7133 given a 200 MHZ clock that is a square wave (so $T_A = 5000$ psec). The spectrum 7218 includes multiple harmonics 7218a-I, and the frequency spectrum 7220 includes multiple harmonics 7220a-e. [It is noted that spectrum 7220 includes only the odd harmonics as predicted by Fourier analysis for a square wave.] At 1 Ghz (which is the 5th harmonic), the signal amplitude of the two frequency spectrums 7218e and 7220c are approximately equal. However, at 200 MHZ, the frequency spectrum 7218a has a much lower amplitude than the frequency spectrum 7220a, and therefore the frequency spectrum 7218 is more efficient than the frequency spectrum 7220, assuming the desired harmonic is the 5th harmonic. In other words, assuming 1 Ghz

1744.0630003

25

is the desired harmonic, the frequency spectrum 7218 wastes less energy at the 200 MHZ fundamental than does the frequency spectrum 7218.

- 77-

7.3.1.3 Balanced Modulator Having a Shunt Configuration

FIG. 79A illustrates a universal transmitter 7900 that is a second embodiment of a universal transmitter having two balanced UFT modules in a shunt configuration. (In contrast, the balanced modulator 7104 can be described as having a series configuration based on the orientation of the UFT modules.) Transmitter 7900 includes a balanced modulator 7901, the control signal generator 7142, the optional bandpass filter 7106, and the optional amplifier 7108. The transmitter 7900 up-converts a baseband signal 7902 to produce an output signal 7936 that is conditioned for wireless or wire line transmission. In doing so, the balanced modulator 7901 receives the baseband signal 7902 and shunts the baseband signal to ground in a differential and balanced fashion to generate a harmonically rich signal 7934. The harmonically rich signal 7934 includes multiple harmonic images, where each image contains the baseband information in the baseband signal 7902. In other words, each harmonic image includes the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The optional bandpass filter 7106 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in the signal 7934 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7108 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, resulting in the output signal 7936.

The balanced modulator 7901 includes the following components: a buffer/inverter 7904; optional impedances 7910, 7912; UFT modules 7916 and 7922 having controlled switches 7918 and 7924, respectively; blocking capacitors 7928 and 7930; and a terminal 7920 that is tied to ground. As stated above, the balanced modulator 7901 differentially shunts the baseband signal 7902 to ground, resulting in a harmonically rich signal 7934. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916 and 7922 alternately shunts the baseband signal to terminal 7920 according to control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. Terminal 7920

1744.0630003

5

20

is tied to ground and prevents any DC offset voltages from developing between the UFT modules 7916 and 7922. As described above, a DC offset voltage can lead to undesired carrier insertion. The operation of the balanced modulator 7901 is described in greater detail according to the flowchart 8600 (FIG. 86) as follows.

In step 8402, the buffer/inverter 7904 receives the input baseband signal 7902 and generates I signal 7906 and inverted I signal 7908. I signal 7906 is substantially similar to the baseband signal 7902, and the inverted I signal 7908 is an inverted version of signal 7902. As such, the buffer/inverter 7904 converts the (single-ended) baseband signal 7902 into differential signals 7906 and 7908 that are sampled by the UFT modules. Buffer/inverter 7904 can be implemented using known operational amplifier (op amp) circuits, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts, although the invention is not limited to this example.

In step 8604, the control signal generator 7142 generates control signals 7123 and 7127 from the master clock signal 7145. Examples of the master clock signal 7145, control signal 7123, and control signal 7127 are shown in FIGs. 72A-C, respectively. As illustrated, both control signals 7123 and 7127 have the same period T_s as a master clock signal 7145, but have a pulse width (or aperture) of T_A . Control signal 7127 triggers on the rising pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145. Therefore, control signals 7123 and 7127 are shifted in time by 180 degrees relative to each other. A specific embodiment of the control signal generator 7142 is illustrated in FIG. 71A, and was discussed in detail above.

In step 8606, the UFT module 7916 shunts the signal 7906 to ground according to the control signal 7123, to generate a harmonically rich signal 7914. More specifically, the switch 7918 closes and shorts the signal 7906 to ground (at terminal 7920) during the aperture width T_A of the control signal 7123, to generate the harmonically rich signal 7914. FIG. 79B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7918 having harmonic images 7950a-n. The images 7950 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, at infinitum, where each image 7950 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The

1744.0630003

- 78-

25

30

generation of harmonically rich signals by sampling an input signal according to a controlled aperture have been described earlier in this application in the section titled, "Frequency Up-conversion Using Universal Frequency Translation", and is illustrated by FIGs. 3-6. A more detailed discussion of frequency up-conversion using a switch with a controlled sampling aperture is discussed in the co-pending patent application titled, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No./09/176,154, field on October 21, 1998, and incorporated herein by reference.

The relative amplitude of the frequency images 7950 are generally a function of the harmonic number and the pulse width T_A . As such, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7950 can be increased (or decreased) by adjusting the pulse width T_A of the control signal 7123. In general, shorter pulse widths of T_A shift more energy into the higher frequency harmonics, and longer pulse widths of T_A shift energy into the lower frequency harmonics, as described by equations 1-4 above. Additionally, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7950 can also be adjusted by adding/tuning an optional impedance 7910. Impedance 7910 operates as a filter that emphasizes a particular harmonic in the harmonically rich signal 7914.

In step 8608, the UFT module 7922 shunts the inverted signal 7908 to ground according to the control signal 7127, to generate a harmonically rich signal 7926. More specifically, the switch 7924 closes during the pulse widths T_A and shorts the inverted I signal 7908 to ground (at terminal 7920), to generate the harmonically rich signal 7926. At any given time, only one of input signals 7906 or 7908 is shorted to ground because the pulses in the control signals 7123 and 7127 are phase shifted with respect to each other, as shown in FIGs. 72B and 72C.

The harmonically rich signal 7926 includes multiple frequency images of baseband signal 7902 that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $(1/T_s)$, similar to that for the harmonically rich signal 7914. However, the images in the signal 7926 are phase-shifted compared to those in signal 7914 because of the inversion of the signal 7908 compared to the signal 7906, and because of the relative phase shift between the control signals 7123 and 7127. The optional impedance 7912 can be included to emphasis a particular harmonic of interest, and is similar to the impedance 7910 above.

1744.0630003

- 79-

25

30

5

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 In step 8610, the node 7932 sums the harmonically rich signals 7914 and 7926 to generate the harmonically rich signal 7934. The capacitors 7928 and 7930 operate as blocking capacitors that substantially pass the respective harmonically rich signals 7914 and 7926 to the node 7932. (The capacitor values may be chosen to substantially block baseband frequency components as well.) FIG. 79C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7934 that has multiple images 7952a-n that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. Each image 7952 includes the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The optional filter 7106 can be used to select the harmonic image of interest for transmission. This is represented by a passband 7956 that selects the harmonic image 7932c for transmission.

-80-

An advantage of the modulator 7901 is that it is fully balanced, which substantially minimizes (or eliminates) any DC voltage offset between the two UFT modules 7912 and 7914. DC offset is minimized because the UFT modules 7916 and 7922 are both connected to ground at terminal 7920. The result of controlling the DC offset between the UFT modules is that carrier insertion is minimized in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7934. As discussed above, carrier insertion is substantially wasted energy because the information for a modulated signal is carried in the sidebands of the modulated signal and not in the carrier. Therefore, it is often desirable to minimize the energy at the carrier frequency by controlling the relative DC offset.

7.3.1.4 Balanced Modulator FET Configuration

As described above, the balanced modulators 7104 and 7901 utilize two balanced UFT modules to sample the input baseband signals to generate harmonically rich signals that contain the up-converted baseband information. More specifically, the UFT modules include controlled switches that sample the baseband signal in a balanced and differential fashion. FIGs. 71D and 79D illustrate embodiments of the controlled switch in the UFT module.

FIG. 71D illustrates an example embodiment of the modulator 7104 (FIG. 71B) where the controlled switches in the UFT modules are field effect transistors (FET). More specifically, the controlled switches 7148 and 7128 are embodied as FET 7158 and FET 7160, respectively. The FET 7158 and 7160 are oriented so that their gates are controlled by the control signals 7123 and 7127, so that the control signals control the FET conductance. For the FET 7158, the combined baseband signal 7120 is received at the source of the FET 7158 and is sampled according to the control signal 7123 to produce the harmonically rich signal 7130 at the drain of the FET 7160 and is sampled according to the control signal 7122 is received at the source of the FET 7160 and is sampled according to the control signal 7127 to produce the harmonically rich signal 7134 at the drain of FET 7160. The source and drain orientation that is illustrated is not limiting, as the source and drains can be switched for most FETs. In other words, the combined baseband signal can be taken from the source of the FETs, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts.

FIG. 79D illustrates an embodiment of the modulator 7900 (FIG. 79A) where the controlled switches in the UFT modules are field effect transistors (FET). More specifically, the controlled switches 7918 and 7924 are embodied as FET 7936 and FET 7938, respectively. The FETs 7936 and 7938 are oriented so that their gates are controlled by the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively, so that the control signals determine FET conductance. For the FET 7936, the baseband signal 7906 is received at the source of the FET 7936 and shunted to ground according to the control signal 7123, to produce the harmonically rich signal 7914. Likewise, the baseband signal 7908 is received at the source of the FET 7938 and is shunted to grounding according to the control signal 7127, to produce the harmonically rich signal 7926. The source and drain orientation that is illustrated is not limiting, as the source and drains can be switched for most FETs, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts.

1744.0630003

Page 85 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

And the state state and a state state

7.3.1.5 Universal Transmitter Configured for Carrier Insertion

As discussed above, the transmitters 7102 and 7900 have a balanced configuration that substantially eliminates any DC offset and results in minimal carrier insertion in the output signal 7140. Minimal carrier insertion is generally desired for most applications because the carrier signal carries no information and reduces the overall transmitter efficiency. However, some applications require the received signal to have sufficient carrier energy for the receiver to extract the carrier for coherent demodulation. In support thereof, the present invention can be configured to provide the necessary carrier insertion by implementing a DC offset between the two sampling UFT modules.

FIG. 73A illustrates a transmitter 7302 that up-converts a baseband signal 7306 to an output signal 7322 having carrier insertion. As is shown, the transmitter 7302 is similar to the transmitter 7102 (FIG. 71A) with the exception that the up-converter/modulator 7304 is configured to accept two DC references voltages. In contrast, modulator 7104 was configured to accept only one DC reference voltage. More specifically, the modulator 7304 includes a terminal 7309 to accept a DC reference voltage 7308, and a terminal 7313 to accept a DC reference voltage 7314. Vr 7308 appears at the UFT module 7124 though summer amplifier 7118 and the inductor 7310. Vr 7314 appears at UFT module 7128 through the summer amplifier 7119 and the inductor 7316. Capacitors 7312 and 7318 operate as blocking capacitors. If Vr 7308 is different from Vr 7314 then a DC offset voltage will be exist between UFT module 7124 and UFT module 7128, which will be up-converted at the carrier frequency in the harmonically rich signal 7320 will include a carrier signal as depicted in FIG. 73B.

FIG. 73B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7320 that has multiple harmonic images 7324a-n. In addition to carrying the baseband information in the sidebands, each harmonic image 7324 also includes a carrier signal 7326 that exists at respective harmonic of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. The amplitude of the carrier signal increases with increasing DC offset voltage. Therefore, as

1744.0630003

- 82-

25

the difference between Vr 7308 and Vr 7314 widens, the amplitude of each carrier signal 7326 increases. Likewise, as the difference between Vr 7308 and Vr 7314 shrinks, the amplitude of each carrier signal 7326 shrinks. As with transmitter 7302, the optional bandpass filter 7106 can be included to select a desired harmonic image for transmission. This is represented by passband 7328 in FIG. 73B.

7.3.2 Universal Transmitter In I Q Configuration:

As described above, the balanced modulators 7104 and 7901 up-convert a baseband signal to a harmonically rich signal having multiple harmonic images of the baseband information. By combining two balanced modulators, IQ configurations can be formed for up-converting I and Q baseband signals. In doing so, either the (series type) balanced modulator 7104 or the (shunt type) balanced modulator 7901 can be utilized. IQ modulators having both series and shunt configurations are described below.

7.3.2.1 IQ Transmitter Using Series-Type Balanced Modulator

FIG. 74 illustrates an IQ transmitter 7420 with an in-phase (I) and quadrature (Q) configuration according to embodiments of the invention. The transmitter 7420 includes an IQ balanced modulator 7410, an optional filter 7414, and an optional amplifier 7416. The transmitter 7420 is useful for transmitting complex I Q waveforms and does so in a balanced manner to control DC offset and carrier insertion. In doing so, the modulator 7410 receives an I baseband signal 7402 and a Q baseband signal 7404 and up-converts these signals to generate a combined harmonically rich signal 7412. The harmonically rich signal 7412 includes multiple harmonics images, where each image contains the baseband information in the I signal 7402 and the Q signal 7404. The optional bandpass filter 7414 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or subset of harmonics) from the signal 7412 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7416 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, to generate the IQ output signal 7418.

1744.0630003

20

25

As stated above, the balanced IQ modulator 7410 up-converts the I baseband signal 7402 and the Q baseband signal 7404 in a balanced manner to generate the combined harmonically rich signal 7412 that carriers the I and Q baseband information. To do so, the modulator 7410 utilizes two balanced modulators 7104 from FIG. 71A, a signal combiner 7408, and a DC terminal 7407. The operation of the balanced modulator 7410 and other circuits in the transmitter is described according to the flowchart 8700 in FIG. 87, as follows.

In step 8702, the IQ modulator 7410 receives the I baseband signal 7402 and the Q baseband signal 7404.

In step 8704, the I balanced modulator 7104a samples the I baseband signal 7402 in a differential fashion using the control signals 7123 and 7127 to generate a harmonically rich signal 7411a. The harmonically rich signal 7411a contains multiple harmonic images of the I baseband information, similar to the harmonically rich signal 7130 in FIG. 71B.

In step 8706, the balanced modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 in a differential fashion using control signals 7123 and 7127 to generate harmonically rich signal 7411b, where the harmonically rich signal 7411b contains multiple harmonic images of the Q baseband signal 7404. The operation of the balanced modulator 7104 and the generation of harmonically rich signals was fully described above and illustrated in FIGs. 71A-C, to which the reader is referred for further details.

In step 8708, the DC terminal 7407 receives a DC voltage 7406 that is distributed to both modulators 7104a and 7104b. The DC voltage 7406 is distributed to both the input and output of both UFT modules 7124 and 7128 in each modulator 7104. This minimizes (or prevents) DC offset voltages from developing between the four UFT modules, and thereby minimizes or prevents any carrier insertion during the sampling steps 8704 and 8706.

In step 8710, the 90 degree signal combiner 7408 combines the harmonically rich signals 7411a and 7411b to generate IQ harmonically rich signal 7412. This is further illustrated in FIGs. 75A-C. FIG. 75A depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7411a having harmonic images 7502a-n. The images 7502 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 7502 contains the

30

1744.0630003

25

5

10

in han han

necessary amplitude and frequency information to reconstruct the I baseband signal 7402. Likewise, FIG. 75B depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7411b having harmonic images 7504a-n. The harmonic images 7504a-n also repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 7504 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the Q baseband signal 7404. FIG.75C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the combined harmonically rich signal 7412 having images 7506. Each image 7506 carries the I baseband information and the Q baseband information from the corresponding images 7502 and 7504, respectively, without substantially increasing the frequency bandwidth occupied by each harmonic 7506. This can occur because the signal combiner 7408 phase shifts the Q signal 7411b by 90 degrees relative to the I signal 7411a. The result is that the images 7502a-n and 7504a-n effectively share the signal bandwidth do to their orthogonal relationship. For example, the images 7502a and 7504a effectively share the frequency spectrum that is represented by the image 7506a.

In step 8712, the optional filter 7414 can be included to select a harmonic of interest, as represented by the passband 7508 selecting the image 7506c in FIG. 75c.

In step 8714, the optional amplifier 7416 can be included to amplify the harmonic (or harmonics) of interest prior to transmission.

In step 8716, the selected harmonic (or harmonics) is transmitted over a communications medium.

FIG. 76A illustrates a transmitter 7608 that is a second embodiment for an I Q transmitter having a balanced configuration. Transmitter 7608 is similar to the transmitter 7420 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals instead of using a 90 degree signal combiner to combine the harmonically rich signals. More specifically, delays 7604a and 7604b delay the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7104b by 90 degrees relative the control signals for the I channel modulator 7104a. As a result, the Q modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 with 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 7402 by the I channel modulator 7104a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30

Since the phase shift is achieved using the control signals, an in-phase signal combiner 7606 combines the harmonically rich signals 7411a and 7411b, to generate the harmonically rich signal 7412.

FIG. 76B illustrates a transmitter 7618 that is similar to transmitter 7608 in FIG. 76A. The difference being that the transmitter 7618 has a modulator 7620 that utilizes a summing node 7622 to sum the signals 7411a and 7411b instead of the in-phase signal combiner 7606 that is used in modulator 7602 of transmitter 7608.

FIG. 90A-90D illustrate various detailed circuit implementations of the transmitter 7420 in FIG. 74. These circuit implementations are meant for example purposes only, and are not meant to be limiting.

FIG. 90A illustrates I input circuitry 9002a and Q input circuitry 9002b that receive the I and Q input signals 7402 and 7404, respectively.

FIG. 90B illustrates the I channel circuitry 9006 that processes an I data 9004a from the I input circuit 9002a.

FIG. 90C illustrates the Q channel circuitry 9008 that processes the Q data 9004b from the Q input circuit 9002b.

FIG. 90D illustrates the output combiner circuit 9012 that combines the I channel data 9007 and the Q channel data 9010 to generate the output signal 7418.

7.3.2.2 IQ Transmitter Using Shunt-Type Balanced Modulator

FIG. 80 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8000 that is another IQ transmitter embodiment according to the present invention. The transmitter 8000 includes an IQ balanced modulator 8001, an optional filter 8012, and an optional amplifier 8014. During operation, the modulator 8001 up-converts an I baseband signal 8002 and a Q baseband signal 8004 to generate a combined harmonically rich signal 8011. The harmonically rich signal 8011 includes multiple harmonics images, where each image contains the baseband information in the I signal 8002 and the Q signal 8004. The optional bandpass filter 8012 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or subset of harmonics) from the harmonically rich signal 8011 for transmission. The optional amplifier 8014 may be

1744.0630003

5

included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, to generate the IQ output signal 8016.

- 87-

The IQ modulator 8001 includes two shunt balanced modulators 7901 from FIG. 79A, and a 90 degree signal combiner 8010 as shown. The operation of the IQ modulator 8001 is described in reference to the flowchart 8800 (FIG. 88), as follows. The order of the steps in flowchart 8800 is not limiting.

In step 8802, the balanced modulator 8001 receives the I baseband signal 8002 and the Q baseband signal 8004.

In step 8804, the balanced modulator 7901a differentially shunts the I baseband signal 8002 to ground according the control signals 7123 and 7127, to generate a harmonically rich signal 8006. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916a and 7922a alternately shunt the I baseband signal 8002 and an inverted version of the I baseband signal 8002 to ground according to the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. The operation of the balanced modulator 7901 and the generation of harmonically rich signals was fully described above and is illustrated in FIGs. 79A-C, to which the reader is referred for further details. As such, the harmonically rich signal 8006 contains multiple harmonic images of the I baseband information as described above.

In step 8806, the balanced modulator 7901b differentially shunts the Q baseband signal 8004 to ground according to control signals 7123 and 7127, to generate harmonically rich signal 8008. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916b and 7922b alternately shunt the Q baseband signal 8004 and an inverted version of the Q baseband signal 8004 to ground, according to the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. As such, the harmonically rich signal 8008 contains multiple harmonic images that contain the Q baseband information.

In step 8808, the 90 degree signal combiner 8010 combines the harmonically rich signals 8006 and 8008 to generate IQ harmonically rich signal 8011. This is further illustrated in FIGs. 81A-C. FIG. 81A depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 8006 having harmonic images 8102a-n. The harmonic images 8102 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 8102 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the I baseband

5

25

30

signal 8002. Likewise, FIG. 81B depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 8008 having harmonic images 8104a-n. The harmonic images 8104a-n also repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 8104 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the Q baseband signal 8004. FIG.81C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the IQ harmonically rich signal 8011 having images 8106a-n. Each image 8106 carries the I baseband information and the Q baseband information from the corresponding images 8102 and 8104, respectively, without substantially increasing the frequency bandwidth occupied by each image 8106. This can occur because the signal combiner 8010 phase shifts the Q signal 8008 by 90 degrees relative to the I signal 8006.

In step 8810, the optional filter 8012 may be included to select a harmonic of interest, as represented by the passband 8108 selecting the image 8106c in FIG. 81C.

In step 8812, the optional amplifier 8014 can be included to amplify the selected harmonic image 8106 prior to transmission.

In step 8814, the selected harmonic (or harmonics) is transmitted over a communications medium.

FIG. 82 illustrates a transmitter 8200 that is another embodiment for an IQ transmitter having a balanced configuration. Transmitter 8200 is similar to the transmitter 8000 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals instead of using a 90 degree signal combiner to combine the harmonically rich signals. More specifically, delays 8204a and 8204b delay the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7901b by 90 degrees relative the control signals for the I channel modulator 7901a. As a result, the Q modulator 7901b samples the Q baseband signal 8004 with a 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 8002 by the I channel modulator 7901a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal 8008 is phase shifted by 90 degrees relative to the I harmonically rich signal 8006. Since the phase shift is achieved using the control signals, an in-phase signal combiner 8206 combines the harmonically rich signal 8001.

1744.0630003

5

25

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 FIG.83 illustrates a transmitter 8300 that is similar to transmitter 8200 in FIG. 82. The difference being that the transmitter 8300 has a balanced modulator 8302 that utilizes a summing node 8304 to sum the I harmonically rich signal 8006 and the Q harmonically rich signal 8008 instead of the in-phase signal combiner 8206 that is used in the modulator 8202 of transmitter 8200. The 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is implemented by delaying the Q clock signals using 90 degree delays 8204, as shown.

- 89-

7.3.2.3 IQ Transmitters Configured for Carrier Insertion

The transmitters 7420 (FIG. 74) and 7608 (FIG. 76A) have a balanced configuration that substantially eliminates any DC offset and results in minimal carrier insertion in the IQ output signal 7418. Minimal carrier insertion is generally desired for most applications because the carrier signal carries no information and reduces the overall transmitter efficiency. However, some applications require the received signal to have sufficient carrier energy for the receiver to extract the carrier for coherent demodulation. In support thereof, FIG. 77 illustrates a transmitter 7702 to provide any necessary carrier insertion by implementing a DC offset between the two sets of sampling UFT modules.

Transmitter 7702 is similar to the transmitter 7420 with the exception that a modulator 7704 in transmitter 7702 is configured to accept two DC reference voltages so that the I channel modulator 7104a can be biased separately from the Q channel modulator 7104b. More specifically, modulator 7704 includes a terminal 7706 to accept a DC voltage reference 7707, and a terminal 7708 to accept a DC voltage reference 7709. Voltage 7707 biases the UFT modules 7124a and 7128a in the I channel modulator 7104a. Likewise, voltage 7709 biases the UFT modules 7124b and 7128b in the Q channel modulator 7104b. When voltage 7707 is different from voltage 7709, then a DC offset will appear between the I channel modulator 7104a and the Q channel modulator 7104b, which results in carrier insertion in the IQ harmonically rich signal 7412. The relative amplitude of the carrier frequency energy increases in proportion to the amount of DC offset.

Page 93 of 1284

20

25

FIG. 78 illustrates a transmitter 7802 that is a second embodiment of an IQ transmitter having two DC terminals to cause DC offset, and therefore carrier insertion. Transmitter 7802 is similar to transmitter 7702 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals, similar to that done in transmitter 7608. More specifically, delays 7804a and 7804b phase shift the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7104b relative to those of the I channel modulator 7104a. As a result, the Q modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 with 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 7402 by the I channel modulator 7104a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal 7411b is phase shifted by 90 degrees relative to the I harmonically rich signal 7411a, which are combined by the in-phase combiner 7806.

7.4 Transceiver Embodiments

Referring to FIG. 39, in embodiments the receiver 3906, transmitter 3910, and LNA/PA 3904 are configured as a transceiver, such as but not limited to transceiver 9100, that is shown in FIG. 91.

Referring to FIG. 91, the transceiver 9100 includes a diplexer 9108, the IQ receiver 7000, and the IQ transmitter 8000. Transceiver 9100 up-converts an I baseband signal 9114 and a Q baseband signal 9116 using the IQ transmitter 8000 (FIG. 80) to generate an IQ RF output signal 9106. A detailed description of the IQ transmitter 8000 is included for example in section 7.3.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further details. Additionally, the transceiver 9100 also down-converts a received RF signal 9104 using the IQ Receiver 7000, resulting in I baseband output signal 9110 and a Q baseband output signal 9112. A detailed description of the IQ receiver 7000 is included in section 7.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further 9100 also down-converts a received RF signal 9104 output signal 9112. A detailed description of the IQ receiver 7000 is included in section 7.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further 9100 also 9110 and a Q baseband 9110 and 9110 and a Q baseband 9110 and 9110

1744.0630003

Page 94 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

7.5 Demodulator/Modulator Facilitation Module

An example demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 is shown in FIGS. 47 and 48. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 49A and 49B.

An alternate example demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 is shown in FIGS. 50 and 51. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 52A and 52B.

FIG. 52C illustrates an exemplary demodulator/modulator facilitation module 5201. Facilitation module 5201 includes the following: de-spread module 5204, spread module 5206, de-modulator 5210, and modulator 5212.

For receive, the de-spread module 5204 de-spreads received spread signals 3926 and 3928 using a spreading code 5202. Separate spreading codes can be used for the I and Q channels as will be understood by those skilled in the arts. The demodulator 5210 uses a signal 5208 to demodulate the de-spread received signals from the de-spread module 5204, to generate the I baseband signal 3930a and the Q baseband signal 3932a.

For transmit, the modulator 5212 modulates the I baseband signal 3930b and the Q baseband signal 3932b using a modulation signal 5208. The resulting modulated signals are then spread by the spread module 5206, to generate I spread signal 3942 and Q spread signal 3944.

In embodiments, the modulation scheme that is utilized is differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK) or differential quadrature phase shift keying (DQPSK), and is compliant with the various versions of IEEE 802.11. Other modulation schemes could be utilized besides DBPSK or DQPSK, as will understood by those skilled in arts based on the discussion herein.

In embodiments, the spreading code 5202 is a Barker spreading code, and is compliant with the various versions of IEEE 802.11. More specifically, in embodiments, an 11-bit Barker word is utilized for spreading/de-spreading. Other spreading codes could be utilized as will be understood by those skilled in the arts based on the discussion herein.

1744.0630003

Page 95 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

7.6 MAC Interface

An example MAC interface 3914 is shown in FIG. 45. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 46A and 46B.

In embodiments, the MAC 3918 and MAC interface 3914 supply the functionality required to provide a reliable delivery mechanism for user data over noisy, and unreliable wireless media. This is done this while also providing advanced LAN services, equal to or beyond those of existing wired LANs.

The first functionality of the MAC is to provide a reliable data delivery service to users of the MAC. Through a frame exchange protocol at the MAC level, the MAC significantly improves on the reliability of data delivery services over wireless media, as compared to earlier WLANs. More specifically, the MAC implements a frame exchange protocol to allow the source of a frame to determine when the frame has been successfully received at the destination. This frame exchange protocol adds some overhead beyond that of other MAC protocols, like IEEE 802.3, because it is not sufficient to simply transmit a frame and expect that the destination has received it correctly on the wireless media. In addition, it cannot be expected that every station in the WLAN is able to communicate with every other station in the WLAN. If the source does not receive this acknowledgment, then the source will attempt to transmit the frame again. This retransmission of frame by the source effectively reduces the effective error rate of the medium at the cost of additional bandwidth consumption.

The minimal MAC frame exchange protocol consists of two frames, a frame sent from the source to the destination and an acknowledgment from the destination that the frame was received correctly. The frame and its acknowledgment are an atomic unit of the MAC protocol. As such, they cannot be interrupted by the transmission from any other station. Additionally, a second set of frames may be added to the minimal MAC frame exchange. The two added frames are a request to send frame and a clear to send frame. The source sends a request to send to the destination. The destination returns a clear to send to the source. Each of these frames contains information that allows other stations receiving them to be notified of the upcoming frame transmission, and therefore to delay

1744.0630003

20

25

any transmission their own. The request to send and clear frames serve to announce to all stations in the neighborhood of both the source and the destination about the pending transmission from the source to the destination. When the source receives the clear to send from the destination, the real frame that the source wants delivered to the destination is sent. If the frame is correctly received at the destination, then the destination will return an acknowledgment. completing the frame exchange protocol. While this four way frame exchange protocol is a required function of the MAC, it may be disabled by an attribute in the management information base.

The second functionality of the MAC is to fairly control access to the shared wireless medium. It performs this function through two different access mechanisms: the basic access mechanism, call the distribution coordination system function, and a centrally controlled access mechanism, called the point coordination function.

The basic access mechanism is a carrier sense multiple access with collision avoidance (CSMA/CA) with binary exponential backoff. This access mechanism is similar to that used for IEEE 802.3, with some variations. CSMA/CA is a "listen before talk" (LBT) access mechanism. In this type of access mechanism, a station will listen to the medium before beginning a transmission. If the medium is already carrying a transmission, then the station that listening will not begin its own transmission. More specifically, if a listening station detects an existing transmission in progress, the listening station enters a transmit deferral period determined by the binary exponential backoff algorithm. The binary exponential backoff mechanism chooses a random number which represents the amount of time that must elapse while there are not any transmission. In other words, the medium is idle before the listening station may attempt to begin its transmission again. The MAC may also implement a network allocation vector (NAV). The NAV is the value that indicates to a station that amount of time that remains before a medium becomes available. The NAV is kept current through duration values that are transmitted in all frames. By examining the NAV, a station may avoid transmitting, even when the medium does not appear to be carrying a transmission in the physical sense.

The centrally controlled access mechanism uses a poll and response protocol to eliminate the possibility of contention for the medium. This access mechanism is called

25

5

10

In the part of the

the point coordination function (PCF). A point coordinator (PC) controls the PCF. The PC is always located in an AP. Generally, the PCF operates by stations requesting that the PC register them on a polling list, and the PC then regularly polls the stations for traffic while also delivering traffic to the stations. With proper planning, the PCF is able to deliver near isochronous service to the stations on the polling list.

The third function of the MAC is to protect the data that it delivers. Because it is difficult to contain wireless WLAN signals to a particular physical area, the MAC provides a privacy service, called Wired Equivalent Privacy (WEP), which encrypts the data sent over the wireless medium. The level of encryption chosen approximates the level of protection data might have on a wireless LAN in a building with controlled access that prevents physically connecting to the LAN without authorization.

7.7 Control Signal Generator - Synthesizer

In an embodiment, the control signal generator 3908 is preferably implemented using a synthesizer. An example synthesizer is shown in FIG. 55. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 56A and 56B.

7.8 LNA/PA

An example LNA/PA 3904 is shown in FIGS. 64 and 65. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIG. 66.

Additionally, FIG. 93 illustrates a LNA/PA module 9301 that is another embodiment of the LNA/PA 3904. LNA/PA module 9301 includes a switch 9302, a LNA 9304, and a PA 9306. The switch 9302 connects either the LNA 9304 or the PA 9306 to the antenna 3903, as shown. The switch 9302 can be controlled by an on -board processor that is not shown.

1744.0630003

5

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

8.0 802.11 Physical Layer Configurations

The 802.11 WLAN standard specifies two RF physical layers: frequency hopped spread spectrum (FHSS) and direct sequence spread spectrum (DSSS). The invention is not limited to these specific examples. Both DSSS and FHSS support 1 Mbps and 2 Mbps data rates and operate in the 2.400-2.835 GHz band for wireless communications in accordance to FCC part 15 and ESTI-300 rules. Additionally, 802.11 has added an 11 Mbps standard that operates at 5 GHz and utilizes OFDM modulation.

- 95-

The DSSS configuration supports the 1 MBPS data rate utilizing differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK) modulation, and supports 2 MBPS utilizing differential quadrature phase shift keying modulation. In embodiments, an 11-bit Barker word is used as the spreading sequence that is utilized by the stations in the 802.11 network. A Barker word has a relatively short sequence, and is known to have very good correlation properties, and includes the following sequence: +1, -1, +1, +1, -1, +1, +1, -1, -1, -1. The Barker word used for 802.11 is not to be confused with the spreading codes used for code division multiple access (CDMA) and global positioning system (GPS). CDMA and GPS use orthogonal spreading codes, which allow multiple users to operate on the same channel frequency. Generally, CDMA codes have longer sequences and have richer correlation properties.

During transmission, the 11-bit barker word is exclusive-ored (EX-OR) with each of the information bits using a modulo-2 adder, as illustrated by modulo-2 adder 9202 in FIG. 92 . Referring to FIG. 92, the11-bit (at 11 MBPS) Barker word is applied to a modulo-2 adder together with each one (at 1 MBPS) of the information bits (in the PPDU data). The Ex-OR function combines both signals by performing a modulo-2 addition of each information bit with each Barker bit (or chip). The output of the modulo-2 adder results in a signal with a data rate that is 10x higher than the information rate. The result in the frequency domain signal is a signal that is spread over a wider bandwidth at a reduced RF power level. At the receiver, the DSSS signal is convolved with an 11-bit Barker word and correlated. As shown in FIG. 92, the correlation recovers the information bits at the transmitted information rate, and the undesired interfering in-band

1744.0630003

signals are spread out-of-band. The spreading and despreading of narrowband to wideband signal is commonly referred to as processing gain and is measured in decibels (dB). Processing gain is the ratio of DSSS signal rate information rate. In embodiments, the minimum requirement for processing gain is 10 dB.

The second RF physical layer that is specified by the IEEE 802.11 standard is frequency hopping spread spectrum (FHSS). A set of hop sequences is defined in IEEE 802.11 for use in the 2.4 GHz frequency band. The channels are evenly spaced across the band over a span of 83.5 MHz. During the development of IEEE 802.11, the hop sequences listed in the standard were pre-approved for operation in North America, Europe, and Japan. In North America and Europe (excluding Spain and France), the required number of hop channels is 79. The number of hopped channels for Spain and France is 23 and 35, respectively. In Japan, the required number of hopped channels is 23. The hopped center channels are spaced uniformly across the 2.4 GHz frequency band occupying a bandwidth of 1MHz. In North America and Europe (excluding Spain and France), the hopped channels operate from 2.402 GHz to 2.480 GHz. In Japan, the hopped channels operate from 2.447 GHz to 2.473 GHz. The modulation scheme called out for FHSS by 802.11 is 2-level Gaussian Phase Shift Keying (GFSK) for the 1 MBps data rate, and 4-level GFSK for the 2 MBps data rate.

In addition to DSSS and FHSS RF layer standards, the IEEE 802.11 Executive Committee approved two projects for higher rate physical layer extensions. The first extension, IEEE 802.11a defines requirements for a physical layer operating in the 5.0 GHz frequency band, and data rates ranging from 6 MBps to 54 MBps. This 802.11a draft standard is based on Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM) and uses 48 carriers as a phase reference (so coherent), with 20 MHZ spacing between the channels. The second extension, IEEE 802.11b, defines a set of physical layer specifications operating in the 2.4 GHz ISM frequency band. This 802.11b utilizes complementary code keying (CCK), and extends the data rate up to 5.5 Mbps and 11 Mbps.

The transmitter and receiver circuits described herein can be operated in all of the WLAN physical layer embodiments described herein, including the DSSS and FHSS embodiments described herein. However, the present invention is not limited to being

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 100 of 1284

operated in WLAN physical layer embodiments that were described herein, as the invention could be configured in other physical layer embodiments.

Figure 94 illustrates a block diagram of an IEEE 802.11 DSSS radio transceiver 9400 using UFT Zero IF technology. DSSS transceiver 9400 includes: antenna 9402, switch 9404, amplifiers 9406 and 9408, transceivers 9410, baseband processor 9412, MAC 9414, bus interface unit 9416, and PCMCIA connector 9418. The DSSS transceiver 9400 includes an IQ receiver 7000 and an IQ transmitter 8000, which are described herein. UFT technology interfaces directly to the baseband processor 9412 of the physical layer. In the receive path, the IQ receiver 7000 transforms a 2.4GHz RF signal-of-interest into I/Q analog baseband signals in a single step and passes the signals to the baseband processor 9412, where the baseband processor is then responsible for de-spreading and demodulating the signal. In embodiments, the IQ receiver 7000 includes all of the circuitry necessary for accommodating AGC, baseband filtering and baseband amplification. In the transmit path, the transmitter 8000 transforms the I/Q analog baseband signals to a 2.4GHz RF carrier directly in a single step. The signal conversion clock is derived from a single synthesized local oscillator (LO) 9420. The selection of the clock frequency is determined by choosing a sub-harmonic of the carrier frequency. For example, a 5th harmonic of 490 MHZ was used, which corresponds to a RF channel frequency of 2.450GHz. Using UFT technology simplifies the requirements and complexity of the synthesizer design.

9. Appendix

The attached Appendix contained in FIGS. 95A-C, 96-161, which forms part of this patent application, includes schematics of an integrated circuit (IC) implementation example of the present invention. This example embodiment is provided solely for illustrative purposes, and is not limiting. Other embodiments will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings herein. FIG. 95A illustrates a schematic for a WLAN modulator/demodulator IC according to embodiments of the invention. FIGs. 95B and 95C illustrate an expanded view of the circuit in FIG. 95A. FIGs. 96-161

1744.0630003

25

further illustrate detailed circuit schematics of the WLAN modulator/demodulator integrated circuit.

10. Conclusions

Example implementations of the systems and components of the invention have been described herein. As noted elsewhere, these example implementations have been described for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Other implementation embodiments are possible and covered by the invention, such as but not limited to software and software/hardware implementations of the systems and components of the invention. Such implementation embodiments will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

While various application embodiments of the present invention have been described above, it should be understood that they have been presented by way of example only, and not limitation. Thus, the breadth and scope of the present invention should not be limited by any of the above-described exemplary embodiments, but should be defined only in accordance with the following claims and their equivalents.

5

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 99--

What Is Claimed Is:

| 1 | 1. A wireless modem apparatus, comprising: |
|------------|--|
| 2 | a balanced transmitter for up-converting a baseband signal, including, |
| 3 | an inverter, to receive said baseband signal and generate an inverted |
| 4 | baseband signal; |
| 5 | a first controlled switch, coupled to a non-inverting output of said inverter, |
| 6 | said first controlled switch to sample said baseband signal according to a first control |
| 7 | signal, resulting in a first harmonically rich signal; |
| 8 | a second controlled switch, coupled to an inverting output of said inverter, |
| D 9 | said second controlled switch to sample said inverted baseband signal according to a |
| []10 | second control signal, resulting in a second harmonically rich signal; and |
| 11 | a combiner, coupled to an output of said first controlled switch and an |
| 12 | output of said second controlled switch, said combiner to combine said first harmonically |
| 13 | rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal, resulting in a third harmonically rich |
| -14 | signal. |
| | |
| 1 | 2. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said second control signal is phase shifted with |
| 2 | respect to said first control signal. |
| | |
| 1 | 3. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said second control signal is phase shifted by |
| 2 | 180 degrees with respect to said first control signal. |
| | |
| 1 | 4. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said first control signal and said second control |
| 2 | signal each comprise a plurality of pulses having an associated pulse width T_A that |
| 3 | operates to improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic image in said harmonically rich |
| 4 | signal. |

- 100-

5. The apparatus of claim 4, wherein said pulse width T_A is approximately $\frac{1}{2}$ of a period of said desired harmonic.

6. The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising a filter attached to an output of said combiner, wherein said filter selects a desired harmonic from said third harmonically rich signal.

7.

1

2

1

2

3

1

2

3

4

5

46 7 8

1

2

3

1

2

3

4

The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising:

a balanced receiver, coupled to said balanced modulator, said receiver including,

a first universal frequency down-conversion module to down-convert an input signal, wherein said first universal frequency down-conversion module downconverts said input signal according to a third control signal and outputs a first downconverted signal;

a second universal frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second universal frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a fourth control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and

a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal.

8. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said fourth control signal is delayed relative to said third control signal by .5 + n cycles of said input signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1.

9. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said first universal frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said third control signal, and said second universal frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said fourth control signal.

1744.0630003

Page 104 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 10. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said third and said fourth control signals each comprise a train of pulses having pulse widths that are established to improve energy transfer from said input signal to said first and said second down-converted signals, respectively.

11. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said train of pulses have a pulse width that is approximately a fraction of a period of said input signal.

12. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said train of pulses have pulse width that is approximately multiple periods and a fraction of a period of said input signal.

13. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said first and said second universal frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

14. The apparatus of claim 13, wherein said storage element comprises a capacitor that reduces a DC offset voltage in said first down-converted signal and said second down-converted signal.

15. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said subtractor module comprises a differential amplifier.

16. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising an antenna coupled to said balanced transmitter and said balanced receiver.

17. The apparatus of claim 16, further comprising a switch, said switch connecting either said transmitter or said receiver to said antenna.

18. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a baseband processor coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

1744.0630003

1

2

3

4

1 19. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a media access controller (MAC) 2 coupled to said transmitter and said receiver. 20. 1 The apparatus of claim 19, wherein said MAC comprises a means for controlling 2 accessing to a WLAN medium. 21. 1 The apparatus of claim 20, wherein said means for controlling includes carrier 2 sense multiple access with collision avoidance (CSMA/CA). 22. 1 The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a demodulator/modulator facilitation 2 1 1 2 3 module coupled to said transmitter and receiver. 23. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK). 24. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down-converted signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK). The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation 25. 1 2 module comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal. 1 26. The apparatus of claim 25, wherein said means for spreading comprises a means 2 for spreading said baseband signal using a Barker code. 27. 1 The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation 2 module comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal.

1744.0630003

Page 106 of 1284

1

2

28. The apparatus of claim 27, wherein said means for de-spreading comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal using a Barker code.

29. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said apparatus is an infrastructure device.

30. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said apparatus is a client device.

31. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said first controlled switch shunts said baseband signal to a reference potential according to said first control signal, and wherein said second controlled switch shunts said inverted baseband signal to said reference potential according to said second control signal.

32. A method of transmitting a baseband signal over a wireless LAN, comprising the steps of:

(1) spreading the baseband signal using a spreading code, resulting in a spread baseband signal; and

(2) differentially sampling the spread baseband signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal resulting in a plurality of harmonic images that are each representative of the baseband signal, wherein said first and second control signals have pulse widths that improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic image of said plurality of harmonics.

33. The method of claim 32, further comprising the step of:

3

4

(3) modulating the baseband signal using phase shift keying prior to step (1).

34. The method of claim 32, further comprising the steps of:

(3) determining availability of a WLAN medium; and

(4) transmitting said desired harmonic over said WLAN medium if said medium is available.

2

2

3

4

5

6

7

_ 8

9

10 1

23

2

1 2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

1

35. The method of claim 34, wherein step (3) comprises the step of determining availability of said WLAN medium using carrier sense multiple access (CSMA) protocol.

1

36. The method of claim 32, wherein said step (2) comprises the step of:

(a) converting said baseband signal into a differential baseband signal having a first differential baseband component and a second differential baseband component;

(b) sampling said first differential component according to said first control signal to generate a first harmonically rich signal, and sampling said second differential component according to said second control signal to generate a second harmonically rich signal, wherein said second control signal is phase shifted relative to said first control signal; and

(c) combining said first harmonically rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal to generate said harmonic images.

37. The method of claim 32, further comprising the step of:

(3) minimizing DC offset voltages between sampling modules during step (2), and thereby minimizing carrier insertion in said harmonic images.

38. The method of claim 32, wherein said pulse widths are approximately $\frac{1}{2}$ of a period of said desired harmonic.

39. In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising the steps of:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by .5 + n cycles of said received RF signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1;

de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a despread signal; and

de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal;
| 10 | wherein said first and said second control signals each comprise a train of pulses |
|----|---|
| 11 | having pulse widths that are established to improve energy transfer from said received RF |
| 12 | signal to said down-converted signal. |

40. The method of claim 39, wherein said pulse widths are approximately ½ of a
period of said received RF signal.

1744.0630003

Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations

Abstract

Frequency translation and applications of the same are described herein, including RF modem and wireless local area network (WLAN) applications. In embodiments, the WLAN invention includes an antenna, an LNA/PA module, a receiver, a transmitter, a control signal generator, a demodulation/modulation facilitation module, and a MAC interface. The WLAN receiver includes at least one universal frequency translation module that frequency down-converts a received EM signal. In embodiments, the UFT based receiver is configured in a multi-phase embodiment to reduce or eliminate re-radiation that is caused by DC offset. The WLAN transmitter includes at least one universal frequency translation for transmission over the wireless LAN. In embodiments, the UFT based transmitter is configured in a differential and multi-phase embodiment to reduce carrier insertion and spectral growth.

A278-54.wpd

and the second s

1744.0630003



FIG. IA

Page 111 of 1284

· • • • •

2



FI6. 1B

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 112 of 1284

iM



FIG. 1C

.

W

Page 113 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

, 113 01 1204





Page 114 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

WV



FIG. 2A

and the property of the proper

Page 115 of 1284

ιλΛ

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

. ..

-

-

(A) A second se second sec

- -

Page 116 of 1284

59) 1931

.

.....

Gorden Gorden Signal EEG. ZB

i

Ŷ

•

•

Port Z

•

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

208



FIG. 3

ŧ

.*

. 1

,

TCL & Hisense 9809-02.vsd/46. Ex. 1003



FIG. 4

Page 118 of 1284

TCL & PPPs&nst#7 Ex. 1003



1

.



۰.

FIG. 5

;

٩,

.

3

TCL & Hisepper 2.vsd/48 Ex. 1003

:



¥

 \frown .





••• . • • • •

•

. . .

TTTEL (cont)

. . .

;* •

> TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG bH

FIG. bT

Page 122 of 1284



FIG. 7

.

•

 \mathbb{M}

Page 123 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

· · ·



FIG.8

•

M

Page 124 of 1284





5

Page 125 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

M

Transceiver 1002 Transmitter 1004 1006 VFT Module Peceiver 1008 ٠. 1010 LFT Module

FIG. 10

 \mathbb{N}

Page 126 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.



FIG. II

· •.

M

Page 127 of 1284



FIG. 12

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

W

Page 128 of 1284

Unified Down-converting and Fifturing (UDF) module 1302 Frequency Down-conversion module______ 1304 [: Filtering WFT 1306 produle 1368

۰.

TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003

FIG. 13

then were start in the start and the start start and the start and the start and the start and start

W/

h0h1 and Filtering 1001 (UDF) mod subour Unitiel Down-Converting Soft nous feed

FI 6. 14

1506 Unified Down-converting and Filtering (UDF) modale 1504 1502 Down-tonverter

FIG. 15A

1510

9105 LOF

Down-converter FI6. 15B

1508









KDF 1528

module

Module NDF

N

the gen and and mer and and at an and the first line is and the first line is and the first and the first line and

Page 131 of 1284

1530 \rightarrow Amplifier

1532 MOF Modile

• ~

:

FIG. ISF

Page 132 of 1284

• •



)

FIG. 16

M

Page 133 of 1284





9809-02.vsd/1

M

Page 134 of 1284

· · ·

| 1 8 02 |
|---------------|
| (|
| - <u>L</u> |
| × |

| Time | t-1 (rising edge | | t-1 (rising edge | | t (rising edge of 6.) | | t (rising edge of φ_) | | t+1 (rising edge of ه.) | |
|------|---------------------|-------------|---------------------|-------------|-----------------------------|-------------|-----------------------------|---------------------|-----------------------------------|---|
| 1402 | | <u>1804</u> | VI _{t-1} | <u>1808</u> | VIt | <u>1816</u> | VIt | <u>1826</u> | VI _{t+1} | <u>1838</u> |
| 1904 | - | | Ví _{t-1} | <u>1810</u> | VI _{t-1} | <u>1818</u> | Vlt | <u>1828</u> | ∨í _t | <u>1840</u> |
| 1906 | VO _{t-1} | 1806 | VO _{t-1} | <u>1812</u> | VO _t | <u>1820</u> | VO _t · | <u>1930</u> | VO _{t+1} | <u>184</u> z |
| 1408 | - | | V0,-1 | <u>1814</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>1822</u> | VOt | <u>1832</u> - | VO ^t | <u>1844</u> |
| 1910 | - | <u>1807</u> | | | VO _{t-1} | <u>1824</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>18</u> 34 | VOt | <u>1846</u> |
| 1912 | | | | <u>1815</u> | | | VO _{t-1} | <u>1836</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>1848</u> |
| 1918 | | | | | | | - | | Vl _t - 0.1* 0.8* | <u>1850</u> VO _t - VO _{t-1} |

M

9809-02.vsc



Page 136 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

V V5



FIG. 20A

.

÷

The second secon

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



T-402 .214

1



M

Page 139 of 1284



Page 140 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

 \mathcal{M}



Page 141 of 1284



Page 142 of 1284



F<u>IG.</u> 23A

x

Page 143 of 1284

42-300 SULHERITTO ...




۰,

2





Page 147 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

 \mathcal{M}

v٧ FIG. RUS FIG. duc. A Mp アろ tude たみや 9 2202 FIFA 24106a (fi - fi) J406P 9012C FIFB くいよう 22100 .т. furc 24066 うしい 12210d (f_1, f_{r-1}) 5026 Frequency Frequency Non NU. S. A



and the second and the second se

Page 149 of 1284





1

Page 150 of 1284



FIG. 25

TCL & Hisense ⁹⁹⁰⁵⁻⁰² Ex. 1003





095322555.020400



TCL & Hisense^{9905-02.vsd/1} Ex. 1003



Heterodyne Implementation

FIG. 28



TCL & Hisense^{9905e02.vsd/3} Ex. 1003







Page 157 of 1284









FI6.33

Page 159 of 1284

TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003



Page 160 of 1284





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

--





FI6.38

.



and also also also and the set of the set of

36724 Spirter GD° 1001 Alceiver de Sylop Nuector Moculatur) HOOVA H Acobs Ø 3906 FLO WET Lonton, 3 cl 204 WED ILFT ,4602A Signal 3920A Untal THOOHA 2 HOOLG + 400AB I.3926 D 3928



and a second of the second sec

, 2 FIG.40

Page 164 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1



Page 165 of 1284

J.

١,

. .



T/R

FIG. 42

e .

a bart wate the set that had had been and the set of th





....

1

Receive Only

۰.

FI6.43



Transmit Only

ł

FIG. 44

۰.

FIG. 45



| | PARK VISION PCMCIA CONTROLLER BOM | | | | | | | |
|-------------------|-----------------------------------|-------------|-------------------------------|---|----------------------|-----------------------|--|--|
| | Item | Quantity | Reference | Part Description | Part Number | Manufacturer | | |
| | 1 | 1 | C123 | 10uF CAP 6032, | TAJT106K010R | Kemet | | |
| <i>*</i> . | | | | Tantalum,20% | | | | |
| | 2 | 3 | C263, C273, C275, C282 | 4.7uF CAP | T491A475M006AS | Kemet | | |
| | | | | 6032,Tantalum,20% | | | | |
| | 3 | 25 | C120, C125, C126, C127, | 0.1uF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39X7R104K050AD | Murata | | |
| | | | C128, C136, C137, C138, | | | | | |
| • • | | | C139, C140, C141, C142, | | | | | |
| | | | C143, C144, C145, C147, | | | | | |
| | | | C148, C149, C264, C272, | | | | | |
| | | | C274, C279, C280, C281, | | | | | |
| | | | C283 | | | | | |
| | 4 | 3 | C146, C269, C276 | .01uF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39X7R103K050AD | Murata | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | 5 | 5 | C124, C132, C133, C271, | 100pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG101K050AD | Murata | | |
| | | | C278 | | | | | |
| | 6 | 1 | C129 | 47pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG470J100AD | Murata | | |
| | 7 | 2 | C270, C277 | 27pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG270K050AD | Murata | | |
| | 8 | 1 | C130 | 22pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG220K050AD | Murata | | |
| | 9 | 1 | C131 | 10pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG100D050AD | Murata | | |
| | 10 | 1 | DS1 | LED, Green | 597-3311-420 | Dialight | | |
| | 11 | 1 | DS2 | LED Yellow | 597-3401-420 | Dialight | | |
| | 12 | 1 | DS3 | LED Red | 597-3111-420 | Dialight | | |
| 1 | 13 | 6 | JP12, JP13, JP14, JP15, JP16, | Connector HEADER 2Pin | 2MS-19-33-01 | Specialty Electronics | | |
| 4 | | | JP17 | | | | | |
| the second second | 14 | 1 | JP11 | Connector HEADER 4Pin | 100/VH/TM1SQ/W.100/4 | BLKCON | | |
| A CONTRACTOR | 15 | 7 | J16, J20, J21, J22, J23, J24, | Connector 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Huber/Shuner | | |
| | λ. | | J25 | | | | | |
| | 16 | 1 | J18 | Connector Header10 | TMS-110-01-G-S | samtec | | |
| 1 | 17 | 1 | J19 | Connector with Ejector | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | samtec | | |
| { | 18 | 1 | P1 | Connector 34X2PCMCIA | DICMJ-68S-SPC-M08 | ITT Canon | | |
| man | 19 | 7 | L59, L60, L61, L63, L64, L65, | Ferrite Bead | BLM11A121S | Murata | | |
| | 20 | | 200 | | | | | |
| • | 20 | 1 | R112 | 10M. Resistor, 0603, 5% | | | | |
| | 22 | 1 | R114 | 390K. Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ394V' | Panasonic | | |
| | 23 | 1 | R105 | 100K. Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ104V | Panasonic | | |
| | 24 | 4 | R106, R107, R108, R111 | 15K. Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ153V | Panasonic | | |
| | 25 | 1 | R116 | 9.1K. Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ912V | Panasonic | | |
| | 26 | 1 | R115 | 8.2K. Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ822V | Panasonic | | |
| | 27 | 1 | R113 | 3.9K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ392V | Panasonic | | |
| | 28 | 1 | R101 | 750, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ751V | Panasonic | | |
| | 29 | 1 | R110 | 560, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ561V | Panasonic | | |
| ·Page | 1570 of 128 | 84 2 | R99. R100 | 330. Resistor: 0603: 7 14 | ERJ+3GSYJ331V | Panasonic | | |
| 0- | ~~ | - | | the same same same time to the same same same | D man and | | | |

.^{..}

.

FI6.46A

| 31 | 1 | R119 | 50, Resistor, 0603, F | ERJ-3GSYJ500V | Panasonic |
|------------|---|-------------------------|-------------------------|-------------------------|------------|
| 32 | 2 | R128, R129 | 10 , Resistor, 0603, 5. | ERJ-3GSYJ100V | Panasonic |
| 3 3 | 8 | R102, R103, R104, R109, | 0, Resistor, 0603, 5% | RM732Z1J000ZT ERJ | KOA |
| | | R117, R118, R120, R127 | | 3GSYJ000V | Panasonic |
| 34 | 6 | R121, R122, R123, R124, | TBD, Resistor, 0603, 5% | R | Panasonic |
| | | R125, R126 | | | |
| 35 | 1 | U10 | SRAM | KM62256DLTG-5L | Samsung |
| | | | | M5M5256CVP-55LL | Mitsubushi |
| 36 | 1 | U12 | MAC | AM79C930 | AMD |
| 37 | 1 | U13 | Baseband Processor | HFA3842 A1 | Harris |
| 38 | 1 | U14 | FLASH RAM | AM29F010-55EC | AMD |
| 39 | 1 | U15 | 32 KHz Crystal | CX-6V-SM2-32.768KHz C/I | Statek |
| 40 | 2 | U45 | Bus Buffer | DS3862 | National |
| 41 | 1 | U48 | Regulator 3.5 V | TK11235BMC | ΤΟΚΟ |
| 42 | 1 | U49 | 22MHz Oscillator | FOX F3346-22MHz | FOX |
| 43 | 1 | U50 | 2 Volt Refference | TK11220BMC | токо |
| 44 | 1 | U51 | 40MHz Oscillator | CXO-M-10N-40MHz A/I | Statek |

.

1

Page 171 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

۰.





Page 173 of 1284

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|---------------|----------|---------------------------|------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | 1 | | 1 | | |
| 1 | 4 | C3,C52,C108,C110 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 26 | C51,C54,C57,C58,C60,C61, | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | | C67,C68,C69,C77,C79,C80, | 1 | | |
| | 1 | C81,C83,C89,C90,C91,C111, | | | |
| | 1 | C112,C113,C114,C115,C116, | | | 1 |
| | | C117,C118,C119 | | | 1 |
| 3 | 1 | C55 | DNP | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 4 | 8 | C56,C59,C78,C82,C99,C101, | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | Murata |
| | | C103,C104 | | | _ |
| 5 | 8 | C62,C63,C66,C73,C84,C85, | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| | | C88,C95 | | | |
| 6 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | Murata |
| 7 🗂 | 2 | C65,C87 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | Murata |
| 8 🟥 | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | Murata |
| 9 🗊 | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| 10 | 2 | C72,C94 | DNP | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 111 | 2 | C74,C96 | 82pF | GRM39COG820J050 | Murata |
| 201 | 2 | C100,C106 | DNP | DNP | Murata |
| <u>13 III</u> | 2 | C105,C102 | 1000pF | GRM39COG102K050 | Murata |
| 14 | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | Motorola |
| 15 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | Motorola |
| 16 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | FTSH-107-02-L-D | Samtec |
| 17 | 9 | J1,J3,J5,J7,J9,J10,J11, | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 1276 | | J12,J13 | | | |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 19 | 2 | L23,L28 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | Murata |
| 20 🚞 | 2 | L29,L24 | 1uH | LQG21N1R0K10 | Murata |
| 21 *** | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | Murata |
| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | Murata _ |
| 23 | 2 | L32,L27 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | Murata |
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | Calogic |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | Philips |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | Calogic |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR520 | Philips |
| 28 | 4 | R19,R20,R21,R83 | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | 33K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | | R63,R74 | | | |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | Panasonic |
| 31 | 6 | R25,R28,R47,R54,R59,R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 4 | R29,R30,R55,R56 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | Panasonic |
| 1 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | 4 | R35,R46,R64,R75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | Panasonic |

FIG. 49A

Page 174 of 1284

| 36 | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | Panasonic |
|----|---|---------------------------|--------------|-------------|------------------------|
| 7 | 6 | R37,R44,R66,R73,R171, | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | Panasonic |
| í | 1 | R173 | | | |
| 38 | 6 | R40,R68,R78,R79,R80,R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 | ERJ3GSYJ620 | Panasonic |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF1620 | Panasonic |
| 41 | 2 | R77,R48 | DNP | ERJ3GSYJ330 | Panasonic |
| 42 | 4 | R81,R82,R85,R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 43 | 1 | R84 | 909 | ERJ3EKF9090 | Panasonic |
| 44 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EKF1502 | Panasonic |
| 45 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| 46 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | Panasonic |
| 47 | 6 | R164,R165,R166,R167,R168, | TBD | | Panasonic |
| | 1 | R169 | | | |
| 48 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | Panasonic |
| 49 | 6 | TP1,TP2,TP3,TP4,TP5,TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
| 50 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | NC7S04M5 | National Semiconductor |
| 51 | 1 | Ū7 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | Analog Devices |
| 52 | 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 53 | 1 | Ū9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | Analog Devices |
| 54 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235BM | Toko |

ł

Page 175 of 1284

8500.541,003 V13.01

Bageis B FIG. 493

.



Page 176 of 1284

Ξ.



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 177 of 1284

Bill Of Materials

| ftem | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|---------------------------------------|----------|---------------------------|------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | 1 | | | | |
| 1 | 3 | C3,C52,C55 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 26 | C51.C54.C57.C58.C60,C61 | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | 1 | C67,C68,C69,C77,C79,C80, | | | |
| | ·· · | C81.C83.C89.C90.C91.C111. | | | |
| | ł | C112.C113.C114.C115.C116. | | | |
| | 1 | C117.C118.C119 | | | |
| 3 | 8 | C56.C59.C78.C82.C99.C101. | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | Murata |
| - | | C103.C104 | | | |
| 4 | 10 | C62,C63,C66,C72,C73,C84, | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| | | C85,C88,C94,C95 | - | | |
| 5 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | Murata |
| 6 | 2 | C87,C65 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | Murata |
| 7 | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | Murata |
| 8 💷 | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| 9 | 2 | C96,C74 | 82pF | GRM39COG820J050 | Murata |
| 10 | 5 | C100,C102,C105,C106,C107 | 100pF | GRM39COG101K050 | Murata |
| 14U | 1 | C108 | 1uF | | |
| | 1. | C110 | 4.7uF | | |
| 13 | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | Motorola |
| 14 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | Motorola |
| 15 | 2 | JP2,JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | | |
| 16 | 6 | J1,J3,J5,J7,J10,J11 | 82MMCX | 142-0701-231 | Johnson |
| 17 | 1 | J9 | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 19 | 2 | L28,L23 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | Murata |
| 20 | 2 | L24,L29 | 1uH | LQG21N1R0K10 | Murata |
| 21 | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | Murata |
| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | Murata |
| 23 | 2 | L27,L32 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | Murata |
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | Calogic - |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | Philips |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | Calogic |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR505 | Philips |
| 28 | 5 | R19,R20,R21,R171,R173 | 0 | | |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | 33K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | | R63,R74 | | | - |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | Panasonic |
| 31 | 6 | R25,R28,R47,R54,R59,R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 4 | R29,R30,R55,R56 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 4 | R35,R46,R64,R75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | Panasonic |
| | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | Panasonic |

- --

- -

FIG.SZA

·

Page 178 of 1284

| | 1 - | ······································ | | | 10 |
|-----|-----|--|--------------|-------------|------------------------|
| 137 | 2 | R66,R37 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | Panasonic |
| 8 | 6 | R40,R68,R78,R79,R80,R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 | ERJ3GSYJ620 | Panasonic |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF6810 | Panasonic |
| 41 | 2 | R44,R73 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 42 | 2 | R77,R48 | 33 | ERJ3GSYJ330 | Panasonic |
| 43 | 4 | R81,R82,R85,R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 44 | 1 | R83 | 0 | ERJGSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 45 | 1 | R84 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 46 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EKF1502 | Panasonic |
| 47 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| 48 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | Panasonic |
| 49 | 6 | R164,R165,R166,R167,R168, | TBD | | |
| | | R169 | | | |
| 50 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | |
| 51 | 6 | TP1, TP2, TP3, TP4, TP5, TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
| 52 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | | National Semiconductor |
| 53 | 1 | Ū7 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | Analog Devices |
| 54 | 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 55 | 1 | U9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | Analog Devices |
| 56 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235AMTL | Toko |

and the part and the part of t

FIG. 52B

Ð Ð H AL Н 9265 3928 3914 Det 4025 ~ 5202 orcad Ğ 2200 2025 \wedge 5201 De-modulator (e.g. Bask, QPSK) e.g, BISK, QRK) ê Z 012.5. 5212 ~ 5208 2 5.208 37326 3732b 3930a. 39306 Ч ↓ Ð Ч Ð

٦

FIG. 52.C

1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 3912

Page 180 of 1284

and the state of t
FIG.53



Page1

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|------|----------|-------------------------|---------------|-----------------|----------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 10 | C/R7,C/R15,C16,C17,C18, | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | 1 | C19,C21,C22,C23,C24 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C1,C3,C6,C8,C9,C12 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | Murata |
| 3 | 3 | C2,C4,C11 | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | Murata |
| 4 | 2 | C5,C15 | 47pF | GRM39COG470J050 | Murata |
| 5 | 2 | C10,C7 | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | Murata |
| 6 | 1 | C13 | 100pF | GRM39X7R101J050 | Murata |
| 7 | 1 | C14 | 3pF | GRM40COG030B50V | Murata |
| 8 | 2 | C20,C25 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 9 | 1 | JP1 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 10 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-402 | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 11 | 4 | J1,J2,J3,J4 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 12 | 2 | L3,L1 | DNP | L | ТОКО |
| 13 | 2 | L4,L2 | 4.7nH | LL1608-F4N7K | ΤΟΚΟ |
| 14 | 1 | L5 | 15nH | LL2012FH15NJ | ТОКО |
| 15 | 1 | L6 | DNP | DNP | токо |
| 16 | 2 | Q1,Q2 | BFR520 | BFR520 | Philips |
| 17 | 2 | R1,R3 | 2K | ERJ3GSYJ202 | Panasonic |
| 18 | 1 | R2 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | Panasonic |
| 19 | 2 | R4,R12 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 20 | 6 | R5,R6,R8,R13,R14,R16 | 33.2K | ERJ3EKF3322 | Panasonic |
| 21 | 2 | R9,R17 | DNP | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 22 | 2 | R10,R18 | 249 | ERJ3EKF2490 | Panasonic |
| 23 | 2 | R11,R19 | 10 | ERJ3GSYJ100 | Panasonic |
| 24 | 1 | U1 | D2D_V4 | D2D_V4 | Parker Vision |
| 25 | 1 | U2 | 1X603 | 1X603 | Anaren |
| 26 | 1 | U3 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | Analog Devices |
| 27 | , | | 2 \ | | |

per jet we he a lit

21

BARED

37 8500

TB500. 641.001 VO3.00

FI6.54

Page 182 of 1284



| - | | | | | | | |
|----------|--------------|-------------------|--|-----------------|----------------------|-----|----------|
| | | | | | | | |
| _ | | | | | | | |
| _ | | | | | | | |
| _ | | | alangan series yang yang banda kalang kanang series i pangan yang panga kanang saka kalan kanang saka series s | | | | |
| | | | | | | | _ |
| _ | | Ded Muscher | | | | | |
| - | Manufacturer | | Description | Part Freed | Reference | Qty | tem |
| _ | Siemens | BBY51-E6327 | Diode, Varactor | BBY51-E6327 | CR1 | 1 | |
| | Murata | GRM39COG101K050 | Capacitor, ceramic, 100pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | 100pF | C1,C3,C5,C7,C9,C10 | 6 | 2 |
| | Murata | GRM39X7R104K016AD | Capacitor, ceramic, .1uF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | 0.1uF | C29,C2 | 2 | <u> </u> |
| | | GRM39X/R103K050 | Capacitor, ceramic, .010F, 10%, X/R, 0603 | 1.01uF | C4,C8,C17 | 3 | |
| | | GRM39COG221J025 | Capacitor, ceramic, 220pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | 220pF | <u>C6</u> | 1 | <u>}</u> |
| | Murata | IGRM39COG3R3B100V | Capacitor, ceramic, 3.3pF, 5% , COG, 0603 | 3.3pF | C11 | 1 | 3 |
| | Murata | IGRM39COG6R8C100V | Capacitor, ceramic, 6.8pF, +/25pF, COG, 0603 | 6.8pF | C12 | 1 | / |
| | Murata | GRM39X7R102K016 | Capacitor, ceramic, 1000pF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | 1000pF | C13,C35,C36,C37 | 4 | 3 |
| | Murala | GRM39X7R152K016 | Capacitor, ceramic, 1500pF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | 1500pF | C14 | 1 |) |
| <u>+</u> | Murata 🔫 | GRM39COC150J050 | Capacitor, ceramic, 12pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | 12pF | C15 | 1 | 10 |
| | Murata | GRM39X7R472K016 | Capacitor, ceramic, 4700pF, 10%, 0603 | 4700pF | C16 | 1 | 11 |
| | Murata | GRM36COG220K050 | Capacitor, ceramic, 22pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | 22pF | C20,C18 | 2 | 12 |
| | Murata | | Capacitor, ceramic, , , , 0603 | DNP | C22,C32,C33,C34 | 4 | 13 |
| | Kemet | T491A475K006AS | Capacitor, tantalum, 4.7uF, 10%, 3216 | 4.7uF | C23,C24,C27 | 3 | 14 |
| | Panasonic | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | 0 ohm | R16,C31, R17 | 23 | 15 |
| | Samtec | FTSH-110-02-F-D | Header, dual row 10x2, .050x.050 | FTSH-110-02-F-D | JP1 | 1 | 16 |
| | Samtec | FTSH-105-02-F-D | Header, dual row 5x2, .050x.050 | FTSH-105-02-F-D | JP2 | 1 | 7 |
| | Berg | TSW-104-08-T-S | Header, single row 4 pin, .100" | TSW-104-08-T-S | JP3 | 1 | 18 |
| | Suhner | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | RF Connector | 82MMCX | J5,J6 | 2 | 19 |
| | Collcraft | 0805CS-180XJBC | Inductor, 18nH, 10%, 0805 | 18nH | L1 | 1 | 20 |
| | KOA | RM73ZIJT | Zero Ohm Jumper | 0 Ohm | L3 | 1 | 21 |
| | Murata | BLM11A121S | Ferrite Bead, 0603 | BLM11A121S | L4,L6,L9,L10,L11,L12 | 6 | 22 |
| | Toko | LL2012-F82NK | Inductor, 82nH, 10%, 0805 | 82nH | L14 | 1 | 23 |
| | Philips | BFR520 | Transistor, NPN | BFR520 | Q1 . | 1 | 24 |
| _ | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ102 | Resistor, 1K, 5%, 0603 | 1K | R1.R2.R3.R11.R30 | 5 | 25 |
| - | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ1R0 | Resistor, 10 ohm, 5%, 0603 | 10 | R4 | 1 | 26 |
| | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ202 | Resistor, 2K, 5%, 0603 | 2K | R8 | 1 | 27 |
| | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ750 | Resistor, 75 ohm, 5%, 0603 | 75 | R9. R17 | 21 | 28 |
| | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ332 | Resistor, 3.3K, 5%, 0603 | 3300 | R10 | 1 | 29 |
| - | Panasonic | ERJ3GSYJ133 | Resistor, 13K, 5%, 0603 | 13K | R12 | 1 | 30 |
| - | Panasonio | FR.13GSY.1152 | Resistor 1.5K 5% 0603 | 1.5K | D12 | | 24 |

•

.

•

7 · . .

Ex. 1003

| 32 | 11 | R14 | 220 | Resistor 220 ohm 5% 0603 | ER.13GSY.1221 | Panasonic |
|----|----|---------|------------------|----------------------------|----------------------|-----------|
| 33 | 1- | R15 | DNP | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 2 | R18,R19 | DNP | Resistor, 91 ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ910 | Panasonic |
| 35 | 1 | R36 | TBD | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 36 | 1 | R37 | DNP | Resistor, , , 0603 | | Panasonic |
| 37 | 1 | TP1 | Test Point | | | |
| 38 | 1 | U1 | PE3282A | IC, Synthesizer | PE3282A | Peregrine |
| 39 | 1 | U2 | CXO-3M-10N-40MHz | Xtal Osc, 40MHz | CXO-3M-10N-40MHZ A/I | Statek |
| 40 | 1 | U4 | TK11233AMTL | Voltage Regulator, 3.5V | TK11235BM | Toko |
| 41 | 1 | U5 | 74125 | IC, BUFFER | MC74LCX125DT | Motorola |
| 42 | 1 | U6 | UPC1678GV | IC, RF Amplifier | UPC1678GV | NEC |
| 43 | 1 | | ST8500,641.00B | BOARD | | |

BOARD

43 1

.

V02.00

1

FIG. 56B

ŧ

÷







ż



Page1

Bill Of Materials

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part Part Number | | Manufacturer |
|--------------------|----------|---------------------------|------------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| | 21 | C3,C6,C8,C10,C14,C38,C44, | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | Murata |
| | | C46,C51,C71,C72,C77,C78, | | | |
| | | C79,C84,C85,C86,C93,C95, | | | |
| 4 : | | C96,C98 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C5,C7,C15,C43,C52,C75 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | Murata |
| 3 | 5 | C9,C16,C45,C53,C89 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 4 | 8 | C11,C23,C25,C47,C61,C63, | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | Murata |
| | | C80,C87 | | | |
| 5 | 2 | C58,C21 | 1pF | GRM39COG010B50V | Mucata |
| 6 | 2 | C82,C33 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 7 | 2 | C59,C35 | 0 ohm | GRM39COGxxxx50V | Murata |
| 8 | 1 | C73 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| 9 | 1 | C83 | 1uF | T491A105M016AS | Kemet |
| 10 | 3 | C90,C91,C92 | 100pF | ECU-V1H101JCV | |
| 11 | 2 | C94,C97 | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K016 | Murata |
| 12 | 1 | FL1 | MDR642E | MDR642E | Soshin |
| 13 | 1 | JP1 | Shunt | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 14 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 1 5 | 4 | J7,J8,J9,J10 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| _н 16 | 1 | L10 | 22nH | LL1608-F22NK | Coilcraft |
| 17 | 1 | L12 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 18 | 1 | L13 | 330nH | LL2012-FR33K | |
| <u> 19 </u> | 10 | R5,R6,R12,R13,R32,R33, | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| .F | | R39,R40,R95,R100 | | | |
| 20 | 2 | R34,R7 | 6.04K | ERJ3EKF6041 | Panasonic |
| 21 | 4 | R8,R10,R35,R37 | 1K | 3224W-1-102 | Bourns |
| 22 | 4 | R9,R36,R90,R103 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 23 | 2 | R38,R11 | 1.5K | ERJ3EKF1501 | Panasonic |
| 24 | 3 | R56,R94,R99 | 0 ohm | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 25 | 1 | R59 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | Panasonic |
| 26 | 7 | R60,R61,R62,R84,R85,R86, | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| | | R87 | | | |
| 27 | 6 | R63,R64,R66,R69,R70,R72 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 28 | 2 | R71,R65 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF1101 | Panasonic |
| 29 | 2 | R80,R79 | RESISTOR | | |
| 30 | 3 | R81,R82,R83 | R | | |
| 31 | 4 | R88,R91,R96,R101 | 1.33K | ERJ3EKF1331 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 2 | R102,R89 | 4.02K | ERJ3EKF4021 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R92,R97 | 499 | ERJ3EKF4990 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 19 | TP1,TP2,TP3,TP4,TP5,TP6, | TP-105-01-00 | | |

FIG. blA

| 42 | ι | | BARD | B500.641.021 | V05.10 |
|----|---|-----------------------------|-------------|--------------|----------------|
| 41 | 1 | U16 | ADP-2-10-75 | ADP-2-10-75 | Mini-Circuits |
| 40 | 1 | U15 | UPG1678 | UPG1678GV | NEC |
| 39 | 1 | U14 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 38 | 1 | U12 | 1X603 | 1X603 | Anaren |
| 37 | 1 | U11 | MAAM22010 | MAAM22010 | MACOM |
| 36 | 2 | U7,U2 | D2D_V11 | D2D_V11 | Parker Vision |
| 35 | 3 | U1,U6,U19 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | Analog Devices |
| | T | TP20,TP21,TP22 | | | |
| | | TP14,TP15,TP16,TP18,TP19, | | | |
| | | TP8, TP9, TP11, TP12, TP13, | | | |

FI6. 61B

Page 191 of 1284



Page 192 of 1284

| Bill C | of Mat | erials | | | | |
|--------|--------|---|-----------------|-------------------------------|-------------------|--------------|
| | | | | | | |
| Item | Qty | Reference | Part | Description | Part Number | Vendor |
| 1 | 4 | C1,C6,C7,C10 | 1uF | Cap, 1uF, +80-20%, 0805 | GRM40Y5V105Z016AD | Murata |
| 2 | 6 | C2,C3,C4,C8,C11,C12 | 100pF | Cap, 100pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | ECU-V1H101JCV | Panasonic |
| 3 | 2 | C5,C9 | .1uF | Cap, .1uF, +80-20%, Y5V, 0603 | | Murata |
| 4 | 3 | C13,C14,C19 | 22uF | Cap, Tant, 22uF, 20%, 20V | T491D226M020AS | Kemet |
| 5 | 4 | C15,C16,C17,C18 | 4.7uF | Cap, Tant, 4.7uF, 20%, 20V | T491C475M020AS | Kemet |
| 6 | 2 | JP2,JP6 | HEADER 7X2 | Receptacle, 7x2pin, .050 | SFMC-107-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 7 | 9 | JP4, J4, J5, J6, J7, JP9, J9, J10, JP11 | CON3 | Header, 3pin, .100" | 69190-403 | Berg |
| 8 | 1 | JP7 | HEADER 10X2 | Receptacle, 10x2pin, .050 | SFMC-110-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 9 | 1 | JP8 | HEADER 5X2 | Receptacle, 5x2pin, .050 | SFMC-105-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 10 | 1 | J2 | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | Header, ribbon, 10x2pin, 2mm | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | Samtek |
| 11 | 3 | J8,J11,J12 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Connector, RF | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 12 | 2 | L3,L1 | Ferrite Bead | Ferrite Bead, 0805 | BLM21A121S | Murata |
| 13 | 2 | L4,L2 | 330nH | Ind, 330nH, 10%, 0805 | LL2012-FR33K | Toko |
| 14 | 1 | R1 | DNP | Res, 0603 | | Panasonic |
| 15 | 2 | R9,R2 | 91 | Res, 91 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ910 | Panasonic |
| 16 | 2 | R7,R3 | 240 | Res, 240 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ241 | Panasonic |
| 17 | 4 | R4,R5,R10,R11 | 82 | Res, 82 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ820 | Panasonic |
| 18 | 2 | R8,R6 | 5K | Var Res, 5K, 10% | 3296W001502 | Bourns |
| 19 | 10 | R12, R13, R14, R15, R16, R17, R18, R19, R20, R21 | 180 . | Res, 180 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ181 | Panasonic |
| 20 | 10 | R22, R23, R24, R25, R26, R27, R28, R29, R30, R31 | 390 | Res, 390 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ391 | Panasonic |
| 21 | 2 | U5,U1 | UPG1678 | IC, RF Buffer | UPG1678GV | NEC |
| 22 | 2 | U4,U2 | LM317 | IC, Voltage Regulator | LM317T | National |
| 23 | 1 | U3 | ADP-2-10-75 | RF Splitter | ADP-2-10-75 | MiniCircuits |
| 24 | 1 | U6 | DS3862 | IC, Buffer | DS3862WM | National |

Bose D

ST8500. 641.023 VOL 01

FI6.63

FIG 64



Page 194 of 1284

The real data was the real to be the real of the real

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1



Page 195 of 1284

| <u>.</u> | | | | · • | | |
|----------|---------------|---------------------------|----------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------------------|-----------------|
| | | | | | | |
| S | | | 1 | | | |
| BIII | <u>Of Mat</u> | erials | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| Item | Qty | Reference | Part | Manufacturer | Part Description | Part Number |
| 1 | 24 | C1,C2,C3,C5,C6,C17,C18, | 0.1uF | Murata | .1uF,0603,X7R,20%,16V | GRM39X7R104MO16 |
| | <u> </u> | C19,C20,C28,C35,C36,C37, | | | | |
| | | C38,C40,C41,C44,C48,C55, | | | | |
| | | C56,C57,C59,C60,C62 | | | | |
| 2 | 1 | C4 | 330pF | Murata | 330pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG331K050 |
| 3 | 2 | C10,C7 | 22pF | Murata | 22pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG220K050 |
| 4 | 4 | C8,C9,C23,C24 | 470pF | Murata | 470pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG471K050 |
| 5 | 6 | C11,C13,C25,C26,C27,C46 | 10pF | Murata | 10pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG100K050 |
| 6 | 1 | C12 | 8pF | Murata | 8pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG080K050 |
| 7 | 8 | C15,C16,C21,C22,C50,C54, | 100pF | Murata | 100pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG101K050 |
| | | C58,C61 | | | | |
| 8 | 3 | C39,C43,C47 | 4.7uF | Panasonic | 4.7 uF tantalum, 16V | ECS-T1CY475R |
| 9 | 1 | C52 | 33pF | Murata | 330pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG330K050 |
| 10 | 2 | FL1,FL2 | MDR642E | Soshin | 2.4-2.5GHz BPF | MDR642E |
| 11 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | Samtec | Dual Row, 7 pins per row | FTSH-107-01-F-D |
| 12 | 3 | J1,J2,J3 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner | RF Connector | 82MMCX-50-0-1 |
| 13 | 6 | J4,J5,J6,J7,J9,J10 | CON3 | Berg | 3 pin header w retentive leg | 69190-403H |
| 14 | 2 | L10,L1 | BLM21A601R | Murata | 600 ohms@100MHz, 500 mA Ferrite Bead | BLM21A601R |
| 15 | 4 | L2,L3,L5,L6 | 22 nH | Coilcraft | 22nH, 0805CS (2012), 5% | 0805CS-220X-BC |
| 16 | 9 | L7,L8,L9,L11,L12,L13,L14, | BLM11A121S | Murata | RF Bead | BLM11A121S |
| | | L15,L16 | | | | |
| 17 | 4 | Q1,Q2,Q3,Q4 | NDS336P | National | P-Channel FET | NDS336P |
| 18 | 12 | R1,R2,R5,R6,R7,R9,R11, | R | Panasonic | | |
| | | R13,R16,R17,R18,R19 | | | | |
| 19 | 2 | R3,R4 | 100 | Panasonic | 0603, 100, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-101 |
| 20 · | 5 | R10,R12,R15,R20,R21 | 4.7K | Panasonic | 0603, 4.7K, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-472 |
| 21 | 1 | R14 | 3.6K | Panasonic | 0603, 3.6K, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-362 |
| 22 | 1 | T1 | 80 ohm, L=100 m | il, W=20 mil | 80 ohm, L=100 mil, W=20 mil | |
| 23 | 1 | T2 | 50 ohm, L=100 mi | il, W=54 mil | 50 ohm, L=100 mil, W=54 mil | |
| 24 | 1 | T3 | 102 ohm, L=220 n | nil, W=10 mil | 102 ohm, L=220 mil, Ŵ=10 mil | |
| 25 | 1 | T4 | 67 ohm, L=200 mi | il, W=30.7 mil | 67 ohm, L=200 mil, W=30.7 mil | |
| 26 | 1 | T5 | 100 ohm, L=200 n | nil, W=10.7 mil | 100 ohm, L=200 mil, W=10.7 mil | |
| 27 | 4 | U2,U3,U6,U7 | MAAM22010 | MACOM | 2.4-2.5 GHz LNA | MAAM22010 |
| 28 | 1 | U4 | UPG152TA | NEC | RF Switch | UPG152TA |
| 29 | 5 | U11,U12,U16,U18,U19 | NC7S04M5 | National | Inverter | NC7S04M5 |
| 30 | 1 | U14 . | TK11230B | ТОКО | Voltage Regulator | TK11230B |
| 31 | 1 | U17 | RF2128P | RFMD | Medium Power Linear Amplifier | RF2128P |
| 19 | 6.of | 284 | Marie fund free mult | and have been been there | BARNIN | TCL & Hisense |

FI6.66

Pag**9196, of 128**

DUBLESS PUTOTO

B s co. **c 4**₁, **b 4** Ex. 1003



÷

•



42-392 ROURECYCLED WHILE 5 SOUARE 42-399 200 RECYCLED WHILE 5 SOUARE Main nu S A

: •

• • •

Page 198 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1

ł



Page 199 of 1284

and had been out and been out out of a start and the start



. .



Page 201 of 1284

:

•. •

۰.



Page 202 of 1284

. . . .

> TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

:

÷

÷



.~

Page 203 of 1284



Page 204 of 1284



Page 205 of 1284



i



| ' ₁ 1. | | • , | 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 | ·· ·· · | l : | |
|-------------------|-----|-----|--|---------|-----|---------------|
| 1 | | | • • • | | · . | |
| | | | . * | | | |
| | · . | | | | • | |
| Page 207 of 1284 | | | | | | TCL & Hisense |

Ex. 1003



Page 208 of 1284



Page 209 of 1284

The first production of the first state of the firs



Page 210 of 1284

:



⁻⁻Page 211 of 1284

 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 .

. 1



Page 212 of 1284





2

.

and the first state and the st

.:





Page 216 of 1284


Page 217 of 1284

Aperture = 500ps Fundamental Clock = 200Mhz (5th Subharmonic)

٢.

Square Wave Frequency = 200Mhz

٦





Amplitudie ٩ŗ 73[.]24a -) ;;; 7326a FIG. 73B 13 246 2175 73266 73242 7328 z $3/T_s$ - 7320 73260 7324n 0 Frequery ,ງ326₀ ψ

1

r

.:









Page 222 of 1284







Ex. 1003



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 226 of 1284



oomoso 95222960





1

4165

Page 228 of 1284

1 "

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ð

• •

• 7 • 7





.....

Page 230 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.... j

:.



.

.

Ex. 1003



with the start and start and







FIG.84

2

Page 235 of 1284



FIE 85

TCL & Hisense Ex: 1003

11



FIG. 86

22

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 237 of 1284



ي ز

Page 238 of 1284



FIG.88

and truth flores and Marine W. ing WW ling, **3**3 The second second

· · · ·

Page 239 of 1284



Page 240 of 1284





·..







B. falling-edge pulse generator

FIG. '89E

.

.

٦

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

• ;

Page 241 of 1284



۰.

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 

Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



Page 245 of 1284



Page 246 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.....

ï

٢.

٠.



FIG 92

۰.

.

I.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

ī

·. ·

And and the set of the

Page 248 of 1284

FIG. 93

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ' . .



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5400

ting and the property of the second start and the second start start should be seen the second start the second start start start start the state of the state state

والمعصورين

. . .

٠.,•



Page 250 of 1284



Page 251 of 1284

.

. . . **.**



FIG. 95C

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 252 of 1284


FIG. 76

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

I.



ann an mar ann ann ann ann ann ann ann an taith an taith

and the first and the second second



FEG.SE

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

۴.

١. *

.

Page 255 of 1284

١.

٠

1





FEG, OIY

.

/

i



.

.

FEG. 10

:

.

٠.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

.



FIG. 101

.

-

٠

.

• ;

-

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



FIG. 102

(

ŧ

: •

•

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

٦.

÷

......



,

FIG. 103

...

•

.

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1

٦.



٠

FIG 104

\$

.

,

,

\$

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

501 '911



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 262 of 1284



FIG. 106

TCL & Hisense Ex: 1003



FIG. 107

4

;

Ł

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



FIG. 108

Page 265 of 1284

ı.

ı

.

:

. 1

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ı

٠.

F.169

:

,

.

....



. .

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 266 of 1284

and start of the s



FEG. 110

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Fris 111

Page 268 of 1284

۲

1

•

!

4 1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

....

'**|** 1

1

۰.



.

FIG. 112

٠

•

:

:

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

٦



.

FIG. 114

ł

.

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ----

-

FIG. 115

-

•



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



FIG. 116

.

Page 273 of 1284

.

ť

:

:

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Ι





.

Page 274 of 1284

•

1

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

• •

···--、

:

 $\sim c$

I

٠



.

.

٦



-

i

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



FIG. 119

•

Page 276 of 1284

.

and and find and find for the first the first

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

•



FIG. 120

.

.

ł

;

.

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.



fig. 121

• ..

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

٠.

5



• •

FIG 122

1

.

1

:

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ı.

•

.

FIG. 123

,



•••

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 280 of 1284



!

1

FTG 124

ı

. 54

:

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

I.

and had be a star for the star and the star for the star



.



`.

:

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.



FIG 126

.

:

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 I.



* * ٠.,

FIG. 1271

.....

:

••••••

1 3 †

ŀ

t

.

Page 284 of 1284

÷



FCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

. ...

1

.



FIG. 129

:

...

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

. .

**

1' 5

-

and the second s





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 287 of 1284

1

ζ

÷

.



۱

F.I.G. 131

Page 288 of 1284

;

,

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ÷, •


TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

4



1

ł



Page 290 of 1284

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 1

1

1

4



Ŧ



-

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003)



١

FIG. 135

Page 292 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

· ---



١

FIG. 136

| .

,

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

•



Ŧ

......

FIG 137

Page 294 of 1284

1

-

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

-





1

Page 295 of 1284

ŝ,

- -

... -

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 1



•

.

¥

Т

...



,

1

ļ

·





1

÷

i,

.

F_{IG.} 141

 1⊢

0

315p

- Aline u

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

_

Page 298 of 1284



Page 299 of 1284

L

- -

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

I



-- --

ŧ



Page 300 of 1284

-

ł

I.

÷.

ŝ

. . .

:

i

and the max can and and the strate a



HHI 21

١.



Page 301 of 1284



۱.



1

. In the second second part has been and the second part of the second

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ŧ







Page 303 of 1284

¢



Page 304 of 1284







Page 305 of 1284

The state state in a state sta





•

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ļ

1.1

1



Page 307 of 1284





Page 308 of 1284



FEG. 152

·.[]

٠.

•

ing and the new and the burn the state and the state of t





ŧ

.

FIG. 153

Page 310 of 1284

. · .

đ

. .

:

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1.



Page 311 of 1284



Page 312 of 1284

U9637856.030+00

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ÷



. '1

: |

Said Ang Said and Anno and An Ang Said 111

LS/ "92]

SSA n⊭ 0≖6ui ng Z=PM ZW nt 0=6ui ng Z=PM s n≱ 0=6ui n0t=PM 9W s \frown \bigcirc nro=6u) ns=pM ⊧W nt 0=bui noz=pM SM n⊭ 0=6∪| n⊊=PM €W

Page 314 of 1284

Page 315 of 1284

Sup forts H H Hall Bright of but part.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



M1 Wd=5u Ing=0 4u

VDD

____ M3 Wd≖20u Ing=0 4u

FIC. 158



FIG 159

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- - - -

ž

Page 316 of 1284

. .

3



FIG. 160

Page 317 of 1284

:

.

÷

. ;

and and the set had been and the set of the





.

and the set and the set and the set of the s



Wireless local area network (WLAN) using universal frequency translation technology including multi-phase embodiments and circuit implementations JITLE

PTO-2040 12/99

| ISSUING CLASSIFICATION | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|------------------------------|--|--|--|------|------|---|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| ORIGINAL | | | | | | CROSS REFERENCE(S) | | | | | | | |
| CLASS SUBCL | | | | SUBC | LASS | CLASS SUBCLASS (ONE SUBCLASS PER BLOCK) | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| INTERNATIONAL CLASSIFICATION | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ŕ | | | | | | | Continued on Issue Slip Inside File Jacket | | | | | | |

| Disclativitien Sheets Drwg. Figs. Drwg. Print Fig. Total Claims Print Claim The term of this patent subsequent to | | | DRAWINGS | | CLAIMS ALLOWED | | | | | | |
|--|--|-----------------------------|---------------|---------------------------|--------------------|-----------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| Image: Second Secon | DISCLAIMER | Sheets Drwg. | Figs. Drwg. | Print Fig. | Total Claims | Print Claim for | | | | | |
| The term of this patent subsequent to(date) has been disclaimed. (Assistant Examiner) (Date) (Date) (Date) (Date) (ISSUE FEE Amount Due Date F (Primary Examiner) (Date) (Date) (Date) (SSUE BATCH NUMBE (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) (Date | | | | | | | | | | | |
| subsequent to | The term of this patent | | | NOTICE OF ALLOWANCE MAILE | | | | | | | |
| The term of this patent shall not extend beyond the expiration date of U.S Patent. No | subsequent to (date) has been disclaimed. | (Assistant Examiner) (Date) | | | | | | | | | |
| Issue Fee Issue Fee Amount Due Date F (Primary Examiner) (Date) Issue Batch NUMBE Issue Batch NUMBE (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) WARNING: The information disclosed herein may be restricted. Unauthorized disclosure may be prohibited by the United States Code Title 35, Sections 122, 1 Possession outside the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office is restricted to authorized employees and contractors only. | The term of this patent shall | | | | | | | | | | |
| Amount Due Date F (Primary Examiner) (Date) (Date) ISSUE BATCH NUMBE (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) (Date) ISSUE BATCH NUMBE (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) (| of U.S Patent. No. | | | | ISSUE FEE | | | | | | |
| (Primary Examiner) (Date) (Date) (Date) (SSUE BATCH NUMBE (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) (Date) (MARNING: The information disclosed herein may be restricted. Unauthorized disclosure may be prohibited by the United States Code Title 35, Sections 122, 1 Possession outside the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office is restricted to authorized employees and contractors only. Even PTO-438A | | | | · . | Amount Due | Date Paid | | | | | |
| The terminalmonths of this patent have been disclaimed. (Legal Instruments Examinar) (Date) | | (Primary Examiner) (Date) | | | | | | | | | |
| this patent have been disclaimed. (Legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) WARNING: The information disclosed herein may be restricted. Unauthorized disclosure may be prohibited by the United States Code Title 35, Sections 122, 1 Possession outside the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office is restricted to authorized employees and contractors only. Form PTO-438A | The terminalmonths of | | | | ISSUE BATCH NUMBER | | | | | | |
| WARNING: The information disclosed herein may be restricted. Unauthorized disclosure may be prohibited by the United States Code Title 35, Sections 122, 1 Possession outside the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office is restricted to authorized employees and contractors only. | this patent have been disclaimed. | (Legal Instrume | nts Examiner) | (Date) | | | | | | | |
| | WARNING: The information disclosed herein may be restricted. Unauthorized disclosure may be prohibited by the United States Code Title 35, Sections 122, 181 Possession outside the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office is restricted to authorized employees and contractors only. | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Form PTO-436A | FILED WITH: | DISK (CRF) | | | | | | | | |

£1284





(LEFT INSIDE)



STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 1100 NEW YORK AVENUE, N.W., SUITE 600 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3934

www.skgf.com

PHONE: (202) 371-2600 FACSIMILE: (202) 371-2540

ROBERT GREENE STERNE EDWARD J. KESSLER JORGE A. GOLDSTEIN SAMUEL L. FOX David K.S. Cornwell ROBERT W. ESMOND TRACY-GENE G. DURKIN MICHELE A. CIMBALA MICHAEL B. RAY ROBERT E. SOKOHL ERIC K. STEFFE MICHAEL Q. LEE

35 A 🖛 🛼 😒

STEVEN R. LUDWIG JOHN M. COVERT LINDA E ALCORN RAZ E. FLESHNER ROBERT C. MILLONIG MICHAEL V. MESSINGER JUDITH U. KIM TIMOTHY J. SHEA, JR. DONALD R. MCPHAIL PATRICK E. GARRETT STEPHEN G. WHITESIDE

HEIDI L. KRAUS JEFFREY R. KURIN RAYMOND MILLIEN PATRICK D. O'BRIEN LAWRENCE B. BUGAISKY CRYSTAL D. SAYLES* EDWARD W. YEE ALBERT L. FERRO DONALD R. BANOWIT PETER A. JACKMAN MOLLY A. MCCALL TERESA U. MEDLER

JEFFREY S. WEAVER KRISTIN K. VIDOVICH KENDRICK P. PATTERSON DONALD J. FEATHERSTONE GRANT E. REED VINCENT L. CAPUANO JOHN & HARROUN* MATTHEW M. CATLETT* NATHAN K. KELLEY ALBERT J FASULO TT * W. BRIAN EDGE



KAREN R. MARKOWICZ* SUZANNE E. ZISKA BRIAN J. DEL BUONO** ANDREA J. KAMAGE** NANCY J. LEITH** TARJA H. NAUKKARINEN**

BAR OTHER THAN D.C. **REGISTERED PATENT AGENTS

JEFFREY T. HELVEY*

August 4, 2000

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 371-2677 **INTERNET ADDRESS:** RSOKOHL@SKGF.COM

Box Patent Application

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Re: U.S. Non-Provisional Utility Patent Application under 37 C.F.R. § 1.53(b) Appl. No. To be assigned; Filed: August 4, 2000 Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency For: Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and **Circuit Implementations** Inventors: David F. Sorrells, Michael J. Bultman, Robert W. Cook, Richard C. Looke, Charley D. Moses, Jr., Gregory S. Rawlins, and Michael W. Rawlins Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

The following documents are forwarded herewith for appropriate action by the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office:

1. USPTO Utility Patent Application Transmittal Form PTO/SB/05;

2. U.S. Utility Patent Application entitled:

Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations

and naming as inventors:

David F. Sorrells, Michael J. Bultman, Robert W. Cook, Richard C. Looke, Charley D. Moses, Jr., Gregory S. Rawlins, and Michael W. Rawlins

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Commissioner for Patents August 4, 2000 Page 2

ŗ

the application comprising:

- a. specification containing:
 - i. <u>98</u> pages of description prior to the claims;
 - ii. <u>7</u> pages of claims (<u>40</u> claims);
 - iii. a one (1) page abstract;
- b. <u>Two-hundred and eight (208)</u> sheets of drawings: (Figures <u>1A-D</u>, 2A, 2B, 3-14, 15A-F, 16-19, 20A, 20A-1, 20B-F, 21, 22A-F, 23A, 24A-J, 25-45, 46A, 46B, 47, 48, 49A, 49B, 50, 51, 52A-C, 53-55, 56A, 56B, 57-60, 61A, 61B, 62-66, 67A, 67B, 68A, 68B, 69A, 69B, 70A-S, 71A-D, 72A-J, 73A, 73B, 74, 75A-C, 76A, 76B, 77, 78, 79A-D, 80, 81A-C, 82-88, 89A-E, 90A-D, 91-94, 95A-C, 96-161);
- 3. 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a)(3) Authorization to Treat a Reply As Incorporating An Extension of Time (in duplicate); and

4. Two (2) return postcards.

It is respectfully requested that, of the two attached postcards, one be stamped with the filing date of these documents and returned to our courier, and the other, prepaid postcard, be stamped with the filing date and unofficial application number and returned as soon as possible.

This patent application is being submitted under 37 C.F.R. § 1.53(b) without Declaration and without filing fee.

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Commissioner for Patents August 4, 2000 Page 3

This application claims priority to U.S. Provisional Application No. 60/147,129, filed August 4, 1999; U.S. Application No. 09/525,615, filed on March 14, 2000; and U.S. Application No. 09/526,041, filed on March 14, 2000.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Robert Sokohl

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 36,013

0630003.pto

. .
IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells et al.

Appl. No. To be assigned

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Art Unit: To be assigned Examiner: To be assigned Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003



Authorization To Treat A Reply As Incorporating An Extension Of Time Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a)(3)

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Sir:

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to treat any concurrent or future reply that requires a petition for an extension of time under this paragraph for its timely submission, as incorporating a petition for extension of time for the appropriate length of time. The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge all required extension of time fees to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036, if such fees are not otherwise provided for in such reply. A duplicate copy of this authorization is enclosed.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Robert Sokohl Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 36,013

Date: **8**400 1100 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600 0630003.aut

Page 325 of 1284

102 Universal Frequery Translation (UFT) module Port 2 Port 1 Port 3 b Control Signal

the start and star

Page 326 of 1284

1

FIG. IA



ڪ ر

FI6. 1B

09672256, 020400

Page 327 of 1284



FIG. 1C

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 328 of 1284



W٨

Page 329 of 1284



FIG. 2A

Page 330 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

۲V

anelit an Ard Meadler Arter 🔘 A

a and arrestory of

(学業)

FHr. 2b

. . . .

. . .

Page 331 of 1284



.

TCI & Hisense



Page 332 of 1284

090322555.0904400

TCL & Hi**ston 92** vsd/46 Ex. 1003



Page 333 of 1284

VALVERSAL FREQUENCY. VP- CONVERSION (UFW) Module 590-



7

3

TCL & Hise^{9898-02.vsd/48} Ex. 1003



Z

Ex. 1003

EXPANDED VIEW OF HARMONICALLY RICH FIG 6E SIGNAL 608 11Z 610 SEE FIG. DF SEE FIG: 66 HARMONICS OF FIG, VF himmon SIGNAL LID (SHOWN SEPARATELY) FIFTH HARMONIC FUNDAMENTAL THIRD HARMONIC FREQUENCY 610C 610B 610A HARMONICS OF SIGNAL UZ FIG. 6G BHOWN SFITH(HTELY) e FUNDA MENTAL. FIFTH HARMONIC THIRD HARMONIC FREQUENCY 6.120 612B 612A

PIG 6 (cont.)

Page 336 of 1284

z



Page 337 of 1284



. If it is the start and start

 \mathbb{M}



M

Page 339 of 1284

FI6.9

Page 340 of 1284

۰,

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

TCL & Hise

.

W



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

M

Page 341 of 1284



and, same and that it is the true and the same and the same



M

Page 342 of 1284

Np-curversurv glubon 80I/ Down - Conversion Subowy Paravert 9021~ Frequirey h121-(Himenor) glubon g23 ESP module (Arcive) Transmitter 1202 0151 79109

21.97

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Ŵ

The second secon

Page 343 of 1284

Unified Down-converting and Fiftering (UDF) module 1302 Frequercy bown-conversion Mobile______ 1304 [-______ Filtering module 1306 MET 1368.

and the second s

NV.

Page 344 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

. .

Receiver 1402 Unified Down-Converting and Filtering (UDF) module ۰. 1404 L

Page 345 of 1284

M



FIG. 15A



1512 module LOF







Down-converter

-1526

FIL. ISE





3



1530 Amplifier

1532 NDE Wodile

÷

FIG. ISF

 \rightarrow

---- <u>-</u>

M

Page 347 of 1284

: *

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003

M

Page 348 of 1284





9809-02.vsd/1

Page 349 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

 \mathcal{M}

1802

Ľ

| Time Node | t-1 (rising edge of φ ₁) | | t-1 (rising edge of ϕ_2) | | t (rising edge of φ ₁) | | t (r i sing edge of φ ₂) | | t+1 (rising edge of φ ₁) | |
|--------------|--|--------------------|--------------------------------------|-------------|--|-------------|---|----------------|--|---|
| 1902 | VI _{t-1} | <u>1804</u> | VI _{t-1} | <u>1808</u> | ∨I _t | <u>1816</u> | ∨i, | <u>1826</u> | ∨l _{t+1} | 1838 |
| 1904 | | | VI _{t-1} | <u>1810</u> | ∨I _{t-1} | <u>1818</u> | ∨i, | <u>1828</u> | .∨I _t | <u>1840</u> |
| 1906 | VO _{t-1} | <u>1806</u> | V0 _{t-1} | <u>1812</u> | VO, | <u>1820</u> | VO, A | <u>1930</u> | VO _{t+1} | 1842 |
| 1408 | | | VO _{t-1} | <u>1814</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>1822</u> | VOt | <u> 1832</u> - | · vo, | <u>1844</u> |
| 1910 | - | <u>1807</u> | | | VO _{t-1} | <u>1824</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>1834</u> | VOt | <u>1846</u> |
| 1912 | - | | | <u>1815</u> | — | | VO _{t-1} | <u>1836</u> | VO _{t-1} | <u>1848</u> |
| 1918 | - | | - | | — | | . | • • | VI _t - 0.1+ V 0.8+V | <u>1850</u> ∨O _t - ∨O _{t-1} |

1. It is independent of the second structure of the se

m

9809-02.vsc

.

And the second s



Ex. 1003









Page 352 of 1284



Page 353 of 1284



M

Page 354 of 1284

. .

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

se



Ex. 1003



Page 356 of 1284



Page 357 of 1284



Page 358 of 1284



Page 359 of 1284




TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 1 NN

And and the property of the second se



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

 \mathcal{M}

1

Nuce n U, S A





(f.-f.)

, ±5. `

 $(f_1 + f_{re})$

Frequency

FIG. JUS

772

22105

22100

لغ: ______

IZION

Intrade



۱

and and the property of the second se

Page 364 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

νv



Page 365 of 1284



FIG. 25

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 9905-02



FIG. 26

09632856 "DECHOO

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 9905-02





9905-02.vsd/1 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Heterodyne Implementation

9905-02.vsd/2 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

. Receiver Module 2934 2938. 2936~ 2592 I/Q Demodulator 2948a IF Section(s) **RF** Section 2950 A/D (²⁹⁵⁴ Q ⁾ 90° Filter Amp Filter Filter LNA 2948b DSP 2942 2944 2946 2940 2956 Frequency Generator/ Synthesizer 2846 Transmitter Module 2912 2918 2922 2916~ 2914~ 2930 I/Q Modulator Ι IF Section(s) **RF** Section 2924a 2926 D/A 90° Q Amp Filter Filter Filter Amp 29245 2928 2920 2932 Frequency Generator/ Synthesizer ŧ. I/Q Interface 2910 Computer

09632856_080400

9905-02.vsd/3 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Page 371 of 1284

TCL & Hisense 9905-02.vsd/4 Ex. 1003



Page 372 of 1284

TCL & Hisense^{9905-02.vsd/5} Ex. 1003



TCL & Hisense^{9905-02.vsd/6} Ex. 1003



FI6.33

TCL & Hisense

÷.

Ex. 1003

the second secon A THE REPORT OF THE PARTY OF TH

3302

3402



FI6.34

Page 375 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003





and the state an





FI6.38

Page 377 of 1284





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 379 of 1284

A to the start of the start and the start an



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

e 380 of 1284





T/R

FIG. 42



....



Receive Only

FI6.43

Page 382 of 1284

4402



Transmit Only

FIG. 44

¢.

Page 383 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

2

FIG. 45



| | | PARK | VISION PO | CMCIA CONTROLLER BOM | Ded Description | D. Market | |
|------------|--------------|-----------------|-------------|--|--------------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|
| | .). */# * | | Quantity | Reference · | Part Description | Part Number | Manufacturer |
| | | 1 | 1 | 0123 | 100F CAP 6032, Tentelum 20% | TAJT106K010R | Kemet |
| :. | | 2 | 2 | C262 C272 C275 C282 | | T4040475M00606 | Komot |
| | ·: | 2 | | 0203, 0273, 0275, 0202 | 4./UF UAP | 1491A4/51000A5 | Kemet |
| · | | 2 | 25 | C120 C125 C128 C127 | | | Munata |
| | • | . | 25 | C120, C125, C125, C127, C128, C127, C128, C128 | 0.10F CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39X7R104R050AD | wurata |
| | | | | C120, C130, C137, C130, C130, C130, C130, C140, C140 | | | |
| | | | | C139, C140, C141, C142, C142, C142, C142, C142, C144, C145, C147, C147 | | | |
| | | | | C143, C144, C145, C147, C148, C147, C148, C148 | | | |
| | | | | C140, C149, C204, C272, C274, C272, C274, C274, C270, C280, C281, C281 | | | |
| ÷ | | | | $C_{2}^{14}, C_{2}^{19}, C_{2}^{00}, C_{2}^{01}, C_{2}^{01}$ | | | • |
| . . | | | 2 | C_{146} C260 C276 | 01. E CAD 0603 X7D 10% | CR420Y7D102K050AD | Mumto |
| | | 4 | 3 | 0 140, 0209, 0270 | .010F CAP 0003, X/R, 10% | GRINDAN IK INDRUDUAD | Wurata |
| | | 5 | 5 | C124, C132, C133, C271, | 100pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG101K050AD | Murata |
| : | | | | C278 | | | |
| •. | | 6 | 1 | C129 | 47pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG470J100AD | Murata |
| | | 7 | 2 | C270, C277 | 27pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG270K050AD | Murata |
| | | 8 | 1 | C130 | 22pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG220K050AD | Murata |
| | | 9 | 1 | C131 | 10pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG100D050AD | Murata |
| | | 10 | 1 | DS1 | LED, Green | 597-3311-420 | Dialight |
| | | 11 | 1 | DS2 | LED Yellow | 597-3401-420 | Dialight |
| ÷. | | 12 | 1 | DS3 | LED Red | 597-3111-420 | Dialight |
| | | 13 | 6 | JP12, JP13, JP14, JP15, JP16, JP17 | Connector HEADER 2Pin | 2MS-19-33-01 | Specialty Electronics |
| | il. | 14 | 1 | JP11 | Connector HEADER 4Pin | 100/VH/TM1SQ/W.100/4 | BLKCON |
| | A Carriera | 15 | 7 | J16, J20, J21, J22, J23, J24, | Connector 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Huber/Shuner |
| | | ì | | J25 | | | |
| | č | 16 | 1 | J18 | Connector Header10 | TMS-110-01-G-S | samtec |
| | 1 | 17 | 1 | J19 | Connector with Ejector | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | samtec |
| | l | 18 | 1 | P1 | Connector 34X2PCMCIA | DICMJ-68S-SPC-M08 | ITT Canon |
| , | , man | 19 | 7 | L59, L60, L61, L63, L64, L65, L66 | Ferrite Bead | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| | | 20 | | | | | |
| | • | 21 | 1 | R112 | 10M, Resistor, 0603, 5% | | |
| | | 22 | 1 | R114 | 390K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ394V' | Panasonic |
| | | 23 | 1 | R105 | 100K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ104V | Panasonic |
| | | 24 | 4 | R106, R107, R108, R111 | 15K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ153V | Panasonic |
| | | 25 | 1 | R116 | 9.1K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ912V | Panasonic |
| | | 26 | 1 | R115 | 8.2K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ822V | Panasonic |
| | • | 27 | 1 | R113 | 3.9K, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ392V | Panasonic |
| | | 28 | 1 | R101 | 750, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ751V | Panasonic |
| | | 29 | 1 | R110 | 560, Resistor, 0603, 5% | ERJ-3GSYJ561V | Panasonic |
| | Page 3 | 89 of 12 | 84 2 | R99, R100 | 330, Resistor, 0603, 1 % | ERJ:3GSYJ331V | Panasonic |

FI6.46A

| 31 | 1 | R119 | 50, Resistor, 0603, F | ERJ-3GSYJ500V | Panasonic |
|----|---|-------------------------|-------------------------|------------------------|------------|
| 32 | 2 | R128, R129 | 10, Resistor, 0603, 5., | ERJ-3GSYJ100V | Panasonic |
| 33 | 8 | R102, R103, R104, R109, | 0, Resistor, 0603, 5% | RM732Z1J000ZT ER. | I KOA |
| | | R117, R118, R120, R127 | | 3GSYJ000V | Panasonic |
| 34 | 6 | R121, R122, R123, R124, | TBD, Resistor, 0603, 5% | R | Panasonic |
| | | R125, R126 | | | |
| 35 | 1 | U10 | SRAM | KM62256DLTG-5L | Samsung |
| | | | | M5M5256CVP-55LL | Mitsubushi |
| 36 | 1 | U12 | MAC | AM79C930 | AMD |
| 37 | 1 | U13 | Baseband Processor | HFA3842 A1 | Harris |
| 38 | 1 | U14 | FLASH RAM | AM29F010-55EC | AMD |
| 39 | 1 | U15 | 32 KHz Crystal | CX-6V-SM2-32.768KHz C/ | Statek |
| 40 | 2 | U45 | Bus Buffer | DS3862 | National |
| 41 | 1 | U48 | Regulator 3.5 V | TK11235BMC | токо |
| 42 | 1 | U49 | 22MHz Oscillator | FOX F3346-22MHz | FOX |
| 43 | 1 | U50 | 2 Volt Refference | TK11220BMC | токо |
| 44 | 1 | U51 | 40MHz Oscillator | CXO-M-10N-40MHz A/I | Statek |

FIL.46B

÷

1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ŧ

Page 386 of 1284





Page 388 of 1284

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|----------|----------|---------------------------|------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 4 | C3.C52.C108.C110 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 26 | C51.C54.C57.C58.C60.C61. | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | | C67.C68.C69.C77.C79.C80. | | | |
| | | C81.C83.C89.C90.C91.C111. | [| 1 | |
| | | C112.C113.C114.C115.C116. | | | |
| | | C117,C118,C119 | | | |
| 3 | 1 | C55 | DNP | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 4 | 8 | C56,C59,C78,C82,C99,C101, | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | Murata |
| | | C103,C104 | | | |
| 5 | 8 | C62,C63,C66,C73,C84,C85, | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| | | C88,C95 | | | |
| 6 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | Murata |
| 7 🗇 | 2 | C65,C87 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | Murata |
| 8 (1) | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | Murata |
| 9 m | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| 10 | 2 | C72,C94 | DNP | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 11 [1] | 2 | C74,C96 | 82pF | GRM39COG820J050 | Murata |
| 2 171 | 2 | C100,C106 | DNP | DNP | Murata |
| ı3 III | 2 | C105,C102 | 1000pF | GRM39COG102K050 | Murata |
| 14 (11) | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | Motorola |
| 15 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | Motorola |
| 16 🔤 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | FTSH-107-02-L-D | Samtec |
| 17 in 17 | 9 | J1,J3,J5,J7,J9,J10,J11, | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| | | J12,J13 | | | |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 19 | 2 | L23,L28 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | Murata |
| 20 | 2 | L29,L24 | 1uH | LQG21N1R0K10 | Murata |
| 21 *** | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | Murata |
| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | Murata |
| 23 | 2 | L32,L27 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | Murata |
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | Calogic |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | Philips |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | Calogic |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR520 | Philips |
| 28 | 4 | R19,R20,R21,R83 | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | <u>33K</u> | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | | R63,R74 | 120 | | |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | Panasonic |
| 31 | 6 | R25,R28,R47,R54,R59,R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 4 | K29,K30,K55,K56 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | Panasonic |
| 1 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | 4 | K35, K46, K64, K75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | Panasonic |

FJG. 49A

Page 389 of 1284

· · ·



| 36 | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | Panasonic |
|----|---|------------------------------|--------------|-------------|------------------------|
| 7 | 6 | R37,R44,R66,R73,R171, | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | Panasonic |
| I | | R173 | | | |
| 38 | 6 | R40,R68,R78,R79,R80,R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 . | ERJ3GSYJ620 | Panasonic |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF1620 | Panasonic |
| 41 | 2 | R77,R48 | DNP | ERJ3GSYJ330 | Panasonic |
| 42 | 4 | R81,R82,R85,R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 43 | 1 | R84 | 909 | ERJ3EKF9090 | Panasonic |
| 44 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EKF1502 | Panasonic |
| 45 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| 46 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | Panasonic |
| 47 | 6 | R164,R165,R166,R167,R168, | TBD | | Panasonic |
| | | R169 | 1 | | |
| 48 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | Panasonic |
| 49 | 6 | TP1, TP2, TP3, TP4, TP5, TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
| 50 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | NC7S04M5 | National Semiconductor |
| 51 | 1 | U7 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | Analog Devices |
| 52 | 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 53 | 1 | U9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | Analog Devices |
| 54 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235BM | Toko |
| | | | | | |

Ł

8500, 541,003 V13.01

TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003

Bages B FIG. 493

Page 390.of 1284



Page 391 of 1284

:



ï





Bill Of Materials

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|-------|----------|---------------------------|------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 3 | C3,C52,C55 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 26 | C51,C54,C57,C58,C60,C61, | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | | C67,C68,C69,C77,C79,C80, | | | |
| , | | C81,C83,C89,C90,C91,C111, | | | |
| | | C112,C113,C114,C115,C116, | | | |
| | | C117,C118,C119 | | | |
| 3 | 8 | C56,C59,C78,C82,C99,C101, | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | Murata |
| | | C103,C104 | | | |
| 4 | 10 | C62,C63,C66,C72,C73,C84, | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| | | C85,C88,C94,C95 | | | |
| 5 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | Murata |
| 6 | 2 | C87,C65 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | Murata |
| 7 🖃 | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | Murata |
| 8 🔛 | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| 9 🕕 | 2 | C96,C74 | 82pF | GRM39COG820J050 | Murata |
| 10 | 5 | C100,C102,C105,C106,C107 | 100pF | GRM39COG101K050 | Murata |
| 1 | 1 | C108 | 1uF | | |
| | 1. | C110 | 4.7uF | | |
| 13/1 | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | Motorola |
| 14 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | Motorola |
| 15: | 2 | JP2,JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | | |
| 16 | 6 | J1,J3,J5,J7,J10,J11 | 82MMCX | 142-0701-231 | Johnson |
| 171) | 1 | 19 | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 19::: | 2 | L28,L23 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | Murata |
| 20 | 2 | L24,L29 | 1uH | LQG21N1R0K10 | Murata |
| 21- | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | Murata |
| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | Murata |
| 23 | 2 | L27,L32 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | Murata |
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | Calogic - |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | Philips |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | Calogic |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR505 | Philips |
| 28 | 5 | R19,R20,R21,R171,R173 | 0 | | |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | 33K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| | | R63,R74 | | | |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | Panasonic |
| 31 | 6 | R25,R28,R47,R54,R59,R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 4 | R29,R30,R55,R56 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | Panasonic |
| • | 4 | R35,R46,R64,R75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | Panasonic |
| | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | Panasonic |

FIG. SZA





TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003

| | | | | and the second | |
|-------------|---|---------------------------|--------------|--|------------------------|
| 1 <u>37</u> | 2 | R66,R37 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | Panasonic |
| 8 | 6 | R40,R68,R78,R79,R80,R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 | ERJ3GSYJ620 | Panasonic |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF6810 | Panasonic |
| 41 | 2 | R44,R73 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 42 | 2 | R77,R48 | 33 | ERJ3GSYJ330 | Panasonic |
| 43 | 4 | R81,R82,R85,R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 44 | 1 | R83 | 0 | ERJGSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 45 | 1 | R84 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 46 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EKF1502 | Panasonic |
| 47 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| 48 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | Panasonic |
| 49 | 6 | R164,R165,R166,R167,R168, | TBD | · · | |
| | | R169 | | | |
| 50 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | |
| 51 | 6 | TP1,TP2,TP3,TP4,TP5,TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
| 52 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | | National Semiconductor |
| 53 | 1 | U7 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | Analog Devices |
| 54 | 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 55 | 1 | U9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | Analog Devices |
| 56 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235AMTL | Toko |

FIG. 52B

Page 394 of 1284

the first of the state of the s

I

TE. 52.C



3912

FIG.53






Page1

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|------|----------|-------------------------|---------------|-----------------|----------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 10 | C/R7,C/R15,C16,C17,C18, | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | Murata |
| | | C19,C21,C22,C23,C24 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C1,C3,C6,C8,C9,C12 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | Murata |
| 3 | 3 | C2,C4,C11 | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | Murata |
| 4 | 2 | C5,C15 | 47pF | GRM39COG470J050 | Murata |
| 5 | 2 | C10,C7 | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | Murata |
| 6 | 1 | C13 | 100pF | GRM39X7R101J050 | Murata |
| 7 | 1 | C14 | 3pF | GRM40COG030B50V | Murata |
| 8 | 2 | C20,C25 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 9 | 1 | JP1 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 10 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-402 | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 11 | 4 | J1,J2,J3,J4 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 12 | 2 | L3,L1 | DNP | Ļ | ТОКО |
| 13 | 2 | L4,L2 | 4.7nH | LL1608-F4N7K | ΤΟΚΟ |
| 14 | 1 | L5 | 15nH | LL2012FH15NJ | ТОКО |
| 15 | 1 | L6 | DNP | DNP | ΤΟΚΟ |
| 16 | 2 | Q1,Q2 | BFR520 | BFR520 | Philips |
| 17 | 2 | R1,R3 | 2K | ERJ3GSYJ202 | Panasonic |
| 18 | 1 | R2 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | Panasonic |
| 19 | 2 | R4,R12 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | Panasonic |
| 20 | 6 | R5,R6,R8,R13,R14,R16 | 33.2K | ERJ3EKF3322 | Panasonic |
| 21 | 2 | R9,R17 | DNP | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 22 | 2 | R10,R18 | 249 | ERJ3EKF2490 | Panasonic |
| 23 | 2 | R11,R19 | 10 | ERJ3GSYJ100 | Panasonic |
| 24 | 1 | U1 | D2D_V4 | D2D_V4 | Parker Vision |
| 25 | 1 | U2 | 1X603 | 1X603 | Anaren |
| 26 | 1 | U3 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | Analog Devices |
| 2- | , | | | - | |

-27

Daved

51 BOD 641.001 VO3.00

FI6.54



| | | | | | | |
|------|-----|----------------------|-----------------|--|-------------------|--------------|
| | | | | | | |
| | • • | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | · | | |
| | | | | | | |
| Item | Qty | Reference | Part | Description | Part Number | Manufacturer |
| 1 | 1 | CR1 | BBY51-E6327 | Dlode, Varactor | BBY51-E6327 | Siemens |
| 2 | 6 | C1.C3.C5.C7.C9.C10 | 100pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 100pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG101K050 | Murata |
| 3 | 2 | C29.C2 | 0.1uF | Capacitor, ceramic, .1uF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R104K016AD | Murata |
| 4 | 3 | C4.C8.C17 | .01uF | Capacitor, ceramic, .01uF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R103K050 | Murata |
| 5 | 1 | C6 | 220pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 220pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG221J025 | Murata |
| 6 | 1 | C11 | 3.3pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 3.3pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG3R3B100V | Murata |
| 7 | 1 | C12 | 6.8pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 6.8pF, +/-,25pF, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG6R8C100V | Murata |
| 8 | 4 | C13.C35.C36.C37 | 1000pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 1000pF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R102K016 | Murata |
| 9 | 1 | C14 | 1500pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 1500pF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R152K016 | Murata |
| 10 | 1 | C15 | 120F | Capacitor, ceramic, 12pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG150J050 | Murata 🔫 |
| 11 | 1 | C16 | 4700pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 4700pF, 10%, 0603 | GRM39X7R472K016 | Murata |
| 12 | 2 | C20.C18 | 22pF | Capacitor, ceramic, 22pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | GRM36COG220K050 | Murata |
| 13 | 4 | C22,C32,C33,C34 | DNP | Capacitor, ceramic, , , , 0603 | | Murata |
| 14 | 3 | C23.C24.C27 | 4.7uF | Capacitor, tantalum, 4.7uF, 10%, 3216 | T491A475K006AS | Kemet |
| 15 | 23 | R16.C31. R 17 | 0 ohm | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 16 | 1 | JP1 | FTSH-110-02-F-D | Header, dual row 10x2, .050x.050 | FTSH-110-02-F-D | Samtec |
| 17 | 1 | JP2 | FTSH-105-02-F-D | Header, dual row 5x2, .050x.050 | FTSH-105-02-F-D | Samtec |
| 18 | 1 | JP3 | TSW-104-08-T-S | Header, single row 4 pin, .100" | TSW-104-08-T-S | Berg |
| 19 | 2 | J5.J6 | 82MMCX | RF Connector | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 20 | 1 | L1 | 18nH | Inductor, 18nH, 10%, 0805 | 0805CS-180XJBC | Collcraft |
| 21 | 1 | L3 | 0 Ohm | Zero Ohm Jumper | RM73ZIJT | KOA |
| 22 | 6 | L4.L6.L9.L10.L11.L12 | BLM11A121S | Ferrite Bead, 0603 | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| 23 | 1 | L14 | 82nH | Inductor, 82nH, 10%, 0805 | LL2012-F82NK | Toko |
| 24 | 1 | 01 | BFR520 | Transistor, NPN | BFR520 | Philips |
| 25 | 5 | R1.R2.R3.R11.R30 | 1K | Resistor, 1K, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ102 | Panasonic |
| 26 | 1 | R4 | 10 | Resistor, 10 ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ1R0 | Panasonic |
| 27 | 1 | R8 | 2K | Resistor, 2K, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ202 | Panasonic |
| 28 | 21 | R9. R17 | 75 | Resistor, 75 ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ750 | Panasonic |
| 29 | 1 | R10 | 3300 | Resistor, 3.3K, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ332 | Panasonic |
| 30 | 1 | R12 | 13K | Resistor, 13K, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ133 | Panasonic |
| 21 | 1 | P13 | 1.5K | Resistor 1.5K 5% 0603 | ER.13GSY.1152 | Panasonio |
| 31 | 1 | R13 | 1.5K | | ERJ3G51J152 | Panasonin |

Page 399 of 1284

ISE PETE SEA

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| 32 | 1 | R14 | 220 | Resistor, 220 ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ221 | Panasonic |
|----|---|---------|------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------|-----------|
| 33 | 1 | R15 | DNP | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 2 | R18,R19 | DNP | Resistor, 91 ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ910 | Panasonic |
| 35 | 1 | R36 | TBD | Resistor, zero ohm, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 36 | 1 | R37 | DNP | Resistor, , , 0603 | | Panasonic |
| 37 | 1 | TP1 | Test Point | | | |
| 38 | 1 | U1 | PE3282A | IC, Synthesizer | PE3282A | Peregrine |
| 39 | 1 | U2 | CXO-3M-10N-40MHz | Xtal Osc, 40MHz | CXO-3M-10N-40MHZ A/I | Statek |
| 40 | 1 | U4 | TK11233AMTL | Voltage Regulator, 3.5V | TK11235BM | Toko |
| 41 | 1 | U5 | 74125 | IC, BUFFER | MC74LCX125DT | Motorola |
| 42 | 1 | U6 | UPC1678GV | IC, RF Amplifier | UPC1678GV | NEC |

3T8500.641.00B BOARD

V02.00

1

1

FIG. 56B

ι

2 OF 2

Page 400 of 1284









Page1

Bill Of Materials

| tte | m Quantity | Reference | Part | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|-------------|------------|---------------------------|---------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| 31 | 21 | C3,C6,C8,C10,C14,C38,C44, | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | Murata |
| - | | C46,C51,C71,C72,C77,C78, | | | |
| | | C79,C84,C85,C86,C93,C95, | | | |
| | | C96,C98 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C5,C7,C15,C43,C52,C75 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | Murata |
| 3 | 5 | C9,C16,C45,C53,C89 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | Murata |
| 4 | 8 | C11,C23,C25,C47,C61,C63, | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | Murata |
| | | C80,C87 | | | |
| 5 | 2 | C58,C21 | 1pF | GRM39COG010B50V | Murata |
| 6 | 2 | C82,C33 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 7 | 2 | C59,C35 | 0 ohm | GRM39COGxxxx50V | Murata |
| - 8 | 1 | C73 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | Murata |
| - 9 | 1 | C83 | 1uF | T491A105M016AS | Kemet |
| 10 | 3 | C90,C91,C92 | 100pF | ECU-V1H101JCV | |
| 11 | 2 | C94,C97 | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K016 | Murata |
| 12 | 1 | FL1 | MDR642E | MDR642E | Soshin |
| 13 | 1 | JP1 | Shunt | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 14 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 15 | 4 | J7,J8,J9,J10 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 16 | 1 | L10 | 22nH | LL1608-F22NK | Coilcraft |
| <u> </u> | 1 | L12 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | Murata |
| ¥ 18 | 1 | L13 | 330nH | LL2012-FR33K | |
| <u> </u> | 10 | R5,R6,R12,R13,R32,R33, | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | Panasonic |
| 8.4 | | R39,R40,R95,R100 | | | |
| 20 | 2 | R34,R7 | 6.04K | ERJ3EKF6041 | Panasonic |
| <u>=</u> 21 | 4 | R8,R10,R35,R37 | 1K | 3224W-1-102 | Bourns |
| 22 | 4 | R9,R36,R90,R103 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | Panasonic |
| 23 | 2 | R38,R11 | 1.5K | ERJ3EKF1501 | Panasonic |
| 24 | 3 | R56,R94,R99 | 0 ohm | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| 25 | 1 | R59 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | Panasonic |
| 26 | 7 | R60,R61,R62,R84,R85,R86, | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | Panasonic |
| | | R87 | | | |
| 27 | 6 | R63,R64,R66,R69,R70,R72 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | Panasonic |
| 28 | 2 | R71,R65 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF1101 | Panasonic |
| 29 | 2 | R80,R79 | RESISTOR | | |
| 30 | 3 | R81,R82,R83 | R | | |
| 31 | 4 | R88,R91,R96,R101 | 1.33K | ERJ3EKF1331 | Panasonic |
| 32 | 2 | R102,R89 | 4.02K | ERJ3EKF4021 | Panasonic |
| 33 | 2 | R92,R97 | 499 | ERJ3EKF4990 | Panasonic |
| 34 | 19 | TP1,TP2,TP3,TP4,TP5,TP6, | TP-105-01-00 | | |

FIG. blA





| | | TP8, TP9, TP11, TP12, TP13, | | | |
|----|---|-----------------------------|-------------|-------------|----------------|
| | | TP14,TP15,TP16,TP18,TP19, | | | |
| | | TP20,TP21,TP22 | | | |
| 35 | 3 | U1,U6,U19 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | Analog Devices |
| 36 | 2 | U7,U2 | D2D_V11 | D2D_V11 | Parker Vision |
| 37 | 1 | U11 | MAAM22010 | MAAM22010 | MACOM |
| 38 | 1 | U12 | 1X603 | 1X603 | Anaren |
| 39 | 1 | U14 | AD1582 | AD1582 | Analog Devices |
| 40 | 1 | U15 | UPG1678 | UPG1678GV | NEC |
| 41 | 1 | U16 | ADP-2-10-75 | ADP-2-10-75 | Mini-Circuits |

ł

BOALD

LD E

B500.641.021 VOS.10

FIG. 61B



Page 407 of 1284

;

| Bill C | of Mat | erials | | | | |
|--------|--------|-------------------------------|-----------------|-------------------------------|-------------------|--------------|
| | | | | | | |
| Item | Qty | Reference | Part | Description | Part Number | Vendor |
| 1 | 4 | C1,C6,C7,C10 | 1uF | Cap, 1uF, +80-20%, 0805 | GRM40Y5V105Z016AD | Murata |
| 2 | 6 | C2,C3,C4,C8,C11,C12 | 100pF | Cap, 100pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | ECU-V1H101JCV | Panasonic |
| 3 | 2 | C5,C9 | .1uF | Cap, .1uF, +80-20%, Y5V, 0603 | | Murata |
| 4 | 3 | C13,C14,C19 | 22uF | Cap, Tant, 22uF, 20%, 20V | T491D226M020AS | Kemet |
| 5 | 4 | C15,C16,C17,C18 | 4.7uF | Cap, Tant, 4.7uF, 20%, 20V | T491C475M020AS | Kemet |
| 6 | 2 | JP2, JP6 | HEADER 7X2 | Receptacle, 7x2pin, .050 | SFMC-107-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 7 | 9 | JP4, J4, J5, J6, J7, JP9, J9, | CON3 | Header, 3pin, .100" | 69190-403 | Berg |
| | | J10, JP11 | | | | |
| 8 | 1 | JP7 | HEADER 10X2 | Receptacle, 10x2pin, .050 | SFMC-110-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 9 | 1 | JP8 | HEADER 5X2 | Receptacle, 5x2pin, .050 | SFMC-105-L1-S-D | Samtek |
| 10 | 1 | J2 | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | Header, ribbon, 10x2pin, 2mm | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | Samtek |
| 11 | 3 | J8,J11,J12 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Connector, RF | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner |
| 12 | 2 | L3,L1 | Ferrite Bead | Ferrite Bead, 0805 | BLM21A121S | Murata |
| 13 | 2 | L4,L2 | 330nH | Ind, 330nH, 10%, 0805 | LL2012-FR33K | Toko |
| 14 | 1 | R1 | DNP | Res, 0603 | | Panasonic |
| 15 | 2 | R9,R2 | 91 | Res, 91 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ910 | Panasonic |
| 16 | 2 | R7,R3 | 240 | Res, 240 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ241 | Panasonic |
| 17 | 4 | R4,R5,R10,R11 | 82 | Res, 82 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ820 | Panasonic |
| 18 | 2 | R8,R6 | 5K | Var Res, 5K, 10% | 3296W001502 | Bourns |
| 19 | 10 | R12, R13, R14, R15, R16, | 180 . | Res, 180 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ181 | Panasonic |
| | | R17, R18, R19, R20, R21 | | | | |
| 20 | 10 | R22, R23, R24, R25, R26, | 390 | Res, 390 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ391 | Panasonic |
| | | R27, R28, R29, R30, R31 | : | | | |
| 21 | 2 | U5,U1 | UPG1678 | IC, RF Buffer | UPG1678GV | NEC |
| 22 | 2 | U4,U2 | LM317 | IC, Voltage Regulator | LM317T | National |
| 23 | 1 | U3 | ADP-2-10-75 | RF Splitter | ADP-2-10-75 | MiniCircuits |
| 24 | 1 | Uß | DS3862 | IC, Buffer | DS3862WM | National |

.

Bosed

ST8500.641.023 VOL01

Page 408 of 1284

<u>09632556</u>.080400

FI6.63

FIG. 64



Page 409 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Page 410 of 1284

09632025.020400

| | litor | |
|------------|----------|----|
| | item | 2 |
| | 1 | 24 |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | Τ |
| | 2 | 1 |
| | 3 | 2 |
| | 4 | 4 |
| | 5 | 6 |
| | 6 | 1 |
| A I | 7 | 8 |
| - | | 1 |
| | 8 | 3 |
| | 9 | 1 |
| | 10 | 2 |
| | 11 | 1 |
| | 12 | 3 |
| | 13 | 6 |
| | 14 | 2 |
| • | 15 | 4 |
| | 16 | 9 |
| | - | 1- |
| | 17 | 4 |
| | 18 | 12 |
| _ | <u> </u> | 1- |
| | | |

| S | | | | • | | |
|--------|--------|---------------------------|------------------|-----------------|--------------------------------------|-----------------|
| Bill C | Of Mat | erials | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| tem | Qty | Reference | Part | Manufacturer | Part Description | Part Number |
| 1 | 24 | C1,C2,C3,C5,C6,C17,C18, | 0.1uF | Murata | .1uF,0603,X7R,20%,16V | GRM39X7R104MO |
| | | C19,C20,C28,C35,C36,C37, | | | | |
| | | C38,C40,C41,C44,C48,C55, | | | | |
| | | C56,C57,C59,C60,C62 | | | | |
| 2 | 1 | C4 | 330pF | Murata | 330pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG331K0 |
| 3 | 2 | C10,C7 | 22pF | Murata | 22pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG220K0 |
| 4 | 4 | C8,C9,C23,C24 | 470pF | Murata | 470pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG471K0 |
| 5 | 6 | C11,C13,C25,C26,C27,C46 | 10pF | Murata | 10pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG100K0 |
| 6 | 1 | C12 | 8pF | Murata | 8pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG080K0 |
| 7 | 8 | C15,C16,C21,C22,C50,C54, | 100pF | Murata | 100pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG101K0 |
| | | C58,C61 | | | | |
| 8 | 3 | C39,C43,C47 | 4.7uF | Panasonic | 4.7 uF tantalum, 16V | ECS-T1CY475R |
| 9 | 1 | C52 | 33pF | Murata | 330pF,0603,COG,10%,50 | GRM39COG330K0 |
| 10 | 2 | FL1,FL2 | MDR642E | Soshin | 2.4-2.5GHz BPF | MDR642E |
| 11 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | Samtec | Dual Row, 7 pins per row | FTSH-107-01-F-D |
| 12 | 3 | J1,J2,J3 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Suhner | RF Connector | 82MMCX-50-0-1 |
| 13 | 6 | J4,J5,J6,J7,J9,J10 | CON3 | Berg | 3 pin header w retentive leg | 69190-403H |
| 14 | 2 | L10,L1 | BLM21A601R | Murata | 600 ohms@100MHz, 500 mA Ferrite Bead | BLM21A601R |
| 15 | 4 | L2,L3,L5,L6 | 22 nH | Collcraft | 22nH, 0805CS (2012), 5% | 0805CS-220X-BC |
| 16 | 9 | L7,L8,L9,L11,L12,L13,L14, | BLM11A121S | Murata | RF Bead | BLM11A121S |
| | | L15,L16 | - | | | |
| 17 | 4 | Q1,Q2,Q3,Q4 | NDS336P | National | P-Channel FET | NDS336P |
| 18 | 12 | R1,R2,R5,R6,R7,R9,R11, | R | Panasonic | | |
| | 1 | R13,R16,R17,R18,R19 | • • • | | | |
| 19 | 2 | R3,R4 | 100 | Panasonic | 0603, 100, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-101 |
| 20 · | 5 | R10,R12,R15,R20,R21 | 4.7K | Panasonic | 0603, 4.7K, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-472 |
| 21 | 1 | R14 | 3.6K | Panasonic | 0603, 3.6K, 5%, 1/16 W | ERJ-3GSY-J-362 |
| 22 | 1 | T1 | 80 ohm, L=100 m | nil, W=20 mil | 80 ohm, L=100 mil, W=20 mil | |
| 23 | 1 | T2 | 50 ohm, L=100 m | nil, W=54 mil | 50 ohm, L=100 mll, W=54 mll | |
| 24 | 1 | T3 i | 102 ohm, L=220 | mil, W=10 mil | 102 ohm, L=220 mil, Ŵ=10 mil | |
| 25 | 1 | T4 | 67 ohm, L=200 m | nil, W=30.7 mil | 67 ohm, L=200 mil, W=30.7 mil | |
| 26 | 1 | T5 | 100 ohm, L=200 i | mil, W=10.7 mil | 100 ohm, L=200 mil, W=10.7 mil | |
| 27 | 4 | U2,U3,U6,U7 | MAAM22010 | MACOM | 2.4-2.5 GHz LNA | MAAM22010 |
| 28 | 1 | U4 | UPG152TA | NEC | RF Switch | UPG152TA |
| 29 | 5 | U11,U12,U16,U18,U19 | NC7S04M5 | National | Inverter | NC7S04M5 |
| 30 | 1 | U14 | TK11230B | ТОКО | Voltage Regulator | TK11230B |
| 31 | 1 | U17 | RF2128P | RFMD | Medium Power Linear Amplifier | RF2128P |



.



Page 413 of 1284

.**.**.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

the start was made and start have one and and start and start was the start and the st





the and the part was been and the part and t



Page 416 of 1284

٠, ٠





Page 418 of 1284

TCL & Hisense⁻ Ex. 1003



Page 419 of 1284



Page 420 of 1284



FIG. 70E "

Page 421 of 1284

I. 11. Q

Ś

I have been and been been and and been .

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



1 1 feel (-1, -1)

friel, Gray, Bress

a la calendaria (m. 1997) An D'Realth (m. 1997)

Page 1

. . .

Page 422 of 1284

15

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

. .:



Page 423 of 1284

· ogsægsé .osoure



Page 424 of 1284

The second secon



Page 425 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Page 427 of 1284





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

• •

I





Ex. 1003




Square Wave Frequency = 200Mhz



Page 433 of 1284





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

-i



42-382 42-382 42-392 42-392 Drand National *Drand 1885 and the Hanff Hung Bud post 3.... ٤.



Ex. 1003

76.021 7608 71044 71249 7118a CNTL 7123 I 71 120 71362 È Thisse I baseband Sisnai 7402 N. . :741 la ī ε ; 71190 11282 7414 7416 ൦ 7407 Vr: 6-7406 CNTL Ľ ١. OUTPUT 0 1412 IQ signal 7606. 900 7418 274116 Delay 71.245 1. · 11186. CNTL 7123 Q 71126 76045 C 71266 71186 C Q Q hasehold 71366 F 71046 signal 7404 FIG. 76A 71,286 90° Delay CNTL 7604a 7127

<u>ب</u> ب

Page 438 of 1284

4.



Page 439 of 1284 ⁺

.. ..

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Page 440 of 1284 CCLL holl

· TI OK

1.



And the second second



÷,

....

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 442 of 1284

The they level and the they was at

.,

5<u>1</u>12

2 1911 85L

1 *

S⊥/u

4:05 5L

1 '9I_J

905 6E

śj/z IJμ 20555 ,

. .

DOSAL

41 6E

Page 443 of 1284

Frequency

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

11

zobi

Ŷ

11 • 1

Amplitude



Page 444 of 1284

 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

• ;



Ex. 1003





and the property of the property of the state of the property of the property





Ex. 1003



Page 450 of 1284

FIG.84



TCL & Hisense

Ex. 1003

تدنية

Page 451 of 1284



FIG. 86

And the set of the set

and Anna

(7) ::

ت ز



تر

Page 453 of 1284



FIG.88

and the start and start and the start and the start

ŝ

Page 454 of 1284





FIG. 890





B. failing-edge pulse generator

FIG '89E

. .: 2

> TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 456 of 1284



Page 457 of 1284

٠.

0

5...







Page 460 of 1284



Page 461 of 1284



Transmitter baseband signal after spreading

9 Receiver baseband signal after Correlation

ŧ

FI6 92

Page 462 of 1284

Page 463 of 1284

FIG. 93

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 

•••••



:

44

;

> TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5400

.

and and and and a man and and



Very Jul, and Jur Werd Jul, and Jur The second se 2 The second secon

Ex. 1003



Page 466 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

• ;

.



FIG. 95C

Page 467 of 1284



FIG. 96

Page 468 of 1284

·

OSCIENSC

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1


Page 469 of 1284



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

4--

٩.

4

•

Page 470 of 1284

i

N 8

1

FIG.98

t





FIG. 99

Page 471 of 1284

÷

1.1.1

a de consector de la consector



÷

··· :

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

۰.



÷

.



Page 474 of 1284

ţ

· 4

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

٩.

ي.



•

FIG. 103

Page 475 of 1284

...

,

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

٠.



٠

.

FIG. 104

Page 476 of 1284

.

an agin an



and the property of the second second





,

FIG. 107

1

e 196

÷

ł

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



.

í

 \sim

1

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Т

٠.

÷

Page 481 of 1284

FIG. 109





FIG. 110

111 '97 1



Page 483 of 1284

زر

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1

;

:

.



.

E11 "DI



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

١



Page 486 of 1284

ł

.

2





and the light of t

fie. 115



FIG. 116

Page 488 of 1284

۰.

1

.,Å

• •

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

UI 91



.

1

..TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Т

۰.

.

.



....



.



.

;

· ;

FIG 118



FIG. 119

Page 491 of 1284

,

٠

......

09632856.020400

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.



FIG: 120

Page 492 of 1284



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

٠.

÷

Page 493 of 1284

• --

fig. 121

. . .





Page 494 of 1284

.

1

/

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

•

The first first rank mark that the first f

FIG. 123

7-

Page 495 of 1284





!

1

 $\sim M$

· 7

oyesees.deceo

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

I.



٠.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

ς.



FIG 126

.

:

ngessess. Denver

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Ł



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 :

ţ

Page 499 of 1284

......



6 14

.......

:

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

بر يند



Page 501 of 1284

. • • • • • •

1

... 1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

۳.

1 4

ينهذ



FIG 130

alle the application of the second se

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

¢

:

121 251

. . .

.

.

Page 503 of 1284



١

.

:

>



. .

ogesexes.ceekee


FIG. 133

Page 505 of 1284



Ţ



Page 506 of 1284

τ.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ¢

· · ·

.



.

· · ·



VSS

M2 Wd=10u Ing=0.4u

. 1

.

.

FIG. 135

.

09632226 020400

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 507 of 1284

_____ M1 Wd=10u ing=0.7u M2 Wd=5u Ing=0.7u ls

VDD

FIG. 136

Page 508 of 1284

<u>מסע</u>ר

<u>____</u>_

FIG 137

1

____ M1 Wd=10u Ing=0.4u

M2 Wd=5u Ing=0.4u

Page 509 of 1284

I.



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 510 of 1284



VDD

FIG. 138

.

.

Page 511 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



ы.

M2 Wd=15u Ing=0.4u

VSS

M1 Wd=30u Ing=0.4u

1

ı.

F.c. 139

1:



.

. ,

FIG. 140

____ M1 Wd≖5u Ing≖0.4u

<™

M2 Wd=5u Ing=0.4u

VSS

Page 512 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

· .

I.

Page 513 of 1284

1/ILG. 141

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

9

PAD ຂ ⊣⊢ .**315**p

ι

FIG 142



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

....t

١

Ø

C1 ⊥ __.315p



.



ugesese.cetoc

FIG 143

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

....

۱

Vdd

本 NSDPD

A NSDND

area=350p

area=350p

VSS

D2

.035p

n bulk

C2 ⊥ D1 _.315p

C1 ⊥

Page 515 of 1284



FIG 144

ι. • Page 516 of 1284

and the part and the part and the



Page 517 of 1284



F_{I6.} 146

Page 518 of 1284

: •.

| | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
|---|-------------|-----|--|-----|-----|
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | - | | | |
| | | ÷ | | | |
| | | • . | | | |
| | | • | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | : | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | · · | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | Y | · · | |
| | | | ···· ··· ··· ··· ··· ················· | | |
| • | | | [1] | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | - | E | | |
| | | | لع ا | | |
| | | | V | | |
| | | | | | |
| | E G. | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | 41 | | | | |
| | 7 | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | - | |
| | | · . | | | · . |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | : |
| | | | • | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | : |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | 1 |

Page 519 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

1



FIG. 148

in the flort for the flort for for the flort dank dank dank if it dade if it it

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 520 of 1284

.



FIG. 149

Page 521 of 1284

and the part and part and part and the second and t



Page 522 of 1284



FIG. 151

tent heet

:::

A li thad dirth and prof and

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 523 of 1284



 $\cdot |$

Ex. 1003

Page 525 of 1284



u≉.0≖gni Hlu∂.2=bW

۶L

러] 91 M

n∌.0≃0ni Nd≂bw

7 ZIW

sL,

ES1 '91] 1,2

n9:0=6u| N9:2=PM ∭3

s

s







LIG. 155





Page 528 of 1284

•



Page 529 of 1284

LS/ "92_]

. .



























Wd=5u M21 lng=0.4u Wd=20u Ing=0.4u Wd=5u M23 Ing=0.4u Wd=5u Wd=5u ing=0.4u Wd=5u Ing=0.4u Wd=5u Ing=0.4u M111 M2 -T M15 M19 M12 D \bigcirc M20 M17] M13-M14 Wd=2.5tr_s Ing=0.4u Wd=2.5tr Ing=0.4u Wd=2.5u-s Wd=2.5t s Ing=0.4u M1 ΙIΙ Wd=2.5u ing=0.4u Wd=10u Ing≠0.4u M24 Wd=2.5u Ing=0.4u h]s M22 Wd≃5u Ing≏0.4u Wd=5u Ing=0.4u N126 T M10 T . 10 ŝ M251 I Wd=2.5u Ing=0.4u .⊻⊥ Wd±2.5u +ing=0.4u M8 Wd=20u ing=0.4u Wd=5u Ing=0.4u Wd≖5u Ing≠0,4u Wd=5u Ing=0.4u, H M3 M16 M5 M9 -÷ QN CON. ÇLK M18j M4 M6 1 MŻ. H-Wd=10u Ing=0.4u l'ins Wd≠2.5u Ing≠0.4u + Wd=2.5d-Ing=0.4u ⊢ Wd=2.54 s Ing=0.4u VSS

Page 531 of 1284

•.•

·09532256.020400

FIG 159



Page 532 of 1284

191 DIJ

۰. .



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 533 of 1284



The structure and operation of embodiments of the UFT module, and various applications of the same are described in detail in the following sections.

- 4-

Further features and advantages of the invention, as well as the structure and operation of various embodiments of the invention, are described in detail below with reference to the accompanying drawings. The drawing in which an element first appears is typically indicated by the leftmost character(s) and/or digit(s) in the corresponding reference number.

Brief Description of the Figures

The present invention will be described with reference to the accompanying drawings, wherein:

FIG. 1A is a block diagram of a universal frequency translation (UFT) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1B is a more detailed diagram of a universal frequency translation (UFT) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1C illustrates a UFT module used in a universal frequency down-conversion (UFD) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 1D illustrates a UFT module used in a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 2A-2B illustrate block diagrams of universal frequency translation (UFT) modules according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 3 is a block diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 4 is a more detailed diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 5 is a block diagram of a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module according to an alternative embodiment of the invention;

1744.0630003

25

10

5

FIGS. 6A-6I illustrate example waveforms used to describe the operation of the UFU module;

FIG. 7 illustrates a UFT module used in a receiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 8 illustrates a UFT module used in a transmitter according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 9 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using a UFT module of the invention;

FIG. 10 illustrates a transceiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 11 illustrates a transceiver according to an alternative embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 12 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using enhanced signal reception (ESR) components of the invention;

FIG. 13 illustrates a UFT module used in a unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 14 illustrates an example receiver implemented using a UDF module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 15A-15F illustrate example applications of the UDF module according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 16 illustrates an environment comprising a transmitter and a receiver, each of which may be implemented using enhanced signal reception (ESR) components of the invention, wherein the receiver may be further implemented using one or more UFD modules of the invention;

FIG. 17 illustrates a unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 18 is a table of example values at nodes in the UDF module of FIG. 19;

FIG. 19 is a detailed diagram of an example UDF module according to an embodiment of the invention;

1744.0630003

25

5

Page 535 of 1284

FIGS. 20A and 20A-1 are example aliasing modules according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 20B-20F are example waveforms used to describe the operation of the aliasing modules of FIGS. 20A and 20A-1;

FIG. 21 illustrates an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 22A-22F are example waveforms used to describe the system of FIG. 21;

FIG. 23A illustrates an example transmitter in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 23B and 23C are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 23D illustrates another example transmitter in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 23E and 23F are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 24A illustrates an example receiver in an enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 24B-24J are example waveforms used to further describe the enhanced signal reception system according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 25 illustrates a block diagram of an example computer network;

FIG. 26 illustrates a block diagram of an example computer network;

FIG. 27 illustrates a block diagram of an example wireless interface;

FIG. 28 illustrates an example heterodyne implementation of the wireless interface illustrated in FIG. 27;

FIG. 29 illustrates an example in-phase/quadrature-phase (I/Q) heterodyne implementation of the interface illustrated in FIG. 27;

FIG. 30 illustrates an example high level block diagram of the interface illustrated in FIG. 27, in accordance with the present invention;

FIG. 31 illustrates a example block diagram of the interface illustrated in FIG. 29, in accordance with the invention;

1744.0630003

Page 536 of 1284

25

30

5

- 6-

FIG. 32 illustrates an example I/Q implementation of the interface illustrated in FIG.31;

FIGS. 33-38 illustrate example environments encompassed by the invention;

FIG. 39 illustrates a block diagram of a WLAN interface according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 40 illustrates a WLAN receiver according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIG. 41 illustrates a WLAN transmitter according to an embodiment of the invention;

FIGS. 42-44 are example implementations of a WLAN interface;

FIGS. 45, 46A, and 46B relate to an example MAC interface for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 47, 48, 49A, and 49B relate to an example demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 50, 51, 52A, 52B, and 52C relate to an example alternate demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 53 and 54 relate to an example receiver for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 55, 56A, and 56B relate to an example synthesizer for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 57, 58, 59, 60, 61A, and 61B relate to an example transmitter for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 62 and 63 relate to an example motherboard for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 64-66 relate to example LNAs for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

FIGS. 67A-B illustrate IQ receivers having UFT modules in a series and shunt configurations, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 68A-B illustrate IQ receivers having UFT modules with delayed control signals for quadrature implementation, according to embodiments of the present invention;

1744.0630003

Page 537 of 1284

25

5



FIGS. 69A-B illustrate IQ receivers having FET implementations, according to embodiments of the invention;

- 8⁻

FIG. 70A illustrates an IQ receiver having shunt UFT modules according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70B illustrates control signal generator embodiments for receiver 7000 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 70C-D illustrate various control signal waveforms according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70E illustrates an example IQ modulation receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 70F-P illustrate example waveforms that are representative of the IQ receiver in FIG. 70E;

FIGS. 70Q-R illustrate single channel receiver embodiments according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 70S illustrates a FET configuration of an IQ receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 71A illustrate a balanced transmitter 7102, according to an embodiment of the present invention;

FIGs. 71B-C illustrate example waveforms that are associated with the balanced transmitter 7102, according to an embodiment of the present invention;

FIG. 71D illustrates example FET configurations of the balanced transmitter 7102, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGs.72A-I illustrate various example timing diagrams that are associated with the transmitter 7102, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 72J illustrates an example frequency spectrum that is associated with a modulator 7104, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 73A illustrate a transmitter 7302 that is configured for carrier insertion, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 73B illustrates example signals associated with the transmitter 7302, according to embodiments of the invention;

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 538 of 1284



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

5

FIG. 74 illustrates an IQ balanced transmitter 7420, according to embodiments of the present invention;

- 9-

FIGs. 75A-C illustrate various example signal diagrams associated with the balanced transmitter 7420 in FIG. 74;

FIG. 76A illustrates an IQ balanced transmitter 7608 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 76B illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7618 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 77 illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7702 configured for carrier insertion according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 78 illustrates an IQ balanced modulator 7802 configured for carrier insertion according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 79A illustrate a transmitter 7900, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGs. 79B-C illustrate various frequency spectrums that are associated with the transmitter 7900;

FIG. 79D illustrates a FET configuration for the transmitter 7900, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 80 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGs. 81A-C illustrate various frequency spectrums that are associated with the IQ transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 82 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8200, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 83 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8300, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 84 illustrates a flowchart 8400 that is associated with the transmitter 7102 in the FIG. 71A, according to embodiments of the invention;

1744.0630003

FIG. 85 illustrates a flowchart 8500 that further defines the flowchart 8400 in the FIG. 84, and is associated with the transmitter 7102 according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 86 illustrates a flowchart 8600 that is associated with the transmitter 7900 and further defines the flowchart 8400 in the FIG. 84, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 87 illustrates a flowchart 8700, that is associated with the transmitter 7420 in the FIG. 74, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 88 illustrates a flowchart 8800 that is associated with the transmitter 8000, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 89A illustrate a pulse generator according to embodiments of the invention;

FIGS. 89B-C illustrate various example signal diagrams associated with the pulse generator in FIG. 89A, according to embodiments of the invention;

FIG. 89D-E illustrate various example pulse generators according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIGS. 90A-D illustrates various implementation circuits for the modulator 7410, according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 91 illustrates an IQ transceiver 9100 according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 92 illustrates direct sequence spread spectrum according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG. 93 illustrates the LNA/PA module 3904 according to embodiments of the present invention;

FIG 94 illustrates a WLAN device 9400, according to embodiments of the invention of the present invention, and

FIGs. 95A-C, and FIGs. 96-161 illustrate schematics for an integrated circuit implementation example of the present invention.

1744.0630003

25

5

10

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 21 1 1

Page 540 of 1284




Detailed Description of the Preferred Embodiments

-11-

Table of Contents

1. Universal Frequency Translation 2. Frequency Down-Conversion 3. Frequency Up-Conversion 4. Enhanced Signal Reception 5. Unified Down-Conversion and Filtering 6. Example Application Embodiments of the Invention 6.1 Data Communication 6.1.1 Example Implementations: Interfaces, Wireless Modems, Wireless . LANs, etc. 6.1.2 Example Modifications 6.2 Other Example Applications 7.0 Example WLAN Implementation Embodiments 7.1 Architecture 7.2 Receiver 7.2.1 IQ Receiver 7.2.2 Multi-Phase IQ Receiver 7.2.2.1Example I/Q Modulation Control Signal Generator Embodiments 7.2.2.2 Implementation of Multi-phase I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment with Exemplary Waveforms 7.2.2.3 Example Single Channel Receiver Embodiment 7.2.2.4 Alternative Example I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment 7.3 Transmitter Universal Transmitter with 2 UFT Modules 7.3.1 7.3.1.1 Balanced Modulator Detailed Description 1744.0630003

Jul hor

0

15

5

20

7.3.1.2 Balanced Modulator Example Signal Diagrams and Mathematical Description

7.3.1.3 Balanced Modulator Having a Shunt Configuration

7.3.1.4 Balanced Modulator FET Configuration

7.3.1.5 Universal Transmitter Configured for Carrier Insertion

7.3.2 Universal Transmitter In IQ Configuration

7.3.2.1 IQ Transmitter Using Series-Type Balanced Modulator

7.3.2.2 IQ Transmitter Using Shunt-Type Balanced Modulator

7.3.2.3 IQ Transmitters Configured for Carrier Insertion

7.4 Transceiver Embodiments

7.5 Demodulator/Modulator Facilitation Module

- 7.6 MAC Interface
- 7.7 Control Signal Generator Synthesizer

7.8 LNA/PA

8.0 802.11 Physical Layer Configurations

9.0 Appendix

10.0 Conclusion

5

1744.0630003

1. Universal Frequency Translation

The present invention is related to frequency translation, and applications of same. Such applications include, but are not limited to, frequency down-conversion, frequency up-conversion, enhanced signal reception, unified down-conversion and filtering, and combinations and applications of same.

- 13-

FIG. 1A illustrates a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 102 according to embodiments of the invention. (The UFT module is also sometimes called a universal frequency translator, or a universal translator.)

As indicated by the example of FIG. 1A, some embodiments of the UFT module 102 include three ports (nodes), designated in FIG. 1A as Port 1, Port 2, and Port 3. Other UFT embodiments include other than three ports.

Generally, the UFT module 102 (perhaps in combination with other components) operates to generate an output signal from an input signal, where the frequency of the output signal differs from the frequency of the input signal. In other words, the UFT module 102 (and perhaps other components) operates to generate the output signal from the input signal by translating the frequency (and perhaps other characteristics) of the input signal to the frequency (and perhaps other characteristics) of the output signal.

An example embodiment of the UFT module 103 is generally illustrated in FIG. 1B. Generally, the UFT module 103 includes a switch 106 controlled by a control signal 108. The switch 106 is said to be a controlled switch.

As noted above, some UFT embodiments include other than three ports. For example, and without limitation, FIG. 2 illustrates an example UFT module 202. The example UFT module 202 includes a diode 204 having two ports, designated as Port 1 and Port 2/3. This embodiment does not include a third port, as indicated by the dotted line around the "Port 3" label.

The UFT module is a very powerful and flexible device. Its flexibility is illustrated, in part, by the wide range of applications in which it can be used. Its power is illustrated, in part, by the usefulness and performance of such applications.

1744.0630003

20

25

For example, a UFT module 115 can be used in a universal frequency downconversion (UFD) module 114, an example of which is shown in FIG. 1C. In this capacity, the UFT module 115 frequency down-converts an input signal to an output signal.

ir

6-15 -14-

As another example, as shown in FIG. 1D, a UFT module 117 can be used in a universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module 116. In this capacity, the UFT module 117 frequency up-converts an input signal to an output signal.

These and other applications of the UFT module are described below. Additional applications of the UFT module will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. In some applications, the UFT module is a required component. In other applications, the UFT module is an optional component.

2. Frequency Down-Conversion

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of universal frequency down-conversion, and applications of same.

In particular, the following discussion describes down-converting using a Universal Frequency Translation Module. The down-conversion of an EM signal by aliasing the EM signal at an aliasing rate is fully described in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, the full disclosure of which is incorporated herein by reference. A relevant portion of the above mentioned patent application is summarized below to describe down-converting an input signal to produce a down-converted signal that exists at a lower frequency or a baseband signal.

25

20

5

10

and the second s

FIG. 20A illustrates an aliasing module 2000 (also called a universal frequency down-conversion module) for down-conversion using a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 2002 which down-converts an EM input signal 2004. In particular embodiments, aliasing module 2000 includes a switch 2008 and a capacitor 2010. The electronic alignment of the circuit components is flexible. That is, in one implementation,

1744.0630003

the switch 2008 is in series with input signal 2004 and capacitor 2010 is shunted to ground (although it may be other than ground in configurations such as differential mode). In a second implementation (see FIG. 20A-1), the capacitor 2010 is in series with the input signal 2004 and the switch 2008 is shunted to ground (although it may be other than ground in configurations such as differential mode). Aliasing module 2000 with UFT module 2002 can be easily tailored to down-convert a wide variety of electromagnetic signals using aliasing frequencies that are well below the frequencies of the EM input signal 2004.

- 15-

In one implementation, aliasing module 2000 down-converts the input signal 2004 to an intermediate frequency (IF) signal. In another implementation, the aliasing module 2000 down-converts the input signal 2004 to a demodulated baseband signal. In yet another implementation, the input signal 2004 is a frequency modulated (FM) signal, and the aliasing module 2000 down-converts it to a non-FM signal, such as a phase modulated (PM) signal or an amplitude modulated (AM) signal. Each of the above implementations is described below.

In an embodiment, the control signal 2006 includes a train of pulses that repeat at an aliasing rate that is equal to, or less than, twice the frequency of the input signal 2004. In this embodiment, the control signal 2006 is referred to herein as an aliasing signal because it is below the Nyquist rate for the frequency of the input signal 2004. Preferably, the frequency of control signal 2006 is much less than the input signal 2004.

A train of pulses 2018 as shown in FIG. 20D controls the switch 2008 to alias the input signal 2004 with the control signal 2006 to generate a down-converted output signal 2012. More specifically, in an embodiment, switch 2008 closes on a first edge of each pulse 2020 of FIG. 20D and opens on a second edge of each pulse. When the switch 2008 is closed, the input signal 2004 is coupled to the capacitor 2010, and charge is transferred from the input signal to the capacitor 2010. The charge stored during successive pulses forms down-converted output signal 2012.

Exemplary waveforms are shown in FIGS. 20B-20F.

FIG. 20B illustrates an analog amplitude modulated (AM) carrier signal 2014 that is an example of input signal 2004. For illustrative purposes, in FIG. 20C, an analog AM

1744.0630003

Page 545 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25



FIG. 20D illustrates an exemplary aliasing signal 2018 that is an example of control signal 2006. Aliasing signal 2018 is on approximately the same time scale as the analog AM carrier signal portion 2016. In the example shown in FIG. 20D, the aliasing signal 2018 includes a train of pulses 2020 having negligible apertures that tend towards zero (the invention is not limited to this embodiment, as discussed below). The pulse aperture may also be referred to as the pulse width as will be understood by those skilled in the art(s). The pulses 2020 repeat at an aliasing rate, or pulse repetition rate of aliasing signal 2018. The aliasing rate is determined as described below, and further described in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

As noted above, the train of pulses 2020 (i.e., control signal 2006) control the switch 2008 to alias the analog AM carrier signal 2016 (i.e., input signal 2004) at the aliasing rate of the aliasing signal 2018. Specifically, in this embodiment, the switch 2008 closes on a first edge of each pulse and opens on a second edge of each pulse. When the switch 2008 is closed, input signal 2004 is coupled to the capacitor 2010, and charge is transferred from the input signal 2004 to the capacitor 2010. The charge transferred during a pulse is referred to herein as an under-sample. Exemplary under-samples 2022 form down-converted signal portion 2024 (FIG. 20E) that corresponds to the analog AM carrier signal portion 2016 (FIG. 20C) and the train of pulses 2020 (FIG. 20D). The charge stored during successive under-samples of AM carrier signal 2014 form the downconverted signal 2024 (FIG. 20E) that is an example of down-converted output signal 2012 (FIG. 20A). In FIG. 20F, a demodulated baseband signal 2026 represents the demodulated baseband signal 2024 after filtering on a compressed time scale. As illustrated, down-converted signal 2026 has substantially the same "amplitude envelope" as AM carrier signal 2014. Therefore, FIGS. 20B-20F illustrate down-conversion of AM carrier signal 2014.

1744.0630003

- 16-

30

5

10

Page 546 of 1284

The waveforms shown in FIGS. 20B-20F are discussed herein for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Additional exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, and exemplary methods and systems of the invention relating thereto, are disclosed in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No.09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

The aliasing rate of control signal 2006 determines whether the input signal 2004 is down-converted to an IF signal, down-converted to a demodulated baseband signal, or down-converted from an FM signal to a PM or an AM signal. Generally, relationships between the input signal 2004, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006, and the down-converted output signal 2012 are illustrated below:

(Freq. of input signal 2004) = $n \cdot (Freq. of control signal 2006) \pm$ (Freq. of down-converted output signal 2012)

For the examples contained herein, only the "+" condition will be discussed. The value of n represents a harmonic or sub-harmonic of input signal 2004 (e.g., n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, ...).

When the aliasing rate of control signal 2006 is off-set from the frequency of input signal 2004, or off-set from a harmonic or sub-harmonic thereof, input signal 2004 is down-converted to an IF signal. This is because the under-sampling pulses occur at different phases of subsequent cycles of input signal 2004. As a result, the under-samples form a lower frequency oscillating pattern. If the input signal 2004 includes lower frequency changes, such as amplitude, frequency, phase, etc., or any combination thereof, the charge stored during associated under-samples reflects the lower frequency changes, resulting in similar changes on the down-converted IF signal. For example, to down-convert a 901 MHZ input signal to a 1 MHZ IF signal, the frequency of the control signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

$$(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$$

1744.0630003

Page 547 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

$$(901 \text{ MHZ} - 1 \text{ MHZ})/n = 900/n$$

- 18-

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 would be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc.

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating downconversion of analog and digital AM, PM and FM signals to IF signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, Attorney Docket Number 1744.0010000, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

Alternatively, when the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 is substantially equal to the frequency of the input signal 2004, or substantially equal to a harmonic or sub-harmonic thereof, input signal 2004 is directly down-converted to a demodulated baseband signal. This is because, without modulation, the under-sampling pulses occur at the same point of subsequent cycles of the input signal 2004. As a result, the under-samples form a constant output baseband signal. If the input signal 2004 includes lower frequency changes, such as amplitude, frequency, phase, etc., or any combination thereof, the charge stored during associated under-samples reflects the lower frequency changes, resulting in similar changes on the demodulated baseband signal. For example, to directly down-convert a 900 MHZ input signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

 $(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$ (900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/n

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc.

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating direct downconversion of analog and digital AM and PM signals to demodulated baseband signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in the co-pending U.S. Patent

1744.0630003

25

[]0

(j)

Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

Alternatively, to down-convert an input FM signal to a non-FM signal, a frequency within the FM bandwidth must be down-converted to baseband (i.e., zero IF). As an example, to down-convert a frequency shift keying (FSK) signal (a sub-set of FM) to a phase shift keying (PSK) signal (a subset of PM), the mid-point between a lower frequency F_1 and an upper frequency F_2 (that is, $[(F_1 + F_2) \div 2])$ of the FSK signal is down-converted to zero IF. For example, to down-convert an FSK signal having F_1 equal to 899 MHZ and F_2 equal to 901 MHZ, to a PSK signal, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 would be calculated as follows:

Frequency of the input = $(F_1 + F_2) \div 2$ = (899 MHZ + 901 MHZ) $\div 2$ = 900 MHZ

Frequency of the down-converted signal = 0 (i.e., baseband)

 $(\text{Freq}_{\text{input}} - \text{Freq}_{\text{IF}})/n = \text{Freq}_{\text{control}}$ (900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/n

For n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc. The frequency of the down-converted PSK signal is substantially equal to one half the difference between the lower frequency F_1 and the upper frequency F_2 .

As another example, to down-convert a FSK signal to an amplitude shift keying (ASK) signal (a subset of AM), either the lower frequency F_1 or the upper frequency F_2 of the FSK signal is down-converted to zero IF. For example, to down-convert an FSK signal having F_1 equal to 900 MHZ and F_2 equal to 901 MHZ, to an ASK signal, the aliasing rate of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to:

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

10

(900 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 900 MHZ/n, or (901 MHZ - 0 MHZ)/n = 901 MHZ/n.

- 20-

For the former case of 900 MHZ/n, and for n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.8 GHz, 900 MHZ, 450 MHZ, 300 MHZ, 225 MHZ, etc. For the latter case of 901 MHZ/n, and for n = 0.5, 1, 2, 3, 4, etc., the frequency of the control signal 2006 should be substantially equal to 1.802 GHz, 901 MHZ, 450.5 MHZ, 300.333 MHZ, 225.25 MHZ, etc. The frequency of the down-converted AM signal is substantially equal to the difference between the lower frequency F_1 and the upper frequency F_2 (i.e., 1 MHZ).

Exemplary time domain and frequency domain drawings, illustrating downconversion of FM signals to non-FM signals, and exemplary methods and systems thereof, are disclosed in the co-pending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

In an embodiment, the pulses of the control signal 2006 have negligible apertures that tend towards zero. This makes the UFT module 2002 a high input impedance device. This configuration is useful for situations where minimal disturbance of the input signal may be desired.

In another embodiment, the pulses of the control signal 2006 have non-negligible apertures that tend away from zero. This makes the UFT module 2002 a lower input impedance device. This allows the lower input impedance of the UFT module 2002 to be substantially matched with a source impedance of the input signal 2004. This also improves the energy transfer from the input signal 2004 to the down-converted output signal 2012, and hence the efficiency and signal to noise (s/n) ratio of UFT module 2002.

Exemplary systems and methods for generating and optimizing the control signal 2006, and for otherwise improving energy transfer and s/n ratio, are disclosed in the copending U.S. Patent Application entitled "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Application No. 09/176,022, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

25

3. Frequency Up-Conversion

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of frequency upconversion, and applications of same.

-21-

An example frequency up-conversion system 300 is illustrated in FIG. 3. The frequency up-conversion system 300 is now described.

An input signal 302 (designated as "Control Signal" in FIG. 3) is accepted by a switch module 304. For purposes of example only, assume that the input signal 302 is a FM input signal 606, an example of which is shown in FIG. 6C. FM input signal 606 may have been generated by modulating information signal 602 onto oscillating signal 604 (FIGS. 6A and 6B). It should be understood that the invention is not limited to this embodiment. The information signal 602 can be analog, digital, or any combination thereof, and any modulation scheme can be used.

The output of switch module 304 is a harmonically rich signal 306, shown for example in FIG. 6D as a harmonically rich signal 608. The harmonically rich signal 608 has a continuous and periodic waveform.

FIG. 6E is an expanded view of two sections of harmonically rich signal 608, section 610 and section 612. The harmonically rich signal 608 may be a rectangular wave, such as a square wave or a pulse (although, the invention is not limited to this embodiment). For ease of discussion, the term "rectangular waveform" is used to refer to waveforms that are substantially rectangular. In a similar manner, the term "square wave" refers to those waveforms that are substantially square and it is not the intent of the present invention that a perfect square wave be generated or needed.

Harmonically rich signal 608 is comprised of a plurality of sinusoidal waves whose frequencies are integer multiples of the fundamental frequency of the waveform of the harmonically rich signal 608. These sinusoidal waves are referred to as the harmonics of the underlying waveform, and the fundamental frequency is referred to as the first harmonic. FIG. 6F and FIG. 6G show separately the sinusoidal components making up the first, third, and fifth harmonics of section 610 and section 612. (Note that in theory there may be an infinite number of harmonics; in this example, because harmonically rich

1744.0630003

signal 608 is shown as a square wave, there are only odd harmonics). Three harmonics are shown simultaneously (but not summed) in FIG. 6H.

The relative amplitudes of the harmonics are generally a function of the relative widths of the pulses of harmonically rich signal 306 and the period of the fundamental frequency, and can be determined by doing a Fourier analysis of harmonically rich signal 306. According to an embodiment of the invention, the input signal 606 may be shaped to ensure that the amplitude of the desired harmonic is sufficient for its intended use (e.g., transmission).

A filter 308 filters out any undesired frequencies (harmonics), and outputs an electromagnetic (EM) signal at the desired harmonic frequency or frequencies as an output signal 310, shown for example as a filtered output signal 614 in FIG. 6I.

FIG. 4 illustrates an example universal frequency up-conversion (UFU) module 401. The UFU module 401 includes an example switch module 304, which comprises a bias signal 402, a resistor or impedance 404, a universal frequency translator (UFT) 450, and a ground 408. The UFT 450 includes a switch 406. The input signal 302 (designated as "Control Signal" in FIG. 4) controls the switch 406 in the UFT 450, and causes it to close and open. Harmonically rich signal 306 is generated at a node 405 located between the resistor or impedance 404 and the switch 406.

Also in FIG. 4, it can be seen that an example filter 308 is comprised of a capacitor 410 and an inductor 412 shunted to a ground 414. The filter is designed to filter out the undesired harmonics of harmonically rich signal 306.

The invention is not limited to the UFU embodiment shown in FIG. 4.

For example, in an alternate embodiment shown in FIG. 5, an unshaped input signal 501 is routed to a pulse shaping module 502. The pulse shaping module 502 modifies the unshaped input signal 501 to generate a (modified) input signal 302 (designated as the "Control Signal" in FIG. 5). The input signal 302 is routed to the switch module 304, which operates in the manner described above. Also, the filter 308 of FIG. 5 operates in the manner described above.

The purpose of the pulse shaping module 502 is to define the pulse width of the input signal 302. Recall that the input signal 302 controls the opening and closing of the

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 552 of 1284

switch 406 in switch module 304. During such operation, the pulse width of the input signal 302 establishes the pulse width of the harmonically rich signal 306. As stated above, the relative amplitudes of the harmonics of the harmonically rich signal 306 are a function of at least the pulse width of the harmonically rich signal 306. As such, the pulse width of the input signal 302 contributes to setting the relative amplitudes of the harmonics of the harmonics of the harmonics of the harmonics of the model.

Further details of up-conversion as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, incorporated herein by reference in its entirety.

4. Enhanced Signal Reception

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of enhanced signal reception (ESR), and applications of same.

Referring to FIG. 21, transmitter 2104 accepts a modulating baseband signal 2102 and generates (transmitted) redundant spectrums 2106a-n, which are sent over communications medium 2108. Receiver 2112 recovers a demodulated baseband signal 2114 from (received) redundant spectrums 2110a-n. Demodulated baseband signal 2114 is representative of the modulating baseband signal 2102, where the level of similarity between the modulating baseband signal 2114 and the modulating baseband signal 2102 is application dependent.

Modulating baseband signal 2102 is preferably any information signal desired for transmission and/or reception. An example modulating baseband signal 2202 is illustrated in FIG. 22A, and has an associated modulating baseband spectrum 2204 and image spectrum 2203 that are illustrated in FIG. 22B. Modulating baseband signal 2202 is illustrated as an analog signal in FIG. 22a, but could also be a digital signal, or combination thereof. Modulating baseband signal 2202 could be a voltage (or current) characterization of any number of real world occurrences, including for example and without limitation, the voltage (or current) representation for a voice signal.

20

25



Each transmitted redundant spectrum 2106a-n contains the necessary information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2102. In other words, each redundant spectrum 2106a-n contains the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2102.

FIG. 22C illustrates example transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d. Transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d are illustrated to contain three redundant spectrums for illustration purposes only. Any number of redundant spectrums could be generated and transmitted as will be explained in following discussions.

Transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d are centered at f_1 , with a frequency spacing f_2 between adjacent spectrums. Frequencies f_1 and f_2 are dynamically adjustable in real-time as will be shown below. FIG. 22D illustrates an alternate embodiment, where redundant spectrums 2208c,d are centered on unmodulated oscillating signal 2209 at f_1 (Hz). Oscillating signal 2209 may be suppressed if desired using, for example, phasing techniques or filtering techniques. Transmitted redundant spectrums are preferably above baseband frequencies as is represented by break 2205 in the frequency axis of FIGS. 22C and 22D.

Received redundant spectrums 2110a-n are substantially similar to transmitted redundant spectrums 2106a-n, except for the changes introduced by the communications medium 2108. Such changes can include but are not limited to signal attenuation, and signal interference. FIG. 22E illustrates example received redundant spectrums 2210b-d. Received redundant spectrums 2210b-d are substantially similar to transmitted redundant spectrums 2206b-d, except that redundant spectrum 2210c includes an undesired jamming signal spectrum 2211 in order to illustrate some advantages of the present invention. Jamming signal spectrum 2211 is a frequency spectrum associated with a jamming signal. For purposes of this invention, a "jamming signal" refers to any unwanted signal, regardless of origin, that may interfere with the proper reception and reconstruction of an intended signal. Furthermore, the jamming signal is not limited to tones as depicted by spectrum 2211, and can have any spectral shape, as will be understood by those skilled in the art(s).

5

25

1744.0630003

- 25-

As stated above, demodulated baseband signal 2114 is extracted from one or more of received redundant spectrums 2210b-d. FIG. 22F illustrates example demodulated baseband signal 2212 that is, in this example, substantially similar to modulating baseband signal 2202 (FIG. 22A); where in practice, the degree of similarity is application dependent.

An advantage of the present invention should now be apparent. The recovery of modulating baseband signal 2202 can be accomplished by receiver 2112 in spite of the fact that high strength jamming signal(s) (e.g. jamming signal spectrum 2211) exist on the communications medium. The intended baseband signal can be recovered because multiple redundant spectrums are transmitted, where each redundant spectrum carries the necessary information to reconstruct the baseband signal. At the destination, the redundant spectrums are isolated from each other so that the baseband signal can be recovered even if one or more of the redundant spectrums are corrupted by a jamming signal.

Transmitter 2104 will now be explored in greater detail. FIG. 23A illustrates transmitter 2301, which is one embodiment of transmitter 2104 that generates redundant spectrums configured similar to redundant spectrums 2206b-d. Transmitter 2301 includes generator 2303, optional spectrum processing module 2304, and optional medium interface module 2320. Generator 2303 includes: first oscillator 2302, second oscillator 2309, first stage modulator 2306, and second stage modulator 2310.

Transmitter 2301 operates as follows. First oscillator 2302 and second oscillator 2309 generate a first oscillating signal 2305 and second oscillating signal 2312, respectively. First stage modulator 2306 modulates first oscillating signal 2305 with modulating baseband signal 2202, resulting in modulated signal 2308. First stage modulator 2306 may implement any type of modulation including but not limited to: amplitude modulation, frequency modulation, phase modulator 2310 modulates modulated signal 2308 with second oscillating signal 2312, resulting in multiple redundant spectrums 2206a-n shown in FIG. 23B. Second stage modulator 2310 is preferably a phase modulator, or a frequency modulator, although other types of modulation may be implemented including but not limited to amplitude modulation. Each redundant spectrum

1744.0630003

5

Page 555 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 26-

2206a-n contains the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal 2202.

Redundant spectrums 2206a-n are substantially centered around f_1 , which is the characteristic frequency of first oscillating signal 2305. Also, each redundant spectrum 2206a-n (except for 2206c) is offset from f_1 by approximately a multiple of f_2 (Hz), where f_2 is the frequency of the second oscillating signal 2312. Thus, each redundant spectrum 2206a-n is offset from an adjacent redundant spectrum by f_2 (Hz). This allows the spacing between adjacent redundant spectrums to be adjusted (or tuned) by changing f_2 that is associated with second oscillator 2309. Adjusting the spacing between adjacent redundant spectrums allows for dynamic real-time tuning of the bandwidth occupied by redundant spectrums 2206a-n.

In one embodiment, the number of redundant spectrums 2206a-n generated by transmitter 2301 is arbitrary and may be unlimited as indicated by the "a-n" designation for redundant spectrums 2206a-n. However, a typical communications medium will have a physical and/or administrative limitations (i.e. FCC regulations) that restrict the number of redundant spectrums that can be practically transmitted over the communications medium. Also, there may be other reasons to limit the number of redundant spectrums transmitted. Therefore, preferably, the transmitter 2301 will include an optional spectrum processing module 2304 to process the redundant spectrums 2206a-n prior to transmission over communications medium 2108.

In one embodiment, spectrum processing module 2304 includes a filter with a passband 2207 (FIG. 23C) to select redundant spectrums 2206b-d for transmission. This will substantially limit the frequency bandwidth occupied by the redundant spectrums to the passband 2207. In one embodiment, spectrum processing module 2304 also up converts redundant spectrums and/or amplifies redundant spectrums prior to transmission over the communications medium 2108. Finally, medium interface module 2320 transmits redundant spectrums over the communications medium 2108. In one embodiment, communications medium 2108 is an over-the-air link and medium interface module 2320 is an antenna. Other embodiments for communications medium 2108 and medium interface module 2320 will be understood based on the teachings contained herein.

1744.0630003

25

30

FIG. 23D illustrates transmitter 2321, which is one embodiment of transmitter 2104 that generates redundant spectrums configured similar to redundant spectrums 2208c-d and unmodulated spectrum 2209. Transmitter 2321 includes generator 2311, spectrum processing module 2304, and (optional) medium interface module 2320. Generator 2311 includes: first oscillator 2302, second oscillator 2309, first stage modulator 2306, and second stage modulator 2310.

As shown in FIG. 23D, many of the components in transmitter 2321 are similar to those in transmitter 2301. However, in this embodiment, modulating baseband signal 2202 modulates second oscillating signal 2312. Transmitter 2321 operates as follows. First stage modulator 2306 modulates second oscillating signal 2312 with modulating baseband signal 2202, resulting in modulated signal 2322. As described earlier, first stage modulator 2306 can effect any type of modulation including but not limited to: amplitude modulation frequency modulation, combinations thereof, or any other type of modulated signal 2322, resulting in redundant spectrums 2208a-n, as shown in FIG. 23E. Second stage modulator 2310 is preferably a phase or frequency modulator, although other modulators could used including but not limited to an amplitude modulator.

Redundant spectrums 2208a-n are centered on unmodulated spectrum 2209 (at f_1 Hz), and adjacent spectrums are separated by f_2 Hz. The number of redundant spectrums 2208a-n generated by generator 2311 is arbitrary and unlimited, similar to spectrums 2206a-n discussed above. Therefore, optional spectrum processing module 2304 may also include a filter with passband 2325 to select, for example, spectrums 2208c,d for transmission over communications medium 2108. In addition, optional spectrum processing module 2304 may also include a filter (such as a bandstop filter) to attenuate unmodulated spectrum 2209. Alternatively, unmodulated spectrum 2209 may be attenuated by using phasing techniques during redundant spectrum generation. Finally, (optional) medium interface module 2320 transmits redundant spectrums 2208c,d over communications medium 2108.

Receiver 2112 will now be explored in greater detail to illustrate recovery of a demodulated baseband signal from received redundant spectrums. FIG. 24A illustrates

1744.0630003

25

30



receiver 2430, which is one embodiment of receiver 2112. Receiver 2430 includes optional medium interface module 2402, down-converter 2404, spectrum isolation module 2408, and data extraction module 2414. Spectrum isolation module 2408 includes filters 2410a-c. Data extraction module 2414 includes demodulators 2416a-c, error check modules 2420a-c, and arbitration module 2424. Receiver 2430 will be discussed in relation to the signal diagrams in FIGS. 24B-24J.

In one embodiment, optional medium interface module 2402 receives redundant spectrums 2210b-d (FIG. 22E, and FIG. 24B). Each redundant spectrum 2210b-d includes the necessary amplitude, phase, and frequency information to substantially reconstruct the modulating baseband signal used to generated the redundant spectrums. However, in the present example, spectrum 2210c also contains jamming signal 2211, which may interfere with the recovery of a baseband signal from spectrum 2210c. Downconverter 2404 down-converts received redundant spectrums 2210b-d to lower intermediate frequencies, resulting in redundant spectrums 2406a-c (FIG. 24C). Jamming signal 2211 is also down-converted to jamming signal 2407, as it is contained within redundant spectrum 2406b. Spectrum isolation module 2408 includes filters 2410a-c that isolate redundant spectrums 2406a-c from each other (FIGS. 24D-24F, respectively). Demodulators 2416a-c independently demodulate spectrums 2406a-c, resulting in demodulated baseband signals 2418a-c, respectively (FIGS. 24G-24I). Error check modules 2420a-c analyze demodulate baseband signal 2418a-c to detect any errors. In one embodiment, each error check module 2420a-c sets an error flag 2422a-c whenever an error is detected in a demodulated baseband signal. Arbitration module 2424 accepts the demodulated baseband signals and associated error flags, and selects a substantially errorfree demodulated baseband signal (FIG. 24J). In one embodiment, the substantially errorfree demodulated baseband signal will be substantially similar to the modulating baseband signal used to generate the received redundant spectrums, where the degree of similarity is application dependent.

Referring to FIGS. 24G-I, arbitration module 2424 will select either demodulated baseband signal 2418a or 2418c, because error check module 2420b will set the error flag 2422b that is associated with demodulated baseband signal 2418b.

1744.0630003

5

10

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

The error detection schemes implemented by the error detection modules include but are not limited to: cyclic redundancy check (CRC) and parity check for digital signals, and various error detections schemes for analog signal.

Further details of enhanced signal reception as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," Ser. No. 09/176,415, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,555 on May 9, 2000.

5. Unified Down-Conversion and Filtering

The present invention is directed to systems and methods of unified downconversion and filtering (UDF), and applications of same.

In particular, the present invention includes a unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module that performs frequency selectivity and frequency translation in a unified (i.e., integrated) manner. By operating in this manner, the invention achieves high frequency selectivity prior to frequency translation (the invention is not limited to this embodiment). The invention achieves high frequency selectivity at substantially any frequency, including but not limited to RF (radio frequency) and greater frequencies. It should be understood that the invention is not limited to this example of RF and greater frequencies. The invention is intended, adapted, and capable of working with lower than radio frequencies.

FIG. 17 is a conceptual block diagram of a UDF module 1702 according to an embodiment of the present invention. The UDF module 1702 performs at least frequency translation and frequency selectivity.

The effect achieved by the UDF module 1702 is to perform the frequency selectivity operation prior to the performance of the frequency translation operation. Thus, the UDF module 1702 effectively performs input filtering.

According to embodiments of the present invention, such input filtering involves a relatively narrow bandwidth. For example, such input filtering may represent channel select filtering, where the filter bandwidth may be, for example, 50 KHz to 150 KHz. It

1744.0630003

20

25

should be understood, however, that the invention is not limited to these frequencies. The invention is intended, adapted, and capable of achieving filter bandwidths of less than and greater than these values.

In embodiments of the invention, input signals 1704 received by the UDF module 1702 are at radio frequencies. The UDF module 1702 effectively operates to input filter these RF input signals 1704. Specifically, in these embodiments, the UDF module 1702 effectively performs input, channel select filtering of the RF input signal 1704. Accordingly, the invention achieves high selectivity at high frequencies.

The UDF module 1702 effectively performs various types of filtering, including but not limited to bandpass filtering, low pass filtering, high pass filtering, notch filtering, all pass filtering, band stop filtering, etc., and combinations thereof.

Conceptually, the UDF module 1702 includes a frequency translator 1708. The frequency translator 1708 conceptually represents that portion of the UDF module 1702 that performs frequency translation (down conversion).

The UDF module 1702 also conceptually includes an apparent input filter 1706 (also sometimes called an input filtering emulator). Conceptually, the apparent input filter 1706 represents that portion of the UDF module 1702 that performs input filtering.

In practice, the input filtering operation performed by the UDF module 1702 is integrated with the frequency translation operation. The input filtering operation can be viewed as being performed concurrently with the frequency translation operation. This is a reason why the input filter 1706 is herein referred to as an "apparent" input filter 1706.

The UDF module 1702 of the present invention includes a number of advantages. For example, high selectivity at high frequencies is realizable using the UDF module 1702. This feature of the invention is evident by the high Q factors that are attainable. For example, and without limitation, the UDF module 1702 can be designed with a filter center frequency f_c on the order of 900 MHZ, and a filter bandwidth on the order of 50 KHz. This represents a Q of 18,000 (Q is equal to the center frequency divided by the bandwidth).

It should be understood that the invention is not limited to filters with high Q factors. The filters contemplated by the present invention may have lesser or greater Qs,

1744.0630003

Page 560 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30



depending on the application, design, and/or implementation. Also, the scope of the invention includes filters where Q factor as discussed herein is not applicable.

The invention exhibits additional advantages. For example, the filtering center frequency f_c of the UDF module 1702 can be electrically adjusted, either statically or dynamically.

Also, the UDF module 1702 can be designed to amplify input signals.

Further, the UDF module 1702 can be implemented without large resistors, capacitors, or inductors. Also, the UDF module 1702 does not require that tight tolerances be maintained on the values of its individual components, i.e., its resistors, capacitors, inductors, etc. As a result, the architecture of the UDF module 1702 is friendly to integrated circuit design techniques and processes.

The features and advantages exhibited by the UDF module 1702 are achieved at least in part by adopting a new technological paradigm with respect to frequency selectivity and translation. Specifically, according to the present invention, the UDF module 1702 performs the frequency selectivity operation and the frequency translation operation as a single, unified (integrated) operation. According to the invention, operations relating to frequency translation also contribute to the performance of frequency selectivity, and vice versa.

According to embodiments of the present invention, the UDF module generates an output signal from an input signal using samples/instances of the input signal and samples/instances of the output signal.

More particularly, first, the input signal is under-sampled. This input sample includes information (such as amplitude, phase, etc.) representative of the input signal existing at the time the sample was taken.

As described further below, the effect of repetitively performing this step is to translate the frequency (that is, down-convert) of the input signal to a desired lower frequency, such as an intermediate frequency (IF) or baseband.

Next, the input sample is held (that is, delayed).

1744.0630003

25

Then, one or more delayed input samples (some of which may have been scaled) are combined with one or more delayed instances of the output signal (some of which may have been scaled) to generate a current instance of the output signal.

Thus, according to a preferred embodiment of the invention, the output signal is generated from prior samples/instances of the input signal and/or the output signal. (It is noted that, in some embodiments of the invention, current samples/instances of the input signal and/or the output signal may be used to generate current instances of the output signal.). By operating in this manner, the UDF module preferably performs input filtering and frequency down-conversion in a unified manner.

FIG. 19 illustrates an example implementation of the unified down-converting and filtering (UDF) module 1922. The UDF module 1922 performs the frequency translation operation and the frequency selectivity operation in an integrated, unified manner as described above, and as further described below.

In the example of FIG. 19, the frequency selectivity operation performed by the UDF module 1922 comprises a band-pass filtering operation according to EQ. 1, below, which is an example representation of a band-pass filtering transfer function.

$$VO = \alpha_1 z^{-1} VI - \beta_1 z^{-1} VO - \beta_0 z^{-2} VO$$
 EQ. 1

It should be noted, however, that the invention is not limited to band-pass filtering. Instead, the invention effectively performs various types of filtering, including but not limited to bandpass filtering, low pass filtering, high pass filtering, notch filtering, all pass filtering, band stop filtering, etc., and combinations thereof. As will be appreciated, there are many representations of any given filter type. The invention is applicable to these filter representations. Thus, EQ. 1 is referred to herein for illustrative purposes only, and is not limiting.

The UDF module 1922 includes a down-convert and delay module 1924, first and second delay modules 1928 and 1930, first and second scaling modules 1932 and 1934, an output sample and hold module 1936, and an (optional) output smoothing module

1744.0630003

5

1938. Other embodiments of the UDF module will have these components in different configurations, and/or a subset of these components, and/or additional components. For example, and without limitation, in the configuration shown in FIG. 19, the output smoothing module 1938 is optional.

As further described below, in the example of FIG. 19, the down-convert and delay module 1924 and the first and second delay modules 1928 and 1930 include switches that are controlled by a clock having two phases, ϕ_1 and ϕ_2 . ϕ_1 and ϕ_2 preferably have the same frequency, and are non-overlapping (alternatively, a plurality such as two clock signals having these characteristics could be used). As used herein, the term "non-overlapping" is defined as two or more signals where only one of the signals is active at any given time. In some embodiments, signals are "active" when they are high. In other embodiments, signals are active when they are low.

Preferably, each of these switches closes on a rising edge of ϕ_1 or ϕ_2 , and opens on the next corresponding falling edge of ϕ_1 or ϕ_2 . However, the invention is not limited to this example. As will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), other clock conventions can be used to control the switches.

In the example of FIG. 19, it is assumed that α_1 is equal to one. Thus, the output of the down-convert and delay module 1924 is not scaled. As evident from the embodiments described above, however, the invention is not limited to this example.

The example UDF module 1922 has a filter center frequency of 900.2 MHZ and a filter bandwidth of 570 KHz. The pass band of the UDF module 1922 is on the order of 899.915 MHZ to 900.485 MHZ. The Q factor of the UDF module 1922 is approximately 1879 (i.e., 900.2 MHZ divided by 570 KHz).

The operation of the UDF module 1922 shall now be described with reference to a Table 1802 (FIG. 18) that indicates example values at nodes in the UDF module 1922 at a number of consecutive time increments. It is assumed in Table 1802 that the UDF module 1922 begins operating at time t-1. As indicated below, the UDF module 1922 reaches steady state a few time units after operation begins. The number of time units necessary for a given UDF module to reach steady state depends on the configuration of

1744.0630003

25

5

Page 563 of 1284

the UDF module, and will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

At the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes. This allows a capacitor 1952 to charge to the current value of an input signal, VI_{t-1}, such that node 1902 is at VI_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1804 in FIG. 18. In effect, the combination of the switch 1950 and the capacitor 1952 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 operates to translate the frequency of the input signal VI to a desired lower frequency, such as IF or baseband. Thus, the value stored in the capacitor 1952 represents an instance of a down-converted image of the input signal VI.

The manner in which the down-convert and delay module 1924 performs frequency down-conversion is further described elsewhere in this application, and is additionally described in pending U.S. application "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing a capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1906 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1806 in Table 1802. (In practice, VO_{t-1} is undefined at this point. However, for ease of understanding, VO_{t-1} shall continue to be used for purposes of explanation.)

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t-1, a switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1968 to charge to a value stored in a capacitor 1964. At this time, however, the value in capacitor 1964 is undefined, so the value in capacitor 1968 is undefined. This is indicated by cell 1807 in table 1802.

At the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1954 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing a capacitor 1956 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1952. Accordingly, the capacitor 1956 charges to VI_{t-1}, such that node 1904 is at VI_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1810 in Table 1802.

1744.0630003

5

The UDF module 1922 may optionally include a unity gain module 1990A between capacitors 1952 and 1956. The unity gain module 1990A operates as a current source to enable capacitor 1956 to charge without draining the charge from capacitor 1952. For a similar reason, the UDF module 1922 may include other unity gain modules 1990B-1990G. It should be understood that, for many embodiments and applications of the invention, these unity gain modules 1990A-1990G are optional. The structure and operation of the unity gain modules 1990 will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1962 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing a capacitor 1964 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1960. Accordingly, the capacitor 1964 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1908 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1814 in Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t-1, a switch 1970 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1972 to charge to a value stored in a capacitor 1968. At this time, however, the value in capacitor 1968 is undefined, so the value in capacitor 1972 is undefined. This is indicated by cell 1815 in table 1802.

At time t, at the rising edge of ϕ_1 , the switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes. This allows the capacitor 1952 to charge to VI_t, such that node 1902 is at VI_t. This is indicated in cell 1816 of Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t, the switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, thereby allowing the capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_t. Accordingly, node 1906 is at VO_t. This is indicated in cell 1820 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t, the switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing a capacitor 1968 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1964. Therefore, the capacitor 1968 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1910 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated by cell 1824 in Table 1802.

At the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1954 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing the capacitor 1956 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1952. Accordingly, the capacitor 1956 charges to VI_t, such that node 1904 is at VI_t. This is indicated by cell 1828 in Table 1802.

1744.0630003

5

30

Page.565 of 1284

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1962 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing the capacitor 1964 to charge to the level in the capacitor 1960. Therefore, the capacitor 1964 charges to VO_t, such that node 1908 is at VO_t. This is indicated by cell 1832 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_2 at time t, the switch 1970 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing the capacitor 1972 in the second delay module 1930 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1968 in the second delay module 1930. Therefore, the capacitor 1972 charges to VO_{t-1}, such that node 1912 is at VO_{t-1}. This is indicated in cell 1836 of FIG. 18.

At time t+1, at the rising edge of ϕ_1 , the switch 1950 in the down-convert and delay module 1924 closes, allowing the capacitor 1952 to charge to VI_{t+1}. Therefore, node 1902 is at VI_{t+1}, as indicated by cell 1838 of Table 1802.

Also at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, the switch 1958 in the first delay module 1928 closes, allowing the capacitor 1960 to charge to VO_{t+1}. Accordingly, node 1906 is at VO_{t+1}, as indicated by cell 1842 in Table 1802.

Further at the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, the switch 1966 in the second delay module 1930 closes, allowing the capacitor 1968 to charge to the level of the capacitor 1964. Accordingly, the capacitor 1968 charges to VO₁, as indicated by cell 1846 of Table 1802.

In the example of FIG. 19, the first scaling module 1932 scales the value at node 1908 (i.e., the output of the first delay module 1928) by a scaling factor of -0.1. Accordingly, the value present at node 1914 at time t+1 is -0.1 * VO_t. Similarly, the second scaling module 1934 scales the value present at node 1912 (i.e., the output of the second scaling module 1930) by a scaling factor of -0.8. Accordingly, the value present at node 1916 is -0.8 * VO_{t-1} at time t+1.

At time t+1, the values at the inputs of the summer 1926 are: VI_t at node 1904, -0.1 * VO_t at node 1914, and -0.8 * VO_{t-1} at node 1916 (in the example of FIG. 19, the values at nodes 1914 and 1916 are summed by a second summer 1925, and this sum is presented to the summer 1926). Accordingly, at time t+1, the summer generates a signal equal to VI_t - 0.1 * VO_t - 0.8 * VO_{t-1}.

1744.0630003

5

30

Page 566 of 1284



At the rising edge of ϕ_1 at time t+1, a switch 1991 in the output sample and hold module 1936 closes, thereby allowing a capacitor 1992 to charge to VO_{t+1}. Accordingly, the capacitor 1992 charges to VO_{t+1}, which is equal to the sum generated by the adder 1926. As just noted, this value is equal to: VI_t - 0.1 * VO_t - 0.8 * VO_{t-1}. This is indicated in cell 1850 of Table 1802. This value is presented to the optional output smoothing module 1938, which smooths the signal to thereby generate the instance of the output signal VO_{t+1}. It is apparent from inspection that this value of VO_{t+1} is consistent with the band pass filter transfer function of EQ. 1.

Further details of unified down-conversion and filtering as described in this section are presented in pending U.S. application "Integrated Frequency Translation And Selectivity," Ser. No. 09/175,966, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,049,706 on April 11, 2000, incorporated herein by reference in its entirety.

6. Example Application Embodiments of the Invention

As noted above, the UFT module of the present invention is a very powerful and flexible device. Its flexibility is illustrated, in part, by the wide range of applications in which it can be used. Its power is illustrated, in part, by the usefulness and performance of such applications.

Example applications of the UFT module were described above. In particular, frequency down-conversion, frequency up-conversion, enhanced signal reception, and unified down-conversion and filtering applications of the UFT module were summarized above, and are further described below. These applications of the UFT module are discussed herein for illustrative purposes. The invention is not limited to these example applications. Additional applications of the UFT module will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), based on the teachings contained herein.

For example, the present invention can be used in applications that involve frequency down-conversion. This is shown in FIG. 1C, for example, where an example UFT module 115 is used in a down-conversion module 114. In this capacity, the UFT module 115 frequency down-converts an input signal to an output signal. This is also

1744.0630003

5



shown in FIG. 7, for example, where an example UFT module 706 is part of a downconversion module 704, which is part of a receiver 702.

The present invention can be used in applications that involve frequency upconversion. This is shown in FIG. 1D, for example, where an example UFT module 117 is used in a frequency up-conversion module 116. In this capacity, the UFT module 117 frequency up-converts an input signal to an output signal. This is also shown in FIG. 8, for example, where an example UFT module 806 is part of up-conversion module 804, which is part of a transmitter 802.

The present invention can be used in environments having one or more transmitters 902 and one or more receivers 906, as illustrated in FIG. 9. In such environments, one or more of the transmitters 902 may be implemented using a UFT module, as shown for example in FIG. 8. Also, one or more of the receivers 906 may be implemented using a UFT module, as shown for example in FIG. 7.

The invention can be used to implement a transceiver. An example transceiver 1002 is illustrated in FIG. 10. The transceiver 1002 includes a transmitter 1004 and a receiver 1008. Either the transmitter 1004 or the receiver 1008 can be implemented using a UFT module. Alternatively, the transmitter 1004 can be implemented using a UFT module 1006, and the receiver 1008 can be implemented using a UFT module 1006. This embodiment is shown in FIG. 10.

Another transceiver embodiment according to the invention is shown in FIG. 11. In this transceiver 1102, the transmitter 1104 and the receiver 1108 are implemented using a single UFT module 1106. In other words, the transmitter 1104 and the receiver 1108 share a UFT module 1106.

As described elsewhere in this application, the invention is directed to methods and systems for enhanced signal reception (ESR). Various ESR embodiments include an ESR module (transmit) in a transmitter 1202, and an ESR module (receive) in a receiver 1210. An example ESR embodiment configured in this manner is illustrated in FIG. 12.

The ESR module (transmit) 1204 includes a frequency up-conversion module 1206. Some embodiments of this frequency up-conversion module 1206 may be implemented using a UFT module, such as that shown in FIG. 1D.

1744.0630003

25

30



The ESR module (receive) 1212 includes a frequency down-conversion module 1214. Some embodiments of this frequency down-conversion module 1214 may be implemented using a UFT module, such as that shown in FIG. 1C.

- 39-

As described elsewhere in this application, the invention is directed to methods and systems for unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF). An example unified down-conversion and filtering module 1302 is illustrated in FIG. 13. The unified down-conversion and filtering module 1302 includes a frequency down-conversion module 1304 and a filtering module 1306. According to the invention, the frequency down-conversion module 1308, as indicated in FIG. 13.

Unified down-conversion and filtering according to the invention is useful in applications involving filtering and/or frequency down-conversion. This is depicted, for example, in FIGS. 15A-15F. FIGS. 15A-15C indicate that unified down-conversion and filtering according to the invention is useful in applications where filtering precedes, follows, or both precedes and follows frequency down-conversion. FIG. 15D indicates that a unified down-conversion and filtering module 1524 according to the invention can be utilized as a filter 1522 (i.e., where the extent of frequency down-conversion by the down-converter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1524 is minimized). FIG. 15E indicates that a unified down-conversion and filtering module 1528 according to the invention can be utilized as a down-converter 1526 (i.e., where the filter in the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1528 passes substantially all frequencies). FIG. 15F illustrates that the unified down-conversion and filtering module 1532 can be used as an amplifier. It is noted that one or more UDF modules can be used in applications that involve at least one or more of filtering, frequency translation, and amplification.

For example, receivers, which typically perform filtering, down-conversion, and filtering operations, can be implemented using one or more unified down-conversion and filtering modules. This is illustrated, for example, in FIG. 14.

The methods and systems of unified down-conversion and filtering of the invention have many other applications. For example, as discussed herein, the enhanced signal

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30

10

reception (ESR) module (receive) operates to down-convert a signal containing a plurality of spectrums. The ESR module (receive) also operates to isolate the spectrums in the down-converted signal, where such isolation is implemented via filtering in some embodiments. According to embodiments of the invention, the ESR module (receive) is implemented using one or more unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) modules. This is illustrated, for example, in FIG. 16. In the example of FIG. 16, one or more of the UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 operates to down-convert a received signal. The UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 also operate to filter the down-converted signal so as to isolate the spectrum(s) contained therein. As noted above, the UDF modules 1610, 1612, 1614 are implemented using the universal frequency translation (UFT) modules of the invention.

- 40-

The invention is not limited to the applications of the UFT module described above. For example, and without limitation, subsets of the applications (methods and/or structures) described herein (and others that would be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the herein teachings) can be associated to form useful combinations.

For example, transmitters and receivers are two applications of the UFT module. FIG. 10 illustrates a transceiver 1002 that is formed by combining these two applications of the UFT module, i.e., by combining a transmitter 1004 with a receiver 1008.

Also, ESR (enhanced signal reception) and unified down-conversion and filtering are two other applications of the UFT module. FIG. 16 illustrates an example where ESR and unified down-conversion and filtering are combined to form a modified enhanced signal reception system.

The invention is not limited to the example applications of the UFT module discussed herein. Also, the invention is not limited to the example combinations of applications of the UFT module discussed herein. These examples were provided for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Other applications and combinations of such applications will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. Such applications and combinations include, for example and without limitation, applications/combinations comprising and/or involving one or more of: (1) frequency translation; (2) frequency down-conversion; (3) frequency up-conversion;

1744.0630003

25

30

5





(4) receiving; (5) transmitting; (6) filtering; and/or (7) signal transmission and reception in environments containing potentially jamming signals.

-41-

Additional example applications are described below.

6.1 Data Communication

The invention is directed to data communication among data processing devices. For example, and without limitation, the invention is directed to computer networks such as, for example, local area networks (LANs), wide area networks (WANs), including wireless LANs (WLANs) and wireless WANs, modulator/demodulators (modems), including wireless modems, etc.

FIG. 25 illustrates an example environment 2502 wherein computers 2504, 2512, and 2526 communicate with one another via a computer network 2534. It is noted that the invention is not limited to computers, but encompasses any data processing and/or communications device or other device where communications with external devices is desired. Also, the invention includes but si not limited to WLAN client (also called mobile terminals, and/or stations) and infrastructure devices (also called access points). In the example of FIG. 25, computer 2504 is communicating with the network 2534 via a wired link, whereas computers 2512 and 2526 are communicating with the network 2534 via wireless links.

In the teachings contained herein, for illustrative purposes, a link may be designated as being a wired link or a wireless link. Such designations are for example purposes only, and are not limiting. A link designated as being wireless may alternatively be wired. Similarly, a link designated as being wired may alternatively be wireless. This is applicable throughout the entire application.

The computers 2504, 2512 and 2526 each include an interface 2506, 2514, and 2528, respectively, for communicating with the network 2534. The interfaces 2506, 2514, and 2528 include transmitters 2508, 2516, and 2530 respectively. Also, the interfaces 2506, 2514 and 2528 include receivers 2510, 2518, and 2532 respectively. In embodiments of the invention, the transmitters 2508, 2516 and 2530 are implemented

1744.0630003

5

using UFT modules for performing frequency up-conversion operations (see, for example, FIG. 8). In embodiments, the receivers 2510, 2518 and 2532 are implemented using UFT modules for performing frequency down-conversion operations (see, for example, FIG. 7).

As noted above, the computers 2512 and 2526 interact with the network 2534 via wireless links. In embodiments of the invention, the interfaces 2514, 2528 in computers 2512, 2526 represent modulator/demodulators (modems).

In embodiments, the network 2534 includes an interface or modem 2520 for communicating with the modems 2514, 2528 in the computers 2512, 2526. In embodiments, the interface 2520 includes a transmitter 2522, and a receiver 2524. Either or both of the transmitter 2522, and the receiver 2524 are implemented using UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 7 and 8).

In alternative embodiments, one or more of the interfaces 2506, 2514, 2520, and 2528 are implemented using transceivers that employ one or more UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 10 and 11).

FIG. 26 illustrates another example data communication embodiment 2602. Each of a plurality of computers 2604, 2612, 2614 and 2616 includes an interface, such as an interface 2606 shown in the computer 2604. It should be understood that the other computers 2612, 2614, 2616 also include an interface such as an interface 2606. The computers 2604, 2612, 2614 and 2616 communicate with each other via interfaces 2606 and wireless or wired links, thereby collectively representing a data communication network.

The interfaces 2606 may represent any computer interface or port, such as but not limited to a high speed internal interface, a wireless serial port, a wireless PS2 port, a wireless USB port, PCMCIA port, etc.

The interface 2606 includes a transmitter 2608 and a receiver 2610. In embodiments of the invention, either or both of the transmitter 2608 and the receiver 2610 are implemented using UFT modules for frequency up-conversion and downconversion (see, for example, FIGS. 7 and 8). Alternatively, the interfaces 2806 can be

1744.0630003

25

30

5

10

(j) 1.)

Page 572 of 1284



implemented using a transceiver having one or more UFT modules for performing frequency translation operations (see, for example, FIGS. 10 and 11).

- 43-

FIGS. 33-38 illustrate other scenarios envisioned and encompassed by the invention. FIG. 33 illustrates a data processing environment 3302 wherein a wired network, such as an Ethernet network 3304, is linked to another network, such as a WLAN 3306, via a wireless link 3308. The wireless link 3308 is established via interfaces 3310, 3312 which are preferably implemented using universal frequency translation modules.

FIGS 35-38 illustrate that the present invention supports WLANs that are located in one or more buildings or over any defined geographical area, as shown in FIGs. 35-38.

The invention includes multiple networks linked together. The invention also envisions wireless networks conforming to any known or custom standard or specification. This is shown in FIG. 34, for example, where any combination of WLANs conforming to any WLAN standard or configuration, such as IEEE 802.11 and Bluetooth (or other relatively short range communication specification or standard), any WAN cellular or telephone standard or specification, any type of radio links, any custom standard or specification, etc., or combination thereof, can be implemented using the universal frequency translation technology described herein. Also, any combination of these networks may be coupled together, as illustrated in FIG. 34.

The invention supports WLANs that are located in one or multiple buildings, as shown in FIGS. 35 and 36. The invention also supports WLANs that are located in an area including and external to one or more buildings, as shown in FIG. 37. In fact, the invention is directed to networks that cover any defined geographical area, as shown in FIG. 38. In the embodiments described above, wireless links are preferably established using WLAN interfaces as described herein.

More generally, the invention is directed to WLAN client devices and WLAN infrastructure devices. "WLAN Client Devices" refers to, for example, any data processing and/or communication devices in which wired or wireless communication functionality is desired, such as but not limited to computers, personal data assistants (PDAs), automatic identification data collection devices (such as bar code

1744.0630003

10 If which we are not set in the set of the life of the set of th

5

25

30

ł

- 44-

scanners/readers, electronic article surveillance readers, and radio frequency identification readers), telephones, network devices, etc., and combinations thereof. "WLAN Infrastructure Devices" refers to, for example, Access Points and other devices used to provide the ability for WLAN Client Devices (as well as potentially other devices) to connect to wired and/or wireless networks and/or to provide the network functionality of a WLAN. "WLAN" refers to, for example, a Wireless Local Area Network that is implemented according to and that operates within WLAN standards and/or specifications, such as but not limited to IEEE 802.11, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11b, HomeRF, Proxim Range LAN, Proxim Range LAN2, Symbol Spectrum 1, Symbol Spectrum 24 as it existed prior to adoption of IEEE 802.11, HiperLAN1, or HiperLAN2. WLAN client devices and/or WLAN infrastructure devices may operate in a multi-mode capacity. For example, a device may include WLAN and WAN functionality. Another device may include WLAN and short range communication (such as but not limited to Blue Tooth) functionality. Another device may include WLAN and WAN and short range communication functionality. It is noted that the above definitions and examples are provided for illustrative purposes, and are not limiting. Equivalents to that described above will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

6.1.1. Example Implementations: Interfaces, Wireless Modems, Wireless LANs, etc.

The present invention is now described as implemented in an interface, such as a wireless modem or other device (such as client or infrastructure device), which can be utilized to implement or interact with a wireless local area network (WLAN) or wireless wide area network (WWAN), for example. In an embodiment, the present invention is implemented in a WLAN to support IEEE WLAN Standard 802.11, but this embodiment is mentioned for illustrative purposes only. The invention is not limited to this standard.

Conventional wireless modems are described in, for example, U.S. Patent 5,764,693, titled, "Wireless Radio Modem with Minimal Inter-Device RF Interference,"

1744.0630003

25

5

incorporated herein by reference in its entirety. The present invention replaces a substantial portion of conventional wireless modems with one or more universal frequency translators (UFTs). The resultant improved wireless modem consumes less power that conventional wireless modems and is easier and less expensive to design and build. A wireless modem in accordance with the present invention can be implemented in a PC-MCIA card or within a main housing of a computer, for example.

FIG. 27 illustrates an example block diagram of a computer system 2710, which can be wirelessly coupled to a LAN, as illustrated in FIGS. 25 and 26. The computer system 2710 includes an interface 2714 and an antenna 2712. The interface 2714 includes a transmitter module 2716 that receives information from a digital signal processor (DSP) 2720, and modulates and up-converts the information for transmission from the antenna 2712. The interface 2714 also includes a receiver module 2718 that receives modulated carrier signals via the antenna 2712. The receiver module 2718 down-converts and demodulates the modulated carrier signals to baseband information, and provides the baseband information to the DSP 2720. The DSP 2720 can include a central processing unit (CPU) and other components of the computer 2712. Conventionally, the interface 2714 is implemented with heterodyne components.

FIG. 28 illustrates an example interface 2810 implemented with heterodyne components. The interface 2810 includes a transmitter module 2812 and a receiver module 2824. The receiver module 2824 includes an RF section 2830, one or more IF sections 2828, a demodulator section 2826, an optional analog to digital (A/D) converter 2834, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2832. The transmitter module 2812 includes an optional digital to analog (D/A) converter 2822, a modulator \section 2818, one or more IF sections 2816, an RF section 2814, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2822. Operation of the interface 2810 will be apparent to one skilled in the relevant art(s), based on the description herein.

FIG. 29 illustrates an example in-phase/quadrature-phase (I/Q) interface 2910 implemented with heterodyne components. I/Q implementations allow two channels of information to be communicated on a carrier signal and thus can be utilized to increase data transmission.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30

The interface 2910 includes a transmitter module 2912 and a receiver module 2934. The receiver module 2934 includes an RF section 2936, one or more IF sections 2938, an I/Q demodulator section 2940, an optional A/D converter 2944, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2942. The I/Q demodulator section 2940 includes a signal splitter 2946, mixers 2948, and a phase shifter 2950. The signal splitter 2946 provides a received signal to the mixers 2948. The phase shifter 2950 operates the mixers 2948 ninety degrees out of phase with one another to generate I and Q information channels 2952 and 2954, respectively, which are provided to a DSP 2956 through the optional A/D converter 2944.

The transmitter module 2912 includes an optional D/A converter 2922, an I/Q modulator section 2918, one or more IF sections 2916, an RF section 2914, and a frequency generator/synthesizer 2920. The I/Q modulator section 2918 includes mixers 2924, a phase shifter 2926, and a signal combiner 2928. The phase shifter 2926 operates the mixers 2924 ninety degrees out of phase with one another to generate I and Q modulated information signals 2930 and 2932, respectively, which are combined by the signal combiner 2928. The IF section(s) 2916 and RF section 2914 up-convert the combined I and Q modulated information signals 2930 and 2932 to RF for transmission by the antenna, in a manner well known in the relevant art(s).

Heterodyne implementations, such as those illustrated in FIGS. 28 and 29, are expensive and difficult to design, manufacture and tune. In accordance with the present invention, therefore, the interface 2714 (FIG. 27) is preferably implemented with one or more universal frequency translation (UFT) modules, such as the UFT module 102 (FIG. 1A). Thus previously described benefits of the present invention are obtained in wireless modems, WLANs, etc.

FIG. 30 illustrates an example block diagram embodiment of the interface 2714 that is associated with a computer or any other data processing and/or communications device. In FIG. 30, the receiver module 2718 includes a universal frequency down-converter (UFD) module 3014 and an optional analog to digital (A/D) converter 3016, which converts an analog output from the UFD 3014 to a digital format for the DSP 2720. The transmitter module 2716 includes an optional modulator 3012 and a universal

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 576 of 1284
frequency up-converter (UFU) module 3010. The optional modulator 3012 can be a variety of types of modulators, including conventional modulators. Alternatively, the UFU module 3010 includes modulator functionality. The example implementation of FIG. 30 operates substantially as described above and in co-pending U.S. Patent Applications titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, and "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940 on July 18, 2000, as well as other cited documents.

FIG. 31 illustrates an example implementation of the interface 2714 illustrated in FIG. 30, wherein the receiver UFD 3014 includes a UFT module 3112, and the transmitter UFU 3010 includes a universal frequency translation (UFT) module 3110. This example implementation operates substantially as described above and in co-pending U.S. Patent Applications titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551 on May 9, 2000, and "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No. 09/176,154, filed October 21, 1998, issued as U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940 on July 18, 2000, as well as other cited documents.

FIG. 32 illustrates an example I/Q implementation of the interface module 2710. Other I/Q implementations are also contemplated and are within the scope of the present invention.

In the example of FIG. 32, the receiver UFD module 3014 includes a signal divider 3228 that provides a received I/Q modulated carrier signal 3230 between a third UFT module 3224 and a fourth UFT module 3226. A phase shifter 3232, illustrated here as a 90 degree phase shifter, controls the third and fourth UFT modules 3224 and 3226 to operate 90 degrees out of phase with one another. As a result, the third and fourth UFT modules 3224 and 3226 down-convert and demodulate the received I/Q modulated carrier signal 3230, and output I and Q channels 3234 and 3236, respectively, which are provided to the DSP 2720 through the optional A/D converter 3016.

30

25

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

In the example of FIG. 32, the transmitter UFU module 3010 includes first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 and a phase shifter 3210, which is illustrated here as a 90 degree phase shifter. The phase shifter 3210 receives a lower frequency modulated carrier signal 3238 from the modulator 3012. The phase shifter 3210 controls the first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 to operate 90 degrees out of phase with one another. The first and second UFT modules 3212 and 3214 up-convert the lower frequency modulated carrier signal 3238, which are output as higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively. A signal combiner 3216 combines the higher frequency modulated I and Q carrier channels 3218 and 3220, respectively.

The example implementations of the interfaces described above, and variations thereof, can also be used to implement network interfaces, such as the network interface 2520 illustrated in FIG. 25.

6.1.2. Example Modifications

The RF modem applications, WLAN applications, etc., described herein, can be modified by incorporating one or more of the enhanced signal reception (ESR) techniques described herein. Use of ESR embodiments with the network embodiments described herein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The RF modem applications, WLAN applications, etc., described herein can be enhanced by incorporating one or more of the unified down-conversion and filtering (UDF) techniques described herein. Use of UDF embodiments with the network embodiments described herein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

1744.0630003

20

6.2. Other Example Applications

The application embodiments described above are provided for purposes of illustration. These applications and embodiments are not intended to limit the invention. Alternate and additional applications and embodiments, differing slightly or substantially from those described herein, will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. For example, such alternate and additional applications and embodiments include combinations of those described above. Such combinations will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based apparent to persons skilled above.

- 49-

7.0. Example WLAN Implementation Embodiments

7.1 Architecture

FIG. 39 is a block diagram of a WLAN interface 3902 (also referred to as a WLAN modem herein) according to an embodiment of the invention. The WLAN interface/modem 3902 includes an antenna 3904, a low noise amplifier or power amplifier (LNA/PA) 3904, a receiver 3906, a transmitter 3910, a control signal generator 3908, a demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a media access controller (MAC) interface 3914. Other embodiments may include different elements. The MAC interface 3914 couples the WLAN interface/modem 3902 to a computer 3916 or other data processing device. The computer 3916 preferably includes a MAC 3918.

The WLAN interface/modem 3902 represents a transmit and receive application that utilizes the universal frequency translation technology described herein. It also represents a zero IF (or direct-to-data) WLAN architecture.

The WLAN interface/modem 3902 also represents a vector modulator and a vector demodulator using the universal frequency translation (UFT) technology described herein. Use of the UFT technology enhances the flexibility of the WLAN application (i.e., makes it universal).

1744.0630003

Page 579 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

25

5

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the WLAN interface/modem 3902 is compliant with WLAN standard IEEE 802.11. However, the invention is not limited to this standard. The invention is applicable to any communication standard or specification, as will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. Any modifications to the invention to operate with other standards or specifications will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the WLAN interface/modem 3902 provides half duplex communication. However, the invention is not limited to this communication mode. The invention is applicable and directed to other communication modes, as will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

In the embodiment shown in FIG. 39, the modulation/demodulation performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 is preferably direct sequence spread spectrum QPSK (quadrature phase shift keying) with differential encoding. However, the invention is not limited to this modulation/demodulation mode. The invention is applicable and directed to other modulation and demodulation modes, such as but not limited to those described herein, as well as frequency hopping according to IEEE 802.11, OFDM (orthogonal frequency division multiplexing), as well as others. These modulation/demodulation modes will be appreciated by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The operation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902 when receiving shall now be described.

Signals 3922 received by the antenna 3903 are amplified by the LNA/PA 3904. The amplified signals 3924 are down-converted and demodulated by the receiver 3906. The receiver 3906 outputs I signal 3926 and Q signal 3928.

FIG. 40 illustrates an example receiver 3906 according to an embodiment of the invention. It is noted that the receiver 3906 shown in FIG. 40 represents a vector modulator. The "receiving" function performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 can

1744.0630003

25



be considered to be all processing performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 from the LNA/PA 3904 to generation of baseband information.

Signal 3924 is split by a 90 degree splitter 4001 to produce an I signal 4006A and Q signal 4006B that are preferably 90 degrees apart in phase. I and Q signals 4006A, 4006B are down-converted by UFD (universal frequency down-conversion) modules 4002A, 4002B. The UDF modules 4002A, 4002B output down-converted I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The UFD modules 4002A, 4002B each includes at least one UFT (universal frequency translation) module 4004A. UFD and UFT modules are described above. An example implementation of the receiver 3906 (vector demodulator) is shown in FIG. 53. An example BOM list for the receiver 3906 of FIG. 53 is shown in FIG. 54.

The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 receives the I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 amplifies and filters the I and Q signals 3926, 3928. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 also performs automatic gain control (AGC) functions. The AGC function is coupled with the universal frequency translation technology described herein. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 outputs processed I and Q signals 3930, 3932.

The MAC interface 3914 receives the processed I and Q signals 3930, 3932. The MAC interface 3914 preferably includes a baseband processor. The MAC interface 3914 preferably performs functions such as combining the I and Q signals 3930, 3932, and arranging the data according to the protocol/file formal being used. Other functions performed by the MAC interface 3914 and the baseband processor contained therein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. The MAC interface 3914 outputs the baseband information signal, which is received and processed by the computer 3916 in an implementation and application specific manner.

In the example embodiment of FIG. 39, the demodulation function is distributed among the receiver 3906, the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a baseband processor contained in the MAC interface 3914. The functions collectively performed by these components include, but are not limited to, despreading the information, differentially decoding the information, tracking the carrier phase,

1744.0630003

5

descrambling, recreating the data clock, and combining the I and Q signals. The invention is not limited to this arrangement. These demodulation-type functions can be centralized in a single component, or distributed in other ways.

The operation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902 when transmitting shall now be described.

A baseband information signal 3936 is received by the MAC interface 3914 from the computer 3916. The MAC interface 3914 preferably performs functions such as splitting the baseband information signal to form I and Q signals 3930, 3932, and arranging the data according to the protocol/file formal being used. Other functions performed by the MAC interface 3914 and the baseband processor contained therein will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 filters and amplifies the I and Q signals 3930, 3932. The demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 outputs processed I and Q signals 3942, 3944. Preferably, at least some filtering and/or amplifying components in the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 are used for both the transmit and receive paths.

The transmitter 3910 up-converts the processed I and Q signals 3942, 3944, and combines the up-converted I and Q signals. This up-converted/combined signal is amplified by the LNA/PA 3904, and then transmitted via the antenna 3904.

FIG. 41 illustrates an example transmitter 3910 according to an embodiment of the invention. The device in FIG. 41 can also be called a vector modulator. In an embodiment, the "transmit" function performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 can be considered to be all processing performed by the WLAN interface/modem 3902 from receipt of baseband information through the LNA/PA 3904. An example implementation of the transmitter 3910 (vector modulator) is shown in FIGS. 57-60. The data conditioning interfaces 5802 in FIG. 58 effectively pre-process the I and Q signals 3942, 3944 before being received by the UFU modules 4102. An example BOM list for the transmitter 3910 of FIGS. 57-60 is shown in FIGS. 61A and 61B.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25



I and Q signals 3942, 3944 are received by UFU (universal frequency upconversion) modules 4102A, 4102B. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B each includes at least one UFT module 4104A, 4104B. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B up-convert I and Q signals 3942, 3944. The UFU modules 4102A, 4102B output up-converted I and Q signals 4106, 4108. The 90 degree combiner 4110 effectively phase shifts either the I signal 4106 or the Q signal 4108 by 90 degrees, and then combines the phase shifted signal with the unshifted signal to generate a combined, up-converted I/Q signal 3946.

- 53-

In the example embodiment of FIG. 39, the modulation function is distributed among the transmitter 3910, the demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912, and a baseband processor contained in the MAC interface 3914. The functions collectively performed by these components include, but are not limited to, differentially encoding data, splitting the baseband information signal into I and Q signals, scrambling data, and data spreading. The invention is not limited to this arrangement. These modulation-type functions can be centralized in a single component, or distributed in other ways.

An example implementation of the transmitter 3910 (vector modulator) is shown in FIGS. 57-60. The data conditioning interfaces 5802 in FIG. 58 effectively pre-process the I and Q signals 3942, 3944 before being received by the UFU modules 4102. An example BOM list for the transmitter 3910 of FIGS. 57-60 is shown in FIGS. 61A and 61B.

The components in the WLAN interface/modem 3902 are preferably controlled by the MAC interface 3914 in operation with the MAC 3918 in the computer 3916. This is represented by the distributed control arrow 3940 in FIG. 39. Such control includes setting the frequency, data rate, whether receiving or transmitting, and other communication characteristics/modes that will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein. In embodiments, control signals are sent over the corresponding wireless medium and received by the antenna 3904, and sent to the MAC 3918.

FIG. 42 illustrates an example implementation of the WLAN interface/modem 3902. It is noted that in this implementation example, the MAC interface 3914 is located on a different board. FIG. 62 is an example motherboard corresponding to FIG. 42. FIG.

1744.0630003

5

30

63 is an example bill-of-materials (BOM) list for the motherboard of FIG. 62. This and other implementations are provided herein for example purposes only. Other implementations will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s), and the invention is directed to such other implementations.

FIG. 102 illustrates an alternate example PCMCIA test bed assembly for a WLAN interface/modem 3902 according to an embodiment of the invention. In this embodiment, the baseband processor 10202 is separate from the MAC interface 3914.

In some applications, it is desired to separate the receive path and the transmit path. FIG. 43 illustrates an example receive implementation, and FIG. 44 illustrates an example transmit implementation.

7.2 Receiver

Example embodiments and implementations of the IQ receiver 3906 will be discussed as follows. The example embodiments and implementations include multi-phase embodiments that are useful for reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation. The invention is not limited to these example receiver embodiments. Other receiver embodiments will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts based on the discussion given herein. These other embodiments are within the scope and spirit of the present invention.

7.2.1 IQ Receiver

An example embodiment of the receiver 3906 is shown in FIG. 67A. Referring to FIG. 67A, the UFD module 4002A (FIG. 40) is configured so that the UFT module 4004A is coupled to a storage module 6704A. The UFT module 4004A is a controlled switch 6702A that is controlled by the control signal 3920A. The storage module 6704A is a capacitor 6706A. However, other storage modules could be used including an inductor, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts. Likewise, the UFD module 4002B (FIG. 40) is configured so that the UFT module 4004B is coupled to a

1744.0630003

20

25

5

10

Page 584 of 1284





storage module 6704B. The UFT module 4004B is a controlled switch 6702B that is controlled by the control signal 3920B. The storage module 6704B is a capacitor 6706B. However, other storage modules could be used including an inductor, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts. The operation of the receiver 3906 is discussed as follows.

- 55-

The 90 degree splitter 4001 receives the received signal 3924 from the LNA/PA module 3904. The 90 degree splitter 4001 divides the signal 3924 into an I signal 4006A and a Q signal 4006B.

The UFD module 4002A receives the I signal 4006A and down-converts the I signal 4006A using the control signal 3920A to a lower frequency signal I 3926. More specifically, the controlled switch 6702A samples the I signal 4006A according to the control signal 3920A, transferring charge (or energy) to the storage module 6704A. The charge stored during successive samples of the I signal 4006A, results in the down-converted signal I signal 3926. Likewise, UFD module 4002B receives the Q signal 4006B and down-converts the Q signal 4006B using the control signal 3920B to a lower frequency signal Q 3928. More specifically, the controlled switch 6702B samples the Q signal 4006B according to the control signal 3920B, resulting in charge (or energy) that is stored in the storage module 6704B. The charge stored during successive samples of the I signal 4006A, results in the down-converted signal 4006B.

Down-conversion utilizing a UFD module (also called an aliasing module) is further described in the above referenced applications, such as "Method and System for Down-converting Electromagnetic Signals," Ser. No. 09/176,022, now U.S. Patent No. 6,061,551. As discussed in the '551 patent, the control signals 3920A,B can be configured as a plurality of pulses that are established to improve energy transfer from the signals 4006A,B to the down-converted signals 3926 and 3928, respectively. In other words, the pulse widths of the control signals 3920 can be adjusted to increase and/or optimize the energy transfer from the signals 4006 to the down-converted output signals 3926 and 3938, respectively. Additionally, matched filter principles can be implemented to shape the sampling pulses of the control signal 3920, and therefore further improve energy transfer to the down-converted output signal 3106. Matched filter principle and energy transfer

1744.0630003

25

30

Page 585 of 1284

are further described in the above referenced applications, such as U.S. patent application titled, "Method and System for Down-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal, Transforms For Same, and Aperture Relationships", Ser. No. 09/550,644, filed on April 14, 2000.

The configuration of the UFT based receiver 3906 is flexible. In FIG. 67A, the controlled switches 6702 are in a series configuration relative to the signals 4006. Alternatively, FIG 67B illustrates the controlled switches 6702 in a shunt configuration so that the switches 6702 shunt the signals 4006 to ground.

Additionally in FIGs. 67A-B, the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is realized with the 90 degree splitter 4001. Alternatively, FIG. 68A illustrates a receiver 6806 in series configuration, where the 90 degree phase shift is realized by shifting the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920A. More specifically, the 90 degree shifter 6804 is added to shift the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920B by 90 degrees relative to the control signal 3920A. As such, the splitter 6802 is an in-phase (i.e. 0 degree) signal splitter. FIG. 68B illustrates an embodiment of the receiver 3906 of the receiver 3906 in a shunt configuration with 90 degree delays on the control signal.

Furthermore, the configuration of the controlled switch 6702 is also flexible. More specifically, the controlled switches 6702 can be implemented in many different ways, including transistor switches. FIG. 69A illustrates the UFT modules 6702 in a series configuration and implemented as FETs 6902, where the gate of each FET 6902 is controlled by the respective control signal 3920. As such, the FET 6902 samples the respective signal 4006, according to the respective control signal 3920. FIG. 69B illustrates the shunt configuration.

7.2.2 Multi-Phase IQ Receiver

FIG. 70A illustrates an exemplary I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation receiver 7000 has additional advantages of reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation. As will be apparent, the IQ receiver 7000 can be described as a multi-phase receiver to those skilled in the arts.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25



I/Q modulation receiver 7000 comprises a first UFD module 7002, a first optional filter 7004, a second UFD module 7006, a second optional filter 7008, a third UFD module 7010, a third optional filter 7012, a fourth UFD module 7014, a fourth filter 7016, an optional LNA 7018, a first differential amplifier 7020, a second differential amplifier 7022, and an antenna 7072.

I/Q modulation receiver 7000 receives, down-converts, and demodulates a I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 to an I baseband output signal 7084, and a Q baseband output signal 7086. I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 comprises a first information signal and a second information signal that are I/Q modulated onto an RF carrier signal. I baseband output signal 7084 comprises the first baseband information signal. Q baseband output signal 7086 comprises the second baseband information signal.

Antenna 7072 receives I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082. I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 is output by antenna 7072 and received by optional LNA 7018. When present, LNA 7018 amplifies I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082, and outputs amplified I/Q signal 7088.

First UFD module 7002 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. First UFD module 7002 down-converts the I-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an I control signal 7090. First UFD module 7002 outputs an I output signal 7098.

In an embodiment, first UFD module 7002 comprises a first storage module 7024, a first UFT module 7026, and a first voltage reference 7028. In an embodiment, a switch contained within first UFT module 7026 opens and closes as a function of I control signal 7090. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples first storage module 7024 to and from first voltage reference 7028, a down-converted signal, referred to as I output signal 7098, results. First voltage reference 7028 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. I output signal 7098 is stored by first storage module 7024.

In an embodiment, first storage module 7024 comprises a first capacitor 7074. In addition to storing I output signal 7098, first capacitor 7074 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on I output signal 7098.

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

5

30[.]

I output signal 7098 is received by optional first filter 7004. When present, first filter 7004 is in some embodiments a high pass filter to at least filter I output signal 7098 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, first filter 7004 comprises a first resistor 7030, a first filter capacitor 7032, and a first filter voltage reference 7034. Preferably, first resistor 7030 is coupled between I output signal 7098 and a filtered I output signal 7007, and first filter voltage reference 7034. Alternately, first filter 7004 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). First filter 7004 outputs filtered I output signal 7007.

Second UFD module 7006 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Second UFD module 7006 down-converts the inverted I-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an inverted I control signal 7092. Second UFD module 7006 outputs an inverted I output signal 7001.

In an embodiment, second UFD module 7006 comprises a second storage module 7036, a second UFT module 7038, and a second voltage reference 7040. In an embodiment, a switch contained within second UFT module 7038 opens and closes as a function of inverted I control signal 7092. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples second storage module 7036 to and from second voltage reference 7040, a down-converted signal, referred to as inverted I output signal 7001, results. Second voltage reference 7040 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Inverted I output signal 7001 is stored by second storage module 7036.

In an embodiment, second storage module 7036 comprises a second capacitor 7076. In addition to storing inverted I output signal 7001, second capacitor 7076 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on inverted I output signal 7001.

Inverted I output signal 7001 is received by optional second filter 7008. When present, second filter 7008 is a high pass filter to at least filter inverted I output signal 7001 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, second filter 7008 comprises a second resistor 7042, a second filter capacitor

1744.0630003

25

30



- 59-

7044, and a second filter voltage reference 7046. Preferably, second resistor 7042 is coupled between inverted I output signal 7001 and a filtered inverted I output signal 7009, and second filter capacitor 7044 is coupled between filtered inverted I output signal 7009 and second filter voltage reference 7046. Alternately, second filter 7008 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Second filter 7008 outputs filtered inverted I output signal 7009.

First differential amplifier 7020 receives filtered I output signal 7007 at its noninverting input and receives filtered inverted I output signal 7009 at its inverting input. First differential amplifier 7020 subtracts filtered inverted I output signal 7009 from filtered I output signal 7007, amplifies the result, and outputs I baseband output signal 7084. Because filtered inverted I output signal 7009 is substantially equal to an inverted version of filtered I output signal 7007, I baseband output signal 7084 is substantially equal to filtered I output signal 7009, with its amplitude doubled. Furthermore, filtered I output signal 7007 and filtered inverted I output signal 7009 may comprise substantially equal noise and DC offset contributions from prior down-conversion circuitry, including first UFD module 7002 and second UFD module 7006, respectively. When first differential amplifier 7020 subtracts filtered inverted I output signal 7009 from filtered I output signal 7007, these noise and DC offset contributions substantially cancel each other.

Third UFD module 7010 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Third UFD module 7010 down-converts the Q-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an Q control signal 7094. Third UFD module 7010 outputs an Q output signal 7003.

In an embodiment, third UFD module 7010 comprises a third storage module 7048, a third UFT module 7050, and a third voltage reference 7052. In an embodiment, a switch contained within third UFT module 7050 opens and closes as a function of Q control signal 7094. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples third storage module 7048 to and from third voltage reference 7052, a down-converted signal, referred to as Q output signal 7003, results.

5

25

1744.0630003

Third voltage reference 7052 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Q output signal 7003 is stored by third storage module 7048.

In an embodiment, third storage module 7048 comprises a third capacitor 7078. In addition to storing Q output signal 7003, third capacitor 7078 reduces or prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on Q output signal 7003.

Q output signal 7003 is received by optional third filter 7012. When present, in an embodiment, third filter 7012 is a high pass filter to at least filter Q output signal 7003 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In an embodiment, when present, third filter 7012 comprises a third resistor 7054, a third filter capacitor 7056, and a third filter voltage reference 7058. Preferably, third resistor 7054 is coupled between Q output signal 7003 and a filtered Q output signal 7011, and third filter capacitor 7056 is coupled between filtered Q output signal 7011 and third filter voltage reference 7058. Alternately, third filter 7012 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Third filter 7012 outputs filtered Q output signal 7011.

Fourth UFD module 7014 receives amplified I/Q signal 7088. Fourth UFD module 7014 down-converts the inverted Q-phase signal portion of amplified input I/Q signal 7088 according to an inverted Q control signal 7096. Fourth UFD module 7014 outputs an inverted Q output signal 7005.

In an embodiment, fourth UFD module 7014 comprises a fourth storage module 7060, a fourth UFT module 7062, and a fourth voltage reference 7064. In an embodiment, a switch contained within fourth UFT module 7062 opens and closes as a function of inverted Q control signal 7096. As a result of the opening and closing of this switch, which respectively couples and de-couples fourth storage module 7060 to and from fourth voltage reference 7064, a down-converted signal, referred to as inverted Q output signal 7005, results. Fourth voltage reference 7064 may be any reference voltage, and is preferably ground. Inverted Q output signal 7005 is stored by fourth storage module 7060.

In an embodiment, fourth storage module 7060 comprises a fourth capacitor 7080. In addition to storing inverted Q output signal 7005, fourth capacitor 7080 reduces or

1744.0630003

5

30

25

Page 590 of 1284





prevents a DC offset voltage resulting from charge injection from appearing on inverted Q output signal 7005.

-61-

Inverted Q output signal 7005 is received by optional fourth filter 7016. When present, fourth filter 7016 is a high pass filter to at least filter inverted Q output signal 7005 to remove any carrier signal "bleed through". In a preferred embodiment, when present, fourth filter 7016 comprises a fourth resistor 7066, a fourth filter capacitor 7068, and a fourth filter voltage reference 7070. Preferably, fourth resistor 7066 is coupled between inverted Q output signal 7005 and a filtered inverted Q output signal 7013, and fourth filter voltage reference 7070. Alternately, fourth filter 7016 may comprise any other applicable filter configuration as would be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). Fourth filter 7016 outputs filtered inverted Q output signal 7013.

Second differential amplifier 7022 receives filtered Q output signal 7011 at its noninverting input and receives filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 at its inverting input. Second differential amplifier 7022 subtracts filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 from filtered Q output signal 7011, amplifies the result, and outputs Q baseband output signal 7086. Because filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 is substantially equal to an inverted version of filtered Q output signal 7011, Q baseband output signal 7086 is substantially equal to filtered Q output signal 7013, with its amplitude doubled. Furthermore, filtered Q output signal 7011 and filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 may comprise substantially equal noise and DC offset contributions of the same polarity from prior down-conversion circuitry, including third UFD module 7010 and fourth UFD module 7014, respectively. When second differential amplifier 7022 subtracts filtered inverted Q output signal 7013 from filtered Q output signal 7011, these noise and DC offset contributions substantially cancel each other.

Additional embodiments relating to addressing DC offset and re-radiation concerns, applicable to the present invention, are described in co-pending Patent Application No. 09/526,041, entitled "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," Attorney Docket No. 1744.0880000, which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 591 of 1284

7.2.2.1 Example I/Q Modulation Control Signal Generator Embodiments

FIG. 70B illustrates an exemplary block diagram for I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 generates I control signal 7090, inverted I control signal 7092, Q control signal 7094, and inverted Q control signal 7096 used by I/Q modulation receiver 7000 of FIG. 70A. I control signal 7090 and inverted I control signal 7092 operate to down-convert the I-phase portion of an input I/Q modulated RF signal. Q control signal 7094 and inverted Q control signal 7096 act to down-convert the Q-phase portion of the input I/Q modulated RF signal. Furthermore, I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 has the advantage of generating control signals in a manner such that resulting collective circuit re-radiation is radiated at one or more frequencies outside of the frequency range of interest. For instance, potential circuit re-radiation is radiated at a frequency substantially greater than that of the input RF carrier signal frequency.

I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 comprises a local oscillator 7025, a first divide-by-two module 7027, a 180 degree phase shifter 7029, a second divide-bytwo module 7031, a first pulse generator 7033, a second pulse generator 7035, a third pulse generator 7037, and a fourth pulse generator 7039.

Local oscillator 7025 outputs an oscillating signal 7015. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary oscillating signal 7015.

First divide-by-two module 7027 receives oscillating signal 7015, divides oscillating signal 7015 by two, and outputs a half frequency LO signal 7017 and a half frequency inverted LO signal 7041. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary half frequency LO signal 7017. Half frequency inverted LO signal 7041 is an inverted version of half frequency LO signal 7017. First divide-by-two module 7027 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

180 degree phase shifter 7029 receives oscillating signal 7015, shifts the phase of oscillating signal 7015 by 180 degrees, and outputs phase shifted LO signal 7019. 180 degree phase shifter 7029 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s). In alternative embodiments, other amounts of phase shift may be used.

- 63-

Second divide-by two module 7031 receives phase shifted LO signal 7019, divides phase shifted LO signal 7019 by two, and outputs a half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021 and a half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021. Half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043 is an inverted version of half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021. Second divide-by-two module 7031 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

First pulse generator 7033 receives half frequency LO signal 7017, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency LO signal 7017, and outputs I control signal 7090. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary I control signal 7090.

Second pulse generator 7035 receives half frequency inverted LO signal 7041, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency inverted LO signal 7041, and outputs inverted I control signal 7092. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary inverted I control signal 7092.

Third pulse generator 7037 receives half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency phase shifted LO signal 7021, and outputs Q control signal 7094. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary Q control signal 7094.

Fourth pulse generator 7039 receives half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043, generates an output pulse whenever a rising edge is received on half frequency inverted phase shifted LO signal 7043, and outputs inverted Q control signal 7096. FIG. 70C shows an exemplary inverted Q control signal 7096.

In an embodiment, control signals 7090, 7021, 7041 and 7043 include pulses having a width equal to one-half of a period of I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082. The

1744.0630003

25

30

Page 593 of 1284





invention, however, is not limited to these pulse widths, and control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 may comprise pulse widths of any fraction of, or multiple and fraction of, a period of I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082.

First, second, third, and fourth pulse generators 7033, 7035, 7037, and 7039 may be implemented in circuit logic, hardware, software, or any combination thereof, as would be known by persons skilled in the relevant art(s).

As shown in FIG. 70C, in an embodiment, control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 comprise pulses that are non-overlapping in other embodiments the pulses may overlap. Furthermore, in this example, pulses appear on these signals in the following order: I control signal 7090, Q control signal 7094, inverted I control signal 7092, and inverted Q control signal 7096. Potential circuit re-radiation from I/Q modulation receiver 7000 may comprise frequency components from a combination of these control signals.

For example, FIG. 70D shows an overlay of pulses from I control signal 7090, Q control signal 7094, inverted I control signal 7092, and inverted Q control signal 7096. When pulses from these control signals leak through first, second, third, and/or fourth UFD modules 7002, 7006, 7010, and 7014 to antenna 7072 (shown in FIG. 70A), they may be radiated from I/Q modulation receiver 7000, with a combined waveform that appears to have a primary frequency equal to four times the frequency of any single one of control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043. FIG. 70 shows an example combined control signal 7095.

FIG. 70D also shows an example I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 overlaid upon control signals 7090, 7094, 7092, and 7096. As shown in FIG. 70D, pulses on I control signal 7090 overlay and act to down-convert a positive I-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on inverted I control signal 7092 overlay and act to down-convert a negative I-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on Q control signal 7094 overlay and act to down-convert a rising Q-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082. Pulses on inverted Q control signal 7096 overlay and act to down-convert a falling Q-phase portion of I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082.

1744.0630003

25

5

As FIG. 70D further shows in this example, the frequency ratio between the combination of control signals 7090, 7021, 7041, and 7043 and I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 is approximately 4:3. Because the frequency of the potentially re-radiated signal, i.e., combined control signal 7045, is substantially different from that of the signal being down-converted, i.e., I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082, it does not interfere with signal down-conversion as it is out of the frequency band of interest, and hence may be filtered out. In this manner, I/Q modulation receiver 7000 reduces problems due to circuit re-radiation. As will be understood by persons skilled in the relevant art(s) from the teachings herein, frequency ratios other than 4:3 may be implemented to achieve similar reduction of problems of circuit re-radiation.

It should be understood that the above control signal generator circuit example is provided for illustrative purposes only. The invention is not limited to these embodiments. Alternative embodiments (including equivalents, extensions, variations, deviations, etc., of the embodiments described herein) for I/Q modulation control signal generator 7023 will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) from the teachings herein, and are within the scope of the present invention.

FIG. 70S illustrates the receiver 7000, where the UFT modules 7028, 7038, 7050, and 7062 are configured with FETs 7099a-d.

Additional embodiments relating to addressing DC offset and re-radiation concerns, applicable to the present invention, are described in co-pending patent application no. 09/526, 041, entitled "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," which is herein incorporated by reference in its entirety.

7.*2.2.2*

Implementation of Multi-phase I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment with Exemplary Waveforms

FIG. 70E illustrates a more detailed example circuit implementation of I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. FIGS.

1744.0630003

25

5

70F-P show example waveforms related to an example implementation of I/Q modulation receiver 7000 of FIG. 70E.

FIGS. 70F and 70G show first and second input data signals 7047 and 7049 to be I/Q modulated with a RF carrier signal frequency as the I-phase and Q-phase information signals, respectively.

FIGS. 70I and 70J show the signals of FIG. 70F and 70G after modulation with a RF carrier signal frequency, respectively, as I-modulated signal 7051 and Q-modulated signal 7053.

FIG. 70H shows an I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 formed from Imodulated signal 7051 and Q-modulated signal 7053 of FIGS. 70I and 70J, respectively.

FIG. 70O shows an overlaid view of filtered I output signal 7007 and filtered inverted I output signal 7009.

FIG. 70P shows an overlaid view of filtered Q output signal 7011 and filtered inverted Q output signal 7013.

FIGS. 70K and 70L show I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086, respectfully. A data transition 7055 is indicated in both I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086. The corresponding data transition 7055 is indicated in I-modulated signal 7051 of FIG. 70I, Q-modulated signal 7053 of FIG. 70J, and I/Q modulation RF input signal 7082 of FIG. 70H.

FIGS. 70M and 70N show I baseband output signal 7084 and Q baseband output signal 7086 over a wider time interval.

7.2.2.3 Example Single Channel Receiver Embodiment

FIG. 70Q illustrates an example single channel receiver 7091, corresponding to either the I or Q channel of I/Q modulation receiver 7000, according to an embodiment of the present invention. Single channel receiver 7091 can down-convert an input RF signal 7097 modulated according to AM, PM, FM, and other modulation schemes. Refer. to section 7.2.1 above for further description on the operation of single channel receiver

5

1744.0630003





7091. In other words, the single channel receiver 7091 is a one channel of the IQ receiver 7000 that was discussed in section 7.2.1.

- 67-

7.2.2.4 Alternative Example I/Q Modulation Receiver Embodiment

FIG. 70R illustrates an exemplary I/Q modulation receiver 7089, according to an embodiment of the present invention. I/Q modulation receiver 7089 receives, down-converts, and demodulates an I/Q modulated RF input signal 7082 to an I baseband output signal 7084, and a Q baseband output signal 7086. I/Q modulation receiver 7089 has additional advantages of reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets and circuit re-radiation, in a similar fashion to that of I/Q modulation receiver 7000 described above.

7.3 Transmitter

Example embodiments and implementations of the IQ transmitter 3910 will be discussed as follows. The example embodiments and implementations include multi-phase embodiments that are useful for reducing or eliminating unwanted DC offsets that can result in unwanted carrier insertion.

7.3.1 Universal Transmitter with 2 UFT Modules

FIG. 71A illustrates a transmitter 7102 according to embodiments of the present invention. Transmitter 7102 includes a balanced modulator/up-converter 7104, a control signal generator 7142, an optional filter 7106, and an optional amplifier 7108. Transmitter 7102 up-converts a baseband signal 7110 to produce an output signal 7140 that is conditioned for wireless or wire line transmission. In doing so, the balanced modulator 7104 receives the baseband signal 7110 and samples the baseband signal in a differential and balanced fashion to generate a harmonically rich signal 7138. The harmonically rich signal 7138 includes multiple harmonic images, where each image contains the baseband

5



information in the baseband signal 7110. The optional bandpass filter 7106 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in the signal 7138 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7108 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission. The universal transmitter is further described at a high level by the flowchart 8400 that is shown in FIG. 84. A more detailed structural and operational description of the balanced modulator follows thereafter.

- 68-

Referring to flowchart 8400, in step 8402, the balanced modulator 7104 receives the baseband signal 7110.

In step 8404, the balanced modulator 7104 samples the baseband signal in a differential and balanced fashion according to a first and second control signals that are phase shifted with respect to each other. The resulting harmonically rich signal 7138 includes multiple harmonic images that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency, where each image contains the necessary amplitude and frequency information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110.

In embodiments of the invention, the control signals include pulses having pulse widths (or apertures) that are established to improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic of the harmonically rich signal 7138. In further embodiments of the invention, DC offset voltages are minimized between sampling modules as indicated in step 8406, thereby minimizing carrier insertion in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7138.

In step 8408, the optional bandpass filter 7106 selects the desired harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in from the harmonically rich signal 7138 for transmission.

In step 8410, the optional amplifier 7108 amplifies the selected harmonic(s) prior to transmission.

In step 8412, the selected harmonic(s) is transmitted over a communications medium.

1744.0630003

The lead per range and gave processing in the period of th

25

5

10

.

Page 598 of 1284

7.3.1.1 Balanced Modulator Detailed Description

Referring to the example embodiment shown in FIG. 71A, the balanced modulator 7104 includes the following components: a buffer/inverter 7112; summer amplifiers 7118, 7119; UFT modules 7124 and 7128 having controlled switches 7148 and 7150, respectively; an inductor 7126; a blocking capacitor 7136; and a DC terminal 7111. As stated above, the balanced modulator 7104 differentially samples the baseband signal 7110 to generate a harmonically rich signal 7138. More specifically, the UFT modules 7124 and 7128 sample the baseband signal in differential fashion according to control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. A DC reference voltage 7113 is applied to terminal 7111 and is uniformly distributed to the UFT modules 7124 and 7128. The distributed DC voltage 7113 prevents any DC offset voltages from developing between the UFT modules, which can lead to carrier insertion in the harmonically rich signal 7138. The operation of the balanced modulator 7104 is discussed in greater detail with reference to flowchart 8500 (FIG. 85), as follows.

- 69-

In step 8402, the buffer/inverter 7112 receives the input baseband signal 7110 and generates input signal 7114 and inverted input signal 7116. Input signal 7114 is substantially similar to signal 7110, and inverted signal 7116 is an inverted version of signal 7114. As such, the buffer/inverter 7112 converts the (single-ended) baseband signal 7110 into differential input signals 7114 and 7116 that will be sampled by the UFT modules. Buffer/inverter 7112 can be implemented using known operational amplifier (op amp) circuits, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts, although the invention is not limited to this example.

In step 8504, the summer amplifier 7118 sums the DC reference voltage 7113 applied to terminal 7111 with the input signal 7114, to generate a combined signal 7120. Likewise, the summer amplifier 7119 sums the DC reference voltage 7113 with the inverted input signal 7116 to generate a combined signal 7122. Summer amplifiers 7118 and 7119 can be implemented using known op amp summer circuits, and can be designed to have a specified gain or attenuation, including unity gain, although the invention is not

25

1744.0630003

limited to this example. The DC reference voltage 7113 is also distributed to the outputs of both UFT modules 7124 and 7128 through the inductor 7126 as is shown.

- 70-

In step 8506, the control signal generator 7142 generates control signals 7123 and 7127 that are shown by way of example in FIG. 72B and FIG. 72C, respectively. As illustrated, both control signals 7123 and 7127 have the same period T_s as a master clock signal 7145 (FIG.72A), but have a pulse width (or aperture) of T_A . In the example, control signal 7123 triggers on the rising pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145, and control signal 7127 triggers on the falling pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145. Therefore, control signals 7123 and 7127 are shifted in time by 180 degrees relative to each other. In embodiments of invention, the master clock signal 7145 (and therefore the control signals 7123 and 7127) have a frequency that is a sub-harmonic of the desired output signal 7140. The invention is not limited to the example of FIGs. 72A-72C.

In one embodiment, the control signal generator 7142 includes an oscillator 7146, pulse generators 7144a and 7144b, and an inverter 7147 as shown. In operation, the oscillator 7146 generates the master clock signal 7145, which is illustrated in FIG. 72A as a periodic square wave having pulses with a period of T_s . Other clock signals could be used including but not limited to sinusoidal waves, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts. Pulse generator 7144a receives the master clock signal 7145 and triggers on the rising pulse edge, to generate the control signal 7123. Inverter 7147 inverts the clock signal 7145 to generate an inverted clock signal 7143. The pulse generator 7144b receives the inverted clock signal 7143 and triggers on the rising pulse edge (which is the falling edge of clock signal 7145), to generate the control signal 7127.

FIG 89A-E illustrate example embodiments for the pulse generator 7144. FIG. 89A illustrates a pulse generator 8902. The pulse generator 8902 generates pulses 8908 having pulse width T_A from an input signal 8904. Example input signals 8904 and pulses 8908 are depicted in FIGs 89B and 89C, respectively. The input signal 8904 can be any type of periodic signal, including, but not limited to, a sinusoid, a square wave, a sawtooth wave etc. The pulse width (or aperture) T_A of the pulses 8908 is determined by delay 8906 of the pulse generator 8902. The pulse generator 8902 also includes an optional inverter 8910, which is optionally added for polarity considerations as understood

1744.0630003

25

30



by those skilled in the arts. The example logic and implementation shown for the pulse generator 8902 is provided for illustrative purposes only, and is not limiting. The actual logic employed can take many forms. Additional examples of pulse generation logic are shown in FIGs. 89D and 89E. FIG. 89D illustrates a rising edge pulse generator 8912 that triggers on the rising edge of input signal 8904. FIG. 89E illustrates a falling edge pulse generator 8916 that triggers on the falling edge of the input signal 8904.

In step 8508, the UFT module 7124 samples the combined signal 7120 according to the control signal 7123 to generate harmonically rich signal 7130. More specifically, the switch 7148 closes during the pulse widths T_A of the control signal 7123 to sample the combined signal 7120 resulting in the harmonically rich signal 7130. FIG. 71B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7130 having harmonic images 7152a-n. The images 7152 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency 1/T_s, at infinitum, where each image 7152 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110. As discussed further below, the relative amplitude of the frequency images is generally a function of the harmonic number and the pulse width T_A . As such, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7152 can be increased (or decreased) by adjusting the pulse width T_A of the control signal 7123. In general, shorter pulse widths of T_A shift more energy into the higher frequency harmonics, and longer pulse widths of T_A shift energy into the lower frequency harmonics. The generation of harmonically rich signals by sampling an input signal according to a controlled aperture have been described earlier in this application in the section titled, "Frequency Up-conversion Using Universal Frequency Translation", and is illustrated by FIGs. 3-6. A more detailed discussion of frequency up-conversion using a switch with a controlled sampling aperture is discussed in the co-pending patent application titled, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No./09/176,154, field on October 21, 1998, and incorporated herein by reference.

In step 8510, the UFT module 7128 samples the combined signal 7122 according to the control signal 7127 to generate harmonically rich signal 7134. More specifically, the switch 7150 closes during the pulse widths T_A of the control signal 7127 to sample the combined signal 7122 resulting in the harmonically rich signal 7134. The harmonically

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 601 of 1284

rich signal 7134 includes multiple frequency images of baseband signal 7110 that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $(1/T_s)$, similar to that for the harmonically rich signal 7130. However, the images in the signal 7134 are phase-shifted compared to those in signal 7130 because of the inversion of signal 7116 compared to signal 7114, and because of the relative phase shift between the control signals 7123 and 7127.

In step 8512, the node 7132 sums the harmonically rich signals 7130 and 7134 to generate harmonically rich signal 7133. FIG. 71C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7133 that has multiple images 7154a-n that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. Each image 7154 includes the necessary amplitude, frequency and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7110. The capacitor 7136 operates as a DC blocking capacitor and substantially passes the harmonics in the harmonically rich signal 7133 to generate harmonically rich signal 7138 at the output of the modulator 7104.

In step 8408, the optional filter 7106 can be used to select a desired harmonic image for transmission. This is represented for example by a passband 7156 that selects the harmonic image 7154c for transmission in FIG. 71C.

An advantage of the modulator 7104 is that it is fully balanced, which substantially minimizes (or eliminates) any DC voltage offset between the two UFT modules 7124 and 7128. DC offset is minimized because the reference voltage 7113 contributes a consistent DC component to the input signals 7120 and 7122 through the summing amplifiers 7118 and 7119, respectively. Furthermore, the reference voltage 7113 is also directly coupled to the outputs of the UFT modules 7124 and 7128 through the inductor 7126 and the node 7132. The result of controlling the DC offset between the UFT modules is that carrier insertion is minimized in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7138. As discussed above, carrier insertion is substantially wasted energy because the information for a modulated signal is carried in the sidebands of the modulated signal and not in the carrier. Therefore, it is often desirable to minimize the energy at the carrier frequency by controlling the relative DC offset.

25

1744.0630003

Page 602 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 72-



7.3.1.2 Balanced Modulator Example Signal Diagrams and Mathematical Description

In order to further describe the invention, FIGs. 72D-72I illustrate various example signal diagrams (vs. time) that are representative of the invention. These signal diagrams are meant for example purposes only and are not meant to be limiting. FIG. 72D illustrates a signal 7202 that is representative of the input baseband signal 7110 (FIG. 71A). FIG. 72E illustrates a step function 7204 that is an expanded portion of the signal 7202 from time t_0 to t_1 , and represents signal 7114 at the output of the buffer/inverter 7112. Similarly, FIG. 72F illustrates a signal 7206 that is an inverted version of the signal 7204, and represents the signal 7116 at the inverted output of buffer/inverter 7112. For analysis purposes, a step function is a good approximation for a portion of a single bit of data (for the baseband signal 7110) because the clock rates of the control signals 7123 and 7127 are significantly higher than the data rates of the baseband signal 7110. For example, if the data rate is in the KHz frequency range, then the clock rate will preferably be in MHZ frequency range in order to generate an output signal in the Ghz frequency range.

Still referring to FIGs. 72D-I, FIG. 72G illustrates a signal 7208 that an example of the harmonically rich signal 7130 when the step function 7204 is sampled according to the control signal 7123 in FIG. 72B. The signal 7208 includes positive pulses 7209 as referenced to the DC voltage 7113. Likewise, FIG. 72H illustrates a signal 7210 that is an example of the harmonically rich signal 7134 when the step function 7206 is sampled according to the control signal 7127. The signal 7210 includes negative pulses 7211 as referenced to the DC voltage 7113, which are time-shifted relative the positive pulses 7209 in signal 7208.

Still referring to FIGs. 72D-I, the FIG. 72I illustrates a signal 7212 that is the combination of signal 7208 (FIG. 72G) and the signal 7210 (FIG. 72H), and is an example of the harmonically rich signal 7133 at the output of the summing node 7132. As illustrated, the signal 7212 spends approximately as much time above the DC reference voltage 7113 as below the DC reference voltage 7113 over a limited time period. For example, over a time period 7214, the energy in the positive pulses 7209a-b is canceled

1744.0630003

Page 603 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

out by the energy in the negative pulses 7211a-b. This is indicative of minimal (or zero) DC offset between the UFT modules 7124 and 7128, which results in minimal carrier insertion during the sampling process.

Still referring to FIG. 72I, the time axis of the signal 7212 can be phased in such a manner to represent the waveform as an odd function. For such an arrangement, the Fourier series is readily calculated to obtain:

$$I_{c}(t) = \sum_{n=1}^{\infty} \left(\frac{4 \sin\left(\frac{n\pi T_{A}}{T_{s}}\right) \cdot \sin\left(\frac{n\pi}{2}\right)}{n\pi} \right) \cdot \sin\left(\frac{2n\pi t}{T_{s}}\right) \quad Equation 1.$$

where:

 T_s = period of the master clock 7145 T_A = pulse width of the control signals 7123 and 7127 n= harmonic number

As shown by Equation 1, the relative amplitude of the frequency images is generally a function of the harmonic number *n*, and the ratio of T_A/T_s . As indicated, the T_A/T_s ratio represents the ratio of the pulse width of the control signals relative to the period of the sub-harmonic master clock. The T_A/T_s ratio can be optimized in order to maximize the amplitude of the frequency image at a given harmonic. For example, if a passband waveform is desired to be created at 5x the frequency of the sub-harmonic clock, then a baseline power for that harmonic extraction may be calculated for the fifth harmonic (n=5) as:

5

15

20

1744.0630003

$$I_c(t) = \left(\frac{4\sin\left(\frac{5\pi T_A}{T_s}\right)}{5\pi}\right) \sin(5\omega st) \qquad Equation 2.$$

As shown by Equation 2, $I_c(t)$ for the fifth harmonic is a sinusoidal function having an amplitude that is proportional to the sin $(5\pi T_A/T_s)$ The signal amplitude can be maximized by setting $T_A = (1/10 \cdot T_s)$ so that $\sin(5\pi T_A/T_s) = \sin(\pi/2) = 1$. Doing so results in the equation:

$$I_{c}(t)\big|_{n=5} = \frac{4}{5\pi} \Big(\sin(5\omega_{s}t) \Big) \qquad Equation 3.$$

This component is a frequency at 5x of the sampling frequency of sub-harmonic clock, and can be extracted from the Fourier series via a bandpass filter (such as bandpass filter 7106) that is centered around $5f_s$. The extracted frequency component can then be optionally amplified by the amplifier 7108 prior to transmission on a wireless or wire-line communications channel or channels.

Equation 3 can be extended to reflect the inclusion of a message signal as illustrated by equation 4 below:

$$m(t) \cdot I_c(t)\Big|_{\substack{n=5\\ \theta=\theta(t)}} = \frac{4 \cdot m(t)}{5\pi} \Big(\sin(5\omega_s t + 5\theta(t)) \Big) \qquad Equation \ 4.$$

15

Equation 4 illustrates that a message signal can be carried in harmonically rich signals 7133 such that both amplitude and phase can be modulated. In other words, m(t) is modulated for amplitude and $\theta(t)$ is modulated for phase. In such cases, it should be noted that $\theta(t)$ is augmented modulo *n* while the amplitude modulation m(t) is simply scaled.

1744.0630003

Page 605 of 1284

Therefore, complex waveforms may be reconstructed from their Fourier series with multiple aperture UFT combinations.

As discussed above, the signal amplitude for the 5th harmonic was maximized by setting the sampling aperture width $T_A = 1/10 T_s$, where T_s is the period of the master clock signal. This can be restated and generalized as setting $T_A = \frac{1}{2}$ the period (or π radians) at the harmonic of interest. In other words, the signal amplitude of any harmonic *n* can be maximized by sampling the input waveform with a sampling aperture of $T_A = \frac{1}{2}$ the period of the harmonic of interest (*n*). Based on this discussion, it is apparent that varying the aperture changes the harmonic and amplitude content of the output waveform. For example, if the sub-harmonic clock has a frequency of 200 MHZ, then the fifth harmonic is at 1Ghz. The amplitude of the fifth harmonic is maximized by setting the aperture width $T_A = 500$ picoseconds, which equates to $\frac{1}{2}$ the period (or π radians) at 1 Ghz.

FIG. 72J depicts a frequency plot 7216 that graphically illustrates the effect of varying the sampling aperture of the control signals on the harmonically rich signal 7133 given a 200 MHZ harmonic clock. The frequency plot 7216 compares two frequency spectrums 7218 and 7220 for different control signal apertures given a 200 MHZ clock. More specifically, the frequency spectrum 7218 is an example spectrum for signal 7133 given the 200 MHZ clock with the aperture $T_A = 500$ psec (where 500 psec is π radians at the 5th harmonic of 1GHz). Similarly, the frequency spectrum 7220 is an example spectrum for signal 7133 given a 200 MHZ clock that is a square wave (so $T_A = 5000$ psec). The spectrum 7218 includes multiple harmonics 7218a-I, and the frequency spectrum 7220 includes multiple harmonics 7220a-e. [It is noted that spectrum 7220 includes only the odd harmonics as predicted by Fourier analysis for a square wave.] At 1 Ghz (which is the 5th harmonic), the signal amplitude of the two frequency spectrums 7218e and 7220c are approximately equal. However, at 200 MHZ, the frequency spectrum 7218a has a much lower amplitude than the frequency spectrum 7220a, and therefore the frequency spectrum 7218 is more efficient than the frequency spectrum 7220, assuming the desired harmonic is the 5th harmonic. In other words, assuming 1 Ghz

1744.0630003

25

5

Page 606 of 1284

is the desired harmonic, the frequency spectrum 7218 wastes less energy at the 200 MHZ fundamental than does the frequency spectrum 7218.

7.3.1.3 Balanced Modulator Having a Shunt Configuration

FIG. 79A illustrates a universal transmitter 7900 that is a second embodiment of a universal transmitter having two balanced UFT modules in a shunt configuration. (In contrast, the balanced modulator 7104 can be described as having a series configuration based on the orientation of the UFT modules.) Transmitter 7900 includes a balanced modulator 7901, the control signal generator 7142, the optional bandpass filter 7106, and the optional amplifier 7108. The transmitter 7900 up-converts a baseband signal 7902 to produce an output signal 7936 that is conditioned for wireless or wire line transmission. In doing so, the balanced modulator 7901 receives the baseband signal 7902 and shunts the baseband signal to ground in a differential and balanced fashion to generate a harmonically rich signal 7934. The harmonically rich signal 7934 includes multiple harmonic images, where each image contains the baseband information in the baseband signal 7902. In other words, each harmonic image includes the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The optional bandpass filter 7106 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or a subset of harmonics) in the signal 7934 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7108 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, resulting in the output signal 7936.

The balanced modulator 7901 includes the following components: a buffer/inverter 7904; optional impedances 7910, 7912; UFT modules 7916 and 7922 having controlled switches 7918 and 7924, respectively; blocking capacitors 7928 and 7930; and a terminal 7920 that is tied to ground. As stated above, the balanced modulator 7901 differentially shunts the baseband signal 7902 to ground, resulting in a harmonically rich signal 7934. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916 and 7922 alternately shunts the baseband signal to terminal 7920 according to control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. Terminal 7920

1744.0630003

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

25

is tied to ground and prevents any DC offset voltages from developing between the UFT modules 7916 and 7922. As described above, a DC offset voltage can lead to undesired carrier insertion. The operation of the balanced modulator 7901 is described in greater detail according to the flowchart 8600 (FIG. 86) as follows.

In step 8402, the buffer/inverter 7904 receives the input baseband signal 7902 and generates I signal 7906 and inverted I signal 7908. I signal 7906 is substantially similar to the baseband signal 7902, and the inverted I signal 7908 is an inverted version of signal 7902. As such, the buffer/inverter 7904 converts the (single-ended) baseband signal 7902 into differential signals 7906 and 7908 that are sampled by the UFT modules. Buffer/inverter 7904 can be implemented using known operational amplifier (op amp) circuits, as will be understood by those skilled in the arts, although the invention is not limited to this example.

In step 8604, the control signal generator 7142 generates control signals 7123 and 7127 from the master clock signal 7145. Examples of the master clock signal 7145, control signal 7123, and control signal 7127 are shown in FIGs. 72A-C, respectively. As illustrated, both control signals 7123 and 7127 have the same period T_s as a master clock signal 7145, but have a pulse width (or aperture) of T_A . Control signal 7123 triggers on the rising pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145, and control signals 7123 and 7127 triggers on the falling pulse edge of the master clock signal 7145. Therefore, control signals 7123 and 7127 are shifted in time by 180 degrees relative to each other. A specific embodiment of the control signal generator 7142 is illustrated in FIG. 71A, and was discussed in detail above.

In step 8606, the UFT module 7916 shunts the signal 7906 to ground according to the control signal 7123, to generate a harmonically rich signal 7914. More specifically, the switch 7918 closes and shorts the signal 7906 to ground (at terminal 7920) during the aperture width T_A of the control signal 7123, to generate the harmonically rich signal 7914. FIG. 79B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7918 having harmonic images 7950a-n. The images 7950 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, at infinitum, where each image 7950 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The

1744.0630003

25

30

generation of harmonically rich signals by sampling an input signal according to a controlled aperture have been described earlier in this application in the section titled, "Frequency Up-conversion Using Universal Frequency Translation", and is illustrated by FIGs. 3-6. A more detailed discussion of frequency up-conversion using a switch with a controlled sampling aperture is discussed in the co-pending patent application titled, "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion," Ser. No./09/176,154, field on October 21, 1998, and incorporated herein by reference.

The relative amplitude of the frequency images 7950 are generally a function of the harmonic number and the pulse width T_A . As such, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7950 can be increased (or decreased) by adjusting the pulse width T_A of the control signal 7123. In general, shorter pulse widths of T_A shift more energy into the higher frequency harmonics, and longer pulse widths of T_A shift energy into the lower frequency harmonics, as described by equations 1-4 above. Additionally, the relative amplitude of a particular harmonic 7950 can also be adjusted by adding/tuning an optional impedance 7910. Impedance 7910 operates as a filter that emphasizes a particular harmonic in the harmonically rich signal 7914.

In step 8608, the UFT module 7922 shunts the inverted signal 7908 to ground according to the control signal 7127, to generate a harmonically rich signal 7926. More specifically, the switch 7924 closes during the pulse widths T_A and shorts the inverted I signal 7908 to ground (at terminal 7920), to generate the harmonically rich signal 7926. At any given time, only one of input signals 7906 or 7908 is shorted to ground because the pulses in the control signals 7123 and 7127 are phase shifted with respect to each other, as shown in FIGs. 72B and 72C.

The harmonically rich signal 7926 includes multiple frequency images of baseband signal 7902 that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $(1/T_s)$, similar to that for the harmonically rich signal 7914. However, the images in the signal 7926 are phase-shifted compared to those in signal 7914 because of the inversion of the signal 7908 compared to the signal 7906, and because of the relative phase shift between the control signals 7123 and 7127. The optional impedance 7912 can be included to emphasis a particular harmonic of interest, and is similar to the impedance 7910 above.

1744.0630003

Page 609 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30



In step 8610, the node 7932 sums the harmonically rich signals 7914 and 7926 to generate the harmonically rich signal 7934. The capacitors 7928 and 7930 operate as blocking capacitors that substantially pass the respective harmonically rich signals 7914 and 7926 to the node 7932. (The capacitor values may be chosen to substantially block baseband frequency components as well.) FIG. 79C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7934 that has multiple images 7952a-n that repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. Each image 7952 includes the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the baseband signal 7902. The optional filter 7106 can be used to select the harmonic image of interest for transmission. This is represented by a passband 7956 that selects the harmonic image 7932c for transmission.

An advantage of the modulator 7901 is that it is fully balanced, which substantially minimizes (or eliminates) any DC voltage offset between the two UFT modules 7912 and 7914. DC offset is minimized because the UFT modules 7916 and 7922 are both connected to ground at terminal 7920. The result of controlling the DC offset between the UFT modules is that carrier insertion is minimized in the harmonic images of the harmonically rich signal 7934. As discussed above, carrier insertion is substantially wasted energy because the information for a modulated signal is carried in the sidebands of the modulated signal and not in the carrier. Therefore, it is often desirable to minimize the energy at the carrier frequency by controlling the relative DC offset.

7.3.1.4 Balanced Modulator FET Configuration

As described above, the balanced modulators 7104 and 7901 utilize two balanced UFT modules to sample the input baseband signals to generate harmonically rich signals that contain the up-converted baseband information. More specifically, the UFT modules include controlled switches that sample the baseband signal in a balanced and differential fashion. FIGs. 71D and 79D illustrate embodiments of the controlled switch in the UFT module.

5

25

1744.0630003

FIG. 71D illustrates an example embodiment of the modulator 7104 (FIG. 71B) where the controlled switches in the UFT modules are field effect transistors (FET). More specifically, the controlled switches 7148 and 7128 are embodied as FET 7158 and FET 7160, respectively. The FET 7158 and 7160 are oriented so that their gates are controlled by the control signals 7123 and 7127, so that the control signals control the FET conductance. For the FET 7158, the combined baseband signal 7120 is received at the source of the FET 7158 and is sampled according to the control signal 7123 to produce the harmonically rich signal 7130 at the drain of the FET 7158. Likewise, the combined baseband signal 7122 is received at the source of the FET 7160 and is sampled according to the control signal 7134 at the drain of FET 7160. The source and drain orientation that is illustrated is not limiting, as the source and drains can be switched for most FETs. In other words, the combined baseband signal can be taken from the source of the FETs, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts.

FIG. 79D illustrates an embodiment of the modulator 7900 (FIG. 79A) where the controlled switches in the UFT modules are field effect transistors (FET). More specifically, the controlled switches 7918 and 7924 are embodied as FET 7936 and FET 7938, respectively. The FETs 7936 and 7938 are oriented so that their gates are controlled by the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively, so that the control signals determine FET conductance. For the FET 7936, the baseband signal 7906 is received at the source of the FET 7936 and shunted to ground according to the control signal 7123, to produce the harmonically rich signal 7914. Likewise, the baseband signal 7908 is received at the source of the FET 7938 and is shunted to grounding according to the control signal 7127, to produce the harmonically rich signal 7926. The source and drain orientation that is illustrated is not limiting, as the source and drains can be switched for most FETs, as will be understood by those skilled in the relevant arts.

1744.0630003

Page 611 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

7.3.1.5 Universal Transmitter Configured for Carrier Insertion

As discussed above, the transmitters 7102 and 7900 have a balanced configuration that substantially eliminates any DC offset and results in minimal carrier insertion in the output signal 7140. Minimal carrier insertion is generally desired for most applications because the carrier signal carries no information and reduces the overall transmitter efficiency. However, some applications require the received signal to have sufficient carrier energy for the receiver to extract the carrier for coherent demodulation. In support thereof, the present invention can be configured to provide the necessary carrier insertion by implementing a DC offset between the two sampling UFT modules.

FIG. 73A illustrates a transmitter 7302 that up-converts a baseband signal 7306 to an output signal 7322 having carrier insertion. As is shown, the transmitter 7302 is similar to the transmitter 7102 (FIG. 71A) with the exception that the up-converter/modulator 7304 is configured to accept two DC references voltages. In contrast, modulator 7104 was configured to accept only one DC reference voltage. More specifically, the modulator 7304 includes a terminal 7309 to accept a DC reference voltage 7308, and a terminal 7313 to accept a DC reference voltage 7314. Vr 7308 appears at the UFT module 7124 though summer amplifier 7118 and the inductor 7310. Vr 7314 appears at UFT module 7128 through the summer amplifier 7119 and the inductor 7316. Capacitors 7312 and 7318 operate as blocking capacitors. If Vr 7308 is different from Vr 7314 then a DC offset voltage will be exist between UFT module 7124 and UFT module 7128, which will be up-converted at the carrier frequency in the harmonically rich signal 7320 will include a carrier signal as depicted in FIG. 73B.

FIG. 73B illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7320 that has multiple harmonic images 7324a-n. In addition to carrying the baseband information in the sidebands, each harmonic image 7324 also includes a carrier signal 7326 that exists at respective harmonic of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$. The amplitude of the carrier signal increases with increasing DC offset voltage. Therefore, as

1744.0630003

20

25
the difference between Vr 7308 and Vr 7314 widens, the amplitude of each carrier signal 7326 increases. Likewise, as the difference between Vr 7308 and Vr 7314 shrinks, the amplitude of each carrier signal 7326 shrinks. As with transmitter 7302, the optional bandpass filter 7106 can be included to select a desired harmonic image for transmission. This is represented by passband 7328 in FIG. 73B.

Universal Transmitter In I Q Configuration: 7.3.2

As described above, the balanced modulators 7104 and 7901 up-convert a baseband signal to a harmonically rich signal having multiple harmonic images of the baseband information. By combining two balanced modulators, IQ configurations can be formed for up-converting I and Q baseband signals. In doing so, either the (series type) balanced modulator 7104 or the (shunt type) balanced modulator 7901 can be utilized. IQ modulators having both series and shunt configurations are described below.

7.3.2.1 IQ Transmitter Using Series-Type Balanced Modulator

FIG. 74 illustrates an IQ transmitter 7420 with an in-phase (I) and quadrature (Q) configuration according to embodiments of the invention. The transmitter 7420 includes an IO balanced modulator 7410, an optional filter 7414, and an optional amplifier 7416. The transmitter 7420 is useful for transmitting complex I Q waveforms and does so in a balanced manner to control DC offset and carrier insertion. In doing so, the modulator 7410 receives an I baseband signal 7402 and a Q baseband signal 7404 and up-converts these signals to generate a combined harmonically rich signal 7412. The harmonically rich signal 7412 includes multiple harmonics images, where each image contains the baseband information in the I signal 7402 and the Q signal 7404. The optional bandpass filter 7414 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or subset of harmonics) from the signal 7412 for transmission. The optional amplifier 7416 may be included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, to generate the IQ output signal 7418.

1744.0630003

Page 613 of 1284

5

[10 Q)

171

As stated above, the balanced IQ modulator 7410 up-converts the I baseband signal 7402 and the Q baseband signal 7404 in a balanced manner to generate the combined harmonically rich signal 7412 that carriers the I and Q baseband information. To do so, the modulator 7410 utilizes two balanced modulators 7104 from FIG. 71A, a signal combiner 7408, and a DC terminal 7407. The operation of the balanced modulator 7410 and other circuits in the transmitter is described according to the flowchart 8700 in FIG. 87, as follows.

In step 8702, the IQ modulator 7410 receives the I baseband signal 7402 and the Q baseband signal 7404.

In step 8704, the I balanced modulator 7104a samples the I baseband signal 7402 in a differential fashion using the control signals 7123 and 7127 to generate a harmonically rich signal 7411a. The harmonically rich signal 7411a contains multiple harmonic images of the I baseband information, similar to the harmonically rich signal 7130 in FIG. 71B.

In step 8706, the balanced modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 in a differential fashion using control signals 7123 and 7127 to generate harmonically rich signal 7411b, where the harmonically rich signal 7411b contains multiple harmonic images of the Q baseband signal 7404. The operation of the balanced modulator 7104 and the generation of harmonically rich signals was fully described above and illustrated in FIGs. 71A-C, to which the reader is referred for further details.

In step 8708, the DC terminal 7407 receives a DC voltage 7406 that is distributed to both modulators 7104a and 7104b. The DC voltage 7406 is distributed to both the input and output of both UFT modules 7124 and 7128 in each modulator 7104. This minimizes (or prevents) DC offset voltages from developing between the four UFT modules, and thereby minimizes or prevents any carrier insertion during the sampling steps 8704 and 8706.

In step 8710, the 90 degree signal combiner 7408 combines the harmonically rich signals 7411a and 7411b to generate IQ harmonically rich signal 7412. This is further illustrated in FIGs. 75A-C. FIG. 75A depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7411a having harmonic images 7502a-n. The images 7502 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 7502 contains the

1744.0630003

5

30

Page 614 of 1284

necessary amplitude and frequency information to reconstruct the I baseband signal 7402. Likewise, FIG. 75B depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 7411b having harmonic images 7504a-n. The harmonic images 7504a-n also repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 7504 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the Q baseband signal 7404. FIG.75C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the combined harmonically rich signal 7412 having images 7506. Each image 7506 carries the I baseband information and the Q baseband information from the corresponding images 7502 and 7504, respectively, without substantially increasing the frequency bandwidth occupied by each harmonic 7506. This can occur because the signal combiner 7408 phase shifts the Q signal 7411b by 90 degrees relative to the I signal 7411a. The result is that the images 7502a-n and 7504a-n effectively share the signal bandwidth do to their orthogonal relationship. For example, the images 7502a and 7504a effectively share the frequency spectrum that is represented by the image 7506a.

In step 8712, the optional filter 7414 can be included to select a harmonic of interest, as represented by the passband 7508 selecting the image 7506c in FIG. 75c.

In step 8714, the optional amplifier 7416 can be included to amplify the harmonic (or harmonics) of interest prior to transmission.

In step 8716, the selected harmonic (or harmonics) is transmitted over a communications medium.

FIG. 76A illustrates a transmitter 7608 that is a second embodiment for an I Q transmitter having a balanced configuration. Transmitter 7608 is similar to the transmitter 7420 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals instead of using a 90 degree signal combiner to combine the harmonically rich signals. More specifically, delays 7604a and 7604b delay the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7104b by 90 degrees relative the control signals for the I channel modulator 7104a. As a result, the Q modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 with 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 7402 by the I channel modulator 7104a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal.

1744.0630003

25

30

5

Page 615 of 1284

Since the phase shift is achieved using the control signals, an in-phase signal combiner 7606 combines the harmonically rich signals 7411a and 7411b, to generate the harmonically rich signal 7412.

FIG. 76B illustrates a transmitter 7618 that is similar to transmitter 7608 in FIG. 76A. The difference being that the transmitter 7618 has a modulator 7620 that utilizes a summing node 7622 to sum the signals 7411a and 7411b instead of the in-phase signal combiner 7606 that is used in modulator 7602 of transmitter 7608.

FIG. 90A-90D illustrate various detailed circuit implementations of the transmitter 7420 in FIG. 74. These circuit implementations are meant for example purposes only, and are not meant to be limiting.

FIG. 90A illustrates I input circuitry 9002a and Q input circuitry 9002b that receive the I and Q input signals 7402 and 7404, respectively.

FIG. 90B illustrates the I channel circuitry 9006 that processes an I data 9004a from the I input circuit 9002a.

FIG. 90C illustrates the Q channel circuitry 9008 that processes the Q data 9004b from the Q input circuit 9002b.

FIG. 90D illustrates the output combiner circuit 9012 that combines the I channel data 9007 and the Q channel data 9010 to generate the output signal 7418.

7.3.2.2 IQ Transmitter Using Shunt-Type Balanced Modulator

FIG. 80 illustrates an IQ transmitter 8000 that is another IQ transmitter embodiment according to the present invention. The transmitter 8000 includes an IQ balanced modulator 8001, an optional filter 8012, and an optional amplifier 8014. During operation, the modulator 8001 up-converts an I baseband signal 8002 and a Q baseband signal 8004 to generate a combined harmonically rich signal 8011. The harmonically rich signal 8011 includes multiple harmonics images, where each image contains the baseband information in the I signal 8002 and the Q signal 8004. The optional bandpass filter 8012 may be included to select a harmonic of interest (or subset of harmonics) from the harmonically rich signal 8011 for transmission. The optional amplifier 8014 may be

1744.0630003

20

25

5

10

included to amplify the selected harmonic prior to transmission, to generate the IQ output signal 8016.

The IQ modulator 8001 includes two shunt balanced modulators 7901 from FIG. 79A, and a 90 degree signal combiner 8010 as shown. The operation of the IQ modulator 8001 is described in reference to the flowchart 8800 (FIG. 88), as follows. The order of the steps in flowchart 8800 is not limiting.

In step 8802, the balanced modulator 8001 receives the I baseband signal 8002 and the Q baseband signal 8004.

In step 8804, the balanced modulator 7901a differentially shunts the I baseband signal 8002 to ground according the control signals 7123 and 7127, to generate a harmonically rich signal 8006. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916a and 7922a alternately shunt the I baseband signal 8002 and an inverted version of the I baseband signal 8002 to ground according to the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. The operation of the balanced modulator 7901 and the generation of harmonically rich signals was fully described above and is illustrated in FIGs. 79A-C, to which the reader is referred for further details. As such, the harmonically rich signal 8006 contains multiple harmonic images of the I baseband information as described above.

In step 8806, the balanced modulator 7901b differentially shunts the Q baseband signal 8004 to ground according to control signals 7123 and 7127, to generate harmonically rich signal 8008. More specifically, the UFT modules 7916b and 7922b alternately shunt the Q baseband signal 8004 and an inverted version of the Q baseband signal 8004 to ground, according to the control signals 7123 and 7127, respectively. As such, the harmonically rich signal 8008 contains multiple harmonic images that contain the Q baseband information.

In step 8808, the 90 degree signal combiner 8010 combines the harmonically rich signals 8006 and 8008 to generate IQ harmonically rich signal 8011. This is further illustrated in FIGs. 81A-C. FIG. 81A depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 8006 having harmonic images 8102a-n. The harmonic images 8102 repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 8102 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the I baseband

1744.0630003

5

Page 617 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

signal 8002. Likewise, FIG. 81B depicts an exemplary frequency spectrum for the harmonically rich signal 8008 having harmonic images 8104a-n. The harmonic images 8104a-n also repeat at harmonics of the sampling frequency $1/T_s$, where each image 8104 contains the necessary amplitude, frequency, and phase information to reconstruct the Q baseband signal 8004. FIG.81C illustrates an exemplary frequency spectrum for the IQ harmonically rich signal 8011 having images 8106a-n. Each image 8106 carries the I baseband information and the Q baseband information from the corresponding images 8102 and 8104, respectively, without substantially increasing the frequency bandwidth occupied by each image 8106. This can occur because the signal combiner 8010 phase shifts the Q signal 8008 by 90 degrees relative to the I signal 8006.

In step 8810, the optional filter 8012 may be included to select a harmonic of interest, as represented by the passband 8108 selecting the image 8106c in FIG. 81C.

In step 8812, the optional amplifier 8014 can be included to amplify the selected harmonic image 8106 prior to transmission.

In step 8814, the selected harmonic (or harmonics) is transmitted over a communications medium.

FIG. 82 illustrates a transmitter 8200 that is another embodiment for an IQ transmitter having a balanced configuration. Transmitter 8200 is similar to the transmitter 8000 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals instead of using a 90 degree signal combiner to combine the harmonically rich signals. More specifically, delays 8204a and 8204b delay the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7901b by 90 degrees relative the control signals for the I channel modulator 7901a. As a result, the Q modulator 7901b samples the Q baseband signal 8004 with a 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 8002 by the I channel modulator 7901a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal 8008 is phase shifted by 90 degrees relative to the I harmonically rich signal 8006. Since the phase shift is achieved using the control signals, an in-phase signal combiner 8206 combines the harmonically rich signal 8001.

25

1744.0630003

FIG.83 illustrates a transmitter 8300 that is similar to transmitter 8200 in FIG. 82. The difference being that the transmitter 8300 has a balanced modulator 8302 that utilizes a summing node 8304 to sum the I harmonically rich signal 8006 and the Q harmonically rich signal 8008 instead of the in-phase signal combiner 8206 that is used in the modulator 8202 of transmitter 8200. The 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is implemented by delaying the Q clock signals using 90 degree delays 8204, as shown.

7.3.2.3 IQ Transmitters Configured for Carrier Insertion

The transmitters 7420 (FIG. 74) and 7608 (FIG. 76A) have a balanced configuration that substantially eliminates any DC offset and results in minimal carrier insertion in the IQ output signal 7418. Minimal carrier insertion is generally desired for most applications because the carrier signal carries no information and reduces the overall transmitter efficiency. However, some applications require the received signal to have sufficient carrier energy for the receiver to extract the carrier for coherent demodulation. In support thereof, FIG. 77 illustrates a transmitter 7702 to provide any necessary carrier insertion by implementing a DC offset between the two sets of sampling UFT modules.

Transmitter 7702 is similar to the transmitter 7420 with the exception that a modulator 7704 in transmitter 7702 is configured to accept two DC reference voltages so that the I channel modulator 7104a can be biased separately from the Q channel modulator 7104b. More specifically, modulator 7704 includes a terminal 7706 to accept a DC voltage reference 7707, and a terminal 7708 to accept a DC voltage reference 7709. Voltage 7707 biases the UFT modules 7124a and 7128a in the I channel modulator 7104a. Likewise, voltage 7709 biases the UFT modules 7124b and 7128b in the Q channel modulator 7104b. When voltage 7707 is different from voltage 7709, then a DC offset will appear between the I channel modulator 7104a and the Q channel modulator 7104b, which results in carrier insertion in the IQ harmonically rich signal 7412. The relative amplitude of the carrier frequency energy increases in proportion to the amount of DC offset.

25

20

5

The second second

1744.0630003

FIG. 78 illustrates a transmitter 7802 that is a second embodiment of an IQ transmitter having two DC terminals to cause DC offset, and therefore carrier insertion. Transmitter 7802 is similar to transmitter 7702 except that the 90 degree phase shift between the I and Q channels is achieved by phase shifting the control signals, similar to that done in transmitter 7608. More specifically, delays 7804a and 7804b phase shift the control signals 7123 and 7127 for the Q channel modulator 7104b relative to those of the I channel modulator 7104a. As a result, the Q modulator 7104b samples the Q baseband signal 7404 with 90 degree delay relative to the sampling of the I baseband signal 7402 by the I channel modulator 7104a. Therefore, the Q harmonically rich signal 7411b is phase shifted by 90 degrees relative to the I harmonically rich signal 7411a, which are combined by the in-phase combiner 7806.

7.4 Transceiver Embodiments

Referring to FIG. 39, in embodiments the receiver 3906, transmitter 3910, and LNA/PA 3904 are configured as a transceiver, such as but not limited to transceiver 9100, that is shown in FIG. 91.

Referring to FIG. 91, the transceiver 9100 includes a diplexer 9108, the IQ receiver 7000, and the IQ transmitter 8000. Transceiver 9100 up-converts an I baseband signal 9114 and a Q baseband signal 9116 using the IQ transmitter 8000 (FIG. 80) to generate an IQ RF output signal 9106. A detailed description of the IQ transmitter 8000 is included for example in section 7.3.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further details. Additionally, the transceiver 9100 also down-converts a received RF signal 9104 using the IQ Receiver 7000, resulting in I baseband output signal 9110 and a Q baseband output signal 9112. A detailed description of the IQ receiver 7000 is included in section 7.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further 9100 also down-converts a received RF signal 9104 output signal 9112. A detailed description of the IQ receiver 7000 is included in section 7.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further 9100 also 9110 and a Q baseband output signal 9112. A detailed description of the IQ receiver 7000 is included in section 7.2.2, to which the reader is referred for further 9100 also 9110 and a Q baseband 9110 and a Q baseband 9110 and 9112.

1744.0630003

Page 620 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

7.5 Demodulator/Modulator Facilitation Module

An example demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 is shown in FIGS. 47 and 48. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 49A and 49B.

An alternate example demodulator/modulator facilitation module 3912 is shown in FIGS. 50 and 51. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 52A and 52B.

FIG. 52C illustrates an exemplary demodulator/modulator facilitation module 5201. Facilitation module 5201 includes the following: de-spread module 5204, spread module 5206, de-modulator 5210, and modulator 5212.

For receive, the de-spread module 5204 de-spreads received spread signals 3926 and 3928 using a spreading code 5202. Separate spreading codes can be used for the I and Q channels as will be understood by those skilled in the arts. The demodulator 5210 uses a signal 5208 to demodulate the de-spread received signals from the de-spread module 5204, to generate the I baseband signal 3930a and the Q baseband signal 3932a.

For transmit, the modulator 5212 modulates the I baseband signal 3930b and the Q baseband signal 3932b using a modulation signal 5208. The resulting modulated signals are then spread by the spread module 5206, to generate I spread signal 3942 and Q spread signal 3944.

In embodiments, the modulation scheme that is utilized is differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK) or differential quadrature phase shift keying (DQPSK), and is compliant with the various versions of IEEE 802.11. Other modulation schemes could be utilized besides DBPSK or DQPSK, as will understood by those skilled in arts based on the discussion herein.

In embodiments, the spreading code 5202 is a Barker spreading code, and is compliant with the various versions of IEEE 802.11. More specifically, in embodiments, an 11-bit Barker word is utilized for spreading/de-spreading. Other spreading codes could be utilized as will be understood by those skilled in the arts based on the discussion herein.

5

25

1744.0630003

Page 621 of 1284

7.6 MAC Interface

An example MAC interface 3914 is shown in FIG. 45. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 46A and 46B.

- 92-

In embodiments, the MAC 3918 and MAC interface 3914 supply the functionality required to provide a reliable delivery mechanism for user data over noisy, and unreliable wireless media. This is done this while also providing advanced LAN services, equal to or beyond those of existing wired LANs.

The first functionality of the MAC is to provide a reliable data delivery service to users of the MAC. Through a frame exchange protocol at the MAC level, the MAC significantly improves on the reliability of data delivery services over wireless media, as compared to earlier WLANs. More specifically, the MAC implements a frame exchange protocol to allow the source of a frame to determine when the frame has been successfully received at the destination. This frame exchange protocol adds some overhead beyond that of other MAC protocols, like IEEE 802.3, because it is not sufficient to simply transmit a frame and expect that the destination has received it correctly on the wireless media. In addition, it cannot be expected that every station in the WLAN is able to communicate with every other station in the WLAN. If the source does not receive this acknowledgment, then the source will attempt to transmit the frame again. This retransmission of frame by the source effectively reduces the effective error rate of the medium at the cost of additional bandwidth consumption.

The minimal MAC frame exchange protocol consists of two frames, a frame sent from the source to the destination and an acknowledgment from the destination that the frame was received correctly. The frame and its acknowledgment are an atomic unit of the MAC protocol. As such, they cannot be interrupted by the transmission from any other station. Additionally, a second set of frames may be added to the minimal MAC frame exchange. The two added frames are a request to send frame and a clear to send frame. The source sends a request to send to the destination. The destination returns a clear to send to the source. Each of these frames contains information that allows other stations receiving them to be notified of the upcoming frame transmission, and therefore to delay

1744.0630003

20

25

any transmission their own. The request to send and clear frames serve to announce to all stations in the neighborhood of both the source and the destination about the pending transmission from the source to the destination. When the source receives the clear to send from the destination, the real frame that the source wants delivered to the destination is sent. If the frame is correctly received at the destination, then the destination will return an acknowledgment. completing the frame exchange protocol. While this four way frame exchange protocol is a required function of the MAC, it may be disabled by an attribute in the management information base.

The second functionality of the MAC is to fairly control access to the shared wireless medium. It performs this function through two different access mechanisms: the basic access mechanism, call the distribution coordination system function, and a centrally controlled access mechanism, called the point coordination function.

The basic access mechanism is a carrier sense multiple access with collision avoidance (CSMA/CA) with binary exponential backoff. This access mechanism is similar to that used for IEEE 802.3, with some variations. CSMA/CA is a "listen before talk" (LBT) access mechanism. In this type of access mechanism, a station will listen to the medium before beginning a transmission. If the medium is already carrying a transmission, then the station that listening will not begin its own transmission. More specifically, if a listening station detects an existing transmission in progress, the listening station enters a transmit deferral period determined by the binary exponential backoff algorithm. The binary exponential backoff mechanism chooses a random number which represents the amount of time that must elapse while there are not any transmission. In other words, the medium is idle before the listening station may attempt to begin its transmission again. The MAC may also implement a network allocation vector (NAV). The NAV is the value that indicates to a station that amount of time that remains before a medium becomes available. The NAV is kept current through duration values that are transmitted in all frames. By examining the NAV, a station may avoid transmitting, even when the medium does not appear to be carrying a transmission in the physical sense.

The centrally controlled access mechanism uses a poll and response protocol to eliminate the possibility of contention for the medium. This access mechanism is called

1744.0630003

Page 623 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

25

30



the point coordination function (PCF). A point coordinator (PC) controls the PCF. The PC is always located in an AP. Generally, the PCF operates by stations requesting that the PC register them on a polling list, and the PC then regularly polls the stations for traffic while also delivering traffic to the stations. With proper planning, the PCF is able to deliver near isochronous service to the stations on the polling list.

The third function of the MAC is to protect the data that it delivers. Because it is difficult to contain wireless WLAN signals to a particular physical area, the MAC provides a privacy service, called Wired Equivalent Privacy (WEP), which encrypts the data sent over the wireless medium. The level of encryption chosen approximates the level of protection data might have on a wireless LAN in a building with controlled access that prevents physically connecting to the LAN without authorization.

7.7 Control Signal Generator - Synthesizer

In an embodiment, the control signal generator 3908 is preferably implemented using a synthesizer. An example synthesizer is shown in FIG. 55. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIGS. 56A and 56B.

7.8 LNA/PA

An example LNA/PA 3904 is shown in FIGS. 64 and 65. A corresponding BOM list is shown in FIG. 66.

Additionally, FIG. 93 illustrates a LNA/PA module 9301 that is another embodiment of the LNA/PA 3904. LNA/PA module 9301 includes a switch 9302, a LNA 9304, and a PA 9306. The switch 9302 connects either the LNA 9304 or the PA 9306 to the antenna 3903, as shown. The switch 9302 can be controlled by an on-board processor that is not shown.

Page 624 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

20

8.0 802.11 Physical Layer Configurations

The 802.11 WLAN standard specifies two RF physical layers: frequency hopped spread spectrum (FHSS) and direct sequence spread spectrum (DSSS). The invention is not limited to these specific examples. Both DSSS and FHSS support 1 Mbps and 2 Mbps data rates and operate in the 2.400-2.835 GHz band for wireless communications in accordance to FCC part 15 and ESTI-300 rules. Additionally, 802.11 has added an 11 Mbps standard that operates at 5 GHz and utilizes OFDM modulation.

- 95-

The DSSS configuration supports the 1 MBPS data rate utilizing differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK) modulation, and supports 2 MBPS utilizing differential quadrature phase shift keying modulation. In embodiments, an 11-bit Barker word is used as the spreading sequence that is utilized by the stations in the 802.11 network. A Barker word has a relatively short sequence, and is known to have very good correlation properties, and includes the following sequence: +1, -1, +1, +1, -1, +1, +1, -1, -1, -1. The Barker word used for 802.11 is not to be confused with the spreading codes used for code division multiple access (CDMA) and global positioning system (GPS). CDMA and GPS use orthogonal spreading codes, which allow multiple users to operate on the same channel frequency. Generally, CDMA codes have longer sequences and have richer correlation properties.

During transmission, the 11-bit barker word is exclusive-ored (EX-OR) with each of the information bits using a modulo-2 adder, as illustrated by modulo-2 adder 9202 in FIG. 92 Referring to FIG. 92, the11-bit (at 11 MBPS) Barker word is applied to a modulo-2 adder together with each one (at 1 MBPS) of the information bits (in the PPDU data). The Ex-OR function combines both signals by performing a modulo-2 addition of each information bit with each Barker bit (or chip). The output of the modulo-2 adder results in a signal with a data rate that is 10x higher than the information rate. The result in the frequency domain signal is a signal that is spread over a wider bandwidth at a reduced RF power level. At the receiver, the DSSS signal is convolved with an 11-bit Barker word and correlated. As shown in FIG. 92, the correlation recovers the information bits at the transmitted information rate, and the undesired interfering in-band

1744.0630003

5



signals are spread out-of-band. The spreading and despreading of narrowband to wideband signal is commonly referred to as processing gain and is measured in decibels (dB). Processing gain is the ratio of DSSS signal rate information rate. In embodiments, the minimum requirement for processing gain is 10 dB.

The second RF physical layer that is specified by the IEEE 802.11 standard is frequency hopping spread spectrum (FHSS). A set of hop sequences is defined in IEEE 802.11 for use in the 2.4 GHz frequency band. The channels are evenly spaced across the band over a span of 83.5 MHz. During the development of IEEE 802.11, the hop sequences listed in the standard were pre-approved for operation in North America, Europe, and Japan. In North America and Europe (excluding Spain and France), the required number of hop channels is 79. The number of hopped channels for Spain and France is 23 and 35, respectively. In Japan, the required number of hopped channels is 23. The hopped center channels are spaced uniformly across the 2.4 GHz frequency band occupying a bandwidth of 1MHz. In North America and Europe (excluding Spain and France), the hopped channels operate from 2.402 GHz to 2.480 GHz. In Japan, the hopped channels operate from 2.447 GHz to 2.473 GHz. The modulation scheme called out for FHSS by 802.11 is 2-level Gaussian Phase Shift Keying (GFSK) for the 1 MBps data rate, and 4-level GFSK for the 2 MBps data rate.

In addition to DSSS and FHSS RF layer standards, the IEEE 802.11 Executive Committee approved two projects for higher rate physical layer extensions. The first extension, IEEE 802.11a defines requirements for a physical layer operating in the 5.0 GHz frequency band, and data rates ranging from 6 MBps to 54 MBps. This 802.11a draft standard is based on Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM) and uses 48 carriers as a phase reference (so coherent), with 20 MHZ spacing between the channels. The second extension, IEEE 802.11b, defines a set of physical layer specifications operating in the 2.4 GHz ISM frequency band. This 802.11b utilizes complementary code keying (CCK), and extends the data rate up to 5.5 Mbps and 11 Mbps.

The transmitter and receiver circuits described herein can be operated in all of the WLAN physical layer embodiments described herein, including the DSSS and FHSS embodiments described herein. However, the present invention is not limited to being

1744.0630003

25

30

5

10

Page 626 of 1284

operated in WLAN physical layer embodiments that were described herein, as the invention could be configured in other physical layer embodiments.

Figure 94 illustrates a block diagram of an IEEE 802.11 DSSS radio transceiver 9400 using UFT Zero IF technology. DSSS transceiver 9400 includes: antenna 9402, switch 9404, amplifiers 9406 and 9408, transceivers 9410, baseband processor 9412, MAC 9414, bus interface unit 9416, and PCMCIA connector 9418. The DSSS transceiver 9400 includes an IQ receiver 7000 and an IQ transmitter 8000, which are described herein. UFT technology interfaces directly to the baseband processor 9412 of the physical layer. In the receive path, the IQ receiver 7000 transforms a 2.4GHz RF signal-of-interest into I/Q analog baseband signals in a single step and passes the signals to the baseband processor 9412, where the baseband processor is then responsible for de-spreading and demodulating the signal. In embodiments, the IQ receiver 7000 includes all of the circuitry necessary for accommodating AGC, baseband filtering and baseband amplification. In the transmit path, the transmitter 8000 transforms the I/Q analog baseband signals to a 2.4GHz RF carrier directly in a single step. The signal conversion clock is derived from a single synthesized local oscillator (LO) 9420. The selection of the clock frequency is determined by choosing a sub-harmonic of the carrier frequency. For example, a 5th harmonic of 490 MHZ was used, which corresponds to a RF channel frequency of 2.450GHz. Using UFT technology simplifies the requirements and complexity of the synthesizer design.

9. Appendix

The attached Appendix contained in FIGS. 95A-C, 96-161, which forms part of this patent application, includes schematics of an integrated circuit (IC) implementation example of the present invention. This example embodiment is provided solely for illustrative purposes, and is not limiting. Other embodiments will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings herein. FIG. 95A illustrates a schematic for a WLAN modulator/demodulator IC according to embodiments of the invention. FIGs. 95B and 95C illustrate an expanded view of the circuit in FIG. 95A. FIGs. 96-161

1744.0630003

25

5

10

1

Ŵ



further illustrate detailed circuit schematics of the WLAN modulator/demodulator integrated circuit.

- 98--

10. Conclusions

Example implementations of the systems and components of the invention have been described herein. As noted elsewhere, these example implementations have been described for illustrative purposes only, and are not limiting. Other implementation embodiments are possible and covered by the invention, such as but not limited to software and software/hardware implementations of the systems and components of the invention. Such implementation embodiments will be apparent to persons skilled in the relevant art(s) based on the teachings contained herein.

While various application embodiments of the present invention have been described above, it should be understood that they have been presented by way of example only, and not limitation. Thus, the breadth and scope of the present invention should not be limited by any of the above-described exemplary embodiments, but should be defined only in accordance with the following claims and their equivalents.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

What Is Claimed Is:

| 1 | 1. A wireless modem apparatus, comprising: |
|---------------|---|
| 2 | a balanced transmitter for up-converting a baseband signal, including, |
| 3 | an inverter, to receive said baseband signal and generate an inverted |
| 4 . | baseband signal; |
| 5 | a first controlled switch, coupled to a non-inverting output of said inverter, |
| 6 | said first controlled switch to sample said baseband signal according to a first control |
| 7 | signal, resulting in a first harmonically rich signal; |
| 8 | a second controlled switch, coupled to an inverting output of said inverter, |
| 29 | said second controlled switch to sample said inverted baseband signal according to a |
| (1 10 | second control signal, resulting in a second harmonically rich signal, and |
| 11 | a combiner, coupled to an output of said first controlled switch and an |
| 12 | output of said second controlled switch, said combiner to combine said first harmonically |
| 1 3 | rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal, resulting in a third harmonically rich |
| -14 []] | signal. |
| Ę1 | 2. The apparatus of claim 1,/wherein said second control signal is phase shifted with |
| 2 | respect to said first control signal. |
| 1 | 3. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said second control signal is phase shifted by |
| 2 | 180 degrees with respect to said first control signal. |
| 1 | 4. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said first control signal and said second control |
| 2 | signal each comprise a plurality of pulses having an associated pulse width T _A that |
| 3 | operates to improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic image in said harmonically rich |
| 4 | signal. |
| | |

1744.0630003



5. The apparatus of claim 4, wherein said pulse width T_A is approximately $\frac{1}{2}$ of a period of said desired harmonic.

6. The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising a filter attached to an output of said combiner, wherein said filter selects a desired harmonic from said third harmonically rich signal.

7.

1

2

1

2

3

1

2

3

24 25

Ш6 1117

U1 (718

.9

10 11

12

1 2

3

1

2

3 4 The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising:

a balanced receiver, coupled to said balanced modulator, said receiver including, a first universal frequency down-conversion module to down-convert an input signal, wherein said first universal frequency down-conversion module downconverts said input signal according to a third control signal and outputs a first downconverted signal;

a second universal frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second universal frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a fourth control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and

a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal.

8. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said fourth control signal is delayed relative to said third control signal by .5 + n cycles of said input signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1.

9. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said first universal frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said third control signal, and said second universal frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said fourth control signal.

1744.0630003

Page 630 of 1284



1

2

3 4

1 2

1 2

2

1

2

1

2

1

2



10. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said third and said fourth control signals each comprise a train of pulses having pulse widths that are established to improve energy transfer from said input signal to said first and said second down-converted signals, respectively.

- 101-

11. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said train of pulses have a pulse width that is approximately a fraction of a period of said input signal.

12. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said train of pulses have pulse width that is approximately multiple periods and a fraction of a period of said input signal.

13. The apparatus of claim 10, wherein said first and said second universal frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

14. The apparatus of claim 13, wherein said storage element comprises a capacitor that reduces a DC offset voltage in said first down-converted signal and said second down-converted signal.

15. The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said subtractor module comprises a differential amplifier.

16. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising an antenna coupled to said balanced transmitter and said balanced receiver.

17. The apparatus of claim 16, further comprising a switch, said switch connecting either said transmitter or said receiver to said antenna.

18. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a baseband processor coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

1744.0630003

Page 631 of 1284





19. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a media access controller (MAC) coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

- 102-

20. The apparatus of claim 19, wherein said MAC comprises a means for controlling accessing to a WLAN medium.

21. The apparatus of claim 20, wherein said means for controlling includes carrier sense multiple access with collision avoidance (C\$MA/CA).

22. The apparatus of claim 7, further comprising a demodulator/modulator facilitation module coupled to said transmitter and receiver.

23. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

24. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down-converted signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

25. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal.

26. The apparatus of claim 25, wherein said means for spreading comprises a means for spreading said baseband/signal using a Barker code.

27. The apparatus of claim 22, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal.

1744.0630003

1 2

1 2

1

2

1

(2)2 (7) (7) (7)

111 1112

3

51

1

2

1

2

1





28. The apparatus of claim 27, wherein said means for de-spreading comprises a 1 2 means for de-spreading said down-converted signal using a Barker code. 1 29. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said apparatus is an infrastructure device. 30. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said apparatus is a client device. 1 31. The apparatus of claim 1, wherein said first controlled switch shunts said baseband 1 signal to a reference potential according to said/first control signal, and wherein said 2 3 second controlled switch shunts said inverted baseband signal to said reference potential 24 according to said second control signal. 1 A method of transmitting a baseband signal over a wireless LAN, comprising the 2 112 113 steps of: (1)spreading the baseband signal using a spreading code, resulting in a spread 4 5 6 7 baseband signal; and (2)differentially sampling the spread baseband signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal resulting in a plurality of harmonic images that are each representative of the baseband signal, wherein said first and second control signals have purse widths that improve/energy transfer to a desired harmonic image of said 8 9 plurality of harmonics. 1 33. The method of claim 32, further comprising the step of: 2 (3) modulating the baseband signal using phase shift keying prior to step (1). 34. 1 The method of claim 32, further comprising the steps of: 2 (3) determining availability of a WLAN medium; and 3 (4)transmitting said desired harmonic over said WLAN medium if said medium is available.

- 103-

1744.0630003

4

(I) (T

Page 633 of 1284





35. The method of claim 34, wherein step (3) comprises the step of determining availability of said WLAN medium using carrier sense multiple access (CSMA) protocol.

1 2

3

4

5

6

7

[]8

(1)9 (1)9

10 11 11

> 1 2

> 3

4 5

6

7

8

9

1

2

36. The method of claim 32, wherein said step (2) comprises the step of:

(a) converting said baseband signal into a differential baseband signal having a first differential baseband component and a second differential baseband component;

(b) sampling said first differential component according to said first control signal to generate a first harmonically rich signal, and sampling said second differential component according to said second control signal to generate a second harmonically rich signal, wherein said second control signal is phase shifted relative to said first control signal; and

(c) combining said first harmonically rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal to generate said harmonic images.

37. The method of claim 32, further comprising the step of:

(3) minimizing DC offset voltages between sampling modules during step (2), and thereby minimizing carrier insertion in said harmonic images.

38. The method of claim 32, wherein said pulse widths are approximately $\frac{1}{2}$ of a period of said desired parmonic.

39. In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising the steps of:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by .5 + n cycles of said received RF signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1;

de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a despread signal; and

de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal;

1744.0630003



wherein said first and said second control signals each comprise a train of pulses having pulse widths that are established to improve energy transfer from said received RF signal to said down-converted signal.

40. The method of claim 39, wherein said pulse widths are approximately ¹/₂ of a period of said received RF signal.

10

11

12

1

2

1744.0630003

Page 635 of 1284







UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

COMMISSIONER FOR PATENTS UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20231 www.uspto.gov

Bib Data Sheet

| SERIAL NUMBER 09/632,856 | FILING DATE 08/04/2000 RULE _ | с | LASS 455 | GRO | UP AR1 2745 | UNIT | D 1 | ATTORNEY OCKET NO. 744.0630003 |
|--|--|---|--------------------|-------------------------------|----------------------------|------|---------------|---|
| APPLICANTS David F. Sorrells, Middleburg, FL ; Michael J. Bultman, Jacksonville, FL ; Robert W. Cook, Switzerland, FL ; Richard C. Looke, Jacksonville, FL ; Charley D. Moses JR., Jacksonville, FL ; Gregory S. Rawlins, Lake Mary, FL ; Michael W. Rawlins, Lake Mary, FL ; ** CONTINUING DATA ********************************** | | | | | | | | |
| F REQUIRED, FOREIGN FILING LICENSE GRANTED ** 09/26/2000 Foreign Priority claimed 9 yes 10 yes <t< td=""><td>INDEPENDENT CLAIMS 3</td></t<> | | | | | INDEPENDENT CLAIMS 3 | | | |
| ACKnowledged Examiner's Signature Initials ADDRESS Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W Washington ,DC 20005-3934 TITLE | | | | | | | | |
| FILING FEE RECEIVED 1200 No. | FILING FEE FEES: Authority has been given in Paper No. | | | g) cessing Ext. of e) | | | | |



(Rev. 12/99)

Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Ex. 1003



UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

| (. | A TANK WITH THE TANK WITH TANK WITH THE TANK WITH TANK WITH THE TANK WITH TANK WIT | | United S | COMMISSIONER FOR FATENTS TATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE WASHINGTON, D.C. 2023I WWW.USPTO.GOV |
|----|--|---------------------|-----------------------|--|
| | APPLICATION NUMBER | FILING/RECEIPT DATE | FIRST NAMED APPLICANT | ATTORNEY DOCKET NUMBER |
| | 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 |

Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W Washington, DC 20005-3934

Date Mailed: 09/26/2000

FORMALITIES LETTER

OC00000005428327

NOTICE TO FILE MISSING PARTS OF NONPROVISIONAL APPLICATION

FILED UNDER 37 CFR 1.53(b)

Filing Date Granted

An application number and filing date have been accorded to this application. The item(s) indicated below, however, are missing. Applicant is given TWO MONTHS from the date of this Notice within which to file all required items and pay any fees required below to avoid abandonment. Extensions of time may be obtained by filing a petition accompanied by the extension fee under the provisions of 37 CFR 1.136(a).

- The statutory basic filing fee is missing. Applicant must submit **\$ 690** to complete the basic filing fee and/or file a small entity statement claiming such status (37 CFR 1.27).
- Total additional claim fee(s) for this application is \$360.
 - **\$360** for **20** total claims over 20.
- The oath or declaration is missing. A properly signed oath or declaration in compliance with 37 CFR 1.63, identifying the application by the above Application Number and Filing Date, is required.
- To avoid abandonment, a late filing fee or oath or declaration surcharge as set forth in 37 CFR 1.16(e) of \$130 for a non-small entity, must be submitted with the missing items identified in this letter.
- The balance due by applicant is \$ 1180.

A copy of this notice <u>MUST</u> be returned with the reply.

Customer Service Center Initial Patent Examination Division (703) 308-1202

PART 3 - OFFICE COPY

TCL & Hisense Ex. 109/26/00

| PTO/SB/17 (11-00) | 10/31/2002. ork Reduction | OMB 0651 Act of 1995 | 1-0032 5, no persons | are required | tent and Trade | mark Office: U.S. DEP prmation unless it display | ARTMENT OF COMMERCE |
|--|------------------------------|-------------------------|-------------------------|--------------|---|---|-------------------------|
| | | PE | | T | Com | plete if Known | |
| FEE TRANSMITT | An Co∖' | | \sim | Ap | plication Number | 09/632,850 | 6 |
| for FV 2001 / | / | | 5 | Fili | ing Date | August 4, | 2000 |
| | NUN , | 2 n 200 | 0 ju | Fin | st Named Inventor | David F. S | orrells |
| Patent face are subject to annual rough | o NUN 4 Rom | 2 0 200 | ្ដ | Exa | aminer Name | To be Ass | igned |
| | Đ. | | <u> </u> | Gr | oup Art Unit | 2745 | |
| TOTAL AMOUNT OF PAYMENT (\$) 1,200.00 | K. | | | Att | orney Docket No. | -1744.0630 | 003/MQL/JTH |
| METHOD OF PAYMENT (check one) | | AUTA | | FEE | CALCULATION (conti | nued) | |
| The Commissioner is hereby authorized to charge indicated fees and credit any overpayment to: | 3. ADDI Large | TIONAL Entity | FEES Small | Entity | | | |
| Deposit Account Number 19-0036 | Fee Code | Fee (\$) | Fee Code | Fee (\$) | Fee Descri | ption | Fee paid |
| Deposit Account Name Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox P.L.L.C. | 105 | 130 | 205 | 65 | Surcharge - late filing fee or o | oath | 130.00 |
| | 127 | 50 | 227 | 25 | Surcharge - late provisional filing | fee or cover sheet | |
| Charge Any Additional Fee Required Under 37 CFR §§ 1.16 and 1.17 | 139 | 130 | 139 | 130 | Non-English specification | n | |
| Applicant claims small entity status | 147 | 2,520 | 147 | 2,520 | For filing a request for ex p | oarte reexamination | |
| 500 57 CER 1.27 | 112 | 920* | 112 | 920* | Requesting publication of SIR | prior to Examiner | |
| | 113 | 1,840* | 113 | 1,840* | Requesting publication of SIR | after Examiner action | <u>}</u> −−−−┤┃ · |
| Check Credit card Money Order Other* Charge any deficiencies or credit any overpayments in the fees or fee | 115 | 110 | 215 | 55 | Extension for reply within f | irst month | |
| Calculations of Parts 1, 2 and 3 below to Deposit Account No. 19-0036. FEE CALCULATION | 116 | 390 | 216 | 195 | Extension for reply within s | econd month | |
| 1. BASIC FILING FEE | 117 | 890 | 217 | 445 | Extension for reply within the | hird month | |
| large Entity Small Entity | 118 | 1,390 | 218 | 695 | Extension for reply within for | ourth month | |
| Fee Fee Fee Fee Fee Description Fee Paid | 128 | 1,890 | 228 | 945 | Extension for reply within fi | ifth month | |
| 101 710 201 355 Utility filing foo \$710.00 | 119 | 310 | 219 | 155 | Notice of Appeal | | |
| 101 710 201 355 Outly lining lee <u>\$710.00</u> | 120 | 310 | 220 | 155 | Filing a brief in support of a | | |
| 100 320 200 100 Design ming lee | 120 | 070 | 220 | 425 | Paguast for and basing | an appear | |
| 108 710 208 355 Reissue filing fee | 121 | 270 | 221 | 135 | Request for oral hearing | | |
| 114 150 214 75 Provisional filing fee | 138 | 1,510 | 138 | 1,510 | Petition to institute a public | : use proceeding | |
| | 140 | 1 240 | 240 241 | ວວ 620 | Petition to revive - unavoid Petition to revive - unintent | ional | |
| SUBTOTAL (1) (\$) 710.00 | 142 | 1,240 | 242 | 620 | Utility issue fee (or reissue |) | |
| | 143 | 440 | 243 | 220 | Design issue fee |) | |
| | 144 | 600 | 244 | 300 | Plant issue fee | | |
| | 122 | 130 | 122 | 130 | Petitions to the Commissio | ner | |
| 2. EXTRA CLAIM FEES Fee from | 123 | 130 | 123 | 130 | Petitions related to provisio | onal applications | |
| Extra below Fee Paid | 126 | 180 | 126 | 180 | Submission of Information | Disclosure Stmt | ├ ─── ┤ ┃ |
| Total Claims _40 _ 20** = 20 X $$18.00$ = $$360.00$ | 581 | 40 | 481 | 40 | Recording each patent ass | signment per | |
| Multiple Dependent = | 146 | 710 | 246 | 355 | Filing a submission after fir | propentes) nal rejection | ├┤ ┃ |
| Large Entity Small Entity Fee Fee Fee Fee Fee Fee Description | 149 | 710 | 249 | 355 | For each additional invention (37 CFR 1 129(a)) | on to be examined | ├┤ ┃ |
| Code (\$) Code (\$) | 179 | 710 | 279 | 355 | Request for Continued Exa | amination (RCE) | |
| 102 80 202 40 Independent claims in excess of 3 | | . | | | | | |
| 104 270 204 135 Multiple dependent claim | 169 | 900 | 169 | 900 | Request for expedited examplication | mination of a desigi | |
| 108 80 209 40 **Reissue independent claims over original patent 110 18 210 9 **Reissue claims in excess of 20 and over | Other fee | (specify) : | | | | | ├ ────┤ │ |
| original patent SUBTOTAL (2) (\$) <u>360.00</u> | *Reduced | by Basic | Filing Fee | Paid | | | L |
| ** or number previously paid, if greater; For Reissues, see above | | | | | SUBTOTAL (3) | (\$) <u>130.00</u> | |
| | | | | | | Complete (If appl | licable) |
| | | | Registrat | ion No. | 35 239 | Telephone | 202-371-2600 |
| | | | (Attomey/Ag | ent) | | | |
| Signature | | | | , | | Date | 11/20/00 |
| Page 639 of 1284 WARNING: Information of | on this form | may beco | me public | . Credit c | ard information should not | TCL & F | lisense |

۰ د

Burden Hour Statement: This form is estimated to take 0.2 hours to complete. Time will vary depending upon the needs of the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to EX. 1003

I



UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE



NOTICE TO FILE MISSING PARTS OF NONPROVISIONAL APPLICATION

FILED UNDER 37 CFR 1.53(b)

Filing Date Granted

An application number and filing date have been accorded to this application. The item(s) indicated below, however, are missing. Applicant is given TWO MONTHS from the date of this Notice within which to file all required items and pay any fees required below to avoid abandonment. Extensions of time may be obtained by filing a petition accompanied by the extension fee under the provisions of 37 CFR 1.136(a).

- The statutory basic filing fee is missing. Applicant must submit **\$ 690** to complete the basic filing fee and/or file a small entity statement claiming such status (37 CFR 1.27).
- Total additional claim fee(s) for this application is \$360.
 - **\$360** for **20** total claims over 20.

The balance due by applicant is \$ 1180.

- The oath or declaration is missing. A properly signed oath or declaration in compliance with 37 CFR 1.63, identifying the application by the above Application Number and Filing Date, is required.
- To avoid abandonment, a late filing fee or oath or declaration surcharge as set forth in 37 CFR 1.16(e) of \$130 for a non-small entity, must be submitted with the missing items identified in this letter.
- A copy of this notice <u>MUST</u> be returned with the reply. Customer Service Center Initial Patent Examination Division (703) 308-1202 PART 2 - COPY TO BE RETURNED WITH RESPONSE Page 640 of 1284 file://C:\APPS\PreExam\correspondence\2_B.xml

Declaration for Patent Application



As a below named inventor, I hereby declare that:

My residence, post office address and citizenship are as stated below next to my name.

I believe I am the original, first and sole inventor (if only one name is listed below) or an original, first and joint inventor (if plural names are listed below) of the subject matter that is claimed and for which a patent is sought on the invention entitled <u>Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase</u> <u>Embodiments and Circuit Implementations</u>, the specification of which is attached hereto unless the following box is checked:

was filed on <u>August 4, 2000;</u>
 as United States Application Number or PCT International Application Number <u>09/632,856;</u> and was amended on (if applicable).

I hereby state that I have reviewed and understand the contents of the above identified specification, including the claims, as amended by any amendment referred to above.

I acknowledge the duty to disclose information that is material to patentability as defined in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56.

I hereby claim foreign priority benefits under 35 U.S.C. § 119(a)-(d) or § 365(b) of any foreign application(s) for patent or inventor's certificate, or § 365(a) of any PCT international application, which designated at least one country other than the United States listed below, and have also identified below any foreign application for patent or inventor's certificate, or PCT international application having a filing date before that of the application on which priority is claimed.

| Prior Foreign Application(s) | | | Priority | Claimed |
|------------------------------|-----------|------------------------|----------|---------|
| (Application No.) | (Country) | (Day/Month/Year Filed) | □ Yes | □ No |
| (Application No.) | (Country) | (Day/Month/Year Filed) | 🗆 Yes | □ No |
| | | | | |

I hereby claim the benefit under 35 U.S.C. § 119(e) of any United States provisional application(s) listed below.

| <u>60/147,129</u> | <u>August 4, 1999</u> |
|-------------------|-----------------------|
| (Application No.) | (Filing Date) |

(Application No.)

(Filing Date)

I hereby claim the benefit under 35 U.S.C. § 120 of any United States application(s), or under § 365(c) of any PCT international application designating the United States, listed below and, insofar as the subject matter of each of the claims of this application is not disclosed in the prior United States or PCT international application in the manner provided by the first paragraph of 35 U.S.C. § 112, I acknowledge the duty to disclose information that is material to patentability as defined in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56 that became available between the filing date of the prior application and the national or PCT international filing date of this application.

| 09/525,615 | March 14, 2000 | Pending |
|-------------------|----------------|---|
| (Application No.) | (Filing Date) | (Status - patented, pending, abandoned) |
| <u>09/526,041</u> | March 14, 2000 | Pending |
| (Application No.) | (Filing Date) | (Status - patented, pending, abandoned) |

Send Correspondence to:

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. 1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934

Direct Telephone Calls to:

(202) 371-2600

I hereby declare that all statements made herein of my own knowledge are true and that all statements made on information and belief are believed to be true; and further that these statements were made with the knowledge that willful false statements and the like so made are punishable by fine or imprisonment, or both, under Section 1001 of Title 18 of the United States Code and that such willful false statements may jeopardize the validity of the application or any patent issued thereon.

| Full name of sole or first inventor David F. Sorrells | |
|---|------|
| Signature of sole or first inventor Did Z. Jorn 10/05 | Date |
| Residence Middleburg, Florida | |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | |
| Post Office Address 3129 Rideout Lane, Middleburg, Florida 32068 | |
| | |
| Full name of second inventor Michael J. Bultman | |
| Signature of second inventor Malanas Sardo | Date |
| Residence Jacksonville, Florida | |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | |
| Post Office Address 2244 Aztec Drive West, Jacksonville, Florida 32246 | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |

Appl. No. 09/632,856 Docket No.1744.0630003/MQL/JTH

| Full name of third inventor Robert W. Cook | | |
|--|-------------|-------|
| Signature of third inventor Roat WCok | 10/5/00 | Date |
| Residence Switzerland, Florida | <i>(</i> | · · · |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | | |
| Post Office Address 1432 Roberts Road, Switzerland, Florida 32259 | | |
| | | |
| Full name of fourth inventor Richard C. Looke | | _ |
| Signature of fourth inventor d T , Wh | 10/9/00 | Date |
| Residence Jacksonville, Florida | / // | |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | | |
| Post Office Address 3170 Ricky Drive, Jacksonville, Florida 32223 | | |
| | | |
| Full name of fifth inventor Charley D. Moses, Jr. | | |
| Signature of fifth inventor Charley D. Mcee/ | 10/05/00 | Date |
| Residence / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / | · · | |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | | |
| Post Office Address 4314 Naranja Drive, Jacksonville, Florida 32217 | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

ľ,

نې تېلىرى

.

.

ï

. •

•

ř

Appl. No. 09/632,856 Docket No.1744.0630003/MQL/JTH

| Full name of sixth inventor Gregory S. Rawlins | 10/6/00 | |
|--|--|----------------------|
| Signature of sixth inventor | 11 | Date |
| Residence Lake Mary, Florida | | |
| Citizenship U.S.A. | | |
| Post Office Address 299 Leslie Lane, Lake Mary, Florida 32746 | ······································ | |
| | | |
| | | |
| Full name of seventh inventor Michael W. Rawlins | | |
| Full name of seventh inventor Michael W. Rawlins Signature of seventh inventor | [o] | 5/00 Date |
| Full name of seventh inventor Michael W. Rawlins Signature of seventh inventor Residence Lake Mary, Florida | <u>/o/</u> | / 5_/00 |
| Full name of seventh inventor Michael W. Rawlins Signature of seventh inventor Residence Lake Mary, Florida Citizenship U.S.A. | <u>/o/</u> | 5/00 ^{Date} |
| Full name of seventh inventor Michael W. Rawlins Signature of seventh inventor Michael Signature of seventh inventor Residence Lake Mary, Florida Citizenship U.S.A. Post Offlice Address 665 Brightview Drive, Lake Mary, Florida 32746 | {o / | 5/00 Date |

POUSERSESWELLANAUTTE Folder (Normali 744 DE 2000 Polec only

(Supply similar information and signature for subsequent joint inventors, if any)

POWER OF ATTORNEY FROM ASSIGNEE



<u>ParkerVision, Inc.</u>, a corporation of <u>Jacksonville, FL</u>, having a principal place of business at <u>8493 Baymeadows Way</u>, <u>Jacksonville, FL 32256</u>, is assignee of the entire right, title and interest for the United States of America (as defined in 35 U.S.C. § 100), by reason of an Assignment to the Assignee executed on (1) 10 - 5 - 00, (2) 10 - 5 - 00, (3) 10 - 5 - 00, (4) 10 - 9 - 00, (5) 10 - 5 - 00, (6) 10 - 6 - 00, (7) 10 - 5 - 00, of an invention known as <u>Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations (Attorney Docket No. <u>1744.0630003/MQL/JTH</u>), which is disclosed and claimed in a patent application of the same title by the inventors (1) David F. Sorrells, (2) Michael J. Bultman, (3) Robert W. Cook, (4) Richard C. Looke, (5) Charley D. Moses, Jr., (6) Gregory S. Rawlins, (7) Michael W. Rawlins, (said application filed on <u>August 4, 2000</u> at the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, having Application Number 09/632,856).</u>

The Assignee hereby appoints the following U.S. attorneys to prosecute this application and any continuation, divisional, continuation-in-part, or reissue application thereof, and to transact all business in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office connected therewith: Robert Greene Sterne, Esq., Reg. No. 28,912; Edward J. Kessler, Esq., Reg. No. 25,688; Jorge A. Goldstein, Esq., Reg. No. 29,021; Samuel L. Fox, Esq., Reg. No. 30,353; David K.S. Cornwell, Esq., Reg. No. 31,944; Robert W. Esmond, Esq., Reg. No. 32,893; Tracy-Gene G. Durkin, Esq., Reg. No. 32,831; Michele A. Cimbala, Esq., Reg. No. 33,851; Michael B. Ray, Esq., Reg. No. 33,997; Robert E. Sokohl, Esq., Reg. No. 36,013; Eric K. Steffe, Esq., Reg. No. 36,688, Michael Q. Lee, Esq., Reg. No. 35,239; Steven R. Ludwig, Esq., Reg. No. 36,203; John M. Covert, Esq., Reg. No. 38,759; and Linda E. Alcorn, Esq., Reg. No. 39,588. The Assignee hereby grants said attorneys the power to insert on this Power of Attorney any further identification that may be necessary or desirable in order to comply with the rules of the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office.

Send correspondence to:

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. 1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 U.S.A.

Direct phone calls to 202-371-2600.

| FOR: | ParkerVision, Inc. |
|------------|--------------------------------------|
| SIGNATURE: | gane |
| BY: | Jeffrey L. Parker |
| TITLE: | Chairman and Chief Executive Officer |
| DATE: | 10-12-00 |
| | |

©2000, Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox P.L.L.C.

P:\USERS\SWILLIAM\JTH Folder (New)\1744.0630003\poa

Certificate Under 37 C.F.R. § 3.73(b)



Applicant: Sorrells et al.

Application No.: 09/632,856 Filed/Issue Date: August 4, 2000

Entitled: <u>Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including</u> Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations

| ParkerVision, Inc. | , a corporation |
|--------------------|---|
| (Name of Assignee) | (Type of Assignee, e.g., corporation, partnership, university, government agency, etc.) |

states that it is:

1. [X] the assignee of the entire right, title, and interest, or

2. [] an assignee of an undivided part interest

in the patent application/patent identified above by virtue of either:

A. [X] An Assignment from the inventor(s) of the patent application/patent identified above. The assignment was recorded in the Patent and Trademark Office at Reel _____, Frame ____, or for which a copy thereof is attached.

OR

B. [] A chain of title from the inventor(s) of the patent application/patent identified above to the current assignee as shown below:

1. From: To: The document was recorded in the Patent and Trademark Office at Reel _____, Frame _____, or for which a copy thereof is attached.

2. From: _ ____ To: __ The document was recorded in the Patent and Trademark Office at Reel _____, Frame ____, or for which a copy thereof is attached.

3. From: _ _ To: __ The document was recorded in the Patent and Trademark Office at Reel _____, Frame _____, or for which a copy thereof is attached.

[] Additional documents in the chain of title are listed on a supplemental sheet.

[X] Copies of assignments or other documents in the chain of title are attached.

<u>NOTE</u>: A separate copy (*i.e.*, the original assignment document or a true copy of the original document) must be submitted to Assignment Division in accordance with 37 CFR Part 3, if the assignment is to be recorded in the records of the PTO. See MPEP 302-302.8]

The undersigned (whose title is supplied below) is empowered to act on behalf of the assignee.

| Name: Jeffrey L. Parker | |
|--|--|
| Title: Chairman and Chief Executive Officer | |
| Signature: Ty | |
| P:USERS\SWILLIAMJTH Folder (New)\1744.0630003\cert 3 | |

ASSIGNMENT

In consideration of the sum of One Dollar (\$1.00) or equivalent and other good and valuable consideration paid to each of the undersigned inventors: (1) David F. Sorrells, (2) Michael J. Bultman, (3) Robert W. Cook, (4) Richard C. Looke, (5) Charley D. Moses, Jr., (6) Gregory S. Rawlins, (7) Michael W. Rawlins, the undersigned inventor(s) hereby sell(s) and assigns to <u>ParkerVision, Inc.</u> (the Assignee) his/her entire right, title and interest, including the right to sue for past infringement and to collect for all past, present and future damages:

(a) in the invention known as <u>Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency</u> <u>Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations</u> for which application for patent in the United States of America has been executed by the undersigned on (1) 10-5.00, (2) 10-5-00, (3) 10-5-00, (4) 10-9-00, (5) 16-5-00, (6) 10-10-00, (7) 10-5-00 (also known as United States Application No. <u>09/632,856</u>, filed <u>August 4, 2000</u>, in any and all applications thereon, in any and all Letters Patent(s) therefor, and

(b) in any and all applications that claim the benefit of the patent application listed above in part (a), including continuing applications, reissues, extensions, renewals and reexaminations of the patent application or Letters Patent therefor listed above in part (a), to the full extent of the term or terms for which Letters Patents issue, and

(c) in any and all inventions described in the patent application listed above in part (a), and in any and all forms of intellectual and industrial property protection derivable from such patent application, and that are derivable from any and all continuing applications, reissues, extensions, renewals and reexaminations of such patent application, including, without limitation, patents, applications, utility models, inventor's certificates, and designs together with the right to file applications therefor; and including the right to claim the same priority rights from any previously filed applications under the International Agreement for the Protection of Industrial Property, or any other international agreement, or the domestic laws of the country in which any such application is filed, as may be applicable;

all such rights, title and interest to be held and enjoyed by the above-named Assignee, its successors, legal representatives and assigns to the same extent as all such rights, title and interest would have been held and enjoyed by the Assignor had this assignment and sale not been made.

The undersigned inventor(s) agree(s) to execute all papers necessary in connection with the application(s) and any continuing (continuation, divisional, or continuation-in-part), reissue, reexamination or corresponding application(s) thereof and also to execute separate assignments in connection with such application(s) as the Assignee may deem necessary or expedient.

The undersigned inventor(s) agree(s) to execute all papers necessary in connection with any interference or patent enforcement action (judicial or otherwise) related to the application(s) or any continuing (continuation, divisional, or continuation-in-part), reissue or reexamination application(s) thereof and to cooperate with the Assignee in every way possible in obtaining evidence and going forward with such interference or patent enforcement action.

The undersigned inventor(s) hereby represent(s) that he/she has full right to convey the entire interest herein assigned, and that he/she has not executed, and will not execute, any agreement in conflict therewith.



Page 1 of 2

(
The undersigned inventor(s) hereby grant(s) Robert Greene Sterne, Esquire, Registration No. 28,912; Edward J. Kessler, Esquire, Registration No. 25,688; Jorge A. Goldstein, Esquire, Registration No. 29,021; Samuel L. Fox, Esquire, Registration No. 30,353; David K.S. Cornwell, Esquire, Registration No. 31,944; Robert W. Esmond, Esquire, Registration No. 32,893; Tracy-Gene G. Durkin, Esquire, Registration No. 32,831; Michele A. Cimbala, Esquire, Registration No. 33,851; Michael B. Ray, Esquire, Registration No. 33,997; Robert E. Sokohl, Esquire, Registration No. 36,013; Eric K. Steffe, Esquire, Registration No. 36,688; Michael Q. Lee, Esquire, Registration No. 35,239; Steven R. Ludwig, Esquire, Registration No. 36,203; John M. Covert, Esquire, Registration No. 38,759; and Linda E. Alcorn, Esquire, Registration No. 39,588; all of STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C., 1100 New York Avenue, N.W., Suite 600, Washington, D.C. 20005-3934, power to insert in this assignment any further identification that may be necessary or desirable in order to comply with the rules of the United States Patent and Trademark Office for recordation of this document.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, executed by the undersigned inventor(s) on the date opposite his/her name.

Signature of Inventor: Date: David F. Sorrells Date: Signature of Inventor: Michael J. Bultman 05/00 Signature of Inventor: Date: Date: Signature of Inventor: Signature of Inventor: Charle Date: Date: Signature of Inventor: Gregory S. Rawlins Signature of Inventor: Date: Michael W. Rawlins

015.PTO

SKGF Rev. 8/31/00 mac

Page 649 of 1284

The undersigned inventor(s) hereby grant(s) Robert Greene Sterne, Esquire, Registration No. 28,912; Edward J. Kessler, Esquire, Registration No. 25,688; Jorge A. Goldstein, Esquire, Registration No. 29,021; Samuel L. Fox, Esquire, Registration No. 30,353; David K.S. Cornwell, Esquire, Registration No. 31,944; Robert W. Esmond, Esquire, Registration No. 32,893; Tracy-Gene G. Durkin, Esquire, Registration No. 32,831; Michele A. Cimbala, Esquire, Registration No. 33,851; Michael B. Ray, Esquire, Registration No. 33,997; Robert E. Sokohl, Esquire, Registration No. 36,013; Eric K. Steffe, Esquire, Registration No. 36,688; Michael Q. Lee, Esquire, Registration No. 35,239; Steven R. Ludwig, Esquire, Registration No. 36,203; John M. Covert, Esquire, Registration No. 38,759; and Linda E. Alcorn, Esquire, Registration No. 39,588; all of STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C., 1100 New York Avenue, N.W., Suite 600, Washington, D.C. 20005-3934, power to insert in this assignment any further identification that may be necessary or desirable in order to comply with the rules of the United States Patent and Trademark Office for recordation of this document.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, executed by the undersigned inventor(s) on the date opposite his/her name.

| Date: | | Signature of Inventor: _ | David F. Sorrells | ANCH ANCH ATION |
|-------|---------|--------------------------|---------------------------|------------------------------------|
| Date: | | Signature of Inventor: | Michael J. Bultman | IOT FORWA SNMENT BI B RECORU |
| Date: | | Signature of Inventor: | Robert W. Cook | DO N TO ASSI NOT FO |
| Datc: | | Signature of Inventor: | Richard C. Looke | |
| Date: | | Signature of Inventor: | Charley D. Moses, Jr. | |
| Date: | 10/0/00 | Signature of Inventor: | Gregory S Rawlins | |
| Date: | 10/5/00 | Signature of Inventor: | Mullis Michael W. Rawlins | |

015.PTO

Page 2 of 2

SKGF Rev. 8/31/00 mac

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 1100 NEW YORK AVENUE, N.W., SUITE 600 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3934

www.skgf.com

PHONE: (202) 371-2600 FACSIMILE: (202) 371-2540

ROBERT GREENE STERNE EDWARD J. KESSLER JORGE A. GOLDSTEIN SAMUEL L. FOX DAVID K.S. CORNWELL ROBERT W. ESMOND TRACY-GENE G. DURKIN MICHELE A. CIMBALA MICHAEL B. RAY ROBERT E. SOKOHL ERIC K. STEFFE MICHAEL O. LEE

STEVEN R. LUDWIG JOHN M. COVERT* LINDA E. ALCORN RAZ E. FLESHNER ROBERT C. MILLONIG MICHAEL V. MESSINGER ЈОВІТН U. КІМ TIMOTHY J. SHEA, JR. DONALD R. MCPHAIL PATRICK E. GARRETT STEPHEN G. WHITESIDE JEFFREY T. HELVEY"



HEIDE L. KRAUS JEFFREY R. KURIN RAYMOND MILLIEN PATRICK D. O'BRIEN LAWRENCE B. BUGAISKY CRYSTAL D. SAYLES* EDWARD W. YEE ALBERT L. FERRO* DONALD R. BANOWIT PETER A. JACKMAN MOLLY A. MCCALL TERESA U. MEDLER

January 8, 2001

JEFFREY S. WEAVER KRISTIN K. VIDOVICH KENDRICK P. PATTERSON DONALD J. FEATHERSTONE GRANT E. REED VINCENT L. CAPUANO JOHN A. HARROUN® MATTHEW M. CATLETT* ALBERT J. FASULO II * W. BRIAN EDGE*

KAREN R. MARKOWICZ** SUZANNE E. ZISKA BRIAN J. DEL BUONO** ANDREA J. KAMAGE** NANCY J. LEITH** TARJA H. NAUKKARINEN**

#4 4-4-01

BAR OTHER THAN D.C. **REGISTERED PATENT AGENTS

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER:

(202) 371-2674 **INTERNET ADDRESS:** MLEE@SKGF.COM

Technology Center 2600

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Attn: Office of Initial Patent Examination **Customer Service Center**

U.S. Utility Patent Application Re: Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000 Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency For: **Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations** RECEIVED Sorrells et al. Inventors: MAR 2 7 2001 Our Ref: 1744.0630003/MQL/JTH

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Request for Corrected Official Filing Receipt;
- 2. A photocopy of the Official Filing Receipt, with corrections indicated in "red ink"; and
- 3. Return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

Page 651 of 1284

Commissioner for Patents January 8, 2001 Page 2

ι

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036. A duplicate copy of this letter is enclosed.

Respectfully submitted,

TERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. O. Lee

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

JTH/slw Enclosures

P:\USERS\SWILLIAM\JTH Folder (New)\1744.0630003\correct.ptoltr

Page 652 of 1284

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Art Unit: 2745 Examiner: To be Assigned Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003/MQL/JTH

> RECEIVED MAR 2 7 2001 Technology Center 2600

Request for Corrected Official Filing Receipt

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Attn: Office of Initial Patent Examination Customer Service Center

Sir:

Applicants hereby request that a corrected Official Filing Receipt be issued and sent to the undersigned representative. Specifically, the following corrections to the Official Filing Receipt are requested:

In the Continuing Data section, after "08/04/1999, " insert --, 09/525,615 03/14/2000, and 09/526,041 03/14/2000.--

In support of the above request, a photocopy of the instant Official Filing Receipt is enclosed with the corrections noted in red. It is requested that a corrected Official Filing Receipt be issued, and sent to the undersigned at the earliest possible time.

Respectfully submitted,

STERME, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Mielael Q. Lee

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date:

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 Page 653⁽²⁰²⁾ 371-2600

P:\USERS\SWILLIAMJTH Folder (New)\1744.0630003\correct.plead Ex. 1003



Date Mailed: 12/11/2000

Page 1 of 4

Receipt is acknowledged of this nonprovisional Patent Application. It will be considered in its order and you will be notified as to the results of the examination. Be sure to provide the U.S. APPLICATION NUMBER, FILING DATE, NAME OF APPLICANT, and TITLE OF INVENTION when inquiring about this application. Fees transmitted by check or draft are subject to collection. Please verify the accuracy of the data presented on this receipt. If an error is noted on this Filing Receipt, please write to the Office of Initial Patent Examination's Customer Service Center. Please provide a copy of this Filing Receipt with the changes noted thereon. If you received a "Notice to File Missing Parts" for this application, please submit any corrections to this Filing Receipt with your reply to the Notice. When the PTO processes the reply to the Notice, the PTO will generate another Filing Receipt incorporating the requested corrections (if appropriate).

Applicant(s)

David F. Sorrells, Middleburg, FL. Michael J. Bultman, Jacksonville, FL; Robert W. Cook, Switzerland, FL; Richard C. Looke, Jacksonville, FL; Charley D. Moses JR., Jacksonville, FL ; DEC 2 8 2000 Gregory S. Rawlins, Lake Mary, FL ; Michael W. Rawlins, Lake Mary, FL; **Continuing Data as Claimed by Applicant** THIS APPLN CLAIMS BENEFIT OF 60/147.129 08/04/1999 09/525,615 03/14/20009 09/526,041 03/14/200 **Foreign Applications** If Required, Foreign Filing License Granted 09/26/2000 Technology . Title Wireless local area network (WLAN) using universal frequency translation technology including multi-phase embodiments and circuit implementations RECEIVED Preliminary Class MAR 2 7 2001 455 Technology Center 2000

file=#C.\APP5\PreExam\correspondence\1_A.xml

TCL & Hisen§2/8/00 Ex. 1003

Data entry by : BURNS, ERIC

Team : OIPE

Date: 12/11/2000

file:#C.\APPS\PreExam\correspondence\1_A.xml

TCL & Hisense2/8/00 Ex. 1003

LICENSE FOR FOREIGN FILING UNDER Title 35, United States Code, Section 184 Title 37, Code of Federal Regulations, 5.11 & 5.15

GRANTED

The applicant has been granted a license under 35 U.S.C. 184, if the phrase "IF REQUIRED, FOREIGN FILING LICENSE GRANTED" followed by a date appears on this form. Such licenses are issued in all applications where the conditions for issuance of a license have been met, regardless of whether or not a license may be required as set forth in 37 CFF 5.15. The scope and limitations of this license are set forth in 37 CFR 5.15(a) unless an earlier license has been issued under 37 CFR 5.15(b). The license is subject to revocation upon written notification. The date indicated is the effective date of the license, unless an earlier license of similar scope has been granted under 37 CFR 5.13 or 5.14.

This license is to be retained by the licensee and may be used at any time on or after the effective date thereof unless it is revoked. This license is automatically transferred to any related applications(s) filed under 36 CFR 1.53(d). This license is not retroactive.

The grant of a license does not in any way lessen the responsibility of a licensee for the security of the subject matter as imposed by any Government contract or the provisions of existing laws relating to espionage and the national security or the export of technical data. Licensees should apprise themselves of current regulations especially with respect to certain countries, of other agencies, particularly the Office of Defense Trade Controls, Department of State (with respect to Arms, Munitions and Implements of War (22 CFR 121-128)); the Office of Export Administration, Department of Commerce (15 CFR 370.10 (j)); the Office of Foreign Assets Control, Department of Treasury (31 CFR Parts 500+) and the Department of Energy.

NOT GRANTED

No license under 35 U.S.C. 184 has been granted at this time, if the phrase "IF REQUIRED, FOREIGN FILING LICENSE GRANTED" DOES NOT appear on this form. Applicant may still petition for a license under 37 CFR 5.12, if a license is desired before the expiration of 6 months from the filing date of the application. If 6 months has lapsed from the filing date of this application and the licensee has not received any indication of a secrecy order under 35 U.S.C. 181, the licensee may foreign file the application pursuant to 37 CFR 5.15(b).

PLEASE NOTE the following information about the Filing Receipt:

- The articles such as "a," "an" and "the" are not included as the first words in the title of an application. They are considered to be unnecessary to the understanding of the title.
- The words "new," "improved," "improvements in" or "relating to" are not included as first words in the title of an application because a patent application, by nature, is a new idea or improvement.
- The title may be truncated if it consists of more than 600 characters (letters and spaces combined).
- The docket number allows a maximum of 25 characters.
- If your application was submitted under 37 CFR 1.10, your filing date should be the "date in" found on the Express Mail label. If there is a discrepancy, you should submit a request for a corrected Filing Receipt along with a copy of the Express Mail label showing the "date in."
- The title is recorded in sentence case.

Any corrections that may need to be done to your Filing Receipt should be directed to:

Assistant Commissioner for Patents Office of Initial Patent Examination Customer Service Center Washington, DC 20231

file?#E:\A\$PPS\PreExam\correspondence\1_A.xml

TCL & Hise**n**298/00 Ex. 1003

.

3

 $file: #C:APPS PreExam \correspondence \label{eq:pressure} 1_A.xml$

) .

TCL & Hisense2/8/00 Ex. 1003



UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK UFFICE

Commissioner for Patents United States Patent and Trademark Office Washington, D.C. 20231 www.uspto.gov

. .

Bib Data Sheet

ر. ارچ

| SERIAL NUMBER 09/632,856 | FILING DATE 08/04/2000 RULE _ | CLASS 455 | GRO | UP AR ' 2745 | T UNIT | I 1 | ATTORNEY OOCKET NO. 744.0630003 |
|--|---|---|-------------------|------------------------|--------------------|---------------|---------------------------------------|
| APPLICANTS David F. Sorre Michael J. Bult Robert W. Coo Richard C. Loc Charley D. Mo Gregory S. Rav Michael W. Ra ** CONTINUING D. THIS APPLN C WHICH IS A C | lls, Middleburg, FL ; man, Jacksonville, FL ; k, Switzerland, FL ; ske, Jacksonville, FL ; ses JR., Jacksonville, FL ; vlins, Lake Mary, FL ; wlins, Lake Mary, FL ; CLAIMS BENEFIT OF 6 CON OF 09/525,615 03/1 | ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; | | | | | |
| ** FOREIGN APPLI IF REQUIRED, FOF GRANTED ** 09/26/ | CATIONS ************************************ | ********* SE | | | | | |
| Foreign Priority claimed 35 USC 119 (a-d) conditions met Verified and Acknowledged Ex. | yes no yes no Allowance aminer's Signature Ini | er En En En En En En En En En En | SHE DRAV 20 | ETS WING)8 | TOTA CLAI 40 | AL MS | INDEPENDENT CLAIMS 3 |
| Sterne Kessler Goldste Suite 600 1100 New Y Washington ,DC 2000 | in & Fox P L L C ork Avenue N W 5-3934 | . – | | | | | |
| TITLE Wireless local area net embodiments and circu | work (WLAN) using univ | versal frequency translat | tion tech | hnology | including | ; mul | ti-phase |
| | | | | \square_{All} | Fees 6 Fees (1 | Filing | 2) |
| FILING FEE FEE RECEIVED No. 1200 No | FEES: Authority has been given in Paper No to charge/credit DEPOSIT ACCOU | | T 1.17 Fees (I | | | Proce | essing Ext. of |
| | | | | □ 1.18 Fees (Issue) | | |) |
| | | | | Credit | | | |

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

1100 NEW YORK AVENUE, N.W. . WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3934

PHONE: (202) 371-2600 . FACSIMILE: (202) 371-2540 . www.skgf.com

ROBER **SW** EDWARD JORGE A. 6 SAMUEL L. FOX*** DAVID K.S. CORNWELL ROBERT W. ESMOND TRACY-GENE G. DURKIN MICHELE A. CIMBALA MICHAEL B. RAY ROBERT E. SOKOHL ERIC K. STEFFE MICHAEL O. LEE STEVEN R. LUDWIG

LINDA E. ALCORN ROBERT C. MILLONIG MICHAEL V. MESSINGER JUDITH U. KIM TIMOTHY J. SHEA, JR. Donald R. McPhail PATRICK E. GARRETT JEFFREY T. HELVEY* HEIDI L. KRAUS JEFFREY R. KURIN RAYMOND MILLIEN PATRICK D. O'BRIEN

JOHN M. COVERT

CRYSTAL D. SAYLES FOWARD W YEE ALBERT L. FERRO* DONALD R. BANOWIT PETER A. JACKMAN Molly A. McCall TERESA U. MEDLER JEFFREY S. WEAVER KRISTIN K. VIDOVICH KENDRICK P. PATTERSON SUZANNE E. ZISKA** Donald J. Featherstone Andrea J. Kamage** GRANT E. REED

LAWRENCE B. BUGAISKY

June 6, 2001

VINCENT L. CAPUANO JOHN A. HARROUN* ALBERT J. FASULO III* ELDORA ELLISON FLOYD* W. RUSSELL SWINDELL THOMAS C. FIALA BRIAN J. DEL BUONO* VIRGIL L. BEASTON" RYAN J. STAMPER" KAREN R. MARKOWICZ** NANCY J. LEITH**

ELIZABETH J. HAANES** MARK P. TERRY** JOSEPH M. CONRAD, 111* DOUGLAS M. WILSON REGINALD D. LUCAS** ANN E. SUMMERFIELD** CYNTHIA M. BOUCHEZ** HELENE C. CARLSON** BRUCE E. CHALKER** DUSTIN T. JOHNSON ** MATTHEW J. DOWD**

LIMITED TO MATTERS AND PROCEEDINGS BEFORE FEDERAL COURTS & AGENCIES **REGISTERED PATENT AGENT ***SENIOR COUNSEL

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 371-2674 **INTERNET ADDRESS:** MLEE@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Art Unit: 2634

U.S. Utility Patent Application Re: Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000

> Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency For: Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and **Circuit Implementations**

Inventors: Sorrells et al. 1744.0630003/MQL/JTH Our Ref:

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

Preliminary Amendment; and 1.

Return postcard. 2.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.



Commissioner for Patents June 6, 2001 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036. A duplicate copy of this letter is enclosed.

Respectfully submitted,

ESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

JTH/slw Enclosures

P:\USERS\SWILLIAM\JTH Folder (New)\1744.0630003\amend.ptoltr





RECEIVELI JUNII 2001 TC 2600 MAILRO

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re Application of: Sorrells et al. Appl. No.: 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: TBD Atty Docket: 1744.0630003

Preliminary Amendment

Assistant Commissioner of Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Sir:

Prior to Examination of the captioned application, Applicants submit the following Preliminary Amendment.

It is not believed that extensions of time or fees for net addition of claims are required, beyond those which may otherwise be provided for in documents accompanying this paper. However, in the event that additional extensions of time are necessary to allow consideration of this paper, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned under 37 CFR § 1.136(a), and any fees required therefore (including fees for net addition of claims) are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Kindly enter the following amendments:

In the Specification:

On page 1, lines 12-15, replace with the following:

- 2 -

This application claims the benefit of U.S. Provisional Application No.60/147,129, filed on August 4, 1999; and this application is a continuation-in-part of U.S. Application No. 09/525,615, filed on March 14, 2000; and this application is a continuation-in-part of U.S. Application No. 09/526,041, filed on March 14, 2000, all of which are incorporated herein by reference in their entireties.

In the Claims:

Please cancel claims 4-5,10-12, 38, and 40. Please amend claims 13, 32, and 39 as follows:

13. (Once Amended) The apparatus of claim 7, wherein said first and said second universal frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

32. (Once Amended) A method of transmitting a baseband signal over a wireless LAN, comprising the steps of:

(1) spreading the baseband signal using a spreading code, resulting in a spread baseband signal; and

(2) differentially sampling the spread baseband signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal resulting in a plurality of harmonic images that are each representative of the baseband signal, wherein said first and second control signals have pulse widths.

39. (Once Amended) In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising the steps of:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by .5 + n cycles of said received RF signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1;

Sorrells *et al.* Appl: 09/632,856

de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a de-spread signal; and

de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal;

wherein said first and said second control signals each comprise a train of pulses having pulse widths.

- 3 -

Sorrells *et al.* Appl: 09/632,856

Remarks

Claims 1-3, 6-9, 13-37, and 39 are pending in this application. By the foregoing amendment, Applicants seek to cancel claims 4-5, 10-12, 38, and 40, and amend claims 13, 32, and 39. Furthermore, the specification has been amended to correct the priority claim. These changes are believed to be fully supported by the specification and are not believed to introduce new matter. Thus, it is respectfully requested that the amendments be entered by the Examiner. The Examiner is invited to telephone the undersigned representative if it is believe that an interview might be useful for any reason.

Respectfully submitted,

E, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Miehael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicant Registration No. 35,239

Date:

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

P103-74.wpd

Version with markings to show changes made

In the Specification:

Page 1, lines 12-15:

This application claims the benefit of [the following:] U.S. Provisional Application No.60/147,129, filed on August 4, 1999; and this application is a continuation-in-part of U.S. Application No. 09/525,615, filed on March 14, 2000; and this application is a continuation-in-part of U.S. Application No. 09/526,041, filed on March 14, 2000, all of which are incorporated herein by reference in their entireties.

In the Claims:

13. (Once Amended) The apparatus of claim [10] 7, wherein said first and said second universal frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

32. (Once Amended) A method of transmitting a baseband signal over a wireless LAN, comprising the steps of:

(1) spreading the baseband signal using a spreading code, resulting in a spread baseband signal; and

(2) differentially sampling the spread baseband signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal resulting in a plurality of harmonic images that are each representative of the baseband signal, wherein said first and second control signals have pulse widths [that improve energy transfer to a desired harmonic image of said plurality of harmonics].

39. In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising the steps of:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control signal is delayed

Sorrells *et al.* Appl: 09/632,856

relative to said first control signal by .5 + n cycles of said received RF signal, wherein n may be any integer greater than or equal to 1;

- 6 -

de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a de-spread signal; and

de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal;

wherein said first and said second control signals each comprise a train of pulses having pulse widths [that are established to improve energy transfer from said received RF signal to said down-converted signal].

Claims 4-5,10-12, 38, and 40 have been canceled.

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

David F. SORRELLS et al.

Appl. No. 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Chin, Stephen Atty. Docket: 1744.0630004 BECEIVE

RECEIVED JUN 1 0 2003 Technology Center 2600 8/B

6-11-03

Second Preliminary Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.115 in the Revised Format of the Pre-OG Notice Dated January 31, 2003

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

In advance of prosecution, Applicants submit the following amendments and remarks.

This Second Preliminary Amendment is provided in the format approved in the pre-OG

Notice dated January 31, 2003, entitled, "Amendments In A Revised Format Now Permitted,"

and in the following format:

(A) Each section begins on a separate sheet;

(B) Starting on a separate sheet, amendments to the specification by

presenting replacement paragraphs marked up to show changes made;

(C) Starting on a separate sheet, a complete listing of all of the claims:

- in ascending order;

- with status identifiers; and

- with markings in the currently amended claims;

(D) Starting on a separate sheet, the Remarks.

Page 667 of 1284



It is not believed that extensions of time or fees for net addition of claims are required beyond those that may otherwise be provided for in documents accompanying this paper. However, if additional extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a), and any fees required therefor (including fees for net addition of claims) are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

- 2 -

ŝ,



David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

Amendments to the Claims

- 3 -

Please cancel claims 1-3, 6-9, 13-37 and 39.

Please add the following new claims:

41. A wireless modem apparatus, comprising:

a balanced receiver for frequency down-converting an input signal including,

a first frequency down-conversion module to down-convert the input signal, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a first control signal and outputs a first down-converted signal;

a second frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a second control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal.

42. The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by (.5 + n) cycles of said input signal, wherein n is an integer greater than or equal to 1.

43. The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said first control signal, and said



David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

second frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said second control signal.

- 4 -

44. The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said first and said second frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

45. The apparatus of claim 44, wherein said storage elements comprises a capacitor that reduces a DC offset voltage in said first down-converted signal and said second down-converted signal.

46. The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said subtractor module comprises a differential amplifier.

47. The apparatus of claim 41, further comprising:

a balanced transmitter for up-converting a baseband signal and coupled to said balanced receiver, including,

an inverter, to receive said baseband signal and generate an inverted baseband signal;

a first controlled switch, coupled to a non-inverting output of said inverter, said first controlled switch to sample said baseband signal according to a third control signal, resulting in a first harmonically rich signal;

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

CONT

a second controlled switch, coupled to an inverting output of said inverter, said second controlled switch to sample said inverted baseband signal according to a fourth control signal, resulting in a second harmonically rich signal; and

a combiner, coupled to an output of said first controlled switch and an output of said second controlled switch, said combiner to combine said first harmonically rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal, resulting in a third harmonically rich signal.

48. The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said fourth control signal is phase shifted with respect to said third control signal.

49. The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said fourth control signal is phase shifted by 180 degrees with respect to said third control signal.

50. The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a filter coupled to an output of said combiner, wherein said filter outputs a desired harmonic from said third harmonically rich signal.

51. The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said apparatus is an infrastructure device.

52. The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said apparatus is a client device.

53. The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said third controlled switch shunts said baseband signal to a reference potential according to said first control signal, and wherein

Page 671 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 5 -



David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

said fourth controlled switch shunts said inverted baseband signal to said reference potential according to said second control signal.

- 6 -

54. The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising an antenna coupled to said balanced transmitter and said balanced receiver.

55. The apparatus of claim 54, further comprising a switch, said switch selectively connecting said transmitter or said receiver to said antenna.

56. The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a baseband processor coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

57. The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a media access controller (MAC) coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

58. The apparatus of claim 57, wherein said MAC comprises a means for controlling accessing to a WLAN medium.

59. The apparatus of claim 58, wherein said means for controlling includes carrier sense multiple access with collision avoidance (CSMA/CA).

60. The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a demodulator/modulator facilitation module coupled to said transmitter and receiver.

CONT

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

61. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

62. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down-converted signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

63. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal.

64. The apparatus of claim 63, wherein said means for spreading comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal using a Barker code.

65. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal.

66. The apparatus of claim 65, wherein said means for de-spreading comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal using a Barker code.

67. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Gaussian phase shift keying (GFSK).

Page 673 of 1284

(oNL

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 7 -

68. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Gaussian phase shift keying (GFSK).

- 8 -

69. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM).

70. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM).

71. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Complimentary Code Keying (CCK).

72. The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Complimentary Code Keying (CCK).

73. A method of receiving a wireless LAN signal, comprising:

(1) splitting the wireless LAN signal into I and Q components;

CONT

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

(2) down-converting said I signal component and said Q signal component;

(3) de-spreading said down-converted I and Q signals using a spreading code;

(4) differentially demodulating information encoded in said I and Q signals;

(5) sending said demodulated information in said I and Q signals to a Media Access Controller (MAC) Interface wherein said I and Q signals are de-scrambled and combined to a single output signal.

CON74. The method of claim 73, wherein separate spreading codes are used for theI and Q signal components in step (3).

75. The method of claim 73, wherein step (4) comprises using Binary Phase Shift Keying (BPSK) to demodulate said I and Q signals.

76. The method of claim 73, wherein step (4) comprises using Quadrature Phase Shift Keying (QPSK) to demodulate said I and Q signals.

77. In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control

| | - 10 - David F. SORRELLS Appl. No. 09/632 | 5 <i>et al</i> . 2,856 | | | |
|------|--|---------------------------|--|--|--|
| RI | signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by $(.5 + n)$ cycles of said received RF | | | | |
| | signal, wherein n is an integer greater than or equal to 1; | | | | |
| | de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a de | ð- | | | |
| CONT | spread signal; and | | | | |
| CONT | de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal. | | | | |

.

•

. `

7-

••

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

Remarks

- 11 -

Upon entry of the foregoing amendment, claims 41-77 are pending in the application, with 41, 73 and 77 being the independent claims. Claims 1-3, 6-9, 13-37 and 39 are sought to be cancelled without prejudice to or disclaimer of the subject matter therein. New claims 41-77 are sought to be added. These changes are believed to introduce no new matter, and their entry is respectfully requested.

Conclusion

Prompt and favorable consideration of this Preliminary Amendment is respectfully requested. Applicants believe the present application is in condition for allowance. If the Examiner believes, for any reason, that personal communication will expedite prosecution of this application, the Examiner is invited to telephone the undersigned at the number provided.

Respectfully submitted,

TERNE, RESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date: June 9, 2003

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;134642;1

| | - | ~~ | UNITED STATES DEPAR United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER F P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 223 www.usplo.gov | IMENT OF COMMERCE Trademark Office DR PATENTS ' 13-1450 | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------|------------------------|--|--|--|
| PLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. | |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 | |
| 75 | 90 12/01/2003 | EXAMINER KIM, KEVIN | | | |
| Sterne Kessler | Goldstein & Fox P L I | | | | |
| Washington, DC 20005-3934 | | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER | |
| | | | | | |

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

| | | Application No. | Applicant(s) |
|--|---|--|--|
| E, | y . | 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. |
| | Office Action Summary | Examiner | Art Unit |
| | | Kevin Y Kim | 2634 |
| | The MAILING DATE of this com | munication appears on the cover sheet | with the correspondence address |
| eriod fo | or Reply | | |
| A SH THE - Exte after - If the - If NC - Failu - Any earne Status | ORTENED STATUTORY PERIC MAILING DATE OF THIS COMM nsions of time may be available under the prov SIX (6) MONTHS from the mailing date of this period for reply specified above is less than th period for reply is specified above, the maxim re to reply within the set or extended period for reply received by the Office later than three mo ed patent term adjustment. See 37 CFR 1.704 | DD FOR REPLY IS SET TO EXPIRE <u>1</u> IUNICATION. isions of 37 CFR 1.136(a). In no event, however, may communication. intry (30) days, a reply within the statutory minimum of um statutory period will apply and will expire SIX (6) M reply will, by statute, cause the application to become inths after the mailing date of this communication, even (b). | MONTH(S) FROM a reply be timely filed thirty (30) days will be considered timely. IONTHS from the mailing date of this communication. ABANDONED (35 U.S.C. § 133). In if timely filed, may reduce any |
| 1)⊠ | Responsive to communication(s | s) filed on 04 August 2000. | |
| 2a)□ | This action is FINAL | 2b) This action is non-final. | |
| 3) | Since this application is in condicionation of the second | ition for allowance except for formal m ractice under <i>Ex parte Quayle</i> , 1935 C | atters, prosecution as to the merits is C.D. 11, 453 O.G. 213. |
|)isposit | ion of Claims | | |
| 4)⊠ | Claim(s) 41-77 is/are pending in | the application. | |
| • / 🖂 | 4a) Of the above claim(s) | is/are withdrawn from consideration. | |
| 5) | Claim(s) is/are allowed. | | |
| 6) | Claim(s) is/are rejected. | | |
| 7) | Claim(s) is/are objected t | to. | |
| 8)⊠ | Claim(s) <u>41-77</u> are subject to re | striction and/or election requirement. | |
| Applicat | ion Papers | | |
| 9) | The specification is objected to t | by the Examiner. | |
| 10) | The drawing(s) filed on is | /are: a) accepted or b) objected | to by the Examiner. |
| | Applicant may not request that any | objection to the drawing(s) be held in abey | yance. See 37 CFR 1.85(a). |
| _ | Replacement drawing sheet(s) inclu | uding the correction is required if the drawi | ing(s) is objected to. See 37 CFR 1.121(d). |
| 11) | The oath or declaration is object | ed to by the Examiner. Note the attach | hed Office Action or form PTO-152. |
| Priority (| under 35 U.S.C. §§ 119 and 120 | | |
| 12) | Acknowledgment is made of a c | laim for foreign priority under 35 U.S.C | C. § 119(a)-(d) or (f). |
| a) | 1. Certified copies of the prio | ority documents have been received. | |
| | 2. Certified copies of the price | ority documents have been received ir | Application No |
| | 3. Copies of the certified cop | pies of the priority documents have be | en received in this National Stage |
| * (| See the attached detailed Office | action for a list of the certified copies n | not received. |
| 13)∏ / s 3 | Acknowledgment is made of a cla ince a specific reference was inc 7 CFR 1.78. | aim for domestic priority under 35 U.S. luded in the first sentence of the speci | C. § 119(e) (to a provisional application) ification or in an Application Data Sheet. |
| 14)∏ / ro | Acknowledgment is made of a cla eference was included in the first | aim for domestic priority under 35 U.S. sentence of the specification or in an | C. §§ 120 and/or 121 since a specific Application Data Sheet. 37 CFR 1.78. |
| \ttachmen | ıt(s) | | |
| I) 🗌 Notic | ce of References Cited (PTO-892) | 4) 🔲 Intervie | w Summary (PTO-413) Paper No(s) |

~

Application/Control Number: 09/632,856 Art Unit: 2634

./

DETAILED ACTION

Election/Restrictions

1. Restriction to one of the following inventions is required under 35 U.S.C. 121:

- I. Claims 41-72, 77, drawn to a wireless modem, classified in class 455, subclass
 313.
- II. Claim 73-76, drawn to a spread spectrum demodulation, classified in class 375, subclass 147.

The inventions are distinct, each from the other because of the following reasons:

2. Inventions I and II are unrelated. Inventions are unrelated if it can be shown that they are not disclosed as capable of use together and they have different modes of operation, different functions, or different effects (MPEP § 806.04, MPEP § 808.01). In the instant case the different inventions. The wireless mode comprising frequency downconverters is not discloses as capable of use together with the spread spectrum demodulator. The two inventions operate differently since the former use (parallel) frequency down converters and the latter employs a dispreading operation.

3. Because these inventions are distinct for the reasons given above and have acquired a separate status in the art as shown by their different classification, restriction for examination purposes as indicated is proper.

4. A telephone call was made to Mr. Michael Lee on November 5, 2003 to request an oral election to the above restriction requirement, but did not result in an election being made.

Application/Control Number: 09/632,856 Art Unit: 2634

Applicant is advised that the reply to this requirement to be complete must include an election of the invention to be examined even though the requirement be traversed (37 CFR 1.143).

5. Applicant is reminded that upon the cancellation of claims to a non-elected invention, the inventorship must be amended in compliance with 37 CFR 1.48(b) if one or more of the currently named inventors is no longer an inventor of at least one claim remaining in the application. Any amendment of inventorship must be accompanied by a request under 37 CFR 1.48(b) and by the fee required under 37 CFR 1.17(i).

Any inquiry concerning this communication or earlier communications from the examiner should be directed to Kevin Y Kim whose telephone number is 703-305-4082. The examiner can normally be reached on 8AM --5PM M-F.

If attempts to reach the examiner by telephone are unsuccessful, the examiner's supervisor, Stephen Chin can be reached on 703-305-4714. The fax phone number for the organization where this application or proceeding is assigned is 703-872-9314.

Any inquiry of a general nature or relating to the status of this application or proceeding should be directed to the receptionist whose telephone number is 703-305-3900.

kvk

STEPHEN CHIN SUPERVISORY PATENT EXAMINE TECHNOLOGY CENTER 2600

Page 3

a way of the second and



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: Sorrells *et al*.

Appl. No. 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation D TRADEMARK OFFICE

Reply To Restriction Requirement

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Sir:

In reply to the Office Action mailed December 1, 2003, requesting an election of a single disclosed invention for prosecution in the above-referenced patent application, Applicants hereby submit the following Reply to the Restriction Requirement.

Applicants elect to prosecute **Invention I**, represented by **claims 41-72**, **and 77**. This election is made without prejudice to, or disclaimer of, the other claims, species or inventions disclosed. Applicants respectfully request reconsideration and withdrawal of the Restriction Requirement, and consideration of all the pending claims.

It is not believed that extensions of time or fees for net addition of claims are required beyond those that may otherwise be provided for in documents accompanying this paper. However, if additional extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a), and any fees required therefore (including fees for net

addition of claims) are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

If the Examiner believes, for any reason, that a personal communication will expedite prosecution of this application, the Examiner is invited to telephone the undersigned at the number provided.

Respectfully submitted,

STERVE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Mł hael O. .ee

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

12130 Date:

- F. 🏊

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

D:\NRPORTBL\SKGF_DC1\HELVEY\214221_1.DOC SKGF rev 1/26/01 mac



Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Comwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michele A. Cimbala Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael Q. Lee Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcom Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger

Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Ir. Patrick E. Garett Heidi L. Kraus Edward W. Yee Albert L. Ferro* Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Molly A. McCall Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Kimberly N. Reddick Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhuiler Rae Lynn Prengaman Jane Shershenovich Lawrence J. Carroli George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein* Jason D. Eisenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller* LuAnne M. Yuricek* John J. Figueroa Ann E. Summefield Tirera S. Coston*

Aric W. Ledford* Registered Patent Agents* Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Helene C. Carlson Gaby L. Longsworth Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Mary B. Tung Katrina Y. Pei Quach Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzman

Timothy A. Doyle Jennifer R. Mahalingappa Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren 2634

Victoria S. Rutherford Eric D. Hayes

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

December 30, 2003



Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

> Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application Application No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation

Inventors: Sorrells *et al.* Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Reply to Restriction Requirement; and
- 2. Return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.
Commissioner for Patents December 30, 2003 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted, ESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. O. Le Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

MQL/JTH/agj SKGF\DCI\214271.1

| L | Hits | Search Text | DB | Time stamp |
|--------|-------|---|-----------|------------|
| Number | | | | |
| - | 32346 | subtractor | USPAT; | 2004/03/11 |
| | | | EPO; JPO; | 12:03 |
| | | | DERWENT; | |
| | | | IBM TDB | |
| - | 37 | "differental amplifier" | USPAT; | 2004/03/11 |
| | | | EPO; JPO; | 12:04 |
| | | | DERWENT; | |
| | | | IBM TDB | |
| - | 67405 | "differential amplifier" | USPĀT; | 2004/03/11 |
| | | | EPO; JPO; | 12:04 |
| | | | DERWENT; | |
| | | | IBM TDB | |
| - | 282 | subtractor with "differential amplifier" | USPAT; | 2004/03/11 |
| | | | EPO; JPO; | 12:04 |
| | | | DERWENT; | |
| | | | IBM TDB | |
| - | 137 | subtractor near3 "differential amplifier" | USPAT; | 2004/03/11 |
| | | | EPO; JPO; | 12:04 |
| | | | DERWENT; | |
| | | | IBM_TDB | |

| | ED STATES PATENT | AND TRADEMARK OFFICE | - | UNITED STATES DEPA United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 2: www.usplo.gov | RTMENT OF COMMERCE Trademark Office FOR PATENTS 2313-1450 |
|--|-------------------------------------|----------------------|---|--|--|
| PPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| ·. 7 | 590 03/30/2004 | | | EXAN | MINER |
| Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C | | | Ň | KIM, | KEVIN |
| Suite 600 1100 Washington, I | New York Avenue N W C 20005-3934 | | ~ | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| | | | | 2634 | |
| | | | | DATE MAILED: 03/30/20 | 04 |

J.

_

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

| | Application No. | Applicant(s) |
|--|---|--|
| , | 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. |
| Office Action Summary | Examiner | Art Unit |
| | Kevin Y Kim | 2634 |
| The MAILING DATE of this communication | n appears on the cover sheet w | ith the correspondence address |
| A SHORTENED STATUTORY PERIOD FOR R THE MAILING DATE OF THIS COMMUNICATI - Extensions of time may be available under the provisions of 37 C after SIX (6) MONTHS from the mailing date of this communicatio - If the period for reply specified above is less than thirty (30) days, - If NO period for reply is specified above, the maximum statutory p - Failure to reply within the set or extended period for reply will, by Any reply received by the Office later than three months after the earned patent term adjustment. See 37 CFR 1.704(b). | EPLY IS SET TO EXPIRE <u>3</u> M ON. FR 1.136(a). In no event, however, may a n. a reply within the statutory minimum of thi eriod will apply and will expire SIX (6) MOI statute, cause the application to become A mailing date of this communication, even if | IONTH(S) FROM reply be timely filed rty (30) days will be considered timely. NTHS from the mailing date of this communication. BANDONED (35 U.S.C. § 133). * timely filed, may reduce any |
| Status | | |
| 1) Responsive to communication(s) filed on $$ | <u>04 August 2000</u> . | |
| 2a) This action is FINAL . 2b) | This action is non-final. | |
| 3) Since this application is in condition for al | owance except for formal mat | ters, prosecution as to the merits is |
| closed in accordance with the practice un | der <i>Ex part</i> e Quayle, 1935 C.[| D. 11, 453 O.G. 213. |
| Disposition of Claims | | |
| 4) ∠ Claim(s) <u>41-77</u> is/are pending in the applier 4a) Of the above claim(s) <u>73-76</u> is/are with 5) ∠ Claim(s) <u>77</u> is/are allowed. 6) ∠ Claim(s) <u>41 and 46</u> is/are rejected. 7) ∠ Claim(s) <u>42-45,47-72</u> is/are objected to. 8) ∠ Claim(s) are subject to restriction and an explored to a subject to restriction and a subject to restriction a subject to restriction a subject to restriction a subject to restriction and a subject to restriction a subject to restriction and a subject to restriction a sub | cation. Idrawn from consideration. Ind/or election requirement. | |
| Application Papers | | |
| 9) The specification is objected to by the Exa | miner. | |
| 10) The drawing(s) filed on is/are: a) | accepted or b) dijected to | by the Examiner. |
| Applicant may not request that any objection to | o the drawing(s) be held in abeya | nce. See 37 CFR 1.85(a). |
| Replacement drawing sheet(s) including the o | prrection is required if the drawing | g(s) is objected to. See 37 CFR 1.121(d). |
| 11) The oath or declaration is objected to by th | he Examiner. Note the attache | d Office Action or form PTO-152. |
| Priority under 35 U.S.C. § 119 | | |
| 12) Acknowledgment is made of a claim for for a) All b) Some * c) None of: 1. Certified copies of the priority docure 2. Certified copies of the priority docure 3. Copies of the certified copies of the application from the International B * See the attached detailed Office action for | reign priority under 35 U.S.C. ments have been received. ments have been received in A priority documents have beer ureau (PCT Rule 17.2(a)). a list of the certified copies not | § 119(a)-(d) or (f). Application No In received in this National Stage |
| Attachment(s) 1) X Notice of References Cited (PTO-892) | 4) 🔲 Interview | Summary (PTO-413) |
| 2) Notice of Draftsperson's Patent Drawing Review (PTO-94 | B) Paper No(| s)/Mail Date |
| 3) Information Disclosure Statement(s) (PTO-1449 or PTO/S Paper No(s)/Mail Date | B/08) 5) ∐ Notice of 6) ☐ Other: | informal Patent Application (PTO-152) |

•

.

:

.

DETAILED ACTION

Election/Restrictions

1. Applicant's election without traverse of Group I in Paper No. 10 is acknowledged.

Claim Rejections - 35 USC § 102

2. The following is a quotation of the appropriate paragraphs of 35 U.S.C. 102 that form the

basis for the rejections under this section made in this Office action:

A person shall be entitled to a patent unless –

(e) the invention was described in (1) an application for patent, published under section 122(b), by another filed in the United States before the invention by the applicant for patent or (2) a patent granted on an application for patent by another filed in the United States before the invention by the applicant for patent, except that an international application filed under the treaty defined in section 351(a) shall have the effects for purposes of this subsection of an application filed in the United States only if the international application designated the United States and was published under Article 21(2) of such treaty in the English language.

3. Claims 41 is rejected under 35 U.S.C. 102(e) as being anticipated by Sanielevici et al (US

6,018,553).

Referring to Fig.2, Sanielevici et al discloses a balanced receiver, comprising

"a first frequency down-conversion module" (201) for down-converting an input

signal according to a first control signal (5KHz, 0DEG),

"a second frequency down-conversion module" (204) for down-converting the

input signal according to a second control signal (5KHz, -90 DEG) and

"a subtractor module" (213) that subtracts the down-converted signal of the "

second frequency down-conversion module" (204) from the down-converted signal of

the "first frequency down-conversion module" (201).

Page 3

Claim Rejections - 35 USC § 103

4. The following is a quotation of 35 U.S.C. 103(a) which forms the basis for all

obviousness rejections set forth in this Office action:

(a) A patent may not be obtained though the invention is not identically disclosed or described as set forth in section 102 of this title, if the differences between the subject matter sought to be patented and the prior art are such that the subject matter as a whole would have been obvious at the time the invention was made to a person having ordinary skill in the art to which said subject matter pertains. Patentability shall not be negatived by the manner in which the invention was made.

5. This application currently names joint inventors. In considering patentability of the claims under 35 U.S.C. 103(a), the examiner presumes that the subject matter of the various claims was commonly owned at the time any inventions covered therein were made absent any evidence to the contrary. Applicant is advised of the obligation under 37 CFR 1.56 to point out the inventor and invention dates of each claim that was not commonly owned at the time a later invention was made in order for the examiner to consider the applicability of 35 U.S.C. 103(c) and potential 35 U.S.C. 102(e), (f) or (g) prior art under 35 U.S.C. 103(a).

6. Claim 46 is rejected under 35 U.S.C. 103(a) as being unpatentable over Sanielevici et al (US 6,018,553) in view of Nash (US 6,317,589).

Sanielevici et al disclose all the subject matter claimed except for the subtractor being a differential amplifier. Nash teaches that a subtractor is typically a differential amplifier. Col.4, lines 45-46. Thus, it would have been obvious to one skilled in the art at the time the invention was made to implement the function unit of the subtractor (213) with a differential amplifier as taught by Nash.

Allowable Subject Matter

7. Claims 42-45, 47-72 are objected to as being dependent upon a rejected base claim, but would be allowable if rewritten in independent form including all of the limitations of the base claim and any intervening claims.

8. Claim 77 is allowed.

ې د ده يو

Any inquiry concerning this communication or earlier communications from the examiner should be directed to Kevin Y Kim whose telephone number is 703-305-4082. The examiner can normally be reached on 8AM --5PM M-F.

If attempts to reach the examiner by telephone are unsuccessful, the examiner's supervisor, Stephen Chin can be reached on 703-305-4714. The fax phone number for the organization where this application or proceeding is assigned is 703-872-9306.

Information regarding the status of an application may be obtained from the Patent Application Information Retrieval (PAIR) system. Status information for published applications may be obtained from either Private PAIR or Public PAIR. Status information for unpublished applications is available through Private PAIR only. For more information about the PAIR system, see http://pair-direct.uspto.gov. Should you have questions on access to the Private PAIR system, contact the Electronic Business Center (EBC) at 866-217-9197 (toll-free).

kvk

SUPERVISORY PATENT EXAMINE TECHNOLOGY CENTER 2600

| Notice of | References | Cited |
|-----------|------------|-------|
|-----------|------------|-------|

H. F.

Application/Control No.

09/632,856

Examiner

Kevin Y Kim

Applicant(s)/Patent Under Reexamination SORRELLS ET AL. Art Unit

Page 1 of 1

2634

U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS

| * | | Document Number Country Code-Number-Kind Code | Date MM-YYYY | Name | Classification |
|---|---|--|-----------------|---------------------|----------------|
| | A | US-6,018,553 | 01-2000 | Sanielevici et al. | 375/334 |
| | в | US-6,317,589 | 11-2001 | Nash, Adrian Philip | 455/245.2 |
| | С | US- | | | |
| | D | US- | | | |
| | Е | US- | | | |
| | F | US- | | | |
| | G | US- | | | |
| | н | US- | | | |
| | Ι | US- | | | |
| | J | US- | | | |
| | к | US- | | | |
| | L | US- | | | |
| | м | US- | | | |

FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS

| * | | Document Number Country Code-Number-Kind Code | Date MM-YYYY | Country | Name | Classification |
|---|---|--|-----------------|---------|------|----------------|
| | Ν | | | | | |
| | 0 | | | | | |
| | Ρ | | | | | |
| | Q | | | | | |
| | R | | | | | |
| | s | | | | | |
| | Т | | | | | |

NON-PATENT DOCUMENTS

| * | | Include as applicable: Author, Title Date, Publisher, Edition or Volume, Pertinent Pages) |
|---|---|---|
| | U | |
| | v | |
| | w | |
| | x | |

*A copy of this reference is not being furnished with this Office action. (See MPEP § 707.05(a).) Dates in MM-YYYY format are publication dates. Classifications may be US or foreign.

U.S. Patent and Trademark Office PTO-892 (Rev. 01-2001)

Page 692 of 1284

Notice of References Cited

Part of Paper No. 11 TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



TRADEMOSTIN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: Sorrells *et al.*

Appl. No.: 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Amendment and Reply Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.111

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

AUG 0 3 2004 Technology Center 2600

RECEIVED

Sir:

In reply to the Office Action dated March 30, 2004, Applicants submit the

following Amendment and Remarks. This Amendment is provided in the following

format:

(A) Each section begins on a separate sheet;

(B) Starting on a separate sheet, a complete listing of all of the claims:

- in ascending order;

- with status identifiers; and

- with markings in the currently amended claims;

(C) Starting on a separate sheet, the Remarks.

It is not believed that extensions of time or fees for net addition of claims are required beyond those that may otherwise be provided for in documents accompanying this paper. However, if additional extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned

07/28/2004 EABUBAK1 00000079 09632856 01 FC:1201Page 693 of 1284 172.00 DP

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a), and any fees required therefore (including fees for net addition of claims) are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Amendments to the Claims

This listing of claims will replace all prior versions, and listings of claims in the application.

1 - 41. (canceled).

42. (currently amended) <u>A wireless modem apparatus, comprising:</u> <u>a receiver for frequency down-converting an input signal including,</u>

a first frequency down-conversion module to down-convert the input signal, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a first control signal and outputs a first down-converted signal;

a second frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a second control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and

<u>a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal</u> from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal;

The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by (.5 + n) cycles of said input signal, wherein n is an integer greater than or equal to 1.

43. (currently amended) <u>A wireless modem apparatus, comprising:</u> a receiver for frequency down-converting an input signal including.

Page 695 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 a first frequency down-conversion module to down-convert the input signal, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a first control signal and outputs a first down-converted signal;

a second frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a second control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and

<u>a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal</u> from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal;

The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said first control signal, and said second frequency down-conversion module under-samples said input signal according to said second control signal.

44. (currently amended) <u>A wireless modem apparatus, comprising:</u> a receiver for frequency down-converting an input signal including,

a first frequency down-conversion module to down-convert the input signal, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a first control signal and outputs a first down-converted signal;

a second frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a second control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal; and <u>a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal</u> from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal;

The apparatus of claim 41, wherein said first and said second frequency down-conversion modules each comprise a switch and a storage element.

45. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 44, wherein said storage elements comprises a capacitor that reduces a DC offset voltage in said first down-converted signal and said second down-converted signal.

46. (currently amended) The apparatus of claim 42 [[41]], wherein said subtractor module comprises a differential amplifier.

47. (currently amended) <u>A wireless modem apparatus, comprising:</u>

a receiver for frequency down-converting an input signal including,

a first frequency down-conversion module to down-convert the input signal, wherein said first frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a first control signal and outputs a first down-converted signal;

a second frequency down-conversion module to down-convert said input signal, wherein said second frequency down-conversion module down-converts said input signal according to a second control signal and outputs a second down-converted signal;

a subtractor module that subtracts said second down-converted signal from said first down-converted signal and outputs a down-converted signal;

The apparatus of claim 41, further comprising:

a [balanced] transmitter for up-converting a baseband signal and coupled to said [balanced] receiver, including,

an inverter, to receive said baseband signal and generate an inverted baseband signal;

a first controlled switch, coupled to a non-inverting output of said inverter, said first controlled switch to sample said baseband signal according to a third control signal, resulting in a first harmonically rich signal;

a second controlled switch, coupled to an inverting output of said inverter, said second controlled switch to sample said inverted baseband signal according to a fourth control signal, resulting in a second harmonically rich signal; and

a combiner, coupled to an output of said first controlled switch and an output of said second controlled switch, said combiner to combine said first harmonically rich signal and said second harmonically rich signal, resulting in a third harmonically rich signal.

48. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said fourth control signal is phase shifted with respect to said third control signal.

49. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said fourth control signal is phase shifted by 180 degrees with respect to said third control signal.

50. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a filter coupled to an output of said combiner, wherein said filter outputs a desired harmonic from said third harmonically rich signal.

51. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said apparatus is an infrastructure device.

52. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said apparatus is a client device.

53. (currently amended) The apparatus of claim 47, wherein said third first controlled switch shunts said baseband signal to a reference potential according to said first third control signal, and wherein said fourth second controlled switch shunts said inverted baseband signal to said reference potential according to said second fourth control signal.

54. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising an antenna coupled to said balanced transmitter and said balanced receiver.

55. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 54, further comprising a switch, said switch selectively connecting said transmitter or said receiver to said antenna.

56. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a baseband processor coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

57. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a media access controller (MAC) coupled to said transmitter and said receiver.

58. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 57, wherein said MAC comprises a means for controlling accessing to a WLAN medium.

59. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 58, wherein said means for controlling includes carrier sense multiple access with collision avoidance (CSMA/CA).

60. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 47, further comprising a demodulator/modulator facilitation module coupled to said transmitter and receiver.

61. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

62. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down-converted signal using differential binary phase shift keying (DBPSK).

63. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal.

64. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 63, wherein said means for spreading comprises a means for spreading said baseband signal using a Barker code.

65. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal.

66. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 65, wherein said means for de-spreading comprises a means for de-spreading said down-converted signal using a Barker code.

67. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Gaussian phase shift keying (GFSK).

68. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Gaussian phase shift keying (GFSK).

69. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM).

Page 701 of 1284

70. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM).

71. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for modulating said baseband signal using Complimentary Code Keying (CCK).

72. (previously presented) The apparatus of claim 60, wherein said demodulator/modulator facilitation module comprises a means for de-modulating said down converted signal using Complimentary Code Keying (CCK).

73. (withdrawn) A method of receiving a wireless LAN signal, comprising:

(1) splitting the wireless LAN signal into I and Q components;

- (2) down-converting said I signal component and said Q signal component;
- (3) de-spreading said down-converted I and Q signals using a spreading code;
- (4) differentially demodulating information encoded in said I and Q signals;

sending said demodulated information in said I and Q signals to a Media

Access Controller (MAC) Interface wherein said I and Q signals are de-scrambled and combined to a single output signal.

74. (withdrawn) The method of claim 73, wherein separate spreading codes are used for the I and Q signal components in step (3).

75. (withdrawn) The method of claim 73, wherein step (4) comprises using Binary Phase Shift Keying (BPSK) to demodulate said I and Q signals.

76. (withdrawn) The method of claim 73, wherein step (4) comprises using Quadrature Phase Shift Keying (QPSK) to demodulate said I and Q signals.

77. (previously presented) In a wireless LAN device, a method of down-converting a received RF signal, comprising:

down-converting said received RF signal according to a first control signal and a second control signal, resulting in a down-converted signal, wherein said second control signal is delayed relative to said first control signal by (.5 + n) cycles of said received RF signal, wherein n is an integer greater than or equal to 1;

de-spreading said down-converted signal using a spreading code, resulting in a de-spread signal; and

de-modulating said de-spread signal, resulting in a de-modulated signal.

(5)

)

Remarks

Upon entry of the foregoing amendment, claims 42-77 are pending in the application, with claims 42-44, 47, and 77 being the independent claims. Claims 73-76 have been previously withdrawn from consideration. By the foregoing amendment, claims 42-44 and 46-47, and 53 are currently amended, and claim 41 is canceled without prejudice to or disclaimer of the subject matter therein. These changes are believed to introduce no new matter, and their entry is respectfully requested. Based on the above amendment and the following remarks, Applicants respectfully request that the Examiner reconsider all outstanding objections and rejections and that they be withdrawn.

Rejections under 35 U.S.C. §§ 102 and 103

The Office Action indicates that claim 41 is rejected under 35 U.S.C. § 102(e) as being unpatentable over U.S. patent number 6,018,553 to Sanielevici (hereinafter "Sanielevici"). Further, the Office Action indicates that claim 46 is rejected under 35 U.S.C. § 103(a) as being unpatentable over Sanielevici. Claims 42-45 and 47-72 are indicated to be allowable over the cited art if rewritten in independent form. Claim 77 is allowed.

Claims 42-44 and 47 have been re-written in independent form to include the features of claim 41. Claim 41 has been canceled. Independent claims 42, 43, 44 and 47 have been further amended to delete the word "balanced," to more distinctly claim the invention. Accordingly, independent claims 42-44 and 47 and their respective dependent claims are allowable over the cited art. Claim 46 has been amended to depend from

. .

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

claim 42. Therefore, Applicants request that the rejections under 35 U.S.C. §§ 102 and 103 be removed and that these claims be passed to allowance.

Conclusion

All of the stated grounds of objection and rejection have been properly traversed, accommodated, or rendered moot. Applicants therefore respectfully request that the Examiner reconsider all presently outstanding objections and rejections and that they be withdrawn. Applicants believe that a full and complete reply has been made to the outstanding Office Action and, as such, the present application is in condition for allowance. If the Examiner believes, for any reason, that personal communication will expedite prosecution of this application, the Examiner is invited to telephone the undersigned at the number provided.

Prompt and favorable consideration of this Amendment and Reply is respectfully requested.

Respectfully submitted, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date:

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600 MQL/JTH/JP/agj 288073_1.DOC

. . . .

2634 # 41



| eene stenne | |
|--------------|----|
| Kessler | |
| oldstein | |
| . Comwell | 1 |
| Esmond | |
| e G. Durkin | |
| . Cimbala | Í |
| Rav | į. |
| Sokohl | |
| ffe | |
|). Lee | |
| Ludwia | |
| overt | |
| lcom | |
| Millonia | |
| Featherstone | - |
| B. Bugaisky | 1 |
| Messinger | |

Donald J.

Michael \

ľ

Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Heidi L. Kraus Edward W. Yee Albert I Ferro Donald R. Banow Peter A. Jackman Teresa U. Medler Teresa U. Medier Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Virgil Lee Beaston rlv N. Reddick Theodore A. Wood

July 27, 2004

Elizabeth J. Haanes Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn Prengaman Jane Shershenovich Jane Snersnenovich George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein* Jason D. Eisenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller* LuAnne M. DeSantis John J. Eigueroa John J. Figueroa Ann E. Summerfield Tiera S. Coston Aric W. Ledford* Jessica L. Parezo

Timothy A. Doyle* Gaby L. Longsworth* Nicole D. Dretar* Ted J. Ebersole Jyoti C. Iyer* Registered Patent Agents Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Helene C. Carlson Helene C. Carlson Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Katrina Y. Pei Quach Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzm Targez A. Colalla Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford

Eric D. Hayes Michelle K. Holoubek Robert H. DeSelms Simon J. Elliott Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith Marvin C. Guthrie

'Admitted only in Maryland 'Admitted only in Virginia Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8674 **INTERNET ADDRESS:** MLEE@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450

Re:

AUG 0 3 2004

RECEIVED

Technology Center 2600

Art Unit 2634

Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

U.S. Utility Patent Application

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency **Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation**

Inventors: Sorrells et al. Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

. .

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 2. Petition for Extension of Time Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a)(1);
- 3. Amendment and Reply Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.111;
- 4. Return postcard; and
- 5. PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$282.00 to cover: \$172.00 for additional claims fee; and 110.00 for extension of time fees.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

Commissioner for Patents July 27, 2004 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted, WE KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

MQL/JTH/JP/agj 282300_1.DOC

| PE. | I | Ľ | | | | | | | |
|---|-----------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------|------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|-------------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------|
| 2 7 2004 | | | | tent on | Approved | for use throug | h 07/31/200 | PTO/SB/17 (10-0 6. OMB 0651-003 | 3) 32 |
| Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are requ | ired to r | espond t | to a colle | ction of | information u | nless it display | rs a valid Ol | MB control number | л <u>.</u> эг. |
| | | | <u></u> | | Complete | if Known | | | |
| TEE IRANSIVIIIIA | | Applic | cation N | lumbe | r 09/632 | 2,856 | | | |
| for EV 2001 | | Filing | Date | | Augus | t 4, 2000 | P | SECEI | \/F |
| | | First | Named | Invent | or David | F. Sorrells | 5 | | Y L |
| | <i>.</i> | Exam | niner Na | me | Kim, k | Kevin | | AUG 03 | 2004 |
| Applicant claims small entity status. See 37 CFR 1.27 | | Art U | nit | | 2634 | | _ | | Ĩ |
| TOTAL AMOUNT OF PAYMENT (\$) 282.00 | | Attorr | ney Doc | ket No | . 1744.06 | 530003 | lec | nnology Ce | pter |
| METHOD OF PAYMENT (check all that apply) | | | | FEE | CALCULA | TION (con | tinued) | | |
| Check X Credit card Money X Other** None | 3. A | | ONAL | FEES | \$ | | | | |
| *Charge any deficiencies or credit any overpayments in | Large | Entity | Small E | Entity | | | | | |
| Deposit Account: the tees to Deposit Acct. No. 19-0030. | Fee Cod | Fee e (\$) | Fee F Code (| ee (\$) | Fee | Description | ่า | Tee Deid | • |
| Account 19-0036 | 1051 | 130 | 2051 | 65 5 | Surcharge - lat | e filing fee or | oath | ree Pald | ן ו |
| Deposit Account Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox PLLC | 1052 | 2 50 | 2052 | 25 S | Surcharge - lat | e provisional f | iling fee or | | |
| Name | 1053 | 3 130 | 1053 | 130 N | lon-English sp | pecification | | |] |
| Chame fee(s) indicated below | 1812 | 2 2,520 | 1812 2 | 520 F | or filing a requ | uest for ex par | te reexamin | ation | |
| Charge any additional fee(s) or any underpayment of fee(s) | 1804 | 920* | 1804 | 920* F | Requesting pul | blication of SI | R prior to | | |
| Charge fee(s) indicated below, except for the filing fee | 1805 | 5 1,840* | 1805 1 | ,840* [| Requesting pu | blication of SI | R after | | : |
| the above-identified deposit account. | 1251 | 1 110 | 2251 | 55 I | Examiner action | on reniv within firs | st month | \$110.00 | |
| FEE CALCULATION | 1252 | 2 420 | 2252 | 210 | Extension for | reply within se | cond month | | |
| BASIC FILING FEE ge Entity Small Entity | 1253 | 950 | 2253 | 475 | Extension for | reply within thi | ird month | | |
| e Fee Fee Fee Description Fee Paid | 1254 | 1,480 | 2254 | 740 | Extension for | reply within fo | urth month | | |
| 01 770 2001 385 Utility filing fee | 1255 | 5 2,010 | 2255 1 | 1 ,00 5 | Extension for | reply within fift | h month | | -11 |
| 02 340 2002 170 Design filing fee | 1401 | 330 | 2401 | 165 | Notice of Appe | əal | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| 03 530 · 2003 265 Plant filing fee | 1402 | 2 330 | 2402 | 165 | Filing a brief ir | n support of ar | n appeal | | |
| 04 770 2004 385 Reissue filing fee | 1403 | 3 290 | 2403 | 145 1 | Request for or | ai neanng ituto o public i | ioo nmoood | ling | 11 |
| | 1452 | 2 110 | 2452 | 55 1 | Petition to revi | ive - unavoidal | ble | | |
| SUBTOTAL (1) (\$) 0.00 | 1453 | 3 1,330 | 2453 | 665 | Petition to rev | ive - unintentio | onal | | |
| EXTRA CLAIM FEES FOR UTILITY AND REISSUE | = 150 ⁻ | 1,330 | 2501 | 665 | Utility issue fe | e (or reissue) | | | |
| Extra Claims below Fee Paic | 1 1502 | 2 480 | 2502 | 240 | Design issue f | ee | | i | -11 |
| dependent 5 2 -40 $= 0$ \times 518.00 $= 50.00$ | 1503 | 3 640 | 2503 | 320 | Plant issue fe | e | | | 41 |
| aims L21 - 3 - 2 - 60000 - 51/200 | 1460 | J 130 | 1460 | 130 | Processing | e Commission | ier D 1 17/-) | · | 1 |
| arge Entity Small Entity | 1804 | 190 S | 1806 | 180 9 | Submission of | Information | isclosure Si | imt | 1 |
| ee Fee Fee Fee <u>Fee Description</u> | 802 | 1 40 | 8021 | ا _{ملا} | Recording eac | h patent assig | inment per | | 1 |
| 202 18 2202 9 Claims in excess of 20 | 1002 | | 2800 | ີ້ 395 | property (time Filing a submi | s number of p ssion after fire | roperties) | | |
| 201 86 2201 43 Independent claims in excess of 3 | 1005 | , 110 | 2009 | 100 | (37 ČFR 1.12 | 9(a)) | a rejection | | ┨┣ |
| 203 290 2203 145 Multiple dependent claim, if not paid | 1810 | 770 | 2810 | 385 | For each addi examined (37 | tional invention | п to be | | |
| 204 86 2204 43 ** Reissue independent claims over original patent | 180 | 1 770 | 2801 | 385 | Request for C | ontinued Exar | , nination (RC | CE) | |
| 205 18 2205 9 ** Reissue claims in excess of 20 and over original patent | 180 | 2 900 | 1802 | 900 | Request for e | expedited examplication | nination | | |
| SUBTOTAL (2) (5) 172.00 | Othe | er fee (sp | pecify) | | | • • | | | |
| **or number previously paid, if greates, For Relssues, see above | 'Re | duced by | / Basic F | iling Fe | e Paid | SUBTOTAL | . (3) (\$) | 110.00 |) |
| | | | | | | (Complete | (if applicable)) | | |
| me (PrintType) Michael OnLes In | | Registra (Attornev | ation No. (/Agent) | | 35,239 | Telephone | (202 |) 371-2600 | |
| | | | | | | Date | | | |

be included on this form. Provide credit card information and authorization on PTO-2038. This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.17 and 1.27. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 12 minutes to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. Page 708 of 1284 Page 708 Page 708 of 1284 Page 708 P

Ex. 1003



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: Sorrells et al.

Appl. No.: 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal **Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit** Implementation

Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

RECEIVED

AUG 0 3 2004 Technology Center 2600

Petition for Extension of Time Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a)(1)

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

It is hereby requested that the period for replying to the outstanding Office Action be extended one (1) month from June 30, 2004 to July 30, 2004 by the filing of this Petition and fee payment.

The petition fee (37 C.F.R. § 1.17(a)) is believed to be \$110.00 for a one (1) month for a large entity. Fee payment is provided in our accompanying PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form. However, if extensions of time under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136 other than those provided herewith are required to prevent abandonment of the present patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

07/28/2004 EABUBAK1 00000079 09632856 02 FC:1251

110.00 OP

Page 709 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. RŃ Mighler Q. Let

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date: July 27, 2004

-7

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600 MQL/JTH/JP/agi 288072_1.DOC



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE United States Patent and Trademark Office Address: COMMISSIONER FOR PATENTS P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450 www.uspto.gov

NOTICE OF ALLOWANCE AND FEE(S) DUE

7590 09/10/2004

Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W Washington, DC 20005-3934 EXAMINER

KIM, KEVIN

ART UNIT PAPER NUMBER

2634

DATE MAILED: 09/10/2004

| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
|-----------------|-------------|----------------------|---------------------|------------------|
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |

TITLE OF INVENTION: WIRELESS LOCAL AREA NETWORK (WLAN) USING UNIVERSAL FREQUENCY TRANSLATION TECHNOLOGY INCLUDING MULTI-PHASE EMBODIMENTS AND CIRCUIT IMPLEMENTATIONS

| APPLN. TYPE | SMALL ENTITY | ISSUE FEE | PUBLICATION FEE | TOTAL FEE(S) DUE | DATE DUE |
|----------------|--------------|-----------|-----------------|------------------|------------|
| nonprovisional | NO | \$1330 | \$0 | \$1330 | 12/10/2004 |

THE APPLICATION IDENTIFIED ABOVE HAS BEEN EXAMINED AND IS ALLOWED FOR ISSUANCE AS A PATENT. <u>PROSECUTION ON THE MERITS IS CLOSED</u>. THIS NOTICE OF ALLOWANCE IS NOT A GRANT OF PATENT RIGHTS. THIS APPLICATION IS SUBJECT TO WITHDRAWAL FROM ISSUE AT THE INITIATIVE OF THE OFFICE OR UPON PETITION BY THE APPLICANT. SEE 37 CFR 1.313 AND MPEP 1308.

THE ISSUE FEE AND PUBLICATION FEE (IF REQUIRED) MUST BE PAID WITHIN <u>THREE MONTHS</u> FROM THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE OR THIS APPLICATION SHALL BE REGARDED AS ABANDONED. <u>THIS STATUTORY PERIOD CANNOT BE EXTENDED</u>. SEE 35 U.S.C. 151. THE ISSUE FEE DUE INDICATED ABOVE REFLECTS A CREDIT FOR ANY PREVIOUSLY PAID ISSUE FEE APPLIED IN THIS APPLICATION. THE PTOL-85B (OR AN EQUIVALENT) MUST BE RETURNED WITHIN THIS PERIOD EVEN IF NO FEE IS DUE OR THE APPLICATION WILL BE REGARDED AS ABANDONED.

HOW TO REPLY TO THIS NOTICE:

I. Review the SMALL ENTITY status shown above.

| If the SMALL ENTITY is shown as YES, verify your current SMALL ENTITY status: | If the SMALL ENTITY is shown as NO: |
|--|--|
| A. If the status is the same, pay the TOTAL FEE(S) DUE shown above. | A. Pay TOTAL FEE(S) DUE shown above, or |
| B. If the status above is to be removed, check box 5b on Part B - Fee(s) Transmittal and pay the PUBLICATION FEE (if required) and twice the amount of the ISSUE FEE shown above, or | B. If applicant claimed SMALL ENTITY status before, or is now claiming SMALL ENTITY status, check box 5a on Part B - Fee(s) Transmittal and pay the PUBLICATION FEE (if required) and 1/2 the ISSUE FEE shown above. |

II. PART B - FEE(S) TRANSMITTAL should be completed and returned to the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) with your ISSUE FEE and PUBLICATION FEE (if required). Even if the fee(s) have already been paid, Part B - Fee(s) Transmittal should be completed and returned. If you are charging the fee(s) to your deposit account, section "4b" of Part B - Fee(s) Transmittal should be completed and an extra copy of the form should be submitted.

III. All communications regarding this application must give the application number. Please direct all communications prior to issuance to Mail Stop ISSUE FEE unless advised to the contrary.

IMPORTANT REMINDER: Utility patents issuing on applications filed on or after Dec. 12, 1980 may require payment of maintenance fees. It is patentee's responsibility to ensure timely payment of maintenance fees when due.

PART B - FEE(S) TRANSMITTAL

Complete and send this form, together with applicable fee(s), to: Mail

09/10/2004

7590

Washington, DC 20005-3934

Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W

Mail Stop ISSUE FEE **Commissioner for Patents** P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450 (703) 746-4000

or Fax

INSTRUCTIONS: This form should be used for transmitting the ISSUE FEE and PUBLICATION FEE (if required). Blocks 1 through 5 should be completed where appropriate. All further correspondence including the Patent, advance orders and notification of maintenance fees will be mailed to the current correspondence address as indicated unless corrected below or directed otherwise in Block 1, by (a) specifying a new correspondence address; and/or (b) indicating a separate "FEE ADDRESS" for maintenance fee notifications. maintenance fee notifications. CURRENT CORRESPONDENCE ADDRESS (Note: Use Block 1 for any change of address)

Note: A certificate of mailing can only be used for domestic mailings of the Fee(s) Transmittal. This certificate cannot be used for any other accompanying papers. Each additional paper, such as an assignment or formal drawing, must have its own certificate of mailing or transmission.

Certificate of Mailing or Transmission I hereby certify that this Fee(s) Transmittal is being deposited with the United States Postal Service with sufficient postage for first class mail in an envelope addressed to the Mail Stop ISSUE FEE address above, or being facsimile transmitted to the USPTO (703) 746-4000, on the date indicated below.

(Depositor's name)

| | | | | | (Signature) |
|---|--|--------------------------------------|------------------------|---------------------|--------------------|
| | | | | | (Date) |
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAM | IED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David | F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| TITLE OF INVENTION: MULTI-PHASE EMBODI | WIRELESS LOCAL ARE MENTS AND CIRCUIT IM | EA NETWORK (WLAN) U PLEMENTATIONS | ISING UNIVERSAL FREQUE | NCY TRANSLATION TEC | CHNOLOGY INCLUDING |
| APPLN, TYPE | SMALL ENTITY | ISSUE FEE | PUBLICATION FEE | TOTAL FEE(S) DUE | DATE DUE |
| nonprovisional | NO | \$1330 | \$0 | \$1330 | 12/10/2004 |
| EXAM | AINER | ART UNIT | CLASS-SUBCLASS |] | |
| KIM, I | KEVIN | 2634 | 375-222000 | _ | |
| | | | | | |

| 1. Change of correspondence address or indication of "Fee Address" (37 | 2. For printing on the patent front page, list | |
|--|--|---|
| CFR 1.363). Change of correspondence address (or Change of Correspondence | (1) the names of up to 3 registered patent attorneys or agents OR, alternatively, | I |
| Address form PTO/SB/122) attached. | (2) the name of a single firm (having as a member a | 2 |
| "Fee Address" indication (or "Fee Address" Indication form PTO/SB/47; Rev 03-02 or more recent) attached. Use of a Customer | 2 registered attorney or agent) and the names of up to 2 registered patent attorneys or agents. If no name is | 3 |
| Number is required. | listed, no name will be printed. | |

3. ASSIGNEE NAME AND RESIDENCE DATA TO BE PRINTED ON THE PATENT (print or type)

PLEASE NOTE: Unless an assignee is identified below, no assignee data will appear on the patent. If an assignee is identified below, the document has been filed for recordation as set forth in 37 CFR 3.11. Completion of this form is NOT a substitute for filing an assignment.

(A) NAME OF ASSIGNEE

(B) RESIDENCE: (CITY and STATE OR COUNTRY)

| Please check the appropriate assignee category or categories (will not b | pe printed on the patent): 🔲 Individual 📮 Corporation or other private group entity 🖵 Government |
|--|--|
| 4a. The following fee(s) are enclosed: | 4b. Payment of Fee(s): |
| Issue Fee | \Box A check in the amount of the fee(s) is enclosed. |
| Publication Fee (No small entity discount permitted) | Payment by credit card. Form PTO-2038 is attached. |
| Advance Order - # of Copies | The Director is hereby authorized by charge the required fee(s), or credit any overpayment, to Deposit Account Number |
| 5. Change in Entity Status (from status indicated above) | |
| a. Applicant claims SMALL ENTITY status. See 37 CFR 1.27. | b. Applicant is no longer claiming SMALL ENTITY status. See 37 CFR 1.27(g)(2). |
| The Director of the USPTO is requested to apply the Issue Fee and Pub NOTE: The Issue Fee and Publication Fee (if required) will not be accu interest as shown by the records of the United States Patent and Trader | blication Fee (if any) or to re-apply any previously paid issue fee to the application identified above. epted from anyone other than the applicant; a registered attorney or agent; or the assignee or other party in nark Office. |
| Authorized Signature | Date |
| Typed or printed name | Registration No |
| This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.311. The inform an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 C submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent t Box 1450, Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES 4 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450. | nation is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 12 minutes to complete, including gathering, preparing, and vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you require to complete to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, |

Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number.

Page 713 of 1284

PTOL-85 (Rev. 09/04) Approved for use through 04/30/2007.

TCL & Hisense U.S. Patent and Trademark Office; U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE OMB 0651-0033

| UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE United States Patent and Trademark Office Address: COMMISSIONER FOR PATENTS P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450 www.uspid.gov | | | | TMENT OF COMMERCE Frademark Office OR PATENTS 113-1450 |
|--|------------------------|----------------------|------------------------|---|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 75 | 90 09/10/2004 | | EXAM | INER |
| Sterne Kessler Go | oldstein & Fox P L L C | | KIM, F | CEVIN |
| Washington, DC 20 |)005-3934 | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| ······································ | | | 2634 | |
| | | | DATE MAILED: 09/10/200 | 4 |

Determination of Patent Term Adjustment under 35 U.S.C. 154 (b)

(application filed on or after May 29, 2000)

The Patent Term Adjustment to date is 737 day(s). If the issue fee is paid on the date that is three months after the mailing date of this notice and the patent issues on the Tuesday before the date that is 28 weeks (six and a half months) after the mailing date of this notice, the Patent Term Adjustment will be 737 day(s).

If a Continued Prosecution Application (CPA) was filed in the above-identified application, the filing date that determines Patent Term Adjustment is the filing date of the most recent CPA.

Applicant will be able to obtain more detailed information by accessing the Patent Application Information Retrieval (PAIR) WEB site (http://pair.uspto.gov).

Any questions regarding the Patent Term Extension or Adjustment determination should be directed to the Office of Patent Legal Administration at (703) 305-1383. Questions relating to issue and publication fee payments should be directed to the Customer Service Center of the Office of Patent Publication at (703) 305-8283.

| UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE United States Patent and Trademark Office Address: Commissioner for Patents P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450 www.uspio.gov | | | | TMENT OF COMMERCE Frademark Office OR PATENTS 13-1450 |
|--|----------------------|----------------------|------------------------|--|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 7: | 590 09/10/2004 | | EXAM | INER |
| Sterne Kessler G | oldstein & Fox P L L | C . | KIM, K | LEVIN |
| Washington, DC 2 | 0005-3934 | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| 8 / | | | 2634 | |
| | | | DATE MAILED: 09/10/200 | 4 |

Notice of Fee Increase on October 1, 2004

If a reply to a "Notice of Allowance and Fee(s) Due" is filed in the Office on or after October 1, 2004, then the amount due will be higher than that set forth in the "Notice of Allowance and Fee(s) Due" because some fees will increase effective October 1, 2004. <u>See Revision of Patent Fees for Fiscal Year 2005; Final Rule</u>, 69 Fed. Reg. 52604, 52606 (May 10, 2004).

The current fee schedule is accessible from WEB site (http://www.uspto.gov/main/howtofees.htm).

If the fee paid is the amount shown on the "Notice of Allowance and Fee(s) Due" but not the correct amount in view of the fee increase, a "Notice of Pay Balance of Issue Fee" will be mailed to applicant. In order to avoid processing delays associated with mailing of a "Notice of Pay Balance of Issue Fee," if the response to the Notice of Allowance is to be filed on or after October 1, 2004 (or mailed with a certificate of mailing on or after October 1, 2004), the issue fee paid should be the fee that is required at the time the fee is paid. See Manual of Patent Examining Procedure (MPEP), Section 1306 (Eighth Edition, Rev. 2, May 2004). If the issue fee was previously paid, and the response to the "Notice of Allowance and Fee(s) Due" includes a request to apply a previously-paid issue fee to the issue fee now due, then the difference between the issue fee amount at the time the response is filed and the previously-paid issue fee should be paid. See MPEP Section 1308.01.

Effective October 1, 2004, 37 CFR 1.18 is amended by revising paragraphs (a) through (c) to read as set forth below.

Section 1.18 Patent post allowance (including issue) fees.

TAND -

Questions relating to issue and publication fee payments should be directed to the Customer Service Center of the Office of Patent Publication at (703) 305-8283.

| | | М. – |
|---|--|--|
| | Application No. | Applicant(s) |
| | 09/632.856 | SORRELLS ET AL |
| Notice of Allowability | Examiner | Art Unit |
| | Kevin Y Kim | 2634 |
| The MAILING DATE of this communication apper All claims being allowable, PROSECUTION ON THE MERITS IS herewith (or previously mailed), a Notice of Allowance (PTOL-85) NOTICE OF ALLOWABILITY IS NOT A GRANT OF PATENT RI of the Office or upon petition by the applicant. See 37 CFR 1.313 | ars on the cover sheet with the (OR REMAINS) CLOSED in this or other appropriate communic GHTS. This application is subject and MPEP 1308. | he correspondence address s application. If not included ation will be mailed in due course. THIS ect to withdrawal from issue at the initiative |
| 1. X This communication is responsive to <u>amendment filed on C</u> | <u>17-27-2004</u> . | |
| 2. X The allowed claim(s) is/are <u>42-72,77 renumbered as 1-32</u> . | | |
| 3. 🔀 The drawings filed on <u>08-04-2004</u> are accepted by the Exa | miner. | |
| 4. ☐ Acknowledgment is made of a claim for foreign priority un a) ☐ All b) ☐ Some* c) ☐ None of the: 1. ☐ Certified copies of the priority documents have | der 35 U.S.C. § 119(a)-(d) or (f been received. |). |
| 2. Certified copies of the priority documents have | been received in Application N | |
| 3. Copies of the certified copies of the priority doc International Bureau (PCT Bule 17.2(a)) | cuments have been received in | this national stage application from the |
| * Certified copies not received: | | |
| Applicant has THREE MONTHS FROM THE "MAILING DATE" noted below. Failure to timely comply will result in ABANDONM THIS THREE-MONTH PERIOD IS NOT EXTENDABLE. | of this communication to file a re ENT of this application. | eply complying with the requirements |
| 5. A SUBSTITUTE OATH OR DECLARATION must be submi INFORMAL PATENT APPLICATION (PTO-152) which give | itted. Note the attached EXAMII es reason(s) why the oath or de | NER'S AMENDMENT or NOTICE OF claration is deficient. |
| 6. CORRECTED DRAWINGS (as "replacement sheets") mus | t be submitted. | |
| (a) ☐ including changes required by the Notice of Draftspers | on's Patent Drawing Review (F | PTO-948) attached |
| 1) hereto or 2) to Paper No./Mail Date | | |
| Paper No./Mail Date | s Amendment / Comment or in t | he Office action of |
| ldentifying indicia such as the application number (see 37 CFR 1. each sheet. Replacement sheet(s) should be labeled as such in tl | 84(c)) should be written on the d ne header according to 37 CFR 1. | rawings in the front (not the back) of 121(d). |
| 7. DEPOSIT OF and/or INFORMATION about the deposite attached Examiner's comment regarding REQUIREMENT I | sit of BIOLOGICAL MATERI . FOR THE DEPOSI T OF BIOLO | AL must be submitted. Note the GICAL MATERIAL. |
| Attachment(s) 1. 	Notice of References Cited (PTO-892) 2. 	Notice of Draftperson's Patent Drawing Review (PTO-948) | 5. 		Notice of Inform 6. 		Interview Sumn Paper No./Mai | nal Patent Application (PTO-152) nary (PTO-413), I Date |
| 3. Information Disclosure Statements (PTO-1449 or PTO/SB/0 Paper No /Mail Date | 8), 7. 🛛 Examiner's Am | endment/Comment |
| 4. Examiner's Comment Regarding Requirement for Deposit of Biological Material | 8. 🔀 Examiner's Stal 9. 🗌 Other | ement of Reasons for Allowance ۲ |
| | | |

l

۶.

EXAMINER'S AMENDMENT

 An examiner's amendment to the record appears below. Should the changes and/or additions be unacceptable to applicant, an amendment may be filed as provided by 37 CFR
 1.312. To ensure consideration of such an amendment, it MUST be submitted no later than the payment of the issue fee.

Authorization for this examiner's amendment was given in a telephone interview with Mr. Jeffrey Helvey (Reg. # 44757) on September 7, 2004.

The application has been amended as follows:

In claim 54, on line 2, delete "balanced" before "transmitter" and delete "balanced" before "receiver"

In claim 67, on line 3, change "GFSK" to –GPSK—

In claim 68, on line 3, change "GFSK" to –GPSK—

Cancel claims 73-76.

End of Examiner's amendment.

2. This application is in condition for allowance except for the presence of claims 73-76 to an invention non-elected without traverse. Accordingly, claims 73-76 have been cancelled.

REASONS FOR ALLOWANCE

۶.

3. The following is an examiner's statement of reasons for allowance: No prior art has been found to disclose or suggest a frequency down converter that down converts a received input signal in accordance with two control signals that are delayed relative to each other by (.5 + n)cycles of the input signal, wherein n is an integer greater than or equal to 1.

Any comments considered necessary by applicant must be submitted no later than the payment of the issue fee and, to avoid processing delays, should preferably accompany the issue fee. Such submissions should be clearly labeled "Comments on Statement of Reasons for Allowance."

Any inquiry concerning this communication or earlier communications from the examiner should be directed to Kevin Y Kim whose telephone number is 703-305-4082. The examiner can normally be reached on 8AM --5PM M-F.

If attempts to reach the examiner by telephone are unsuccessful, the examiner's supervisor, Stephen Chin can be reached on 703-305-4714. The fax phone number for the organization where this application or proceeding is assigned is 703-872-9306.

Information regarding the status of an application may be obtained from the Patent Application Information Retrieval (PAIR) system. Status information for published applications may be obtained from either Private PAIR or Public PAIR. Status information for unpublished applications is available through Private PAIR only. For more information about the PAIR system, see http://pair-direct.uspto.gov. Should you have questions on access to the Private PAIR system, contact the Electronic Business Center (EBC) at 866-217-9197 (toll-free).

Page 3

kvk

Ţ Mì . 0

CHIEH M. FAN PRIMARY EXAMINER

Page 719 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| Application No. Applicant(s) | | |
|---|--------------------------|--|
| Issue Classification | | |
| 09/632,850 SORRELLS ET AL. | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| ISSUE CLASSIEICATION | | |
| ORIGINAL CROSS REFERENCE(S) | | |
| CLASS SUBCLASS CLASS SUBCLASS (ONE SUBCLASS PER BLOCK) | | |
| 375 222 375 328 | | |
| INTERNATIONAL CLASSIFICATION 455 137 | | |
| H 0 4 L 5/16 | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| Kevin Kim 09/07/2004 | ns Allowed: 32 | |
| (Assistant Examiner) (Date) CHIFH M FAN | | |
| INAL A GING PRIMARY EXAMINER Q 17104 Dist Claim | O.G. Print Fig | |
| (legal Instruments Examiner) (Date) (Primary Examiner) (Date) | (s) Filitery. | |
| 1 | 70Q | |
| \square Claims renumbered in the same order as presented by applicant \square CPA | | |
| | | |
| gina a di a | nal gina | |
| | ii ii | |
| 1 31 61 91 121 151 | 181 | |
| 2 32 62 92 122 152 | 182 | |
| 3 33 63 93 123 153 | 183 | |
| 5 35 65 95 125 155 | 185 | |
| 6 36 66 96 126 156 | 186 | |
| 7 37 67 97 127 157 | 187 | |
| <u> </u> | 188 | |
| 10 40 70 100 130 160 | 190 | |
| | 191 | |
| 12 42 72 102 132 162 | 192 | |
| 14 44 74 104 134 164 | | |
| 15 45 75 105 135 165 | 195 | |
| $\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$ | 196 | |
| | 198 | |
| <u>19</u> <u>49</u> <u>79</u> <u>109</u> <u>139</u> <u>169</u> | 199 | |
| $\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$ | 200 | |
| $\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$ | 201 | |
| 23 53 83 113 143 173 | 203 | |
| | 204 | |
| | | |
| $\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | 205 | |
| $\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | 205 | |
| $\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | 205 206 207 208 | |

Page 720 of 1284 60 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office

 178
 208

 179
 209

 1BO1 & Hisens@10
 Part of Paper No. 108212004


| Application No. | Applicant(s) |
|-----------------|-----------------|
| 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. |
| Examiner | Art Unit |
| Kevin Y Kim | 2634 |

| | SEARCHED | | | | | | | |
|-------|------------|----------|----------|--|--|--|--|--|
| Class | Subclass | Date | Examiner | | | | | |
| 375 | 222 328 | 8/21/04 | 1 lin | | | | | |
| 455 | 13/ | 7. | | | | | | |
| | 137 |) | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | · | | | | | | | |
| | | <u>.</u> | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| · | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| L | L | L | | | | | | |
| INT | ERFERENC | E SEARCH | ED | | | | | |
| Class | Subclass | Date | Examiner | | | | | |
| 375 | 2227 | 8/21/04 | 1 hin | | | | | |
| | 3287 | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |

| SEARCH NOTES (INCLUDING SEARCH STRATEGY) | | | | | | | |
|---|---------|------|--|--|--|--|--|
| | DATE | EXMR | | | | | |
| "EAST" up don't | 8/21/0¥ | 1 hi | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |

U.S. Patent and Trademark Office

Part of Paper No. 08212004



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: Sorrells *et al* Appl. No.: 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal

> Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Implementations

Frequency Translation Technology

Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kevin Y. Kim Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.312

Mail Stop Issue Fee

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

Submitted herein is an Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.312. As payment of the issue fee has not yet been made or is filed herewith, Applicants respectfully submit that filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.312 is proper. (M.P.E.P. § 714.16.)

It is believed that extensions of time are not required beyond those that may otherwise be provided for in documents accompanying this Amendment. However, if additional extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136(a), and any fees required therefor are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

This Amendment is provided in the following format:

(A) Each section begins on a separate sheet;

(B) Starting on a separate sheet, amendments to the specification by presenting replacement paragraphs marked up to show changes made;(C) Starting on a separate sheet, a complete listing of all of the claims:

- in ascending order;

- with status identifiers; and

- with markings in the currently amended claims;

(D) Starting on a separate sheet, the Remarks.

I.

Amendments to the Specification:

On page 7, line 9, please amend the paragraph as follows:

FIGs. 42-44 are example implementations of a WLAN interface; <u>FIG. 42</u> includes FIGs. 42A and 42B and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 42 in the specification. FIG. 43 includes FIGs. 43A and 43B and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 43 in the specification. FIG. 44 includes FIGs. 44A and 44B and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 44 in the specification.

On page 7, line 10, please amend the paragraph as follows:

FIGS. 45, 46A, and 46B <u>and 46C</u> relate to an example MAC interface for an example WLAN interface embodiment;

On page 7, line, 12, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 47, 48, 49A, and 49B <u>and 49C</u> relate to an example demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 47 includes FIGs. 47A-D and should be referred to for all references</u> to FIG. 47 in the specification. FIG. 48 includes FIGs. 48A-B and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 47 in the specification.

On page 7, line 14, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 50, 51, 52A, 52B, and 52C relate to an example alternate demodulator/modulator facilitation module for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 50 includes FIGs. 50A-D and should be referred to for all references</u> to FIG.50 in the specification. FIG. 51 includes FIGs. 51A-B and should be referred to

for all references to FIG. 51 in the specification. FIG. 52B includes FIG. 52B-1 and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 52B in the specification.

On page 7, line 16, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 53 and 54 relate to an example receiver for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 53 includes FIGs. 53A-C and should be referred to for all references</u> to FIG. 53 in the specification.

On page 7, line 18, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 55, 56A, and 56B relate to an example synthesizer for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 55 includes FIGs. 55A-C and should be referred to for all</u> references to FIG. 55 in the specification.

On page 7, line 20, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 57, 58, 59, 60, 61A, and 61B relate to an example transmitter for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 57 includes FIGs. 57A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 57 in the specification. FIG. 60 includes FIGs. 60A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 60 in the specification.</u>

On page 7, lines 22, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 62 and 63 relate to an example motherboard for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 62 includes FIGs. 62A-I and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 62 in the specification.</u>

On page 7, lines 24-25, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGS. 64-66 relate to example LNAs for an example WLAN interface embodiment; <u>FIG. 64 includes FIGs. 64A-C and should be referred to for all references</u> to FIG. 64 in the specification. FIG. 65 includes FIGs. 65A-E and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 65 in the specification. FIG. 66 includes FIGs. 66A-B and <u>should be referred to for all references to FIG. 66 in the specification.</u>

On page 8, line 3, please amend the specification as follows:

FIG. 70A illustrates an IQ receiver having shunt UFT modules according to embodiments of the invention; <u>FIG. 70A includes FIGs. 70A-1 and should be referred to</u> for all references to FIG. 70A in the specification.

0

On page 8, line 9, please amend the specification as follows:

FIG. 70E illustrates an example IQ modulation receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention; <u>FIG. 70E includes FIG. 70E1 and FIG. 70E2 and should</u> be referred to for all references to FIG. 70E in the specification.

On page 8, line 15, please amend the specification as follows:

FIG. 70S illustrates a FET configuration of an IQ receiver embodiment according to embodiments of the invention; <u>FIG. 70S includes FIGs. 70S-1 and should be referred</u> to for all references to FIG. 70S in the specification.

On page 10, line 16, please amend the specification as follows:

. . .

FIGS. 90A-D illustrate[[s]] various implementation circuits for the modulator 7410, according to embodiments of the present invention; <u>FIG. 90B includes FIGs. 90B-</u> <u>1, 90B-2, 90B-3, and 90B-4 and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 90B in</u> <u>the specification. FIG. 90C includes FIGs. 90C-1, 90C-2, 90C-3, and 90C-4 and should</u> be referred to for all references to FIG. 90C in the specification.

On page 10, line 26, please amend the specification as follows:

FIGs. 95A-C, and FIGs. 96-161 illustrate schematics for an integrated circuit implementation example of the present invention. FIG. 97 includes FIGs. 97A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 97 in the specification. FIG 105 includes FIGs. 105A-D, 105 E1-E2, and 105F-V, and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 105 in the specification. FIG. 106 includes FIGs. 106A-F and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 106 in the specification. FIG. 107 includes FIGs. 107A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 107 in the specification. FIG. 109 includes FIGs. 109A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 109 in the specification. FIG. 110 includes FIGs. 110A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 110 in the specification. FIG. 112 includes FIGs. 112A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 112 in the specification. FIG. 113 includes FIGs. 113A-F and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 113 in the specification. FIG. 115 includes FIGs. 115A-F and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 115 in the specification. FIG. 118 includes FIGs. 118A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 118 in the specification. FIG. 123 includes FIGs. 123A-H and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 123 in the specification. FIG. 125 includes FIGs. 125A-H and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 125 in the specification. FIG.

. . .

126 includes FIGs. 126A-H and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 126 in the specification. FIG. 127 includes FIGs. 127A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 127 in the specification. FIG. 150 includes FIGs. 150A-H and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 150 in the specification. FIG. 159 includes FIGs. 159A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 150 in the specification. FIG. 159 in the specification. FIG. 160 includes FIGs. 160A-D and should be referred to for all references to FIG. 160 in the specification.

. . .

Remarks

. . .

Formal drawings are filed herewith. Due to the detailed nature of the drawings, some of the drawings (as filed) were divided into multiple sheets to comply with the formal drawing requirements. Note that any added sheets are labeled as "New Sheets" on the formal drawings. Accordingly, the "Brief Description of the Figures" section of the specification has been amended herein so as to be consistent with the formal drawings. None of the amendments add new matter or change the scope of the claims.

Accordingly, Applicants respectfully request that this Amendment be entered.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

11 Holver

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

12/10/04 Date:

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600 JTH/agj SKGF/DCI/299742.1



Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Sterfie Michael Q. Lee Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcom Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Jeffrey T. Helvey Heidi L. Kraus Albert L. Ferro[®] Donald R. Banowit Veter A. Jackman Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Konton Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Theodore A. Wood Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn P. Guest George S. Bardiness Daniel A. Kieln* Jason D. Eisenberg Tiacy L. Mullet* Jon E. Wright LuAnne M. Desantis Ann E. Summefield Aric W. Ledford* Helene C. Carlson Timothy A. Doyle* Gaby L. Longsworth Lori A. Gordon*

Nicole D. Dretar Ted J. Ebersole Jyoti C. Iyer* Laura A. Vogel Michael J. Mancuso

lichelle K. Holoubek

Registered Patent Agents+ Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Katrina Yujian Pei Quach Bryan L. Sketton Robert A. Schwartzman Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford Robert H. DeSelms Simon J. Elliott Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse Michael G. Penn Christonher I. Walsh

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith Marvin C. Guthrie

*Admitted only in Maryland * Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

December 10, 2004

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8675 INTERNET ADDRESS: JHELVEY@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450 Mail Stop Issue Fee

Re: Allowed U.S. Utility Patent Application Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations

Inventors:Sorrells et al.Our Ref:1744.0630003

Sir:

In response to the **Notice of Allowance and Issue Fee Due** dated September 10, 2004, the following documents are forwarded for appropriate action by the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office:

- 1. Issue Fee Transmittal (Form PTOL-85B);
- 2. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 3. Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.312
- 4. Submission of Drawings;
- 5. <u>349</u> sheets of Drawings, approval of which is respectfully requested;
- 6. Return postcard; and
- PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$1,403.00 to cover:
 \$1,400.00 Issue Fee; and
 3.00 Advance copies of patent.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier.

Commissioner for Patents December 10, 2004 Page 2

مسرج

يقت ،

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036. If extensions of time under 37 C.F.R. § 1.136 other than those otherwise provided for herewith are required to prevent abandonment of the present patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned, and any fees therefor are hereby authorized to be charged to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Helve

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

Enclosures

JTH/agj 335548_1.DOC



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells et al.

Appl. No.: 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Submission of Drawings

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

Submitted herewith are three-hundred forty-nine (349) sheets of drawings with Figures 1A, 1B, 1C, 1D, 2A, 2B, 3, 4, 5, 6A, 6B, 6C, 6D, 6E, 6F, 6G, 6H, 6I, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15A, 15B, 15C, 15D, 15E, 15F, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20A, 20A-1, 20B, 20C, 20D, 20E, 20F, 21, 22A, 22B, 22C, 22D, 22E, 22F, 23A, 23B, 23C, 23D, 23E, 23F, 24A, <u>24B, 24C, 24D, 24E, 24F, 24G, 24H, 24I, 24J, 25, 26, 27, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, 35,</u> 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42A, 42B, 43A, 43B, 44A, 44B, 45, 46A, 46B, 46C, 47, 47A, 47B, 47C, 47D, 48A, 48B, 49A, 49B, 49C, 50, 50A, 50B, 50C, 50D, 51A, 51B, 52A, 52B, 52B-1, 52C, 53, 53A, 53B, 53C, 54, 55, 55A, 55B, 55C, 56A, 56B, 57, 57A, 57B, 57C, 57D, 58, 59, 60, 60A, 60B, 60C, 60D, 61A, 61B, 62, 62A, 62B, 62C, 62D, 62E, 62F, 62G, 62H, 62I, 63, 64, 64A, 64B, 64C, 65, 65A, 65B, 65C, 65D, 65E, 66A, 66B, 67A, 67B, 68A, 68B, 69A, 69B, 70A, 70A-1, 70B, 70C, 70D, 70E1, 70E2, 70F, 70G, 70H, 70I, 70J, 70K, 70L, 70M, 70N, 70O, 70P, 70Q, 70R, 70S, 70S-1, 71A, 71B, 71C, 71D, 72A, 72B, 72C, 72D, 72E, 72F, 72G, 72H, 72I, 72J, 73A, 73B, 74, 75A, 75B, 75C, 76A, 76B, 77, 78, 79A, 79B, 79C, 79D, 80, 81A, 81B, 81C, 82, 83, 84, 85, 86, 87, 88, 89A, 89B, 89C, 89D, 89E, 90A, 90B, 90B-1, 90B-2, 90B-3, 90B-4, 90C, 90C-1, 90C-2, 90C-3, 90C-4, 90D, 91, 92, 93, 94, 95A, 95B, 95C, 96, 97A, 97B, 97C, 97D, 98, 99, 100, 101, 102, 103, 104, 105, 105A, 105B, 105C, 105D, 105E-1, 105E-2, 105F, 105G, 105H, 105I, 105J, 105K, 105L, 105M, 105N, 105O, 105P, 105Q, 105R, 105S, 105T, 105U, 105V, 106A, 106B, 106C, 106D, 106E, 106F, 107A, 107B, 107C, 107D, 108, 109A, 109B, 109C, 109D, 110A, 110B, 110C, 110D, 111, 112A, 112B, 112C, 112D, 113A, 113B, 113C. 113D, 113E, 113F, 114, 115A, 115B, 115C, 115D, 115E, 115F, 116, 117, 118A, 118B, 118C, 118D, 119, 120, 121, 122, 123A, 123B, 123C. 123D, 123E, 123F, 123G, 123H, 124, 125A, 125B, 125C, 125D, 125E, 125F, 125G, 125H, 126A, 126B,

Page 732 of 1284

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

<u>126C, 126D, 126E, 126F, 126G, 126H, 127A, 127B, 127C, 127D, 128, 129, 130, 131, 132, 133, 134, 135, 136, 137, 138, 139, 140, 141, 142, 143, 144, 145, 146, 147, 148, 149, 150A, 150B, 150C, 150D, 150E, 150F, 150G, 150H, 151, 152, 153, 154, 155, 156, 157, 158, 159A, 159B, 159C, 159D, 160A, 160B, 160C, 160D, 161, corresponding to the above-captioned application. Identification of the drawings is provided in accordance with 37 C.F.R. § 1.84(c). Acknowledgment of the receipt, approval, and entry of these drawings into this application is respectfully requested.</u>

It is not believed that an extension of time is required, other than any already provided herewith. However, if an extension of time is needed to prevent abandonment of the application, then such extension of time is hereby petitioned. The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

Date: 12/10/04

.

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600







Page 735 of 1284



FIG.2B

SIGNAL



Page 737 of 1284



Page 738 of 1284





Page 740 of 1284





Sheet 8 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

FIG.6H

Page 741 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 8 of 349











Page 743 of 1284



FIG.12

Page 744 of 1284



FIG.13



FIG.14

Replacement Sheet Sheet 13 of 349

1.

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al.

Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit







Page 746 of 1284





Replacement Sheet Sheet 16 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 749 of 1284

Ex. 1003

TCL & Hisense

~

| TIME | t-1 (RISING OF ¢1 | G EDGE) | t-1 (RISING OF \$2) | EDGE | t (RISING OF ¢1 | g edge) | t (RISING OF \$2) | EDGE | t+1 (RISIN OF φ1 | G EDGE) |
|------|-------------------------|-------------|---------------------------|-------------|-----------------------|-------------|-------------------------|-------------|---|--|
| 1902 | VI _{t-1} | <u>1804</u> | VI _{t-1} | 1808 | ۷It | <u>1816</u> | ۷It | <u>1826</u> | VI _{t+1} | 1838 |
| 1904 | _ | | VI _{t-1} | <u>1810</u> | VI _{t-1} | <u>1818</u> | ۷It | 1828 | ۷It | <u>1840</u> |
| 1906 | vo _{t-1} | 1806 | vo _{t-1} | <u>1812</u> | vot | <u>1820</u> | vo _t | <u>1830</u> | ۷0 _{t+1} | <u>1842</u> |
| 1908 | _ | | vo _{t-1} | <u>1814</u> | vo _{t-1} | <u>1822</u> | vo _t | 1832 | ۷0 _t | <u>1844</u> |
| 1910 | _ | <u>1807</u> | | | vo _{t-1} | <u>1824</u> | vo _{t-1} | 1834 | vo _t | <u>1846</u> |
| 1912 | | | | <u>1815</u> | _ | | V0 _{t-1} | 1836 | V0 _{t-1} | <u>1848</u> |
| 1918 | | | | | | | | | VI _t - 0.1 * V 0.8 * V | <u>1850</u> ^{′0} t ′ ⁰ t–1 |

Sneet 56; Filed:

Aug 4, 2000 Unit: 2634

work (WLAN) Using nslation Technology mbodiments and Circuit



Page 751 of 1284

Keplacement Sheet Sheet 19 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.20A

Keplacement Sneet
Sheet 20 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 753 of 1284





Replacement Sneet í

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit


Kepiacement Sneet
Sheet 24 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





-6



FIG.23A

Sheet 26 of 349

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





FIG.23C



replacement Sneet

 Sheet 28 of 349

 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000

 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

 Inventors: Sorrells et al.

 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 761 of 1284



Sheet 30 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





FIG.24C

Replacement Sheet Sheet 31 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Replacement Sheet Sheet 32 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 766 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 34 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 35 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit







t 356; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 2003; Group Unit: 2634 2600 al Area Network (WLAN) Using quency Translation Technology quency Translation Technology th-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Page 769 of 1284



Page 770 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 38 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 771 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 39 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al.

Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 772 of 1284



Page 773 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

er Jacement Sheet heet 40 of 349 ppl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 kt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 iventors: Sorrells et al. el. No.: 202-371-2600 or: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.34

Replacement Sheet Sheet 42 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

- Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit















FIG.39

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 776 of 1284

Repläcement Sheet Sheet 44 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.40





FIG.41



Page 779 of 1284



Page 780 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 56; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 003; Group Unit: 2634



Page 781 of 1284



Page 782 of 1284



Page 783 of 1284



Page 784 of 1284



Ex. 1003

| Item | Quantity | Reference | Part Description | Part Number | Manufacturer |
|------|----------|--|---------------------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 1 | 1 | C123 | 10uF CAP 6032, TANTALUM 20% | TAJT106K010R | KEMET |
| 2 | 3 | C263, C273, C275, C282 | 4.7uF CAP 6032, TANTALUM,20% | T491A475M006AS | KEMET |
| 3 | 25 | C120, C125, C126, C127, C128, C136, C137, C138, C139, C140, C141, C142, C143, C144, C145, C147, C148, C149, C264, C272, C274, C279, C280, C281, C283 | 0.1uF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39X7R104K050AD | MURATA |
| 4 | 3 | C146, C269, C276 | .01uF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39X7R103K050AD | MURATA |
| 5 | 5 | C124, C132, C133, C271, C278 | 100pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39COG101K050AD | MURATA |
| 6 | 1 | C129 | 47pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39C0G470J100AD | MURATA |
| 7 | 2 | C270, C277 | 27pF CAP 0603, X7R, 10% | GRM39C0G270K050AD | MURATA |
| 8 | 1 | C130 | 22pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GRM39C0G220K050AD | MURATA |
| 9 | 1 | C131 | 10pF CAP 0603,X7R,10% | GMR39C0G100D050AD | MURATA |
| 10 | 1 | DS1 | LED GREEN | 597-3311-420 | DIALIGHT |
| 11 | 1 | DS2 | LED YELLOW | 597-3401-420 | DIALIGHT |
| 12 | 1 | DS3 | led red | 597-3111-420 | DIALIGHT |
| 13 | 6 | JP12, JP13, JP14, JP15, JP16, JP17 | CONNECTOR HEADER 2PIN | 2MS-19-33-01 | SPECIALITY ELECTRONICS |
| 14 | 1 | JP11 | CONNECTOR HEADER 4PIN | 100/VH/TM1SQ/W.100/4 | BLKCON |

FIG.46A

Sheet

56; Filed: / 003; Group

Aug 4, 2000) Unit: 2634

work (WLAN) Using inslation Technology inbodiments and Circuit

| 15 | 7 | J16, J20, J21, J22, J23, J24, J25 | CONNECTOR 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | HUBER/SHUNER |
|----|---|--------------------------------------|-------------------------|-------------------|--------------|
| 16 | 1 | J18 | CONNECTOR HEADER 10 | TMS-110-01-G-S | SAMTEC |
| 17 | 1 | J19 | CONNECTOR WITH EJECTOR | eht-1-10-01-S-D | SAMTEC |
| 18 | 1 | P1 | CONNECTOR 34X2PCMCIA | DICMJ-68S-SPC-M08 | ITT CANON |
| 19 | 7 | L59, L60, L61, L63, L64, L65, L66 | FERRITE BEAD | BLM11A121S | MURATA |
| 20 | | | | | |
| 21 | 1 | R112 | 10M, RESISTOR,0603,5% | | |
| 22 | 1 | R114 | 390K, RESISTOR,0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ394V | PANASONIC |
| 23 | 1 | R105 | 100K, RESISTOR,0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ104V | PANASONIC |
| 24 | 4 | R106, R107,R108, R111 | 15K, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ153V | PANASONIC |
| 25 | 1 | R116 | 9.1K, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ912V | PANASONIC |
| 26 | 1 | R115 | 8.2K, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ822V | PANASONIC |
| 27 | 1 | R113 | 3.9K, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ392V | PANASONIC |
| 28 | 1 | R101 | 750, RESISTOR, 0630,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ751V | PANASONIC |
| 29 | 1 | R110 | 560, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ561V | PANASONIC |
| 30 | 2 | R99, R100 | 330, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ331V | PANASONIC |
| 31 | 1 | R119 | 50, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ500V | PANASONIC |
| 32 | 2 | R128, R129 | 10, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | ERJ-3GSYJ100V | PANASONIC |
| 33 | 8 | R102, R103, R104, R109, | 0, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | RM732Z1J000ZT | RJ KOA |
| | | R117, R118, R120, R127, | | 3GSYJ000V | PANASONIC |
| 34 | 6 | R121, R122, R123, R124, | TBD, RESISTOR, 0603,5% | R | PANASONIC |
| | | R125, R126 | | | |
| 35 | 1 | U10 | SRAM | KM62256DLTG-5L | SAMSUNG |
| 36 | 1 | U12 | MAC | AM79C930 | AMD |

FIG.46B

ent Sheet

Group

: Aug 4, 2000 up Unit: 2634

Network (WLAN) Using Translation Technology se Embodiments and Circuit

| 37 | 1 | U13 |
|----|----|-----|
| 38 | 1 | U14 |
| 39 | 1 | U15 |
| 40 | 2 | U45 |
| 41 | 1 | U48 |
| 42 | -1 | U49 |
| 43 | 1 | U50 |
| 44 | 1 | U51 |

BASEBAND PROCESSOR HFA3842A1 HARRIS FLASH RAM AM29F010-55EC AMD 32 KHz CRYSTAL CX-6V-SM2-32.768KHzC/1 STATEK NATIONAL **BUS BUFFER** DS3862 REGULATOR 3.5 V TK11235BMC TOKO 22MHz OSCILLATOR FOX F3346-22MHz FOX 2 VOLT REFERENCE TK11220BMC TOKO 40MHz OSCILLATOR CXO-M-10N-40MHz A/1 STATEK

FIG.46C

56; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 003; Group Unit: 2634

1

Network (WLAN) Using Translation Technology se Embodiments and Circuit

- Keplacement Sheet
 Sheet 56 of 349
 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
 Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

| FIG.47B | FIG.47D |
|---------|---------|
| FIG.47A | FIG.47C |

FIG. 47

Page 789 of 1284



Page 790 of 1284



.

Page 791 of 1284



Page 792 of 1284


Page 793 of 1284



of 349 of 349 .09/32, 856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 (744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 : Sorrells et al. 202-371-2600 eless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using eless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using versal Frequency Translation Technology uding Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Page 794 of 1284



Page 795 of 1284

| ITEM | QUANT. | REFERENCE | PART | PART NUMBER | MANUFACTURER |
|------|--------|-------------------------------|------------|--|---|
| | | | | | A CANADA AN A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A |
| 1 | 4 | C3,C52,C108,C110 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 26 | C51,C54,C57,C58,C60,C61, | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | MURATA |
| | | C67,C68,C69,C77,C79,C80, | | | |
| | | C81,C83,C89,C90,C91,C111, | | ······································ | |
| | | C112,C113,C114,C115,C116, | | | |
| | | C117,C118,C119 | | | |
| 3 | 1 | C55 | DNP | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 4 | 8 | C56,C59,C78,C82,C99,C101, | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | MURATA |
| | | C103,C104 | | | |
| 5 | 8 | C62,C63,C66,C73,C84,C85, | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | MURATA |
| | | C88,C95 | | | |
| 6 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | MURATA |
| 7 | 2 | C65,C87 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | MURATA |
| 8 | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | MURATA |
| 9 | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | MURATA |
| 10 | 2 | C72,C94 | DNP | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | MURATA |
| 11 | 2 | C74,C96 | 82pF | GRM39COG820J050 | MURATA |
| 12 | 2 | C100,C106 | DNP | DNP | MURATA |
| 13 | 2 | C105,C102 | 1000pF | GRM39COG102K050 | MURATA |
| 14 | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | MOTOROLA |
| 15 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | MOTOROLA |
| 16 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | FTSH-107-02-L-D | SAMTEC |
| 17 | 9 | J1, J3, J5, J7, J9, J10, J11, | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER |
| | | J12, J13 | | | |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | MURATA |
| 19 | 2 | L23,L28 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | MURATA |
| 20 | 2 | L29,L24 | 1uH | LQG21N1ROK10 | MURATA |
| 21 | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | MURATA |

eplacement Sheet heet 63 of 349 ppl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 kt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 ventors: Sorrells et al. el. No: 202-371-2600 pr: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Page 796 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.49A

| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | MURATA |
|----|---|------------------------------|---------|--------------|-----------|
| 23 | 2 | L32,L27 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | MURATA |
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | CALOGIC |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | PHILIPS |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | CALOGIC |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR520 | PHILIPS |
| 28 | 4 | R19,R20,R21,R83 | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | 33K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | PANASONIC |
| | | R63,R74 | , | | |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | PANASONIC |
| 31 | 6 | R25,R28,R47,R54,R59,R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | PANASONIC |
| 32 | 4 | R29,R30,R55,R56 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | PANASONIC |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | PANASONIC |
| 34 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | PANASONIC |
| 35 | 4 | R35,R46,R64,R75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | PANASONIC |
| 36 | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | PANASONIC |
| 37 | 6 | R37,R44,R66,R73,R171, | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | PANASONIC |
| | | R173 | | | |
| 38 | 6 | R40, R68, R78, R79, R80, R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | PANASONIC |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 | ERJEGSYJ620 | PANASONIC |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF1620 | PANASONIC |
| 41 | 2 | R77,R48 | DNP | ERJ3GSYJ330 | PANASONIC |
| 42 | 4 | R81, R82, R85, R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | PANASONIC |
| 43 | 1 | R84 | 909 | ERJ3EKF9090 | PANASONIC |
| 44 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EJF1502 | PANASONIC |
| 45 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | PANASONIC |
| 46 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | PANASONIC |
| 47 | 6 | R164,R165,R166,R167,R168, | TBD | | PANASONIC |
| | | R169 | | | |
| 48 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | PANASONIC |

Aug 4, 2000 p Unit: 2634 rk (WLAN) Using lation Technology odiments and Circuit

Page 797 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.49B

| 49 | 6 | TP1, TP2, TP3, TP4, TP5, TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
|----|---|------------------------------|--------------|---------------------|------------------------|
| 50 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | NC7S04M5 | NATIONAL SEMICONDUCTOR |
| 51 | 1 | 07 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 52 | 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 53 | 1 | U9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 54 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235BM | ТОКО |
| 55 | 1 | | BOARD | 8500.541.003.V13.01 | |

Page 798 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.49C Aug 4, 2000 Unit: 2634 rk (WLAN) Using lation Technology odiments and Circu

RE L

.(

Replacement Sheet Sheet 66 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

FIG.50B FIG.50D FIG.50C FIG.50A

FIG. 50



Page 800 of 1284



Page 801 of 1284





Page 803 of 1284



[¬] Replacement Sheet
 [¬] Sheet 71 of 349
 [¬] Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
 [¬] Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
 [¬] Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 [¬] Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 [¬] For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using
 [¬] Universal Frequency Translation Technology
 [¬] Universal Frequency Translation Technology

Page 804 of 1284



Page 805 of 1284

| ITEM | QTY | REFERENCE | PART | PART NUMBER | MANUFACTURER |
|------|-------------------------------|---------------------------|------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 3 C3,C52,C55 | | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 2 | 2 26 C51,C54,C57,C58,C60,C61, | | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | MURATA |
| | | C67,C68,C69,C77,C79,C80, | | | |
| | | C81,C83,C89,C90,C91,C111, | | | - |
| | | C112,C113,C114,C115,C116, | | | |
| | | C117,C118,C119 | | | |
| 3 | 8 | C56,C59,C78,C82,C99,C101, | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K050 | MURATA |
| | | C103,C104 | | | |
| 4 | 10 | C62,C63,C66,C72,C73,C84, | 1uf | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | MURATA |
| | | C85,C88,C94,C95 | | | |
| 5 | 4 | C64,C75,C86,C97 | 120pF | GRM39COG121J050 | MURATA |
| 6 | 2 | C87,C65 | 180pF | GRM39COG181J050 | MURATA |
| 7 | 2 | C70,C92 | 390pF | GRM39COG391J050 | MURATA |
| 8 | 2 | C71,C93 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | MURATA |
| 9 | 2 | C96,C74 | 82pF | GRM39C0G820J050 | MURATA |
| 10 | 5 | C100,C102,C105,C106,C107 | 100pF | GRM39C0G101K050 | MURATA |
| 11 | 1 | C108 | 1uF | | |
| 12 | 1 | C110 | 4.7uF | | |
| 13 | 2 | D3,D1 | BAW56WT1 | BAW56WT1 | MOTOROLA |
| 14 | 2 | D4,D2 | BAV70LT1 | BAV70LT1 | MOTOROLA |
| 15 | 2 | JP2, JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | | · · · |
| 16 | 6 | J1, J3, J5, J7, J10, J11 | 82MMCX | 142-0701-231 | JOHNSON |
| 17 | 1 | J9 | 82MMCX | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER |
| 18 | 1 | L1 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | MURATA |
| 19 | 2 | L28,L23 | 2.2uH | LQG21N2R2K10 | MURATA |
| 20 | 2 | L24,L29 | 1 uH | LQG21N1R0K10 | MURATA |
| 21 | 2 | L30,L25 | 680nH | LQG21NR68K10 | MURATA |
| 22 | 2 | L26,L31 | 1.8uH | LQG21N1R8K10 | MURATA |

ug 4, 2000 Unit: 2634 ork (WLAN) Using lation Technology podiments and Circu

25

Page 806 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.52A

| 23 | 2 | L27,L32 | 390nH | LQG21NR39K10 | MURATA |
|----|---|-------------------------------|---------|--------------|-----------|
| 24 | 4 | Q1,Q5,Q10,Q14 | SD404CY | SD404CY | CALOGIC |
| 25 | 4 | Q2,Q4,Q12,Q13 | BFM505 | BFM505 | PHILIPS |
| 26 | 4 | Q3,Q7,Q11,Q16 | SD213 | SD213 | CALOGIC |
| 27 | 2 | Q17,Q8 | BFR520 | BFR505 | PHILIPS |
| 28 | 5 | R19,R20,R21,R171,R173 | 0 | | |
| 29 | 8 | R23,R26,R34,R45,R52,R57, | 33K | ERJ3GSY333 | PANASONIC |
| | | R63,R74 | | | |
| 30 | 4 | R24,R27,R53,R58 | 475 | ERJ3EKF4750 | PANASONIC |
| 31 | 6 | R25, R28, R47, R54, R59, R76 | 402 | ERJ3EKF4020 | PANASONIC |
| 32 | 4 | R29,R30,R55,R56 | 221 | ERF3EKF2210 | PANASONIC |
| 33 | 2 | R32,R61 | 200 | ERJ3GSYJ201 | PANASONIC |
| 34 | 2 | R33,R62 | 33.2K | ERJ3GSYJ333 | PANASONIC |
| 35 | 4 | R35,R46,R64,R75 | 68.1 | ERJ3EKF68R1 | PANASONIC |
| 36 | 2 | R36,R65 | 200 | ERJ3EKF2000 | PANASONIC |
| 37 | 2 | R66, R37 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF49R9 | PANASONIC |
| 38 | 6 | R40, R68, R78, R79, R80, R89 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | PANASONIC |
| 39 | 2 | R42,R71 | 62 | ERJ3GSYJ620 | PANASONIC |
| 40 | 2 | R43,R72 | 162 | ERJ3EKF6810 | PANASONIC |
| 41 | 2 | R44,R73 | 49.9 | ERJ3EKF1001 | PANASONIC |
| 42 | 2 | R77,R48 | 33 | ERJ3GSYJ330 | PANASONIC |
| 43 | 4 | R81,R82,R85,R87 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | PANASONIC |
| 44 | 1 | R83 | 0 | ERJGSYOROO | PANASONIC |
| 45 | 1 | R84 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF2001 | PANASONIC |
| 46 | 1 | R88 | 15K | ERJ3EKF1502 | PANASONIC |
| 47 | 1 | R90 | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | PANASONIC |
| 48 | 2 | R91,R92 | 100 | ERJ3EKF1000 | PANASONIC |
| 49 | 6 | R164, R165, R166, R167, R168, | TBD | | |
| · | | R169 | | , | |
| 50 | 2 | R170,R172 | OPEN | | |

ent Sheet Aug 4, 2000) Unit: 2634 work (WLAN) Using nslation Technology mbodiments and Circuit

FIG.52B

Page 807 of 1284

| 51 | 0 | TP1, TP2, TP3, TP4, TP5, TP6 | TP-105-01-00 | | |
|----|-----|------------------------------|--------------|-------------|------------------------|
| 52 | 2 | U42,U6 | NC7S04M5 | | NATIONAL SEMICONDUCTOR |
| 53 | 1 | U7 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 54 | _ 1 | U8 | AD1582 | AD1582 | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 55 | 1 | U9 | AD605AR | AD605AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 56 | 1 | U43 | TK11235AMTL | TK11235AMTL | ТОКО |

FIG.52B-1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

work (WLAN) Using slation Technology ibodiments and Circuit

ug 4, 2000 Unit: 2634



Replacement Sheet Sheet 76 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit







FIG.53C

| ITEM | QTY | REFERENCE | PART | PART NIMBER | MANUFACTURER |
|------|-----|------------------------|---------------|-----------------------|----------------|
| 5 | | | | | |
| 1 | 10 | C/R7,C/R15,C16,C17,C18 | 0.1uF | GRM39Y5V104Z016 | MURATA |
| | | C19,C21,C22,C23,C24 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C1,C3,C6,C8,C9,C12 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | MURATA |
| 3 | 3 | C2,C4,C11 | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | MURATA |
| 4 | 2 | C5,C15 | 47pF | GRM39COG470J050 | MURATA |
| 5 | 2 | C10,C7 | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | MURATA |
| 6 | 1 | C13 | 100pF | GRM39X7R101J050 | MURATA |
| 7 | 1 | C14 | 3pF | GRM40C0G030B50V | MURATA |
| 8 | 2 | C20,C25 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | MURATA |
| 9 | 1 | JP1 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 10 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-402 | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 11 | 4 | J1, J2, J3, J4 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER |
| 12 | 2 | L3,L1 | DNP | L | TOKO |
| 13 | 2 | L4,L2 | 4.7nH | LL1608-F4N7K | ТОКО |
| 14 | 1 | L5 | 15nH | LL2012FH15NJ | TOKO |
| 15 | 1 | L6 | DNP | DNP | ТОКО |
| 16 | 2 | Q1,Q2 | BFR520 | BFR520 | PHILIPS |
| 17 | 2 | R1,R3 | 2К | ERJ3GSYJ202 | PANASONIC |
| 18 | 1 | R2 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | PANASONIC |
| 19 | 2 | R4,R12 | 221 | ERJ3EKF2210 | PANASONIC |
| 20 | 6 | R5,R6,R8,R13,R14,R16 | 33.2K | ERJ3EKF3322 | PANASONIC |
| 21 | 2 | R9,R17 | DNP | ERJ3EKF1001 | PANASONIC |
| 22 | 2 | R10,R18 | 249 | ERJ3EKF2490 | PANASONIC |
| 23 | 2 | R11,R19 | 10 | ERJ3GSYJ100 | PANASONIC |
| 24 | 1 | U1 | D2D_V4 | D2D_V4 | PARKER VISION |
| 25 | 1 | U2 | 1X603 | 1X603 | ANAREN |
| 26 | 1 | U3 | AD8032AR | AD8032AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 27 | 1 | | BOARD | STB500.641.001 V03.00 | |

.

Page 813 of 1284

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.54

Réplacement Sheet
Sheet 81 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

~ -

FIG.55C FIG.55B FIG.55A

IG.55



Ex. 1003



Page 816 of 1284



Page 817 of 1284

| ITEM | QTY | REFERENCE | PART | DESCRIPTION | PART NUMBER | MANUFACT. |] |
|------|-----|----------------------|-----------------|--|-------------------|-----------|---|
| | | | | | | |] |
| 1 | 1 | CR1 | BBY51-E6327 | DIODE, VARACTOR | BBY51-E6327 | SIEMENS | |
| 2 | 6 | C1,C3,C5,C7,C9,C10 | 100pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 100pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG101K050 | MURATA | |
| 3 | 2 | C29,C2 | 0.1uF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, .1uF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R104K016AD | MURATA | |
| 4 | 3 | C4,C8,C17 | .01uF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, .01 uF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R103K050 | MURATA | |
| 5 | 1 | C6 | 220pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 220pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG221J025 | MURATA | |
| 6 | 1 | C11 | 3.3pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 3.3pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG3R3B100V | MURATA |], · |
| 7 | 1 | C12 | 6.8pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 6.8pF, +/25pF, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG6R8C100V | MURATA | 고크리아 |
| 8 | 4 | C13,C35,C36,C37 | 1000pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 1000pF, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R102K016 | MURATA | ppl. h kt No el. No pr: W |
| 9 | 1 | C14 | 1500pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 1500Pf, 10%, X7R, 0603 | GRM39X7R152K016 | MURATA | No. 09 5. 174 5.: 20 5.: 20 5.: 20 7. irrele Iniver Iniver |
| 10 | 1 | C15 | 12pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 12pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | GRM39COG120J050 | MURATA | 9/632 orrell 2-371 2-371 Sal Fi Sal Fi Sal Fi |
| 11 | 1 | C16 | 4700pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 4700pF, 10%, 0603 | GRM39X7R472K016 | MURATA | ,856; 00003 s et a -2600 -2000 -200 |
| 12 | 2 | C20,C18 | 22pF | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, 22pF, 10%, COG, 0603 | GRM36COG220K050 | MURATA | Filed ; Gro 1. 1. ncy 1 ncy 1 Phase |
| 13 | 4 | C22,C32,C33,C34 | DNP | CAPACITOR, CERAMIC, , , , 0603 | | MURATA | l: Aug up U letwo Iransl Emb |
| 14 | 3 | C23,C24,C27 | 4.7uF | CAPACITOR, TANTALUM, 4.7uF, 10%, 3216 | T491A475K006AS | KEMET | g 4, 2 nit: 2 nit: 2 odim |
| 15 | 3 | R16,C31,R17 | 0 OHM | RESISTOR, ZERO OHM, 0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC | 634 634 Tech Tech |
| 16 | 1 | JP1 | FTSH-110-02-F-D | HEADER, DUAL ROW 10X2, .050X.050 | FTSH-110-02-F-D | SAMTEC | J) Usi Inolog |
| 17 | 1 | JP2 | FTSH-105-02-F-D | HEADER, DUAL ROW 5X2, .050X.050 | FTSH-105-02-F-D | SAMTEC | ing gy |
| 18 | 1 | JP3 | TSW10408T-S | HEADER, SINGLE ROW 4 PIN, .100" | TSW-104-08-T-S | BERG |] |
| 19 | 2 | J5, J6 | 82MMCX | RF CONNECTOR | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER |] . |
| 20 | 1 | L1 | 18nH | INDUCTOR, 18nH, 10%, 0805 | 0805CS-180XJBC | COILCRAFT | |
| 21 | 1 | L3 | O OHM | ZERO OHM JUMPER | RM73ZIJT | KOA |] |
| 22 | 6 | L4,L6,L9,L10,L11,L12 | BLM11A121S | FERRITE BEAD, 0603 | BLM11A121S | MURATA |] |
| 23 | 1 | L14 | 82nH | INDUCTOR, 82nH, 10%, 0805 | LL2012-F82NK | TOKO |] |
| 24 | 1 | Q1 | BFR520 | TRANSISTOR, NPN | BFR520 | PHILIPS | |
| 25 | 5 | R1,R2,R3,R11,R30 | 1K | RESISTOR, 1K, 5%, 0603 | ERF3GSYJ102 | PANASONIC | |
| 26 | 1 | R4 | 10 | RESISTOR, 10 OHM, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ1R0 | PANASONIC |]. |

FIG.56A

Sheet

| 27 | 1 | R8 | 2K | RESISTOR, 2K, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ202 | PANASONIC |
|----|---|---------|-----------------------|--|----------------------|-----------|
| 28 | 1 | R9 | 75 | RESISTOR, 75 OHM, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ750 | PANASONIC |
| 29 | 1 | R10 | 3300 | RESISTOR, 3.3K,5%,0603 | ERJ3GSYJ332 | PANASONIC |
| 30 | 1 | R12 | 13K | RESISTOR, 13K,5%,0603 | ERJ3GSYJ133 | PANASONIC |
| 31 | 1 | R13 | 1.5K | RESISTOR, 1.5K,5%,0603 | ERJ3GSYJ152 | PANASONIC |
| 32 | 1 | R14 | 220 | RESISTOR, 220 OHM, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ221 | PANASONIC |
| 33 | 1 | R15 | DNP | RESISTOR, ZERO OHM,0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC |
| 34 | 2 | R18,R19 | DNP | RESISTOR, 91 OHM, 5%, 0603 | ERJ3GSYJ910 | PANASONIC |
| 35 | 1 | R36 | TBD | RESISTOR, ZERO OHM,0603 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC |
| 36 | 1 | R37 | DNP | RESISTOR,,,0603 | | PANASONIC |
| 37 | 1 | TP1 | TEST POINT | ч. — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — | 7 | |
| 38 | 1 | U1 | PE3282A | IC, SYNTHESIZER | PE3282A | PEREGRINE |
| 39 | 1 | U2 | CXO-3M-10N-40MHz | XTAL OSC,40MHz | CXO-3M-10N-40MHZ A/I | STATEK |
| 40 | 1 | U4 | TK11233AMTL | VOLTAGE REGULATOR, 3.5V | TK11235BM | ТОКО |
| 41 | 1 | U5 | 74125 | IC, BUFFER | MC74LCX125DT | MOTOROLA |
| 42 | 1 | U6 | UPC1678GV | IC,RF AMPLIFIER | UPC1678GV | NEC |
| 43 | 1 | | STB500.641.008 V03.00 | BOARD | | |

FIG.56B

Page 819 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 ,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 0003; Group Unit: 2634

rk (WLAN) Using lation Technology odiments and Circuit Replacement Sheet Sheet 87 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 821 of 1284





FIG.57C

Page 823 of 1284

FROM FIG.57B



Page 824 of 1284



7

Page 825 of 1284



FIG.59

Replacement Sheet Sheet 94 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.60





FIG.60A
New Sheet Sheet 96 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.60B

New Sheet Sheet 97 of 349

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.60C



FIG.60D

Page 831 of 1284

| ITEM | QTY | REFERENCE | PART | PART NUMBER | MANUFACTURER |
|------|-----|---------------------------|---------------|-----------------|--------------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 | 21 | C3,C6,C8,C10,C14,C38,C44, | 0.1uF | GRM39X7R104K016 | MURATA |
| | | C46,C51,C71,C72,C77,C78, | | · | |
| | | C79,C84,C85,C86,C93,C95, | | | |
| | | C96,C98 | | | |
| 2 | 6 | C5,C7,C15,C43,C52,C75 | 22pF | GRM39COG220J050 | MURATA |
| 3 | 5 | C9,C16,C45,C53,C89 | 1uF | GRM40Y5V105Z016 | MURATA |
| 4 | 8 | C11,C23,C25,C47,C61,C63 | 1000pF | GRM39X7R102K050 | MURATA |
| | | C80,C87 | | | |
| 5 | 2 | C58,C21 | 1pF | GRM39COG010B50V | MURATA |
| 6 | 2 | C82,C33 | 4.7uF | T491A475K006AS | KEMET |
| 7 | 2 | C59,C35 | 0 ohm | GRM39COGxxxx50V | MURATA |
| 8 | 1 | C73 | 470pF | GRM39COG471J050 | MURATA |
| 9 | 1 | C83 | 1uF | T491A105M016AS | KEMET |
| 10 | 3 | C90,C91,C92 | 100pF | ECU-V1H101JCV | |
| 11 | 2 | C94,C97 | 0.01uF | GRM39X7R103K016 | MURATA |
| 12 | 1 | FL1 | MDR642E | MDR642E | SOSHIN |
| 13 | 1 | JP1 | Shunt | 69190-402 | BERG |
| 14 | 1 | JP2 | 69190-403 | 69190-403 | BERG |
| 15 | 4 | J7, J8, J9, J10 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER |
| 16 | 1 | L10 | 22nH | LL1608-F22NK | COILCRAFT |
| 17 | 1 | L12 | BLM11A121S | BLM11A121S | MURATA |
| 18 | 1 | L13 | 330nH | LL2012-FR33K | |
| 19 | 10 | R5,R6,R12,R13,R32,R33, | 10K | ERJ3EKF1002 | PANASONIC |
| | | R39, R40, R95, R100 | | | |
| 20 | 2 | R34,R7 | 6.04K | ERJ3EKF6041 | PANASONIC |
| 21 | 4 | R8,R10,R35,R37 | 1K | 3224W-1-102 | BOUMS |
| 22 | 4 | R9, R36, R90, R103 | 2K | ERJ3EKF2001 | PANASONIC |
| 23 | 2 | R38,R11 | 1.5K | ERJ3EKF1501 | PANASONIC |
| 24 | 3 | R56, R94, R99 | 0 ohm | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC |

ł

ČĽ.

Page 832 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.61A

| 0.5 | | | | 50 170011540 | DANKAGANIZA |
|-----|----|-------------------------------|--------------|--------------|----------------|
| 25 | 1 | R59 | 51 | ERJ3GSYJ510 | PANASONIC |
| 26 | 7 | R60,R61,R62,R84,R85,R86, | 0 | ERJ3GSY0R00 | PANASONIC |
| | | R87 | | | |
| 27 | 6 | R63,R64,R66,R69,R70,R72 | 1K | ERJ3EKF1001 | PANASONIC |
| 28 | 2 | R71,R65 | 1.1K | ERJ3EKF1101 | PANASONIC |
| 29 | 2 | R80, R79 | RESISTOR | | |
| 30 | 3 | R81,R82,R83 | R | | |
| 31 | 4 | R88, R91, R96, R101 | 1.33K | ERJ3EKF1331 | PANASONIC |
| 32 | 2 | R102, R89 | 4.02K | ERJ3EKF4021 | PANASONIC |
| 33 | 2 | R92,R97 | 499 | ERJ3EKF4990 | PANASONIC |
| 34 | 19 | TP1, TP2, TP3, TP4, TP5, TP6, | TP-105-01-00 | | |
| | | TP8, TP9, TP11, TP12, TP13, | | | |
| | | TP14, TP15, TP16, TP18, TP19, | | | |
| | | TP20, TP21, TP22 | | | |
| 35 | 3 | U1,U6,U19 | AD8052AR | AD8052AR | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 36 | 2 | U7,U2 | D2D_V11 | D2D_V11 | PARKER VISION |
| 37 | 1 | U11 | MAAM22010 | MAAM22010 | MACOM |
| 38 | 1 | U12 | 1X603 | 1X603 | ANAREN |
| 39 | 1 | U14 | AD1582 | AD1582 | ANALOG DEVICES |
| 40 | 1 | U15 | UPG1678 | UPG1678GV | NEC |
| 41 | 1 | U16 | ADP-2-10-75 | ADP-2-10-75 | MINI-CIRCUITS |
| 42 | 1 | | BOARD | 8500.641.021 | V05.10 |

.

FIG.61B

Page 833 of 1284

Replacement Sheet
 Sheet 101 of 349
 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
 Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

| FIG.62A | FIG.62B |
|---------|---------|
| FIG.62C | FIG.62D |
| FIG.62E | FIG.62F |
| FIG.62G | FIG.62H |
| FIG.621 | |

FIG. 62

Page 834 of 1284

.



Page 835 of 1284









56; Filed: 003; Grou

: Aug 4, 2000 up Unit: 2634

ork (WLAN) Using slation Technology bodiments and Circuit

Page 836 of 1284



Ex. 1003



FIG.62D



Page 839 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 , 2000 : 2634

(WLAN) Using

New Sheet
 Sheet 107 of 349
 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
 Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

z



New Sneet Sheet 108 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





FIG.62H

"New Sheet - - -Sheet 110 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.621

| ITEM QTY REFERENCE | PART | DESCRIPTION | PART NUMBER | VENDOR | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------|-------------------------------|--------------------|--------------|----------|
| | | | | | |
| 1 4 C1,C6,C7,C10 | 1uF | Cap, 1uF, +80-20%,0805 | GRM40Y5V105Z016AD | MURATA | |
| 2 6 C2,C3,C4,C8,C11,C12 | 100pF | Cap, 100pF, 5%, COG, 0603 | ECU-V1H101JCV | PANASONIC | |
| 3 2 C5,C9 | .1uF | Cap, .1uF, +80-20%, Y5V, 0603 | | MURATA | |
| 4 3 C13,C14,C19 | 22uF | Cap, Tant, 22uF, 20%, 20V | T491D226M020AS | KEMET | |
| 5 4 C15,C16,C17,C18 | 4.7uF | Cap, Tant, 4.7uF, 20%, 20V | T491C475M020AS | KEMET | |
| 6 2 JP2, JP6 | HEADER 7X2 | Receptacle, 7x2pin, .050 | SFMC-107-L1-S-D | SAMTEK | |
| 7 9 JP4, J4, J5, J6, J7, JP9, J9, | CON3 | Header, 3pin, .100'' | 69190-403 | BERG | |
| J10, JP11 | C I I v Ya | | | | |
| 8 1 JP7 | HEADER 10X2 | Receptacle, 10X2pin, .050 | SFMC-110-L1-S-D | SAMTEK | |
| 9 1 JP8 | HEADER 5X2 | Receptacle, 5X2pin, .050 | SFMC-105-L1-S-D | SAMTEK | |
| 10 1 J2 | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | Header, ribbon, 10X2pin, 2mm | EHT-1-10-01-S-D | SAMTEK | |
| 11 3 J8, J11, J12 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Connector,RF | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER | |
| 12 2 L3,L1 | Ferrite Bead | Ferrite Bead, 0805 | BLM21A121S | MURATA | |
| 13 2 L4,L2 | 330nH | Ind, 330nH, 10%, 0805 | LL2012-FR33K | TOKO | |
| 14 1 R1 | DNP | Res, 0603 | | PANASONIC | |
| 15 2 R9,R2 | 91 | Res, 91 Ohn, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ910 | PANASONIC | |
| 16 2 R7,R3 | 240 | Res, 240 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ241 | PANASONIC | |
| 17 4 R4,R5,R10,R11 | 82 | Res, 82 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ820 | PANASONIC | |
| 18 2 R8,R6 | 5K | Var Res, 5K, 10% | 3296W001502 | BOUMS | |
| 19 10 R12, R13, R14, R15, R16, | 180 | Res, 180 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ181 | PANASONIC | |
| R17, R18, R19, R20, R21 | | | ···· , | | |
| 20 10 R22, R23, R24, R25, R26, | 390 | Res, 390 Ohm, 5%, 0603 | ERJ-3GSYJ391 | PANASONIC | |
| R27, R28, R29, R30, R31 | | | | | ` |
| 21 2 U5,U1 | UPG1678 | IC, RF Buffer | UPG1678GV | NEC | |
| 22 2 U4,U2 | LM317 | IC, Voltage Regulator | LM317T | NATIONAL | |
| 23 1 U3 | ADP-2-10-75 | RF Splitter | ADP-2-10-75 | MINICIRCUITS | |
| 24 1 U6 | DS3862 | IC, Buffer | DS3862WM | NATIONAL | FIG 67 |
| 25 1 | | BOARD | ST8500.641.023V0L0 |)1 | |

56; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 003; Group Unit: 2634 vea vea Network (WLAN) Using ncy Translation Technology hase Embodiments and Circuit

Page 844 of 1284

Keplacement Sheet Sheet 112 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 846 of 1284



Page 847 of 1284



Page 848 of 1284

Reptacement Sneet
Sheet 116 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





<u>4212</u>

Page 850 of 1284

Trew Sneet

Sheet 118 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al.

Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.65B

Page 851 of 1284



FIG.65C

INCW SHEEL -

;

Sheet 120 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.65D

New Sheet Sheet 121 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.65E

Page 854 of 1284

| ITEM | QTY | REFERENCE | PART | MANUFACT. | PART DESCRIPTION | PART NUMBER | |
|------|-----|------------------------------|---------------|-----------|------------------------------------|-----------------|---------------------------------|
| | | | | | | | |
| 1 | 24 | C1,C2,C3,C5,C6,C17,C18, | 0.1uF | MURATA | .1uF,0603,X7R,20%,16V | GRM39X7R104M016 | |
| | | C19,C20,C28,C35,C36,C37, | | | | | |
| | | C38,C40,C41,C44,C48,C55, | | | | | |
| | | C56,C57,C59,C60,C62 | | | | | |
| 2 | 1 | C4 | 330pF | MURATA | 330pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM39C0G331K050 | |
| 3 | 2 | C10,C7 | 22pF | MURATA | 22pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM30C0G220K050 | |
| 4 | 4 | C8,C9,C23,C24 | 470pF | MURATA | 470pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM39C0G471K050 | Tel. |
| 5 | 6 | C11, C13, C25, C26, C27, C46 | 10pF | MURATA | 10pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM39COG100K050 | No.: Uni |
| 6 | 1 | C12 | 8pF | MURATA | 8pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM39C0G080K050 | 202- eless versa uding |
| 7 | 8 | C15,C16,C21,C22,C50,C54 | 100pF | MURATA | 100pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM39COG101K050 | 371-2 Loca I Free Mul |
| | | C58,C61 | | | | | 1 Are: |
| 8 | 3 | C39,C43,C47 | 4.7uF | PANASONIC | 4.7uF TANTALUM, 16V | ECS-T1CY475R | a Net y Tra ase Ei |
| 9 | 1 | C52 | 33pF | MURATA | 330pF,0603,C0G,10%,50 | GRM3COG330K050 | work nslati mbod |
| 10 | 2 | FL1,FL2 | MDR642E | SOSHIN | 2.4–2.5GHz BPF | MDR642E | (WL on Te imen |
| 11 | 1 | JP1 | HEADER 7X2 | SAMTEC | DUAL ROW, 7 PINS PER ROW | FTSH-107-01-F-D | AN) (schno |
| 12 | 3 | J1, J2, J3 | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | SUHNER | RF CONNECTOR | 82MMCX-50-0-1 | Jsing logy l Circ |
| 13 | 6 | J4, J5, J6, J7, J9, J10 | CON3 | BERG | 3 PIN HEADER W RETENTIVE LEG | 69190–403H | E. |
| 14 | 2 | L10,L1 | BLM21A601R | MURATA | 600 OHMS@100MHz,500mA FERRITE BEAD | BLM21A601R | |
| 15 | 4 | L2,L3,L5,L6 | 22nH | COILCRAFT | 22nH,0805CS (2012),5% | 0805CS-220X-BC | |
| 16 | 9 | L7,L8,L9,L11,L12,L13,L14, | BLM11A121S | MURATA | RF BEAD | BLM11A121S | |
| | | L15,L16 | | | | | |
| 17 | 4 | Q1,Q2,Q3,Q4 | NDS336P | NATIONAL | P-CHANNEL FET | NDS336P | |
| 18 | 12 | R1,R2,R5,R6,R7,R9,R11, | R | PANASONIC | | | |
| | | R13,R16,R17,R18,R19 | | | <u>.</u> | | |
| 19 | 2 | R3,R4 | 100 | PANASONIC | 0603,100,5%,1/16W | ERJ-3GSY-J-101 | |
| 20 | 5 | R10,R12,R15,R20,R21 | 4.7K | PANASONIC | 0603,4.7K,5%,1/16W | ERJ-3GSY-J-472 | |

١

FIG.66A

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.

cernent Sheet 122 of 349 No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Io. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Ions: Sorrells et al. Ions: 202-371-2600 Wireless Local Area Network (WLA) Wireless Local Area Network (WLA)

| 21 | 1 | R14 | 3.6K | PANASONIC | 0603,3.6K,5%,1/16W | ERJ-3GSY-J-362 | |
|----|---|---------------------|----------------|---------------|-------------------------------|-------------------|---|
| 22 | 1 | T1 | 80 OHM,L=100 M | IL,₩=20 MIL | 80 OHM,L=100 MIL,W=20 MIL | | |
| 23 | 1 | T2 | 50 OHM,L=100 M | IL,W=54 MIL | 50 OHM,L=100 MIL,W=54 MIL | | lew S ppl. 7 kt Nc st. No st. No st. No |
| 24 | 1 | T3 | 102 OHM,L=220 | MIL,W=10 MIL | 102 OHM,L=220 MIL,W=10 MIL | | heët 123 o: 123 o: 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 0, 174 |
| 25 | 1 | T4 · | 67 OHM,L=200 M | IL,₩=30.7 MIL | 67 OHM,L=200 MIL,W=30.7 MIL | | f 349 9/632 4.063 0rrell 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 2-371 |
| 26 | 1 | T5 | 100 OHM, L=200 | MIL,W=10.7MIL | 100 OHM,L=200 MIL,W=10.7 MIL | | 300003 300003 5 et a -260 -260 -260 -260 -260 -260 -260 -260 |
| 27 | 4 | U2, U3, U6, U7 | MAAM22010 | MACOM | 2.4-2.5 GHz LNA | MAAM22010 | Fileo Gro L. hase I |
| 28 | 1 | U4 | UPG152TA | NEC | RF SWITCH | UPG152TA | 1: Au oup U fansla |
| 29 | 5 | U11,U12,U16,U18,U19 | NC7S04M5 | NATIONAL | INVERTER | NC7S04M5 | g 4, 2 nit: 2 rk (W |
| 30 | 1 | U14 | TKN11230B | TOKO | VOLTAGE REGULATOR | TK11230B | 000 634 Techi Techi |
| 31 | 1 | U17 | RF2128P | RFMD | MEDIUM POWER LINEAR AMPLIFIER | RF2128P | |
| 32 | 1 | | · | | BOARD | B500.641.024 VOL. | rcuit |

FIG.66B

Ex. 1003

TCL & Hisense

1. A.

Replacement Sheet Sheet 124 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.67A



FIG.67B

Replacement Sheet Sheet 126 of 349

.

Sheet 126 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 859 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 127 of 349 Sheet 127 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.68B

Replacement Sheet Sheet 128 of 349

- Sheet 128 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 862 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 130 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.70A

Replacement Sheet Sheet 131 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit




FIG.70B

Replacement Sheet Sheet 133 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

LOCAL OSCILLATOR SIGNAL 7015

HALF FREQUENCY LO SIGNAL 7017

PHASE SHIFTED LO SIGNAL 7019

HALF FREQUENCY PHASE SHIFTED LO SIGNAL 7021

I CONTROL SIGNAL 7090

INVERTED I CONTROL SIGNAL 7092

Q CONTROL SIGNAL 7094

INVERTED Q CONTROL SIGNAL 7096

COMBINED CONTROL SIGNAL 7045



FIG.70C

Page 866 of 1284



(A) IQDEMOD PULSE RELATIONSHIPS TO INPUT RF CARRIER

Page 867 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



Page 868 of 1284



Page 869 of 1284



Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

- Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 870 of 1284



Page 871 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

eplacement Sheet pet 138 of 349 spl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 pt. No. 09/632,856; Group Unit: 2634 ventors: Sorrells et al. I. No.: 202-371-2600 r: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Universal Frequency Translation Technology



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 6; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 03; Group Unit: 2634

Replacement Sheet Sheet 140 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using

Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Replacement Sheet Sheet 141 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 142 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



New Sheet Sheet 143 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



7000





Page 877 of 1284

÷

Replacement Sheet
Sheet 145 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 878 of 1284



Page 879 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Page 881 of 1284



SQUARE WAVE FREQUENCY = 200Mhz



Page 883 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 151 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

ì ł



Page 884 of 1284



Page 885 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Page 887 of 1284



Page 888 of 1284



Page 889 of 1284



Page 890 of 1284



Replacement Sheet Sheet 159 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





AMPLITUDE

Page 892 of 1284

7914



Page 893 of 1284



Page 894 of 1284



Ex. 1003

Page 895 of 1284



Page 896 of 1284



Page 897 of 1284





Page 899 of 1284




FIG.87



FIG.88

Replacement Sheet Sheet 170 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



8908 FIG.89C FIG.89B

Page 903 of 1284

Replacement Sneet Sheet 171 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit







Page 905 of 1284

.

- Replacement Sheet Sheet 173 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

| FIG.90B-2 | FIG.90B-4 |
|-----------|-----------|
| FIG.90B-1 | FIG.90B3 |

FIG.90B





Page 908 of 1284



FIG.90B-3

FROM FIG.90B-2



Keptacement Sheet Sheet 178 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

FIG.90C-2 FIC.90C-4 FIG.90C-1 FIG.90C-3

FIG.90C

New Sneet Sheet 179 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 Ever Wireles Local Area Network (WLAN)

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Ð

TP19



<u>600</u> $\overline{\langle}$ C48 0.1uF 내~ 5 TO FIG.90C-3 R37 3 \$<u>5</u> R71 1.1K TP-105-01-00

FIG.90C-1

Page 912 of 1284

N_BULK



Page 913 of 1284

.



FIG.90C-3



Page 915 of 1284



Page 916 of 1284



keplacement Sheet
heet 184 of 349
hheet 184 of 349
heet 184 of 349
heet 184 of 30003; Group Unit: 2634
nventors: Sorrells et al.
rel. No.: 202-371-2600
ror: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using
Or: Wireless I Frequency Translation Technology
Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

,

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 917 of 1284



Page 918 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 186 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit









Replacement Sheet Sheet 189 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.95B

Replacement Sheet Sheet 190 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.95C



ient Sheet



FIG.97A



FIG.97B

Page 926 of 1284

 New Sheet
 Sheet 194 of 349
 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
 Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



New Sheet Sheet 195 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al.

Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 196 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 197 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.99

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 930 of 1284

0



Page 931 of 1284



Replacement Sheet Sheet 200 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 934 of 1284

.



FIG.104

Page 935 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 203 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

- For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 936 of 1284




FIG.105A



Page 938 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 New Sheet Sheet 205 c

Filed: Aug 4, 2000 ; Group Unit: 2634

Network (WLAN) Using 7 Translation Technology 8e Embodiments and Circuit





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Il Area Network (WLAN) Using quency Translation Technology Iti-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

66; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 003; Group Unit: 2634

Page 939 of 1284

.

•

New Sheet Sheet 207 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Fel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.105D



New Sheet Sheet 209 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.105E-2



Page 943 of 1284





Page 944 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

.



heet 212 of 349 heet 212 of 349 kt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 avenors: Sorrells et al. 'el. No.: 202-371-2600 or: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Universal Frequency Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.1051

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

work (WLAN) Using nslation Technology mbodiments and Circuit ug 4, 2000 Unit: 2634 New Sheet

Sheet 214 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt:No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.105J

1



FIG:105K

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 : Aug 4, 2000 up Unit: 2634

ork (WLAN) Using Islation Technology abodiments and Circuit



FIG.105L

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 New Sheet

rea Network (WLAN) Using cy Translation Technology hase Embodiments and Circuit

Aug 4, 2000 9 Unit: 2634



FIG.105M

Page 950 of 1284



FIG.105N



FIG.1050

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Aug.4, 2000 Unit: 2634



Page 953 of 1284



FIG.105Q

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

New Sneet
Sheet 221 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using
Universal Frequency Translation Technology
Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

.



New Sheet 7 Sheet 222 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No. 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.105S

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 5; Filed: Aug 4, 2000)3; Group Unit: 2634

`...



FIG.105T

Page 957 of 1284



Page 958 of 1284





TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 959 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 227 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 .



FIG.106B



FIG.106C





FIG.106E



Page 965 of 1284



Page 966 of 1284



Page 967 of 1284



Page 968 of 1284

New Sheet -Sheet 236 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Page 969 of 1284

M25 ij

 \sim



FIG.108

Page 970 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

TCL &

Replacement Sheet Sheet 238 of 349

Sheet 238 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

.



Page 971 of 1284

New Sneet Sheet 239 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 972 of 1284

Ex. 1003


FIG. 109C



FIG.109D

Page 974 of 1284



Page 975 of 1284







FIG.110C

Page 977 of 1284



Page 978 of 1284



Page 979 of 1284



Page 980 of 1284

New Sheet Sheet 248 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





FIG.112C







Page 985 of 1284

New Sheet Sheet 253 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 986 of 1284



Page 987 of 1284







FIG.114

Page 990 of 1284





Page 992 of 1284

Ex. 1003



Page 993 of 1284





FIG.115E

Page 995 of 1284



FIG.115F

Replacement Sheet Sheet 264 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



FIG.116



Replacement Sheet Sheet 266 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

00



Page 999 of 1284

New Sheet Sheet 267 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1000 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.118B



FIG.118C



FIG.118D



Page 1003 of 1284





pent Sheet 2 of 349 2,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 530003; Group Unit: 2634 ea Network (WLAN) Using 1cy Translation Technology hase Embodiments and Circuit

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1005 of 1284



Replacement Sheet Sheet 273 of 349

...

Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

• ;

- Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





--



Page 1007 of 1284




Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003





Ex. 1003



FIG.124

Page 1015 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003

New Sheet Sheet 285 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

- For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using
 - Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1018 of 1284



Page 1019 of 1284



Page 1020 of 1284

New Sheet' Sheet 288 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1021 of 1284



FIG.125G

New Sheet
Sheet 290 of 349
Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000
Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634
Inventors: Sorrells et al.
Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Page 1023 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003

Page 1025 of 1284

- Newt Sheet Sheet 293 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using
 - Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1026 of 1284

ī.





Page 1028 of 1284



Page 1029 of 1284



FIG.126G

.

New Sheet Sheet 298 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

÷.,

Page 1031 of 1284



Page 1032 of 1284

ſ

New Sneet Sheet 300 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1033 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

FIG.127B



FIG. 127C



FIG.127D

Page 1035 of 1284



Page 1036 of 1284



Page 1037 of 1284



Ex. 1003

Replacement Sheet Sheet 306 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





FIG.132

Page 1040 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 308 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1041 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 309 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 310 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 311 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

1

<u>'</u> '


Replacement Sheet Sheet 312 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit .



Replacement Sheet Sheet 313 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 314 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 315 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 316 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 317 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



,

Replacement Sheet Sheet 318 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1051 of 1284



FIG.144

Page 1052 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 320 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



٠,

Replacement Sheet Sheet 321 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634

- Inventors: Sorrells et al.
 Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Replacement Sheet Sheet 322 of 349

Sheet 322 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





Replacement Sheet Sheet 323 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



۰.



FIG.149

Page 1057 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 She

Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Group Unit: 2634



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



Page 1060 of 1284





Page 1062 of 1284

New Sneet Sheet 330 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1063 of 1284

Ex. 1003



FIG.150G

New Sheet Sheet 332 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit ____

Page 1065 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 333 of 349

- Sheet 333 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit









Page 1067 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 335 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600







Page 1069 of 1284

Replacement Sheet Sheet 337 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 Eng. Winders Local Amp. Network OWI A

ì

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

• ••



FIG.155



Page 1071 of 1284



Ex. 1003

Replacement Sheet Sheet 340 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600

- For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1073 of 1284



Page 1074 of 1284

.



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



Ex. 1003



TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1078 of 1284



Ex. 1003



Page 1080 of 1284
New Sheet Sheet 348 of 349 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: Aug 4, 2000 Dkt No. 1744.0630003; Group Unit: 2634 Inventors: Sorrells et al. Tel. No.: 202-371-2600 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit





M25

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003



- Tel. No.: 202-371-2600
- For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using ,
- Universal Frequency Translation Technology
- Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit



Page 1082 of 1284

| Complete and send t | his form, together w | PART B | - FEE(S) T | TRANSMITTAL | FEE | Image/ |
|---|--|---|---|---|---|--|
| | | • TF | T | Commissioner f P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Vir | or Patents ginia 22313-1450 | 4 |
| INSTRUCTIONS: This for | rm should be used for tran | smitting the ISSU | or <u>Fa</u> E FEE and PL | <u>IX</u> (703) 746-4000 JBLICATION FEE (if req | uired). Blocks 1 through 5 sl | hould be completed where |
| appropriate. All further cor indicated unless corrected i maintenance fee notification | respondence including the l below or directed otherwise | in Block 1, by (a) | lers and notific specifying a r | cation of maintenance fees new correspondence address | will be mailed to the current s; and/or (b) indicating a sepa | correspondence address as arate "FEE ADDRESS" for |
| CURRENT CORRESPONDENC | E ADDRESS (Note: Use Block 1 for | any change of address) | | Note: A certificate o Fee(s) Transmittal. T papers. Each additior | f mailing can only be used for his certificate cannot be used for hal paper, such as an assignment | or domestic mailings of the for any other accompanying ent or formal drawing, must |
| 7: Sterne Kessler G | 590 09/10/2004 Oldstein & Fox PII | 6 | SIPE | have its own certifica | ertificate of Mailing or Transmission. | mission |
| Suite 600 1100 Ne Washington, DC 2 | w York Avenue N W 0005-3934 | | 1 0 2004 | I hereby certify that i States Postal Service addressed to the Ma transmitted to the US | this Fee(s) Transmittal is bein, with sufficient postage for fir ail Stop ISSUE FEE address PTO (703) 746-4000, on the c | g deposited with the United st class mail in an envelope above, or being facsimile late indicated below. |
| 12/13/2004 EAREGAY2 000 | 000158 09632856 | E | A. A. | | | (Depositor's name) |
| 01 FC:1501 | 1400.00 OP | 8 17 | ADEMARKO | | | (Signature) |
| 02 FC:8001 | 3.00 OP | | | | | (Date) |
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | 1 | FIRST NAMED I | NVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | A NETWORK (| David F. S | OTTELLS | I /44.0630003 | 2377 CHNOLOGY INCLUDING |
| MULTI-PHASE EMBODI | MENTS AND CIRCUIT IM | PLEMENTATION | S | | | |
| APPLN. TYPE | SMALL ENTITY | ISSUE FI | E | PUBLICATION FEE | TOTAL FEE(S) DUE | DATE DUE |
| nonprovisional | NO | \$1330 | , | \$0 | \$1330 | 12/10/2004 |
| EXAN | INER | ART UN | Т | CLASS-SUBCLASS |] | |
| KIM, I | KEVIN | 2634 | | 375-222000 | | <u>,</u> |
| Change of correspondenc CFR 1.363). Change of correspond Address form PTO/SB/1 "Fee Address" indicat PTO/SB/47; Rev 03-02 of Number is required | e address or indication of "Fo dence address (or Change of 22) attached. tion (or "Fee Address" Indica or more recent) attached. Use | ee Address" (37 Correspondence ation form e of a Customer | For printin (1) the name or agents OF (2) the name registered at 2 registered listed, no name | ng on the patent front page, es of up to 3 registered pate A, alternatively, e of a single firm (having as torney or agent) and the nan patent attorneys or agents. I me will be printed. | list Sterne, ent attorneys IGoldste a member a 2 mes of up to if no name is 3 | , Kessler, <u>pin & Fox P.L.L</u> .C. |
| 3. ASSIGNEE NAME AND | RESIDENCE DATA TO B | E PRINTED ON T | HE PATENT (| print or type) | • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | · |
| PLEASE NOTE: Unless recordation as set forth in | an assignee is identified be a 37 CFR 3.11. Completion | elow, no assignee of this form is NOT | data will appea a substitute fo | r on the patent. If an assig r filing an assignment. | gnee is identified below, the d | locument has been filed for |
| (A) NAME OF ASSIGN | EE | (B |) RESIDENCE | : (CITY and STATE OR CO | JUNTRY) | |
| Parkervisio | on, Inc. | | Jacksonv. | life, riolida | | |
| Please check the appropriate | e assignee category or catego | ries (will not be pri | nted on the pat | ent): 🖵 Individual 🖾 🤇 | Corporation or other private gr | oup entity Government |
| 4a. The following fee(s) are | enclosed: | 4b | . Payment of Fe | e(s): | enclosed | |
| Publication Fee (No s | small entity discount permitte | ed) | Payment by | y credit card. Form PTO-203 | 38 is attached. | ncies in |
| Advance Order - # o | f Copies I | | The Direct Deposit Accou | or is hereby authorized by int Number <u>19-0036</u> | charge the required fee(s), or (enclose an extra c | credit any overpayment, to copy of this form). |
| 5. Change in Entity Status | (from status indicated above MALL ENTITY status. See | e) 37 CFR 1.27. | b. Applicar | nt is no longer claiming SMA | ALL ENTITY status. See 37 C | EFR 1.27(g)(2). |
| The Director of the USPTO NOTE: The Issue Fee and P interest as shown by the rec | is requested to apply the lss ublication Fee (if required) ords of the United States Pate | te Fee and Publicat will not be accepted ent and Trademark | ion Fee (if any) from anyone o Office. |) or to re-apply any previous other than the applicant; a re | sly paid issue fee to the applica gistered attorney or agent; or t | ation identified above. he assignee or other party in |
| Authorized Signature | JA He | ver | | Date | 12/10/04 | |
| Typed or printed name _ | Jeffrey T. H | elvey | | Registratio | on No. <u>44,757</u> | |
| This collection of informati an application. Confidential submitting the completed a this form and/or suggestion Box 1450, Alexandria, Virg Alexandria, Virginia 22313 | on is required by 37 CFR 1.3 ity is governed by 35 U.S.C. pplication form to the USPT s for reducing this burden, sl inia 22313-1450. DO NOT -1450. | 11. The informatio 122 and 37 CFR O. Time will vary hould be sent to the SEND FEES OR C | n is required to 1.14. This colle depending upo Chief Informa COMPLETED I | obtain or retain a benefit by ction is estimated to take 12 n the individual case. Any of tion Officer, U.S. Patent an FORMS TO THIS ADDRES | the public which is to file (an minutes to complete, includin comments on the amount of ti d Trademark Office, U.S. Dep SS. SEND TO: Commissioner | d by the USPTO to process) ng gathering, preparing, and me you require to complete artment of Commerce, P.O. for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, |
| Under the Paperwork Reduc | ction Act of 1995, no persons $192 \circ f 1 2 9 4$ | are required to res | pond to a colled | ction of information unless i | t displays a valid OMB contro | Hisonso |
| Page 10 PTOL-85 (Rev. 09/04) App | $\frac{1000011204}{100000000000000000000000000000000000$ | 2007. | OMB 0651 | -0033 U.S. Patent and Tr | ICL & rademark Office; U.S. DEPAR | THSENSE TMENDOF COMMERCE |

ŗ

•

-

| OIPE KIT | | ı | | | | | PTO/SE | B/17 (10-04v2) |
|---|---------------|-----------------|--------------------|------------------------|---|--|---|--|
| UPDET 1 0 2004 w | red to r | espond | U.S. F to a col | Patent an lection o | Approved fo nd Trademark O f information un | or use through 07 office; U.S. DEPA less it displays a | 7/31/2006. OI RTMENT OF valid OMB_c | MB 0651-0032 COMMERCE ontrol number. |
| EFF TRANSMITTA | 1 | | | | Complete | if Known | | |
| | | Appli | cation | Numbe | er 09/632 | ,856 | | |
| for FY 2005 | | Filing | Date | | August | t 4, 2000 | | |
| Effective 10/01/2004. Patent fees are subject to annual revision | | First | Name | d Invent | tor David | F. Sorrells | | |
| | | Exam | niner N | lame | Kim, K | Kevin | | |
| Applicant claims small entity status. See 37 CFR 1.27 | | Art U | nit | | 2634 | | | |
| TOTAL AMOUNT OF PAYMENT (\$) 1,403.00 | | Attor | ney Do | ocket No | o. 1744.06 | 30003 | | |
| METHOD OF PAYMENT (check all that apply) | | | | FEE | CALCULA | TION (continu | ied) | |
| Check X Credit card Money X Other None | 3. A Large | | | L FEE | S | | | |
| Deposit Account: the fees to Deposit Acct. No. 19-0036. | Fee | Fee | Fee | Fee | Fee I | Description | | |
| Account 19-0036 | Code | € (\$) 120 | Code | (\$) | Purchasea, lata | filing foo or ooth | | Fee Paid |
| Number Deposit Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox P.L.L.C. | 1051 | 50 | 2051 | 25 5 | Surcharge - late Surcharge - late | ning ree or oath | fee or | |
| Account Name | | | | | over sheet | | | |
| The Director is authorized to: (check all that apply) | 1053 | 130 | 1053 | 130 F | Non-English spe For filing a reque | ecification est for ex narte re | evamination | |
| Credit any overpayments | 1804 | 2,320 920* | 1804 | 920° F | Requesting publ | ication of SIR pri | or to | |
| Charge any additional fee(s) or any underpayment of fee(s) | | 020 | } | Ē | Examiner action | | • | |
| to the above-identified deposit account. | 1805 | 1,840* | 1805 | 1,840* | Requesting pub Examiner actior | lication of SIR afi 1 | ter | |
| FEE CALCULATION | 1251 | 110 | 2251 | 55 | Extension for re | ply within first mo | onth | |
| 1. BASIC FILING FEE | 1252 | 430 | 2252 | 215 | Extension for re | ply within second | d month | |
| Large Entity Small Entity | 1253 | 980 | 2253 | 490 | Extension for re | ply within third m | onth | |
| Code (\$) Code (\$) | 1254 | 1,530 | 2254 | 765 | Extension for re | ply within fourth | month | |
| 1001 790 2001 395 Utility filing fee | 1255 | 2,080 | 2255 | 1,040 | Extension for re | epiy within tirth me | onth | |
| 1002 350 2002 175 Design filing fee | 1401 | 340 | 2401 | 170 | Notice of Appea | l Name of an and | | |
| 1003 550 2003 275 Plant filing fee | 1402 | 300 | 2402 | 150 1 | Request for oral | support of an app I hearing | Jean | |
| 1004 750 2004 355 Reissue ming lee | 1451 | 1.510 | 1451 | 1.510 | Petition to institu | ute a public use p | proceeding | |
| | 1452 | 110 | 2452 | 55 | Petition to revive | e - unavoidable | Ū. | |
| | 1453 | 1,370 | 2453 | 685 | Petition to reviv | e - unintentional | | |
| 2. EXTRA CLAIM FEES FOR UTILITY AND REISSUE Fee from | 1501 | 1,370 | 2501 | 685 | Utility issue fee | (or reissue) | | \$1,400.00 |
| Extra Claims below Fee Paid | 1502 | 490 | 2502 | 245 | Design issue fe | e | | |
| Independent $[5]_{-5} = [0] \times [$88.00] = 0.00 | 1503 | 660 | 2503 | 330 | Plant issue fee | Commission | | |
| Multiple Dependent | 1400 | 130 | 1460 | 7 EO | Processing for | under 37 CEP 4 | 17(a) | |
| Large Entity Small Entity | 1806 | 180 | 1804 | , 50 5 180 9 | Submission of h | ander 37 GER 1. | sure Stmt | |
| Fee Fee Fee Description Code (\$) Code (\$) | 8024 | 100 | 8024 | 1 100 | Recording each | patent assignme | ent per | |
| 1202 18 2202 9 Claims in excess of 20 | 4000 | 40 | 002 | , 40 F | property (times | number of proper | rties) action | <u> </u> |
| 1201 88 2201 44 Independent claims in excess of 3 | 1809 | 190 | 2809 | 9 395 | (37 CFR 1.129) | a)) | CUUN | |
| 1203 300 2203 150 Multiple dependent claim, if not paid | 1810 | 790 | 2810 | 0 395 | For each additio | onal invention to I | be |] |
| 1204 88 2204 44 ** Reissue independent claims over original patent | 1801 | 790 | 2801 | 395 | Request for Co | ntinued Examina | tion (RCE) | |
| 1205 18 2205 9 ** Reissue claims in excess of 20 | 1802 | 900 | 1802 | 900 | Request for ex | pedited examina | tion | |
| · and over onginal patent | Other | r fee (sn | · ecifv) 4 | Advanc | or a design app ce copies of n | atent. | | \$3.00 |
| SUBTOTAL (2) (\$) 0.00 **or number previously paid, if greater: For Reissues. see above | *Red | uced by | Basic | Filing Fe | e Paid S | UBTOTAL (3) | (\$) | 1,403.00 |
| | | _ | | | | (Complete (if app | licable)) | |
| Name (Print/Type) Jeffrey T. Helvey | 1 | Registra | tion No | | 44.757 | Telephone | (202) 37 | 1-2600 |
| Signature | | <u>Attomev/</u> | Agent) | | | Date | h | <u>~~~~</u> |
| WARNING: Information on this form m | ay bec | omen | ublic | Credit | card inform: | ation should n | ot | <u></u> |

be included on this form. Provide credit card information and authorization on PTO-2038.

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.17 and 1.27. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 12 minutes to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. **SEND TO: Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.** Page 1084 of 1284 if you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 and select option 2.

ARTIFACT SHEET

Enter artifact number below. Artifact number is application number + artifact type code (see list below) + sequential letter (A, B, C ...). The first artifact folder for an artifact type receives the letter A, the second B, etc.. Examples: 59123456PA, 59123456PB, 59123456ZA, 59123456ZB

Indicate quantity of a single type of artifact received but not scanned. Create individual artifact folder/box and artifact number for each Artifact Type.

| 3 | CD(s) containing: computer program listing Doc Code: Computer Artifact Type Code: P pages of specification and/or sequence listing and/or table Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: S content unspecified or combined IDS References Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: U |
|---|--|
| | Stapled Set(s) Color Documents or B/W Photographs Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: C |
| | Microfilm(s) Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: F |
| | Video tape(s) Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: V |
| | Model(s) Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: M |
| | Bound Document(s) Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: B |
| | Confidential Information Disclosure Statement or Other Documents marked Proprietary, Trade Secrets, Subject to Protective Order, Material Submitted under MPEP 724.02, etc. Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code X |
| | Other, description: Doc Code: Artifact Artifact Type Code: Z |

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Please forward to Group Art Unit 2634

Amended Compact Discs

EXAMINER NOTE: THIS PAPER IS AN INTERNAL WORKSHEET ONLY. DO NOT ENCLOSE WITH ANY COMMUNICATION TO THE APPLICANT. ITS PURPOSE IS ONLY THAT OF AN AID IN HIGHLIGHTING A PARTICULAR PROBLEM IN A COMPACT DISC.

THE ATTACHED CD (COPY 1) HAS BEEN REVIEWED BY OIPE FOR COMPLIANCE WITH 37 CFR 1.52(E). *Please match this CD with the application listed below.*

Date: Serial No./Control No. Reviewed By:

Phone: 308 9210 807.118

The compact discs are readable and acceptable.

Copy 1 and Copy 2 of the compact discs are not the same.

The compact discs are unreadable.

The files on the compact discs are not in ASCII.

The compact discs contain at least one virus.

NOT PROPER SUBJECT E CD SUBATTED-

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| | TED STATES PATENT A | ND TRADEMARK OFFICE | UNITED STATES DEPAR United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER F P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 223 www.uspto.gov | TMENT OF COMMERCE Trademark Office OR PATENTS 113-1450 |
|---------------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------|--|---|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 7 | 590 11/16/2005 | | EXAM | INER |
| Sterne Kessle | r Goldstein & Fox P L L | , C | KIM, K | LEVIN . |
| Suite 600 1100 Washington, E | New York Avenue N W C 20005-3934 | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| | | | 2634 | |
| | | | DATE MAILED: 11/16/200 | 5 |

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

-



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE **U.S. Patent and Trademark Office** Address : COMMISSIONER FOR PATENTS P.O. Box 1450

Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450

| APPLICATION NO./ CONTROL NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR / PATENT IN REEXAMINATION | | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. |
|---------------------------------|-------------|---|--------------|---------------------|
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2004 | David F. Sorrells | | 1744.0630003 |
| / | | | | EXAMINER |
| | | | Kii | m, Kevin |
| | | | ART UNIT | PAPER |
| | | | | 3 |
| | | | DATE MAILED: | |

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

Commissioner for Patents

Attachments: Information Disclosure Statements (PTO 1449s)

then Kim

KEVIN KIM PATENT EXAMINER

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

PTO-90C (Rev. 94-03) 088 of 1284

Information Disclosure Statement

1. The information disclosure statement (IDS) submitted on November 12, 2004 was filed after the mailing date of the Notice of Allowability on September 10, 2004. The submission is in compliance with the provisions of 37 CFR 1.97. Accordingly, the information disclosure statement has been considered by the examiner. In addition, the previously submitted IDS on July 25, 2002, June 9, 2003, January 23, 2004, August 19, 2004 has been considered and initialed and dated copies of PTO-1449s are hereby returned to applicant.

Any inquiry concerning this communication or earlier communications from the examiner should be directed to Kevin Y. Kim whose telephone number is 571-272-3039. The examiner can normally be reached on 8AM --5PM M-F.

If attempts to reach the examiner by telephone are unsuccessful, the examiner's supervisor, Kenneth Vanderpuye can be reached on 571-272-3078. The fax phone number for the organization where this application or proceeding is assigned is 571-273-8300.

Information regarding the status of an application may be obtained from the Patent Application Information Retrieval (PAIR) system. Status information for published applications may be obtained from either Private PAIR or Public PAIR. Status information for unpublished applications is available through Private PAIR only. For more information about the PAIR system, see http://pair-direct.uspto.gov. Should you have questions on access to the Private PAIR system, contact the Electronic Business Center (EBC) at 866-217-9197 (toll-free).

Hen plain

PATE T EXAMINER

CORRESPONDENCE HARD COPY **PRINTER RUSH** (PTO ASSISTANCE) Application : 09/632856 Examiner : Kim, K GAU: IDC (FMF) FDC From: Location: Date: Tracking #: Week Date: **DOC CODE DOC DATE MISCELLANEOUS** -16-2005 **X** 1449 **Continuing Data** IDS Foreign Priority **Document Legibility CLM** IIFW Fees **SRFW** Other DRW OATH 312 **SPEC** [RUSH] MESSAGE: initia entry or eact ease each On bage of 14#49 the 6-2005 tocument Se. 68-7 MANK YOU, AMh Ċ [XRUSH] **RESPONSE**: **INITIALS:** NOTE: This form will be included as part of the official USPTO record, with the Response document coded as XRUSH.

REV 10/04 Page 1090 of 1284

| Toh |
|-----|
|-----|

| UNIT | ed States Patent A | and Trademark Office | UNITED STATES DEPAR United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER F P. Dox 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 223 www.uspto.gov | TMENT OF COMMERCE Trademark Office OR PATENTS 13-1450 |
|---------------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------|--|--|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 75 | 90 01/12/2006 | | EXAM | INER |
| Sterne Kessler | Goldstein & Fox P L I | C | KIM, K | EVIN |
| Suite 600 1100 Washington, D | New York Avenue N W C 20005-3934 | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| | | | 2634 | |

DATE MAILED: 01/12/2006

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

٠

.

1

| | Application No | Applicant(s) |
|--|---|--|
| Supplemental | | |
| Notice of Allowability | 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. |
| | | |
| | Kevin Y. Kim | 2638 |
| The MAILING DATE of this communication apper All claims being allowable, PROSECUTION ON THE MERITS IS herewith (or previously mailed), a Notice of Allowance (PTOL-85) NOTICE OF ALLOWABILITY IS NOT A GRANT OF PATENT R of the Office or upon petition by the applicant. See 37 CFR 1.313 | ears on the cover sheet with the co (OR REMAINS) CLOSED in this app or other appropriate communication (GHTS. This application is subject to and MPEP 1308. | orrespondence address olication. If not included will be mailed in due course. THIS o withdrawal from issue at the initiative |
| 1. X This communication is responsive to <u>amendment filed on 2</u> | 7 <u>-27-2004</u> . | |
| 2. The allowed claim(s) is/are <u>42-71,77 renumbered as 1-32</u> . | | |
| 3. Acknowledgment is made of a claim for foreign priority ur a) All b) Some* c) None of the: 1. Certified copies of the priority documents have 2. Certified copies of the priority documents have | nder 35 U.S.C. § 119(a)-(d) or (f). e been received. e been received in Application No | |
| 3. Copies of the certified copies of the priority do | cuments have been received in this i | national stage application from the |
| * Cortified conics pet reseived: | | |
| Applicant has THREE MONTHS FROM THE "MAILING DATE" noted below. Failure to timely comply will result in ABANDONN THIS THREE-MONTH PERIOD IS NOT EXTENDABLE. | of this communication to file a reply IENT of this application. | complying with the requirements |
| 4. A SUBSTITUTE OATH OR DECLARATION must be subm INFORMAL PATENT APPLICATION (PTO-152) which give | itted. Note the attached EXAMINER' es reason(s) why the oath or declara | S AMENDMENT or NOTICE OF tion is deficient. |
| 5. CORRECTED DRAWINGS (as "replacement sheets") mus | st be submitted. | |
| (a) [] including changes required by the Notice of Draftspers | on's Patent Drawing Review (PTO- | 948) attached |
| 1) 🗌 hereto or 2) 🔲 to Paper No./Mail Date | | |
| (b) including changes required by the attached Examiner's Paper No./Mail Date | s Amendment / Comment or in the C | ffice action of |
| Identifying indicia such as the application number (see 37 CFR 1 each sheet. Replacement sheet(s) should be labeled as such in t | .84(c)) should be written on the drawir he header according to 37 CFR 1.121(c | ngs in the front (not the back) of d). |
| 6. DEPOSIT OF and/or INFORMATION about the depo attached Examiner's comment regarding REQUIREMENT | sit of BIOLOGICAL MATERIAL n FOR THE DEPOSIT OF BIOLOGIC/ | nust be submitted. Note the AL MATERIAL. |
| | | |
| Attachment(s) | 5 🗔 Notice of Informal D | start Application (BTO 152) |
| Notice of References Cited (PTO-692) Notice of Draftperson's Patent Drawing Review (PTO-948) | 5. Interview Summary | (PTO-413) |
| 2 M Information Disalogues Statements (DTO 1440 or DTO/SD/ | Paper No./Mail Dat | e |
| Paper No./Mail Date | io), 7. 🔄 Examiner's Amenan | nenvomment |
| 4. Examiner's Comment Regarding Requirement for Deposit of Biological Material | 8. 🗌 Examiner's Stateme | ent of Reasons for Allowance |
| // | 9. □ Ouner | |
| /Lei | ~ 1Cin | |
| PA | KEVIN KIM T E INT EXAMINER | |
| U.S. Patent and Trademark Office PTOL-37 (RevP3-95)1092 of 1284 | tice of Allowability | TCart & Paper No Mail Date 4 |

Ex. 1003

| | | | | | | | | | Page 1 of 6 |
|--|------------------------|----------------------|--|-----------|------------|--------------------------------|------------------|--------------|-------------|
| A ART | | | | | 174 | 4.0630003 | 09/6 | 32,856 | • |
| TRADEMI | F | ORM P | TO-1449 | | INV SOI | ENTORS RRELLS <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | <u>THIRD</u> IATION | <u>SUPI</u> DISCI | <u>PLEMENTAL</u> OSURE STATEM | ENT | FIL | NG DATE | ART | UNIT | |
| ······································ | | | | U.S. P/ | ATENT | DOCUMENTS | 203 | • | |
| XAMINER | | DO | CUMENT NUMBER | DATE | N | IAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA | | | ļ | | | | <u></u> | |
| | AB | | | | | | | | |
| | AC | | | <u> </u> | | | | | |
| | AD | | <u>. </u> | | | <u> </u> | | | |
| | AE | | | | | | | | L |
| Ľ | AF56 | 6,6 | 87,493 B1 | 02/2004 | s | iorrells <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| Z | AG56 | 6,6 | 94,128 B1 | 02/2004 | s | Sorrells <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| Ľ | AH56 | 6,0 | 31,217 | 02/2000 | A | swell et al. | | | |
| _K | AI56 | 5,9 | 55,992 | 09/1999 | s | Shattil | | | |
| XAMINER | - | | F | | PATE | NT DOCUMENTS | | Т | T |
| NITIAL | | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | | | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATI |
| <u> </u> | A.J | | | | | | | | |
| | AK | | | | | | | | Y - 1 |
| Ľ | AL23 | DE | 196 48 915 A1 | 06/19 | 98 | DE | | | (Doc. AO5 |
| | AM | | • | | | | | | |
| | <u> </u> | | OTHER (Includ | ling Autl | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent | Pages, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | 45 terreser. | |
| P | AO | <u>59</u> | English Translatio | n of Germ | nan Pate | ent Publication No. De | E 196 48 915 A1, | 10 pages. | |
| | AP | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | - | | |
| XAMINER | | | l | <u> </u> | | | DATE C | ONSIDERED / | |

| | | | | ATTY, DOCKET NO. | APPL | ICATION NO | Page 2 of 6 |
|-------------|------------|-------------------|-----------|--|------------|------------|-------------|
| | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | | 1744.0630003 | 09/63 | 2,858 | |
| | THIRD | SUPPLEMENTAL | | SORRELLS et al. | | | |
| INFOR | MATION | DISCLOSURE STATEM | ENT | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 | ART 2634 | UNIT | |
| FYAMINER | <u></u> | | U.S. PA | TENT DOCUMENTS | | | |
| | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| _ <u>K_</u> | AA57 | 5,999,561 | 12/1999 | Naden et al. | | | |
| | AB57 | 6,686,879 B2 | 02/2004 | Shattil | | | |
| | AC57 | 6,704,549 B1 | 03/2004 | Sorrells et al. | | | |
| | AD57 | 6,704,558 B1 | 03/2004 | Sorrells et al. | | | |
| | AE57 | 5,490,176 | 02/1996 | Peitier | | | |
| | AF57 | 5,970,053 | 10/1999 | Schick et al. | | | |
| | AG57 | 6,078,630 | 06/2000 | Prasanna | | | |
| | AH57 | 6,600,911 B1 | 07/2003 | Morishige et al. | | | |
| "K_ | AI57 | 5,179,731 | 01/1993 | Tränkie <i>et al.</i> | | • | |
| | | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | ····· | | |
| INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | |
| | AJ | • | | | | | No |
| | AK | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | No |
| | AL | · · · · · | | | | | No |
| | AM | | | <u> </u> | | | No |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ing Autho | r, Title, Date, Pertinent Pag | jes, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | | | | | • | | |
| | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | | | <u> </u> | | • | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | • | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | | | | ······································ | | | <u></u> |
| | | | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | Ll | 1/ | , | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| - | lif mforan | 1 UW | | | / | ~ / ~ | |

i :

. •

. ;

• ..

(i

:

| | | | | ATTY DOCKET NO | LADDI | | Page 3 of 6 |
|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|----------------------|---|-----------------|---------------------------------------|---------------|
| | | | | 1744.0630003 | 09/63 | 1071101110 | • |
| 1 | FC | ORM PTO-1449 | | INVENTORS | | | |
| | THIRD | SUPPLEMENTAL | | SURKELLS OF AL. | | | |
| INEOF | MATION (| DISCLOSURE STATEM | | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER | | ······································ | U.S. PATE | INT DOCUMENTS | <u>r</u> | r | |
| INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| K | AA58 | 5,589,793 | 12/1996 | Kassaplan | | | |
| | AB58 | 4,510,467 | 04/1985 | Chang et al. | | | |
| | AC58 | 4,772,853 | 09/1988 | Hart | | | |
| | AD58 | 4,972,438 | 11/1990 | Halim et el. | | | |
| | AE58 | 5,012,245 | 04/1991 | Scott et al. | | | |
| | AF58 | 5,422,909 | 06/1995 | Love et al. | | | |
| | AG58 | 5,440,311 | 08/1995 | Gallagher et al. | | | |
| | AH58 | 5,928,513 | 07/1999 | Suominen et al. | | | |
| 1/ | A158 | 5,995,030 | 11/1999 | Cabler | | | |
| EYAMINED | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | <u>F</u> | OREIGN PA | TENT DOCUMENTS | · | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | LA | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK | | | • | | | Yes No |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | NO Yes |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ling Author, | Title, Date, Pertinent Pag | es, etc.) | · | <u> </u> |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | · . | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | ·h | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| *EXAMINER: Init and not consider | ial if referent ed. Include | ce considered, whether or r copy of this form with next (| not citation is in e | conformance with MPEP 609. Dra to Applicant. | aw line through | n citation il not i | n contormañce |

³⁰⁰¹⁴⁶_1.DOC

LI

٠,

| | | | | ATTY, DOCKET NO. | APPI | ICATION NO | Page 4 of 6 |
|--|----------------|--|---------------------|---|-----------------|--------------------|---------------|
| | FO | RM PTO-1449 | ļ | 1744.0630003 | 09/63 | 2,856 | |
| | | | | INVENTORS SORRELLS et al. | | | |
| INFOR | MATION | SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE STATEMI | ENT | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 | ART 2634 | UNIT | |
| CTVALUE C | | ······································ | U.S. PATE | NT DOCUMENTS | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| K | AA59 | 6,047,026 | 04/2000 | Chao <i>et el</i> . | | | |
| 1 | AB59 | 6,049,573 | 04/2000 | Song | | | |
| | AC59 | 6,076,015 | 06/2000 | Hartley <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AD59 | 6,144,331 | 11/2000 | Jiang | | | |
| | AE59 | 5,058,107 | 10/1991 | Stone et al. | | | |
| | AF59 | 5,757,858 | 05/1998 | Black et al. | | | |
| | AG59 | 6,531,979 B1 | 03/2003 | Hynes | | | |
| | AH59 | 6,018,262 | 01/2000 | Noro et al. | | | |
| IR . | AI59 | 4,761,798 | 08/1988 | Griswold, Jr. et al. | | | |
| EXAMINED | <u>г</u> | F | OREIGN PA | TENT DOCUMENTS | | I | |
| INITIAL | ļ | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | · No |
| | AK | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | Yes No |
| | · · | OTHER (Includ | ing Author, | Title, Date, Pertinent Pag | jes, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | AP ' | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | 12 | | <u></u> | DATE CO | NSIDERED | 1.0 |
| EXAMINER: Initia and not considered | I If reference | e considered, whether or n | of citation is in c | conformance with MPEP 609. Dr. o Applicant | aw line through | citation if not in | n conformance |
| | | | | w - yepinoutite | | | |

³⁰⁰¹⁴⁶_1.DOC

| | | | | | | | Page 5 of 6 |
|---------------------|-----------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| | • | | | ATTY, DOCKET NO. | APPL | LICATION NO | - |
| | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | | INVENTORS | | <u></u> | |
| • | THIRD | SUPPLEMENTAL | | SORRELLS et al. | LADT | | <u></u> |
| INFO | RMATION (| DISCLOSURE STATEM | ENT | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | |
| | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | U.S. PAT | TENT DOCUMENTS | | , | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| K | AA60 | 5,982,315 | 11/1999 | Bazarjani <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| İ | AB60 | 6,459,721 B1 | 10/2002 | Mochizuki <i>et el</i> . | | | |
| · | AC60 | 6,151,354 | 11/2000 | Abbey | | | |
| · | AD60 | 6,169,733 B1 | 01/2001 | Lee | | | |
| | AE60 | 6,363,262 B1 | 03/2002 | McNicol | | | |
| | AF60 | 6,697,603 B1 | 02/2004 | Lovinggood et al. | | | |
| | AG60 | 5,262,222 | 01/1994 | Fattouche <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| | AH60 | 5,949,827 | 09/1999 | DeLuca et al. | | | |
| Ľ | A160 | 6,014,176 | 01/2000 | Nayebi et al. | | | |
| | | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | | • | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | · Yes No |
| | AK | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ling Autho | r, Title, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | АР | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | - | |
| | AR | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| EXAMINER | 1 | , h | . <u></u> | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | · |
| EXAMINER: Ini | tial If referen | ce considered, whether or r | not citation is i | In conformance with MPEP 609. | Draw line through | h citation if not | in conformance |

()

t)

and not considered 300146_1.DOC

(

.

. . . .

('

| FOI THIRD 5 TION D 4A61 4A | RM PTO-1449 SUPPLEMENTAL ISCLOSURE STATEM DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,678,226 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | ENT U.S. PAT DATE 10/1997 06/1998 12/2000 01/1996 | INVENTORS SORRELLS et al. FILING DATE August 4, 2000 ENT DOCUMENTS NAME LI et al. Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | ART 2634 | JNIT SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
|--|---|---|---|--|--|--|
| THIRD 5 TION D AA61 AB61 AC61 AC61 AE61 AF61 AG | SUPPLEMENTAL ISCLOSURE STATEM DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,678,226 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | ENT U.S. PAT DATE 10/1997 06/1998 12/2000 01/1996 | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 ENT DOCUMENTS NAME LI et al. Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | CLASS | JNIT SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| AA61 AB61 AC61 AC61 AE61 AF61 AG | DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,678,226 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | U.S. PAT DATE 10/1997 06/1998 12/2000 01/1996 | ENT DOCUMENTS NAME U et al. Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| AA61 AB61 AC61 AD61 AE61 AF61 | DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,678,226 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | DATE 10/1997 06/1998 12/2000 01/1996 | NAME Li et al. Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| AA61 AB61 AC61 AC61 AE61 AF61 AG | 5,678,226 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | 10/1997 06/1998 12/2000 01/1998 | Li et al. Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | | · · · · · · | |
| AB61 AC61 AD61 AE61 AF61 AG | 5,760,632 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | 06/1998 12/2000 01/1996 | Kawakami et al. Bonn et al. | | | |
| AC61 AD61 AE61 AF61 AG | 6,160,280 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | 12/2000 01/1996 | Bonn et al. | | | |
| AD61 AE61 AF61 AG | 5,481,570 5,745,846 5,345,239 | 01/1996 | | | | |
| 4E61 4F61 4G | 5,745,846 5,345,239 | | Winters | | | |
| AF61 AG | 5.345.239 | 04/1998 | Myer et al. | | | |
| \G | -10.101200 | 09/1994 | Madni et al. | | | |
| Л | | | | | | |
| W1 | | | | | | |
| N | | | | | | |
| | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | | | r |
| | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| J | | | | | | N |
| AK | | | _ | | | Ye N |
| AL. | | | | | | Ye: N |
| AM | | | | | | Ye N |
| i | OTHER (Inclue | ding Author | , Title, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | |
| N | | | | | | |
| 0 | | | | | | |
| P | | | | | | |
| a | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| R | | | | | | |
| | 16 | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | 1.1. |
| | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE | DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY J K L OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent P OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinet P OTHER (Including Author | DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS J | DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB-CLASS J CLASS SUB-CLASS K CLASS SUB-CLASS K CLASS SUB-CLASS K CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB |

.

-

1

•

CORRESPONDENCE HARS COPY **PRINTER RUSH** (PTO ASSISTANCE) 2638 Application : 09/632856 Examiner : Kim, GAU: AMW IDC (FMF) FDC From: Location: Date: Tracking #: Week Date: **DOC CODE DOC DATE MISCELLANEOUS** -16-2005 **X** 1449 Continuing Data IDS Foreign Priority CLM **Document Legibility** IIFW Fees **SRFW** Other DRW OATH 312 **SPEC** entry eact [RUSH] MESSAGE: OACO eac page of 449 the 2005 tocumen Se 68-7 AMW HANK YOU, 6 [XRUSH] RESPONSE: have been initialed and Sigm ZDC **INITIALS:** NOTE: This form will be included as part of the official USPTO record, with the Response

NOTE: This form will be included as part of the official USPTO record, with the Response document coded as XRUSH. REV 10/04

Page 1099 of 1284

| | | | UNITED STATES DEPAR United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER Fi P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 223 www.uspto.gov | IMENT OF COMMERCE Irademark Office OR PATENTS 13-1450 |
|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------|---|--|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 7: | 590 02/02/2006 | | EXAM | INER |
| Sterne Kessler | r Goldstein & Fox P I | LC | KIM, K | EVIN |
| Suite 600 1100 Washington D | New York Avenue N V C 20005-3934 | v | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| tt ustilligion, D | 0 20000 5751 | | 2634 | |
| | | | DATE MAILED: 02/02/2006 | 5 |

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

٦

| | Application No. | Applicant(s) | |
|--|----------------------------|-----------------------------------|--|
| Paspanas to Puls 212 Communication | 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. | |
| Response to Rule 312 Communication | Examiner | Art Unit | |
| | Kevin Y. Kim | 2638 | |
| The MAILING DATE of this communication | appears on the cover sheet | with the correspondence address – | |

- 1. X The amendment filed on <u>10 December 2004</u> under 37 CFR 1.312 has been considered, and has been:
 - a) 🗌 entered.
 - b) \boxtimes entered as directed to matters of form not affecting the scope of the invention.
 - c) disapproved because the amendment was filed after the payment of the issue fee.
 Any amendment filed after the date the issue fee is paid must be accompanied by a petition under 37 CFR 1.313(c)(1) and the required fee to withdraw the application from issue.
 - d) 🔲 disapproved. See explanation below.
 - e) $\hfill\square$ entered in part. See explanation below.

KEVIN KIM PATENT EXAMINER

K. 1 Cm 1/30/06

| Applicati | on: 09/63285 | <u>6</u> Examiner : \underline{k} | im, K | GAU: 26 | <u>38</u> |
|------------------------------|--|-------------------------------------|--|------------------------------------|-------------------|
| Fr nd RE | OM: AVIN | Tracking #: | IDC (FMF) FDC | Date: | <u>4/06</u> |
| | DOC CODE 1449 1DS CLM IIFW SRFW DRW OATH 312 SPEC | DOC DATE //-/6-2005 | MISCELLA Continuing II Foreign Prior Document La Fees Other | ANEOUS Data ity egibility | |
| [RUSH] M He //- of 76. | IESSAGE: /6- 2005 /4 | Please initial o 49 document. | r strike each e Specifically | please see ba | bage D bage 60 |
| [XRUSH] | RESPONSE: | | | A | MW |

NOTE: This form will be included as part of the official USPTO record, with the Response document coded as XRUSH. REV 10/04 Page 1102 of 1284 TCL & ~

| | ed States Patent . | and Trademark Office | UNITED STATES DEPAR United States Patent and Address: COMMISSIONER H P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22 www.uspto.gov | TMENT OF COMMERCE Trademark Office OR PATENTS 313-1450 |
|-----------------|-----------------------|----------------------|---|---|
| APPLICATION NO. | FILING DATE | FIRST NAMED INVENTOR | ATTORNEY DOCKET NO. | CONFIRMATION NO. |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | 2377 |
| 75 | i90 03/17/2006 | | EXAM | IINER |
| Sterne Kessler | Goldstein & Fox P L I | LC | KIM, I | KEVIN |
| Washington, D | C 20005-3934 | | ART UNIT | PAPER NUMBER |
| C , | | | 2634 | |
| | | | DATE MAILED: 03/17/200 | 6 |

Please find below and/or attached an Office communication concerning this application or proceeding.

| | | l-i | ŀΑ |
|--|--|--|----|
| | Application No. | Applicant(s) | 1 |
| Supplemental | 09/632,856 | SORRELLS ET AL. | |
| Notice of Allowability | Examiner | Art Unit | |
| | Kevin Y. Kim | 2638 | |
| The MAILING DATE of this communication app All claims being allowable, PROSECUTION ON THE MERITS IS herewith (or previously mailed), a Notice of Allowance (PTOL-85 NOTICE OF ALLOWABILITY IS NOT A GRANT OF PATENT R of the Office or upon petition by the applicant. See 37 CFR 1.31 | ears on the cover sheet with the c (OR REMAINS) CLOSED in this ap) or other appropriate communication (IGHTS. This application is subject to 3 and MPEP 1308. | orrespondence address plication. If not included will be mailed in due course. THIS withdrawal from issue at the initiative | |
| 1. X This communication is responsive to <u>amendment filed on</u> | <u>7-27-2004</u> . | | • |
| 2. \boxtimes The allowed claim(s) is/are <u>42-71,77</u> . | | | |
| 3. Acknowledgment is made of a claim for foreign priority u a) All b) Some* c) None of the: 1. Certified copies of the priority documents hav | nder 35 U.S.C. § 119(a)-(d) or (f). e been received. | | |
| 2. Certified copies of the priority documents hav | e been received in Application No. | | |
| 3. 🗌 Copies of the certified copies of the priority do | ocuments have been received in this | national stage application from the | |
| International Bureau (PCT Rule 17.2(a)). | | | |
| * Certified copies not received: | | | |
| Applicant has THREE MONTHS FROM THE "MAILING DATE" noted below. Failure to timely comply will result in ABANDON THIS THREE-MONTH PERIOD IS NOT EXTENDABLE. | of this communication to file a reply MENT of this application. | complying with the requirements | |
| 4. A SUBSTITUTE OATH OR DECLARATION must be subm INFORMAL PATENT APPLICATION (PTO-152) which giv | nitted. Note the attached EXAMINER es reason(s) why the oath or declara | 'S AMENDMENT or NOTICE OF tion is deficient. | |
| 5. CORRECTED DRAWINGS (as "replacement sheets") mu | st be submitted. | | |
| (a) 🔲 including changes required by the Notice of Draftsper | son's Patent Drawing Review (PTO- | 948) attached | |
| 1) 🗌 hereto or 2) 🔲 to Paper No./Mail Date | - | | |
| (b) I including changes required by the attached Examiner Paper No./Mail Date | 's Amendment / Comment or in the C | Office action of | |
| Identifying indicia such as the application number (see 37 CFR each sheet. Replacement sheet(s) should be labeled as such in | 1.84(c)) should be written on the drawin the header according to 37 CFR 1.121(| ngs in the front (not the back) of d). | |
| 6. DEPOSIT OF and/or INFORMATION about the depo attached Examiner's comment regarding REQUIREMENT | osit of BIOLOGICAL MATERIAL r FOR THE DEPOSIT OF BIOLOGIC | nust be submitted. Note the AL MATERIAL. | |
| | | | |
| | | · | |
| | | | |
| Attachment(s) | | | |
| I. Involute of References Cited (PTO-892) Desting Review (RTO 049) | | atent Application (PTO-152) | |
| | Paper No./Mail Dat | (PTO-413), ie | |
| 3. Information Disclosure Statements (PTO-1449 or PTO/SB/ | 08), 7. 🗌 Examiner's Amendr | nent/Comment | |
| Examiner's Comment Regarding Requirement for Deposit of Biological Material | 8. 🗌 Examiner's Stateme | ent of Reasons for Allowance | |
| | 9. 🗌 Other | | |
| KE PATEN | VIN KIM T EXAMINER | | |
| 1/ | | | |
| /4 | . 1 m 1/9/08 | | |
| U.S. Patent and Trademark Office PTOL-37 (Rey, 7-05) Page 1104 of 1284 | otice of Allowability | TCL & Paper No /Mail Date 5 | |

Ex. 1003

| | | | | | | | | | | Page 4 of 4 |
|---------------------|-------------|--------------------|-----------------|-----------------|----------|--|----------|---------------------|---------------|-------------|
| | _ | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 144.0630003 | | APPL1 09/63 | CATION NO | |
| SUDDI.EMENTA | F L INPO | ORM PTO-1449 | SIRE | STATEMENT | AI Da | PPLICANT wid F. SORRELLS et | al | | | |
| | | | | | F1 Au | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROUP 2634 | • | |
| | | | | U.S. P/ | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DAT | Έ | NAN | IE | CL | CLASS SUB- CLASS | | FILING DATE |
| | <u> </u> | | + | | | | - | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | | | + | | | | | | <u> </u> | |
| | | | | | | ······································ | | | | |
| · | | | | | | | | | | <u></u> |
| · _ · · | L | I | | FOREIGN | PAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | I | | L | <u> </u> |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUM | MBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL/ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| \mathcal{V} | AJ22 | JP 5-327356 | P 5-327356 12/1 | | | JP | HO | BD | 7/00 | No |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | OTI | IER (In | cluding Auth | nor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Page | s, etc.) | | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | · | === | | <u></u> | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | • | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | ł | | | , hu | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | 1.7/9 |
| EXAMINER: Initia | al if refer | ence considered, w | thether | or not citation | is in | conformance with MPEP 6 | 09. Draw | line thr | ough citation | if not in |

1

ر !

COMANO COMALSKOF_DC1943121

. • .

()

(ÖRRESP. HC **PRINTER RUSH** (PTO ASSISTANCE) GAU: 2638 Examiner : Kim, k Application : 09/632856 AMW 10 From: IDC (FMF)FDC Location: Date: 2nd REQUEST Tracking #: Week Date: **DOC CODE DOC DATE MISCELLANEOUS** 11-16-2005 🕅 1449 **Continuing Data** IDS Foreign Priority 3:51 CLM **Document Legibility** 60 IIFW Fees **SRFW** Other DRW hor T. OATH 312 **SPEC** RUSH MESSAGE: Please initial or strike each entry on eac 1449 document. Specifically, please see of 76. Thank You, AMW [XRUSH] RESPONSE: dated IDS hasbeen Soned and INITIALS NOTE: This form will be included as part of the official USPTO record, with the Response

document coded as XRUSH. REV 10/04

Page 1106 of 1284



Robert Greene Sterne Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michaele A. Cimbala Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael Q. Lee John M. Covert Robert C. Millonig Donald J. Featherstone Timothy J. Shea, Jr Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Jeffrey T. Helvey Eldora L. Ellison

Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Brian J. Del Buono Mark Fox Evens Vincent L. Capuano Eitzabeth J. Haanes Michael D. Specht Kevin W. McCabe Genn J. Perry Edward W. Yee Grant E. Reed Virgil Lee Beaston Theodore A. Wood Tosehberg Tracy L. Muller Tracy L. Muller Ann E. Summerfield Helene C. Carlson Cynthia M. Bouchez Timotthy A. Doyle Gaby L. Longsworth Lori A. Gordon Laura A. Vogel Bryan S. Wade Bashir M.S. Ali Shannon A. Carroll Anbar F. Khal Michelle K. Holoubek Marsha A. Rose Scott A. Schaller Lei Zhou W. Blake Coblentz James J. Pohl John T. Haran

Mark W. Rygiel Michael R. Malek* Carla Ji-Eun Kim Doyle A. Siever* Ulrike Winkler Jenks Paul A. Calve Robert A. Schwartzman C. Matthew Roziert Shameek Ghose Randall K. Baldwin Registered Patent Agents-Karen R. Markowicz Matthew J. Dowd Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse Peter A. Socarras

Jeffrey K. Mills Danielle L. Letting Lori Brandes Steven C. Oppenheimer Aaron S. Lukas Gaurav Asthana

<u>Of Counsel</u> Edward J. Kessler Kenneth C. Bass III Marvin C. Guthrie Christopher P. Wrist

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

July 10, 2007

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8675 INTERNET ADDRESS: JHELVEY@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Art Unit 2611

Attn: Certificate of Correction Branch

Re: U.S. Utility Patent Patent No. 7,110,444 B1; Issued: September 19, 2006 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Inventors: Sorrells *et al.*

Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

1. Request for Certificate of Correction Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.322;

2. Exhibit A (4 pages of Examiner-initialed PTO-1449 forms); and

3. Form PTO/SB/44 (5 pages).

The above listed documents are being electronically submitted through EFS-Web.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Achren

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Patentees Registration No. 44,757

JTH/jeg Enclosures

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re patent of:

Sorrells et al.

Patent. No.: 7,110,444 B1

Issued: September 19, 2006

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2611 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Request for Certificate of Correction Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.322

Attn: Certificate of Correction Branch

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

It is hereby requested that a Certificate of Correction under 37 C.F.R. § 1.322 be issued for the above-captioned United States Patent. This Certificate of Correction is being requested due to mistakes which appear in the printed patent. These mistakes were made by the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office.

Specifically, the printed patent contains the following errors for which a Certificate of Correction is respectfully requested:

In Section (56), References Cited, a number of references that were cited and considered are missing. The specific references are those that were listed on pages 15-18 of the Information Disclosure Statement PTO-1449 form, filed December 15, 2004.

Copies of these Examiner-initialed pages are enclosed as Exhibit A for the convenience of the Examiner.

Remarks

The above-noted corrections do not involve such changes in the patent as would constitute new matter or would require reexamination.

A completed Form PTO/SB/44 accompanies this request, with the above-noted corrections printed thereon. Accordingly, a Certificate of Correction is believed proper and issuance thereof is respectfully requested.

The Commissioner is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Jeff Helmer

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Patentees Registration No. 44,757

Date: 71.00

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

632947_1.DOC

Exhibit A

| • | • | | | (|) | | () Page 15 of 56 | | | | | | |
|---------------------|----------|--|-------------|---|----------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------|--|-------------------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPI 09/0 | LICATION N 532,856 | 0. | |
| | TNF |) DRMATTO | FORM | PTO-1449 | трмр | NT | Al | PLICANT prrells et al. | | 1.020 | | | |
| | <u></u> | | | <u>20000000 018</u> | 1000 | | FI | LING DATE | | GROU 2634 | JP | | |
| | | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | |
| | IER | | | CUMENT | DAT | Ċ | MAN | IE | | | CU ID | | |
| | | | NŬ | MBER | DAT | c | NAN | | | LA35 | CLASS | PILING DATE | |
| | Ű | AA15 | 4,87 | 70,659 | 09/1 | 989 | Olsh | l et al. | 3 | 75 | 82 | | |
| | | AB15 | 4,87 | 71,987 | 10/1 | 989 | Kaw | 3SC | 3 | 32 | 100 | | |
| | -1- | AC15 | 4,88 | 5,587 | 12/1 | 989 | Wie | and et al. | 4 | 2 | 14 | | |
| | | AD15 | 4,80 | 50,/00 29,657 | 12/1 | 989 | FON | anes et al. | | 75 | 82 | | |
| | | AE15 | 4 80 | 0,307 | 12/10 | 909 | Mulh | | 3 | <u>29</u> 76 | 80 | <u> </u> | |
| | 1 | AG15 | 4 89 | 3 316 | 01/19 | 990 | , tanc | et el | | 75 | 44 | | |
| | 1 | AH15 | 4.89 | 3.341 | 01/19 | 990 | Geh | ina | | 81 | 7 | | |
| | + | AI15 | 4.89 | 4.766 | 01/19 | 90 | De A | aro | 3 | 63 | 159 | · · · · · | |
| | † | 1 | | | - | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | 1100 | | |
| EXAMIN INITIAL | ER | | DOG | | IER | DATE | | COUNTRY | c | LASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION | |
| | | AJ15 | JP 6 | 5-237276 | | 08/1994 | <u> </u> | JP | н | 04L | CLASS 27/20 | No | |
| | | AK15 | JP 8 | 3-23359 | | 01/1996 | | ·JР | н | Ó4L | 27/20 | No | |
| | | AL15 | JP 4 | 17-2314 | | 02/1972 | | JP | | - | - | Yes (Dec. AD53) | |
| | | AM15 | JP 5 | 68-7903 | | 01/1983 | | JP | н | 03C | 1/02 | Partial (Doc. A053) | |
| | <u> </u> | <u></u> | . | OTHE | R (inc | luding Aut | nor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | iges, etc.) | | 1 | (000.7400) | |
| | | AN | <u>15</u> | Karasawa, Y. Transactions 1614 (Novemb | et al., on An per 19 | "A New Pred tennas and F 88). | diction Propag | Method for Troposphe lation, IEEE Antennas | nic Scintilla and Propag | tion on E ation So | Earth-Space F ciety, Vol. 36 | Paths," <i>IEEE</i> , No. 11, pp. 1608- | |
| | | AO | <u>15</u> | Kirsten, J. and Cahners Publi | Flem | ing, J., "Und , Vol. 35, No. | lersan . 13, p | pling reduces data-acc p. 217-222, 224, 226-2 | uisition cos 28 (June 2' | its for se I, 1990). | lect application | ons," EDN, | |
| | | AP | <u>15</u> . | Lam, W.K. et a Identifier," Pro 2-4, 1993). | al., "M ceedi | leasurement ngs Of the 1 | of the 993 IE | Phase Noise Characte EE International Frequ | eristics of an ency Contro | n Unlock ol Symp | ed Communic Deslum, IEEE, | cations Channel pp. 283-288 (June | |
| | | AQ <u>15</u> Lam, W.K. <i>et el.</i> , "Wideband sounding of 11.6 Ghz transhorizon channel," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 30, No. 9, pp. 738-739 (April 28, 1994). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Ł | AR | <u>15</u> | Larkin, K.G., " pp. 101-102 (J | Efficie anuar | nt demodula y 18, 1996). | itor fai | bandpass sampled AM | f signals," i | Electroni | ics Letters, IE | E, Vol. 32, No. 2, | |
| EXAMINI | ER | L | <u> </u> | | | () | | | DAT | ECON | DERED | 11 | |
| EXAMINI conforma | ER: Init | al if refer | ence (| considered, whe d. Include copy | ther c of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in o ext co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Dra | w line th | rough citation | n if not in | |
| THE ALLOW DO | | 1-17484-1 | | | _ | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | , | | | | | 1 | | Page 16 of 56 |
|--------------------|----------|-------------|-----------|---|----------------------------|--|----------------------------|---|---------------------------------|----------------------------|------------------------------|---|
| | | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | • | APPL1 09/63 | CATION NO | ». |
| | | | UKM | PTU~1449 | | | AF | PLICANT priells et al. | | | | |
| | INFC | RMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | FI | LING DATE | | GROUE 2634 | > | |
| | | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINE INITIAL | R | | DOO | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| V | | AA16 | 4.89 | 6,152 | 01/19 | 990 Tiemann | | | 340 |) | 853 | |
| {- | | AB16 | 4,90 | 2,979 | 02/18 | 990 | Puckette. IV | | | | 343 | |
| | 1 | AC16 | 4,90 | 8,579 | 03/18 | 90 | Taw | ik et al. | 32 | 3 | 167 | |
| | 1 | AD16 | 4.91 | 0.752 | 03/19 | 90 | Yest | er, Jr. et al. | 37! | 5 | 75 | |
| | 1 | AE16 | 4.91 | 4.405 | 04/19 | 90 | Well | \$ | 33 | 1 | 25 | |
| | | AF16 | 4.92 | 0.510 | 04/18 | 90 | Send | erowicz et el. | 364 | 1 | 825 | |
| · | † | AG16 | 4.92 | 2 452 | 05/19 | 90 | Lars | an et el | 365 | 5 | 45 | |
| | | AH16 | 4,93 | 1.921 | 06/19 | 90 | Ande | | 363 | 3 | 163 | |
| | | AII6 | 4 94 | 4 025 | 07/10 | 290 | Gehr | inn et el | 459 | , ; | 207 | |
| | | | 14,34 | 4,023 | 0//10 | FOREIGN | DAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | 1207 | |
| EXAMINE | R | | DOC | | ER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | | AJ16 | JP 5 | 8-133004 | | 08 /1983 | ۱ | JP | HO | 3D | 1/00 | No |
| | | AK16 | JP 6 | 0-58705 | | 04/1985 | | JP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | No |
| | | AL16 | JP 4 | -123614 | | 04/1992 | | JP | HO | 3K | 19/0175 | No |
| · | | AM16 | JP 4 | -127601 | | 04/1992 | | JP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | No |
| | _ | | L | OTHE | R (inc | ludina Auti | nor. Ti | lile, Date, Pertinent Page | es. etc.) | | I | |
| | | AN | <u>16</u> | Lau, W.H. et a IEEE Global T 1988). | i/., "Ai eleco | nalysis of the mmunication | a Time Is Con | Variant Structure of Micro ference & Exhibition, IEE | owave Line E, pp. 170 | 9-of-sigh 7-1711 (| nt Multipath F November 2 | Phenomena," 8 - December 1, |
| | | AO | <u>16</u> | Lau, W.H. et a No. 20, pp. 10 | і., "Іл 59-10 | proved Pron 60 (Septemb | iy Algo ber 24 | prithm to Identify Multipath , 1987). | Compone | ents," <i>El</i> | ectronics Let | <i>tter</i> s, IEE, Vol. 23, |
| | | AP | <u>16</u> | Lesage, P. and Transactions of 28, No. 1, pp. 1 | d Aud m Ins 6-10 (| oin, C., "Effe trumentation March 1979 | ct of [and h). | Dead-Time on the Estimati Measurement, IEEE Instru | ion of the 1 mentation | Two-Sar and Me | nple Varianc asurement S | ce," <i>IEEE</i> society, Vol. IM - |
| | | AQ | <u>16</u> | Liechti, C.A., " Speed Modula Techniques So | Perfo tors," ociety, | mance of D IEEE Trans Vol. MTT-2 | ual-ga action 3, No. | te GaAs MESFET's as Ga s <i>on Microwave Theory an</i> 6, pp. 461-469 (June 197 | ain-Contro nd Techniq 5). | lied Low Jues, IEI | -Noise Ampl EE Microway | lifiers and High- re Theory and |
| | K | AR | <u>16</u> | Linnenbrink, T Science, IEEE | .E. et Nucl | al., "A One (ear and Plas | Gigasa ma So | ample Per Second Transie dences Society, Vol. NS-2 | nt Record 6, No. 4, p | er,* <i>IEE</i> p. 4443 | E Transactio 4449 (Augu | ons on Nuclear Ist 1979). |
| EXAMINE | R | | | 4 | | 11 | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | DATE | CONS | DERED | 11 |
| EXAMINE | R: Initi | al if refer | ence | considered, whe | ther c | r not citation | i is in | conformance with MPEP f | | line thr | ough citation | if not in |

()

.

•

()

EXAMINER: Initial if reference considered, whether or not citation is in conformance with MPEP 609. Draw line through citation if not conformance and not considered. Include copy of this form with next communication to Applicant.

| | • | | | (| ļ | | | | () | | | Page 17 of 56 |
|-------------------|----------|----------------------------|-----------------|-----------------------------------|----------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|-------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| | | <u>.</u> | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL1 09/63 | CATION NO | 0. |
| | | 8 | ORM | PT0-1449 | | | A | PLICANT prrells et al. | | | | |
| | INFO | DRMATIO | N_DIX | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROUE | · · · · · · | |
| | | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | 12001 | | |
| EXAMIN | NER | T | Т | | | | | | | | T | 1 |
| INITIAL | 1 | - | DO NUI | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | E | AA 17 | 4,9 | 55,079 | 09/11 | 990 | Con | nerney et al. | 45 | 5 | 325 | |
| _ | | AB17 | 4,96 | 65,467 | 10/11 | 990 | Bilte | rijst | 30 | 1 | 352 | |
| | | AC17 | 4,96 | 67,160 | 10/1 | 990 | Quia | vy et al. | 32 | 8 | 16 | |
| | | AD17 | 4,97 | 70,703 | 11/19 | 990 | Haril | naran et al. | 36 | 1 | 138 | |
| | | AE17 | 4,98 | 82,353 | 01/11 | 991 | Jaco | b <i>et al.</i> | 36 | 4 | 724.10 | |
| | 1 | AF17 | 4,98 | 94,077 | 01/11 | 991 | Uchi | da | 35 | 8 | 140 | |
| | Τ | AG17 | 4,99 | 95,055 | 02/18 | 991 | Weir | berger et al. | 37 | 5 | 5 | |
| | 1 | AH17 | 5,00 | 03,621 | 03/19 | 991 | Gailt | IS | 45 | 5 | 209 | |
| | | AI17 | 5,00 | 05,169 | 04/19 | 991 | Bron | der et al. | 37 | 0 | 76 | |
| | | ····· | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMIN INITIAL | VER | | 000 | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | | AJ17 | JP : | 5-175730 | | 07/1993 | | JP | | 3D | 1/00 | . No |
| | | AK17 | JP 5 | 5-175734 | -175734 | | | JP | НО | 3D | 3/00 | No |
| - | | AL17 | JP 7 | 7-154344 | | 06/1995 | | JP | НО | 4B | 14/06 | No |
| | | AM17 | JP 7 | 7-307620 | | 11/1995 | | JP | но | 3D . | 1/18 | No |
| | | | | OTHE | ER (Inc | luding Aut | ior, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pag | es, etc.) | | | |
| | | AN | 17 | Liou, M.L., "A IEEE, Vol. 71 | , Tutor , No. (| ial on Compι 3, pp. 987-10 | uter-Ai 105 (Ai | ded Analysis of Switched ugust 1983), | -Capacitor | Circuits | ," Proceedir | ngs of the IEEE, |
| | | AO | <u>17</u> | Lo, P. et al., ' (March 26, 19 | Coher 980). | ent Automati | ic Gai | n Control," IEE Colloquiui | m on Phase | e Locke | d Technique | s, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 |
| | | AP | 17 | Lo, P. et al.," Third Internal | Comp ional (| utation of Ra Conference o | in Ind In Anti | uced Scintillations on Sat annas and Propagation (I | ellite Dowr CAP 83), p | -Links a p. 127-1 | nt Microwave 131 (April 12 | 9 Frequencies,* 9-15, 1983). |
| | | AQ | 17 | Lo, P.S.L.O. Letters, IEE, | ət al., ' Vol. 20 | Observation), No. 7, pp. 3 | s of A 307-31 | mplitude Scintillations on 38 (March 29, 1984). | a Low-Ele | vation E | arth-Space i | Path," <i>Electronics</i> |
| | K | AR | 17 | Madani, K. ar Techniques, I | id Alth EEE N | ison, C.S., "/ Alcrowave Tr | A 20 G | ihz Microwave Sampler," and Techniques Society, | <i>IEEE Tren</i> Vol. 40, No | sactions b. 10, pp | s on Microwa . 1960-1963 | ave Theory and (October 1992). |
| EXAMIN | IER | <u> </u> | <u> </u> | I | | (1 | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | 1 |
| EXAMIN | NER: Ini | tial if refai d not con | rence sidere | considered, wh | ether (| or not citation s form with n | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Drav | v line thr | ough citatio | n if not in |

:00MAND100MA\8K0F_0C1;32408;1

.

| ه. | ٠ | | | t | ļ | | | | (i | | 1 | age 18 of 56 |
|--------------------|--------------------|----------------------------|--------------------|--|----------------------------|--|-----------------------------|---|--|----------------------------------|---------------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| | | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPLI 09/63 | CATION NO |). |
| | | F | ORM | PT0-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | | | |
| | INFO | ORMATIO | <u>N DIŞ</u> | CLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | So | rrells et_al. | | | <u></u> | |
| | | | | | | | Au | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | |
| | | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINE INITIAL | R | | DOC | | DATI | E . | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | | AA18 | 5.00 | 6.810 | 04/19 | 91 | 91 Popescu | | | B | 167 | |
| · | T | AB18 | 5,01 | 0,585 | 04/19 | 91 | 91 Garcia | | | 5 | 118 | |
| | T | AC18 | 5,01 | 4,304 | 05/19 | 91 | Nico | lini et el. | 37 | 9 | 399 | |
| | | AD18 | 5,01 | 5,963 | 05/19 | 991 | Sutto | n | 32 | 9 | 361 | |
| | | AE18 | 5,01 | 7,924 | 05/19 | 991 | Guib | erteau el al. | 34 | 2 | 195 | |
| | | AF18 | 5,02 | 0,149 | 05/19 | 91 | Hem | mie | 45 | 5 | 325 | |
| | | AG18 | 5,02 | 0,154 | 05/19 | 91 | Zierh | ut | 45 | 5 | 608 | |
| | | AH18 | 5,05 | 2,050 | 09/19 | 91 | Collie | er et al. | 45 | 5 | 296 | |
| | | AI18 | 5,06 | 5,409 | 11/19 | 91 | Hugt | es et al. | . 37 | 5 | 91 | |
| | | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | _ | | | |
| EXAMINE INITIAL | R | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | , CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | | AJ18 | JP 5 | 5-66057 | | 05/1980 | | JP | GO | 6K | 7/10 | No |
| | | AK18 | JP 6 | 3-65587 | | 03/1988 | | JP | G0 | 6K | 7/10 | No |
| * <u></u> | | AL18 | JP 6 | 3-153691 | | 06/1988 | | JP | G0 | 6K | 17/00 | No |
| | | AM18 | EP (| 276 130 A2&A | 3 | 07/1988 | | EP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | N/A |
| | 1 | | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Aut | nor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pag | es, etc.) | | | |
| | | AN | <u>18</u> | Marsland, R./ Institute of Ph | L et ai ysics, | ., "130 Ghz (Vol. 55, No. | GaAs 6, pp. | monolithic Integrated circ 592-594 (August 7, 198 | wit samplin 9). | ig head,' | ' Appi. Phys. | Lett., American |
| | | AO | <u>18</u> | Martin, K. and Circuits and S | l Sedra System | a, A.S., "Swt Is, IEEE Circ | tched- cuits a | Capacitor Building Block nd Systems Society, Vol. | s for Adapt CAS-28, N | ive Syste io. 6, pp | ems," <i>IEEE</i> . 576-584 (Ju | Transactions on une 1981). |
| | | АР | 18 | Marzano, F.S Tropospheric IEEE Antenna | , and (Turbu Is and | l'Auria, G., "i lence on Ear Propagation | Model rth-Sal N Socie | -based Prediction of Amp ellite Microwave Links," hty, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. 1 | olitude Scin IEEE Trans 506-1518 (| tillation sactions October | variance dua on Antennas 1998). | to Clear-Air and Propagation, |
| | | AQ | <u>18</u> | Matricciani, E American Ger | ., "Pre ophysi | diction of fac cal Union, Vi | le dun ol. 32, | ations due to rain in satel No. 3, pp. 935-941 (May | llite commu -June 1997 | inication 7). | systems," R | adio Science, |
| 1 | K | AR | <u>18</u> | McQueen, J.C Vol. XXIV, No | 6., "Th . 296, | e Monitoring pp. 436-441 | of Hig (Octo | ph-Speed Waveforms," E ber 1952). | Electronic E | ingineeri | ng, Morgan i | Brothers Limited, |
| EXAMINE | R | | | | | 11 | | ······································ | DATE | CONS | DERED | 11 |
| EXAMINE | R: Initi ce and | ial if refer I not cons | rence (sidered | considered, whi d. Include copy | ether of thi | or not citation s form with n | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEP mmunication to Applican | 609. Drav | v line thr | ough citation | If not in |

.

PTO/SB/44 (04-05) Approved for use through 04/30/2007. OMB 0651-0033 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office: U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number (Also Form PTO-1050)

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE CERTIFICATE OF CORRECTION

PATENT NO: 7,110,444 B1

DATED: September 19, 2006

INVENTORS: Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears or errors appear in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below.

Section (56)

| Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations: | | | | |
|---|---------|---------------------|--|--|
| 4,870,659 | 09/1989 | Oishi et al. | | |
| 4,871,987 | 10/1989 | Kawase | | |
| 4,885,587 | 12/1989 | Wiegand et al. | | |
| 4,885,756 | 12/1989 | Fontanes et al. | | |
| 4,888,557 | 12/1989 | Puckette, IV et al. | | |
| 4,890,302 | 12/1989 | Muilwijk | | |
| 4,893,316 | 01/1990 | Janc et al. | | |
| 4,893,341 | 01/1990 | Gehring | | |
| 4,894,766 | 01/1990 | De Agro | | |
| 4,896,152 | 01/1990 | Tiemann | | |
| 4,902,979 | 02/1990 | Puckette, IV | | |
| 4,908,579 | 03/1990 | Tawfik et al. | | |
| 4,910,752 | 03/1990 | Yester, Jr. et al. | | |
| 4,914,405 | 04/1990 | Wells | | |
| 4,920,510 | 04/1990 | Senderowicz et al. | | |
| 4,922,452 | 05/1990 | Larsen et al. | | |
| 4,931,921 | 06/1990 | Anderson | | |
| 4,944,025 | 07/1990 | Gehring et al. | | |
| 4,955,079 | 09/1990 | Connerney et al. | | |
| 4,965,467 | 10/1990 | Bilterijst | | |
| 4,967,160 | 10/1990 | Quievy et al. | | |
| 4,970,703 | 11/1990 | Hariharan et al. | | |
| 4,982,353 | 01/1991 | Jacob et al. | | |
| 4,984,077 | 01/1991 | Uchida | | |
| 4,995,055 | 02/1991 | Weinberger et al. | | |
| | | | | |

MAILING ADDRESS OF SENDER (Please do not use customer number below):

1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington DC 20005-3934

Atty. Dkt. No. 1744.0630003

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.322, 1.323 and 1.324. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 1.0 hour to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Attention Certificate of Corrections Branch, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 (1-800-786-9199) and select option 2.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1 of 5

PTO/SB/44 (04-05) Approved for use through 04/30/2007. OMB 0651-0033 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office: U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number (Also Form PTO-1050)

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE CERTIFICATE OF CORRECTION

Page 2 of 5

PATENT NO: 7,110,444 B1

DATED: September 19, 2006

INVENTORS: Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears or errors appear in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below.

Section (56)

Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations (continued from page 1):

| 5,003,621 | 03/1991 | Gailus |
|-----------|---------|-------------------|
| 5,005,169 | 04/1991 | Bronder et al. |
| 5,006,810 | 04/1991 | Popescu |
| 5,010,585 | 04/1991 | Garcia |
| 5,014,304 | 05/1991 | Nicollini et al. |
| 5,015,963 | 05/1991 | Sutton |
| 5,017,924 | 05/1991 | Guiberteau et al. |
| 5,020,149 | 05/1991 | Hemmie |
| 5,020,154 | 05/1991 | Zierhut |
| 5,052,050 | 09/1991 | Collier et al. |
| 5.065.409 | 11/1991 | Hughes et al. |

Under "Foreign Patent Documents", please insert the following citations:

| JP 6-237276 | 08/1994 |
|--------------|---------|
| JP 8-23359 | 01/1996 |
| JP 47-2314 | 02/1972 |
| JP 58-7903 | 01/1983 |
| JP 58-133004 | 08/1983 |
| JP 60-58705 | 04/1985 |
| JP 4-123614 | 04/1992 |
| JP 4-127601 | 04/1992 |
| JP 5-175730 | 07/1993 |
| JP 5-175734 | 07/1993 |
| | |

MAILING ADDRESS OF SENDER (Please do not use customer number below):

1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington DC 20005-3934 Atty. Dkt. No. 1744.0630003

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.322, 1.323 and 1.324. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 1.0 hour to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Attention Certificate of Corrections Branch, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 (1-800-786-9199) and select option 2.
PTO/SB/44 (04-05) Approved for use through 04/30/2007. OMB 0651-0033 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office: U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number (Also Form PTO-1050)

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE CERTIFICATE OF CORRECTION

Page <u>3</u> of <u>5</u>

PATENT NO: 7,110,444 B1

DATED: September 19, 2006

INVENTORS: Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears or errors appear in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below.

Section (56)

Under "Foreign Patent Documents", please insert the following citations (continued from page 2):

| JP 7-154344 | 06/1995 | |
|----------------|--------------|----|
| JP 7-307620 | 11/1995 | |
| JP 55-66057 | 05/1980 | |
| JP 63-65587 | 03/1988 | |
| JP 63-153691 | 06/1988 | |
| EP 0 276 130 A | 2&A3 07/1988 | \$ |
| | | |

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations:

Karasawa, Y. *et al.*, "A New Prediction Method for Tropospheric Scintillation on Earth-Space Paths," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 36, No. 11, pp. 1608-1614 (November 1988).

Kirsten, J. and Fleming, J., "Undersampling reduces data-acquisition costs for select applications," *EDN*, Cahners Publishing, Vol. 35, No. 13, pp. 217-222, 224, 226-228 (June 21, 1990).

Lam, W.K. *et al.*, "Measurement of the Phase Noise Characteristics of an Unlocked Communications Channel Identifier," *Proceedings Of the 1993 IEEE International Frequency Control Symposium*, IEEE, pp. 283-288 (June 2-4, 1993).

Lam, W.K. et al., "Wideband sounding of 11.6 Ghz transhorizon channel," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 30, No. 9, pp. 738-739 (April 28, 1994).

Larkin, K.G., "Efficient demodulator for bandpass sampled AM signals," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 32, No. 2, pp. 101-102 (January 18, 1996).

Lau, W.H. *et al.*, "Analysis of the Time Variant Structure of Microwave Line-of-sight Multipath Phenomena," *IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference & Exhibition*, IEEE, pp. 1707-1711 (November 28 - December 1, 1988).

MAILING ADDRESS OF SENDER (Please do not use customer number below):

1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington DC 20005-3934 Atty. Dkt. No. 1744.0630003

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.322, 1.323 and 1.324. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 1.0 hour to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Attention Certificate of Corrections Branch, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 (1-800-786-9199) and select option 2.

Page 1117 of 1284

PTO/SB/44 (04-05) Approved for use through 04/30/2007. OMB 0651-0033 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office: U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number (Also Form PTO-1050)

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE CERTIFICATE OF CORRECTION

Page <u>4</u> of <u>5</u>

PATENT NO: 7,110,444 B1

DATED: September 19, 2006

INVENTORS: Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears or errors appear in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below.

Section (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (continued from page 3):

Lau, W.H. et al., "Improved Prony Algorithm to Identify Multipath Components," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 23, No. 20, pp. 1059-1060 (September 24, 1987).

Lesage, P. and Audoin, C., "Effect of Dead-Time on the Estimation of the Two-Sample Variance," *IEEE Transactions on Instrumentation and Measurement*, IEEE Instrumentation and Measurement Society, Vol. IM-28, No. 1, pp. 6-10 (March 1979).

Liechti, C.A., "Performance of Dual-gate GaAs MESFET's as Gain-Controlled Low-Noise Amplifiers and High-Speed Modulators," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. MTT-23, No. 6, pp. 461-469 (June 1975).

Linnenbrink, T.E. et al., "A One Gigasample Per Second Transient Recorder," *IEEE Transactions on Nuclear Science*, IEEE Nuclear and Plasma Sciences Society, Vol. NS-26, No. 4, pp. 4443-4449 (August 1979).

Liou, M.L., "A Tutorial on Computer-Aided Analysis of Switched-Capacitor Circuits," *Proceedings of the IEEE*, IEEE, Vol. 71, No. 8, pp. 987-1005 (August 1983).

Lo, P. et al., "Coherent Automatic Gain Control," IEE Colloquium on Phase Locked Techniques, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 (March 26, 1980).

Lo, P. et al., "Computation of Rain Induced Scintillations on Satellite Down-Links at Microwave Frequencies," *Third International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 83)*, pp. 127-131 (April 12-15, 1983).

Lo, P.S.L.O. et al., "Observations of Amplitude Scintillations on a Low-Elevation Earth-Space Path," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 20, No. 7, pp. 307-308 (March 29, 1984).

Madani, K. and Aithison, C.S., "A 20 Ghz Microwave Sampler," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. 40, No. 10, pp. 1960-1963 (October 1992).

MAILING ADDRESS OF SENDER (Please do not use customer number below):

1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington DC 20005-3934 Atty. Dkt. No. 1744.0630003

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.322, 1.323 and 1.324. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 1.0 hour to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Attention Certificate of Corrections Branch, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 (1-800-786-9199) and select option 2.

Page 1118 of 1284

PTO/SB/44 (04-05) Approved for use through 04/30/2007. OMB 0651-0033 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office: U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number (Also Form PTO-1050)

UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE CERTIFICATE OF CORRECTION

Page <u>5</u> of <u>5</u>

PATENT NO: 7,110,444 B1

DATED: September 19, 2006

INVENTORS: Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears or errors appear in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below.

Section (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (continued from page 4): Marsland, R.A. et al., "130 Ghz GaAs monolithic integrated circuit sampling head," Appl. Phys. Lett., American Institute of Physics, Vol. 55, No. 6, pp. 592-594 (August 7, 1989). Martin, K. and Sedra, A.S., "Switched-Capacitor Building Blocks for Adaptive Systems," IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems, IEEE Circuits and Systems Society, Vol. CAS-28, No. 6, pp. 576-584 (June 1981).

Marzano, F.S. and d'Auria, G., "Model-based Prediction of Amplitude Scintillation variance due to Clear-Air Tropospheric Turbulence on Earth-Satellite Microwave Links," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. 1506-1518 (October 1998). Matricciani, E., "Prediction of fade durations due to rain in satellite communication systems," *Radio Science*, American Geophysical Union, Vol. 32, No. 3, pp. 935-941 (May-June 1997).

McQueen, J.G., "The Monitoring of High-Speed Waveforms," *Electronic Engineering*, Morgan Brothers Limited, Vol. XXIV, No. 296, pp. 436-441 (October 1952).

MAILING ADDRESS OF SENDER (Please do not use customer number below):

1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington DC 20005-3934 Atty. Dkt. No. 1744.0630003

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.322, 1.323 and 1.324. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 1.0 hour to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you are required to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Attention Certificate of Corrections Branch, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 (1-800-786-9199) and select option 2.

Page 1119 of 1284

| Electronic Acknowledgement Receipt | |
|--------------------------------------|---|
| EFS ID: | 1954200 |
| Application Number: | 09632856 |
| International Application Number: | |
| Confirmation Number: | 2377 |
| Title of Invention: | WIRELESS LOCAL AREA NETWORK (WLAN) USING UNIVERSAL FREQUENCY TRANSLATION TECHNOLOGY INCLUDING MULTI-PHASE EMBODIMENTS AND CIRCUIT IMPLEMENTATIONS |
| First Named Inventor/Applicant Name: | David F. Sorrells |
| Correspondence Address: | Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox PLLC - Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue NW - Washington DC 20005-3934 US (202)371-2540 - |
| Filer: | Jeffrey Thomas Helvey/Jason Geider |
| Filer Authorized By: | Jeffrey Thomas Helvey |
| Attorney Docket Number: | 1744.0630003 |
| Receipt Date: | 10-JUL-2007 |
| Filing Date: | 04-AUG-2000 |
| Time Stamp: | 14:14:58 |
| Application Type: | Utility under 35 USC 111(a) |

Payment information:

| Submitted with Payment | no |
|------------------------|----|

File Listing: Page 1920 of 1284

| Document Number | Document Description | File Name | File Size(Bytes) /Message Digest | Multi Part /.zip | Pages (if appl.) |
|---|---|---|--|--|--|
| 1 | Bequest for Certificate of Correction | 17440630003, rec.pdf | 575849 | | 13 |
| | | 1744000000 <u>-</u> 100.pdi | e283174e90td46d41007f9333037454tb 0e054b6 | | |
| Warnings: | | | | | |
| Information | | | - | | |
| | | Total Files Size (in bytes): | 57 | 75849 | |
| This Acknow characterize similar to a <u>New Applica</u> If a new app 37 CFR 1.53 shown on the <u>National Sta</u> If a timely s of 35 U.S.C. application in due course <u>New Interna</u> If a new inter components Internationa course, sub Receipt will | wledgement Receipt evidences receipt by the applicant, and including Post Card, as described in MPEP a <u>ations Under 35 U.S.C. 111</u> dication is being filed and the appl (b)-(d) and MPEP 506), a Filing Re- his Acknowledgement Receipt will age of an International Application ubmission to enter the national sta 371 and other applicable requiren as a national stage submission un- se. <u>ational Application Filed with the U</u> ernational application is being filed is for an international filing date (se al Application Number and of the In- ject to prescriptions concerning n establish the international filing date | ceipt on the noted date by t page counts, where applica 503. lication includes the necess ceipt (37 CFR 1.54) will be is establish the filing date of <u>under 35 U.S.C. 371</u> age of an international appl nents a Form PCT/DO/EO/9 ider 35 U.S.C. 371 will be is <u>SPTO as a Receiving Offica</u> and the international appl ee PCT Article 11 and MPEI nternational Filing Date (Fo ational security, and the da ate of the application. | the USPTO of the in able. It serves as even sary components for issued in due cours the application. lication is complian 03 indicating accept sued in addition to <u>e</u> ication includes the P 1810), a Notification rm PCT/RO/105) will ate shown on this A | dicated do vidence of or a filing d a and the d t with the d tance of th the Filing I e necessary on of the Il be issued cknowledg | cuments, receipt ate (see date conditions le Receipt, / I in due jement |



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Patent and Trademark Office ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF COMMERCE AND COMMISSIONER OF PATENTS AND TRADEMARKS P.O. Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

August 6, 2007

Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W Washington DC 20005-3934

| Patent No. | : 7,110,444 B1 |
|-------------|------------------------------|
| Inventor(s) | : David F. Sorrells, et al. |
| Issued | : September 19, 2006 |
| For | WIRELESS LOCAL AREA NETWORK |
| (WLA) | N) USING UNIVERSAL FREQUENCY |
| TRAN | SLATION TECHNOLOGY INCLUDING |
| MULI | I-PHASE EMBODIMENTS AND |
| CIRCU | JIT IMPLEMENTATIONS |
| Doc. No. 17 | 744.0630003 |

To Whom It May Concern:

The Certificate of Correction issued on <u>August 7, 2007</u>, issued in error, in that error(s) was made in identifying the patent number and/or keying text/corrections, i.e.:

On the second and third page of the issued cofc, in the heading, the page numbering is labeled incorrectly. The label should be displayed on second page as --Page 2 of 4-- and on third page as --Page 3 of 4--..

Therefore, a certificate of correction will be issued to correct (supersede) the Certificate of Correction containing error(s), made during preparation of the Certificate of Correction, as noted above.

No further response is required, from applicants (attorney). However, errors discovered by attorney, other than as noted and described above, should be noted on *a copy* of the Certificate of Correction that was issued in error, accompanied by a signed transmittal letter and submitted directed to this Branch.

Antonio Johnson (703) 308-9390 ext. 111 For Cecelia Newman, Supervisor Decisions & Certificates of Correction Branch (703) 305-8309 / 703-308-9390 ext. 102 cbn

Page 1122 of 1284

| PATENT NO. | : 7,110,444 B1 | |
|-----------------|----------------------|--|
| APPLICATION NO. | : 09/632856 | |
| DATED . | : September 19, 2006 | |
| INVENTOR(S) | : Sorrells et al. | |

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

ON TITLE PAGE

Item (56)

| Under "U.S. Pate | ent Documents | s", please insert the following citations: |
|------------------|------------------|--|
| 4,870,659 | 09/1989 | Oishi et al. |
| 4,871,987 | 10/1989 | Kawase |
| 4,885,587 | 12/1989 | Wiegand et al. |
| 4,885,756 | 12/1989 | Fontanes et al. |
| 4,888,557 | 12/1989 | Puckette, IV et al. |
| 4,890,302 | 12/1989 | Muilwijk . |
| 4,893,316 | 01/1990 | Janc et al. |
| 4,893,341 | 01/1990 | Gehring |
| 4,894,766 | 01/1990 | De Agro |
| 4,896,152 | 01/1990 | Tiemann |
| 4,902,979 | 02/1990 | Puckette, IV |
| 4,908,579 | 03/1990 | Tawfik et al. |
| 4,910,752 | 03/1990 | Yester, Jr. et al. |
| 4,914,405 | 04/1990 | Wells |
| 4,920,510 | 04/1990 | Senderowicz et al. |
| 4,922,452 | 05/1990 | Larsen et al. |
| 4,931,921 | 06/1990 | Anderson |
| 4,944,025 | 07/1990 | Gehring et al. |
| 4,955,079 | 09/1990 | Connerney et al. |
| 4,965,467 | 10/1990 | Bilterijst |
| 4,967,160 | 10/1990 | Quievy et al. |
| 4,970,703 | 11/1990 | Hariharan et al. |
| 4,982,353 | 01/1991 | Jacob et al. |
| 4,984,077 | 01/1991 | Uchida |
| 4,995,055 | 02/1991 | Weinberger et al. |
| 5,003,621 | 03/1991, | Gailus |
| 5,005,169 | 04/1991 | Bronder et al. |
| 5,006,810 | 04/1991 | Popescu |
| 5,010,585 | 04/1991 | Garcia |
| 5,014,304 | 05/1991 | Nicollini et al. |
| 5,015,963 | 05/1991 | Sutton |
| 5,017,924 | 05/1991 | Guiberteau et al. |
| 5,020,149 | 0 5/199 1 | Hemmie |
| 5,020,154 | 05/1 991 | Zierhut |
| 5,052,050 | 09/1991 | Collier et al. |
| 5,065,409 | 11/1 991 | Hughes et al. |
| | | |

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1 of 4

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

Page 2 of 🖨

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

<u>Item (56)</u>

æ

Under "Foreign Patent Documents", please insert the following citations:

| JP 6-237276 | 08/1994 |
|---------------------|---------------|
| JP 8-23359 · | 01/1996 |
| JP 47-2314 | 02/1972 |
| JP 58-7903 | 01/1983 |
| JP 58-133004 | 08/1983 |
| JP 60-58705 | 04/1985 |
| JP 4-123614 | 04/1992 |
| JP 4-127601 | 04/1992 |
| JP 5-175730 | 07/1993 |
| JP 5-175734 | 07/1993 |
| JP 7-154344 | 06/1995 |
| JP 7-307620 | 11/1995 |
| JP 55-66057 | 05/1980 |
| JP 63-65587 | 03/1988 |
| JP 63-153691 | 06/1988 |
| EP 0 276 130 | A2&A3 07/1988 |

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations:

Karasawa, Y. et al., "A New Prediction Method for Tropospheric Scintillation on Earth-Space Paths," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 36, No. 11, pp. 1608-1614 (November 1988).

Kirsten, J. and Fleming, J., "Undersampling reduces data-acquisition costs for select applications," *EDN*, Cahners Publishing, Vol. 35, No. 13, pp. 217-222, 224, 226-228 (June 21, 1990).

Lam, W.K. et al., "Measurement of the Phase Noise Characteristics of an Unlocked Communications Channel Identifier," Proceedings Of the 1993 IEEE International Frequency Control Symposium, IEEE, pp. 283-288 (June 2-4, 1993). Lam, W.K. et al., "Wideband sounding of 11.6 Ghz transhorizon channel," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 30, No. 9, pp. 738-739 (April 28, 1994). Larkin, K.G, "Efficient demodulator for bandpass sampled AM signals," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 32, No. 2, pp. 101-102 (January 18, 1996). Lau, W.H. et al., "Analysis of the Time Variant Structure of Microwave Line-of-sight Multipath Phenomena," IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference & Exhibition, IEEE, pp. 1707-1711 (November 28 - December 1, 1988).

Lau, W.H. et al., "Improved Prony Algorithm to Identify Multipath Components," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 23, No. 20, pp. 1059-1060 (September 24, 1987).

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

Page 3 of

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Item (56)

K.

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd):

Lesage, P. and Audoin, C., "Effect of Dead-Time on the Estimation of the Two-Sample Variance," *IEEE Transactions on Instrumentation and Measurement*, IEEE Instrumentation and Measurement Society, Vol. IM-28, No. 1, pp. 6-10 (March 1979).

Liechti, C.A., "Performance of Dual-gate GaAs MESFET's as Gain-Controlled Low-Noise Amplifiers and High-Speed Modulators," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. MTT-23, No. 6, pp. 461-469 (June 1975).

Linnenbrink, T.E. et al., "A One Gigasample Per Second Transient Recorder," *IEEE Transactions on Nuclear Science*, IEEE Nuclear and Plasma Sciences Society, Vol. NS-26, No, 4, pp. 4443-4449 (August 1979).

Liou, M.L., "A Tutorial on Computer-Aided Analysis of Switched-Capacitor Circuits," *Proceedings of the IEEE*, IEEE, Vol. 71, No. 8, pp. 987-1005 (August 1983).

Lo, P. et al., "Coherent Automatic Gain Control," IEE Colloquium on Phase Locked Techniques, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 (March 26, 1980).

Lo, P. et al., "Computation of Rain Induced Scintillations on Satellite Down-Links at Microwave Frequencies," *Third International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 83)*, pp. 127-131 (April 12-15, 1983).

Lo, P.S.L.O. et al., "Observations of Amplitude Scintillations on a Low-Elevation Earth-Space Path," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 20, No. 7, pp. 307-308 (March 29, 1984).

Madani, K. and Aithison, C.S., "A 20 Ghz Microwave Sampler," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. 40, No. 10, pp. 1960-1963 (October 1992).

Marsland, R.A. et al., "130 Ghz GaAs monolithic integrated circuit sampling head," Appl. Phys. Lett., American Institute of Physics, Vol. 55, No. 6, pp. 592-594 (August 7, 1989).

Martin, K. and Sedra, A.S., "Switched-Capacitor Building Blocks for Adaptive Systems," *IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems*, IEEE Circuits and Systems Society, Vol. CAS-28, No. 6, pp. 576-584 (June 1981).

Marzano, F.S. and d'Auria, G., "Model-based Prediction of Amplitude Scintillation variance due to Clear-Air Tropospheric Turbulence on Earth-Satellite Microwave Links," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. 1506-1518 (October 1998).

Matricciani, E., "Prediction of fade durations due to rain in satellite communication systems," *Radio Science*, American Geophysical Union, Vol. 32, No. 3, pp. 935-941 (May-June 1997).

Page 1125 of 1284

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

issued August 7,2007.

Page 4 of 4

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Section (56)

fe

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd): McQueen, J.G., "The Monitoring of High-Speed Waveforms," *Electronic Engineering*, Morgan Brothers Limited, Vol. XXIV, No. 296, pp. 436-441 (October 1952).

This certificate supersedes certificate of correction

Bienon and sealed whis Beterstron Day of August A2000

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1126 of 1284

| PATENT NO. APPLICATION NO. DATED INVENTOR(S) | : 7,110 : 09/6 : Septe : Sorre | 0,444 B1 32856 ember 19, 2006 ells et al. | Page 1 of |
|---|---|--|--|
| It is certified hereby corre | that err cted as | or appears in the shown below: | ne above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is |
| ON TITLE | PAGE | 2 | |
| <u>Item (56)</u> | Dete | •4 De | ' slope in set the following situtions |
| | 5. Pater | $\frac{100}{1080}$ | , please insert the following citations. |
| 4,870, | ,039 007 | 10/1020 | Visni et al. |
| 4,071, | 507 | 10/1989 | Nawase Wiegend et al |
| 4,005, | 756 | 12/1989 | Fontanes et al |
| 4,885, | 557 | 12/1989 | Puckette IV et al |
| 4,000, | 302 | 12/1989 | Muilwiik |
| 4 893 | 316 | 01/1990 | Jane et al |
| 4,893 | .341 | 01/1990 | Gehring |
| 4,894 | 766 | 01/1990 | De Agro |
| 4,896 | 152 | 01/1990 | Tiemann |
| 4,902 | 979 | 02/1990 | Puckette, IV |
| 4,908 | 579 | 03/1990 | Tawfik et al. |
| 4,910 | 752 | 03/1990 | Yester, Jr. et al. |
| 4,914 | 405 | 04/1990 | Wells |
| 4,920, | ,510 | 04/1990 | Senderowicz et al. |
| 4,922, | ,452 | 05/1990 | Larsen et al. |
| 4,931, | ,921 | 06/1990 | Anderson |
| 4,944, | ,025 | 07/1990 | Gehring et al. |
| 4,955, | ,079 | 09/1990 | Connerney et al. |
| 4,965, | ,467 | 10/1990 | Bilterijst |
| 4,967, | ,160 | 10/1990 | Quievy et al. |
| 4,970, | ,703 | 11/1990 | Hariharan et al. |
| 4,982, | ,353 | 01/1991 | Jacob et al. |
| 4,984 | ,077 | 01/1991 | Uchida |
| 4,995 | ,055 | 02/1991 | Weinberger et al. |
| 5,003, | ,621 | 03/1991 | Gailus |
| 5,005, | ,169 | 04/1991 | Bronder et al. |
| 5,006, | ,810 | 04/1991 | Popescu |
| 5,010, | ,585 | 04/1991 | Garcia |
| 5,014, | ,304 | 05/1991 | Nicollini et al. |
| 5,015, | ,963 | 05/1991 | Sutton |
| 5,017, | ,924 | 05/1991 | Guiberteau et al. |
| 5,020, | ,149 | 05/1991 | Hemmie |
| 5,020, | ,154 | 05/1991 | Zierhut |
| 5,052, | ,050 | 09/1991 | Collier et al. |
| 5,065, | ,409 | 11/1991 | Hugnes et al. |

Page 1 of 4

PATENT NO.: 7,110,444 B1APPLICATION NO.: 09/632856DATED: September 19, 2006INVENTOR(S): Sorrells et al.

Page 2 of 5

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Item (56)

Under "Foreign Patent Documents", please insert the following citations:

| JP 6-237276 | 08/1994 |
|--------------|---------------|
| JP 8-23359 | 01/1996 |
| JP 47-2314 | 02/1972 |
| JP 58-7903 | 01/1983 |
| JP 58-133004 | 08/1983 |
| JP 60-58705 | 04/1985 |
| JP 4-123614 | 04/1992 |
| JP 4-127601 | 04/1992 |
| JP 5-175730 | 07/1993 |
| JP 5-175734 | 07/1993 |
| JP 7-154344 | 06/1995 |
| JP 7-307620 | 11/1995 |
| JP 55-66057 | 05/1980 |
| JP 63-65587 | 03/1988 |
| JP 63-153691 | 06/1988 |
| EP 0 276 130 | A2&A3 07/1988 |

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations:

Karasawa, Y. *et al.*, "A New Prediction Method for Tropospheric Scintillation on Earth-Space Paths," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 36, No. 11, pp. 1608-1614 (November 1988).

Kirsten, J. and Fleming, J., "Undersampling reduces data-acquisition costs for select applications," *EDN*, Cahners Publishing, Vol. 35, No. 13, pp. 217-222, 224, 226-228 (June 21, 1990).

Lam, W.K. et al., "Measurement of the Phase Noise Characteristics of an Unlocked Communications Channel Identifier," *Proceedings Of the 1993 IEEE International Frequency Control Symposium*, IEEE, pp. 283-288 (June 2-4, 1993). Lam, W.K. et al., "Wideband sounding of 11.6 Ghz transhorizon channel," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 30, No. 9, pp. 738-739 (April 28, 1994). Larkin, K.G, "Efficient demodulator for bandpass sampled AM signals," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 32, No. 2, pp. 101-102 (January 18, 1996). Lau, W.H. et al., "Analysis of the Time Variant Structure of Microwave Line-of-sight Multipath Phenomena," *IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference & Exhibition*, IEEE, pp. 1707-1711 (November 28 - December 1, 1988).

Lau, W.H. et al., "Improved Prony Algorithm to Identify Multipath Components," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 23, No. 20, pp. 1059-1060 (September 24, 1987).

Page 3 of 5

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Item (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd):

Lesage, P. and Audoin, C., "Effect of Dead-Time on the Estimation of the Two-Sample Variance," *IEEE Transactions on Instrumentation and Measurement*, IEEE Instrumentation and Measurement Society, Vol. IM-28, No. 1, pp. 6-10 (March 1979).

Liechti, C.A., "Performance of Dual-gate GaAs MESFET's as Gain-Controlled Low-Noise Amplifiers and High-Speed Modulators," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. MTT-23, No. 6, pp. 461-469 (June 1975).

Linnenbrink, T.E. et al., "A One Gigasample Per Second Transient Recorder," *IEEE Transactions on Nuclear Science*, IEEE Nuclear and Plasma Sciences Society, Vol. NS-26, No, 4, pp. 4443-4449 (August 1979).

Liou, M.L., "A Tutorial on Computer-Aided Analysis of Switched-Capacitor Circuits," *Proceedings of the IEEE*, IEEE, Vol. 71, No. 8, pp. 987-1005 (August 1983).

Lo, P. et al., "Coherent Automatic Gain Control," *IEE Colloquium on Phase Locked Techniques*, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 (March 26, 1980).

Lo, P. et al., "Computation of Rain Induced Scintillations on Satellite Down-Links at Microwave Frequencies," *Third International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 83)*, pp. 127-131 (April 12-15, 1983).

Lo, P.S.L.O. *et al.*, "Observations of Amplitude Scintillations on a Low-Elevation Earth-Space Path," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 20, No. 7, pp. 307-308 (March 29, 1984).

Madani, K. and Aithison, C.S., "A 20 Ghz Microwave Sampler," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. 40, No. 10, pp. 1960-1963 (October 1992).

Marsland, R.A. et al., "130 Ghz GaAs monolithic integrated circuit sampling head," Appl. Phys. Lett., American Institute of Physics, Vol. 55, No. 6, pp. 592-594 (August 7, 1989).

Martin, K. and Sedra, A.S., "Switched-Capacitor Building Blocks for Adaptive Systems," *IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems*, IEEE Circuits and Systems Society, Vol. CAS-28, No. 6, pp. 576-584 (June 1981).

Marzano, F.S. and d'Auria, G., "Model-based Prediction of Amplitude Scintillation variance due to Clear-Air Tropospheric Turbulence on Earth-Satellite Microwave Links," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. 1506-1518 (October 1998).

Matricciani, E., "Prediction of fade durations due to rain in satellite communication systems," *Radio Science*, American Geophysical Union, Vol. 32, No. 3, pp. 935-941 (May-June 1997).

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

Page 4 of 4

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Section (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd): McQueen, J.G., "The Monitoring of High-Speed Waveforms," *Electronic Engineering*, Morgan Brothers Limited, Vol. XXIV, No. 296, pp. 436-441 (October 1952).

Signed and Sealed this

Seventh Day of August, 2007

JON W. DUDAS Director of the United States Patent and Trademark Office

> TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

Page 1130 of 1284

| It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below: ON TITLE PAGE Item (56) Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations: 4,870,659 09/1989 Oishi et al. 4,871,987 10/1989 Kawase 4,885,587 12/1989 Fortanes et al. 4,885,576 12/1989 Fortanes et al. 4,888,557 12/1989 Muilwijk 4,893,341 01/1990 Janc et al. 4,893,341 01/1990 Jet et al. 4,893,341 01/1990 De Agro 4,894,766 01/1990 Tiemann 4,902,979 02/1990 Puckette, IV 4,908,579 03/1990 Tawfik et al. 4,910,752 03/1990 Yester, Jr. et al. 4,910,752 03/1990 Vester, Jr. et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,921,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,922,452 03/1990 Contervice et al. 4,923,510 04/1990 Wells 4,920,510 04/1990 Wells 4,925,077 09/1990 Contervice et al. 4,935,077 01/1990 Gehring et al. 4,965,467 10/1990 Bilterijst 4,967,160 10/1990 Haritbar et al. 4,965,467 10/1990 Haritbar et al. 4,982,353 01/1991 Jacob et al. 4,982,353 01/1991 Bronder et al. 5,003,610 03/1991 Graitus 5,005,160 04/1991 Bronder et al. 5,003,610 03/1991 Graitus 5,003,610 03/1991 Graitus 5,003,610 03/1991 Graitus 5,003,621 03/1991 Graitus 5,003,620 04/1991 Bronder et al. 5,003,620 04/1991 Bronder et al. 5,003,620 04/1991 Bronder et al. 5,003,620 04/1991 Hermine 5,002,154 05/1991 Hermine 5, | PATENT NO.: 7,110APPLICATION NO.: 09/63DATED: SepteINVENTOR(S): Sorre | 9,444 B1 2856 2006 mber 19, 2006 Ils et al. | | Page 1 of 4 |
|---|---|--|---|--------------|
| ON TITLE PAGEItem (56)Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations: $4,870,659$ $99/1989$ Oishi et al. $4,871,987$ $10/1989$ Kawase $4,881,577$ $12/1989$ Wiegand et al. $4,885,576$ $12/1989$ Fontanes et al. $4,885,576$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,885,577$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,890,302$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,893,341$ $01/1990$ Gehring $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ De Agro $4,896,152$ $01/1990$ Termann $4,902,979$ $02/1990$ Puckette, IV $4,908,579$ $03/1990$ Tawfik et al. $4,914,405$ $04/1990$ Wells $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,998,4077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,005,619$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,005,610$ $04/1991$ Porsecu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Porsecu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Porsecu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Porsecu $5,010,585$ $05/19$ | It is certified that erro hereby corrected as | or appears in th shown below: | e above-identified patent and that said Lette | rs Patent is |
| Item (56)Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations: $4,870,659$ $09/1989$ Oishi et al. $4,871,987$ $10/1989$ Kawase $4,885,587$ $12/1989$ Wiegand et al. $4,885,576$ $12/1989$ Fontanes et al. $4,885,576$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,880,502$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,880,302$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,893,316$ $01/1990$ Janc et al. $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ De Agro $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ Tiemann $4,902,979$ $02/1990$ Puckette, IV $4,908,579$ $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al. $4,920,510$ $04/1990$ Wells $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,954,4025$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,956,5679$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Bitcrijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,004,169$ $05/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Garcia $5,005,69$ $05/1991$ Kuton $5,005,609$ $05/1991$ Kuton $5,005,609$ $05/1991$ Kuton $5,002,154$ $05/$ | ON TITLE PAGE | | | |
| Under "U.S. Patent Documents", please insert the following citations: $4,870,659$ 09/1989Oishi et al. $4,871,987$ 10/1989Kawase $4,881,587$ 12/1989Wiegand et al. $4,885,756$ 12/1989Puckette, IV et al. $4,888,575$ 12/1989Puckette, IV et al. $4,888,575$ 12/1989Muilwijk $4,890,302$ 12/1989Muilwijk $4,893,316$ 01/1990Janc et al. $4,893,341$ 01/1990De Agro $4,894,666$ 01/1990Puckette, IV $4,908,579$ 03/1990Tawfik et al. $4,902,979$ 02/1990Puckette, IV $4,902,579$ 03/1990Yester, Jr. et al. $4,910,752$ 03/1990Yester, Jr. et al. $4,920,510$ 04/1990Wells $4,922,510$ 04/1990Anderson $4,944,025$ 07/1990Anderson $4,944,025$ 07/1990Bilterijst $4,967,160$ 10/1990Bilterijst $4,970,703$ 11/1990Hariharan et al. $4,995,055$ 02/1991Weinberger et al. $4,995,055$ 02/1991Weinberger et al. $5,005,169$ 04/1991Border et al. $5,005,169$ 04/1991Border et al. $5,004,104$ 05/1991Sutton $5,014,304$ 05/1991Sutton $5,017,924$ 05/1991Sutton $5,005,109$ 05/1991Collier et al. $5,005,409$ 11/1991Hermie $5,005,409$ 11/1991Hermie </td <td><u>Item (56)</u></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> | <u>Item (56)</u> | | | |
| 4,870,659 $09/1989$ Oishi et al. $4,871,987$ $10/1989$ Kawase $4,885,587$ $12/1989$ Fontanes et al. $4,885,575$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,888,557$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,890,302$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,893,316$ $01/1990$ Janc et al. $4,893,341$ $01/1990$ Gehring $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ De Agro $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ Temann $4,902,979$ $02/1990$ Puckette, IV $4,908,579$ $03/1990$ Tawfik et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Tawfik et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Vester, Jr. et al. $4,910,752$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,924,452$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Gailus $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,005,169$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,002,154$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Collier et al. <td>Under "U.S. Paten</td> <td>t Documents'</td> <td>', please insert the following citations:</td> <td></td> | Under "U.S. Paten | t Documents' | ', please insert the following citations: | |
| 4,871,987 $10/1989$ Kawase $4,885,587$ $12/1989$ Wiegand et al. $4,885,556$ $12/1989$ Puckette, IV et al. $4,888,557$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,890,302$ $12/1989$ Muilwijk $4,893,316$ $01/1990$ Janc et al. $4,893,316$ $01/1990$ De Agro $4,894,766$ $01/1990$ De Agro $4,896,152$ $01/1990$ Puckette, IV $4,902,979$ $02/1990$ Puckette, IV $4,902,979$ $03/1990$ Tawfik et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al. $4,910,752$ $03/1990$ Senderowicz et al. $4,920,510$ $04/1990$ Wells $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,924,625$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Gailus $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Garcia $5,004,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,002,154$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Collier et al. $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Collier et al. $5,$ | 4,870,659 | 09/1989 | Oishi et al. | |
| 4,885,58712/1989Wiegand et al.4,885,57612/1989Fontanes et al.4,885,57112/1989Muilwijk4,880,30212/1989Muilwijk4,893,31601/1990Janc et al.4,893,34101/1990Gehring4,894,76601/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Puckette, IV4,902,97902/1990Puckette, IV4,902,97903/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,910,75203/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,920,51004/1990Wells4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,931,92106/1990Anderson4,944,02507/1990Gehring et al.4,955,07909/1990Connerney et al.4,965,46710/1990Bilterijst4,965,46710/1990Quievy et al.4,970,70311/1990Hariharan et al.4,984,07701/1991Jacob et al.4,984,07703/1991Gailus5,003,62103/1991Bronder et al.5,003,61004/1991Popescu5,014,30405/1991Nicollini et al.5,015,96305/1991Sutton5,017,92405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,409 <td>4,871,987</td> <td>10/1989</td> <td>Kawase</td> <td></td> | 4,871,987 | 10/1989 | Kawase | |
| 4,885,75612/1989Fontanes et al.4,885,5712/1989Muikvijk4,890,30212/1989Muikvijk4,893,31601/1990Janc et al.4,893,31601/1990De Agro4,893,34101/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Puckette, IV4,908,57903/1990Tawfik et al.4,908,57903/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,910,75203/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,910,75203/1990Senderowicz et al.4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,931,92106/1990Senderson4,944,02507/1990Gehring et al.4,965,46710/1990Bilterijst4,967,16010/1990Quievy et al.4,970,70311/1990Hariharan et al.4,982,35301/1991Jacob et al.4,995,05502/1991Weinberger et al.5,003,62103/1991Gailus5,001,58504/1991Bronder et al.5,001,58504/1991Bronder et al.5,010,58505/1991Nicollini et al.5,011,30405/1991Sutton5,011,30405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Collier et al.5,020,15405/1991Cilier et al.5,020,15405/1991Cilier et al.5,020,1540 | 4,885,587 | 12/1989 | Wiegand et al. | |
| 4,888,55712/1989Puckette, IV et al.4,890,30212/1989Muilwijk4,890,30212/1990Janc et al.4,893,31601/1990Gehring4,894,76601/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Tiemann4,902,97902/1990Puckette, IV4,908,57903/1990Tawfik et al.4,910,75203/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,40504/1990Wells4,920,51004/1990Senderowicz et al.4,921,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,931,92106/1990Anderson4,940,2507/1990Gehring et al.4,965,46710/1990Bilterijst4,967,16010/1990Quievy et al.4,967,16010/1990Quievy et al.4,970,70311/1990Hariharan et al.4,984,07701/1991Uchida4,995,05502/1991Weinberger et al.5,005,16904/1991Bronder et al.5,005,81004/1991Bronder et al.5,005,81004/1991Garcia5,01,58504/1991Garcia5,014,30405/1991Nicollini et al.5,017,92405/1991Sutton5,017,92405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Collier et al.5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al.< | 4,885,756 | 12/1989 | Fontanes et al. | |
| 4,890,30212/1989Muilwijk4,893,31601/1990Janc et al.4,893,34101/1990Gehring4,894,76601/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Tiemann4,902,97902/1990Puckette, IV4,908,57903/1990Tawfik et al.4,914,40504/1990Wells4,920,51004/1990Wells4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,921,40504/1990Senderowicz et al.4,922,45205/1990Anderson4,944,02507/1990Gehring et al.4,955,07909/1990Connerney et al.4,967,16010/1990Bilterijst4,967,46710/1990Bilterijst4,967,5502/1991Weinberger et al.4,984,07701/1991Uchida4,995,05502/1991Weinberger et al.5,003,62103/1991Garcia5,010,58504/1991Bronder et al.5,010,58504/1991Garcia5,011,596305/1991Nicollini et al.5,012,94405/1991Nicollini et al.5,020,14905/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,14905/1991Collier et al.5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al. | 4,888,557 | 12/1989 | Puckette, IV et al. | |
| 4,893,31601/1990Janc et al.4,893,34101/1990Gehring4,894,76601/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Tiemann4,902,97902/1990Puckette, IV4,908,57903/1990Tawfik et al.4,910,75203/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,40504/1990Wells4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,931,92106/1990Anderson4,944,02507/1990Gehring et al.4,955,07909/1990Connerney et al.4,965,46710/1990Bilterijst4,966,46710/1990Quievy et al.4,970,70311/1990Hariharan et al.4,982,35301/1991Jacob et al.4,984,07701/1991Uchida4,995,05502/1991Weinberger et al.5,003,62103/1991Gailus5,005,16904/1991Popescu5,010,58504/1991Popescu5,017,92405/1991Sutton5,017,92405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,15405/1991Collier et al.5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,055,00911/1991Hemmie5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al. | 4,890,302 | 12/1989 | Muilwijk | |
| 4,893,34101/1990Gehring4,894,76601/1990De Agro4,896,15201/1990Fiemann4,902,97902/1990Puckette, IV4,908,57903/1990Tawfik et al.4,910,75203/1990Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,40504/1990Wells4,920,51004/1990Senderowicz et al.4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,921,51004/1990Gehring et al.4,922,45205/1990Larsen et al.4,931,92106/1990Anderson4,944,02507/1990Gehring et al.4,965,46710/1990Bilterijst4,967,16010/1990Quievy et al.4,970,70311/1990Hariharan et al.4,982,35301/1991Jacob et al.4,984,07701/1991Uchida4,995,05502/1991Weinberger et al.5,005,61004/1991Popescu5,005,81004/1991Popescu5,010,58504/1991Garcia5,017,92405/1991Sutton5,017,92405/1991Sutton5,017,92405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,020,15405/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al. | 4,893,316 | 01/1990 | Janc et al. | |
| 4,894,766 $01/1990$ De Agro4,896,152 $01/1990$ Tiemann4,902,979 $02/1990$ Puckette, IV4,908,579 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,910,752 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,921,921 $06/1990$ Anderson4,940,225 $07/1990$ Gehring et al.4,955,079 $09/1990$ Connerney et al.4,965,467 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,160 $10/1990$ Quievy et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,984,077 $01/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Popescu5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,017,924 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Culert et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Culert et al.5,020,050 $09/1991$ Culert et al.5,020,050 $09/1991$ Culert et al.5,020,050 $09/1991$ Culert et al.5,020,054 $05/1991$ Lierhut5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,893,341 | 01/1990 | Gehring | |
| 4,896,152 $01/1990$ Tiemann4,902,979 $02/1990$ Puckette, IV4,908,579 $03/1990$ Tawfik et al.4,910,752 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,931,921 $06/1990$ Anderson4,944,025 $07/1990$ Gehring et al.4,955,079 $09/1990$ Connerney et al.4,965,467 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,160 $10/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,984,077 $01/1991$ Uchida4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,006,810 $04/1991$ Popescu5,0110,585 $04/1991$ Popescu5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,017,924 $05/1991$ Sutton5,017,924 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Zierhut5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,894,766 | 01/1990 | De Agro | |
| 4,902,979 $02/1990$ Puckette, IV4,908,579 $03/1990$ Tawfik et al.4,910,752 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells4,920,510 $04/1990$ Senderowicz et al.4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,931,921 $06/1990$ Anderson4,944,025 $07/1990$ Gehring et al.4,955,079 $09/1990$ Connerney et al.4,967,160 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,467 $10/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,984,077 $01/1991$ Uchida4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Propescu5,010,358 $04/1991$ Popescu5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,017,924 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Zierhut5,020,154 $05/1991$ Collier et al.5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,896,152 | 01/1990 | Tiemann | |
| 4,908,579 $03/1990$ Tawfik et al.4,910,752 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells4,920,510 $04/1990$ Senderowicz et al.4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,931,921 $06/1990$ Anderson4,944,025 $07/1990$ Gehring et al.4,955,079 $09/1990$ Connerney et al.4,965,467 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,160 $10/1990$ Quievy et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Popescu5,010,585 $04/1991$ Popescu5,015,963 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,017,924 $05/1991$ Sutton5,020,149 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Kuton5,021,490 $05/1991$ Hemmie5,020,154 $05/1991$ Kuton5,020,154 $05/1991$ Kuton5,021,149 $05/1991$ Kuton5,020,154 $05/1991$ Kuton5,020,154 $05/1991$ Kiton5,020,054 $07/1991$ Hemmie5,020,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,902,979 | 02/1990 | Puckette, IV | |
| 4,910,752 $03/1990$ Yester, Jr. et al.4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells4,920,510 $04/1990$ Senderowicz et al.4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al.4,931,921 $06/1990$ Anderson4,944,025 $07/1990$ Gehring et al.4,955,079 $09/1990$ Connerney et al.4,965,467 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,160 $10/1990$ Quievy et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Bronder et al.5,005,810 $04/1991$ Popescu5,015,963 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,015,963 $05/1991$ Sutton5,017,924 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,149 $05/1991$ Hemmie5,020,154 $05/1991$ Zierhut5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al. | 4,908,579 | 03/1990 | Tawfik et al. | |
| 4,914,405 $04/1990$ Wells $4,920,510$ $04/1990$ Senderowicz et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,931,921$ $06/1990$ Anderson $4,944,025$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Quievy et al. $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,020,159$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,022,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,910,752 | 03/1990 | Yester, Jr. et al. | |
| 4,920,510 $04/1990$ Senderowicz et al. $4,922,452$ $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,931,921$ $06/1990$ Anderson $4,944,025$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,914,405 | 04/1990 | Wells | |
| 4,922,452 $05/1990$ Larsen et al. $4,931,921$ $06/1990$ Anderson $4,944,025$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Quievy et al. $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Propescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,022,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,920,510 | 04/1990 | Senderowicz et al. | |
| 4,931,921 $06/1990$ Anderson $4,944,025$ $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Quievy et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,022,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,922,452 | 05/1990 | Larsen et al. | |
| 4,944,025 $07/1990$ Gehring et al. $4,955,079$ $09/1990$ Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Quievy et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,025,050$ $09/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,931,921 | 06/1990 | Anderson | |
| 4,955,079 0971990 Connerney et al. $4,965,467$ $10/1990$ Bilterijst $4,967,160$ $10/1990$ Quievy et al. $4,970,703$ $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,944,025 | 07/1990 | Gehring et al. | |
| 4,965,467 $10/1990$ Bilterijst4,967,160 $10/1990$ Quievy et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,984,077 $01/1991$ Uchida4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Bronder et al.5,006,810 $04/1991$ Popescu5,010,585 $04/1991$ Garcia5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,015,963 $05/1991$ Sutton5,020,149 $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al.5,020,154 $05/1991$ Zierhut5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,052,050 $09/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,955,079 | 09/1990 | Connerney et al. | |
| 4,967,160 $10/1990$ Quievy et al.4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al.4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al.4,984,077 $01/1991$ Uchida4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al.5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus5,005,169 $04/1991$ Bronder et al.5,006,810 $04/1991$ Popescu5,010,585 $04/1991$ Garcia5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al.5,017,924 $05/1991$ Sutton5,020,149 $05/1991$ Hemmie5,020,154 $05/1991$ Zierhut5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collier et al.5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,965,467 | 10/1990 | Bilterijst | |
| 4,970,703 $11/1990$ Hariharan et al. $4,982,353$ $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,967,160 | 10/1990 | Quievy et al. | |
| 4,982,353 $01/1991$ Jacob et al. $4,984,077$ $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,970,703 | 11/1990 | Hariharan et al. | |
| 4,984,077 $01/1991$ Uchida $4,995,055$ $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,982,353 | 01/1991 | Jacob et al. | |
| 4,995,055 $02/1991$ Weinberger et al. $5,003,621$ $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Micollini et al. $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,984,077 | 01/1991 | Uchida | |
| 5,003,621 $03/1991$ Gailus $5,005,169$ $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 4,995,055 | 02/1991 | Weinberger et al. | |
| 5,005,169 $04/1991$ Bronder et al. $5,006,810$ $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,003,621 | 03/1991 | Gailus | |
| 5,006,810 $04/1991$ Popescu $5,010,585$ $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,005,169 | 04/1991 | Bronder et al. | |
| 5,010,585 $04/1991$ Garcia $5,014,304$ $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,006,810 | 04/1991 | Popescu | |
| 5,014,304 $05/1991$ Nicollini et al. $5,015,963$ $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,010,585 | 04/1991 | Garcia | |
| 5,015,903 $05/1991$ Sutton $5,017,924$ $05/1991$ Guiberteau et al. $5,020,149$ $05/1991$ Hemmie $5,020,154$ $05/1991$ Zierhut $5,052,050$ $09/1991$ Collier et al. $5,065,409$ $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,014,304 | 05/1991 | Nicollini et al. | |
| 5,017,92405/1991Guiberteau et al.5,020,14905/1991Hemmie5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al. | 5,017,903 | 05/1991 | Sution | |
| 5,020,14905/1991Hemmie5,020,15405/1991Zierhut5,052,05009/1991Collier et al.5,065,40911/1991Hughes et al. | 5,017,924 | 05/1991 | Guiderteau et al. | |
| 5,020,154 05/1991 Ziernut 5,052,050 09/1991 Collier et al. 5,065,409 11/1991 Hughes et al. | 5,020,149 | 05/1991 | rieminie Zierbet | |
| 5,052,050 $09/1991$ Collect et al. 5,065,409 $11/1991$ Hughes et al. | 5,020,154 | 00/1991 | Collier et al | |
| 3,003,409 11/1991 Hughes et al. | 5,052,050 | U9/1991 11/1001 | Unifer et al. | |
| | 5,005,409 | 11/1991 | Tughts G al. | |

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Page 2 of 4

Item (56)

Under "Foreign Patent Documents", please insert the following citations:

| JP 6-237276 | 08/1994 |
|--------------|---------------|
| JP 8-23359 | 01/1996 |
| JP 47-2314 | 02/1972 |
| JP 58-7903 | 01/1983 |
| JP 58-133004 | 08/1983 |
| JP 60-58705 | 04/1985 |
| JP 4-123614 | 04/1992 |
| JP 4-127601 | 04/1992 |
| JP 5-175730 | 07/1993 |
| JP 5-175734 | 07/1993 |
| JP 7-154344 | 06/1995 |
| JP 7-307620 | 11/1995 |
| JP 55-66057 | 05/1980 |
| JP 63-65587 | 03/1988 |
| JP 63-153691 | 06/1988 |
| EP 0 276 130 | A2&A3 07/1988 |

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations:

Karasawa, Y. *et al.*, "A New Prediction Method for Tropospheric Scintillation on Earth-Space Paths," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 36, No. 11, pp. 1608-1614 (November 1988).

Kirsten, J. and Fleming, J., "Undersampling reduces data-acquisition costs for select applications," *EDN*, Cahners Publishing, Vol. 35, No. 13, pp. 217-222, 224, 226-228 (June 21, 1990).

Lam, W.K. et al., "Measurement of the Phase Noise Characteristics of an Unlocked Communications Channel Identifier," *Proceedings Of the 1993 IEEE International Frequency Control Symposium*, IEEE, pp. 283-288 (June 2-4, 1993). Lam, W.K. et al., "Wideband sounding of 11.6 Ghz transhorizon channel," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 30, No. 9, pp. 738-739 (April 28, 1994). Larkin, K.G, "Efficient demodulator for bandpass sampled AM signals," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 32, No. 2, pp. 101-102 (January 18, 1996). Lau, W.H. et al., "Analysis of the Time Variant Structure of Microwave Line-of-sight Multipath Phenomena," *IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference & Exhibition*, IEEE, pp. 1707-1711 (November 28 - December 1, 1988).

Lau, W.H. et al., "Improved Prony Algorithm to Identify Multipath Components," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 23, No. 20, pp. 1059-1060 (September 24, 1987).

Page 3 of 4

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Item (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd):

Lesage, P. and Audoin, C., "Effect of Dead-Time on the Estimation of the Two-Sample Variance," *IEEE Transactions on Instrumentation and Measurement*, IEEE Instrumentation and Measurement Society, Vol. IM-28, No. 1, pp. 6-10 (March 1979).

Liechti, C.A., "Performance of Dual-gate GaAs MESFET's as Gain-Controlled Low-Noise Amplifiers and High-Speed Modulators," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. MTT-23, No. 6, pp. 461-469 (June 1975).

Linnenbrink, T.E. et al., "A One Gigasample Per Second Transient Recorder," *IEEE Transactions on Nuclear Science*, IEEE Nuclear and Plasma Sciences Society, Vol. NS-26, No, 4, pp. 4443-4449 (August 1979).

Liou, M.L., "A Tutorial on Computer-Aided Analysis of Switched-Capacitor Circuits," *Proceedings of the IEEE*, IEEE, Vol. 71, No. 8, pp. 987-1005 (August 1983).

Lo, P. et al., "Coherent Automatic Gain Control," *IEE Colloquium on Phase Locked Techniques*, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 (March 26, 1980).

Lo, P. et al., "Computation of Rain Induced Scintillations on Satellite Down-Links at Microwave Frequencies," *Third International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 83)*, pp. 127-131 (April 12-15, 1983).

Lo, P.S.L.O. *et al.*, "Observations of Amplitude Scintillations on a Low-Elevation Earth-Space Path," *Electronics Letters*, IEE, Vol. 20, No. 7, pp. 307-308 (March 29, 1984).

Madani, K. and Aithison, C.S., "A 20 Ghz Microwave Sampler," *IEEE Transactions on Microwave Theory and Techniques*, IEEE Microwave Theory and Techniques Society, Vol. 40, No. 10, pp. 1960-1963 (October 1992).

Marsland, R.A. et al., "130 Ghz GaAs monolithic integrated circuit sampling head," Appl. Phys. Lett., American Institute of Physics, Vol. 55, No. 6, pp. 592-594 (August 7, 1989).

Martin, K. and Sedra, A.S., "Switched-Capacitor Building Blocks for Adaptive Systems," *IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems*, IEEE Circuits and Systems Society, Vol. CAS-28, No. 6, pp. 576-584 (June 1981).

Marzano, F.S. and d'Auria, G., "Model-based Prediction of Amplitude Scintillation variance due to Clear-Air Tropospheric Turbulence on Earth-Satellite Microwave Links," *IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation*, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. 1506-1518 (October 1998).

Matricciani, E., "Prediction of fade durations due to rain in satellite communication systems," *Radio Science*, American Geophysical Union, Vol. 32, No. 3, pp. 935-941 (May-June 1997).

 PATENT NO.
 : 7,110,444 B1

 APPLICATION NO.
 : 09/632856

 DATED
 : September 19, 2006

 INVENTOR(S)
 : Sorrells et al.

Page 4 of 4

It is certified that error appears in the above-identified patent and that said Letters Patent is hereby corrected as shown below:

Section (56)

Under "Other Publications", please insert the following citations (cont'd): McQueen, J.G., "The Monitoring of High-Speed Waveforms," *Electronic Engineering*, Morgan Brothers Limited, Vol. XXIV, No. 296, pp. 436-441 (October 1952).

This certificate supersedes Certificate of Correction issued August 7, 2007.

Signed and Sealed this

Twenty-eighth Day of August, 2007

JON W. DUDAS Director of the United States Patent and Trademark Office

PTO/SB/80 (11-08) Approved for use through 11/30/2011. OMB 0651-0035 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office; U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number.

| POWER OF ATTORNEY TO PR | POWER OF ATTORNEY TO PROSECUTE APPLICATIONS BEFORE THE USPTO | | | | |
|--|---|--|---|---|--|
| I hereby revoke all previous powers of attorned 37 CFR 3.73(b). | ey given in the app | lication identified | in the attached s | tatement under | |
| I hereby appoint: | | | | | |
| Practitioners associated with the Customer Numb | er: | 22913 | | | |
| OR Practitioner(s) named below (if more than ten pate | ent practitioners are to | be named, then a cus | stomer number must b | e used): | |
| Name | Registration Number | | Name | Registration Number | |
| | | | | | |
| | | an a ca a dagan in a kili a dagan kila a a ga a ga | | | |
| eveneza orașe w Veri - , | | | ŴŦĸĊĸĬŊŎŊŊŢŊŊĸĸŊŊġĸĸŦŦĸŦġĸĸĸĸĸĸĿĿĿţĸŎĬŊĸĊĊĬĬĬĬŢ | a contraction of the second and | |
| as attorney(s) or agent(s) to represent the undersigned to any and all patent applications assigned <u>only</u> to the under attached to this form in accordance with 37 CFR 3.73(b) | before the United State ersigned according to the | s Patent and Tradem he USPTO assignment | ark Office (USPTO) in nt records or assignme | connection with ent documents | |
| Please change the correspondence address for the appl | ication identified in the | attached statement u | nder 37 CFR 3.73(b) 1 | ю: | |
| | | | | | |
| Image: Weight of the address associated with Customer Number: 22913 | | | | | |
| Firm or Individual Name | Firm or Individual Name | | | | |
| Address | | | | | |
| City | State | | Zip | | |
| Country | | | | | |
| Telephone | | Email | | | |
| Assignee Name and Address: | | ŎŦŦŎŎţĸŎſĊĹĬŢĸŢĊţĸĊĸĸĸĊĊĊĸĸĸŦŎţĊĬĬŎĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬ | and and the state of the state | and the synthesis of the second state of the second state of the second state of the second state of the second | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | an a | | | |
| A copy of this form, together with a statement under 37 CFR 3.73(b) (Form PTO/SB/96 or equivalent) is required to be filed in each application in which this form is used. The statement under 37 CFR 3.73(b) may be completed by one of | | | | | |
| the practitioners appointed in this form if the appointed practitioner is authorized to act on behalf of the assignee, | | | | | |
| and must identify the application in which this | Power of Attorney | is to be filed. | an a | alaraman ay a farmana ay a farmana ay ana ana ana ana ana ana ana ana a | |
| SIGNATURE of Assignee of Record The individual whose signature and title is supplied below is authorized to act on behalf of the assignee | | | | | |
| Signature Amility Amar | lla | | Date 10-27- | 2011 | |
| Name David F. Sorrells | to the second | | Telephone 904-7 | 32-6100 | |
| Title CTO | | | | | |
| This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.31, 1.32 at | nd 1.33. The information | is required to obtain or r | etain a benefit by the put | lic which is to file (and | |

by the USPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.11 and 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 3 minutes to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 and select option 2.

Page 1135 of 1284

PTO/SB/96 (07-09) Approved for use through 07/31/2012. OMB 0651-0031 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office; U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number.

| Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 | , no persons are required to res | cond to a collection of information of contraction of the second se | on unless it displays a valid OMB control numb |
|---|--|--|---|
| David E. Sorralle, et : | al | | |
| Applicant/Patent Owner: David 1: Correlia, et a | ж. | lad/lagua Data: Sen 19 | 2006 |
| | F | | shaalamiinahalina Malti Dhasa |
| Embodiments and Circuit Implement | N) using Universal Fre Itations | quency Translation Te | chnology including Multi-Phase |
| ParkerVision, Inc | , a corporation | | ····· |
| (Name of Assignee) | (Type of Assi | nee, e.g., corporation, partners | hip, university, government agency, etc. |
| states that it is: | | | |
| \mathfrak{I} . \mathbf{X} the assignee of the entire right, title, a | nd interest in: | | |
| 2. an assignee of less than the entire rig (The extent (by percentage) of its own | ht, title, and interest in ership interest is | %); or | |
| 3. the assignee of an undivided interest | in the entirety of (a comp | ete assignment from one | of the joint inventors was made) |
| the patent application/patent identified above, by | virtue of either: | | |
| A. X An assignment from the inventor(s) of the United States Patent and Tradem copy therefore is attached. | the patent application/patent Ap | ilent identified above. Th 9, Frame 08 | e assignment was recorded in 68, or for which a |
| OR | | | |
| B. A chain of title from the inventor(s), of | the patent application/pa | tent identified above, to t | he current assignee as follows: |
| 1. From: | | То: | |
| The document was recorde Reel | d in the United States Pa | tent and Trademark Offic | e at a copy thereof is attached. |
| 2. From: | | То: | |
| The document was recorde | d in the United States Pa | tent and Trademark Offic | e at |
| Reel | , Frame | or for which | a copy thereof is attached. |
| 3. From: | | То: | |
| The document was recorde | d in the United States Pa | tent and Trademark Offic | e at |
| Reel | Frame | or for which | a copy thereof is attached. |
| Additional documents in the chain of | title are listed on a suppl | emental sheet(s). | |
| As required by 37 CFR 3.73(b)(1)(i), the c or concurrently is being, submitted for reco | locumentary evidence of rdation pursuant to 37 C | the chain of title from the FR 3.11. | e original owner to the assignee was |
| [NOTE: A separate copy (<i>i.e.</i> , a true copy accordance with 37 CFR Part 3, to record | of the original assignme the assignment in the rec | nt document(s)) must be ords of the USPTO. See | submitted to Assignment Division it MPEP 302.08] |
| The undersigned (whose title is supplied below) is | authorized to act on bel | half of the assignee. | 01-1 |
| Sal N- Norle | Mar Cru | | <u> / 20 12</u> |
| Signature ////// | | | Date |
| Rick D. Nydegger | | | Attorney of Record |
| Printed or Typed Name | | • | Title |
| This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 3.73(b). The process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.(gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application for require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducir | e information is required to obta C. 122 and 37 CFR 1.11 and 1.1 form to the USPTO. Time will vi- a this hurden should be sent to | in or retain a benefit by the publi 4. This collection is estimated to any depending upon the individua the Chief Information Officer 11 | ic which is to file (and by the USPTO to o take 12 minutes to complete, including al case. Any comments on the amount of time S. Patent and Trademark Office. U.S. |

you require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450. DO NOT SEND FEES OR COMPLETED FORMS TO THIS ADDRESS. SEND TO: Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

Page 1136 of 1284 If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 and select option 2. PTO/SB/47 (03-09) Approved for use through 03/31/2012. OMB 0651-0016 U.S. Patent and Trademark Office; U, S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number.

"FEE ADDRESS" INDICATION FORM

| Address to:Fax to:Mail Stop M Correspondence571-273-6500Commissioner for Patents- OR -P.O. Box 1450- OR - | | | | |
|---|--|--|--|--|
| Alexandria, VA 22313-1450 | | | | |
| | | | | |
| INSTRUCTIONS: The issue fee must have been paid for application(s) listed on this form. In addition, only an address represented by a Customer Number can be established as the fee address for maintenance fee purposes (hereafter, fee address). A fee address should be established when correspondence related maintenance fees should be mailed to a different address than the correspondence address for the application When to check the first box below : If you have a Customer Number to represent the fee address. When to check the second box below : If you have no Customer Number representing the desired fee address, in which case a completed Request for Customer Number (PTO/SB/125) must be attached to this form. For more information on Customer Numbers, see the Manual of Patent Examining Procedure (MPEP) § 403. | | | | |
| For the following listed application(s), please recognize as the "Fee Address" under the provisions of 37 CFR 1.363 the address associated with: | | | | |
| Customer Number: 22913 | | | | |
| OR | | | | |
| The attached Request for Customer Number (PTO/SB/125) form. | | | | |
| PATENT NUMBER (if known) | | | | |
| 7110444 | | | | |
| Completed by (check one): | | | | |
| Applicant/Inventor | | | | |
| Attorney or Agent of record <u>28651</u> (Reg. No.) Rick D. Nydegger | | | | |
| Assignee of record of the entire interest. See 37 CFR 3.71. Statement under 37 CFR 3.73(b) is enclosed. (Form PTO/SB/96) (Form PTO/SB/96) | | | | |
| Assignee recorded at Reel Frame 212012 | | | | |
| NOTE: Signatures of all the inventors or assignees of record of the entire interest or their representative(s) are required. Submit multiple forms if more that one signature is required, see below*. | | | | |
| Total offorms are submitted. | | | | |

This collection of information is required by 37 CFR 1.363. The information is required to obtain or retain a benefit by the public which is to file (and by the OSPTO to process) an application. Confidentiality is governed by 35 U.S.C. 122 and 37 CFR 1. 11 and 1.14. This collection is estimated to take 5 minutes to complete, including gathering, preparing, and submitting the completed application form to the USPTO. Time will vary depending upon the individual case. Any comments on the amount of time you require to complete this form and/or suggestions for reducing this burden, should be sent to the Chief Information Officer, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office, U.S. Department of Commerce, P.O. Box 1450, Alex andria, VA 22313- 1450. DO NOT SEND COMPLETE D FORMS TO THIS A DDRESS. SEND TO: Mail Stop M Correspondence, Commissioner for Patents, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.

If you need assistance in completing the form, call 1-800-PTO-9199 and select option 2.

| Electronic Acknowledgement Receipt | | | |
|--------------------------------------|---|--|--|
| EFS ID: | 12346875 | | |
| Application Number: | 09632856 | | |
| International Application Number: | | | |
| Confirmation Number: | 2377 | | |
| Title of Invention: | WIRELESS LOCAL AREA NETWORK (WLAN) USING UNIVERSAL FREQUENCY TRANSLATION TECHNOLOGY INCLUDING MULTI-PHASE EMBODIMENTS AND CIRCUIT IMPLEMENTATIONS | | |
| First Named Inventor/Applicant Name: | David F. Sorrells | | |
| Correspondence Address: | Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C - Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W - Washington DC 20005-3934 US (202)371-2600 - | | |
| Filer: | Rick D. Nydegger/Caitlyn Ellis | | |
| Filer Authorized By: | Rick D. Nydegger | | |
| Attorney Docket Number: | 1744.0630003 | | |
| Receipt Date: | 20-MAR-2012 | | |
| Filing Date: | 04-AUG-2000 | | |
| Time Stamp: | 14:40:57 | | |
| Application Type: | Utility under 35 USC 111(a) | | |

Payment information:

Submitted with Payment no

File Listing:

Page 1138 of 1284

| Document Number | Document Description | File Name | File Size(Bytes)/ Message Digest | Multi Part /.zip | Pages (if appl.) |
|--|---|-------------------------------|--|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1 | | PV63-3 POA pdf | 402565 | | 2 |
| | | | 8865c337499908350c1de99866bfaef16444 e56d | yes | 5 |
| | Multip | oart Description/PDF files in | .zip description | | |
| | Document Description | | Start | E | nd |
| | Power of Att | Power of Attorney | | 1 | |
| | Assignee showing of ownership per 37 CFR 3.73(b). | | 2 | 2 | |
| | Change of Address | | 3 | 3 | |
| Warnings: | | | | | |
| Information: | | | _ | | |
| | | Total Files Size (in bytes) | 4 | 02565 | |
| This Acknowledgement Receipt evidences receipt on the noted date by the USPTO of the indicated documents, characterized by the applicant, and including page counts, where applicable. It serves as evidence of receipt similar to a Post Card, as described in MPEP 503. | | | | | |
| <u>New Applications Under 35 U.S.C. 111</u> If a new application is being filed and the application includes the necessary components for a filing date (see 37 CFR 1.53(b)-(d) and MPEP 506), a Filing Receipt (37 CFR 1.54) will be issued in due course and the date shown on this Acknowledgement Receipt will establish the filing date of the application. | | | | | |
| National Stage of an International Application under 35 U.S.C. 371 If a timely submission to enter the national stage of an international application is compliant with the conditions of 35 U.S.C. 371 and other applicable requirements a Form PCT/DO/EO/903 indicating acceptance of the application as a national stage submission under 35 U.S.C. 371 will be issued in addition to the Filing Receipt, in due course. | | | | | |
| <u>New International Application Filed with the USPTO as a Receiving Office</u> If a new international application is being filed and the international application includes the necessary components for an international filing date (see PCT Article 11 and MPEP 1810), a Notification of the International Application Number and of the International Filing Date (Form PCT/RO/105) will be issued in due course, subject to prescriptions concerning national security, and the date shown on this Acknowledgement Receipt will establish the international filing date of the application. | | | | | |

| UNITED STA | ates Patent and Trademan | RK OFFICE UNITED STA' United States Address: COMMI PO Box I Alexandris www.usptu | TES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Patent and Trademark Office SIONER FOR PATENTS 450 Virginia 22313-1450 Joov |
|--|--------------------------|--|---|
| APPLICATION NUMBER | FILING OR 371(C) DATE | FIRST NAMED APPLICANT | ATTY. DOCKET NO./TITLE |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | |
| 22913 Workman Nydegger 1000 Eagle Gate Tower 60 East South Temple Salt Lake City, UT 84111 | | | CONFIRMATION NO. 2377 EPTANCE LETTER |

Date Mailed: 03/22/2012

NOTICE OF ACCEPTANCE OF POWER OF ATTORNEY

This is in response to the Power of Attorney filed 03/20/2012.

The Power of Attorney in this application is accepted. Correspondence in this application will be mailed to the above address as provided by 37 CFR 1.33.

/dtvernon/

Office of Data Management, Application Assistance Unit (571) 272-4000, or (571) 272-4200, or 1-888-786-0101

| UNITED STA | ates Patent and Tradem | RK OFFICE United States Patent and Trademark Office Address: COMMISSIONER FOR PATENTS PC. Box 1450 Alexandria, Virginia 22313-1450 www.uspt.gov | | |
|---|------------------------|--|------------------------------|--|
| APPLICATION NUMBER | FILING OR 371(C) DATE | FIRST NAMED APPLICANT | ATTY. DOCKET NO./TITLE | |
| 09/632,856 | 08/04/2000 | David F. Sorrells | 1744.0630003 | |
| | | | CONFIRMATION NO. 2377 | |
| Sterne Kessler Goldstein & Fox P L L C Suite 600 1100 New York Avenue N W Washington, DC 20005-3934 | | POWER OF ATTORNEY NOTICE | | |
| | | *OC00000053294034* | | |
| | | | Date Mailed: 03/22/2012 | |

NOTICE REGARDING CHANGE OF POWER OF ATTORNEY

This is in response to the Power of Attorney filed 03/20/2012.

• The Power of Attorney to you in this application has been revoked by the assignee who has intervened as provided by 37 CFR 3.71. Future correspondence will be mailed to the new address of record(37 CFR 1.33).

/dtvernon/

Office of Data Management, Application Assistance Unit (571) 272-4000, or (571) 272-4200, or 1-888-786-0101

GOD X Robert H. DeSelms Simon J. Elliott

1



Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael B. Ray Robert C. Milonig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcorn Robert C. Milonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garett Jeffrey T. Helvey Heidi L. Kraus Albert L. Ferro* Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Elison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes

December 15, 2004

Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn P. Guest George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein* Jason D. Elsenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller* Jon E. Wright LuAnne M. Desantis Ann E. Summerfield Aric W. Ledford* Helene C. Carlson Timothy A. Doyle* Gaby L. Longsworth Lord A. Gordon*

Nicole D. Dretar Ted J. Ebersole Jyoti C. Iyer* Laura A. Vogel Michael J. Mancuso

Registered Patent Agents-Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Katrina Yujian Pei Quach Bryan L. Szehon Robert A. Schwartzman Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford Michelle K. Holoubek Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse Michael G. Penn Christopher J. Walsh <u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith Marvin C. Guthrie

*Admitted only in Marvi

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8675 INTERNET ADDRESS: JHELVEY@SKGF.COM

Art Unit 2634

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

> Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application Application No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Inventors: Sorrells *et al.*

Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Resubmission of Information Disclosure Statements;
- 2. Copy of Information Disclosure Statement with cited references (as required by USPTO rules at the time of filing) filed on July 25, 2002;
- 3. Copy of Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement with cited references (as required by USPTO rules at the time of filing) filed on June 9, 2003;
- 4. Copy of Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement with cited references (as required by USPTO rules at the time of filing) filed on January 23, 2004;
- 5. Copy of Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement with cited references (as required by USPTO rules at the time of filing) filed on August 19, 2004;

Commissioner for Patents December 15, 2004 Page 2

- 6. Copy of Fourth Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement with cited references (as required by USPTO rules at the time of filing) filed on November 12, 2004;
- 7. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne1B" in PDF format;
- 8. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne2B" in PDF format;
- 9. A compact Disc labeled "Disc 3" in PDF format; and
- 10. Return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

per

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

JTH/agj 344041_1.DOC

r . . 🛪



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: Sorrells *et al.* Application No.: 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Resubmission of Information Disclosure Statements

Attn: Mail Stop Issue Fee

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Implementations

Sir:

i

•

During prosecution of the subject application, Applicants timely filed an Information Disclosure Statement and Supplemental Information Disclosure Statements on July 25, 2002, June 9, 2003, January 23, 2004, August 19, 2004 and November 12, 2004. However, at the time of Allowance, Applicants had not yet received back the Examiner-initialed PTO-1449 forms indicating that the references were considered. Applicants hereby resubmit the Information Disclosure Statement and Supplemental Information Disclosure Statements, as they were filed on July 25, 2002, June 9, 2003, January 23, 2004, August 19, 2004 and November 12, 2004, so that the Examiner can consider the references and return the initialed PTO-1449 forms. Copies of the references which were provided with the aforementioned filings (as required by

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

applicable PTO rules at the time of filing) are hereby also re-submitted for the convenience of the Examiner.

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed PTO-1449s, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents listed have been considered.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

Date: _ 12/18/04

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

JTH/JEG/agj 344027_1.DOC

1

į

1

.

÷ •



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells et al.

Appl. No. 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Ghayour, M. Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Information Disclosure Statement

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Sir:

Listed on accompanying Form PTO-1449 are documents that may be considered material to the examination of this application, in compliance with the duty of disclosure requirements of 37 C.F.R. §§ 1.56, 1.97 and 1.98.

In addition to providing hard copies of the documents as required by applicable rules (see box 6 below), Applicants herewith provide two Compact Discs labeled "Sterne1B" and "Sterne2B" having stored thereon searchable electronic copies (in PDF format) of the documents listed on the PTO-1449. More specifically, the "Sterne1B" CD contains electronic copies of documents AA1-AR1, AA2-AR2, AA3-AR3, AA4-AR4, AA5-AR5, AA6-AR6, AA7-AR7, AA8-AR8, AA9-AR9, AA10-AR10, AA11-AR11, AA12-AR12, AA13-AL13, AN13-AR13, AA14-AI14, AN14-AR14, AA15-AI15, AN15-AR15, AA16-AI16, AN16-AR16, AA17-AI17, AN17-AR17, AA18-AI18, AN18-AR18, AA19-AI19, AN19-AR19, AA20-AI20, AN20-AR20, AA21-AI21, AN21-AR21, AA22-AI22, AN22-AR22, AA23-AI23, AN23-AR23, AA24-AI24, AN24-AR24, AA25-AI25, AN25-AR25,

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

AA26-AI26, AN26-AR26, AA27-AI27, AN27-AR27, AA28-AI28, AN28-AR28, AA29-AI29, AN29-AR29, AA30-AI30, AN30-AR30, AA31-AI31, AN31-AR31, AA32-AI32, AN32-AR32, AA33-AI33, AN33-AR33, AA34-AI34, AN34-AR34, AA35-AI35, AN35-AR35, AA36-AI36, AN36-AR36, AA37-AI37, AN37-AR37, AA38-AI38, AN38-AR38, AA39-AI39 and AN39-AR39, and the "Sterne2B" CD contains electronic copies of documents AA40-AI40, AA41-AI41, AA42-AI42, AA43-AI43, AA44-AI44, AA45-AI45, AA46-AB46, AM10, AJ11-AM11, AJ12-AM12, AJ13-AL13, AP50-AR50 and AN51-AP51. Documents AC46-AI46, AA47-AI47, AA48-AI48, AA49-AD49, AM13, AJ14-AM14, AJ15-AM15, AJ16-AM16, AJ17-AM17, AJ18-AM18, AJ19, AK19, AQ51, AR51, AN52-AR52, AN53-AR53, AN54-AR54, AN55-AR55 and AN56 have not yet been scanned. The file names on the CDs correspond to the identifiers on the PTO-1449. It is noted that the CDs are being provided in addition to hard copies of the documents for the convenience of the Examiner.

Applicants have listed publication dates on the attached PTO-1449 based on information presently available to the undersigned. However, the listed publication dates should not be construed as an admission that the information was actually published on the date indicated.

Applicants reserve the right to establish the patentability of the claimed invention over any of the information provided herewith, and/or to prove that this information may not be prior art, and/or to prove that this information may not be enabling for the teachings purportedly offered.

Applicants provide the following comments regarding the documents:

Page 1147 of 1284

t

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 2 -

()

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

Documents AD1, AL1, AO1, AC2, AF2, AG2, AI2, AC5, AG5, AB6, AF7, AI7, AB8, AF8, AG9, AK9, AO9, AO11, AA12, AE14, AN14, AB15, AE15, AH15, AO15, AF16, AD18, AG18, AB20, AC20, AQ20, AA22, AH22, AI23, AC24, AF26, AC30, AH31, AC32, AA33, AR33, AH34, AP35 and AO48 were included with Petitions to Make Special pleadings in co-owned related U.S. Patent Nos. 6,061,551, 6,061,555, 6,049,706 and 6,091,940.

Documents AM4, AH6, AL7, AJ9, AM9, AC17, AA20, AG20, AG21, AA24, AD24, AG24, AI31, AA32, AG34, AD36 and AQ37 were cited in searches performed at Applicants' request by the European Patent Office's Searching Authority in the above-referenced co-owned related patents.

Documents AA6, AD6, AO6, AE7, AE8, AA11, AE11, AH11, AI12, AB13, AD13, AH13, AC14, AG14, AE16, AB17, AF19, AD20, AN21, AG23, AH27, AI27, AI28, AH29, AG30, AD37, AR40, AO49 and AQ49 were suggested or identified by potential licensees.

Documents AH5, AH17, AD21, AB34, AE34, AB36, AI36 and AI38 were cited by the Examiner in the above-referenced co-owned related patents.

Documents AR21, AN22-AR22, AN23-23, AN24-AR24, AN25-AR25, AN26-AR26, AN27-AR27, AN28-AR28, AN29-AR29, AN30-AR30, AN31-AR31, AN32-AR32 and AN33-AP33 are press releases issued by assignce ParkerVision, Inc.

Documents AP6-AR6 and AN7-AP7 are copies of Declarations (including Exhibits) made by Messrs. Bultman, Cook, Holtz, Looke, Moses, Parker, and Sorrells, filed in the above-referenced co-owned related patents.

()

Documents AJ1, AL9, AJ10, AA19, AC25, AB30 and AF32 were cited in search reports in the corresponding foreign applications of the above-referenced co-owned related patents.

Documents AK9, AC17, AD36 and AD40 were listed in a search report issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/21359, filed August 4, 2000, entitled "Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AM10, AJ11, AK11 and AE40 were listed in a communication issued by the International Preliminary Examination Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/01108, filed January 19, 2000, entitled "Frequency Translation and Embodiments Thereof Such as the Family Radio Service," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AI7, AJ9, AK9, AG20, AG21, AB30 and AI43 were listed in a written opinion issued by the International Preliminary Examination Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/23923, filed October 18, 1999, entitled "Applications of Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AA44, AL11, AM11 and AQ50 were listed in a communication issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/09911, filed April 14, 2000, entitled "Method And System For Down-converting an Electromagnetic Signal, And Transforms For Same," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB44 and AC44 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/293,342, filed April 16, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals Including Resonant Structures for Enhanced Energy Transfer," directed to related subject matter.

Page 1149 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 4 -

Ł

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

Documents AD44-AI44 and AA45-AD45 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/261,129, filed March 3, 1999, entitled "Applications of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AE45, AF45, AJ12 and AK12 were listed in a search report issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/27555, filed October 6, 2000, entitled "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AG45, AH45, AL12 and AM12 were listed in a search report issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/34771, filed January 21, 2000, entitled "Phase Comparator Using Undersampling," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AI45, AJ13-AL13 and AB46 were listed in a search report issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US00/27281, filed October 4, 2000, entitled "Frequency Converter and Method," directed to related subject matter.

Document AA46 was cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/293,580, filed April 16, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Frequency Up-Conversion with a Variety of Transmitted Configurations," directed to related subject matter.

Document AC46 was cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/670,831, filed September 28, 2000, entitled "Universal Frequency Translation, Embodiments Thereof, and a Web Site and Web Pages Directed to Same," directed to related subject matter.

i)

Document AD46 was cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/293,095, filed April 16, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal Having Optimized Switch Structures," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AD35, AE46-AI46 and AA47 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/293,342, filed April 16, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals Including Resonant Structures for Enhanced Energy Transfer," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AJ1, AK9-AM9, AG28, AB30, AA32, AN52 and AP55 were cited in an Examination Report in co-pending European Patent Application Serial No. 99954905.8, filed October 18, 1999, entitled "Integrated Frequency Translation and Selectivity with a Variety of Filter Embodiments," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AM13, AJ14, AK14 and AQ51 were cited in an Examination Report in co-pending Japanese Patent Application No. 2000-577,765, filed June 21, 2000, entitled "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AL14, AM14, AJ15 and AK15 were cited in an Examination Report in co-pending Japanese Patent Application No. 2000-577,761, filed June 20, 2000, entitled "Method and System for Frequency Up-conversion," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AL15, AM15, AJ16-AM16 and AJ17-AM17 were cited in an Examination Report in co-pending Japanese Patent Application No. 2000-577,764, filed June 21, 2000, entitled "Applications of Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

- 6 -

; }

 $(\hat{})$

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

Documents AJ18-AL18, AB47, AC47 and AE47-AG47 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/489,675, filed January 24, 2000, entitled "Bar Code Scanner Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology for Up-Conversion and Down-Conversion," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AC24 and AD47 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/376,509, filed August 18, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AH47, AI47 and AA48-AE48 are co-owned patents which are directed to related subject matter.

Documents AI43, AH47 and AH48 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/293,283, filed April 16, 1999, entitled "Integrated Frequency Translation and Selectivity with a Variety of Filter Embodiments," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AA38 and AG48 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/476,091, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Image-Reject Down-Converter and Embodiments Thereof, Such as the Family Radio Service," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AK19 and AF48 were listed in a search report issued by the International Searching Authority in PCT application serial number PCT/US01/15111, filed October 5, 2001, entitled "Method and Apparatuses Relating to a Universal Platform Module and Enabled by Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

- 7 -

()

ÍI
Documents AI48 and AA49 were cited by an Examiner in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/567,963, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Frequency Synthesizer Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Document AB49 is a copy of co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/525,615, filed March 14, 2000, entitled "Method, System, and Apparatus for Balanced Frequency Up-Conversion of a Baseband Signal," directed to related subject matter. In the copy provided, the claims are shown as amended on June 6, 2001.

Document AC49 is a copy of co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/632,855, filed August 14, 2000, entitled "Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments," directed to related subject matter. In the copy provided, the claims are shown as amended on June 12, 2001.

Document AD49 is a copy of co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/632,857, filed August 14, 2000, entitled "Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Technology and Applications Including Techniques of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter. In the copy provided, the claims are shown as amended on June 6, 2001.

It is noted that some of these documents could be classified in more than one of the above categories.

The other documents in the PTO-1449 do not fall within the above categories.

This statement should not be construed as a representation that information more material to the examination of the present patent application does not exist. The Examiner is specifically requested not to rely solely on the material submitted herewith.

()

Sorrells et al.

Appl. No. 09/632,856

Applicants have checked the appropriate boxes below.

()

- I. This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed before the mailing date of a first Office Action on the merits. No statement or fee is required.
- D 2. This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date AND after the mailing date of the first Office Action on the merits, but before the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance.
 - □ a. I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).
 - □ b. I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
 - □ c. Attached is our check no.____ in the amount of _____ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p).
- This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date and after the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance, but before payment of the Issue Fee. A separate Petition to the Group Director, requesting consideration of this Information Disclosure Statement, is concurrently submitted herewith, along with our Check No.
 _____ in the amount of \$ _____ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(i).
 - a. I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information
 Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign
 patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three

1)

- 10 -

 $\left(\right)$

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).

()

- b. I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
- The document(s) was/were cited in a search report by a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application. Submission of an English language version of the search report that indicates the degree of relevance found by the foreign office is provided in satisfaction of the requirement for a concise explanation of relevance. 1138 OG 37, 38.
- S. Concise explanations of the relevance of the non-English language documents AJ1, AK1, AJ6, AK7, AJ8-AL8, AK11-AM11, AJ12, AM13, AJ14-AM14, AJ15-AM15, AJ16-AM16, AJ17-AM17, AJ18-AL18, AQ50 and AQ51 appear below:
 - Document AJ1 (DE 42 37 692 C1) appears to be a receiver for a digital radio signal. The corresponding U.S. Patent No. 5,493,721 is enclosed as document AG28 on the attached PTO-1449.
 - Document AK1 (EP 0 035 166 A1) appears to describe a digitized receiver. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK1 is enclosed as document AQ8 on the attached PTO-1449.
 - Document AJ6 (EP 0 785 635 A1) appears to describe a method and apparatus for frequency diversity transmission using a plurality of uncorrelated carriers. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ6 is enclosed as document AP8 on the attached PTO-1449.
 - Document AK7 (FR 2 743 231 A1) is the corresponding French application of document AJ6 (EP 0 785 635 A1), which is described above.

()

Document AJ8 (JP 2-39632) appears to describe a transmitter for frequency diversity. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ8 is enclosed as document AO8 on the attached PTO-1449.

()

- Document AK8 (JP 2-131629) appears to describe a transmitter-receiver for frequency diversity. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK8 is enclosed as document AN8 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL8 (JP 2-276351) appears to describe an FSK demodulating circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AL8 is enclosed as document AR7 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AK11 (FR 2245130) appears to describe a converter. A partial English language translation of document AK11 is enclosed as document AP50 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL11 (DE 3541031) appears to describe a method and device for demodulating high-frequency modulated signals. An English translation of document AL11 is enclosed as document AR50 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM11 (EP 0 732 803) appears to describe a procedure and device for demodulation by sampling. An English translation of document AM11 is enclosed as document AN51 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ12 (DE 19735798) appears to describe a transceiver. An English translation of document AJ12 is enclosed as document AP51 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM13 (JP 56-114451) appears to describe a system for diversity radio transmission. The corresponding U.S. Patent No. 4,363,132 is enclosed as document AF8 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ14 (JP 8-32556) appears to describe a data transmitter-receiver. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ14 is enclosed as document AO52 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AK14 (JP 8-139524) appears to describe a frequency converting circuit and radio communication device. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK14 is enclosed as document AP52 on the attached PTO-1449.

Document AL14 (JP 59-144249) appears to describe a pulse signal transmission system. A copy of the English language abstract of document AL14 is enclosed as document AQ52 on the attached PTO-1449.

- 12 -

- Document AM14 (JP 63-54002) appears to describe a microwave burst signal generator which incorporates a FET frequency multiplier. A copy of the English language abstract of document AM14 is enclosed as document AR52 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ15 (JP 6-237276) appears to describe a quadrature modulator. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ15 is enclosed as document AN53 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AK15 (JP 8-23359) appears to describe a digital quadrature modulation device. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK15 is enclosed as document AO53 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL15 (JP 47-2314) appears to describe a demodulator. An English language translation of document AL15 is enclosed as document AP53 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM15 (JP 58-7903) appears to describe a switched capacitor modulator. A partial English language translation of document AM15 is enclosed as document AQ53 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ16 (JP 58-133004) appears to describe an amplitude detector. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ16 is enclosed as document AR53 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AK16 (JP 60-58705) appears to describe a frequency converting circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK16 is enclosed as document AN54 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL16 (JP 4-123614) appears to describe a level converting circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AL16 is enclosed as document AO54 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM16 (JP 4-127601) appears to describe a frequency conversion circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AM16 is enclosed as document AP54 on the attached PTO-1449.

1)

Document AJ17 (JP 5-175730) appears to describe a time division direct receiver. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ17 is enclosed as document AQ54 on the attached PTO-1449.

; }

- Document AK17 (JP 5-175734) appears to describe an FM demodulator. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK17 is enclosed as document AR54 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL17 (JP 7-154344) appears to describe a receiver for receiving modulated carrier signals and an IQ mixer/demodulator using it's receiving constitution. A copy of the English language abstract of document AL17 is enclosed as document AN55 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM17 (JP 7-307620) appears to describe a bottom detection circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AM17 is enclosed as document AO55 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ18 (JP 55-66057) appears to describe a bar-code detection circuit. A copy of the English language abstract of document AJ18 is enclosed as document AQ55 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AK18 (JP 63-65587) appears to describe a wireless light pen device. A copy of the English language abstract of document AK18 is enclosed as document AR55 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AL18 (JP 63-153691) appears to describe a data transfer for a semiconductor data carrier system. A copy of the English language abstract of document AL18 is enclosed as document AN56 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AQ50 (Fest *et al.*) appears to discuss analog-digital converters. An English translation of document AQ50 is enclosed as document AO51 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AQ51 (Miki *et al.*) appears to describe modulation systems. A partial English-language translation of document AQ51 is enclosed as document AR51 on the attached PTO-1449.
- 6. Copies of documents AM18, AJ19, AK19, AF48-AI48, AA49-AD49 and AP53 are enclosed. Copies of the remaining documents were submitted to the Patent Office in an IDS that complies with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)-(c) in Application

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

No. 09/525,615, filed March 14, 2000, which is relied upon for an earlier filing date under 35 U.S.C. § 120. Thus, copies of these documents are not attached. 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(d).

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed PTO-1449, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents have been considered.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. 39,987 Michael O. Lee

(D)

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date: 7-25-02

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;35440;1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003





Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael B. Ray Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcom Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Oonald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Jeffery T. Helvey-Heidi L. Kraus Crystal D. Sayles Edward W. Yee Albert L. Ferro* Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Molly A. McCall Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Albert J. Fasulo II* Eidora Ellison Floyd W. Russell Swindell Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono* Virgil Lee Beaston*

July 25, 2002

Kimberly N. Reddick Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes Bruce E. Chalker Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham* Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn Prengaman* Jane Shershenovich* Lawrence J. Carroll* George S. Bardmesser

<u>Senior Counsel</u> Samuel L. Fox Kenneth C. Bass III

<u>Registered Patent Agents</u> Karen R. Markowicz Andrea J. Kamage Nancy J. Leith Joseph M. Conrad III Ann E. Summerfield Helene C. Carlson Gaby L. Longsworth Matthew J. Bowd Aaron L. Schwartz Angelique G. Uy Boris A. Matvenko Mary B. Jung Katina Y. Pei Bryan L. Skelton Jason D. Eisenberg

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Admitted only in Texas

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 371-2674 INTERNET ADDRESS: MLEE@SKGF.COM

FILE COPY

Art Unit: 2634

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application
 Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000

 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency
 Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and
 Circuit Implementations

 Inventors: Sorrells *et al.* Our Ref: 1744.0630003/MQL/JTH

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Information Disclosure Statement;
- 2. A list of the cited documents on Forms PTO-1449 (56 pages);
- 3. A copy of the twelve (12) documents cited on Forms PTO-1449;
- 4. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne1B" in PDF format;
- 5. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne2B" in PDF format; and
- 6. Return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are

Commissioner for Patents July 25, 2002 Page 2

2

necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

/m

arrett 39,987 hael O. Lee Mic

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

JTH/slw Enclosures

SKGF_DC1:38454.1

| | | | Due Date: | N/A |
|---------------|-----------|-----------------------------|----------------------------------|----------------|
| Ap | plicants: | Sorrells et al. | Art Unit: | 2634 |
| A F | | | Examiner: | To be Assigned |
| Tr - Copplica | tion No.: | 09/632,856 | Docket: | 1744.0630003 |
| - make will | Filed: | August 4, 2000 | Atty: | MQL/JTH |
| NEC 15 TUN SE | For: | Wireless Local Area Network | Frequency Translation Technology | |
| | | Including Multi-Phase Embo | diments and Circuit Impler | nentations |

We TRANSFIRM receipt stamp is placed hereon, the USPTO acknowledges receipt of the following documents.

- 1. SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Information Disclosure Statement;
- 3. A list of the cited documents on Forms PTO-1449 (56 pages);
- 4. A copy of the twelve (12) documents cited on Forms PTO-1449;
- 5. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne1B" in PDF format;
- 6. A compact Disc labeled "Sterne2B" in PDF format; and
- 7. Return postcard.

Art Unit: 2634

WENT & T

Please Date Stamp And Return To Our Courier

SKGF_DC1:38434.1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox P.L.L.C. 1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20005-3934

P,

di.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| | | | | | | A | TTY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION N | 0. |
|---|----------|------|---|-------------------------------|---|------------------------------------|--|---------------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------|---|
| 7.10 | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | ND | AI | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | 0976 | 32,856 | |
| INF | JRMAI IC | | CLOSURE 312 | AIDMD | <u>N1</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. F | ATEN | | | | | |
| EXAMINER MITIBALE | | DO | | DAT | E | NAM | 1E | CL | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA1 | 2,05 | 57,613 | 10/1 | 936 | Garc | iner | 250 |) | 8 | |
| DEC 1 5 2004 | BAB1 | 2,24 | 1,078 | 05/1 | 941 | Vree | land | 179 | 9 | 15 | |
| , | AC1 | 2,27 | 0,385 | 01/1 | 942 | Skill | man | 179 | | 15 | |
| the could | AD1 | 2,28 | 3,575 | 05/1 | 942 | Robe | erts | 250 |) | 6 | |
| STRAUE | AE1 | 2,35 | 8,152 | 09/1 | 944 | Earp | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 179 |) | 171.5 | |
| | AF1 | 2,41 | 0,350 | 10/1 | 946 | Labi | n et al. | 179 | } | 15 | |
| | AG1 | 2,45 | 1,430 | 10/19 | 948 | Baro | ne | 250 |) | 8 | |
| | AH1 | 2,46 | 2,069 | 02/19 | 949 | Chat | terjea <i>et al.</i> | 250 |) | 17 | |
| <u></u> | Al1 | 2,46 | 2,181 | 02/19 | 949 | Gros | selfinger | 250 |) | 17 | · · |
| | | | | | FOREIGI | | | | | | |
| XAMINER | | DOG | UMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СГ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATIC |
| | AJ1 | DE 4 | 42 37 692 C1 | • | 03/1994 | | DE | H04 | 4B | 1/26 | |
| | AK1 | EP (| 035 166 A1 | | 09/1981 | | EP | H04 | 4B | 1/26 | |
| | AL1 | EP (|) 193 899 B1 | | 06/1990 | | EP | G0 [,] | 1S | 7/52 | . N |
| | AM1 | EP 0 | 380 351 A2 | | 08/1990 | | EP | HOS | вн | 17/04 | Ν |
| | · · · · | | ОТНЕ | ER (Inc | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | 1 | Aghvami, H. (Fourth Interna 153 (October | et al., ' ational 17-19 | 'Land Mobile <i>Conference</i> , 1988). | e Satel e on Sa | lites Using the Highly E Itellite Systems for Mob | lliptic Orbits- ile Communic | The UI cations | < T-SAT Mot and Navigat | pile Payload," <i>ion</i> , IEE, pp. 147 |
| | AO | 1 | Akers, N.P. e 49 (January 1 | <i>t al.</i> , "f 1986). | RF Sampling | g Gates | s: a Brief Review," <i>IEE I</i> | Proceedings, | iee, v | ol. 133, Part | A, No. 1, pp. 45 |
| A) | AP | 1 | Al-Ahmad, H. Techniques fr IEE, pp. 4/1-4 | A.M. e or CEF I/5 (Ja | <i>t al.</i> , "Doppl S and T-SA nuary 23, 19 | er Fred T," <i>Ele</i> 986). | quency Correction for a actronics Division Colloc | Non-Geostat guium on Low | ionary / Noise | Communicat Oscillators a | ions Satellite. and Synthesizer. |
| | AQ | 1 | Ali, I. <i>et al</i> ., "[46, No. 3, pp. | Dopple 309-3 | r Characteri 13 (March 1 | zation 998). | for LEO Satellites," <i>IEE</i> | E Transactio | ns on (| Communicatio | ons, IEEE, Vol. |
| | AR | 1 | Allan, D.W., " Stability, IEE | Statist E, pp. 2 | ics of Atomic 221-230 (Fe | c Freq bruary | uency Standards," <i>Proc</i> 1966). | eedings Of T | he IEE | E Special Iss | sue on Frequenc |
| XAMINER | <u> </u> | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |

, : .

| ● ≹,s | | | () | | | | | | | | Page 2 of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|---------|---|------------------------|---|------------------------------|--|--------------------------------|---------------------|---|-------------------------------|
| | | | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). |
| | 1 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | | 44.0630003 | | 09/6 | 32,856 | |
| TNF | ORMATIC | N DIS | SCLOSURE STATE | EMEN | IT | So | rrells et al. | | | | |
| <u></u> | 01411120 | | | | <u></u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DATE | | NAM | E | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA2 | 2,47 | 2,798 0 |)6/19 | 49 | Fred | endall | 17 | 8 | 44 | |
| | AB2 | 2,49 | 97,859 0 |)2/19 | 50 | Boug | htwood <i>et al.</i> | 25 | 0 | 8 | |
| | AC2 | 2,49 | 9,279 0 |)2/19 | 50 | Pete | son | 33 | 2 | 41 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AD2 | 2,80 | 02,208 0 | 08/19 | 57 | Hobb | S | 34 | 3 | 176 | |
| | AE2 | 2,98 | 35,875 0 |)5/19 | 61 | Grisc | lale <i>et al.</i> | 34 | 3 | 100 | |
| | AF2 | 3,02 | 23,309 0 |)2/19 | 62 | Foull | (es | 25 | 0 | 17 | |
| | AG2 | 3.06 | 9.679 1 | 2/19 | 62 | Swee | enev et al. | 34 | 3 | 200 | |
| | AH2 | 3.10 | 04.393 0 | 9/19 | 63 | Voge | Iman | 34 | 3 | 200 | |
| | AI2 | 3.11 | 4.106 1 | 2/19 | 63 | McM | anus | 32 | 5 | 56 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | INT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | R | DATE | | COUNTRY | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ2 | EP (| 0 380 351 A3 | | 02/1991 | | EP | но |)3H | 17/04 | N/A |
| | AK2 | EP (| 0 411 840 A2 | | 02/1991 | | EP | G |)1R | 33/36 | N/A |
| | AL2 | EP (| 0 411 840 A3 | | 07/1991 | | EP | G |)1R | 33/36 | N/A |
| | AM2 | EP (| 0 411 840 B1 | | 10/1995 | | EP | G |)1R | 33/36 | N/A |
| | · • | | OTHER | t (Inc | luding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | 2 | Allstot, D.J. et a SC-13, No. 6, p | a/., "N p. 80 | MOS Switch 06-814 (Dec | ed Caj æmber | pacitor Ladder Filters," 1978). | IEEE Journa | al of Sol | id-State Circ | uits, IEEE, Vol. |
| | AO | 2 | Allstot, D.J. and Filtering System | i Bia ns," / | ck Jr. W.C., Proceedings | 'Tech of the | nological Design Cons <i>IEEE</i> , IEEE, Vol. 71, N | iderations fo No. 8, pp. 96 | r Monol 7-986 (/ | ithic MOS Sv August 1983) | vitched-Capacitor |
| | AP | 2 | Alouini, M. et al Proceedings Of | I., "С f thө | hannel Chai <i>IEEE</i> , IEEE | racteria , Vol. 8 | zation and Modeling for 35, No. 6, pp. 981-997 (| Ka-Band Vo June 1997). | ery Sma | II Aperture T | erminals," |
| | AQ | 2 | Andreyev, G.A. Propagation in a 43, No. 12, pp. | and a Tu 87-9 | Ogarev, S.A rbulent Atmo 0 (Decembe | A., "Ph ospher er 1988 | ase Distortions of Keye e," <i>Telecommunication</i> 3). | ed Millimeter s and Radio | -Wave S Engine | Signals in the e <i>ring</i> , Scripta | e Case of a Technica, Vol. |
| | AR | 2 | Antonetti, A. <i>et</i> Publishing Com | <i>al.</i> , " īpan | Optoelectro y, Vol. 21, N | nic Sa lo. 2, p | mpling in the Picoseco p. 211-214 (May 1977) | nd Range," (| Dptics C | Communicatio | ons, North-Holland |
| EXAMINER | | | . . | | <u> </u> | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In | itial if refe | erence | considered, whet | her o | or not citatio | n is in | conformance with MPE | EP 609. Dra | w line th | nrough citatio | n if not in |
| COMOTINATICE A | C1;32466;1 | isidere | a. Include copy o | | s iorm with i | | minunication to Applic | an. | | | |

.

| • • | - | | | | | | | ¥ | | | Page 3 of 56 |
|----------------------------|----------------|-------------------|---|--------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|---|-----------------------------|----------------------------------|------------------------------|---|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPLI 09/63 | CATION NO 2,856 | • |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP So | PLICANT rrells <i>et al.</i> | | _ | | |
| <u>1NE</u> | ORMATIC | DIS NOIS | CLOSORE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI Au | LING DATE qust 4, 2000 | | GROUP 2634 | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | TDOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | DATI | E | NAM | E | СІ | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA3 | 3 11 | 8 117 | 01/19 | 964 | Kina | et al | 33 | 2 | 22 | |
| | AB3 | 3 22 | 26 643 | 12/19 | 965 | McN | air | 32 | <u>~</u> 5 | 40 | |
| | AC3 | 3.25 | 58 694 | 06/19 | 966 | Sher | herd | 32 | <u> </u> | 145 | ······································ |
| | AD3 | 3.38 | 3 598 | 05/19 | 968 | Sanc | lers | 32 | 5 | 163 | |
| | AF3 | 3.38 | 4 822 | 05/19 | 968 | Miva | ai | 32 | 5 | 30 | |
| | AF3 | 3 45 | 54 718 | 07/19 | 969 | Perre | ault | 17 | <u> </u> | 66 | |
| | 463 | 3 52 | 23 201 | 08/10 | 270 | Pierr | ot | 34 | 0 | 347 | |
| | AH3 | 3.54 | 18 342 | 12/10 | 270 | Maye | | 33 | 2 | 9 | |
| | A13 | 3.55 | 5 428 | 01/19 | 971 | Perre | | 32 | 5 | 320 | |
| | | 0,00 | | 0 11 10 | FOREIGN | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ3 | EP (| 0 423 718 A2 | | 04/1991 | | EP | но |)4N | 7/01 | N/A |
| | АКЗ | EP (| 0 423 718 A3 | | 08/1992 | | EP | но |)4N | 7/01 | N/A |
| | AL3 | EP (| 0 486 095 A1 | | 05/1992 | | EP | но | 3D | 3/00 | N/A |
| | AM3 | EP (| 0 486 095 B1 | | 02/1997 | | EP | но | 3D | 3/00 | N/A |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (Ind | luding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pag | es, etc.) | | | I |
| | AN | <u>3</u> | Austin, J. et a European Mic 1988). | al., "Do crowav | ppler Correc ve Conferenc | ction o ce, Mic | f the Telecommunication rowave Exhibitions and F | Payload O Publishers | scillators Ltd., pp. | s in the UK T 851-857 (Se | -SAT," <i>18th</i> ptember 12 - 15, |
| | AO | <u>3</u> | Auston, D.H., Institute of Ph | "Pico: nysics, | second opto Vol. 26, No. | electro 3, pp | nic switching and gating 101-103 (February 1, 19 | in silicon," 75). | Applied | Physics Lett | <i>ers</i> , American |
| | AP | 3 | Baher, H., "Ti and Systems, | ransfei IEEE | r Functions f Circuits and | or Swi I Syste | tched-Capacitor and Way ms Society, Vol. CAS-33 | ve Digital F , No. 11, p | Filters," <i>II</i> pp. 1138- | EEE Transac 1142 (Noven | <i>tions on Circuits</i> nber 1986). |
| | AQ | <u>3</u> | Baines, R., "T (May 1995). | The DS | SP Bottleneç | k," <i>IEE</i> | E Communications Maga | azine, IEEE | E Comm | unications So | ociety, pp. 46-54 |
| | AR | <u>3</u> | Banjo, O.P. a Electronics Lo | nd Vila etters, | ar, E., "Binar IEE, Vol. 21 | y Erro , No. 7 | r Probabilities on Earth-S /, pp. 296-297 (March 28, | pace Links , 1985). | s Subject | to Scintillati | on Fading," |
| EXAMINER | | L | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, wh d. Include copy | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Drav t. | w line thr | ough citation | if not in |
| ODMAWHODMASKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

1 1

| | | | , |) | | | | • | | | |
|---------------------------------------|---------------------------|-----------------|--|-----------------------------|--|--------------------------|---|---------------------------------|-----------------------|----------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| t a | | | | 3 | | | | () | | | Page 4 of 56 |
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | D. |
| THE | ODMARTO | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AI Sc | PLICANT rrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| INF | URMATIC | | SCLUSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | |
| <u> </u> | | | | · | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | 12001 | ····; | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAN | E | C | LASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA4 | 3,6 | 17,892 | 11/1 | 971 | Haw | ey et al. | 32 | 25 | 145 | |
| | AB4 | 3,6 | 21,402 | 11/1 | 971 | Garc | ner | 32 | 28 | 37 | |
| | AC4 | 3,6 | 23,160 | 11/19 | 971 | Giles | et al. | 34 | 10 | 347 DA | |
| | AD4 | 3,6 | 26,417 | 12/19 | 971 | Gilbe | ert | 34 | 3 | 203 | |
| | AE4 | 3,6 | 29,696 | 12/19 | 971 | Barte | elink | 32 | 24 | 57 R | |
| | AF4 | 3,60 | 62,268 | 05/19 | 972 | Gan | s et al. | 32 | 25 | 56 | |
| | AG4 | 3,6 | 89,841 | 09/19 | 972 | Bello | et al. | 32 | 25 | 39 | |
| | AH4 | 3,7 | 14,577 | 01/19 | 973 | Haye | S | 32 | 25 | 145 | |
| | Al4 | 3,7 | 17,844 | 02/19 | 973 | Barre | et et al. | 34 | 0 | 5 R | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СІ | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ4 | EP | 0 512 748 A2 | | 11/1992 | | EP | н |)4N | 9/64 | N/A |
| | AK4 | EP | 0 512 748 A3 | | 07/1993 | | EP | н | 04N | 9/64 | N/A |
| | AL4 | EP | 0 512 748 B1 | | 11/1998 | | EP | н |)4N | 9/64 | N/A |
| · · | AM4 | EP | 0 548 542 A1 | | 06/1993 | | EP | н |)3B | 19/14 | N/A |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | OTHE | R (Ind | luding Auth | or, T | tle, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | 4 | Banjo, O.P. ar Parameters," pp. 277-280 (I | nd Vila Fifth I March | ar, E., "The D <i>nternational (</i> 30 - April 2, | epen Confe 1987) | dence of Slant Path An rence on Antennas and | nplitude Scin d Propagatio | tillations n (ICAP | s on Various I 87) Part 2: P | Meteorological Propagation, IEE, |
| | AO | 4 | Banjo, O.P. ar Paths and Imp Society, Vol. (| nd Vila act of COM-3 | ar, E. "Measu n Communica 34, No. 8, pp. | ireme ation 3 774- | nt and Modeling of Am Systems," <i>IEEE Transa</i> 780 (August 1986). | plitude Scinti actions on Co | llations ommunic | on Low-Eleva Cations, IEEE | ation Earth-Space Communications |
| | АР | 4 | Banjo, O.P. et Fourth Interna | al., "" tional | Fropospheric <i>Conference</i> | Ampl on An | itude Spectra Due to A tennas and Propagatic | bsorption an on (ICAP 85) | d Scatte IEE, pp | ering in Earth 5. 77-82 (Apri | -Space Paths," I 16-19, 1985). |
| | AQ | 4 | Basili,P. et al. and Propagati | "Cas on, IE | e Study of In EE, Vol. 38, | tense No. 1 | Scintillation Events on pp. 107-113 (January | the OTS Pa 1990). | th," <i>IEEI</i> | E Transactio | ns on Antennas |
| - | AR | 4 | Basili, P. et al. Letters, IEE, V | , "Ob: ′ol. 24 | servation of H , No. 17, pp. | ligh C 1114 | ² and Turbulent Path L 1116 (August 18, 198 | _ength on O 1 8). | S Space | e-Earth Link, | " Electronics |
| EXAMINER | ıl | | L | | | | | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Init conformance and | tial if refe d not con | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther of this | or not citation s form with n | is in ext.co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applic | EP 609. Drav | w line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_D | 01;32466;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| FORM PTO-1449 APT / DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT APPLICATE DOCUMENT INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT SACOP 2854 EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS SUB- SCIENT EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- SCIENT SUB- CLASS SUB- SCIENT FLIL NE DATE August 4, 2000 2851 DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- SCIENT SUB- SCIENT SUB- SCIENT FLIL NE DATE August 4, 2000 2251 DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- SCIENT FLIL NE DATE 225 DI AB5 3,080,01 02/1975 MacAfee 332 DI DI AC5 3,988,001 02/1976 Bater 325 DI DI AC5 3,987,280 10/1976 Bater DI DI DI | é n | | | (|) | | | (|) | | | Page 5 of 56 |
|---|--------------------|-------------|----------|---|--|---|--------------------------|--|--------------------------------------|---------------------|---------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| FORM PTO-1449 INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT Sortella of 2.1 Sortella of 2.1 Sortella of 2.1 COLDMENT U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS AA5 3.735.048 OSTENT BOCUMENTS AA5 3.3735.048 OSTENT BOCUMENTS AA5 3.3735.048 OSTENT BOCUMENTS AA5 3.3735.048 OSTENT BOCUMENTS AA5 3.367.202 OG11976 Batz 3.25 3.01 AA5 3.987.280 10/1976 Bate AA5 3.987.280 10/1976 Bate AA5 3.987.280 10/1976 Bate COLMENT NUMBER COLMENT NUMBER | | | | | | | A7 17 | TTY. DOCKET NO. 144.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| Introduction Distribution Filture barg GROUP August 4, 2000 2634 EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS Filt AA5 3,735,048 05/1973 Tomsa et al. 179 15 BM AA5 3,808,611 04/1974 Thompson 325 146 AC5 3,868,601 02/1975 MacAtee 332 45 1 AC5 3,868,001 02/1975 MacAtee 332 45 1 AC5 3,869,7202 06/1976 Batz 325 31 1 AF5 3,987,202 06/1976 Batz 325 30 1 AF5 3,980,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD 1 AIS 4,003,002 01/1976 Batz 323 10 10 FITAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- SULASS SUB- SULASS 10 AL5 EP | TNFC | סאמידר | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | אידי | AE Sc | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- SUB- SUB- SUB- SUB- SUB- SUB- SUB- | 1010 | 51(11111) | | JCHOSOKE STA | | | FI Au | LING DATE agust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILI ISTRAL AA5 3,735,048 05/1973 Tomsa <i>et al.</i> 179 15 BM 1 AA5 3,806,811 04/1974 Thompson 322 146 AO5 3,808,801 02/1975 MacAfee 332 45 AD5 3,949,300 04/1976 Satler 3225 31 1 AE5 3,947,202 06/1976 Batz 325 30 1 AF5 3,940,945 09/1976 Baker 225 31 1 AF5 3,941,277 11/1976 Bauer 332 10 1 A15 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders <i>et al.</i> 332 10 1 EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS SUB- CLASS SUB- CLASS 17/2 AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP Gotts 13/75 1 | | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| AA5 3,735,048 05/1973 Tomsa et al. 179 15 EM AB5 3,006,811 04/1974 Thompson 325 146 AC5 3,868,601 02/1975 MacAfee 332 45 AD5 3,949,300 04/1976 Sadler 325 31 AE5 3,967,202 06/1976 Batz 325 30 AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Batz 325 10 AG5 3,987,202 01/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD A15 4,003,002 01/1977 Brighers et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS NITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1996 EP G015 13/75 | EXAMINER NITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAN | 1E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| AB5 3,006,811 04/1974 Thempson 325 146 AC5 3,666,601 02/1975 MacAfee 332 45 AD5 3,949,300 04/1976 Sadler 325 31 AE5 3,967,202 06/1976 Batz 325 31 AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AG5 3,987,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AH5 3,987,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AH5 3,987,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AH5 4,003.002 01/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AL5 4,003.002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS CLASS SUB- CLASS TR4 AL5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 AL5 EP 0 686 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 | | AA5 | 3,73 | 35,048 | 05/19 | 973 | Tom | sa et al. | 17 | 9 | 15 BM | |
| AC5 3,868,601 02/1975 MacAfee 332 45 AD5 3,949,300 04/1976 Sader 325 31 AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Batz 325 30 AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Batz 332 10 AF5 4,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD AF5 4,003,002 01/1977 Snjders et al. COUNTRY CLASS SUB-CLASS CAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB-CLASS SUB-CLASS AL5 EP 0 632 288 A3 < | | AB5 | 3,80 | 06,811 | 04/19 | 974 | Thor | mpson | 32 | 5 | 146 | |
| AD5 3,949,300 04/1976 Sadler 325 31 AE5 3,967,202 06/1976 Batz 326 31 AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Bickford 325 30 AG5 3,980,945 09/1976 Bickford 325 30 1 AG5 3,980,945 09/1976 Biauer 235 150.53 1 AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD 1 AH5 4,003,002 01/1976 Bauer 332 10 1 XMINER AI5 4,003,002 01/1976 EV COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS TRA AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 1 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 1 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 1/02 1 AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "In | | AC5 | 3,86 | 68,601 | 02/19 | 975 | Mac | Afee | 33 | 2 | 45 | |
| AE5 3,967,202 06/1976 Batz 325 31 AF5 3,800,945 0.9/1976 Bickford 325 30 325 30 AG5 3,897,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150,53 1 AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD A15 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS TRACOLMENTS SUB- CLASS SUB- SUB- CLASS TRACOLMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS TRACLASS AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 1 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/28 1 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 1 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) Communications, "annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (Geptember/October 1980). | | AD5 | 3,94 | 19,300 | 04/19 | 976 | Sadl | er | 32 | 5 | 31 | |
| AF5 3,980,945 09/1976 Bickford 325 30 AG5 3,987,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150.53 AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD A15 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB. CLASS TFA AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 1 AK5 EP 0 692 288 A3 07/1996 EP H04B 1/26 1 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 1 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 1 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) 0 1 Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). 1 AO 5 Biakey, J.R. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics us | | AE5 | 3,96 | 67,202 | 06/19 | 976 | Batz | | 32 | 5 | 31 | |
| AGS 3,987,280 10/1976 Bauer 235 150,53 AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD AH5 3,091,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD AH5 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 Support Support Support 332 10 179 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS Support 332 10 175 AJ5 EP 0.632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 AK5 EP 0.632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 AK5 EP 0.632 288 A3 07/1996 EP H04B 1/26 AK5 EP 0.696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 AM5 EP 0.782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 1/26 CHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) 0 0 0 0 AN § Biakey, J.R. et al., "Influence of rain gauge inte | | AF5 | 3,98 | 30,945 | 09/19 | 976 | Bick | ford | 32 | 5 | 30 | |
| AH5 3,991,277 11/1976 Hirata 179 15 FD AI5 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 11/75 AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 11/75 | | AG5 | 3,98 | 37,280 | 10/19 | 976 | Baue | er | 23 | 5 | 150.53 | |
| Al5 4,003,002 01/1977 Snijders et al. 332 10 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER NITIAL AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 7 AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 7 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 7 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 7 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 7 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN \$ Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). 5 AO \$ Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 AO \$ Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate | | AH5 | 3,99 | 91,277 | 11/19 | 976 | Hirat | a | 17 | 9 | 15 FD | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS TRA CLASS AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13775 1 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13775 1 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13775 1 AK5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 1 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 1 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN \$ Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). 1 AN \$ Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 AO \$ Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfa | | AI5 | 4,00 | 03,002 | 01/19 | 977 | Snijd | lers <i>et al.</i> | 33 | 2 | 10 | |
| XXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS TRA- AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 1 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 1 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 1 AK5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 1 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 1 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN § Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AO § Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," <i>anales des têlêcommunications</i> , International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 AO § Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Applicat | | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| AJ5 EP 0 632 288 A2 01/1995 EP G01S 13/75 AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micr Communications," Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | XAMINER NITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| AK5 EP 0 632 288 A3 07/1996 EP G01S 13/75 AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propage 87) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micr Communications," Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | | AJ5 | EP | 0 632 288 A2 | | 01/1995 | | EP | GO | 1S | 13/75 | N/A |
| AL5 EP 0 696 854 A1 02/1996 EP H04B 1/26 AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AN 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microv communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propaga 87) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pri IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | | AK5 | EP | 0 632 288 A3 | | 07/1996 | | EP | G0 | 15 | 13/75 | N/A |
| AM5 EP 0 782 275 A2 07/1997 EP H04B 7/02 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," <i>annales des tèlècommunications</i> , International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," <i>Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation</i> , <i>Part 2: Propagation</i> , IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr</i> IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | • | AL5 | EP (| 0 696 854 A1 | | 02/1996 | | EP | HO | 4B | 1/26 | N/A |
| OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpt Region," Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AN 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-57 (September/October 1988). AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propaga 87) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pri IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | | AM5 | EP (| 0 782 275 A2 | | 07/1997 | | EP | HO | 4B | 7/02 | N/A |
| AN 5 Blakey, J.R. et al., "Measurement of Atmospheric Millimetre-Wave Phase Scintillations in an Absorpting Region," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (May 23, 1985). AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," <i>annales des tèlécommunications</i> , International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," <i>Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propaga</i> 87) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Microwave Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Prise, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). </i> | | | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Auth | 10r, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pages | , etc.) | | | |
| AO 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Influence of rain gauge integration time on the rain rate statistics used in microw communications," annales des télécommunications, International Union of Radio Science, pp. 522-52 (September/October 1988). AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," <i>Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propaga 87) Part 2: Propagation</i> , IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr</i> AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr</i> | | AN | 5 | Blakey, J.R. e Region," <i>Elec</i> | t al., " tronics | Measuremer s <i>Letters</i> , IEE | nt of A E, Vol. | tmospheric Millimetre-Wave 21, No. 11, pp. 486-487 (M | e Phase ay 23, 1 | Scintilla 985). | ations in an A | Absorption |
| AP 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long-Term Joint Statistical Analysis of Duration and Intensity of Rainfall Rate w Application to Microwave Communications," <i>Fifth International Conference on Antennas and Propaga</i> 87) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 198-201 (March 30 - April 2, 1987). AQ 5 Burgueño, A. et al., "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation</i> (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pro IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | | AO | <u>5</u> | Burgueño, A. communicatio (September/C | <i>et al.</i> , ns," <i>a</i>)ctobe | "Influence of <i>nnales des te</i> r 1988). | f rain (èlècor | gauge integration time on th <i>nmunications</i> , International | e rain ra Union of | te stati: Radio | stics used in Science, pp. | microwave 522-527 |
| AQ <u>5</u> Burgueño, A. <i>et al.</i> , "Long Term Statistics of Precipitation Rate Return Periods in the Context of Micro Communications," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Pr</i> IEE, pp. 297-301 (April 4-7, 1989). | | АР | <u>5</u> | Burgueño, A. Application to <i>87) Part 2: Pr</i> e | et al., Micro opaga | "Long-Term wave Comm <i>tion</i> , IEE, pp. | Joint unicat 198-: | Statistical Analysis of Durati tions," <i>Fifth International Co.</i> 201 (March 30 - April 2, 198 | ion and I <i>nference</i> 37). | ntensit on An | y of Rainfall I tennas and F | Rate with Propagation (ICAP |
| | | AQ | <u>5</u> | Burgueño, A. Communicatio IEE, pp. 297-3 | <i>et al.</i> , ons," S 301 (A | "Long Term Sixth Internat pril 4-7, 1989 | Statis ional (9). | tics of Precipitation Rate Re Conference on Antennas an | eturn Per Id Propa | iods in gation (| the Context (ICAP 89) Pa | of Microwave rt 2: Propagation, |
| AR <u>5</u> Just Compute State Sta | | AR | 5 | Burgueño, A. <i>Transactions (</i> 1990). | et al., on Col | "Spectral An mmunication | alysis <i>s</i> , IEE | of 49 Years of Rainfall Rate E Communications Society, | e and Re , Vol. 38 | elation t No. 9, | o Fade Dyna pp. 1359-13 | mics," <i>IEEE</i> 66 (September |
| EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | XAMINER | | L | L | | | | · <u>····</u> ······························· | DATE | CONS | BIDERED | |
| XAMINER: Initial if reference considered, whether or not citation is in conformance with MPEP 609. Draw line through citation if not | XAMINER: Init | ial if refe | rence | considered, whe | ether c | or not citation | n is in | conformance with MPEP 60 | . Drav | / line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| momente and not considered. Include copy of this form with next communication to Applicant. | MANHODMANSKEF DO | 1101 COF | Islaere | u. Include copy | of this | s form with n | ext co | mmunication to Applicant. | | | | ····· |

Page 1168 of 1284

| د | • | | (| | | | | (| | | Page 6 of 56 |
|----------------------------|----------------|-------------------|---|--------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|--------------------------------------|------------------|---------------------|-------------------|
| | | | | | | A1 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL | ICATION N | 0. |
| TN | | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AF | PLICANT rrells et al. | | | 527 000 | - V - M |
| | | | SCHOSORE SIP | I EME | <u>N1</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA6 | 4,0 | 13,966 | 03/1 | 977 | Cam | pbell | 32 | 5 | 363 | |
| | AB6 | 4.0 | 19,140 | 04/1 | 977 | Swe | dlow | 32 | 2 | 65 | |
| | AC6 | 4.0 | 35,732 | 07/1 | 977 | Lohr | mann | 32 | 5 | 446 | |
| | AD6 | 4.0 | 47.121 | 09/1 | 977 | Cam | pbell | 33 | | 76 | |
| | AE6 | 4.0 | 66.841 | 01/1 | 978 | Your | | 178 | 3 | 66 R | |
| | AF6 | 4.0 | 66 919 | 01/1 | 978 | Hunt | inaton | 30 | , | 353 | _ |
| | AG6 | 4 0 | 81 748 | 03/10 | 978 | Batz | | 32 | ; | 56 | |
| | | 4,0 | 30 765 | 12/10 | 070 078 | Arak | elian et al | 30 | , , | 220 B | - |
| | | | 30,806 | 12/10 | 078 | Van | Genven et al | 22 | | 497 | |
| | TAIO | 4, 1. | 50,800 | 12/13 | FOREIGN | | | |) | 40/ | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | 3ER | DATE | 1741 | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ6 | EP | 0 785 635 A1 | | 07/1997 | | EP | но | 4B | 1/713 | No |
| | AK6 | EP | 0 795 978 A2 | | 09/1997 | | EP | HO | 4L | 5/06 | N/A |
| | AL6 | EP | 0 837 565 A1 | | 04/1998 | | EP | H0 | 4B | 1/69 | N/A |
| | AM6 | EP | 0 862 274 A1 | | 09/1998 | | EP | H0: | BM | 1/06 | N/A |
| | | | OTHE | R (In | cluding Aut | hor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | iges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>6</u> | Catalan, C. ar No. 12, pp. 12 | nd Vila 238-12 | ar, E., "Appro 240 (June 11 | oach fo , 1998 | or satellite slant path rer). | note sensing | ," Eleci | tronics Letter | rs, IEE, Vol. 34, |
| | AO | <u>6</u> | Chan, P. et al <i>Conference</i> , I | ., "A F EEE (| lighly Linear Communicati | 1-GH | z CMOS Downconversi ciety, pp. 210-213 (Sep | on Mixer," <i>Et</i> tember 22-24 | ropear , 1993 | n Solid State). | Circuits |
| | AP | <u>6</u> | Copy of Decla related subject | aration t matt | of Michael . er, 2 pages. | J. Bulti | nan filed in patent appli | ication Ser. N | lo. 09/1 | 176,022, whic | ch is directed to |
| | AQ | <u>6</u> | Copy of Decla related subjec | aration t matt | of Robert W er, 2 pages. | V. Coo | k filed in patent applicat | tion Ser. No. | 09/176 | ,022, which i | s directed to |
| | AR | <u>6</u> | Copy of Decla subject matter | aration r, 3 pa | of Alex Holt ges. | z filed | in patent application Se | er. No. 09/17 | 6,022, v | which is dired | cted to related |
| EXAMINER | . | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw | line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | 0 0 | 1004 | | | | | | | | |

ı

| л ¹ | | | | j | | | | (_) | | | Page 7 of 56 |
|---------------------|---------------------------|--------------|------------------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------------|-------------------|--|-----------------------------|------------------------|----------------------------|---------------------|
| | | | | | | A | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO | D. |
| · | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AE | PLICANT | | 109/6 | 32,856 | <u> </u> |
| INE | ORMATI | <u>ON DI</u> | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | |
| <u></u> | | | | | USP | | | | 2034 | | |
| EXAMINER | 1 | | · · · · · | | | | | | | | 1 |
| INITIAL | | DO NU | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAN | E | (| CLASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA7 | 4,1 | 42,155 | 02/1 | 979 | Adad | chi | | 25 | 47 | |
| | AB7 | 4,1 | 70,764 | 10/19 | 979 | Salz | et al. | 3 | 32 | 17 | |
| | AC7 | 4,2 | 04,171 | 05/19 | 980 | Sutp | hin, Jr. | 3 | 28 | 167 | |
| | AD7 | 4,2 | 10,872 | 07/19 | 980 | Greg | orian | 3 | 30 | 9 | |
| | AE7 | 4,2 | 45,355 | 01/19 | 981 | Pase | oe et al. | 4 | 55 | 326 | |
| | AF7 | 4,2 | 53,066 | 02/19 | 981 | Fishe | er <i>et al.</i> | 3 | 29 | 50 | |
| | AG7 | 4,2 | 53,069 | 02/19 | 981 | Noss | ek | 3 | 30 | 107 | |
| | AH7 | 4,3 | 08,614 | 12/19 | 981 | Fishe | er <i>et al</i> . | 3 | 70 | 119 | |
| | AI7 | 4,3 | 20,361 | 03/19 | 982 | Kikke | ert | 3 | 32 | 16 R | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | _ | | • | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUME | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | c | LASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ7 | EP | 0 874 499 A2 | | 10/1998 | | EP | ŀ | 104L | 25/06 | N/A |
| - | AK7 | FR | 2 743 231 A1 | | 07/1997 | | FR | F | 104B | 7/12 | No |
| | AL7 | GB | 2 161 344 A | | 01/1986 | | GB | · | I04B | 7/12 | N/A |
| | AM7 | GB | 2 215 945 A | | 09/1989 | | GB | F | 104L | 27/00 | N/A |
| | | | OTHE | R (ind | luding Auth | lor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | Z | Copy of Decla related subjec | ration t matt | of Richard (er, 2 pages. | C. Loo | ke filed in patent applic | ation Ser. I | No. 09/17 | 6,022, which | is directed to |
| | AO | 7 | Copy of Decla related subject | ration t matt | of Charley E er, 2 pages. | D. Mos | es, Jr. filed in patent a | pplication S | er. No. 0 | 9/176,022, w | hich is directed to |
| | AP | 7 | Copy of Decla application Se | ration r. No. | of Jeffrey L. 09/176,022, | Parke which | er and David F. Sorrells is directed to related s | , with attac subject mat | hment Ex ter, 130 p | khibit 1, filed i ages. | n patent |
| _ | AQ | Z | Dewey, R.J. an Implemented F | nd Co Radios | llier, C.J., "M s, IEE, pp. 3/ | 1ulti-M 1-3/5 | ode Radio Receiver," <i>E</i> October 18, 1985). | Electronics | Division (| Colloquium o | n Digitally |
| | AR | Z | DIALOG File 3 Date of publica | 47 (J) ation c | APIO) Englis | h Lan). | guage Patent Abstract | for JP 2-27 | 6351, 1 p | age (Novem | ber 13, 1990 - |
| EXAMINER | I | . | L | | | | | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini | tial if refe d not cor | erence | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther of this | r not citation | is in o ext co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Dra | w line th | rough citatior | if not in |
| DMAMHODMASKGF D | C1-32468-1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| 6 | L | | (| <i>,</i> † | | | | | | | Page 8 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|-----------------|-------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|-------------|--------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| | | | | | | A' 1 | TTY. DOCKET NO. 744.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | D. |
| TN | FORMATT | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | Al Se | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | <u>FORMAT 1</u> | | SCLOSURE STA | | | F | ILING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | IT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | · · | | | | | |
| | | | | DAT | E | NAN | ЛЕ | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA8 | 4,3 | 20,536 | 03/19 | 982 | Diet | rich | 45 | 5 | 325 | |
| | AB8 | 4,3 | 46,477 | 08/19 | 982 | Gor | dy | 45 | 5 | 257 | |
| | AC8 | 4,3 | 55,401 | 10/19 | 982 | Ikon | na et al. | 37 | 5 | 5 | |
| | AD8 | 4,3 | 56,558 | 10/19 | 982 | Owe | en <i>et al.</i> | 36 | 4 | 724 | |
| | AE8 | 4,3 | 60,867 | 11/19 | 982 | Gon | da | 36 | 3 | 158 | |
| | AF8 | 4,3 | 63,132 | 12/19 | 982 | Colli | n | 45 | 5 | 52 | |
| | AG8 | 4,3 | 65,217 | 12/19 | 982 | Berg | jer et al | 33 | 3 | 165 | |
| | AH8 | 4,3 | 70,572 | 01/19 | 983 | Cos | and et al. | 30 | 7 | 353 | |
| | AI8 | 4,3 | 89,579 | 06/19 | 983 | Stei | n | 30 | 7 | 353 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUMB | ER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ8 | JP : | 2-39632 | | 02/1990 | | JP | но | 4B | 7/12 | No |
| | AK8 | JP : | 2-131629 | | 05/1990 | | JP | НО | 4B | 7/12 | No |
| | AL8 | JP 2 | 2-276351 | | 11/1990 | | JP | но | 4L | 27/22 | No |
| | AM8 | wo | 80/01633 A1 | | 08/1980 | | РСТ | но | 4J | 1/08 | N/A |
| | l | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Auth | 10r. T | itie, Date, Pertinent Page | es. etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>8</u> | DIALOG File 3 publication of a | 47 (J applic | APIO) Englis ation). | sh Lai | nguage Patent Abstract fo | r JP 2-131 | 629, 1 j | bage (May 21 | l, 1990 - Date of |
| | AO | <u>8</u> | DIALOG File 3 publication of a | 47 (J applic | APIO) Englis ation). | sh Lar | nguage Patent Abstract for | r JP 2-396 | 32, 1 pa | age (Februar | y 8, 1990 - Date of |
| | AP | <u>8</u> | DIALOG File 3 (December 26, | 48 (E 1996 | uropean Pat 5 - Date of pเ | tents) ublica | English Language Patent tion of application). | Abstract fo | or EP 0 | 785 635 A1, | 3 pages |
| | AQ | 8 | DIALOG File 3 18, 1981 - Date | 48 (E e of p | uropean Pat ublication of | ents) appli | English Language Patent cation). | Abstract fo | or EP 3 | 5166 A1, 2 p | ages (February |
| | AR | <u>8</u> | "DSO takes sa 77 and 79 (Mar | mplin rch 19 | g rate to 1 G 987). | 3hz," <i>l</i> | Electronic Engineering, Mc | organ Gran | npian P | ublishers, Vo | ol. 59, No. 723, pp. |
| EXAMINER | | 4 | | | | | ···· | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, whe | ther of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Draw | line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHOOMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32466;1 | 71 of | 1701 | | | | | | | TCL & H | iconco |

| Ŧ | đ | | |) | | | | (| | | Page 9 of 56 |
|----------------------------|-----------------------------------|------------------|---|-----------------------------------|---|-------------------------------------|---|--|--|---|--|
| | | | / | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | • | | |
| <u>IN</u> | FORMATI | <u>ON DI</u> | SCLOSURE STAT | <u>reme</u> | NT | So | rrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | | | | | | F1 Au | gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | TDOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DC | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA9 | 4,3 | 92,255 | 07/19 | 983 | Del 0 | Siudice | 45 | 5 | 328 | |
| | AB9 | 4,4 | 30,629 | 02/19 | 984 | Betz | et al. | 33: | 3 | 165 | |
| | AC9 | 4,4 | 46,438 | 05/19 | 984 | Char | ng et al. | 328 | 3 | 127 | |
| | AD9 | 4,4 | 56,990 | 06/19 | 984 | Fishe | er et al. | 370 |) | 119 | |
| | AE9 | 4,4 | 72,785 | 09/19 | 984 | Kasu | ga | 364 | ļ | 718 | |
| | AF9 | 4,4 | 79,226 | 10/19 | 984 | Prab | hu <i>et al.</i> | 375 | 5 | 1 | |
| | AG9 | 4,4 | 81,490 | 11/19 | 984 | Hunt | ey | 332 | 2 | 41 | |
| | AH9 | 4,4 | 81,642 | 11/19 | 984 | Hans | on | 375 | 5 | 9 | |
| | AI9 | 4,4 | 85,488 | 11/19 | 984 | Houd | lart | 45 | 5 | 327 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | •• | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DC | | ER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ9 | wo | O 94/05087 A1 | | 03/1994 | | РСТ | HO | 3M | 1/00 | N/A |
| | AK9 | wo | O 96/02977 A1 | | 02/1996 | | PCT | H04 | 4B | 1/26 | N/A |
| | AL9 | w | D 96/08078 A1 | · · · | 03/1996 | | PCT | H0: | 3D | 3/00 | N/A |
| | AM9 | w | D 96/39750 A1 | | 12/1996 | | PCT | HO | 4B | 1/26 | N/A |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | luding Auti | hor Ti | tle Date Pertinent Pa | nes etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>9</u> | Erdi, G. and H Ratio," <i>IEEE J</i> Faulkner, N.D. Oscillators," <i>IE</i> (March 1983). | enne ourna and EEE 7 | use, P.R., "A al of Solid-St Vilar, E., "Su Transactions | Preci ate Cir ubham on Ins | sion FET-Less Sample- cuits, IEEE, Vol. SC-13, nonic Sampling for the N trumentation and Measu | and-Hold wit No. 6, pp. 8 leasuremen irement, IEE | th High 864-873 tof Shc E, Vol. | Charge-to-D 3 (December ort Term Stab IM-32, No. 1 | roop Current 1978). pility of Microwave , pp. 208-213 |
| | AP | <u>9</u> | Faulkner, N.D. Microwave Os M-10 and M-1 | <i>et al</i> cillato 1 (198 | ., "Sub-Harm ors," <i>CPEM 8</i> 32). | nonic S 82 Dige | Sampling for the Accurat sst: Conference on Prec | e Measuren | nent of Dimagne | Frequency S tic Measurer | tability of <i>nents</i> , IEEE, pp. |
| | AQ | 9 | Faulkner, N.D. Techniques," ((1984). | and CPEN | Vilar, E., "Tir 1 84 Digest C | me Do Confere | main Analysis of Freque ance on Precision Electr | ency Stability romagnetic I | Using Neasure | Non-Zero De ements, IEEE | ead-Time Counter 5, pp. 81-82 |
| | AR | 9 | Filip, M. and V Amplitude Scir Society, Vol. 3 | ilar, E htillati 8, No | E., "Optimum ons and Raii 9. 11, pp. 195 | Utiliza n Atter 58-196 | ation of the Channel Cap nuation," <i>IEEE Transacti</i> 5 (November 1990). | oacity of a S ions on Com | atellite <i>munica</i> | Link in the Pa tions, IEEE (| resence of Communications |
| EXAMINER | | • | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if ref ind not co | erence nsider | considered, whe ed. Include copy | ther of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEF mmunication to Application | 9 609. Draw nt. | line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| OUMAWHOOMA\SKGF_ | _ост; з2466 ;1 Расе 11' | 72 of | 1284 | | | | , | | | TCI & H | isense |

.

| • | - | | (|) | | | | (_) | | | Page 10 of 56 |
|-------------------------------|---------------|------------|---|-----------------------------|----------------------------------|---------------------|--|---|-------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------------|
| | | | | | ····· | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | · · · <u> · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·</u> | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | D. |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | | | |
| INI | FORMATIC | DN DIS | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | |
| | | | | | | | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | <u></u> | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | 0.0.1 | | | | | | 1 |
| INITIAL | | | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA10 | 4,5 | 04,803 | 03/1 | 985 | Lee | ət al. | 33 | 2 | 31 R | |
| | AB10 | 4,5 | 17,519 | 05/1 | 985 | Muka | aiyama | 32 | 9 | 126 | |
| | AC10 | 4,5 | 17,520 | 05/19 | 985 | Ogav | va | 32 | Э | 145 | |
| | AD10 | 4,5 | 18,935 | 05/19 | 985 | van I | Roermund | 33 | 3 | 173 | |
| | AE10 | 4,5 | 21,892 | 06/19 | 985 | Vanc | æ et al. | 37 | 5 | 88 | |
| | AF10 | 4,56 | 63,773 | 07/19 | 986 | Dixo | n, Jr. <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 327 | |
| | AG10 | 4,5 | 77,157 | 03/19 | 986 | Reed | | 329 | 9 | 50 | |
| | AH10 | 4,58 | 83,239 | 04/19 | 986 | Vanc | æ | 37 | 5 | 94 | |
| | AI10 | 4.59 | 91,736 | 05/19 | 986 | Hirac |) et al. | 30 | 7 | 267 | |
| | | - I | | | FOREIGN | PATI | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ10 | wo | 97/38490 A1 | | 10/1997 | | РСТ | но | зк | 7/00 | N/A |
| | AK10 | wo | 98/00953 A1 | | 01/1998 | | РСТ | но | 4L | 27/26 | N/A |
| | AL10 | wo | 98/24201 A1 | | 06/1998 | | РСТ | HO | 4H | 1/00 | N/A |
| | AM10 | EP | 0 099 265 A1 | | 01/1984 | | EP | HO | 3D | 3/04 | N/A |
| | | | OTHE | R (Inc | ciuding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>10</u> | Fukahori, K., ' IEEE, Vol. SC | 'A CM -19, N | IOS Narrow- Io. 6, pp. 926 | Band 3 6-932 | Signaling Filter with Q R (December 1984). | eduction," // | EEE Jo | umal of Solic | l-State Circuits, |
| | AO | <u>10</u> | Fukuchi, H. ar Microwaves, A | nd Ots A <i>nteni</i> | su, Y., "Availa nas and Prop | able tir Dagatic | ne statistics of rain atte m, IEE, Vol. 135, Pt. H, | nuation on e No. 6, pp. 3 | arth-sp 87-390 | ace path," <i>IE</i> (December 1 | E Proceedings-H: 1988). |
| | AP | <u>10</u> | Gibbins, C.J. a Vol. 134, Pt. H | and C I, No.: | hadha, R., "I 2 , pp. 169-1 | Millime 73 (Ap | tre-wave propagation th ril 1987). | irough hydro | carbon | i flame," <i>IEE</i> : | Proceedings, IEE, |
| | AQ | <u>10</u> | Gilchrist, B. <i>ei</i> Publishing, Vo | ʻ <i>al.</i> , "(I. 23, | Sampling hik No. 1, pp. 93 | es pei 3-94 a | formance of frequency nd 110 (January 1984). | synthesizers | s," Micr | owaves & RF | , Hayden |
| | AR | <u>10</u> | Gossard, E.E. <i>Science</i> , Ame | , "Cle rican | ar weather m Geophysical | neteoro Union | blogical effects on propa , Vol. 16, No. 5, pp. 589 | agation at fre | equenci mber - | es above 1 G October 198 | Shz," <i>Radio</i> 1). |
| EXAMINER | | L | 4 <u>.</u> | | ····· | | ····· | DATE | CONS | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | itial if refe | rence | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEI mmunication to Applica | P 609. Drav nt. | / line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32466;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| • | | | (| - | | | | (- 1 | | | |
|---------------------|----------------|------------------------|---|--|--|----------------------------|---|-----------------------------|----------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | | | | | | | | · · | T | | Page 11 of 56 |
| • | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL1 09/63 | CATION NO 32,856 | 0. |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | A | PLICANT | ····· | | | |
| IN | FORMATIC | ON DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | Sc | orrells et al. | | r | | |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROUE 2634 | > | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO NU | | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA11 | 4,6 | 02,220 | 07/1 | 986 | Kuril | nara | 33 | 1 | 19 | |
| | AB11 | 4,6 | 03,300 | 07/1 | 986 | Well | es, Il <i>et al.</i> | 329 | 9 | 50 | |
| | AC11 | 4.6 | 12,464 | 09/1 | 986 | Ishik | awa <i>et al.</i> | 30 | 7 | 496 | |
| | AD11 | 4.6 | 12.518 | 09/1 | 986 | Gan | s et al. | 332 | 2 | 21 | |
| | AF11 | 4.6 | 16 191 | 10/1 | 986 | Gala | ni et al | 33 | . | 4 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | AF11 | 4.62 | 21 217 | 11/1 | 986 | Save | etal | 31/ | <u>.</u> | 1 | |
| | AG11 | 4.6' | 28 517 | 12/1 | 286 | Schu | varz et al | 37 | 5 | 40 | - |
| | | 1 6 | 34 008 | 01/1 | 000 | Craw | ford | 22 | 1 | | |
| | | 4,0 | 19.021 | 02/10 | 097 | Albo | drook | 263 | | 157 | |
| | | 4,04 | +0,021 | 03/1 | FOREIGN | | | 303 | 5 | 1 157 | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| ····· | AJ11 | EP | 0 560 228 A1 | | 09/1993 | | EP | HO | 3D | 7/12 | N/A |
| · · · · | AK11 | FR | 2 245 130 | | 04/1975 | | FR | HO | зк | 5/13 | Yes (See AP50) |
| | AL11 | DE | 35 41 031 A1 | | 05/1986 | | DE | H0: | 3D | 3/00 | Yes (See AR50) |
| | AM11 | EP | 0 732 803 A1 | | 09/1996 | | EP | HO | 3D | 3/00 | Yes (See AN51) |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (in | i cludina Auti | hor. T | itle. Date. Pertinent Pa | des. etc.) | | I | |
| | AN AO | <u>11</u> <u>11</u> | Gregorian, R. 941-966 (Aug Groshong <i>et a</i> 67-68, 70, 73- | <i>et al.</i> , ust 19 <i>al.</i> , "Ur 75 an | , "Switched-(83). ndersampling d 78 (May 2 | Capac g Tech 3, 199 | itor Circuit Design," <i>Proc</i> niques Simplify Digital F 1). | Radio," <i>Elect</i> | tronic De | 5, IEEE, Vol. <i>esign</i> , Pento | . 71, No. 8, pp. on Publishing, pp. |
| | AP | <u>11</u> | Grove, W.M., Microwave Th | "Sam leory a | pling for Osc and Techniqu | cillosco ues, le | ppes and Other RF Syste EE, pp. 629-635 (Decer | ems: Dc thro nber 1966). | ough X-E | 3and," <i>IEEE</i> | Transactions on |
| | AQ | 11 | Haddon, J. et Propagation, I | <i>al.</i> , "N IEE, p | feasurement p. 113-117 (| t of Mi 1981). | crowave Scintillations or | n a Satellite | Down-Li | ink at X-Bar | d," Antennas and |
| | AR | <u>11</u> | Haddon, J. an Paths and the 34, No. 5, pp. | d Vila Influe 646-6 | r, E., "Scatte ence of Anter 57 (May 198 | ering Ir nna Ap 36). | nduced Microwave Scinti perture," IEEE Transactio | illations from | n Clear / nnas an | Air and Rain d Propagation | on Earth Space on, IEEE, Vol. AP- |
| XAMINER | | L | 4 | | | <u> </u> | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| XAMINER: In | nitial if refe | erence | considered, who | ether of | or not citation | n is in | conformance with MPEF | P 609. Draw | / line thr | ough citatio | n if not in |
| MAWHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32466;1 | 74 0 | | oi ini | | ICAL CO | annunication to Applicat | | | | |
| ł | age 117 | 4 of | 1284 | | | | | | , | ICL & H | isense |

| • | | | (| 1 - | | | | | | | Page 12 of 56 |
|----------------------------|----------------|-------------------|---|-------------------------------------|--|---------------------------|---|---------------------------------------|--------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| | <u> </u> | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | 0. |
| TN | FORMATTO | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AF Sc | PLICANT rrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| <u></u> | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA12 | 4,6 | 51,034 | 03/19 | 987 | Sato | | 30 | 7 | 556 | |
| | AB12 | 4,6 | 75,882 | 06/19 | 987 | Lillie | et al. | 37 | 5 | 80 | |
| | AC12 | 4,6 | 88,253 | 08/19 | 987 | Gum | m | 38 | 1 | 7 | |
| | AD12 | 4,7 | 16,376 | 12/19 | 987 | Dauc | lelin | 329 | 9 | 107 | |
| =, | AE12 | 4.7 | 16,388 | 12/19 | 987 | Jaco | bs | 33 | 3 | 173 | |
| | AF12 | 4.7 | 18,113 | 01/19 | 988 | Roth | er et al. | 45 | 5 | 209 | |
| | AG12 | 4 7 | 26 041 | 02/19 | 988 | Proh | aska <i>et al</i> | 37 | 5 | 91 | |
| | AH12 | 4 7: | 33 403 | 03/19 | 988 | Simo | ne | 37 | - 5 | 103 | |
| | AI12 | 4 7 | 34 591 | 03/10 | 988 | Ichite | subo | 30 | , 7 | 219.1 | |
| | 17412 | ,,, | | 00,10 | FOREIGN | | | 100 | | 1210.1 | 1 |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ12 | DE | 197 35 798 C1 | | 07/1998 | | DE | но | 4L | 27/00 | Yes (See AP51) |
| | AK12 | wo | 98/40968 A2&/ | 43 | 09/1998 | | РСТ | HO | 3L | 7/08 | N/A |
| | AL12 | EP | 0 529 836 A1 | | 03/1993 | | EP | HO | 3L | 7/089 | N/A |
| | AM12 | EP | 0 795 955 A2&A | 3 | 09/1997 | | EP | HO | 3D | 13/00 | N/A |
| | · . | | OTHE | R (Inc | cluding Aut | hor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>12</u> | Hafdallah, H. 4, 1988). | et al., | "2-4 Ghz MI | ESFET | Sampler," <i>Electronics</i> . | Letters, IEE, | Vol. 24 | 4, No. 3, pp. [.] | 151-153 (February |
| | AO | <u>12</u> | Herben, M.H. Electronics Le | A.J., ", etters, | Amplitude ar IEE, Vol. 18 | nd Pha 5, No. 7 | ise Scintillation Measure /, pp. 287-289 (April 1, 1 | ements on 8 1982). | -2 km l | .ine-Of-Sight | Path at 30 Ghz," |
| | AP | <u>12</u> | Hewitt, A. et a for Telecomm | al., "Ar unicat | 18 Ghz Wie ion Transmis | debano s <i>sion</i> (| I LOS Multipath Experin Systems - MTTS 85, IEE | nent," <i>Intern</i> E, pp. 112-11 | ational 6 (Nov | Conference o ember 27-28 | on Measurements , 1985) |
| | AQ | <u>12</u> | Hewitt, A. <i>et a</i> Measurement 1136-1143 (N | al., "Ar s," <i>IEI</i> oveml | n Autoregres E <i>E Transacti</i> per 1989). | sive A ions oi | pproach to the Identificant Communications, IEE | ation of Multi E Communic | path Ra ations | ay Parameter Society, Vol. | s from Field 37, No. 11, pp. |
| | AR | <u>12</u> | Hewitt, A. and Measurement 7, pp. 789-796 | l Vilar, Tech 3 (July | E., "Selectiv niques," <i>IEE</i> 1988). | ve fadi E Trar | ng on LOS Microwave L sactions on Communica | inks: Classi ations, IEEE | cal and Comm | I Spread-Spe ounications So | ctrum ociety, Vol. 36, No. |
| EXAMINER | | · · | 1 | | | ··, · · | | DATE | CONS | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ir conformance a | nitial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Drav | v line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32466;1 | 15 of | 1284 | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | TCI & H | isense |

| • | | | () |) | | | | () | | | Page 13 of 56 |
|-----------------------------------|---------------|-------------------|---|----------------------------|--|-------------------------------------|--|---------------------------------------|----------------------------|------------------------------------|---|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | D. |
| | 0.000.000.000 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | NT | AP So | PLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| | ORMATIC | <u>N DI</u> | SCLUSURE SIA | I EME | <u>NT</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA13 | 4,73 | 37,969 | 04/19 | 988 | Stee | l et al. | 37 | 5 | 67 | |
| | AB13 | 4.74 | 43,858 | 05/19 | 988 | Ever | ard | 330 | 0 | 10 | |
| | AC13 | 4,74 | 45,463 | 05/19 | 988 | Lu | | 35 | 8 | 23 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AD13 | 4.75 | 51,468 | 06/19 | 988 | Agos | ton | 320 | 8 | 133 | |
| | AE13 | 4.75 | 57,538 | 07/19 | 988 | Zink | | 38 | 1 | 7 | |
| | AF13 | 4.76 | 58.187 | 08/19 | 988 | Mars | hall | 370 | 0 | 69.1 | |
| | AG13 | 4.76 | 59.612 | 09/19 | 988 | Tam | akoshi <i>et al.</i> | 328 | в | 167 | |
| h <u></u> | AH13 | 4.78 | 35,463 | 11/19 | 988 | Janc | et al. | 37 | 5 | 1 | |
| | AI13 | 4.79 | 91.584 | 12/19 | 988 | Greiv | /enkamp, Jr. | 364 | 4 | 525 | |
| | | ., | ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, | 12/14 | FOREIGN | | | | | 1020 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ13 | EP | 0 817 369 A2&A | .3 | 01/1998 | | EP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | N/A |
| | AK13 | wo | 91/18445 A1 | | 11/1991 | | РСТ | но | 3D | 7/18 | N/A |
| | AL13 | wo | 99/23755 A1 | | 05/1999 | | РСТ | HO | 3D | 7/16 | N/A |
| | AM13 | JP 5 | 56-114451 | | 09/1981 | | JP | HO | 4B | 7/02 | No |
| | | | OTHE | R (Inc | cluding Aut | hor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>13</u> | Hospitalier, E. Vol. VII, pp. 23 | , "Ins† 2-23 (| truments for 1904). | Recor | ding and Observing Ra | oidly Varying | Pheno | omena," Sciel | nce Abstracts, IEE, |
| | AO | <u>13</u> | Howard, I.M. a Detection," <i>Th</i> Australia, pp. | and Si le Insi 115-1 | wansson, N. litution of En 21 (Septemb | S., "De <i>gineer</i> ber 18- | emodulating High Frequ s <i>Australia Vibration and</i> 20, 1990). | ency Reson d Noise Con | ance S ference | ignals for Bea a, Institution c | aring Fault of Engineers, |
| | AP | <u>13</u> | Hu, X., A Swit Science, Dept 64 (1995). | ched- . of E | Current Sam lectrical and | <i>ple-ar</i> Comp | nd-Hold Amplifier for FM uter Engineering, Unive | Demodulati rsity of Toro | <i>on</i> , The nto, UN | esis for Maste /I Dissertatio | er of Applied n Services, pp. 1- |
| | AQ | <u>13</u> | Hung, H-L. A. Sampling Syst | <i>et al.</i> , tem," | "Characteri IEEE MTT-S | zation S Diges | of Microwave Integrate st, IEEE, pp. 507-510 (1 | d Circuits Us 991). | sing An | Optical Phas | e-Locking and |
| | AR | <u>13</u> | Hurst, P.J., "S <i>Transactions o</i> 1991). | hifting on Cir | the Freque cuits and Sy | ncy Re stems | esponse of Switched-Ca , IEEE Circuits and Sys | apacitor Filte tems Society | rs by N y, Vol. 3 | lonuniform Sa 38, No. 1, pp. | ampling," <i>IEEE</i> 12-19 (January |
| EXAMINER | | L | | | | | | DATE | CON | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini conformance an | itial if refe | erence Isidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Drav | v line th | nrough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_D | C1;32466;1 | 6 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCI & H | isense |

| | • | | (|) | | | (|) | | | Page 14 of 56 |
|------------------------------|---|------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|---|---------------------|---|--------------------------|---|--|--|
| | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL1 09/63 | CATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| | 1 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT | | | | |
| INF | FORMATIO | N DIS | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | Sc FI | rrells et al. LING DATE | | GROUE | · | |
| | | | | | | Au | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P. | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA14 | 4,80 | 01,823 | 01/19 | 989 | Yoko | yama | 307 | 7 | 353 | |
| | AB14 | 4,80 | 06,790 | 02/19 | 989 | Sone |) | 307 | 7 | 353 | |
| | AC14 | 4,81 | 10,904 | 03/19 | 989 | Crav | rford | 307 | 7 | 353 | |
| | AD14 | 4,81 | 10,976 | 03/19 | 989 | Cow | ley et al. | 33 [.] | l | 117 R | |
| · | AE14 | 4,81 | 11,362 | 03/19 | 989 | Yest | er, Jr. <i>et al.</i> | 375 | 5 | 75 | |
| | AF14 | 4,81 | 19,252 | 04/19 | 989 | Chris | stopher | 375 | 5 | 122 | |
| | AG14 | 4,83 | 33,445 | 05/19 | 989 | Buch | ele | 341 | | 118 | |
| | AH14 | 4,86 | 52,121 | 08/19 | 989 | Hoch | schild <i>et al.</i> | 333 | 3 | 173 | |
| | AI14 | 4,86 | 68,654 | 09/19 | 989 | Juri (| ət al. | 358 | 3 | 133 | |
| | - | | | | FOREIGN | PAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| •••••••••• | AJ14 | JP 8 | 3-32556 | | 02/1996 | | JP | НО | 4L | 1/04 | No |
| | AK14 | JP 8 | 3-139524 | | 05/1996 | | JP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | No |
| | AL14 | JP 5 | 59-144249 | 08/1984 | | JP | | HO | 4L | 27/00 | No |
| | AM14 | JP 6 | 3-54002 | | 03/1988 | | JP | HO | BB | 19/114 | No |
| | · • • · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | OTHE | R (Ind | luding Aufl | hor. Ti | tle. Date. Pertinent Page | es. etc.) | | · | |
| | AN AO | <u>14</u> <u>14</u> | Itakura, T., "E IEE Proceedir Janssen, J.M. Fundamentals 1950). | ffects ngs Ci L., "A ," Phi | of the sampl rcuits, Devic n Experimen lips Technica | tal 'Stu al Rev | Ise width on the frequenc d Systems, IEE, Vol. 141, roboscopic' Oscilloscope iew, Philips Research Lab | y characte No. 4, pp. | ristics o 328-33 ncies up Vol. 12, | of a sample-a 6 (August 19 0 to about 50 No. 2, pp. 5 | and-hold circuit," 994). 0 Mc/s: I. 52-59 (August |
| | AP | <u>14</u> 14 | Jondral, V.F. 6 | et al., " | "Doppler Pro | ofiles f | or Communication Satellit | es," <i>Frequ</i> | enz, He | rausberger, | pp. 111-116 (May- |
| | AR | <u></u> 14 | June 1996). Kaleh, G.K., "/ Interference," | A Frec 1995 | uency Diver | rsity Si com, II | pread Spectrum System for EEE Communications Soc | or Commu viety, pp. 6 | nication 6-70 (19 | in the Prese 995). | ence of In-band |
| XAMINER | _ <u></u> | <u> </u> | 1 <u></u> | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | <u></u> |
| XAMINER: In onformance ar | itial if refe nd not con | rence (sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ether of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in next co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Draw | line thr | ough citatio | n if not in |
| MAWHODMA\SKGF_C | DC1;32468;1 | 7 0 1 | | | | | | | | | |

| | • | | (|) | | | | () | | | Page 15 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------|---|----------------------------|------------------------------------|-------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|---------------------|---|--|
| | | | , | | <u></u> | A7 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO | D. |
| TNI | | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEMP | Nm | AI | PLICANT prrells et al. | | | | |
| 110 | CORMATIC | M DI. | SCLUSURE STA | T PMP | <u>N1</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO NU | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA15 | 4,8 | 70,659 | 09/1 | 989 | Oish | i et al. | 37 | 5 | 82 | • |
| | AB15 | 4,8 | 71,987 | 10/1 | 989 | Kaw | ase | 333 | 2 | 100 | |
| | AC15 | 4,8 | 85,587 | 12/1 | 989 | Wieg | and et al. | 42 | | 14 | |
| | AD15 | 4,8 | 85,756 | 12/1 | 989 | Font | anes <i>et al.</i> | 37 | | 82 | |
| | AE15 | 4,8 | 88,557 | 12/19 | 989 | Puck | ette, IV et al. | 329 |) | 341 | |
| | AF15 | 4.89 | 90,302 | 12/19 | 989 | Muih | viik | 375 | <u>.</u> | 80 | |
| | AG15 | 4.89 | 93,316 | 01/19 | 990 | Janc | et al. | 37 | 5 | 44 | |
| | AH15 | 4.89 | 93,341 | 01/19 | 990 | Gehr | ina | 38 | · | 7 | |
| M-1 | AI15 | 4.89 | 94,766 | 01/19 | 990 | De A | aro | 363 | | 159 | |
| | | 1 .,= | | | FOREIGN | | | | | 1.00 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| <u> </u> | AJ15 | JP (| 6-237276 | | 08/1994 | | JP | HO | 4L | 27/20 | No |
| | AK15 | JP 8 | 3-23359 | | 01/1996 | | JP | HŐ | 4L | 27/20 | No |
| | AL15 | JP 4 | 47-2314 | 02/1972 | | | JP | | | | Yes (Doc. AP53) |
| | AM15 | JP 5 | 58-7903 | | 01/1983 | | JP | H0: | вс | 1/02 | Partial (Doc. AQ53) |
| | | | OTHE | R (ind | luding Aut | hor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | iges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>15</u> | Karasawa, Y. Transactions of 1614 (Novemb | et al., on An oer 19 | "A New Pre tennas and F 88). | dictior Propag | Method for Troposphe ation, IEEE Antennas a | ric Scintillatio and Propagat | in on E ion Soc | arth-Space P ciety, Vol. 36, | Paths," <i>IEEE</i> No. 11, pp. 1608- |
| | AO | <u>15</u> | Kirsten, J. and Cahners Publi | l Flerr shing | ning, J., "Unc , Vol. 35, No | lersa n . 13, p | npling reduces data-acc p. 217-222, 224, 226-2 | uisition costs 28 (June 21, | i for sel 1990). | lect applicatio | ons," <i>EDN</i> , |
| | АР | <u>15</u> | Lam, W.K. <i>et a</i> Identifier," <i>Pro</i> 2-4, 1993). | al., "N ceedi | leasurement ngs Of the 1 | of the 993 /E | Phase Noise Characte EE International Frequ | eristics of an ency Control | Jnlocke Sympo | ed Communic <i>sium</i> , IEEE, _I | cations Channel pp. 283-288 (June |
| | AQ | <u>15</u> | Lam, W.K. <i>et a</i> 9, pp. 738-739 | a/., ''W ⊨(Apri | /ideband sou I 28, 1994). | unding | of 11.6 Ghz transhoriz | on channel," | Electro | nics Letters, | IEE, Vol. 30, No. |
| | AR | <u>15</u> | Larkin, K.G., " pp. 101-102 (J | Efficie anuai | ent demodula ry 18, 1996). | ator for | bandpass sampled AN | 1 signals," <i>El</i> | əctronic | cs Letters, IE | E, Vol. 32, No. 2, |
| EXAMINER | - i | <u>.</u> | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe nd not con | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in lext co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw | line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| DMAMHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32466;1 | 0 01 | | | | | | | | | |

| • | • | | (_1 | | | | | (_) | | 1 | Page 16 of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|---------------|--|------------------------------|--|----------------------------|--|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------|-------------------------------|--|
| | | | | | | АТ 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT rrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIC | <u>ON DIS</u> | SCLOSURE STATI | EMEI | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | · · · · · |
| | | | | | | | gust 4, 2000 | ····· | 2634 | | |
| | | | | | <u> </u> | | I DOCOMENTS | | | · / · · · · | 1 |
| INITIAL | | DO NU | CUMENT D MBER | | E | NAM | E | CI | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA16 | 4,89 | 96,152 0 |)1/19 | 990 | Tiem | ann | 34 | 0 | 853 | |
| | AB16 | 4,90 | 02,979 0 |)2/19 | 990 | Puck | ette, IV | 32 | 9 | 343 | |
| | AC16 | 4,90 | 08,579 0 |)3/19 | 990 | Tawf | îk <i>et al</i> | 32 | 8 | 167 | |
| | AD16 | 4,91 | 10,752 0 |)3/19 | 990 | Yest | er, Jr. <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 75 | |
| | AE16 | 4,91 | 14,405 0 |)4/19 | 990 | Well | 8 | 33 | 1 | 25 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AF16 | 4,92 | 20,510 0 |)4/19 | 990 | Senc | lerowicz et al. | 36 | 4 | 825 | |
| | AG16 | 4,92 | 22,452 0 |)5/19 | 990 | Larse | en <i>et al.</i> | 36 | 5 | 45 | |
| | AH16 | 4,93 | 31,921 0 | 06/19 | 990 | Ande | erson | 36 | 3 | 163 | |
| | AI16 | 4,94 | 44,025 0 | 07/19 | 990 | Gehr | ing <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 207 | |
| | | <u> </u> | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | <u> </u> | | | 1 |
| INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUMBE | R | DATE | | COUNTRY | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ16 | JP (| 58-133004 | | 08/1983 | | JP | н |)3D | 1/00 | No |
| | AK16 | JP 6 | 60-58705 | | 04/1985 | | JP | н |)3D | 7/00 | No |
| | AL16 | JP 4 | 4-123614 | | 04/1992 | | JP | н |)3K | 19/0175 | No |
| | AM16 | JP 4 | 4-127601 | | 04/1992 | | JP | нс |)3D | 7/00 | No |
| | | | OTHER | (Inc | luding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>16</u> | Lau, W.H. et al. IEEE Global Tei 1988). | , "Aı /eco | nalysis of the mmunicatior | e Time ns Con | Variant Structure of M ference & Exhibition, I | licrowave Lir EEE, pp. 170 | e-of-sig)7-1711 | ht Multipath F (November 2 | Phenomena," 8 - December 1, |
| | AO | <u>16</u> | Lau, W.H. <i>et al.</i> No. 20, pp. 1059 | , "Irr 9-10 | nproved Pror 60 (Septemi | ny Algo ber 24 | prithm to Identify Multic , 1987). | oath Compon | ents," E | Electronics Le | tters, IEE, Vol. 23, |
| | AP | <u>16</u> | Lesage, P. and Transactions on 28, No. 1, pp. 6- | Aud 1 <i>Ins</i> -10 (| oin, C., "Effe trumentation March 1979 | ect of L and M). | Dead-Time on the Estir <i>Measurement</i> , IEEE Ins | nation of the strumentatior | Two-Sa and Mo | ample Varianc easurement S | e," <i>IEEE</i> society, Vol. I M- |
| | AQ | <u>16</u> | Liechti, C.A., "P Speed Modulato Techniques Soc | erfo ors," ciety | rmance of D <i>IEEE Trans</i> , Vol. MTT-2 | ual-ga action 3, No. | te GaAs MESFET's as s on Microwave Theory 6, pp. 461-469 (June | Gain-Contro y and Techni 1975). | olled Lov ques, IE | w-Noise Amp EE Microway | lifiers and High- re Theory and |
| | AR | <u>16</u> | Linnenbrink, T.E Science, IEEE N | E. et Nucle | al., "A One ear and Plas | Gigasa ama So | ample Per Second Tran ciences Society, Vol. N | nsient Recor S-26, No. 4, | der," <i>IEI</i> pp. 444 | EE Transactic 3-4449 (Augu | ons on Nuclear Ist 1979). |
| EXAMINER | ····· | | ····· | · | | | | DAT | E CONS | BIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe | erence | considered, wheth | her c | or not citation | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | EP 609. Drav ant. | w line th | rough citatior | if not in |
| ODMANNHODMANSKGE (| C1:32468-1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| .4 | • | | () | | | | | () | | | Page 17 of 56 |
|----------------------------|----------------|-------------------|---|-----------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|---------------------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------------|--|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO | ο. |
| TN | FORMATI | FORM | PTO-1449 | EMEI | איז | AF Sc | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | ······································ |
| | CONTRI I | | JCHOUGH DIMI | | | FI | LING DATE | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | GROUI | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER | T | | | | _ | | | | | | |
| INITIAL | | | CUMENT L | | = | NAN | 1E | C | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA 17 | 4,9 | 55,079 0 | 9/19 | 990 | Con | nerney <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 325 | |
| | AB17 | 4,90 | 65,467 1 | 0/19 | 990 | Bilte | rijst | 30 | 7 | 352 | |
| | AC17 | 4,90 | 67,160 1 | 0/19 | 990 | Quie | vy et al. | 32 | 8 | 16 | |
| | AD17 | 4,97 | 70,703 1 | 1/19 | 990 | Haril | naran et al. | 36 | 7 | 138 | |
| | AE17 | 4,98 | 32,353 0 | 1/19 | 991 | Jaco | <u>b et al.</u> | 36 | 4 | 724.10 | |
| | AF17 | 4,98 | 34,077 0 | 01/19 | 991 | Uchi | da | 35 | 8 | 140 | |
| | AG17 | 4,99 | 95,055 0 | 2/19 | 991 | Weir | berger <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 5 | |
| | AH17 | 5,00 | 03,621 0 | 3/19 | 991 | Gailt | | 45 | 5 | 209 | |
| | | 5,00 | J5,169 U | 4/19 | FOREIGN | Bron | der et al. | 3/ | 0 | /6 | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | FUREIGN | PAI | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | T | T |
| INITIAL | | DO | | R | DATE | | COUNTRY | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ17 | JP : | 5-175730 | | 07/1993 | | JP | н |)3D | 1/00 | No |
| | AK17 | JP ! | 5-175734 | | 07/1993 | | JP | н | 3D | 3/00 | No |
| | AL17 | JP 7 | 7-154344 | | 06/1995 | | JP | н | 94B | 14/06 | No |
| | AM17 | JP | 7-307620 | | 11/1995 | | JP | н | 3D | 1/18 | No |
| | | . 1 | OTHER | (inc | luding Aut | hor, Ti | itle, Date, Pertinent Pag | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | 17 | Liou, M.L., "A Tu IEEE, Vol. 71, N | utori lo. 8 | al on Comp 8, pp. 987-10 | uter-Ai 005 (Ai | ided Analysis of Switche ugust 1983). | d-Capacito | r Circuits | s," Proceedir | ngs of the IEEE, |
| | AO | 17 | Lo, P. <i>ət al.</i> , "Co (March 26, 1980 | oher)). | ent Automat | ic Gai | n Control," <i>IEE Colloqui</i> u | ım on Phas | e Locke | d Technique | s, IEE, pp. 2/1-2/6 |
| | AP | 17 | Lo, P. et al., "Co Third Internation | ompi nal C | utation of Ra Conference o | ain Ind on Ante | uced Scintillations on Sa ennas and Propagation (| itellite Dow //CAP 83), | n-Links a op. 127- | at Microwave 131 (April 12 | e Frequencies," -15, 1983). |
| | AQ | 17 | Lo, P.S.L.O. et a Letters, IEE, Vo | a/., " I. 20 | Observation , No. 7, pp. 3 | is of A 307-30 | mplitude Scintillations or 08 (March 29, 1984). | n a Low-Ele | vation E | arth-Space I | Path," <i>Electronics</i> |
| | AR | 17 | Madani, K. and <i>J</i> Techniques, IEE | Aithi EE M | ison, C.S., "/ licrowave Th | A 20 G heory a | Shz Microwave Sampler, and Techniques Society, | " <i>IEEE Trai</i> Vol. 40, N | nsaction. o. 10, pp | s on Microwa b. 1960-1963 | ave Theory and (October 1992). |
| EXAMINER | | • | L., | | | | | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, wheth | ner c f this | or not citation s form with n | n is in next co | conformance with MPEF | P 609. Drav | w line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAMHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | 20.0 | 1004 | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | ļ | | | | () | | | Page 18 of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|----------------|-----------------|---|-------------------------|--|-----------------------------|--|---|--------------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|
| r | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | E | TORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT rrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| <u>1NE</u> | ORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | PEMEI | <u>NT</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| · · | | | | <u></u> | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DATI | Ξ | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA18 | 5.00 | 06,810 | 04/19 | 991 | Pope | escu | 32 | 8 | 167 | |
| | AB18 | 5,01 | 0,585 | 04/19 | 991 | Garc | ia | 45 | 5 | 118 | |
| | AC18 | 5,01 | 4,304 | 05/19 | 991 | Nico | lini <i>ət al.</i> | 37 | 9 | 399 | |
| | AD18 | 5.01 | 15,963 | 05/19 | 991 | Sutto | n | 32 | 9 | 361 | |
| | AE18 | 5.01 | 7.924 | 05/19 | 991 | Guib | erteau <i>et al.</i> | 34 | 2 | 195 | |
| | AF18 | 5.02 | 20 149 | 05/19 | 91 | Hem | mie | 45 | 5 | 325 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AG18 | 5.02 | 20 154 | 05/19 | 91 | Zierh | ut | 45 | - <u></u> 5 | 608 | |
| | AH18 | 5.05 | 2 050 | 09/19 | 91 | Colli | er et al | 45 | 5 | 296 | |
| <u> </u> | AI18 | 5.06 | 5 409 | 11/10 | 991 | Hugt | es et al | 37 | 5 <u></u> 5 | 91 | |
| | | 10,00 | ,0,400 | | FOREIGN | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | <u> </u> | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ18 | JP 8 | 55-66057 | | 05/1980 | | JP | GO | 6K | 7/10 | No |
| <u> </u> | AK18 | JP 6 | 3-65587 | | 03/1988 | | JP | GO | 6K | 7/10 | No |
| | AL18 | JP 6 | 3-153691 | | 06/1988 | | JP | GO | 6K | 17/00 | No |
| | AM18 | EP (| 0 276 130 A2&A | 3 | 07/1988 | | EP | HO | 3D | 7/00 | N/A |
| | | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Aut | hor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>18</u> | Marsland, R.A Institute of Phy | . <i>et a</i> ysics, | /., "130 Ghz Vol. 55, No | GaAs . 6, pp | monolithic integrated ci 592-594 (August 7, 19 | rcuit samplir 89). | ig head | ," Appl. Phys | . Lett., American |
| | AO | <u>18</u> | Martin, K. and Circuits and S | Sedr ysten | a, A.S., "Sw is, IEEE Circ | cuits a | Capacitor Building Bloc nd Systems Society, Vo | I. CAS-28, N | ive Sys Io. 6, p | p. 576-584 (| lune 1981). |
| | AP | <u>18</u> | Marzano, F.S. Tropospheric IEEE Antenna | and (Turbu s and | d'Auria, G., ' lence on Ea Propagatior | 'Model rth-Sa n Socie | -based Prediction of Arr tellite Microwave Links,' ety, Vol. 46, No. 10, pp. | nplitude Scir ' <i>IEEE Trans</i> 1506-1518 (| tillation actions Octobe | variance du s <i>on Antenna</i> er 1998). | e to Clear-Air s and Propagation, |
| | AQ | <u>18</u> | Matricciani, E. American Geo | , "Pre ophysi | diction of fa cal Union, V | de dur ′ol. 32, | ations due to rain in sat No. 3, pp. 935-941 (Ma | ellite commu Iy-June 199 | inicatio 7). | n systems," / | Radio Science, |
| | AR | <u>18</u> | McQueen, J.G Vol. XXIV, No | 6., "Th 296, | e Monitoring pp. 436-441 | g of Hi I (Octo | gh-Speed Waveforms," ber 1952). | Electronic E | inginee | <i>ring</i> , Morgan | Brothers Limited, |
| EXAMINER | | | A | | | | | DATI | E CON | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ir conformance a | nitial if refe | rence sidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citatio | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Drav | v line th | nrough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGFT | DC1:32466;1 | 1 . f | 1004 | | | | | | | | • |

| • • | | | (| 2 | | | | (' | | | Page 19 of 56 |
|-------------------|----------------------------|-----------|--|-----------------------------------|--|---------------------|---|-----------------------------|----------------------------|---------------------------------|---|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| INF | e Ormatio | FORM | PTO-1449 Sclosure Sta | TEME | NT | AF Sc | PLICANT prrells et al. | | | | |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | DAT | - | | | | 400 | CUD | |
| | | NU | MBER | DAT | E | | | | A55 | CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA19 | 5,08 | 33,050 | 01/19 | 992 | Vasi | le | 30 | 7 | 529 | |
| | AB19 | 5,09 | 91,921 | 02/19 | 992 | Mina | mi | 37 | 5 | 88 | |
| L | AC19 | 5,09 | 95,533 | 03/19 | 992 | Lope | er et al. | 45 | 5 | 245 | |
| | AD19 | 5,09 | 95,536 | 03/19 | 992 | Lope | r | 45 | 5 | 324 | |
| | AE19 | 5,11 | 1,152 | 05/19 | 992 | Maki | no | 32 | 9 | 300 | |
| | AF19 | 5,11 | 3,094 | 05/19 | 992 | Grac | e et al. | 30 | 7 | 529 | |
| | AG19 | 5,11 | 3,129 | 05/19 | 992 | Hugi | ies | 32 | 3 | 316 | |
| | AH19 | 5,12 | 2,765 | 06/19 | 992 | Pata | | 33 | 2 7 | 105 | |
| | All9 | 5,12 | 4,592 | 06/15 | FOREIGN | | | | / | 520 | I |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | | | T | T |
| INITIAL | _ | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ19 | wo | 95/01006 A1 | | 01/1995 | | PCT | но | ЗМ | 1/66 | N/A |
| | AK19 | wo | 97/08839 A2&/ | 43 | 03/1997 | | РСТ | но | 4B | 1/04 | N/A |
| | AL19 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM19 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | <u> </u> | OTHE | R (Inc | Luding Auth | lor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pag | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>19</u> | Merkelo, J. ar Vol. SC-7, No | nd Hall . 1, pp | l, R.D., "Broa). 50-54 (Feb | ad-Bai oruary | nd Thin-Film Signal Sam 1972). | pler," <i>IEEE</i> | Journal | l of Solid-Sta | e Circuits, IEEE, |
| | AO | <u>19</u> | Merlo, U. <i>et a</i> No. 23, pp. 10 | /., "Arr)94-10 | nplitude Scint 96 (Novemb | tillatio er 7, 1 | n Cycles in a Sirio Satelli 1985). | ite-Earth Lii | nk," <i>Ele</i> i | ctronics Lette | ors, IEE, Vol. 21, |
| | AP | <u>19</u> | Morris, D., "Ra cosmic signal (II) 1988). | adio-h sourc | olographic re e," <i>Astronor</i> r | eflecto ny and | or measurement of the 30 Astrophysics, Springer- |)-m millime Verlag, Vol | ter radio . 203, N | o telescope a lo. 2, pp. 399 | 22 Ghz with a -406 (September |
| | AQ | <u>19</u> | Moulsley, T.J. of Electronic a | et al., and Ré | , "The efficie adio Enginee | nt acq rs, IEI | uisition and processing o RE, Vol. 55, No. 3, pp. 97 | of propagati 7-103 (Marc | on stati ch 1985 | stics," <i>Journa</i>). | al of the Institution |
| | AR | <u>19</u> | Ndzi, D. et al. Colloquium or (December 16 | , ''Wid <i>Radi</i> 5, 1996 | e-Band Stati o Communic 5). | stical ations | Characterization of an O at Microwave and Millim | ver-the-Sea netre Wave | a Experi <i>Fr</i> eque | mental Trans ncies, IEE, p | horizon Link," <i>IÈE</i> 5. 1/1-1/6 |
| EXAMINER | 1 <u>.</u> | | · | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini | tial if refer d not con | rence (| considered, who | ether of this | or not citation | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEF | 9 609. Drav | v line th | rough citation | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_D | C1;32466;1 | 1 | 204 | | | | | | | | |

. . .

.

•

| n i | • | | . (| ĵ. | | | | () | | | Page 20 of 56 |
|---------------------|----------------|-----------------------|---|---|--|--|---|---|---|--|---|
| | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | A' 1 | TTY. DOCKET NO. 744.0630003 | | APPI 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| TNF | ORMATIO | FORM | PTO-1449 | ATEME | NT | AI Sc | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| | | | | | <u></u> | F At | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | 1E | с | LASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA20 | 5,13 | 36,267 | 08/19 | 992 | Cab | ot | 3 | 33 | 174 | |
| | AB20 | 5,14 | 40,705 | 08/19 | 992 | Kos | uga | 4 | 55 | 318 | |
| | AC20 | 5,15 | 50,124 | 09/19 | 992 | Моо | re <i>et al.</i> | 34 | 12 | 68 | |
| | AD20 | 5,15 | 51,661 | 09/19 | 992 | Cald | well <i>et al</i> i | 32 | 28 | 14 | |
| | AE20 | 5,15 | 59,710 | 10/19 | 992 | Cus | din | 4 | 55 | 304 | |
| | AF20 | 5,17 | 70,414 | 12/19 | 992 | Silvi | an | 37 | '5 | 59 | |
| | AG20 | 5,17 | 72,070 | 12/19 | 992 | Hira | wa et al. | 32 | 29 | 304 | |
| | AH20 | 5,19 | 91,459 | 03/19 | 993 | Thor | npson <i>et al.</i> | 35 | i9 | 133 | |
| <u></u> | AI20 | 5,20 | 04,642 | 04/19 | 993 | Ash | jar <i>et al.</i> | 33 | 81 | 135 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | PAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | C | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ20 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | AK20 | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | - | Yes |
| | AL20 | | | | | · | | | | | Yes |
| | AM20 | $\left\{ - \right\}$ | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| · | | | | | | | | | | | No |
| | AN AO AP | <u>20</u> 20 20 | Ndzi, D. et al. Link," <i>IEE Co Radio</i> , IEE, p "New zero IF (September 1 Ohara, H. et a Publishing Co | , "Wid <i>lloquiu</i> p. 9/1- chipse 995). al., "Fir ompany | eband Statis m on Propag 9/6 (Novemb et from Philips st monolithic y, Vol. 27, No | tics o gation per 24 s," <i>Ele</i> s," <i>Ele</i> s PCN b. 8, p | F Signal Levels and Dopp Characteristics and Rel , 1997). Actronic Engineering, Un ectronic Engineering, Un filter cuts cost of teleco p. 130-135 (April 12, 19 | oler Spread ated System nited News mm system 79). | on an C n Techn & Media ns," <i>Elec</i> | Dver-The-Sea hiques for Bey , Vol. 67, No. | a Transhorizon vond Line-of-Sight 825, p. 10 n, Hayden |
| | AQ AR | <u>20</u> 20 | Oppenheim, A Ortgies, G., "I Electronics Le | A.V. et | al., Signals a nental Paran IEE, Vol. 21, | and S neters No. 1 | <i>ystems</i> , Prentice-Hall, p Affecting Amplitude Sci 7, pp. 771-772 (August | p. 527-531 intillation M 15, 1985). | and 561 easuren | -562 (1983). nents on Sate | ellite Links," |
| EXAMINER | ····· | | L | | | | ······································ | DAT | ECONS | DERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini | tial if refer | ence o sidered | considered, whe d. Include copy | ether of this | or not citation s form with no | is in ext co | conformance with MPEF mmunication to Applica | P 609. Drav nt. | w line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |

.

,

,

| U. | • | | U, | 1. F | | | (* . | 1 | | Page 21 of 56 |
|---|----------------|------------------------|--|--------------------------|--|--------------------|--|---|-------------------------|---|
| | | | <u> </u> | . <u> </u> | | A1 17 | TTY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | AP 09 | PLICATION N /632,856 | 0. |
| TN | I | FORM | PTO-1449. SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | AI Sc | PPLICANT prrells et al. | | | |
| | 0111111 | | | | <u></u> | F] Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | GR 26 | OUP 34 | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT | DAT | E | NAM | 1E | CLASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | | | MBER | 05/1 | | Mag | The stal | 455 | | |
| | AR21 | 5,2 | 12,027 | 05/1 | 993 | Kork | ato Ir | 400 | 219 | |
| <u></u> | AC21 | 5.2 | 20 583 | 06/1 | 993 993 | Solo | | 375 | 82 | |
| | AD21 | 5.2 | 20,585 | 06/1 | 993 | Lee | | 455 | 102 | |
| - | AE21 | 5 22 | 22 144 | 06/1 | 993 | While | (ehart | 381 | 15 | |
| | AF21 | 5.23 | 30.097 | 07/1 | 993 | Curr | ie et al. | 455 | 226.1 | |
| | AG21 | 5.23 | 39.686 | 08/1 | 993 | Dow | nev | 455 | 78 | |
| | AH21 | 5.24 | 41.561 | 08/19 | 993 | Barn | ard | 375 | 1 | |
| , · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AI21 | 5.24 | 49,203 | 09/19 | 993 | Lope | | 375 | 97 | ······································ |
| | | 0,2 | 10,200 | 00,11 | FOREIGN | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| · · · · | AJ21 | - | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | Yes |
| | AK21 | | | ,- | | | | | | Yes |
| | AL21 | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | AM21 | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | | ОТНЕ | P (in | Luding Auti | hor T | I Itle Date Pertinent Pages | etc.) | | |
| <u>.</u> | AN AO | <u>21</u> <u>21</u> | Pärssinen et a Theory and To Peeters, G. et Measurement 88 (March-Ap | al., "A echnic | 2-GHz Subh jues, IEEE, Y Evaluation of ernational Jo 7). | f Statis | nic Sampler for Signal Down 5, No. 12, 7 pages (Decembro stical Models for Clear-Air So of Satellite Communications | conversion," er 1997). cintillation Pr s, John Wiley | IEEE Transact | tions on Microwave Olympus Satellite . 15, No. 2, pp. 73- |
| | AP | <u>21</u> | Perrey, A.G. a Dept. of Comr | and So nerce | choenwetter, , pp. 1-14 (N | H.K., Iay 19 | NBS Technical Note 1121: , 80). | A Schottky E | iode Bridge Sa | mpling Gate, U.S. |
| | AQ | <u>21</u> | Poulton, K. et pp. 962-969 (I | <i>al.</i> , "A Decen | 1-Ghz 6-bit ber 1987). | ADC | System," IEEE Journal of So | olid-State Ci | cuits, IEEE, Vo | ol. SC-22, No. 6, |
| | AR | <u>21</u> | Press Release (April 6, 1994) | e, "Pa | rkervision, Ir | nc. Anr | nounces Fiscal 1993 Results | s," Lippert/He | ilshorn and As | sociates, 2 Pages |
| EXAMINER | <u> </u> | | | | - <u>-</u> | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | itial if refer | rence sidere | considered, whe | ether of this | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEP 60 | 9. Draw line | through citatio | n if not in |
| DMAWHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | 1 of 1 | 100 <i>1</i> | | | | | | TCL&U | iconco |

۰,

.

| ٩ | | | ι | | | | | () | | | Page 22 of 56 |
|---------------------|-----------------|-----------------|--|---------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|---------------------------------|---------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 | D. |
| TN | | FORM | PTO-1449 | ידבאב | እነጥ | AF Sc | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | <u>FORMATIC</u> | | SCHOSORE 317 | <u>AI EME</u> | <u>N1</u> | FI | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | ······································ | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | • | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | _ | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | DAT | E | | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA22 | 5,2 | 51,218 | 10/19 | 993 | Ston | e et al. | 37 | 0 | 120 | |
| <u> </u> | AB22 | 5,2 | 51,232 | 10/19 | 993 | Non | ami | 37 | 5 | 5 | |
| | A022 | 5,2 | 60,970 | | 993 | Ren | y et al. | | 5 - | 10 | |
| | AE22 | 5.2 | 63 196 | 11/10 | 993 | laen | aii | 45 | 5 | 324 | |
| - <u></u> | AE22 | 5.2 | 67 023 | 11/10 | 993 993 | Kaw | eoki | 45 | 9 8 | 224 | |
| - <u></u> : | AG22 | 5.2 | 78 826 | 01/19 | 995 | Murr | hv et al | 37 | 0 n | 76 | |
| | AH22 | 5.2 | 82 023 | 01/19 | 994 | Scar | na | 35 | <u>.</u> R | 36 | |
| | A122 | 5 2 | 87 516 | 02/19 | 994 | Scha | μb | 37 | 5 5 | 88 | |
| | | 10,21 | | | FOREIG | | | | | 1.00 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ22 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| · | AK22 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | AL22 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM22 | 1 | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | | ОТНЕ | ER (Inc | cludina Aut | hor. T | itle. Date. Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>22</u> | Press Releas Sales Manag | ie, "Pa er," Lip | rkervision, lı opert/Heilsho | nc. Ani orn and | nounces the Appointme d Associates, 1 Page (A | ent of Michae April 7, 1994) | l Baker | to the New F | osition of National |
| | AO | <u>22</u> | Press Releas Associates, 2 | e, "Pa Page: | rkervision's s (April 8, 19 | Camei 994). | raman Well-Received E | By Distance L | earning |) Market," Lip | pert/Heilshorn and |
| | АР | <u>22</u> | Press Releas Associates, 2 | e, "Pa Page: | rkervision, Ir s (April 26, 1 | nc. Ani 994). | nounces First Quarter F | Financial Res | uits," Li | ippert/Heilsho | orn and |
| | AQ | <u>22</u> | Press Releas Lippert/Heilst | e, "Pa Iorn ar | rkervision, Ir nd Associate | nc. Ani s, 1 Pa | nounces The Retiremer age (May 11, 1994). | nt of William | H. Fletc | her, Chief Fii | nancial Officer," |
| | AR | <u>22</u> | Press Releas Lippert/Heilst | e, "Pa Iorn ar | rkervision, Ir nd Associate | nc. Anı s, 3 Pa | nounces New Cameran ages (June 9, 1994). | nan System I | I™ At li | nfocomm Tra | de Show," |
| EXAMINER | _/ | | 1 | | | | | DATE | CONS | DERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ir | nitial if refe | rence sidere | considered, wh | ether of | or not citation | n is in | conformance with MPE | P 609. Draw | / line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | | | | | -on u | | | | | |
| I | Page 118 | 5 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | isense |
| | | | | | | | | | | Ex. | 1003 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | Ат | TY, DOCKET NO | | APPT.1 | CATTON NO | Page 23 01 5 |
|---------------------|----------------|-------------------------------------|---|---|---|---|---|--------------------------------|-------------------|---------------|---------------------------------------|
| | 1 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | 17 | 44.0630003 | | 09/63 | 2,856 | |
| | | . 0101 | | | | AP | PLICANT | | | | |
| <u>IN</u> | FORMATIO | N DI | SCLOSURE ST | ATEME | NT | FT | LING DATE | | GROUE | > | |
| | | | | | | Au | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | , |
| | | | | - r | U.S. F | PATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO NU | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CLA | SS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DAT |
| | AA23 | 5,2 | 93,398 | 03/1 | 994 | Ham | ao <i>et al.</i> | 375 | | 1 | |
| | AB23 | 5,3 | 03,417 | 04/1 | 994 | Laws | 3 | 455 | | 314 | |
| | AC23 | 5,3 | 07,517 | 04/1 | 994 | Rich | | 455 | | 306 | |
| | AD23 | 5,3 | 15,583 | 05/1 | 994 | Murp | hy <i>et al.</i> | 370 | | 18 | |
| | AE23 | 5,3 | 21,852 | 06/1 | 994 | Seon |)g | 455 | | 182.1 | |
| | AF23 | 5,3 | 25,204 | 06/1 | 994 | Scar | pa | 348 | | 607 | |
| | AG23 | 5,3 | 37,014 | 08/1 | 994 | Najle | et al. | 324 | - | 613 | |
| | AH23 | 5,3 | 39,054 | 08/1 | 994 | Tagu | chi | 332 | | 100 | |
| | AI23 | 5,3 | 39,459 | 08/19 | 994 | Schil | tz et al. | 455 | | 333 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGI | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | • | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUM | IBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CLAS | SS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATI |
| | AJ23 | | | | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | AK23 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AL23 | | | | | | | | | | · |
| ••• | AM23 | | | •••• | | | | | | | · |
| <u></u> | | | ОТН | ER (ind | Ludina Aut | bor. Ti | tle. Date. Pertinent Pao | les etc.) | | I | . , |
| | AN | <u>23</u> | Press Releas Associates, 2 | se, "Pa 2 Page | rkervision, li s (June 17, | nc. Anr 1994). | nounces Appointments to | its National | Sales | Force," Lipp | ert/Heilshom ar |
| | AO | <u>23</u> | Press Releas Lippert/Heils | se, "Pa horn ar | rkervision, li nd Associate | nc. Ann es, 3 Pa | iounces Second Quarter ages (August 9, 1994). | and Six Mon | ths Fir | nancial Resu | ilts," |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | АР | 23 | Press Releas Lippert/Heilsl | se, "Pa horn ar | rkervision, Ir nd Associate | nc. Ann es, 3 Pa | ounces Third Quarter ar ages (October 28, 1994). | nd Nine Month | ns Fina | ancial Resul | ts," |
| | AP AQ | <u>23</u> 23 | Press Releas Lippert/Heils Press Releas Lippert/Heilst | se, "Pa horn ar se, "Pa horn ar | rkervision, Ir nd Associate rkervision, Ir nd Associate | nc. Ann es, 3 Pa nc. Ann es, 2 Pa | ounces Third Quarter ar ages (October 28, 1994). ounces First Significant ages (November 7, 1994) | nd Nine Month Dealer Sale c | ns Fina | ancial Resul | ts," ●System II," |
| | AP AQ AR | <u>23</u> 23 23 | Press Releas Lippert/Heils Press Releas Lippert/Heils Press Releas Associates, 2 | se, "Pa horn ar horn ar horn ar horn ar se, "Pa Pages | rkervision, Ir nd Associate rkervision, Ir nd Associate rkervision, Ir s (March 1, 1 | nc. Ann es, 3 Pa nc. Ann es, 2 Pa nc. Ann 1995). | ounces Third Quarter ar ages (October 28, 1994) ounces First Significant ages (November 7, 1994) ounces Fourth Quarter a | Dealer Sale c | of Its C | ancial Resul | b System II," Heilshorn and |
| EXAMINER | AP AQ AR | <u>23</u> <u>23</u> <u>23</u> | Press Releas Lippert/Heils Press Releas Lippert/Heils Press Releas Associates, 2 | se, "Pa horn ar horn ar horn ar se, "Pa se, "Pa | rkervision, Ir nd Associate rkervision, Ir nd Associate rkervision, Ir s (March 1, - | nc. Ann es, 3 Pa nc. Ann es, 2 Pa nc. Ann 1995). | ounces Third Quarter ar ages (October 28, 1994). ounces First Significant ages (November 7, 1994) ounces Fourth Quarter a | Dealer Sale o | of Its C Resul | ancial Resul | b System II," Heilshorn and |

ıge 1186 of 1284

| د | c. | | | | | | | | | | Page 24 of 56 | | | |
|---|---|-----------|--|----------------|--------------------------------|-------------------------|------------------------------|----------------------------------|------------|----------------|------------------|--|--|--|
| | | | | | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 | | | APPLICATION NO. | | | |
| FORM PTO-1449 INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT | | | | | | | APPLICANT Sorrells et al. | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | FILING DATE | | | GROUP | | | | |
| | | | | | U.S. F | PATEN | T DOCUMENTS | <u> </u> | 2034 | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DC | | DATE | | NAME | | | CLASS | SUB- | FILING DATE | | | |
| <u> </u> | | 5.3 | 355.114 | 10/1 | 994 | Sutterlin <i>et al.</i> | | | 340 | 310 A | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AB24 5,3 | | 361,408 | 11/1 | 994 | Wat | Watanabe <i>et al.</i> | | 455 | 324 | | | | |
| | AC24 | 5,3 | 369,800 | 11/1 | 994 Tak | | ikagi et al. | | 455 | 59 | | | | |
| | AD24 | 5,3 | 75,146 12/1 | | 994 | Chalmers | | | 375 | 103 | | | | |
| | AE24 | 5,3 | 379,040 | 01/1995 | | Mizomoto et al. | | | 341 | 143 | | | | |
| | AF24 | 5,3 | 379,141 01/1 | | 995 | Thompson <i>et al.</i> | | | 359 | 125 | | | | |
| | AG24 5. | | 388,063 02/1 | | 995 | Takatori et al. | | | 364 | 724.17 | | | | |
| | AH24 | 5,3 | 90,364 02/19 | | 995 We | | ebster <i>et al.</i> | | 455 | 52.3 | | | | |
| | AI24 | 5,4 | 00.084 03/19 | | 995 Scr | | | | 348 | 624 | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGI | | ENT DOCUMENT | ſS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | R | | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | (| CLASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | | |
| | AJ24 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | | |
| | AK24 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | | |
| | AL24 | 24 | | | | | | | | | Yes | | | |
| | AM24 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | Juding Auf | hor T | tle Date Pertine | ent Pages etc.) | - | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>24</u> | Press Releas Associates, 2 | e, "Pa Page | rkervision, Ir s (March 21, | nc. Ani , 1995) | nounces Joint Pro | duct Developme | ents With | VTEL," Lippe | rt/Heilshorn and | | | |
| | AO | <u>24</u> | Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces First Quarter Financial Results," Lippert/Heilshorn and Associates, 3 Pages (April 28, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AP <u>24</u> Press Release, "Parkervision Wins Top 100 Product Districts' Choice Award," Parkervision Marketing Manufacturing Headquarters, 1 Page (June 29, 1995). | | | | | | | | | arketing and | | | | |
| | AQ | <u>24</u> | 24 Press Release, "Parkervision National Sales Manager Next President of USDLA," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 1 Page (July 6, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| , <u></u> | AR | <u>24</u> | Press Release, "Parkervision Granted New Patent," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 1 Page (July 21, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | J | <u>_</u> | <u> </u> | | <u></u> | | | DA | TE CONS | DERED | | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | iitial if refe | rence | considered, whe | ther of this | or not citation | n is in a | conformance with | MPEP 609. Dr | aw line th | rough citatior | n if not in | | | |
| DOMAWHODMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32466;1 | 7 of | 1701 | | | | | | | TCI & II | | | | |

| • | * | | (| ļ | | | | () | | | Page 25 of 56 | | |
|-----------------------------|---|-----------|---|--|-----------------|--------------------|--|-------------|---------------|----------------|---------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | A7 17 | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. 1744.0630003 09/632,856 | | | | | | |
| | I FORMATIO | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AE Sc | APPLICANT Sorrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | F] Al | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROUP 2634 | | | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | | 400 | CUD | | | |
| INITIAL | | NU | VBER | | E | | | | A33 | CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA25 | 5,40 | 94,127 04/19 | | 995 | Lee et al. | | 34 | 0 | 310.02 | | | |
| | AB25 | 5,41 | 0,541 04/1 | | 995 | Hotto | | 37 | 0 | 76 | | | |
| | AC25 | 5,41 | 10,743 | 743 04/1 | | Seely et al. | | 45 | 5 | 326 | | | |
| | AD25 | 5,41 | 2,352 05/1 | | 995 | Graham | | 33 | 2 | 103 | | | |
| | AE25 | 5,41 | 16,803 | 05/19 | 05/1995 | | Janer | | 5 | 324 | | | |
| | AF25 | 5,42 | 2,913 06/ | | 995 | Wilkinson | | 37 | 5 | 347 | | | |
| | AG25 | 5,42 | 23,082 06/ | | 995 | Cygan et al. | | 45 | 5 | 126 | | | |
| | AH25 | 5,42 | 28,038 06/1 | | 995 | | | 3/ | 5 5 | 224 | | | |
| | A125 | 5,42 | 20,040 | 00/1 | EOREIGN | IDAT | | 3/ | 5 | 237 | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | 3ER | DATE | | | | ASS | CLASS | | | |
| | AJ25 | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK25 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL25 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AM25 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | luding Auth | hor T | I | ges etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN <u>25</u> Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Mo Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (July 31, 1995). | | | | | | | | onths F | inancial Resi | ults," Parkervision | | |
| | AO | <u>25</u> | Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Expands Its Cameraman System II Product Line," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (September 22, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AP | <u>25</u> | Press Releas Manufacturing | ress Release, "Parkervision Announces New Camera Control Technology," Parkervision Marketing and anufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (October 25, 1995). | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | <u>25</u> | Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Completion of VTEL/Parkervision Joint Product Line," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (October 30, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>25</u> | Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Third Quarter and Nine Months Financial Results," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (October 30, 1995). | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | <u></u> | DAT | | DERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe | rence | considered, who | ether of this | or not citation | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEI | P 609. Drav | v line th | rough citation | n if not in | | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_(| DC1;32466;1 | 0 . £ 1 | 204 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | , | | (| į. | | | | | | | Page 26 of 56 |
|--|-----------------------------|-----------------|------------------------------------|--------------------|---------------------------------------|---------------------|---|---------------------------------------|-----------------|--------------------------|------------------|
| | | | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT | | 09/8 | 32,836 | |
| | CORMATIC | | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | F1 Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA26 | 5.4 | 34.546 | 07/1 | 995 | Pain |)ег | 332 |) | 151 | |
| | AB26 | 5.4 | 38.692 | 08/1 | 995 | Moh | ndra | 45 | i | 324 | |
| ×· | AC26 | 5.44 | 44.415 | 08/1 | 995 | Dent | et al. | 329 | ,) | 302 | + |
| | AD26 | 5.44 | 44.416 | 08/19 | 995 | Ishik | awa et al. | 329 |) | 341 | |
| | AE26 | 5.44 | 44.865 | 08/19 | 995 | Heck | et al | 455 | | 86 | |
| | AF26 | 5.44 | 46 421 | 08/1 | 995 | Kech | kavlo | 332 | | 100 | |
| ······································ | AG26 | 5.44 | 46,422 | 08/1 | 995 | Matti | la et al | 332 | | 103 | |
| | AH26 | 5.44 | 48.602 | 09/19 | 995 | Ohm | ori et al | 375 | | 347 | |
| | AI26 | 5.4 | 51,899 | 09/19 | 995 | Lawt | on or u | 320 | | 302 | |
| | 1.122 | 10,10 | ., | | FORFIGN | | | | | 002 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СГ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ26 | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | Yes |
| | AK26 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | AL26 | | | | | | | · | | | Yes |
| | AM26 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | <u> </u> | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Auti | hor. Ti | tle. Date. Pertinent Pa | ges. etc.) | | | 1 110 |
| | AN | <u>26</u> | Press Release Parkervision N | e, "Pa /larkei | rkervision's (ling and Mar | Camer Iufactu | aman Personal Locator iring Headquarters, 2 Pa | Camera Sys ages (Noverr | tem W ber 1, | /ins Telecon) 1995). | - KV Award," |
| | AO | <u>26</u> | Press Release Marketing and | e, "Pa Manu | rkervision, In ufacturing He | nc. Anr eadqua | nounces Purchase Com arters, 1 Page (February | mitment Fror y 26, 1996). | n VTEI | L Corporation | ," Parkervision |
| | AP | <u>26</u> | Press Release and Manufact | e, "Pai uring I | rkerVision, Ir Headquarters | nc. Ani s, 2 Pa | nounces Fourth Quarter ages (February 27, 1996 | and Year Er 5). | nd Res | ults," Parkerv | rision Marketing |
| | AQ | <u>26</u> | Press Release Headquarters | e, "Pai 2 Pai | rkerVision, Ir ges (March 7 | nc. Exp 7, 1996 | pands its Product Line," 6). | Parkervision | Marke | ting and Mar | nufacturing |
| | AR | <u>26</u> | Press Release and Manufact | e, "Pai uring I | kerVision Fi leadquarters | les Pa s, 1 Pa | tents for its Research o ige (March 28, 1996). | f Wireless Te | chnolo | ogy," Parkervi | ision Marketing |
| EXAMINER | <u></u> | | L., <u>,,,, ,,</u> , | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | ····· | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe ad not con | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in o ext co | conformance with MPEI mmunication to Applica | 9 609. Draw nt. | line th | rough citatior | if not in |
| DMAMHODMA\SKGF_D | C1;32466;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | | | V | | | Page 27 of 56 |
|--------------------------|------------------------|------------------------|--|--|---|---|---|--|------------------------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TTY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| TNF | Ωρωατι | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AI | PPLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | - | |
| <u>ine</u> | ORMATIC | <u>M DI</u> | SCLOSORE SIF | I EME. | <u>N1</u> | FI | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DATI | E | NAN | IE | C | _ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA27 | 5,4 | 54,007 | 09/19 | 995 | Dutta | 3 | 37 | '5 | 322 | |
| | AB27 | 5,4 | 54,009 | 09/19 | 995 | Fruit | et al. | 37 | 2 | 202 | |
| | AC27 | 5,4 | 63,356 | 10/19 | 995 | Palm | ier | 33 | 2 | 117 | |
| | AD27 | 5,4 | 63,357 | 10/19 | 995 | Hobo | ien | 33 | 2 | 151 | |
| | AE27 | 5,40 | 65,071 | 11/19 | 995 | Koba | iyashi <i>et al.</i> | 32 | 9 | 315 | |
| | AF27 | 5,4 | 65,410 | 11/19 | 995 | Hibe | n et al. | 45 | 5 | 266 | |
| | AG27 | 5,40 | 65,415 | 11/19 | 995 | Bien | | 45 | 5 | 326 | |
| | AH27 | 5,4 | 71,162 | 11/19 | 995 | McE | wan | 32 | 7 | 92 | |
| | AI27 | 5,4 | 79,120 | 12/19 | 995 | McE | wan | 32 | 7 | 91 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ27 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| ····· | AK27 | | | | | | | | | 1 | Yes |
| | AL27 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | AM27 | | | | | | | | | | NO Yes |
| , | | | | B (Inc | Luding Auth | | tie Dete Dertinent De | | | | No |
| | AN AO | <u>27</u> <u>27</u> | Press Releas Parkervision M Press Release Marketing and | e, "Par Market e, "Par I Manu | rkervision, In ing and Man kervision, In ufacturing He | ic. Anr iufactu ic. Intra eadqua | ounces First Significant ring Headquarters, 2 pa oduces New Product Lin arters, 2 Pages (April 15, | Sale of Its ges (April 1 e For Studi , 1996). | Camera 2, 1996 o Produ | aman® Three). Inction Market | -Chip System," ," Parkervision |
| | АР | <u>27</u> | Press Release and Manufact | e, "Par uring H | kervision, In leadquarters | c. Ann s, 1 Pa | ounces Private Placeme ge (April 15, 1996). | ent of 800,0 | 00 Shar | res," Parkerv | ision Marketing |
| • | ÂQ | <u>27</u> | Press Release Manufacturing | e, "Par Head | kervision, In quarters, 3 F | c. Ann Pages | ounces First Quarter Fir (April 30, 1996). | nancial Res | ults," Pa | arkervision M | arketing and |
| | AR | <u>27</u> | Press Release Headquarters, | e, "Par 2 Pag | kerVision's N ges (June 5, | New S 1996) | tudio Product Wins Awa | rd," Parker | ision M | arketing and | Manufacturing |
| EXAMINER | | | I <u></u> | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Init | ial if refe not con | rence (sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther o | r not citation | is in c ext co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Drav | / line thr | ough citation | if not in |
| DMANMHODMANSKGF_OC Pa | 1;32466;1 1.ge 119 | 0 of 1 | 284 | | | | | | , | TCL & Hi | sense |

i

٦.

| ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. FORM PTO-1449 INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT APPLICANT Sorrells et al. FILING DATE August 4, 2000 GROUP 2634 U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB-CLASS FILIN AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 AA28 5,483,193 01/1996 Kennedy et al. 375 200 AC28 5,483,549 01/1996 Weinberg et al. 375 200 AC28 5,483,691 01/1996 HEXAMINER AC28 5,483,549 01/1996 Kennedy et al. 375 200 | |
|---|------------|
| FORM PTO-1449 APPLICANT Sorrells et al. Sorrells et al. FILING DATE August 4, 2000 GROUP 2634 U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER INITIAL OCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILIN AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 1000000000000000000000000000000000000 | |
| INFORMATION DISCLOSIONE STATIANT FILING DATE August 4, 2000 GROUP 2634 U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS SUB- CLASS SUB- CLASS FILING CLASS FILI | |
| U.S. PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILIN AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 12/1995 AB28 5,483,193 01/1996 Kennedy et al. 329 300 12/1995 AB28 5,483,699 01/1996 Weinberg et al. 375 200 12/1996 AD28 5,483,691 01/1996 Heck et al. 455 234.2 12/1996 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILIN AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 | |
| INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILIN AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 | |
| AA28 5,479,447 12/1995 Chow et al. 375 260 AB28 5,483,193 01/1996 Kennedy et al. 329 300 AC28 5,483,549 01/1996 Weinberg et al. 375 200 AD28 5,483,691 01/1996 Heck et al. 455 234.2 | G DATE |
| AB28 5,483,193 01/1996 Kennedy et al. 329 300 AC28 5,483,549 01/1996 Weinberg et al. 375 200 AD28 5,483,691 01/1996 Heck et al. 455 234.2 | |
| AC28 5,483,549 01/1996 Weinberg et al. 375 200 AD28 5,483,691 01/1996 Heck et al. 455 234.2 | |
| AD28 5,483,691 01/1996 Heck et al. 455 234.2 | |
| | |
| AE28 5,490,173 02/1996 Whikehart et al. 375 316 | |
| AF28 5,493,581 02/1996 Young et al. 375 350 | |
| AG28 5,493,721 02/1996 Reis 455 339 | |
| AH28 5,495,200 02/1996 Kwan et al. 327 554 | |
| Al28 5,495,202 02/1996 Hsu 327 113 | |
| FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS | SLATION |
| AJ28 | Yes No |
| AK28 | Yes No |
| AL28 | Yes No |
| AM28 | Yes |
| OTHER (Including Author Title Date Pertinent Pages etc.) | 110 |
| AN <u>28</u> Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results," Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Second Quarter and Six Months Financial Results, " | kervision |
| AO <u>28</u> Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Third Quarter and Nine Months Financial Results," Park Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (October 29, 1996). | ervision |
| AP <u>28</u> Press Release, "PictureTel and ParkerVision Sign Reseller Agreement," Parkervision Marketing and Manufacturing Headquarters, 2 Pages (October 30, 1996). | |
| AQ <u>28</u> Press Release, "CLI and ParkerVision Bring Enhanced Ease-of-Use to Videoconferencing," CLI/Parke Pages (January 20, 1997). | rvision, 2 |
| AR <u>28</u> Press Release, "Parkervision, Inc. Announces Fourth Quarter and Year End Results," Parkervision Ma and Manufacturing Headquarters, 3 Pages (February 27, 1997). | rketing |
| EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Initial if reference considered, whether or not citation is in conformance with MPEP 609. Draw line through citation if not in conformance and not considered. Include copy of this form with next communication to Applicant | |
| COMAMHODMAVSKGF_DC1;32486;1 Page 1191 of 1284 TCL & Hisense | |

Ex. 1003

| • | | | () | | | | | () | | | Page 29 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|---------------|------------------|--------------------------------------|--------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|---|--------------------------------|------------------|----------------|---------------------|
| | | | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | MEN | | AF Sc | PLICANT rrells et al. | | 0976 | 32,830 | |
| | ORMATIC | N DIS | CLOSURE STATE | <u>rier</u> | <u>N1</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT D | ATE | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA29 | 5,49 | 95,500 02 | 2/19 | 996 | Jova | novich <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 206 | |
| | AB29 | 5,49 | 9,267 03 | 3/19 | 996 | Ohe | ət al. | 37 | 5 5 | 206 | |
| | AC29 | 5,50 | 00,758 03 | 3/19 | 996 | Thor | npson <i>et al.</i> | 35 | 9 | 189 | |
| | AD29 | 5,51 | 17,688 05 | 5/19 | 996 | Faje | n et al. | 45 | 5 | 333 | |
| | AE29 | 5,51 | 9,890 05 | 5/19 | 996 | Pinc | <ley< td=""><td>45</td><td>5</td><td>307</td><td></td></ley<> | 45 | 5 | 307 | |
| | AF29 | 5,52 | 23,719 06 | 5/19 | 996 | Long | o et al. | 32 | 7 | 557 | |
| _ | AG29 | 5,52 | 23,726 06 | 5/19 | 996 | Kroe | ger <i>et al.</i> | 33 | 2 | 103 | |
| | AH29 | 5,52 | 23,760 06 | 5/19 | 996 | McE | wan | 34 | 2 | 89 | |
| | A129 | 5,53 | 9,770 07 | 7/19 | 996 | Ishig | aki | 37 | 5 | 206 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | ٦ | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ29 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| <u></u> | AK29 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL29 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM29 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | _ | OTHER (| Inc | luding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>29</u> | Press Release, " Manufacturing H | Paread | rkervision, Ir Iquarters, 3 | nc. Ani Pages | nounces First Quarter (April 29, 1997). | Financial Res | ults," P | arkervision N | larketing and |
| | AO | <u>29</u> | Press Release, " 1997). | NE | C and Parke | ervisio | n Make Distance Learr | ning Closer," I | NEC Ar | nerica, 2 Pag | es (June 18, |
| | AP | <u>29</u> | Press Release, " Parkervision Mar | Par ket | rkervision Su ing and Mar | upplies | JPL with Robotic Can Iring Headquarters, 2 p | neras, Camer bages (July 8, | aman S 1997). | Shot Director | for Mars Mission," |
| | AQ | <u>29</u> | Press Release, " Marketing and M | Par anu | rkerVision ar ufacturing He | nd IBN eadqua | l Join Forces to Create arters, 2 Pages (July 2 | Wireless Co 3, 1997). | mputer | Peripherals, | ' Parkervision |
| | AR | <u>29</u> | Press Release, " Marketing and M | Par anu | kerVision, Ir Ifacturing He | nc. An eadqua | nounces Second Quar arters, 3 Pages (July 3 | ter and Six M 1, 1997). | onths F | inancial Resu | ults," Parkervision |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | · · · | | DATE | CONS | BIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance an | itial if refe | rence isidere | considered, whethe | er o this | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applic | EP 609. Draw ant. | / line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32466;1 | 2 of 1 | 201 | | | | | | | TCL & IL | |

| | • | | (|) | | | | () | | | Page 30 of 56 |
|-------------------------------|----------------|-----------|--|-------------------------------|--|--------------------|--|-------------------------------|-----------------|---------------------------------|--|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| TN | | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | እጥ | AF So | PLICANT rrells et al. | · · · | | | |
| <u></u> | | | | 1 505 | <u></u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | ĠROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | , _ | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | ······································ |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA30 | 5,5 | 55,453 | 09/1 | 996 | Kajin | noto <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 266 | |
| | AB30 | 5,5 | 57,641 | 09/1 | 996 | Weir | berg | 37 | 5 | 295 | |
| | AC30 | 5,5 | 57,642 | 09/19 | 996 | Willia | ams | 375 | 5 | 316 | |
| | AD30 | 5,5 | 79,341 | 11/19 | 996 | Smit | h <i>et al.</i> | 375 | 5 | 267 | |
| | AE30 | 5,5 | 79,347 | 11/19 | 996 | Lindo | quist <i>et al</i> . | 375 | 5 | 346 | |
| | AF30 | 5,5 | 84,068 | 12/19 | 996 | Mohi | ndra | 45 | 5 | 324 | |
| · · · | AG30 | 5,5 | 92,131 | 01/19 | 997 | Labr | eche <i>et al.</i> | 332 | 2 | 103 | |
| | AH30 | 5,6 | 02,847 | 02/19 | 997 | Paga | ino <i>et al.</i> | 370 |) | 484 | |
| | AI30 | 5,6 | 02,868 | 02/19 | 9 97 | Wilse | on | 375 | 5 | 219 | |
| | | • | | • | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ30 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | АК30 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL30 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM30 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | | OTHE | ER (Ind | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>30</u> | Press Releas and Manufact | e, "Pa turing l | rkervision, Ir Headquarter | nc. Anı s, 2 Pa | nounces Private Placem ages (September 8, 199 | nent of 990,0 97). | 00 Sha | res," Parkerv | ision Marketing |
| | AO | <u>30</u> | Press Releas Manufacturing | e, "Wa 9 Head | al-Mart Choo Iquarters, 2 | oses Pa Pages | arkervision for Broadcas (October 24, 1997). | st Production | ," Park | ervision Marł | keting and |
| | AP | <u>30</u> | Press Releas Manufacturing | e, "Pa g Head | rkervision, Ir Iquarters, 3 | nc. Anr Pages | nounces Third Quarter F (October 30, 1997). | Financial Res | sults," F | Parkervision N | Marketing and |
| | AQ | <u>30</u> | Press Releas Marketing and | e, "Pa d Manu | rkerVision A ufacturing He | nnoun eadqua | ces Breakthrough in Wi arters, 3 Pages (Decem | reless Radio ber 10, 1997 | Freque). | ency Technol | ogy," Parkervision |
| | AR | <u>30</u> | Press Releas President, Lic Pages (Janua | e, "Pai ensing iry 9, 1 | rkervision, Ir g - Wireless 1998). | nc. Anr Techn | nounces the Appointmen ologies," Parkervision M | nt of Joseph farketing and | F. Skov Manu | vron to the Po facturing Hea | osition of Vice adquarters, 2 |
| EXAMINER | <u> </u> | | _ 1 | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | <u>,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u> | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ir conformance a | nitial if refe | rence | considered, whe | ether o | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Draw | line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | 2 . f | 1001 | | | | | ····· | | | ······································ |

| • | • | | (| }. | | | | (j | | | Page 31 of 56 |
|----------------------------|------------------------------|-----------------|---|----------------------------|---------------------------------|--------------------|--|----------------------------|---------------------|----------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | 1 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT | | | | |
| INI | TORMATIO | N DIS | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | Sc | rrells et al. | | <u> </u> | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA31 | 5.60 | 04.732 | 02/19 | 997 | Kim | et al. | 370 |) | 342 | |
| | AB31 | 5,60 | 08,531 | 03/1 | 997 | Hone | la et al. | 380 | 3 | 1 | |
| | AC31 | 5,6 | 10,946 | 03/19 | 997 | Tana | ka <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 269 | |
| | AD31 | RE | 35,494 | 04/19 | 997 | Nico | lini | 32 | 7 | 554 | |
| | AE31 | 5,6 | 17,451 | 04/19 | 997 | Mim | ura <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 340 | |
| | AF31 | 5,6 | 19,538 | 04/19 | 997 | Sem | pel <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 328 | |
| | AG31 | 5,62 | 21,455 | 04/19 | 997 | Roge | ers <i>et al.</i> | 34 | 3 | 6 | |
| - <u>-</u> | AH31 | 5,63 | 30,227 | 05/19 | 997 | Bella | et al. | 45 | 5 | 324 | • |
| | AI31 | 5,64 | 40,415 | 06/19 | 997 | Panc | lula | 375 | 5 | 202 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ31 | | · | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK31 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL31 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM31 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | · | | | D (In) | l | hor T | l | | | | 110 |
| | AN | <u>31</u> | Press Releas Strategic Foc (January 27, | e, "Pa us Anı 1998). | rkervision Announced in E | nnoun Decem | ces Existing Agreement v ber," Parkervision Marke | with IBM Te ting and Ma | rminate anufacto | es Company uring Headqu | y Continues with larters, 2 Pages |
| | AO | <u>31</u> | Press Releas Manufacturin | e, "La g Head | boratory Tes dquarters, 2 | ts Ver Pages | ify Parkervision Wireless (March 3, 1998). | Technolog | y," Parl | kervision Mar | keting and |
| | AP | <u>31</u> | Press Releas Marketing an | e, "Pa d Man | rkervision, Ir ufacturing He | nc. Ani eadqu | nounces Fourth Quarter a arters, 3 Pages (March 5 | and Year Ei , 1998). | nd Fina | ncial Results | ," Parkervision |
| | AQ | <u>31</u> | Press Releas Manufacturin | e, "Pa g Head | rkervision Av dquarters, 2 | wardeo Pages | d Editors' Pick of Show fo (April 15, 1998). | or NAB 98," | Parker | vision Marke | ting and |
| | AR | <u>31</u> | Press Releas Manufacturin | e, "Pa g Head | rkervision Ai dquarters, 3 | nnoun Pages | ces First Quarter Financi (May 4, 1998). | al Results," | Parker | vision Marke | ting and |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | SIDERED | · |
| EXAMINER: Ir conformance a | nitial if refe nd not con | rence sidere | considered, wh d. Include cop | ether of thi | or not citations form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEP mmunication to Applicar | 9 609. Drav nt. | / line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| :odmavmhodma\skgf_ P | age 119 | 4 of 1 | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | sense |

| | • | | (| , ł | | | | () | | | Page 32 of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|-----------------|-----------------|--------------------------------|-------------------|----------------------------------|----------------------------|---|-------------------------------|--------------|----------------------|-----------------|
| | | | | | | A7 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | 1 | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT | | | | |
| IN | FORMATIO | N DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | | TINC DATE | | CROU | | |
| | | - | | | | Au | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | r | |
| | | | | | U.S. P. | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA32 | 5,64 | 40,424 | 06/19 | 997 | Bana | ivong <i>et al.</i> | 375 | 5 | 316 | |
| | AB32 | 5,64 | 40,428 | 06/19 | 997 | Abe | et al. | 375 | 5 | 334 | |
| | AC32 | 5,64 | 40,698 | 06/19 | 997 | Sher | n et al. | 455 | ; | 323 | |
| | AD32 | 5,64 | 48,985 | 07/19 | 997 | Bjere | ede <i>et al.</i> | 375 | ; | 219 | |
| | AE32 | 5,65 | 50,785 | 07/19 | 997 | Roda | 1 | 342 | 2 | 357 | |
| | AF32 | 5,66 | 61,424 | 08/19 | 997 | Tang | | 327 | , | 105 | |
| | AG32 | 5,66 | 63,878 | 09/19 | 997 | Wall | er | 363 | | 159 | |
| | AH32 | 5,66 | 63,986 | 09/19 | 997 | Striff | ler | 375 | j | 260 | |
| | AI32 | 5,66 | 8,836 | 09/19 | 997 | Smit | h et al. | 375 | ; | 316 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | I PAT | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СГ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ32 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| · | АК32 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL32 | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM32 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | | OTUE | D (In) | ludin n Audh | | the Dete Detinent De | | · · · | | NO |
| | AN | <u>32</u> | Press Release Marketing and | e, "Pa I Manı | rkervision 'Di ufacturing He | IREC ⁻ eadqu | 2DATA' Introduced in R arters, 3 Pages (July 9, 4 | Response to 1998). | Market | Demand," P | arkervision |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AO | <u>32</u> | Press Release Headquarters | e, "Pa , 2 Pa | rkervision Ex ges (July 29, | (pands , 1998 | s Senior Management Te). | eam," Parkei | vision | Marketing an | d Manufacturing |
| | AP | <u>32</u> | Press Release Marketing and | e, "Par I Manu | rkervision An ufacturing He | noun eadqu | es Second Quarter and arters, 4 Pages (July 30, | Six Month F 1998). | inancia | al Results," F | arkervision |
| | AQ | <u>32</u> | Press Release Marketing and | e, "Pai Manu | rkervision An ufacturing He | noun eadqui | es Third Quarter and Ni arters, 3 Pages (October | ine Month Fi r 30, 1998). | nancial | Results," Pa | arkervision |
| | AR | <u>32</u> | Press Release Marketing and | e, "Qu I Manı | estar Infocon ufacturing He | nm, Ir eadqua | ic. Invests \$5 Million in F arters, 3 Pages (Decemb | Parkervision per 2, 1998). | Comm | on Stock," Pa | arkervision |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | ······································ | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refer | rence sidere | considered, whe | ether of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in lext co | conformance with MPEF mmunication to Applicar | P 609. Draw | line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMANHODMA\SKGF_{ T | DC1;32466;1 | 5 of | 1794 | | | | | | | TCI & II | |

.

| | • | | (| . J | | | | () | | | Page 33 of 56 |
|----------------------------|----------------|-------------------|-----------------------------------|---------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------|---|--------------------------|--------------|----------------|-------------------|
| · · | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO | Ο. |
| TNU | | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NΨ | AP | PLICANT rrells et al. | | 100/0 | | |
| <u>- 111</u> | ORMATIC | | SCHOSORE STP | 1000 | <u>101</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | E | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA33 | 5.68 | 30,078 | 10/1 | 997 | Ariie | ······ | 33 | 2 | 178 | |
| | AB33 | 5,68 | 30,418 | 10/19 | 997 | Croft | et al. | 37 | 5 | 346 | |
| | AC33 | 5,68 | 39,413 | 11/19 | 997 | Jara | nillo <i>et al</i> . | 36 | 3 | 146 | |
| | AD33 | 5,69 | 99,006 | 12/19 | 997 | Zele | et al. | 32 | 7 | 341 | |
| | AE33 | 5.70 | 05,955 | 01/19 | 998 | Free | ourg et al. | 33 | 1 | 14 | |
| | AF33 | 5.71 | 10.998 | 01/19 | 998 | Opas | | 45 | 5 | 324 | |
| | AG33 | 5.71 | 14,910 | 02/19 | 998 | Skoc | zen <i>et al</i> . | 33 | 1 | 3 | |
| × | AH33 | 5.71 | 15.281 | 02/19 | 998 | Blv e | t al. | 37 | 5 | 344 | |
| | AI33 | 5.72 | 21.514 | 02/19 | 998 | Croc | kett <i>et al.</i> | 33 | 1 | 3 | - |
| | | 1 | | | FOREIG | | INT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ33 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK33 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL33 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM33 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (In | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | • | |
| | AN | <u>33</u> | Press Releas Headquarters | e, "Pa , 2 Pa | rkervision A ges (March | dds Tv 5, 199 | vo New Directors," Park 9). | kervision Ma | rketing a | and Manufac | turing |
| | AO | <u>33</u> | Press Releas Marketing and | e, "Pa d Man | rkervision A ufacturing H | nnouno eadqua | es Fourth Quarter and arters, 3 Pages (March | Year End Fi 5, 1999). | nancial | Results," Pa | rkervision |
| | АР | <u>33</u> | Press Releas Marketing and | e, "Joi d Man | int Marketing ufacturing H | g Agree eadqua | ement Offers New Auto arters, 2 Pages (April 1 | mated Produ 3, 1999). | iction S | olution," Park | vervision |
| | AQ | <u>33</u> | "Project COS Vol. LIV, No. | T 205: 3, pp. | Scintillation 209-211 (Ma | is in Ea ay-June | nth-satellite links," <i>Alta</i> e, 1985). | Frequenza: | Scientil | îc Review in | Electronics, AEI, |
| | AR | <u>33</u> | Razavi, B., <i>R</i> | F Micr | oelectronics | , Prent | ice-Hall, pp. 147-149 (1 | 1998). | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | • | | | | | DATE | | BIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | erence isidere | considered, wh d. Include copy | ether (/ of thi | or not citatio s form with i | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Drav ant. | v line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32468;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | D T | | | ADDT | | <u>)</u> |
|---------------------|---|-----------|------------------------------|-----------------------------|-------------------------------|---------------------|---|--|--------------------|-----------------------------------|----------------------|
| | - | | - | | | 17 | 44.0630003 | | 09/6 | 32,856 | J. |
| | E | ORM E | 210-1449 | | | A | PLICANT | • | | | |
| INF | ORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE S' | TATEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | ····· |
| | ****** | | | | | | Igust 4, 2000 | ···· | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER | T | Τ | | | 0.0.1 | | T DOCOMENTO | | | | |
| INITIAL | | | UMENT IBER | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA34 | 5,72 | 4,002 | 03/1 | 998 | Hulic | xk | 329 | | 361 | |
| | AB34 | 5,72 | 4,653 | 03/1 | 998 | Bake | er <i>et al.</i> | 455 | 5 | 296 | |
| | AC34 | 5,72 | 9,577 | 03/1 | 998 | Cher | n | 375 | 5 | 334 | |
| | AD34 | 5,72 | 9,829 | 03/1 | 998 | Talw | ar et al. | 455 | 5 | 63 | |
| | AE34 | 5,73 | 2,333 | 03/1 | 998 | Cox | et al. | 455 | 5 | 126 | |
| | AF34 | 5,73 | 6,895 | 04/1 | 998 | Yu ø | t al. | 327 | 7 | 554 | |
| | AG34 | 5,73 | 7,035 | 04/1 | 998 | Rotz | oll | 348 | } | 725 | |
| | AH34 | 5,74 | 2,189 | 04/1 | 998 | Yost | nida <i>et al.</i> | 327 | , | 113 | |
| | AI34 | 5,74 | 8,683 | 05/19 | 998 | Smit | h <i>ət al.</i> | 375 | ; | 347 | |
| | | | | | FOREIG | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | MBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL/ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATIC |
| | AJ34 | | | | | | | | | | Y |
| | AK34 | 1 | | | | | | | | 1 | Ŷ |
| | AL34 | | | | | | | | | | Y |
| | AM34 | | | | | | | | | | Y |
| | | | | | | hor T | | | | | |
| | | | 017 | | | uior, T | iue, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>34</u> | Reeves, R., Brothers Lir | J.D., 'Th nited, Vo | ne Recording ol. 31, No. 3 | g and (373, pp. | Collocation of Waveform . 130-137 (March 1959). | s (Part 1)," <i>E</i> | Electror | nic Engineerii | ng, Morgan |
| | AO | <u>34</u> | Reeves, R., Brothers Lir | J.D., 'Th nited, Vo | ie Recording ol. 31, No. 3 | g and C 374, pp. | Collocation of Waveform 204-212 (April 1959). | s (Part 2)," <i>E</i> | Electron | ic Engineerir | ng, Morgan |
| | AP | <u>34</u> | Rein, H.M. a Transistors, | and Zah " <i>Electro</i> | n, M., "Subr onics Letters | nanose s, IEE, | cond-Pulse Generator w Vol. 11, No. 1, pp. 21-23 | <i>v</i> ith Variable 3 (January 9, | Pulsew 1975) | ridth Using A | valanche |
| | AQ | <u>34</u> | Riad, S.M. a IEEE MTT-S | and Nah S <i>Interna</i> | man, N.S., ' ational Micro | "Model owave 3 | ing of the Feed-through Symposium Digest, IEEI | Wideband ([Ξ, pp. 267-26 | DC to 1 59 (Jun | 2.4 Ghz) Sar e 27-29, 197 | npling-Head," 8). |
| | AR | <u>34</u> | Rizzoli, V. e Microwave | t al., "Co Theory a | omputer-Aid and Techniq | led Noi ues, IE | se Analysis of MESFET EE, Vol. 37, No. 9, pp. 1 | and HEMT I 1401-1410 (\$ | Vixers, Septem | " <i>IEEE Trans</i> ber 1989). | actions on |
| EXAMINER | د <u>ا</u> | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| | the second se | | | | | _ | | | | | |

| | , | | (|) | | | | () | | | Page 35 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|---------------|-----------------|---|-------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| | · <u> </u> | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| TNE | | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AP So | PLICANT rrells <i>et al</i> . | | <u></u> | | |
| | 0.000 | | | | <u></u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | <u> </u> | | . | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | CUMENT | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA35 | RE | 35,829 | 06/1 | 998 | Sanc | lerford, Jr. | 375 | 5 | 200 | |
| | AB35 | 5,76 | 60,645 | 06/1 | 998 | Com | te et al. | 329 | Э | 304 | |
| | AC35 | 5,76 | 64,087 | 06/1 | 998 | Clark | { | 327 | 7 | 105 | |
| | AD35 | 5,76 | 67,726 | 06/1 | 998 | Wan | g | 327 | 7 | 356 | |
| | AE35 | 5,76 | 68,118 | 06/19 | 998 | Faul | c et al. | 363 | 3 | 72 | |
| | AF35 | 5.77 | 71.442 | 06/1 | 998 | Wan | a et al. | 455 | 5 | 93 | |
| | AG35 | 5.77 | 77.692 | 07/19 | 998 | Ghos | sh | 348 | 3 | 725 | |
| | AH35 | 5.77 | 77.771 | 07/19 | 998 | Smit | <u>ר</u> | 359 | | 180 | |
| | A135 | 5.78 | 36.844 | 07/19 | 998 | Roae | rs et al. | 348 | 3 | 6 | |
| | | | | | FOREIG | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | ` CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ35 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK35 | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL35 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM35 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | ····· | ОТНЕ | R (In | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | iges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>35</u> | Rowe, H.E., S Jersey, includ | Signals ling, fo | s and Noise or example, o | <i>in Con</i> Chapte | nmunication Systems, E r V, Pulse Modulation S |). Van Nostra Systems (196 | and Cor 35). | mpany, Inc., I | Princeton, New |
| | AO | <u>35</u> | Rücker, F. an Dependence, | d Dint " <i>Elec</i> i | elmann, F., tronics Lette | "Effect ers, IEE | of Antenna Size on OT , Vol. 19, No. 24, pp. 1 | S Signal Sci 032-1034 (No | ntillatio ovembe | ns and Their er 24, 1983). | Seasonal |
| | AP | <u>35</u> | Russell, R. ar <i>Proceedings</i> , | nd Hoa Micro | are, L., "Milli wave Exhibi | meter t tions a | Wave Phase Locked O nd Publishers, pp. 238- | scillators," <i>M</i> 242 (Octobe | <i>ilitary N</i> r 25-27 | <i>ficrowaves '7</i> , 1978). | 8 Conference |
| | AQ | <u>35</u> | Sabel, L.P., "/ Communicatio Australia, pp. | A DSP ons," 7 218-2 | ¹ Implementa The Institutio 23 (October | ation of on of Ei 16-18 | f a Robust Flexible Rec ngineers Australia Com 1990). | eiver/Demult munications | iplexer Confer | for Broadcas ence, Instituti | t Data Satellite on of Engineers, |
| | AR | <u>35</u> | Salous, S., "If /, IEE, Vol. 13 | ⁻ digita 9, No. | al generatior 3, pp. 281-; | n of FN 288 (Ju | ICW waveforms for wid une 1992). | eband chanr | nel char | acterization," | IEE Proceedings- |
| EXAMINER | <u> </u> | L | -L | | | | | DATE | CONS | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: in conformance ar | itial if refe | rence sidere | considered, who | ether of thi | or not citatio s form with | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw | / line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMASKGF_ | DC1;32466;1 | 0 01 | 0.04 | | | | | | | | |

| • • | | | l. | f - | | | | (\cdot) | | 1 | Page 36 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|--|-----------------|--|---------------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|---|-------------------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| | <u></u> | | | | | АТ 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | E | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | <u></u> | GROU | P | |
| | | | | | | Au | gust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | ····· | |
| | - <u>r</u> | | | | U.S. P. | ATEN | TDOCUMENTS | | | 1 | T |
| INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA36 | 5,79 | 3,801 | 08/19 | 998 | Fertr | ner | 37 | 5 | 219 | |
| | AB36 | 5,79 | 93,818 | 08/19 | 998 | Clay | don <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 326 | |
| | AC36 | 5,80 |)2,463 | 09/19 | 998 | Zuck | erman | 45 | 5 | 208 | |
| <u>-</u> | AD36 | 5,80 | 9,060 | 09/19 | 998 | Cafa | rella <i>et al.</i> | 37 | 5 | 206 | |
| | AE36 | 5,81 | 8,582 | 10/19 | 998 | Fern | andez <i>et al</i> . | 356 | 5 | 318 | |
| | AF36 | 5,82 | 25,254 | 10/19 | 998 | Lee | | 33 | 1 | 25 | |
| | AG36 | 5,83 | 34,985 | 11/19 | 998 | Sund | legård | 332 | 2 | 100 | |
| | AH36 | 5,86 | 64,754 | 01/19 | 999 | Hotte |) | 45 | 5 | 280 | |
| | AI36 | 5,88 | 31,375 | 03/19 | 999 | Bond | | 45 | 5 | 118 | |
| | 1 | <u> </u> | | | FOREIGN | IPAI | | | | | 1 |
| | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ36 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK36 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL36 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM36 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | 1 | 1 | ОТНЕ | R (ind | l Sluding Aut | hor T | itle Date Pertinent Pa | nes etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>36</u> | "Sampling Lo | ops Lo | ock Sources | to 23 | Ghz," <i>Microwaves & RF</i> | , Penton Pul | olishing | , p. 212 (Sep | tember 1990). |
| | AO | <u>36</u> | Vol. 71, No. 8 | , pp. 1 | 008-1009 (A | lugust | 1983). | | uad, P | | , <i>uie ieee</i> , ieee, |
| | АР | <u>36</u> | Saul, P.H., "A ESSCIRC 79, | GaAs | MESFET S pp. 5-7 (1979 | ample 9). | and Hold Switch," Fifth | European S | Solid Sta | ate Circuits C | onference- |
| | AQ | <u>36</u> | Shen, D.H. <i>et</i> State Circuits | <i>al.</i> , "A , IEEE | 900-MHZ F | RF Fro Circui | nt-End with Integrated D ts Council, Vol. 31, No. | Discrete-Time 12, pp. 1945 | e Filteri 5-1954 (| ng," <i>IEEE Jo</i> December 1 | urnal of Solid- 996). |
| | AR | <u>36</u> | Shen, X.D. ar path," <i>Radio</i> S | nd Vila Scienc | r, E., "Anom ə, American | alous Geop | transhorizon propagation hysical Union, Vol. 30, N | n and meteo lo. 5, pp. 14 | orologica 67-147 | al processes 9 (Septembe | of a multilink r-October 1995). |
| EXAMINER | <u>. </u> | , | 1 <u></u> | | | | | DATE | CONS | DERED | |
| EXAMINER: Iniconformance an | tial if refe d not con | rence sidere | considered, wh d. Include copy | ether o | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEI mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw nt. | v line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMASKGF_D | C1:32466;1 | 0 01 | 204 | | | | | | | | |

| - | - | | (| , cu | | | | | | | Page 37 of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|-----------------|---|-------------------------------------|---|-----------------------------|--|--|---------------------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|
| | | | | | | A7 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| IN | FORMATIC | FORM | PTO-1449 SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | AI Sc | PPLICANT prrells et al. | | | | |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAM | IE | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA37 | 5,8 | 92,380 | 04/1 | 999 | Quis | t | 3 | 27 | 172 | |
| | AB37 | 5,8 | 94,239 | 04/1 | 999 | Bona | accio <i>et al.</i> | 3 | 27 | 176 | |
| | AC37 | 5,8 | 96,562 | 04/1 | 999 | Hein | onen | 4 | 55 | 76 | |
| | AD37 | 5,9 | 00,747 | 05/19 | 999 | Brau | ns | 3: | 27 | 9 | |
| | AE37 | 5,9 | 01,054 | 05/1 | 999 | Leu | et al. | 30 | 63 | 41 | |
| | AF37 | 5,9 | 01,187 | 05/19 | 999 | linun | na | 3 | 75 | 347 | |
| | AG37 | 5,9 | 01,344 | 05/19 | 999 | Opas | 3 | 4 | 55 | 76 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AH37 | 5,90 | 01,347 | 05/19 | 999 | Char | nbers <i>et al.</i> | 4 | 55 | 234.1 | |
| | AI37 | 5,90 | 01,348 | 05/19 | 999 | Bang | et al. | 4 | 55 | 254 | |
| | | 1 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | FOREIGN | I PAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | 1 | T |
| | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| • | AJ37 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK37 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL37 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| • | AM37 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | luding Auth | 10r. T | tle. Date. Pertinent Pa | aes. etc.) | | | 1 |
| | AN | <u>37</u> | Shen, X. and Mechanisms, | Tawfil ' <i>Elect</i> | k, A.N., "Dyn tronics Letter | amic I rs, IEE | Behaviour of Radio Char , Vol. 29, No. 17, pp. 15 | nnels Due 1 582-1583 (A | o Trans- lugust 19 | Horizon Prop 9, 1993). | pagation |
| | AO | <u>37</u> | Shen, X. <i>et al</i> of the parabol electromagne | ., "Mo ic Equ <i>tic wa</i> r | deling Enhan lation and Ra ve and acous | nced S ay Tra stic wa | pherical Diffraction and cing Methods," <i>IEE Colle</i> we propagation, IEE, pp | Troposcatt oquium on b. 4/1-4/7 (N | ering on <i>Commor</i> Aarch 8, | a Transhoriz n modeling te 1996). | on Path with aid chniques for |
| | AP | <u>37</u> | Shen, X. and Electronics Le | Vilar, I otters, | E., "Path loss IEE, Vol. 32, | s stati: , No. 3 | stics and mechanisms o , pp. 259-261 (February | f transhoriz 1, 1996). | on prop | agation over | a sea path," |
| | AQ | <u>37</u> | Shen, D. et al Circuits Confe | ., "A 9 erence | 00 MHZ Inte , IEEE, Vol. 3 | grated 39, pp | Discrete-Time Filtering . 54-55 and 417 (Februa | RF Front-I ary 1996). | End," <i>IEE</i> | EE Internation | nal Solid State |
| | AR | <u>37</u> | Spillard, C. et Sixth Internati (April 4-7, 198 | al., "X onal C 9). | -Band Tropo Conference of | ospher n Ante | ic Transhorizon Propaga Innas and Propagation (| ation Under (ICAP 89) F | Differin Part 2: Pi | g Meteorolog opagation, II | ical Conditions," EE, pp. 451-455 |
| EXAMINER | | | J | | | | | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance an | itial if refe | rence sidere | considered, whe | ether of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in ext co | conformance with MPEF mmunication to Application | P 609. Dra nt. | w line th | rough citatior | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32468;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

| ٠ | a | | l. |) | | | | | | | Page 38 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|--|----------------------------|--|--|----------------------------------|--------------------------|--|-----------------------|--------------|---|--|
| | | | | | | A1 1 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | 0. |
| TN | FORMATIC | FORM | PTO-1449 | meMe | NM | AI Sc | PLICANT prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| <u> 111</u> | FURMATIC | | SCLUSURE STR | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU | P | ······· · ··· · ···· |
| | ······ | | <u></u> | | U.S. P | | T DOCUMENTS | | 2034 | <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u> | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | | | 1 | 1 |
| INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA38 | 5,9 | 01,349 | 05/1 | 999 | Gue | gnaud <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 302 | |
| <u> </u> | AB38 | 5,9 | 03,178 | 05/1 | 999 | Miya | tsuji <i>et al.</i> | 32 | 7 | 308 | |
| | AC38 | 5,9 | 03,187 | 05/1 | 999 | Clav | erie et al. | 329 | 9 | 342 | |
| | AD38 | 5,90 | 03,196 | 05/1 | 999 | Salv | et al. | 33 | 1 | 16 | |
| | AE30 | 5,90 | 03,421 | 05/1 | 999 | Furu | | 36 | 1 | 58 | |
| | AC38 | 5,90 | 13,555 | 05/10 | 399 | Saka | | 370 | | 338 | |
| | AH38 | 5.90 | 3 609 | 05/10 | | Kool | | | <u> </u> | 207 | |
| | A138 | 5.90 | 13 827 | 05/10 | 000 | Konr | eral. | 3/3 | <u></u> | 201 | |
| | 17100 | 10,50 | 5,021 | 05/18 | EOPEICA | | | 45: |) | 320 | |
| EXAMINER | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | FOREIGN | FATEINT DOCOMENTS | | | | | 1 |
| INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | _ | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ38 | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | Yes No |
| | AK38 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL38 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM38 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | - · I | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Auth | hor. Ti | tle Date Pertinent Pa | nes etc.) | | | 110 |
| | AN | <u>38</u> <u>38</u> | Stafford, K.R. Vol. SC-9, No Staruk, W. Jr. 211 213 215 | <i>et al.</i> , . 6, pp <i>et al.</i> , 217 | "A Complete . 381-387 (D | e Mon Decem F Data | olithic Sample/Hold Am ber 1974). Rates," <i>Defense Elect</i> | plifier," <i>IEEE</i> | Journa | l of Solid-Sta | nte Circuits, IEEE, I. 17, No. 5, pp. |
| | АР | <u>38</u> | Stephenson, A pp. 106-110 (N | A.G., " March | Digitizing mu 27, 1972). | ultiple | RF signals requires an | optimum sam | npling ra | ate," <i>Electror</i> | nics, McGraw-Hill, |
| | AQ 38 Sugarman, R., "Sampling Oscilloscope for Statistically Varying Pulses," The Review of Scientific Instruments, American Institute of Physics, Vol. 28, No. 11, pp. 933-938 (November 1957). AR 38 Sylvain, M., "Experimental probing of multipath microwave channels," Radio Science, American Geophysical Union, Vol. 24, No. 2, pp. 160-178 (March-April 1989). | | | | | | | | | | fic Instruments, |
| | | | | | | | | | | | n Geophysical |
| EXAMINER | - I J. | | L | | | | | DATE | CONS | DERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refer | ren ce (sidered | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther of this | or not citation s form with n | is in o ext co | conformance with MPEI mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw nt. | line thr | ough citation | if not in |
| DMAWHODMA\SKGF_(| 001;32466;1 | 1 of 1 | 1201 | | | | | | , | | J |

.

| Ł | • | | (| Ì | | | | () | | | Page 39 of 56 | |
|---|-----------------------------|--|---|-----------------------------|---------------------------------------|-----------------|---|---------------------------------------|-------------------|--------------------------------|---|--|
| | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | A | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO | o. | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | A | 44.0630003 PPLICANT | | 09/6 | 32,856 | | |
| IN | FORMATIC | DN DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | Sc | orrells et al. | | | ····· | | |
| | | | | | | F] At | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | |
| | AA39 | 5,9 | 03,854 | 05/1 | 999 | Abe | et al. | 455 | ; | 575 | | |
| | AB39 | 5,9 | 05,449 | 05/1 | 999 | Tsut | ouchi <i>et al</i> . | 340 |) | 925.69 | | |
| | AC39 | 5.9 | 07.149 | 05/1 | 999 | Marc | kini | 235 | ; | 487 | | |
| | AD39 | 5.9 | 07.197 | 05/1 | 999 | Faul | k | 307 | , | 119 | | |
| | AE39 | 5.9 | 11 116 | 06/1 | 999 | Nos | witz | 455 | | 83 | | |
| | AF39 | 5.0 | 11 123 | 06/1 | 000 | Shaf | for et al | 450 | ; | 554 | | |
| - <u></u> . · · · · | 4630 | 5.0 | 14 622 | 06/1 | 000 | Inou | | - 400 | , , | 172 | | |
| | AH30 | 5.0 | 20 100 | 07/1 | 000 | Saur | | 22/ | | 670 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | A130 | 5,5 | 43 370 | 09/10 | 200 | Saut | 71 | 324 | | 070 | - | |
| | [A139 | 13,9 | 43,370 | 00/1 | EOPEIGN | | | 3/5 | | 334 | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL/ | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION | |
| | AJ39 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | АК39 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | AL39 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | AM39 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | |
| | | | OTHE | R (ine | ludina Auth | юг. Т | tle. Date. Pertinent Pag | ies. etc.) | | | 1 | |
| | AN | <u>39</u> | Takano, T., ''N (1984). | 10VE | L GaAs Pet F | Phase | Detector Operable To K | a Band," <i>IEI</i> | E MT- | S Digest, IEI | EE, pp. 381-383 | |
| | AO | <u>39</u> | Tan, M.A., "Bi <i>Systems- I: Fi</i> 275 (April 199 | quadr <i>Indan</i> 3) | atic Transco nental Theory | nducta | ance Switched-Capacitor Applications, IEEE Circu | Filters," <i>IEL</i> its and Syste | EE Trar ems So | nsactions on ciety, Vol. 40 | <i>Circuits and</i>), No. 4, pp. 272- | |
| | АР | AP <u>39</u> Tanaka, K. <i>et al.</i> , "Single Chip Multisystem AM Stereo Decoder IC," <i>IEEE Transactions on Consumer Electronics</i> , IEEE Consumer Electronics Society, Vol. CE-32, No. 3, pp. 482-496 (August 1986). | | | | | | | | | | |
| AQ <u>39</u> Tawfik, A.N., "Amplitude, Duration and Predictability of Long Hop Trans-Horizon X-band Signals Over the S Electronics Letters, IEE, Vol. 28, No. 6, pp. 571-572 (March 12, 1992). | | | | | | | | | | ls Over the Sea," | | |
| | AR | Tawfik, A.N. and Vilar, E., "Correlation of Transhorizon Signal Level Strength with Localized Surface Meteorological Parameters," <i>Eighth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation</i> , Electronics Division of the IEE, pp. 335-339 (March 30- April 2, 1993). | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | itial if refe nd not con | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ether c of this | or not citation s form with ne | is in ext co | conformance with MPEP mmunication to Applicar | 609. Draw nt. | line thr | ough citation | if not in | |
| ODMANMHODMANSKGF_ D | 001;32466;1 | 2 of | 1284 | - | | | | | | TCI & U | | |

| ¢ (| b | | (| } | | | | () | | | Page 40 of 56 | | |
|--|----------------|--|---|---------------------|--|--------------------|---|-------------------------------|------------------|----------------------|-----------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). | | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIC | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | So | rrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | | | |
| | | · · · · | | | U.S. P | ATEN | | | | | , | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA40 | 4,01 | 17,798 | 04/19 | 977 | Gord | y et al. | 32 | 5 | 42 | | | |
| | AB40 | 4,03 | 32,847 | 06/19 | 977 | Unka | uf | 32 | 5 | 323 | | | |
| ······································ | AC40 | 4,25 | 53,067 | 02/19 | 981 | Capl | es et al. | 329 | } | 110 | | | |
| · | AD40 | 4.39 | 93.395 | 07/19 | 983 | Hack | e et al. | 358 | 3 | 23 | | | |
| | AF40 | 4 81 | 6 704 | 03/19 | 989 | Fiori | .ir | 30 | 7 | 519 | | | |
| · · · · | AE40 | 4,01 | 11 265 | 06/10 | 080 | Wata | nabe et al | 333 | 2 | 104 | | | |
| | AG40 | 1 0 0 | 12 074 | 07/10 | 200 | Moto | madi | 37 | , | 1 | | | |
| | AU40 | 5 11 | 5,974 | 07/13 | 000 | Stop | | 26 | <u>,</u> , | 9.41 | | | |
| | | 5,11 | 3,409 | 40/4 | 992 | Step | J | | + | 041 | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · | A140 | 5,35 | 3,306 | 10/1 | | | | 3/: | | 14 | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ40 | | <u></u> | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK40 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL40 | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM40 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (In | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | - - | | | |
| | AN | OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 40 Tawfik, A.N. and Vilar, E., "Dynamic Structure of a Transhorizon Signal at X-band Over a Sea Path," Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 446-450 (April 4-7, 1989). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | <u>40</u> | Tawfik, A.N. a Path," <i>Electro</i> | and Vil onics L | ar, E., "Stati <i>etters</i> , IEE, ' | stics o Vol. 26 | f Duration and Intensity , No. 7, pp. 474-476 (N | of Path Lose Iarch 29, 199 | s in a N 10). | licrowave Tra | anshorizon Sea- | | |
| | AP | 40 Tawfik, A.N. and Vilar, E., "X-Band Transhorizon Measurements of CW Transmissions Over the Sea- Part 1: Path Loss, Duration of Events, and Their Modeling," <i>IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation</i> , IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society, Vol. 41, No. 11, pp. 1491-1500 (November 1993). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | <u>40</u> | Temes, G.C. and Tsividis, T., "The Special Section on Switched-Capacitor Circuits," <i>Proceedings of the IEEE</i> , IEEE, Vol. 71, No. 8, pp. 915-916 (August 1983). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | 40 Thomas, G.B., <i>Calculus and Analytic Geometry</i> , Third Edition, Addison-Wesley Publishing, pp. 119-133 (1960). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | DATE | CONS | DERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance an | iitial if refe | rence isidere | considered, wh d. Include copy | ether (/ of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw | / line th | rough citatio | n if not in | | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_I | DC1;32466;1 | - | | | | | | | | | | | |

| INFORMATI EXAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AD47 AC42 AC42 AD47 AC42 A | FORM ION DI DC NU 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 DC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | PTO-1449 ISCLOSURE STA DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | DAT 05/19 10/19 11/19 06/19 12/19 05/19 05/19 | NT U.S. P E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | AT 17 AP So FI Au PATEN NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushin | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 PLICANT rrells et al. LING DATE gust 4, 2000 T DOCUMENTS E tman | GRC 263 GRC 263 CLASS 332 329 375 356 | 2002 2002 2002 2002 2002 2002 2002 200 | o. | | | | |
|--|--|--|--|---|---|---|---|---|------------------|--|--|--|--|
| INFORMATI EXAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AB41 AC42 AD41 AC42 AD41 AG41 AG41 AG41 AG41 AI41 AI41 AI41 AI41 AI41 AI41 | FORM ION DI DC NU 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 DC 1 5.7 | PTO-1449 ISCLOSURE STA DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 | DAT 05/19 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 12/19 05/19 05/19 | NT U.S. P E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | AF So FI Au ATEN NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushi | PLICANT rrells et al. LING DATE gust 4, 2000 T DOCUMENTS E tman ico lis et al. ek | GRC 263 CLASS 332 329 375 356 | SUB- CLASS 178 347 295 | FILING DATE | | | | |
| INFORMATI EXAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AC41 A | DC DC 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 1 5.7 1 5.7 | SCLOSURE STA DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 CUMENT NUME | DAT 05/19 10/19 10/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 05/19 | NT U.S. P E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | ATEN AU ATEN NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushi | rrells et al. LING DATE gust 4, 2000 T DOCUMENTS E tman ico lis et al. ek | GRC 263 | SUB- CLASS 178 347 295 | FILING DATE | | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AC4 AD47 AC4 AD47 AC47 AC47 AC47 AC47 AC47 AC47 AC47 AC | DC NU 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 5.7 DC | DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 | DAT 05/19 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 05/19 | U.S. P E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | FI Au ATEN NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 T DOCUMENTS IE Iman ico lis <i>et al.</i> ek | GRC 263 CLASS 332 329 375 356 | SUB- CLASS 178 347 295 | FILING DATE | | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AC4 AD4 AE41 AF41 AG4 AF41 AG4 AI41 AI41 XAMINER NITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 | DC NU 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 5.7 DC | DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 | DAT 05/19 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | U.S. P E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | ATEN NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushi | T DOCUMENTS IE tman ico lis <i>et al.</i> ek | CLASS 332 329 375 356 | SUB- CLASS 178 347 295 | FILING DATE | | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL AA41 AB41 AC4 AD4 AC4 AD4 AC4 AD4 AC4 AD4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC4 AC | DC NL 1 5.5 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 5.7 DC | DCUMENT JMBER 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 | DAT 05/19 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | E 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | NAM Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye | IE tman ico lis <i>et al.</i> ek | CLASS 332 329 375 356 | SUB- CLASS 178 347 295 | FILING DATE | | | | |
| AA41 AB41 AC4 AD4 AE41 AF41 AF41 AG4 AH41 AI41 EXAMINER NITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | 1 5.5 1 5.5 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.6 1 5.7 5.7 DC | 515,014 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 OCUMENT NUME | 05/19 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | Trou Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye | tman ico lis <i>et al.</i> ek | 332 329 375 356 | 178 347 295 | | | | | |
| AB41 AC4 AD47 AE41 AF41 AG4 AF41 AG4 AF41 AG4 AF41 AG4 AF41 AG4 AH41 AI41 AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4* AN | 1 5,5 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 563,550 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 OCUMENT NUME | 10/19 11/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 996 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | Toth Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushi | ico lis e <i>t al.</i> ek | 329 375 356 | 347 295 | _ | | | | |
| AC4 AD4 AE41 AF41 AG4 AG4 AH41 AI41 XAMINER VITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 | 1 5,5 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 574,755 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 OCUMENT NUME | 11/19 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 996 997 997 997 997 997 998 | Pers Kotid Klime Naye Ushi | ico lis <i>et al.</i> ek | 375 356 | 295 | _ | | | | |
| AD4 AD4 AE41 AF41 AG4 AH41 AI41 XAMINER IITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 | 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 1 5,7 DC | 504,592 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | 02/19 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 997 997 997 997 997 998 | Kotid Klime Naye Ushii | lis <i>et al.</i> ek | 356 | 200 | , | | | | |
| AE41 AF41 AG4 AH41 AI41 XAMINER IITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM47 AN | 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 538,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 | 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 | 997 997 997 998 | Klime Naye Ushii | ek | | 1357 | | | | | |
| AE4 AF41 AG4 AH41 AI41 XAMINER ITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 | 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 536,396 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | 06/19 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 997 997 997 998 | Naye Ushii | ЭК | 1 2 2 2 | | | | | | |
| AF41 AG4 ² AH41 Al41 XAMINER IITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | 1 5,6 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 575,392 594,096 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | 10/19 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 997 997 998 | Naye Ushii | | 3/2 | 92 | | | | | |
| AG4 AH41 Al41 XAMINER IITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | 1 5,6 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 594,096 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | 12/19 05/19 06/19 | 997 998 | Ushi | bi et al. | 348 | 584 | | | | | |
| AH41 AI41 XAMINER NITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | 1 5,7 5,7 DC | 757,870 768,323 DCUMENT NUME | 05/19 06/19 | 998 | 1 | roku <i>et al.</i> | 333 | 195 | | | | | |
| AI41 XAMINER VITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | 5,7 DC | 768,323 | 06/19 | | Miya | et al. | 375 | 367 | | | | | |
| XAMINER JITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM42 AN | DC | | | 998 | Kroe | ger <i>et al.</i> | 375 | 355 | | | | | |
| XAMINER IITIAL AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | | | | FOREIGN | | | | • | | | | | |
| AJ41 AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | | | |
| AK41 AL41 AM4 ² AN | | | - | | | | | | Yes No | | | | |
| AL41 AM4 ² AN | ' | | | | | | | | Yes | | | | |
| AM4 | | <u></u> | | | | | | | Yes | | | | |
| AN | 1 | | | | | | | | Yes | | | | |
| AN | | OTHE | OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 41 | Tomassetti, Q and Publishers |)., "An s, pp. | Unusual Mi 754-759 (Se | crowa eptemb | ve Mixer," <i>16th European</i> per 8-12, 1986). | Microwave Conf | e <i>rence</i> , Microv | vave Exhibitions | | | | |
| AO | <u>41</u> | Tortoli, P. <i>et al.</i> , "Bidirectional Doppler Signal Analysis Based on a Single RF Sampling Channel," <i>IEEE Transactions on Ultrasonics, Ferroelectrics, and Frequency Control</i> , IEEE Ultrasonics, Ferroelectrics, and Frequency Control Society, Vol. 41, No. 1, pp. 1-3 (January 1984). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AP | <u>41</u> | Tsividis, Y. and Antognetti, P. (Ed.), <i>Design of MOS VLSI Circuits for Telecommunications</i> , Prentice-Hall, p. 304 (1985). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AQ | <u>41</u> | Tsividis, Y., "P IEEE, Vol. 71, | Princip No. 8 | eles of Opera 3, pp. 926-94 | ition ar 0 (Aug | nd Analysis of Switched-0 just 1983). | Capacitor Circuit | s," <i>Proceeding</i> | s of the IEEE, | | | | |
| AR | <u>41</u> | Tsurumi, H. and Maeda, T., "Design Study on a Direct Conversion Receiver Front-End for 280 MHZ, 900 MHZ, and 2.6 Ghz Band Radio Communication Systems," <i>41st IEEE Vehicular Technology Conference</i> , IEEE Vehicular Technology Society, pp. 457-462 (May 19-22, 1991). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| XAMINER | | | | | | | DATE COM | SIDERED | | | | | |
| XAMINER: Initial if ref | ference | e considered, whe ed. Include copy | ether of this | or not citation s form with r | n is in o next co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Draw line t. | through citation | n if not in | | | | |

| | | | | | | T | | T | | | Page 42 of 56 | | |
|--------------------|----------|------------------------|--|---|--|-----------------------------------|--|---|---|--------------------------------|------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPLICAT 09/632,8 | 10N NG | | | |
| | F | ORM | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | | | | | |
| <u>inf</u> | ORMATION | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROUP | | | | |
| <u></u> | | | | | U.S. P | PATEN | T DOCUMENTS | L | 2034 | | | | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DOC | | DAT | E | NAM | E , | CLA | ss su | JB- | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA42 | 5 77 | 0 985 | 06/19 | 998 | Ushi | roku et al | 333 | 19 | 3 | | | |
| | AB42 | 5 77 | <u>0,505</u> | 07/19 | 998 | Wall | | 375 | 20 |)6)6 | | | |
| | AC42 | 5.81 | 2 546 | 09/10 | 998 | Zhou | et al | 370 | 34 | 12 | | | |
| | AD42 | 5.81 | 12,540 | 10/10 | 008 | Miva | et al | 375 | 20 | <u>6</u> | | | |
| | AE 42 | 5.84 | 10,009 | 12/10 | 008 | Aber | o et al | 332 | 10 | <u>,,,</u> | | | |
| <u></u> | AE42 | 5,04 | 14,445 | 02/10 | 200 | Cran | ford Ir et al | 323 | 31 | 5 | | | |
| | AC42 | 5.07 | 2,440 | 06/10 | 200 | Cov | ot of | 370 | 50 | 18 | + | | |
| | AG42 | 5,90 | 3 467 | 08/10 | | Sehi | er et al | 275 | 30 | <u></u> :0 | | | |
| | | 5,93 | 53,407 | 00/1 | 000 | Mac | uno ir etol | 222 | 10 | 8 | + | | |
| | [A142 | 15,95 | 2,090 | 09/19 | FORFIG | | | 1 332 | 12 | .0 | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL | | DOG | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CLA | SS SU | JB- LASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ42 | | | _ | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK42 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL42 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM42 | | | _ | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | | t | | EP (In | luding Aut | bor T | itle Date Pertinent Pa | | | | | | |
| | AN AO | <u>42</u> <u>42</u> | Valdmanis, J Electronic De van de Kamp <i>Letters</i> , IEE, | .A. et a evices, o, M.M. Vol. 34 | al., "Picosec " <i>IEDM Tecl</i> J.L., "Asymi 1, No. 11, pp | metric 2. 1145 | d Subpicosend Optoele Digest, IEEE, pp. 597-6 signal level distribution -1146 (May 28, 1998). | ectronics for M 00 (December due to troposp | easuremen 5-7, 1983) oheric scint | nts of Fu). tillation,' | uture High Speed | | |
| | AP | <u>42</u> | Vasseur, H. a Electronics L | and Va etters, | nhoenacker IEE, Vol. 34 | ⁻ , D., "C 4, No. 4 | Characterization of tropo 1, pp. 318-319 (Februar | ospheric turbul ry 19, 1998). | ent layers | from rac | diosonde data," | | |
| | AQ | <u>42</u> | Verdone, R., "Outage Probability Analysis for Short-Range Communication Systems at 60 Ghz in ATT Urban Environments," <i>IEEE Transactions on Vehicular Technology</i> , IEEE Vehicular Technology Society, Vol. 46, No. 4, pp. 1027-1039 (November 1997). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Vierira-Ribeiro, S.A., <i>Single-IF DECT Receiver Architecture using a Quadrature Sub-Sampling Band-Pass Sigma-Delta Modulator</i> , Thesis for Degree of Master's of Engineering, Carleton University, UMI Dissertation Services, pp. 1-180 (April 1995). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>42</u> | Vierira-Ribeii <i>Sigma-Delta</i> Services, pp. | <i>Modul</i> 1-180 | ator, Thesis (April 1995) | for De). | gree of Master's of Eng | ineering, Carle | eton Unive | rsity, UN | Al Dissertation | | |
| EXAMINER | AR | <u>42</u> | Vierira-Ribeii <i>Sigma-Delta</i> Services, pp. | <i>Modul</i> 1-180 | ator, Thesis (April 1995) | for De). | gree of Master's of Eng | jineering, Carle | eton Unive | rsity, UN | Al Dissertation | | |

| | • | | (|) | | | | () | | | Page 43 of 56 |
|-----------------------------|---|---|---|------------------------------------|---|--------------------------|---|-----------------------------------|-------------------------|--------------------------------|--|
| | | | <u> </u> | | | A1 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL | ICATION NO |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PLICANT rrells et al. | | | | <u> </u> |
| <u></u> | TORMATIC | N DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAM | E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA43 | 5.9 | 60.033 | 09/1 | 999 | Shib | ano <i>et al.</i> | 375 | | 207 | |
| · | AB43 | 6.0 | 41.073 | 03/2 | 000 | Davi | dovici <i>et al.</i> | 375 | ; | 148 | |
| | AC43 | 6.0 | 54.889 | 04/2 | 000 | Koba | vashi | 327 | | 357 | |
| - <u>-</u> | AD43 | 6.0 | 84.922 | 07/20 | 000 | Zhou | et al. | , 375 | | 316 | |
| | AE43 | 6.1 | 25.271 | 09/20 | 000 | Row | and et al. | 455 | ; | 313 | 03/06/1998 |
| | AF43 | 6 1 | 47 340 | 11/2 | 000 | Levy | | 250 | ,) | 214 R | 09/29/1998 |
| | AG43 | 6 1 | 47 763 | 11/20 | <u>,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u> | Steir | lechner | 356 | | 484 | 12/27/1999 |
| | AH43 | 6 1 | 50 890 | 11/20 | 000 | Dam | naard <i>et al</i> | 331 | | 14 | 09/30/1998 |
| | A143 | 5 1 | 26 682 | 06/19 | 992 | Weir | berg et al | 320 | | 304 | |
| | 17440 | 10,17 | 20,002 | 00/10 | EOPEIG | DAT | INT DOCUMENTS | 1020 | | 1004 | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ43 | | | | | | · | | | | Yes No |
| | AK43 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL43 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM43 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (In | luding Aut | hor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>43</u> | Vilar, E. et al. International (17, 1997). | , "A C Confei | omprehensiv rence on Ani | ve/Sele tennas | ective MM-Wave Satellit and Propagation, Elect | te Downlink E ronics Divisio | Experim on of th | ent on Fade e IEE, pp. 2. | Dynamics," <i>Tenth</i> 98-2.101 (April 14- |
| | AO | <u>43</u> | Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> <i>Proceedings I</i> pp. 8-1 - 8-16 | , "A S <u>y</u> Vo. 34 (Octo | vstem to Me 6: <i>Characte</i> ber 4-7, 198 | asure ristics 33). | LOS Atmospheric Trans of the Lower Atmospher | smittance at ' re Influericing | I9 Ghz, <i>Radio</i> | " AGARD Co Wave Propa | onference agation, AGARD, |
| | AP . | <u>43</u> | Vilar, E. and S IEEE Transac | Smith, tions | H., "A Theo on Antennas | retical s and F | and Experimental Study Propagation, IEEE, Vol. | / of Angular S AP-34, No. 1 | Scintilla , pp. 2- | itions in Earti 10 (January | h Space Paths," 1986). |
| | AQ | <u>43</u> Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> , "A Wide Band Transhorizon Experiment at 11.6 Ghz," <i>Eighth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation</i> , Electronics Division of the IEE, pp. 441-445 (March 30- April 2, 1993). | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR <u>43</u> Vilar, E. and Matthews, P.A., "Amplitude Dependence of Frequency in Oscillators," <i>Electronics Letters</i> , IEE, Vol. 8, No. 20, pp. 509-511 (October 5, 1972). | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | <u> </u> | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | , |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe | rence sidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citations form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE mmunication to Applica | P 609. Draw | line th | rough citation | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_D | 3000000000000000000000000000000000000 | 6 of | 1284 | · · · · | | | ····· | | | TCL & U | sonso |

| • | • | | ĺ. | • | | | | | | | Page 44 of 56 | |
|-----------------------------|---------------|---|--|----------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|--------------------|---|--|--|
| | | | | | | A1 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | <u> </u> | APPL | ICATION NO |). | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AE | PLICANT | | 0370 | 52,000 | | |
| INI | ORMATIC | N DI: | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | <u>, </u> | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | DAT | E | NAN | E | CL | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE | |
| | | 5.8 | 41 811 | 11/1 | 998 | Sono | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 37 | | 235 | | |
| | AB44 | 4 0 | 51 475 | 09/10 | 977 | Cam | nhell | 342 | , 1 | 180 | | |
| | AC44 | 5.9 | 53 642 | 00/10 | 999 | Fold | keller et al | 45 | , ; | 105 1 | | |
| | | 4.6 | 53 117 | 03/1 | 087 | Heck | | 45 | , ; | 200 | | |
| | | 5.0 | 50,117 | 01/1 | 000 | Dhill | | | , | 209 | | |
| | | 5,0 | 04,406 | 01/13 | 399 | | ps et al. | | | 310 | | |
| | | 5,0 | 94,490 | 04/1 | 999 | Jone | <u>s</u> | 455 |) | 126 | | |
| | AG44 | 5,9 | 15,278 | 06/1 | 999 | Main | | /3 | | 658 | | |
| | AH44 | 6,02 | 28,887 | 02/20 | 000 | Harri | son et al. | 375 |) | 206 | | |
| | AI44 | 6,08 | 81,691 | 06/20 | 000 | Rena | ard et al. | 455 | i | 12.1 | | |
| | | - | | | FOREIGN | N PAT | | - | a_ | ~ <u>~</u> ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | |
| | AJ44 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | AK44 | AK44 AL44 | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | AL44 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | AM44 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | |
| | | | ОТНЕ | R (Ind | cluding Aut | hor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | | |
| | AN | <u>44</u> | Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> turbulence," <i>F</i> | , "An € ²rocee | experimental dings of the | 1 mm-v 25 th E | vave receiver system for uropean Microwave Cor | measuring Inference, Ne | ohase r kus Ho | noise due to a use, pp. 114- | atmosphe <i>r</i> ic 119 (1995). | |
| | AO | <u>44</u> | Vilar, E. and E Context of Fa No. 9, pp. 130 | Burgue de Dyi)6-131 | eño, A., "Ana namics," <i>IEE</i> 2 (Septembe | alysis a EE <i>Trai</i> er 199 | Ind Modeling of Time Int nsactions on Communic 1). | ervals Betwo ations, IEEE | en Ra Comm | in Rate Exce nunications S | edances in the ociety, Vol. 39, | |
| | AP | <u>44</u> | Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> <i>Conference</i> of 1985). | , "Ang n Ante | le of Arrival I annas and Pi | Fluctua ropaga | ations in High and Low E tion (ICAP 85), Electron | Elevation Ear ics Division | th Spa of the I | ce Paths," <i>Fo</i> EE, pp. 83-86 | ourth International 8 (April 16-19, | |
| | AQ | 44 Vilar, E., "Antennas and Propagation: A Telecommunications Systems Subject," <i>Electronics Division Colloque on Teaching Antennas and Propagation to Undergraduates</i> , IEE, pp. 7/1-7/6 (March 8, 1988). | | | | | | | | | ivision Colloquium | |
| | AR | <u>44</u> | Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> , "CERS*. Millimetre-Wave Beacon Package and Related Payload Doppler Correction Strategies," <i>Electronics Division Colloquium on CERS- Communications Engineering Research Satellite</i> , IEE, pp. 10/1-10/10 (April 10, 1984). | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ether of this | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPEF mmunication to Applicat | 2 609. Draw | line th | rough citatior | if not in | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_L | DC1;32466;1 | 7 0 | 1204 | | | | ••• | | | TOL 0 II | | |

| · · · | r | | (|) | | | | 1.1 | | | Page 45 of 56 | | |
|----------------------------|----------------|---|--|--------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|---------------------------|--------------|----------------------|----------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). | | |
| TN | EODMATIO | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | NT | AE Sc | PLICANT prrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | ORMATIO | N DIC | SCLOSURE SIA | AI EME | <u>N1</u> | FI | LING DATE | | GROU 2634 | P | | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | 2001 | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT | DAT | E | NAN | IE | СІ | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE | | |
| | | NU | MBER | 00/2/ | | | | | | CLASS | 04/06/1008 | | |
| | AA45 | 6,12 | 21,819 | 11/20 | 000 | Vice | of al | 32 | 7 | 112 | 04/06/1998 | | |
| | AC45 | 6 14 | 14,230 | 11/20 | 000 | Dure | | 45 | <u>/</u> | 323 | 12/31/1997 | | |
| | AD45 | 6.17 | 75,728 B1 | 01/20 | 001 | Mita | na | 45 | 5 | 323 | 03/03/1998 | | |
| | AE45 | 5.70 |)5.949 | 01/19 | 998 | Aleiv | unas <i>et al</i> . | 32 | 9 | 304 | | | |
| | AF45 | 5.88 | 33,548 | 03/19 | 999 | Assa | rd et al. | 32 | 9 | 306 | | | |
| | AG45 | 4,48 | 34,143 | 11/19 | 984 | Fren | ch <i>et al.</i> | 32 | 9 | 50 | | | |
| | AH45 | 5,84 | 1,324 | 11/19 | 998 | Willia | ams | 33 | 1 | 17 | | | |
| | Al45 | 4,85 | 55,894 | 08/19 | 989 | Asat | ni et al. | 36 | 3 | 157 | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СГ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ45 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK45 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL45 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM45 | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | Yes No | | |
| | | | ОТН | ER (Ind | cluding Aut | hor, T | itie, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>45</u> | Vilar, E. and Electronics L | Moulsi etters, | ey, T.J., "Co IEE, Vol. 21 | mmen , No. 1 | t and Reply: Probability 14, pp. 620-622 (July 4, | y Density Fur , 1985). | nction o | f Amplitude S | cintillations," | | |
| | AO | <u>45</u> | Vilar, E. et al. Letters, IEE, | , "Con Vol. 28 | nparison of F 3, No. 20, pp | Rainfal . 1922 | l Rate Duration Distribu -1924 (September 24, | utions for ILE 1992). | -IFE an | d Barcelona, | ' Electronics | | |
| | AP | <u>45</u> | Vilar, E., "Dej No. 9, pp. 73 | oolariz 2-733 (| ation and Fie (April 25, 199 | eld Tra 91). | insmittances in Indoor | Communicat | ions," E | lectronics Le | tters, IEE, Vol. 27, | | |
| | AQ | <u>45</u> | Vilar, E. and Larsen, J.R., "Elevation Dependence of Amplitude Scintillations on Low Elevation Earth Space Paths," <i>Sixth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation (ICAP 89) Part 2: Propagation</i> , IEE, pp. 150-154 (April 4-7, 1989). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | AR <u>45</u> Vilar, E. <i>et al.</i> , "Experimental System and Measurements of Transhorizon Signal Levels at 11 Ghz," <i>18th</i> <i>European Microwave Conference</i> , Microwave Exhibitions and Publishers Ltd., pp. 429-435 (September 12 - 15, 1988). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | 1 | | | | | | <u> </u> | DAT | ECONS | SIDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | rence sidere | considered, wh d. Include copy | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Drav ant. | v line th | rough citation | n if not in | | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;32468;1 | 8 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & H | sense | | |

| ٩ | • | | | · . 1 | | | | () | | | |
|--|--|-------------------------------------|--|---|--|---|--|---|--|---|--|
| | | | · . | <i>.</i> | | | | | | | Page 46 of 56 |
| | | | | | | A7 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AI | PLICANT | | | | |
| <u>IN</u> | FORMATIC | N DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | sc | orrells <i>et al.</i> | | | ····· | |
| | | | | | | F] At | LING DATE Igust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO NU | | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AA46 | 5.3 | 19,799 | 06/1 | 994 | Mori | ta | 45 | 5 | 78 | |
| | AB46 | 5.8 | 01.654 | 09/1 | 998 | Trav | lor | 34 | 1 | 144 | |
| · | AC46 | 5.3 | 69.404 | 11/1 | 994 | Galt | | 34 | | 143 | |
| | AD46 | 37 | 16 730 | 02/19 | 973 | Cerr | v.lr | 307 | · 7 | 295 | |
| | AF46 | 40 | 80 573 | 03/19 | 978 | How | ell | 32 | 5 | 439 | 1 |
| , | AF46 | 43 | 34 324 | 06/1 | 982 | Hoo | /er | 454 | <u>, </u> | 333 | |
| | AG46 | - - , 3 | 69 522 | 01/10 | 083 | Corr | v Ir ot al | 45 | , | 222 | · |
| | AU46 | 5.4 | 65 419 | 11/10 | 005 | Zhai | y, Ji. et al. | 450 | , : | 333 | |
| | Ar146 | 5,4 | 65,418 | 11/19 | 995 | | | 45 | | 332 | |
| | AI46 | 5,5 | 13,389 | 04/19 | 996 | Ree | ser <i>et al.</i> | 455 |) | 311 | |
| | <u> </u> | | | | FOREIGI | N PAI | | | | <u> </u> | |
| | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ46 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK46 | | · | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL46 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM46 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| | | 1 | | | | | | | | 1. | NO |
| | AN AO AP AQ | <u>46</u> <u>46</u> <u>46</u> | Vilar, E. and M the 4 th Europe 1974). Vilar, E. and M Parameters in Propagation S Vilar, E. and M <i>Electronics Le</i> Vilar, E. and W Millimetre Bar 5/1-5/8 (Januar | Matthe ean Mi Haddon an Ei Society Matthe etters, Wan, H Na, " <i>El</i> ary 17 | ws, P.A., "Ir crowave Co n, J., "Meas arth-Space F y, Vol. AP-32 ws, P.A., "M IEE, Vol. 7, IEE, Vol. 7, (.W., "Narro ectronics Di , 1991). | nporta nferen Path," 2, No. No. 18 W and vision | nce of Amplitude Scintilla ce, Microwave Exhibition nt and Modeling of Scinti IEEE Transactions on Ar 4, pp. 340-346 (April 198 ement of Phase Fluctuati 8, pp. 566-568 (September Wide Band Estimates of Colloquium on Radiocom | ations in Mil s and Publi llation Inten tennas and 4). ons on Milli er 9, 1971). Field Stren | limetric shers, <i>Propa</i> ; metric gth for s <i>in the</i> | Radio Links pp. 202-206 (Estimate Tur gation, IEEE Radiowave P Indoor Comn <i>Range 30-6</i> | " Proceedings of September 10-13, bulence Antennas and ropagation," hunications in the D Ghz, IEE, pp. |
| EXAMINER EXAMINER | AR 46 Vilar, E. and Faulkner, N.D., "Phase Noise and Frequency Stability Measurements. Numerical Techniques and Limitations," <i>Electronics Division Colloquium on Low Noise Oscillators and Synthesizer</i> , IEE, 5 pages (January 23, 1986). DATE CONSIDERED | | | | | | | | | | |
| conformance a | nd not con | sidere | ed. Include copy | of thi | s form with r | n is in next co | mmunication to Applican | ous. Draw | | ougn citation | |
| nd the second state of the | DC1:32466;1 Page 120 | 9 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | sense |

| r | 0 | | i | • | | | | t, i | | | Page <u>47</u> of 56 |
|---------------------------------------|--|-----------|---|-------------------------------|---|-------------------------------|--|---------------------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO | o. |
| | E | TORM | PTO-1449 | | | | 44.0630003 | | 109/6 | 32,850 | |
| IN | FORMATIO | N DIS | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | So | rrells et al. | | | | <u>.</u> = |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | CUMENT MBER | DATI | Ξ | NAM | E | С | _ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA47 | 5,9 | 59,850 | 09/19 | 999 | Lim | | 36 | 3 | 17 | |
| | AB47 | 5,15 | 57,687 | 10/19 | 992 | Tyme | es s | 37 | 5 | 1 | |
| | AC47 | 5,94 | 45,660 | 08/19 | 999 | Naka | suji <i>et al.</i> | 23 | 5 | 462.46 | |
| | AD47 | 6,09 | 91,939 | 07/20 | 000 | Banh | | 45 | 5 | 102 | |
| | AE47 | 6,09 | 91,941 | 07/20 | 000 | Mori | /ama <i>et al.</i> | 45 | 5 | 126 | |
| | AF47 | 6,09 | 98,886 | 08/20 | 000 | Swift | et al. | 23 | 5 | 472.01 | 01/21/1998 |
| | AG47 | 6,2 | 15,475 B1 | 04/20 | 001 | Meye | erson <i>et al</i> . | 34 | 5 | 173 | 06/07/1995 |
| | AH47 | 6,04 | 49,706 | 04/20 | 000 | Cook | et al. | 45 | 5 | 313 | |
| | AI47 | 6,06 | 61,551 | 05/20 | 000 | Sorre | ells <i>et al</i> . | 45 | 5 | 118 | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | • | COUNTRY | СІ | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ47 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AK47 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL47 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM47 | | | | | | | | | | Yes |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | Luding Aut | hor T | itle Date Pertinent P | ages etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>47</u> | Vilar, E. and IEE, Vol. 33, | Senin, No. 22 | S., "Propag 9, pp. 1901-1 | ation p 1902 (C | hase noise identified u October 23, 1997). | ising 40 Ghz | satellite | e downlink," E | Electronics Letters, |
| | AO | <u>47</u> | Vilar, E. et al (Barcelona) a Electronics D | ., "Sca and Tro ivision | ttering and E opical (Belen of the IEE, | Extincti n) Reg pp. 2.2 | on: Dependence Upon ions," <i>Tenth Internation</i> 30-2.233 (April 14-17, | Raindrop Si nal Conferen 1997). | ze Distr ce on A | ibution in Tei ntennas and | nperate Propagation, |
| | AP | <u>47</u> | Vilar, E. and AGARD Con Diversity, AG | Haddo ference ARD, | n, J., "Scinti e <i>Proceedin</i> pp. 27-1 - 27 | illation gs No. 7-13 (C | Modeling and Measure 332: Propagation Aspo October 18-22, 1982). | ement - A To ects of Frequ | ol for Re Jency Si | emote-Sensir haring, Interfe | ng Slant Paths," erence And System |
| | AQ47Vilar, E., "Some Limitations on Digital Transmission Through Turbulent Atmosphere," International Conference on Satellite Communication Systems Technology, Electronics Division of the IEE, pp. 169-187 (April 7-10, 1975).AR47Vilar, E. and Matthews, P.A., "Summary of Scintillation Observations in a 36 Ghz Link Across London," International Conference on Antennas and Propagation Part 2: Propagation, IEE, pp. 36-40 (November 28-30, 1978). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | L | <u></u> | | | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| EXAMINER: I conformance a | nitial if refe and not cor | rence | considered, wheel considered and the constant of the constant | nether y of thi | or not citatio is form with | on is in next co | conformance with MP | EP 609. Dra ant. | w line tł | nrough citatio | n if not in |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32466;1 | 0.0 | | | | | | | | | |

-

| ê | 0 | | l | • | | | | | | | Page 48 of 56 | | |
|---------------------|----------------|---|---|-----------------|---------------|-----------|------------------------|----------------|--------------|----------------|--------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | • • • | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO |), | | |
| | F | ORM I | PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANT | | 105/0 | 52,000 | | | |
| INE | ORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEMEN | <u>1T</u> | FI Au | LING DATE | | GROU 2634 | P | | | |
| <u></u> | | | | | U.S. F | ATEN | | | · · · · | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | UMENT | DATE | Ē | NAM | E | С | ASS | SUB- | FILING DATE | | |
| | | | ABER | 05/00 | | Duilter | | 45 | | 212 | | | |
| | AA40 | 6,00 | 1,555 | 05/20 | 200 | Buiur | lan et al. | 40 | 5 | 119 | | | |
| | AD40 | 6,09 | C 519 P1 | 07/20 | 00 | Sorre | lls et al. | 45 | 5 | 119 | 08/18/1000 | | |
| | AC48 | 0,20 | 6,518 B1 | 07/20 | | Sorre | | 40 | 5 F | 440 | 08/02/1000 | | |
| | AD48 | 6,35 | 3,735 B1 | 03/20 | 102 | Sorre | ilis et al. | 45 | 5 | 118 | 08/23/1999 | | |
| <u> </u> | <u>AE48</u> | 6,37 | 0,371 B1 | 04/20 | 002 | Sorre | lls et al. | 45 | 5 | 323 | 03/03/1999 | | |
| | AF48 | 5,62 | 8,055 | 05/19 | 997 | Stein | | 45 | 5 | 89 | _ | | |
| | AG48 | 5,67 | 8,220 | 10/19 | 997 | Four | nier | 45 | 5 | 302 | | | |
| | AH48 | 5,92 | 6,065 | 07/19 | 999 | Waka | ai et al. | 32 | 9 | 304 | | | |
| | AI48 | 3,62 | 2,885 | 11/19 | 971 | Ober | dorf et al. | 32 | 5 | 40 | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIG | | NT DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | С | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ48 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK48 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL48 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM48 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Inc | cluding Au | thor. Ti | tle. Date. Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN | OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) 48 Vilar, E. et al., "Wideband Characterization of Scattering Channels," Tenth International Conference on Antennas and Propagation, Electronics Division of the IEE, pp. 2.353-2.358 (April 14-17, 1997). | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | <u>48</u> | and 56 (July 6 | 5, 199 | 8). | | | | ign, re | | ng, pp. 50, 52, 54 | | |
| | AP | <u>48</u> | Voltage and 7 (November 19 | Гіте F 986). | Resolution ir | n Digitiz | ing Oscilloscopes: App | blication Note | 9 348, H | lewlett Packa | rd, pp. 1-11 | | |
| | AQ | <u>48</u> | Wan, K.W. <i>et al.</i> , "A Novel Approach to the Simultaneous Measurement of Phase and Amplitude Noises in Oscillator," <i>Proceedings of the 19th European Microwave Conference</i> , Microwave Exhibitions and Publishers Ltd., pp. 809-813 (September 4-7, 1989). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>48</u> | Wan, K.W. <i>et al.</i> , "Extended Variances and Autoregressive/Moving Average Algorithm for the Measurement and Synthesis of Oscillator Phase Noise," <i>Proceedings Of the 43rd Annual Symposium on Frequency Control,</i> IEEE, pp. 331-335 (1989). | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | • | | | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: I | nitial if refe | rence | considered, wh | ether | or not citati | on is in | conformance with MPI | EP 609. Dra | w line t | hrough citatio | in if not in | | |
| | DC1:32488-1 | sidere | a. Include copy | y of th | is form with | next co | ommunication to Applic | ant. | | | | | |
| | Page 12 | 11 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & F | lisense | | |

•

| • | Ū. | | Ĺ | | | | | | | 1 | Page 49 of 56 | | |
|---------------------|------------------------|-----------|---|--------------------------------|---|-------------------------|---|--------------------------------|------------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). | | |
| 2 | E | ORM I | PTO-1449 | | | 1/ AP | 44.0630003 | | 09/6 | 32,856 | | | |
| IN | FORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | So | rrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | _ | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | P | | | |
| | ······ | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | <u> </u> | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | _ | l | | | | | | | |
| INITIAL | | | JUMENT ABER | DAT | = | NAM | IE | | LASS | CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA49 | 4,48 | 3,017 | 11/19 | 984 | Ham | pel <i>et al.</i> | 30 | 32 | 17 | | | |
| | AB49 | 09/5 | 25,615 | | | Sorre | ells <i>et al.</i> | | | | 03/14/2000 | | |
| · | AC49 | 09/6 | 32,855 | | | Sorre | ells et al. | | | | 08/14/2000 | | |
| | AD49 | 09/6 | 32,857 | | | Sorre | ells et al. | | | | 08/14/2000 | | |
| | AE49 | | | | | ļ | | | | | | | |
| | AF49 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AG49 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AH49 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | A149 | | | l | FOREIGN | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ49 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AK49 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AL49 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM49 | 1 | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (In | iges, etc.) | | | 1 | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>49</u> | Wan, K.W. et High Bit Rate 1993). | al., "\ UHF/ | Nideband Tr SHF Channe | ransho el Soui | rizon Channel Sounder nders - Technology and | at 11 Ghz,' <i>Measurem</i> | ' <i>Electro</i> ent, IEE | nics Division , pp. 3/1-3/5 (| Colloquium on December 3, | | |
| | AO | <u>49</u> | Wang, H., "A Solid-State C | 1-V M ircuits | lultigigahertz Society, Vo | z RF N I. 33, N | lixer Core in 0.5 - μm Cl No. 12, pp. 2265-2267 (I | MOS," <i>IEEI</i> December | E <i>Journa</i> 1998). | al of Solid-Sta | te Circuits, IEEE | | |
| | AP | <u>49</u> | Watson, A.W Receivers," <i>L</i> 367-373 (Apr | .D. et Digital i il 22nd | <i>al.</i> , "Digital (<i>Processing (</i> I -26th, 1985 | Conve of Sign 5). | rsion and Signal Proces als in Communications, | sing for Hig Institution | ih Perfoi of Electr | mance Comr onic and Rac | nunications lio Engineers, pp. | | |
| | AQ | <u>49</u> | Weast, R.C. <i>et al.</i> (Ed.), <i>Handbook of Mathematical Tables</i> , Second Edition, The Chemical Rubber Co., pp. 480- 485 (1964). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>49</u> | Wiley, R.G., "Approximate FM Demodulation Using Zero Crossings," <i>IEEE Transactions on Communications</i> , IEEE, Vol. COM-29, No. 7, pp. 1061-1065 (July 1981). | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | k | L <u></u> | 4 . , | | | | <u>.,</u> | DA | TE CON | SIDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: | nitial if refe | rence | considered, wh | | or not citatic | on is in next o | conformance with MPE | P 609. Dra ant. | aw line ti | hrough citatio | n if not in | | |
| ::ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32466;1 Page 12 | 12 of | 1284 | , ., ., | | | | | | TCI & F | lisense | | |

•

Page 1212 of 1284

| ÷ | ę | | (| • | | | | <u>\</u> ' | | , | Page 50 of 56 | |
|--|-------------------------|--|--|-------------------|----------------------------------|-------------------------|---|--|-----------------------|------------------------------|----------------------------|--|
| | | | •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• | | | AT | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. | | | | | |
| | F | ORM B | PTO-1449 | | | 1744.0630003 09/632,856 | | | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIO | I DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NТ | So | APPLICANT Sorrells et al. | | | | | |
| | 010011201 | <u>, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u> | 02000112 0111 | | | FI | LING DATE | | GROUI | P | | |
| <u></u> | | | | • <u></u> • | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | ······································ | 12001 | | | |
| EXAMINER | T | | | | | | | | | | | |
| INITIAL | | | | DATI | E | | E | c | LASS | SUB- | FILING DATE | |
| | AA50 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AB50 | | | | | | | | | _ | | |
| | AC50 | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | |
| | AD50 | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | |
| | AE50 | ┨ | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | |
| ······ | AG50 | | | | | | | _ | | - | | |
| | AH50 | 1 | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | |
| | AI50 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | |
| | AJ50 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | |
| | AK50 | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AL50 | 1 | ۰ | | | | | | | | Yes | |
| | AM50 | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | Yes | |
| OTHER (Including Author Title Date Pertinent Pages etc.) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>50</u> | Worthman, W | /., "Co | nvergence | . Agair | a," <i>RF Design</i> , Primedi | a, p. 102 (M | arch 199 | 9). | | |
| | AO | <u>50</u> | Young, I.A. a IEEE Journal | nd Hoo of Sol | dges, D.A., " lid-State Circ | 'MOS S cuits, II | Switched-Capacitor Ar EEE, Vol. SC-14, No. (| nalog Sample 6, pp. 1020-1 | ed-Data 033 (De | Direct-Form I cember 1979 | Recursive Filters,")). | |
| | AP | <u>50</u> | Translation o | f Spec | ification and | Claim | s of FR Patent No. 224 | 45130, 3 pag | jes. | | | |
| | AQ | <u>50</u> | Fest, Jean-Pi 54, pp. 40-42 | erre, " (Dece | Le Convertis ember 1995). | sseur A | VN Revolutionne Le R | ecepteur Ra | dio," <i>Ele</i> | ctronique, JN | 1J (Publisher), No. | |
| | AR | <u>50</u> | Translation of DE Patent No. 35 41 031 A1, 22 pages. | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DAT | ECON | SIDERED | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance an | itial if refe | rence sidere | considered, wh d. Include cop | ether y of thi | or not citatio is form with I | n is in next co | conformance with MP | EP 609. Dra cant. | w line th | rough citatio | n if not in | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | oc1;32466;1 Page 121 | 3 of | 1284 | · . · · | | | | | | TCL & H | lisense | |

Ex. 1003

| ¢. | Ø | | (| 1 | | | | () | | | Page 51 of 56 | | | |
|-----------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------|------------------------------------|--|---|---|---|---------------------------------------|----------|----------------|---------------------------------------|--|--|--|
| | | | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. 1744.0630003 09/632,856 | | | | | | | | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | AF | PPLICANT | | 105/0 | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| <u>IN</u> | FORMATIC | <u>DN DI</u> | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FILING DATE GROUP | | | | | ····· | | | |
| | ········· | | | | | | Igust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | 0.0. F | | | | | | | | | |
| INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | NAME | | | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | | |
| | AA51 | | | | | ļ | | | | | | | | |
| | AB51 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AC51 | _ | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | |
| | AD51 | | | | | ļ | | | | | | | | |
| ·· | AE51 | | | | | ļ | | | | | | | | |
| | AF51 | - | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | |
| | AG51 | | | | | | | | <u>m</u> | | | | | |
| | AH51 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AI51 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | - <u>-</u> | - - | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | ER | R DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | | |
| | AJ51 | 1 | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | | |
| | AK51 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | | |
| | AL51 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | | |
| ···· | AM51 | | <u></u> | | | | | | | | Yes | | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (inc | luding Auti | hor. Ti | tle. Date. Pertinent Pa | aes. etc.) | ····· | <u> </u> | 1 | | | |
| <u></u> | AN | <u>51</u> | Translation of | EP P | atent No. 0 7 | 732 80 | 3 A1, 9 pages. | | | | | | | |
| | AO | <u>51</u> | Fest, Jean-Pie 54, 3 pages (D | erre, " Decen | The A/D Con aber 1995). | iverter (Trans | Revolutionizes the Rad lation of Doc. AQ50). | lio Receiver, | " Electr | onique, JMJ | (Publisher), No. | | | |
| | AP | <u>51</u> | Translation of C | Serma | n Patent No. | DE 19 | 7 35 798 C1, 8 pages. | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | <u>51</u> | Miki, S. and Na (April 30, 1956 | Miki, S. and Nagahama, R., <i>Modulation System II</i> , Common Edition 7, Kyoritsu Publishing Co., Ltd., pp. 146-154 (April 30, 1956). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>51</u> | Miki, S. and Na (April 30, 1956 | agaha). (Pa | ima, R., <i>Mo</i> o irtial Translat | <i>fulation</i> tion of | n System II, Common E Doc. AQ51). | dition 7, Kyo | ritsu Pu | ıblishing Co., | Ltd., pp. 146-149 | | | |
| EXAMINER | _ i i | | 1 | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe nd not con | rence sidere | considered, whe d. Include copy | ther c of this | or not citation s form with n | n is in o ext co | conformance with MPEF | P 609. Draw nt. | line th | ough citation | if not in | | | |
| DDMAWHODMA\SKGF | C1;32466;1 | 1 C | 1004 | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | |

| e | ç | | t <u>.</u> | · | | Page 52 of 56 | | | | | | | |
|----------------------------|------------------------------|-----------|--------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|--|--|--------------------|-----------------|----------------|--|--|--|
| | | | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APP 1744_0630003 | | | | PPLICATION NO. | | | |
| | EODMATIC | FORM | PTO-1449 | TEMP | NO | APPLICANT Sorrells et al. | | | | | | | |
| <u>11N.</u> | FORMATIC | | SCLUSURE STA | | <u>N1</u> | FILING DATE GROUP August 4, 2000 2634 | | | | | | | |
| | | | · <u> </u> | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAN | IE | CL | CLASS SUB | | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA52 | | | | | | | | | 1 | | | |
| | AB52 | | | | | <u> </u> | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | 1 | | | |
| | AC52 | + | | | · · · | 1 | <u></u> | | | | ······································ | | |
| | AD52 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AE52 | | | | | <u> </u> | | | • | | | | |
| | AE52 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | AG52 | | | | ······ | | ······· | | | | | | |
| | AH52 | | | | | <u> </u> | | <u> </u> | | + | | | |
| | A152 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 1/102 | | | | FORFICI | DAT | | | | | | | |
| | <u> </u> | T | | | | NPAI | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | 1 | 1 | | |
| INITIAL | | DO | DOCUMENT NUMBER | | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ52 | | | | · _ · · | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK52 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AL52 | + | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AM52 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | | | | D (In) | i cluding Aut | hor T | itle Date Portinent Pa | l | | | 1 10 | | |
| | AN | <u>52</u> | Rabiner, L.R. and 40-46 (19 | and 0 175). | Gold, B., The | eory Ar | d Application Of Digital | Signal Proce | əssing, | Prentice-Hall | l, Inc., pp. xiii-xii | | |
| | AO | <u>52</u> | English-langu Pages (Febru | age A ary 2, | bstract of Ja 1996 - Date | apanes of pul | e Patent Publication No. olication of application). | 08-032556 | , from <i>i</i> | ttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AP | <u>52</u> | English-langu Pages (May 3 | age A 1, 199 | bstract of Ja 96 - Date of | apanes publica | e Patent Publication No. ation of application). | 08-139524 | , from <i>f</i> | nttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AQ | <u>52</u> | English-langu Pages (Augus | English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 59-144249, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (August 18, 1984 - Date of publication of application). | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>52</u> | English-langu Pages (March | age A 8, 19 | bstract of Ja 88 - Date of | panes public | e Patent Publication No. ation of application). | 63-054002 | , from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | odi.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe nd not con | rence | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citatio s form with | n is in next co | conformance with MPEF | P 609. Drav nt. | v line th | rough citation | n if not in | | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | DC1;32468;1 Page 121 | 5 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & H | sense | | |

•

| 1- | ۲. | | (| j | | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------|-------------------------------|----------------------|-------------------------------|--|----------------------------------|--|--|------------|---------------|----------------|---------------------------------------|--|--|
| | | · · · <u>- · -</u> · | | | <u></u> | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. 1744.0630003 09/632.856 | | | | | Page 53 of 56 | | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | APPLICANT | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | NFORMATIC | DI MC | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | Sc | Sorrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | FILING DATEGROUPAugust 4, 20002634 | | | | | | | |
| | <u> </u> | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAN | NAME | | | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA53 | 1 | | | | | | | | 1.00 | | | |
| | AB53 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AC53 | | | | | | - | | | | | | |
| | AD53 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AE53 | | ······ | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AF53 | _ | | | | | | | | | | | |
| - | AG53 | _ | | | | ļ | | | | | | | |
| . | AH53 | | -, | | | | | | | | - | | |
| | AI53 | | | | | | | | | .l | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | I PAT | | | | ····· | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | OCUMENT NUMBER | | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ53 | _ | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AK53 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AL53 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | AM53 | | | | | | | | | | Yes No | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (In | cluding Auth | hor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pag | es, etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>53</u> | English-langu Pages (Augus | age A st 23, | bstract of Ja 1994 - Date o | panes of pub | e Patent Publication No. (lication of application). | 06-237276, | from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AO | <u>53</u> | English-langu Pages (Janua | age A iry 23, | bstract of Ja 1996 - Date | panes of pul | e Patent Publication No. (plication of application). | 08-023359, | from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | dl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AP | <u>53</u> | Translation of | Japai | nese Patent I | Public | ation No. 47-2314, 7 page | 25. | N | | | | |
| | AQ | <u>53</u> | Partial Transla | Partial Translation of Japanese Patent Publication No. 58-7903, 3 pages. | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>53</u> | English-langu Pages (Augus | English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 58-133004, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (August 8, 1993 - Date of publication of application). | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | <u>I</u> | · · · · | - L | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: Conformance | nitial if refe and not con | rence sidere | considered, who | ether of thi | or not citation s form with n | n is in ext co | conformance with MPEP mmunication to Applicant | 609. Draw | line th | rough citation | if not in | | |
| ODMAWHODMA\SKGF | _oc1:32466:1 Page 121 | 6 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | sense | | |

| • | ~ e | | (_ | J | | | | () | | | Page 54 of 56 | | |
|-------------------------------|----------------|-----------------|---------------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|-----------------|---|--------------|------------------|----------------|------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | A 1 | ATTY. DOCKET NO. APPLICATION NO. 1744.0630003 09/632.856 | | | | | | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | A | APPLICANT | | | | | | |
| <u>IN</u> | FORMATIC | DN DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | F | Sorrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | Ā | ugust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | | | |
| | | -1 | | | U.S. P | | NT DOCUMENTS | | | - 1 | - - | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO NU | | DAT | E | NAI | ME | c | LASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| - | AB54 | _ | | | | | ······································ | | | | | | |
| | AC54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u></u> | AD54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AE54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| × | AG54 | | | | • • • | | | | | - | | | |
| | AH54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AI54 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | · | <u></u> | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | ER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ54 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AK54 | + | ,, | | | | | | | | No Yes No | | |
| | AL54 | | | | | | | | · | | Yes | | |
| | AM54 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Inc | luding Auth | ior, T | itle, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | · | 1 | 1 10 | | |
| | AN | <u>54</u> | English-langua Pages (April 4 | age Al , 1985 | bstract of Ja 5 - Date of pi | panes ublica | se Patent Publication N tion of application). | o. 60-05870 | 5, from / | http://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AO | <u>54</u> | English-langua Pages (April 2 | age Al 3, 199 | bstract of Ja 92 - Date of p | panes public | se Patent Publication Nation of application). | o. 04-12361 | 4, from <i>t</i> | http://www1.ip | dl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | АР | <u>54</u> | English-langua Pages (April 20 | ige Al 8, 199 | bstract of Jap 92 - Date of p | panes oublic | se Patent Publication Ne ation of application). | o. 04-12760 | 1, from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | dl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| | AQ | <u>54</u> | English-langua Pages (July 13 | English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 05-175730, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (July 13, 1993 - Date of publication of application). | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>54</u> | English-langua Pages (July 13 | ge At , 199 | ostract of Jap 3 - Date of p | oanes ublica | e Patent Publication No ation of application). | o. 05-175734 | 4, from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | dl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| EXAMINER | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | DAT | E CONS | IDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | rence sidere | considered, whe | ther c | or not citation | is in | conformance with MPE | EP 609. Dra | w line th | rough citation | if not in | | |
| ODMAMHODMA\SKGF_ | _DC1;32466;1 | | | | | GAL U | | aril. | | | | | |
| | Page 121 | 7 of | 1284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | sense | | |

~

| AFTY. DOCKT NO. APPLICATION NO. INTO DISCLOSUBE STATEMENT INTO DISCLOSUBE STATEMENT INTO DISCLOSUBE STATEMENT COLSPANT SECOND ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACSS ACONTRY CLASS SUB- ACONTRY CLASS ACONTRY | i P | • | | i |) | | | (|) | | | Page 55 of 56 | | |
|---|---------------------|----------------|--|--|---|----------------------------------|-------------------|---|-----------|-----------------|----------------|------------------|--|--|
| PORM PTO-1449 Information Information Information INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT APPLICANT GROUP GROUP INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT APPLICANT GROUP GROUP INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT DATE APPLICANT GROUP INFORMATION DISCLOSURE STATEMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB AA55 DOCUMENT DATE DATE DATE CLASS SUB AA55 DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB Ye AA55 DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB Ye AA55 DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB Ye AA55 DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS | | | | | | | A | TTY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION N | 0. | | |
| Introduction Disclosion Disclosion Disclosion Disclosion Disclosion EXAMINER NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS Filling Date Sold SUB- CLASS Filling Date Sold AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 AA55 <td></td> <td>I</td> <td>TORM</td> <td>PTO-1449</td> <td>TEME</td> <td>Nm</td> <td>AI</td> <td>PPLICANT prrells et al.</td> <td></td> <td>109/0</td> <td>52,850</td> <td></td> | | I | TORM | PTO-1449 | TEME | Nm | AI | PPLICANT prrells et al. | | 109/0 | 52,850 | | | |
| U.S. PATIENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT DATE NAME CLASS SUB_ CLASS FILING DATE AA55 AB55 | | ORMATIO | N DIS | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | <u>NT</u> | FI | FILING DATE | | | GROUP | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FILING DATE AA55 AB55 | | | | | | U.S. P | | T DOCUMENTS | | 12034 | | | | |
| INITAL DOCUMERT DATE NAME CLASS SUB- CLASS FULNG DATE AA55 AC55 Image: Class FULNG DATE Image: Class FULNG DATE Image: Class FULNG DATE AA55 Image: Class | EXAMINER | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AA55 | INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT MBER | DAT | E | NAN | 1E | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| A655 Image: Constraint of a parameter of | | AA55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AC55 AC57 AC57 <th< td=""><td></td><td>AB55</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<> | | AB55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AD55 | | AC55 | ļ | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | _ | | |
| AF55 | | AD55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Ar35 | | AE55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AH65 FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB_CLASS TRANSLATION AJ55 AK55 DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB_CLASS TRANSLATION AK55 AK55 Image: Count of the state of th | | AF55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| AISS FOREIGN PATENT DOCUMENTS EXAMINER DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB- CLASS TRANSLATIO AJ55 AK55 AK55 Image: Country of the second secon | | AH55 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL DOCUMENT NUMBER DATE COUNTRY CLASS SUB_ CLASS TRANSLATION CLASS AJ55 AK55 Image: Country CLASS SUB_ CLASS TRANSLATION CLASS AK55 Image: Country CLASS SUB_ CLASS TRANSLATION CLASS AK55 Image: Country CLASS SUB_ CLASS Image: Class AK55 Image: Country Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class AK55 Image: Country Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class AK55 Image: Country Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class AK55 Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class AK55 Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class Image: Class AN 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdi.jpo.go.jp, 2 Page: Class (November 21, 1995 - Date of publication of application). AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdi.jpo.go.jp, 1 AP 55 Englis | | A155 | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIALDOCUMENT NUMBERDATECOUNTRYCLASSSUB- CLASSTRANSLATION CLASSAJ55 | | | | | | FOREIGN | | ENT DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| AJ55 | EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOG | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| AK55 AL55 Main and the second se | | AJ55 | | - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| AL55 Ministry Ministreft Ministry M | | AK55 | <u>† </u> | | | | | | | | 1 | Yes | | |
| AM55 OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (November 21, 1995 - Date of publication of application). AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). EXAMINER DATE CONSIDE | | AL55 | 1 | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| OTHER (Including Author, Title, Date, Pertinent Pages, etc.) AN 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (November 21, 1995 - Date of publication of application). AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1986 - Date of publication of application). EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | | AM55 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| AN 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (November 21, 1995 - Date of publication of application). AP 55 AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). BATE CONSIDERED | | | | | D /Ind | Juding Auth | T | itle Date Partinent Pages | etc.) | | | NO | | |
| AN 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-154344, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 Pages (November 21, 1995 - Date of publication of application). AO 55 AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). DATE CONSIDERED | | 1 1 | | | K (III | adding Addi | 101, 1 | ille, Dale, Fertilient Fages | , etc.j | | | | | |
| AO 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 07-307620, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 2 AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | | AN | <u>55</u> | English-langua Pages (June 1 | age A 6, 19 | bstract of Jap 95 - Date of p | panes public | e Patent Publication No. 07 ation of application). | -154344 | , from <i>h</i> | ttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| AP 55 Oppenheim, A.V. and Schafer, R.W., Digital Signal Processing, Prentice-Hall, pp. vii-x, 6-35, 45-78, 87-121 and 136-165 (1975). AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). Date considered EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | | AO | <u>55</u> | English-langua Pages (Noven | age A nber 2 | bstract of Jap 1, 1995 - Da | panes te of p | e Patent Publication No. 07 publication of application). | -307620 | , from h | ttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| AQ 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). EXAMINER | · | AP | <u>55</u> | Oppenheim, A 136-165 (1975 | V. ar 5). | nd Schafer, R | R.W., 1 | Digital Signal Processing, P | rentice-H | lall, pp. | vii-x, 6-35, 4 | 5-78, 87-121 and | | |
| AR 55 English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). DATE CONSIDERED | | AQ | <u>55</u> | English-langua Page (May 19 | English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 55-066057, from http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp, 1 Page (May 19, 1980 - Date of publication of application). | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER DATE CONSIDERED | | AR | <u>55</u> | English-language Abstract of Japanese Patent Publication No. 63-065587, from <i>http://www1.ipdl.jpo.go.jp,</i> 1 Page (March 24, 1988 - Date of publication of application). | | | | | | | | | | |
| | EXAMINER | _II | | L | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: Initial if reference considered, whether or not citation is in conformance with MPEP 609. Draw line through citation if not in conformance and not considered. Include copy of this form with next communication to Applicant. | EXAMINER: In | itial if refer | rence | considered, whe | ther of this | or not citation | n is in ext co | conformance with MPEP 60 | 9. Draw | line th | rough citation | n if not in | | |
| | ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_L | DC1;32468;1 | | 20.4 | . | | | and a second to reproduct. | | | | | | |

| ·, v | | | 1 |) | | | | (: | | 1 | Page 56 of 56 | | |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|-----------|------------------------------|-------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------|--|-------------|-------------|----------------|-----------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | ATT | Y. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). | | |
| | F | ORM | PTO-1449 | | | 174 | 1744.0630003 09/632,856 | | | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIO | N DIS | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | Soi | Sorrells et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | FII Auç | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 | | | GROUP 2634 | | | |
| | | | • | | U.S. P | ATENT | DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | DAT | - | | _ | | | 0.115 | | | |
| INITIAL | | NUN | MBER | | E | NAN | 2 | | A22 | CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AB56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AC56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AD56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AE56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AF56 | <u> </u> | | I | | L | | | | | | | |
| | AG56 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AH56 | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | A156 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | T | | | FOREIGN | | NT DOCUMENTS | | | | T | | |
| INITIAL | | DOC | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CI | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ56 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AK56 | 1 | <u> </u> | | | | <u> </u> | | | | Yes | | |
| | AL56 | | | | | | | | | | Yes | | |
| | AM56 | | | | | | ·· | | | | Yes | | |
| | | | 0.711 | | | | | | | | No | | |
| | T1 | | | | cluding Aut | nor, II | tie, Date, Pertinent P | ages, etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>56</u> | English-lang Page (June 2 | uage A 27, 198 | bstract of Ja 8 - Date of p | apanese oublicat | e Patent Publication N ion of application). | o. 63-15369 | 1, from i | http://www1.ij | - odl.jpo.go.jp, 1 | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | <u>56</u> | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | _ | | • | | | | | |
| | | 56 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | <u>50</u> | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | <u></u> | | | | | | | | |
| | | 56 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | 50 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | <u></u> | | | |
| | AR | <u>56</u> | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | . | | | | <u> </u> | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | | | |
| EXAMINER: In | itial if refe | rence | considered, w | nether | or not citatio | n is in | conformance with MP | EP 609. Dra | w line ti | nrough citatic | n if not in | | |
| CONTOFMANCE A | DC1;32468;1 | sidere | a. Include cop | y of th | is form with | next co | mmunication to Applic | cant. | | | | | |
| D | 1010 | -f1 | 201 | | | | | | | TOL O II | | | |

J.



Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael Q. Lee Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcorn Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Heidi L. Kraus Edward W. Yee Albert L. Fero[®] Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Molly A. McCall Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Albert J. Fasulo II* Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston[®]

June 9, 2003

LuAnne M. Yuricek* Registered Patent Agents -Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Ann E. Summerfield Helene C. Carlson Gaby L. Longsworth Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Anneliwa G. Uk

Angelique G. Uy Mary B. Tung Katrina Y. Pei Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzman

John J. Figueroa Timothy A. Doyle Jennifer R. Mahalingappa

Kimberly N. Reddick

Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes Bruce E. Chalker Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier

Rae Lynn Prengaman Jane Shershenovich*

Lawrence J. Carroll* George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein*

Daniel A. Klein* Rodney G. Maze Jason D. Eisenberg Michael A. Specht* Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller* Jon E. Wright* Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford

Of Counsel Kenneth C. Bass III Lisa A. Dunner Evan R. Smith

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8674 INTERNET ADDRESS: MLEE@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Group Art Unit 2634

 Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000
 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations
 Inventors: David F. SORRELLS et al. Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Second Preliminary Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.115 in the Revised Format of the Pre-OG Notice Dated January 31, 2003;
- 2. Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 3. A listing of the cited documents on Form PTO-1449 (4 pages);
- 4. Copies of the cited documents (AE49-AI49; AL19-AM19; AO56-AR56; AA50-AI50; AJ20-AM20; AN57-AQ57; AA51-AF51; AJ21-AM21; AJ22); and
- 5. One (1) return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

Commissioner for Patents June 9, 2003 Page 2

)...

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

RNE KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Enclosures

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;138439;1





Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michaele B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Stetfe Michael B. Ray Robert C. Millonig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcorn Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugaisky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Heidi L. Kraus Edward W. Yee Albert L. Ferro* Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Molly A. McCall Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Kimberly N. Reddick

January 23, 2004

Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn Prengaman Jane Shershenovich Lawrence J. Carroll George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein Jason D. Eisenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller LuAnne M. Yuricek* John J. Figueroa Ann E. Summerfield Tiera S. Coston*

Aric W. Ledford*

Registered Patent Agents -Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Helene C. Carlson Gaby L. Longsworth Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Mary B. Jung Katrina Y. Pei Quach Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzman Timothy A. Doyle Jennifer R. Mahalingappa Teresa A. Colelia Victoria S. Rutherford Eric D. Hayes

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8674 INTERNET ADDRESS: MLEE@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

FILE COPY

Art Unit 2634

Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation

Inventors: Sorrells *et al.* Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 2. A list of the cited documents on Forms PTO-1449 (6 pages);
- 3. A compact Disc labeled "Disc 3" in PDF format (which contains electronic copies of the cited documents);
- 4. Copies of cited documents: AA56, AB56, AC56, AD56, AE56, AN59; and
- 5. Return postcard.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

Commissioner for Patents January 23, 2004 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

N

Respectfully submitted,

RNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

hael Q/Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

MQL/JTH/agj SKGF\DCI\222608.1



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: David F. SORRELLS *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Netw

or: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementations Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Chin, Stephen Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement

Commissioner for Patents Washington, D.C. 20231

Sir:

Listed on accompanying Form PTO-1449 are documents that may be considered material to the examination of this application, in compliance with the duty of disclosure requirements of 37 C.F.R. §§ 1.56, 1.97 and 1.98. The reference numbering on the accompanying Form PTO-1449 for this Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement is a continuation of the numbering in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Applicants have listed publication dates on the attached PTO-1449 based on information presently available to the undersigned. However, the listed publication dates should not be construed as an admission that the information was actually published on the date indicated.

Applicants reserve the right to establish the patentability of the claimed invention over any of the information provided herewith, and/or to prove that this information may
: 1

not be prior art, and/or to prove that this information may not be enabling for the teachings purportedly offered.

()

Applicants provide the following comments regarding the documents:

Document AE49 is a co-owned patent which is directed to related subject matter.

- 2 -

Document AF49 was cited in an Office Action in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/489,675, filed January 24, 2000, entitled "Bar Code Scanner Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology for Up-Conversion and Down-Conversion," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action was U.S. Patent No. 6,091,940, which was cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Documents AG49-AI49 and AA50-AC50 were cited in an Office Action in copending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/476,092, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Analog Zero IF FM Decoder and Embodiments Thereof, Such as the Family Radio Service," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AL19, AM19 and AD50 were cited in an International Search Report in PCT Appl. No. PCT/US01/08969, filed March 22, 2001, entitled, "Integrated Frequency Translation and Selectivity with a Gain Control Functionality, and Applications Thereof," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Search Report were U.S. Patent Nos. 4,888,557 and 5,801,654 and PCT Publication Nos. WO 96/02977 and WO 96/39750, which were cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Document AJ20 was cited in an Office Action in co-pending Japanese Patent Application Serial No. 2000-577,764, filed June 21, 2000, entitled "Applications of

- 3 -

• •

Universal Frequency Translation,". Also cited in said Office Action was Japanese Patent Publication No. 58-133004, which was cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

()

Documents AK20, AL20, AJ21, AK21, AL21, AP56 and AQ56 were cited in an International Search Report in PCT Appl. No. PCT/US01/12086, filed April 13, 2001, entitled, "Frequency Converter," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said International Search Report was U.S. Patent No. 5,844,449, which was cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Document AE50 was cited in an Office Action in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/376,509, filed August 18, 1999, entitled "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AM21 and AJ22 were cited in an Official Notice of Rejection in copending Japanese Patent Application No. 2000-577,765, filed June 21, 2000, entitled "Method and System for Ensuring Reception of a Communications Signal," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Rejection were Japanese Patent Publication Nos. 56-114451, 8-32556 and 8-139524, which were cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Documents AF50-AH50, AA51, AC51 and AF51 were cited in and Office Action in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/476,330, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Multi-Mode, Multi-Band Communication System," directed to related subject matter.

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

Document AI50 was cited in an Office Action in co-pending U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/567,963, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Frequency Synthesizer Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB51, AD51 and AE51 were cited in an Office Action in co-pending U.S. Patent Appl. No. 09/526,041, filed March 14, 2000, entitled, "DC Offset, Re-radiation, and I/Q Solutions Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

The other documents in the PTO-1449 do not fall within the above categories.

It is noted that some of these documents could be classified in more than one of the above categories.

This statement should not be construed as a representation that information more material to the examination of the present patent application does not exist. The Examiner is specifically requested not to rely solely on the material submitted herewith.

Applicants have checked the appropriate boxes below.

- This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed before the mailing of a first
 Office Action. No statement or fee is required.
- 2. This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date AND after the mailing date of the first Office Action on the merits, but before the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance.
 - □ a. I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).

- 4 -

()

()

- 5 -

1 1

í)

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

- □ b. I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
- □ c. Attached is our Check No. 32067 in the amount of \$_____ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p).
- □ 3. This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date and after the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance, but before payment of the Issue Fee. A separate Petition to the Group Director, requesting consideration of this Information Disclosure Statement, is concurrently submitted herewith, along with our Check No. ______ in the amount of \$______ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(i).
 - □ a. I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).
 - b. I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
- The document(s) was/were cited in a search report by a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application. Submission of an English language version of the search report that indicates the degree of relevance found

by the foreign office is provided in satisfaction of the requirement for a concise explanation of relevance. 1138 OG 37, 38.

- 6 -

☑ 5. Concise explanations of the relevance of non-English language documents AJ20-AL20, AK21, AM21 and AJ22 appear below:

1 1

Document AJ20 (JP 60-130203) appears to describe a frequency converter. A copy of the English language translation of document AJ20 is enclosed as document AO56 on the attached PTO-1449.

- Document AK20 (DE 196 27 640 A1) appears to describe a mixer. Document AK20 is a counterpart German application of U.S. Patent No. 5,680,078, which was cited in Applicants' Information Disclosure Statement filed on July 25, 2002 in connection with the above-captioned application.
- Document AL20 (EP 0 087 336 A1) appears to describe a transistorized mixer for microwave transmitters. The granted version of document AL20 is cited as document AM20 (EP 0 087 336 B1) and contains an Englishlanguage version of the claims.
- Document AK21 (FR 2 669 787 A1) appears to describe a symmetrical super high frequency mixer. A copy of the English-language abstract of document AK21 is enclosed as document AR56 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AM21 (JP 61-30821) appears to describe a squelch device. A copy of the English-language abstract of document AM21 is enclosed as document AP57 on the attached PTO-1449.
- Document AJ22 (JP 5-327356) appears to describe a frequency converter. A copy of the English-language abstract of document AJ22 is enclosed as document AQ57 on the attached PTO-1449.
- □ 6. Copies of the documents were cited by or submitted to the Office in an IDS that complies with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)-(c) in Application No. ______, filed ______, which is relied upon for an earlier filing date under 35 U.S.C. § 120. Thus, copies of these documents are not attached. 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(d).

David F. SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed PTO-1449, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents have been considered.

- 7 -

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

E, KASSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

1

Mickael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date: June 9, 2003

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

()

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;94511;1

| DEC 15 | 2004 3344 | | |
|-------------------------|--|---|----------------------------------|
| 3. | WART | Due Date: | None |
| Applicants: | David F. SORRELLS et al. | Art Unit: | 2634 |
| | | Examiner: | Chin, Stephen |
| Application No.: | 09/632,856 | Docket: | 1744.0630003 |
| Filed: | August 4, 2000 | Atty: | MQL/JEW |
| For: | Wireless Local Area Network Including Multi-Phase Emboo | (WLAN) Using Universal liments and Circuit Imple | Frequency Translation Technology |
| When receipt stamp is p | blaced hereon, the USPTO acknow | wledges receipt of the follow | ving documents: |

- 1. SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Second Preliminary Amendment Under 37 C.F.R. § 1.115 in the Revised Format of the Pre-OG Notice Dated January 31, 2003;
- 3. Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 4. A listing of the cited documents on Form PTO-1449 (4 pages);
- 5. Copies of the cited documents (AE49-AI49; AL19-AM19; AO56-AR56; AA50-AI50; AJ20-AM20; AN57-AQ57; AA51-AF51; AJ21-AM21; AJ22); and
- 6. One (1) return postcard.

Please Date Stamp And Return To Our Courier

PATEN

JUN 09

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;138454;1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox P.L.L.C. 1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20005-3934

۰.,

1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| 6 | | 2004 | 2) 14 | . , | | | | ζ j | | | Page 1 of 4 |
|---------------------|--------------|-----------|--------------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------|-------------------|--|--------------|--------------|---------------|------------------|
| ., | DEC 1 7 | 200 | 影 | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO |). |
| | man F | ARUET | 7 PTO-1449 | | | 17 AP | 44.0630003 | | 09/6 | 32,856 | ······ |
| SUPPLEMEN | TAL INFO | RMATI | ON DISCLOS | URE S | TATEMENT | Da | vid F. SORRELLS e | tal. | | | |
| | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | ₽ | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | CUMENT IBER | DAT | E | NAM | E | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u></u> | <u> </u> | | , | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u></u> | AE49 | 6,42 | 1,534 B1 | 07/2 | 002 | Cool | k et al. | | <u></u> | | 08/18/1999 |
| | AF49 | 6,33 | 0,244 B1 | 12/2 | 001 | Swa | rtz et al. | | | | 01/16/1998 |
| | AG49 AH49 | 4,30 | 4, <u>357</u> 0.145 | 09/1 | 984 | Willia | ams | | | | - |
| | AI49 | 5,60 | 0,680 | 02/1 | 997 | Mish | ima et al. | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | I PAT | | · | | - <u></u> | - <u>r</u> |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с. | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | | | <u></u> | | | | | | | | |
| | AL19 | EP (|) 254 844 A2 | | 02/1988 | | EP | н |)3D | 7/00 | N// |
| <u> </u> | AM19 | EP (|) 632 577 A1 | | 01/1995 | | EP | н |)3D | 7/16 | N// |
| | | | ОТН | ER (In | L cluding Aut | hor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | <u></u> |
| | | | | | 2 | | ***** | | | | |
| | AO | <u>56</u> | Translation c application). | of Japa | nese Patent | Public | cation No. 60-130203, 3 | pages (July | 11, 198 | 35- Date of p | ublication of |
| | AP | <u>56</u> | Razavi, B., ". Digest of Te | A 900- chnicai | MHz/1.8-Gh Papers, IEE | z CMC E, pp. | OS Transmitter for Dual-I 128-131 (1998). | Band Applic | ations," | Symposium | on VLSI Circuits |
| | AQ | <u>56</u> | Ritter, G.M., Exhibitions a | "SDA, nd Pul | A New Solu blishers, pp. | tion fo 729-73 | r Transceivers," <i>16th Eu</i> 33 (September 8, 1986). | ropean Mic | rowave | Conference, | Microwave |
| | AR | <u>56</u> | DIALOG File Date of publi | 351 (I cation | Derwent WP of applicatio | l) Eng n). | lish Language Patent At | stract for F | R 2 669 | 787, 1 page | (May 29, 1992- |
| EXAMINER | | | 4 | | <u> </u> | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | |
| | | | | | | • | | | | | |

.

.

| | | | | | | | | | | | Page 2 of 4 |
|---------------------------------------|------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------------|-----------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------|---|----------------------|--------------|---------------------|--------------------|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION N 32,856 | ο. |
| SUDDLEMEN | | PORM | PTO-1449 TON DISCLOS | URE S | TATEMENT | AP Da | PLICANT vid F. SORRELLS e | t al. | | | |
| SOFFILMMEN | | | | | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROU 2634 | ₽ | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | | DAT | E | NAM | E | C | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AA50 | 5.60 | 6.731 | 02/1 | 997 | Pace | et al. | | | | |
| | AB50 | 5,87 | 70,670 | 02/1 | 999 | Riple | y et al. | | | | |
| | AC50 | 6,31 | 4,279 B1 | 11/20 | 001 | Mohi | ndra | | | | 06/29/1998 |
| | AD50 | 5,63 | 3,815 | 05/19 | 997 | Your | g | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AE50 | 3.24 | 6.084 | 04/19 | 966 | Kryte | | | | | |
| | AF50 | 3.70 | 2.440 | 11/19 | 972 | Moo | ··· | | | | |
| | AG50 3.767.984 10/1973 | | | | | | oda et al. | | | | |
| | AH50 | 3.85 | 52 530 | 12/19 | 974 | Sher | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | A150 | 4 22 | 0 977 | 00/10 | <u>980</u> | Vam | anaka | | | | |
| | | -7,22 | .0,077 | 100/11 | FOREICA | | | l | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUM | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | с | LASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ20 | JP 6 | 60-130203 | | 07/1985 | | JP | н | 03D | 7/00 | Yes (Doc. AO56) |
| | AK20 | DE | 196 27 640 A1 | | 01/1997 | | DE | н | 03D | 7/12 | No |
| | AL20 | EP | 0 087 336 A1 | | 08/1983 | | EP | н | 03D | 7/12 | No |
| | AM20 | EP | 0 087 336 B1 | | 07/1986 | | EP | н | 03D | 7/12 | No |
| | | | отн | ER (In | cluding Aut | hor, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | <u>57</u> | Akos, D.M. e Communicat | t al., "I ions, II | Direct Bandp EEE, Vol. 47 | ass S , No. 7 | ampling of Multiple Disti 7, pp. 983-988 (July 199 | nct RF Sig 9). | nals," IE | EE Transact | ions on |
| | AO | <u>57</u> | Patel, M. et a Jitter," VTC 2 | al., "Ba 2002, I | indpass Sam EEE, pp. 190 | npling 1 01-190 | for Software Radio Rece 95 (2002). | eivers, and | the Effe | ct of Oversai | npling on Aperture |
| | AP | <u>57</u> | English-lang publication o | uage A f appli | Abstract of Jacation). | apanes | e Patent Publication No |). 61-03082 | 1, 1 Pag | je (February | 13, 1986- Date of |
| | AQ | <u>57</u> | English-lang of publication | uage A n of ap | Abstract of Japlication). | apanes | e Patent Publication No |). 0 5-327 35 | 6, 1 Pag | je (Decembe | r 10, 1993 - Date |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | DAT | ECON | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe | erence nsidere | considered, wl ed. Include cop | nether y of th | or not citatio is form with | n is in next c | conformance with MPE | P 609. Dra ant. | w line th | nrough citatio | on if not in |
| ::ODMAVMHODMA\SKGF_ | DC1;94515;1 | | | | | | | | | | |

ĵ

()

٠

. .

• •

(

| EXAMINER: In | itial if refe | rence considered, v | whether | or not citation | n is in c next cor | onformance with MPEP | 9 609. Draw | line th | rough citatio | n if not in |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|---------------------|----------|-----------------|-----------------------|--|---------------------------------------|---------------|---------------|-------------|
| EXAMINER | I | I | | | | | DATE | CONS | IDERED | |
| | | | · | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | <u></u> | | | | <u> </u> |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | | | | ` | | 50-11-12-14-11-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1 | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ОТ | HER (In | cluding Auth | hor, Tit | le, Date, Pertinent Pag | jes, etc.) | | | |
| | AM21 | JP 61-30821 | <u> </u> | 02/1986 | | JP | H04 | B | 1/10 | N |
| | AL21 | GB 2 324 919 A | | 11/1998 | | GB | HOS | BD | 7/18 | N// |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AK21 | FR 2 669 787 A1 | | 05/1992 | FR | HOS | BD | 7/14 | N | |
| | AJ21 | EP 0 789 449 A2 | | 08/1997 | | EP | ноз | 3D | 7/12 | N// |
| XAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NU | MBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL4 | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | | | | FOREIGN | | | | | I | |
| | | | _ | | | | | | | |
| • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | | 0,400,903 B1 | 00/2 | 002 | GIUCKI | | | | | 03/21/1999 |
| | AE51 | 6,085,073 | 07/2 | 000 | Palern | no et al. | | | 1 | 03/02/1998 |
| ····· | AD51 | 6,073,001 | 06/2 | 000 | Sokole | er | | | | 05/08/1998 |
| | AD51 AC51 | 6.014.551 | 01/2 | 999 000 | Pesola | tal. tetal. | | <u> </u> | | 07/16/1997 |
| | AA51 | 5,016,242 | 05/1 | 991 | Tang | | | | | 01/02/1007 |
| XAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DAT | E | NAME | | CL4 | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | | | | U.S. P/ | ATENT | DOCUMENTS | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| | | | | | FIL Aug | ING DATE ust 4, 2000 | | GROUP 2634 | > | |
| SUPPLEMENT | AL INFO | RMATION DISCLO | SURE S | STATEMENT | APP Dav | LICANT id F. SORRELLS et | al. | | | |
| | T | ORM PTO-1449 | | | 174 | 4.0630003 | | 09/63 | 2,856 | |

•

:)

1

)

,

m - 13

| | | | | | | | | | | | Page 4 of 4 |
|-----------------------------------|---------------------------|---|----------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------------|--------------------|---------------------------------------|--------------------|----------------|----------------------|--|
| | | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL: 09/63 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). |
| SUPPLEMENT | F AL INFO | ORM PTO- | -1449 DISCLOST | IRE S | TATEMENT | AP Da | PLICANT vid F. SORRELLS e | t al. | _ | | |
| | | | 22002000 | <u></u> | | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROUI 2634 | P | |
| | | | | | U.S. P/ | | T DOCUMENTS | | | | ······································ |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | ENT R | DATI | E | NAM | E | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | |
| | · · · | | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | |
| | | | | | | | <u></u> | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | ···· | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | - | |
| | | 1,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, | L | | FOREIGN | PAT | ENT DOCUMENTS | - | | _ ! | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUM | | BER | DATE | - | COUNTRY | СІ | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ22 | JP 5-327 | 7356 | | 12/1993 | | JP | н |)3D | 7/00 | No |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | · | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (In | cluding Auth | 10r, T | itle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | <u></u> , | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | <u></u> | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | ·1 | | | | ······· | | <u> </u> | DAT | E CONS | SIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Init conformance and | tial if refe d not con | rence cons sidered. In | sidered, wh nclude copy | ether / of thi | or not citation is form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. Dra ant. | w line th | nrough citatio | n if not in |

1

()

.

Ϊ

! ,

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;94515;1

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells et al.

Appl. No. 09/632,856

Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation Confirmation No. 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

Listed on accompanying Form PTO-1449 are documents that may be considered material to the examination of this application, in compliance with the duty of disclosure requirements of 37 C.F.R. §§ 1.56, 1.97 and 1.98. The numbering on this Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement is a continuation of the numbering in Applicants' Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement filed on June 9, 2003 in connection with the above-captioned application.

In addition to providing hard copies of the documents as required by applicable rules (see box 7 below), Applicants herewith provide a Compact Disc labeled "Disc 3" having stored thereon searchable electronic copies (in PDF format) of many of the documents listed on the PTO-1449. More specifically, the CD contains electronic copies of documents AG51-AI51, AA52-AI52, AA53-AI53, AA54-AG54, AK22, AL22, AM22, AJ23, AK23, AR57 and AN58-AR58. In addition, the CD contains electronic copies of

documents AC46-AI46, AA47-AI47, AA48-AI48, AA49, AE49-AI49, AA50-AI50, AA51-AF51, AM13, AJ14-AM14, AJ15-AM15, AJ16-AM16, AJ17-AM17, AJ18-AM18, AJ19-AM19, AJ20-AM20, AJ21-AM21, AJ22, AQ51, AR51, AN52-AR52, AN53-AR53, AN54-AR54, AN55-AR55, AN56-AR56 and AN57-AQ57, all of which were cited in previous Information Disclosure Statements. Documents AH54, AI54, AA55-AI55, AA56-AE56 and AN59 have not yet been scanned. The file names on the CD correspond to the identifiers on the PTO-1449s. It is noted that the CD is being provided in addition to hard copies of the documents (as required by applicable rules) for the convenience of the Examiner.

- 2 -

Applicants have listed publication dates on the attached PTO-1449 based on information presently available to the undersigned. However, the listed publication dates should not be construed as an admission that the information was actually published on the date indicated.

Applicants reserve the right to establish the patentability of the claimed invention over any of the information provided herewith, and/or to prove that this information may not be prior art, and/or to prove that this information may not be enabling for the teachings purportedly offered.

Applicants provide the following comments regarding the documents:

Document AH51 was cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application Serial No. 09/476,092, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Analog Zero IF FM Decoder and Embodiments Thereof, Such as the Family Radio Service," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in the Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 5,600,680 and 5,606,731,

which have already been cited in the present application in the Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement, filed June 9, 2003.

- 3 -

()

Documents AI51, AA52, AF52, AA55 and AI55 are co-owned patents which are directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB52, AE56, AN58-AP58 and AN59 were cited in Office Actions in related U.S. Patent Appl. No. 09/567,977, filed May 10, 2000, entitled, "Optical Down-converter Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AE52 and AJ23 were cited in an Invitation to Pay Additional Fees in related PCT Appl. No. PCT/US01/43077, filed November 14, 2001, entitled "Method and Apparatus for a Parallel Correlator and Applications Thereof," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AG52-AI52 and AA53 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/986,764, filed November 9, 2001, entitled "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in a Communication System," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB53-AE53 were cited in an International Search Report in related PCT Application No. PCT/US02/35861, filed November 8, 2002, entitled "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in a Communication System," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AF53-AI53 and AA54-AC54 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/476,093, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Family Radio

System with Multi-Mode and Multi-Band Functionality," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AD54-AG54 were cited in an International Search Report in related PCT Application No. PCT/US03/16403, filed May 27, 2003, entitled "Method and Apparatus for DC Offset Removal in a Radio Frequency Communication Channel," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AH54 and AI54 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/550,642, filed April 14, 2000, entitled "Method and System for Down-converting an Electromagnetic Signal, and Transforms for Same," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB55-AF55 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/548,923, filed April 13, 2000, entitled "Method and System for Frequency Conversion with Modulation Embodiments," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in the Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 6,091,940 and 6,353,735, which have already been cited in the present application in the Information Disclosure Statement, filed July 25, 2002.

Documents AG55 and AH55 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/543,867, filed April 5, 2000, entitled "Automated Meter Reader Applications of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AA56 and AB56 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/317,181, filed December 12, 2002, entitled "Differential Frequency Down-Conversion Using Techniques of Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

í

Documents AC56 and AD56 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/317,165, filed December 12, 2002, entitled "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in Communication Systems Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AK22-AM22, AA52, AB52 and AQ58 were cited in an International Search Report in related PCT Appl. No. PCT/US01/15555, filed May 16, 2001, entitled, "Apparatus, System, and Method for Down-Converting and Up-Converting Electromagnetic Signals," directed to related subject matter. Also cited the International Search Report=were U.S. Patent Nos. 4,888,557, 5,454,007, 5,640,698 and 5,705,949, and PCT Publication No. WO 96/02977, which have already been cited in the present application in the Information Disclosure Statement, filed July 25, 2002.

Document AK23 was cited in an Office Action in related Japanese Patent Application No. 2000-577,764, filed June 21, 2000, entitled "Applications of Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

The other documents in the PTO-1449 do not fall within the above categories.

This statement should not be construed as a representation that information more material to the examination of the present patent application does not exist. The Examiner is specifically requested not to rely solely on the material submitted herewith.

Applicants have checked the appropriate boxes below.

 I. Statement under 37 C.F.R. 1.704(d). Each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart application and this communication was not received by any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than thirty days prior to the filing of this information disclosure statement.

- Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(b). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed before the mailing date of a first Office Action on the merits. No statement or fee is required.
- □ 3. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(c). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date AND after the mailing date of the first Office Action on the merits, but before the mailing date of a Final Rejection, or Notice of Allowance, or an action that otherwise closes prosecution in the application.
 - □ a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was first cited in any communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).
 - b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
 - □ c. Attached is our PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form in the amount of ______ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p).
- □ 4. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(d) This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date and after the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance, but before payment of the Issue Fee. Enclosed find our Check No. ______ in the amount of \$ _____ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p); in addition:
 - □ a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement

Page 1242 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- 6 -

(

1

was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).

(

- b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
- 5. The document(s) was/were cited in a search report by a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application. Submission of an English language version of the search report that indicates the degree of relevance found by the foreign office is provided in satisfaction of the requirement for a concise explanation of relevance. 1138 OG 37, 38.
- 6. A concise explanation of the relevance of non-English language document AK23 appears below:

Document AK23 (JP 9-36664) appears to describe a frequency conversion circuit. A copy of the English-language abstract of document AK23 is enclosed as document AR58.

■ 7. Copies of documents AA56-AE56 and AN59 are enclosed. Copies of the remaining documents were submitted to the Patent Office in Information Disclosure Statements that comply with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)-(c) in Application No. <u>09/525,615</u>, filed <u>March 14, 2000</u>, and Appl. No. <u>09/526,041</u>, filed <u>March 14, 2000</u>, which are both relied upon for an earlier filing date under 35 U.S.C. § 120. Thus, copies of these documents are not attached. 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(d).

- 7 -

(;

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed PTO-1449, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents have been considered.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

See 15

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

Michael Q. Lee Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 35,239

Date:

8 ..

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

::ODMA\MHODMA\SKGF_DC1;219953;1

(

Page 1244 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003





Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael Q. Lee Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Alcon Robert C. Milonig Lawrence B. Bugaisty Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Jeffrey T. Helvey Heidi L. Kraus Albert L. Ferro* Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J Haanes Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn Prengaman George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein Jason D. Elsenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller LuAnne M. DeSantis Ann E. Summerfield Tirera S. Coston Aric W. Ledford* Helene C. Carlson Timothy A. Doyle* Jessica L. Parezo Gaby L. Longsworth* Lori A. Gordon" Nicole D. Dretar" Ted J. Ebersole Jyoti C. Iyer" Laura A. Vogel <u>Registered Patent Agents</u>-Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith

Kařen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Katina Yujian Pei Quach Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzman Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford Michelle K. Holoubek

Robert H. DeSelms Simon J. Elliott Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse Michael G. Penn Christopher J. Walsh

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith Marvin C. Guthrie

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

August 19, 2004

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8675 INTERNET ADDRESS: JHELVEY@SKGF.COM

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450 FILF COPY

Art Unit 2634

Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application Appl. No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and

Circuit Implementation

Inventors: Sorrells *et al.* Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 3. Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 4. Form PTO-1449 (<u>6</u> pages);
- 5. Return postcard; and
- 6. PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$180.00 to cover: \$180.00 for IDS Late Filing Surcharge.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

Commissioner for Patents August 19, 2004 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

JA Helver

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

JTH/agj 301413_1.DOC

`**`**

· س



Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Docket: 1744.0630003 Atty: MQL/JTH

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation

When receipt stamp is placed hereon, the USPTO acknowledges receipt of the following documents:

- 1. SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 3. A list of the cited documents on Forms PTO-1449 (6 pages);
- 4. A compact Disc labeled "Disc 3" in PDF format (which contains electronic copies of the cited documents);
- 5. Copies of cited documents: AA56, AB56, AC56, AD56, AE56, AN59; and
- 6 Return postcard.

Please Date Stamp and Return to Our Courier

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C. 1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20005-3934

۰...

,

[•] Page 1248 of 1284

.

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| a-11 ; ; ; ; | 011 | - 3 | | | | | ĺ |) | | | Page 1 of 6 | |
|-------------------------------|------------------------------|---------------------|------------------------------------|-----------------|------------------------------|---------------------|---|------------------------|-----------------|-----------------------|-------------------------|--|
| | | r 980/ | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO | D. | |
| | DEC 1 | יט געיי FORM F | PT 1449 | | | 17 | 44.0630003 | | 09/6 | 32,856 | | |
| | SEC. | ביייי | DI EMENTAL | | | AP So | PLICANTS rrells <i>et al</i> . | | | | | |
| INI | ORMATIC | ND 5 | CLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | | GROUP 2634 | | | |
| | | | | | U.S. P | ATEN | DOCUMENTS | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | DATI | E | NAM | E | | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AB | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AC | - | | | <u> </u> | <u> </u> | | | | | | |
| | AD | _ | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | |
| | AE | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | |
| | AF | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AG51 | 6,23 | 0,000 B1 | 05/20 | 001 | Taylo | 00 | | | | | |
| | AH51 | 5,48 | 3,695 | 01/19 | 996 | Pard | pen | | | | | |
| | AI51 | 6,54 | 2,722 B1 | 04/20 | 003 | Sorre | ells <i>et al.</i> | | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIG | PATI | INT DOCUMENTS | | | <u> </u> | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOC | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | |
| | AJ | | | | 5. m. | | | | | | | |
| | AK22 | EP 0 |) 643 477 A2 & | 643 477 A2 & A3 | | | EP | | | | N/A | |
| | AL22 | EP 0 |) 877 476 A1 | | 11/1998 | | EP | | | | N/A | |
| | AM22 | EP 0 |) 977 351 A1 | | 0 2 /2000 | | EP | | | | N/A | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | cluding Aut | hor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc. |) | | | |
| | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | ` | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | • • • · · _ | | | | |
| | АР | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | <u></u> | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | <u>57</u> | Tayloe, D., "A Business Mag | Low- jazine | noise, High- s & Media, I | perfori Inc., pp | nance Zero IF Quadrat b. 58, 60, 62 and 69 (Ma | ure Detec arch 2003 | tor/Pream). | plifier," <i>RF D</i> | <i>esign</i> , Primedia | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | | ······································ | DA | TE CON | SIDERED | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refe nd not con | rence o Isidered | considered, whe d. Include copy | ether of thi | or not citations form with | on is in next co | conformance with MPE | EP 609. D ant. | raw line th | nrough citatic | on if not in . | |
| DOMANHODMA\SKGP | age 124 | 9 of 1 | 284 | | | | | | | TCL & Hi | isense | |

| | | | () | · · · · · | | | (| 1 | | | Page_2 of 6 | | |
|--------------------------------|-----------------------------|-------------------|----------------------------------|-------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------|--|-----------------------|------------------------------|-------------------------------|-----------------------------|--|--|
| | | | | | | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | | APPLI | CATION NO |) . | | |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | | | 44.0630003 | | 09/63 | 2,856 | | | |
| | SEC | OND S | SUPPLEMENTAL | | | Sc | rrells et al. | | | | | | |
| INF | ORMATIC | ON DI | SCLOSURE STA | TEME | NT | FILING DATE GROUP | | | | | | | |
| <u></u> | | | *** ** ·*· ·*· ·*· | | | PATENT DOCUMENTS | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | · | | 0.0.1 | | | | | 1 | 1 | | |
| | | | | DAT | E | NAN | E | | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA52 | 6,5 | 60,301 B1 | 05/2 | 003 | Cool | c ét al. | | | | | | |
| | AB52 | 6,0 | 98,046 | 08/2 | 000 | Coo | per et al. | | | ļ | | | |
| | AC52 | 5,5 | 64,097 | 10/19 | 996 | Swa | nke | | | | | | |
| | AD52 | 5,8 | 98,912 | 04/19 | 999 | Heck | c et al. | | | | | | |
| | AE52 | 4,6 | 60,164 | ,164 04/1987 | | | owitz | | | | | | |
| | AF52 | 6,5 | 80,902 B1 | 06/20 | 003 | Sorre | ells et al. | | | | | | |
| | AG52 | 4,8 | 57,928 | 7,928 08/19 | | | is et al. | | | | | | |
| | AH52 | 5,3 | 89,839 | 995 | Heck | | | | | | | | |
| | A152 | 5,4 | 71,665 | 11/19 | 995 | Pace | et al. | | | | | | |
| | | | | | FOREIGN | | | | | • • | · · · | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | | BER | DATE | | COUNTRY | · | CLASS 🦯 | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ23 | wc | 0 00/31659 A1 | 06/2000 | | РСТ | | | | N/A | | | |
| | AK23 | JP | 9-36664 | 02/1997 | | | JP | | | | No | | |
| | AL | | . | | | | | | | | | | |
| | <u>А</u> М | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | OTHE | R (Ind | ludina Aut | hor. T | itle. Date. Pertinent Pa | aes, etc | :.) | | | | |
| | AN | <u>58</u> | Dines, J.A.B. Journal of Se | "Sma lected | rt Pixel Opto Topics in Q | belectr uantur | onic Receiver Based on n Electronics, IEEE, Vol | a Charg I. 2, No. | ge Sensitive 1, pp. 117-1 | Amplifier De 20 (April 199 | esign," <i>IEEE</i> 96). | | |
| | AO | <u>58</u> | Simoni, A. et Control and II | al., "A nstrum | Digital Cam entation, IEI | era foi EE, pp | Machine Vision," <i>20th</i> . 879-883 (September 1 | Internati 1994). | onal Confere | ence on Indu | ustrial Electronics, | | |
| | AP | <u>58</u> | Stewart, R.W Communicatio | . and I on Eng | Pfann, E., "C nineering Jou |)versa urnal, I | mpling and sigma-delta EEE, pp. 37-47 (Februa | strategie ary 1998 | es for data c). | onversion," / | Electronics & | | |
| | AQ | <u>58</u> | Rudell, J.C. e Applications," | t al., "/ IEEE | A 1.9-Ghz W Journal of S | /ide-Ba Solid-S | and IF Double Conversi tate Circuits, IEEE, Vol. | on CMO 32, No. | S Receiver 1 12, pp. 207 | for Cordless 1-2088 (Dec | Telephone ember 1997). | | |
| | AR | <u>58</u> | English-langu Pages (Febru | age Á ary 7, | bstract of Ja 1997 - Date | panes of put | e Patent Publication No lication of application). | . 09-036 | 664, from <i>h</i> t | ttp://www1.ip | odl.jpo.go.jp, 2 | | |
| EXAMINER | | L | - k | | | | ······ | D | ATE CONS | IDERED | · | | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance ar | itial if refe id not cor | erence Isidere | considered, whe | ether of thi | or not citation s form with r | n is in next co | conformance with MPE | P 609. I int. | Draw line thr | ough citatior | n if not in | | |

| | | (|] | | | (| •.) | | | Page 3 of 6 | | |
|--------------------|----------|---|--------------------------------|------------------------------|------------------------------------|---|------------------------|--------------|-----------------------|---------------|--|--|
| ≍ ? | | - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | AT2 174 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO |). | | |
| | F | ORM PTO-1449 |) וייי א ד. | | API Sol | PLICANTS rells et al. | | | | | | |
| INFO | DRMATION | ND SOFFICIENEN N DISCLOSURE | STATEMEN | <u>T1</u> | FILING DATEGROUPAugust 4, 20002634 | | | | | | | |
| | | | | U.S. PA | TENT | DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT | DATE | Ξ | NAMI | Ξ | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA53 | 6,327,313 B1 | 12/20 | 001 | Traylo | or et al. | | | | | | |
| | AB53 | 5,751,154 | 05/19 | 98 | Tsuga | ai | - | | | | | |
| | AC53 | 5,793,817 | 08/19 | 98 | Wilso | n | | | | | | |
| | AD53 | 6,225,848 B1 | 05/20 | 01 | Tilley | et al. | | | | | | |
| | AE53 | 6.313.685 B1 | 11/20 | 01 | Rabii | | | | | | | |
| | AE53 | 3.614.627 | 10/19 | 71 | Runv | an et al. | | | | | | |
| | AG53 | 3.940.697 | 02/19 | 76 | Mora | an | | | | | | |
| ····· | AH53 | 4 016 366 | 16 366 04/197 | | Kurat | a | | | | | | |
| | A153 | 4 045 740 | 08/19 | 77 | Bake | | | | | | | |
| | 17100 | 1 4,040,110 | | FOREIGN | PATE | | | | | | | |
| XAMINER NITIAL | | | NUMBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | |
| | AJ | | | · · · | | | | , | | | | |
| | AK | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AL | | | | | | | | _ | | | |
| | AM | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | OTHER (In | cluding Auth | nor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | | | | |
| | AN | <u>59</u> Simoni, Solid-Sti | A. et al., "A ate Circtuits | Single-Chip s, IEEE, Vol. | Optica 30, No | I Sensor with Analog N b. 7, pp. 800-806 (July 1 | Memory for M 1995). | Aotion E | Detection," <i>IE</i> | EE Journal of | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | АР | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | <u> </u> | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | () | | | | () | | | | Page 4 of 6 | |
|----------|------------------|--------------|---------|------------|------------------------------------|------------------------------|------------|--------------|----------------------|-------------|--|
| | | | | | AT 17 | FY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | | APPL 09/6 | ICATION NO 32,856 |). | |
| | F | ORM PTO-1449 | т. | | AP So: | PLICANTS rrells et al. | | | | | |
| INFC | SECO DRMATION | DISCLOSURE S | TATEME | <u>NT</u> | FILING DATEGROUPAugust 4, 20002634 | | | | | | |
| | | | | U.S. P | PATENT DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| XAMINER | | | DATI | E | NAM | Ξ | CL | ASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | |
| | AA54 | 4 115 737 | 09/19 | 978 | Hong | u et al. | | | | | |
| | AB54 | 5,710,992 | 01/19 | 998 | Sawa | da et al. | | | - | | |
| | AC54 | 5 790 587 | 08/19 | 998 | Smith | n et al. | | | | | |
| | AD54 | 4 740 675 | 04/19 | 988 | Brosi | nan <i>et al.</i> | | | | | |
| | AE54 | 5 483 600 | 01/19 | 996 | Werr | bach | | | 1 | | |
| | AE54 | 6 011 435 | 01/20 | 000 | Take | vabu <i>et al</i> | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | AG54 | 6 321 073 B1 | 11/20 | 001 | | t al | | | | | |
| | | 6.026.286 | 02/20 | 000 | | | | | | · · · · | |
| | AI54 | 6 179 210 P1 | 01/20 | 00 | Kach | ima | | | | | |
| | A154 | 0,170,319 B1 | 101/20 | EOREIGI | N DATE | | | | | | |
| | | DOCUMENT NU | MBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | СL | ASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION | |
| | AJ | | | | | | | | CLASS | | |
| | AK | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | AL | | | | | | | | | | |
| | АМ | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ОТ | HER (In | cluding Au | thor, T | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | <u></u> | | , | | |
| XAMINER | | | | | | | DAT | E CON | SIDERED | • | |

١

| <u>.</u> | | (| | | 1 | | I | Page | | | | |
|--------------------|----------|--------------------|---------|------------|--|------------------------------|------------|-----------------------|---------------------------------------|--|--|--|
| | | | | | AT 17 | TY. DOCKET NO. 44.0630003 | AP 09 | LICATION N 632,856 | ο. | | | |
| | F | ORM PTO-1449 | | | AP | PLICANTS | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| | SECO | ND SUPPLEMENTA | | | So | rrells <i>et al.</i> | | | | | | |
| <u>1NF</u> | ORMATION | DISCLOSURE S | TATEME | <u>NT</u> | FILING DATE GROOP August 4, 2000 2634 | | | | | | | |
| | | | | U.S. | PATEN | DOCUMENTS | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DAT | E | NAM | E | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | FILING DATE | | | |
| | AA55 | 6,634,555 B1 | 10/2 | 003 | Sorre | lls <i>et al.</i> | | | | | | |
| | AB55 | 3,736,513 | 05/1 | 973 | Wilso | on | | | | | | |
| | AC55 | 4,488,119 | 12/1 | 984 | Mars | hall | | | · · · · | | | |
| | AD55 | 4,633,510 | 12/1 | 986 | Suzu | ki et al. | | | | | | |
| | AE55 | 5,369,789 | 11/1 | 994 | Kosu | gi <i>et al</i> . | | | | | | |
| - | AF55 | 5,416,449 | 05/1 | 995 | Joshi | | | | | | | |
| | AG55 | 5,438,329 | 08/1 | 995 | Gast | ouniotis <i>et al</i> . | | | | | | |
| | AH55 | 6,611,569 B1 | 08/2 | 003 | Schie | er et al. | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| | AI55 | 6,647,250 B1 | 11/2 | 003 | Bultn | nan e <i>t al.</i> | | | | | | |
| | | T | | FOREIG | N PATE | | | | · · | | | |
| XAMINER | | DOCUMENT NU | MBER | DATE | - | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB- CLASS | TRANSLATION | | | |
| | AJ | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <u>,</u> | АК | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AL | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | АМ | · · | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ОТ | HER (In | cluding Au | ithor, Ti | tle, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | | | | |
| · | - | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | 、 | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |

::ODMAVMHODMA\SKGF_DC1;219917;1

| , je ~ | | t, s | | | | (| | | Page 6 of 6 |
|-------------------------------|-----------------|--|---------------------|-------------------------------|---------------------|-------------------------------------|------------------|----------------|--------------|
| <u></u> | | | | <u> </u> | AT | TY. DOCKET NO. | APPL | ICATION N | 0. |
| | F | ORM PTO-1449 | | | 17 | 44.0630003 | 09/6 | 32,856 | |
| | 0.500 | | • | | AF | PPLICANTS prrells <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| <u>INI</u> | ORMATIO | N DISCLOSURE S | TATEME | NT | FI Au | LING DATE gust 4, 2000 | P | | |
| | <u> </u> | | | U.S. | PATEN | T DOCUMENTS | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | | DAT | E | NAM | IE | CLASS | SUB- | FILING DATE |
| | AA56 | 5,682,099 | 10/1 | 997 | Thor | noson et al | | | |
| | AB56 | 6.094.084 | 07/2 | 000 | Abo | ı-Allam et al | | | |
| | AC56 | 6.067.329 | 05/2 | 000 | Kato | et al | | | |
| | AD56 | 6.516.185 B1 | 02/2 | 003 | Mac | Nally | | | |
| | AE56 | 6.608.647 B1 | 08/2 | 003 | Kina | | | | |
| | AF | | | | | | | | |
| | AG | 1 | | | - | | | 1 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | + | | | ······ | | 1 | |
| | | | | FOREIG | | | | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NU | MBER | DATE | | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB- | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | | 1 | · |
| | AK | | | | <u> </u> | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AM | | | | | | | | |
| | | ОТ | HER (In | cludina Au | ithor. T | itle. Date. Pertinent Page | es. etc.) | | |
| | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | |
| | | | · | | | ······ | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | <u>_,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u> ,,,,, | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| EAAMINEK | | | | | • | | DATE CON | SIVERED | |
| EXAMINER: In conformance a | nitial if refer | rence considered, v sidered. Include co | vhether py of th | or not citati is form with | on is in next co | conformance with MPEP | 609. Draw line t | hrough citatic | on if not in |

::ODMAWHODMA\SKGF_DC1;219917;1

e

IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of: SORRELLS *et al.* Appl. No.: 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000 For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology

> Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit

Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Implementation

Sir:

Listed on accompanying Form PTO-1449 are documents that may be considered material to the examination of this application, in compliance with the duty of disclosure requirements of 37 C.F.R. §§ 1.56, 1.97 and 1.98. The numbering on this Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement is a continuation of the numbering in Applicants' Second Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement filed on January 23, 2004 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Applicants have listed publication dates on the attached PTO-1449 based on information presently available to the undersigned. However, the listed publication dates should not be construed as an admission that the information was actually published on the date indicated.

SORRELLS *et al.* Appl. No. 09/632,856

Applicants reserve the right to establish the patentability of the claimed invention over any of the information provided herewith, and/or to prove that this information may not be prior art, and/or to prove that this information may not be enabling for the teachings purportedly offered.

Applicants provide the following comments regarding the documents:

Documents AL23, AI56, AA57, AB57, AO59, and AF61 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/669,634, filed September 26, 2000, entitled "High Frequency Translator and Method of High Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 6,049,706; 6,421,534; and 6,560,301, which have already been cited in the present application.

Documents AF56, AG56, AAC7, and AD57 are co-owned patents which are directed to related subject matter.

Documents AF56, AG56, AC57, AD57, and AI59 were cited in a Notice of Allowance in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/838,387, filed April 20, 2001, entitled "Method and System for Down-Converting and Up-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal, and Transforms for Same," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Notice of Allowance were U.S. Patent Nos. 5,937,013; 6,061,551; and 6,647,250, which have already been cited in the present application.

Document AH56 was cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/567,977, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Optical Down-converter Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

()

Documents AE57-AH57 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/567,978, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Carrier and Clock Recovery Using Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action was U.S. Patent No. 5,937,013, which has already been cited in the present application.

Documents AI57 and AA58 were cited in a Notice of Allowance in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/330,219, filed December 30, 2002, entitled "Methods and Systems for Down-Converting Electromagnetic Signals, and Applications Thereof," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AB58-AI58 and AA59-AD59 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/566,188, filed May 5, 2000, entitled "Integrated Frequency Translation and Selectivity with Gain Control Functionality, and Applications Thereof," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AE59-AG59 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/569,044, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Universal Platform Module and Methods and Apparatuses Relating Thereto Enabled by Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 2,057,613; 2,241,078; 2,283,575; 2,358,152; 2,410,350; 2,451,430; 2,472,798; 4,653,117; and 5,241,561, which have already been cited in the present application.

Document AH59 was cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/289,377, filed November 7, 2002, entitled "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in a Communication System," directed to related subject matter. Also cited

(!

()

in said Office Action were U.S. Pat. Nos. 5,471,665; 5,793,817; and 5,898,912, which have already been cited in the present application.

Documents AA60 and AB60 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/525,185, filed March 14, 2000, entitled "Spread Spectrum Applications of Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 5,339,459; 5,369,789; and 5,937,013, which have already been cited in the present application.

Documents AC60-AF60 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/569,045, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Methods and Apparatuses Relating to a Universal Platform Module and Enabled by Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action were U.S. Patent Nos. 5,339,459 and 5,557,641, which have already been cited in the present application.

Documents AG60-AI60 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/590,955, filed June 9, 2000, entitled "Phase-Shifting Applications of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter. Also cited in said Office Action was U.S. Patent No. 5,339,459, which has already been cited in the present application in a previous Information Disclosure Statement.

Documents AA61-AC61 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/550,642, filed April 14, 2000, entitled, "Method and System for Down-Converting an Electromagnetic Signal, and Transforms for Same," directed to related subject matter.

(]

Documents AD61 and AE61 were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/317,165, filed December 12, 2002, entitled, "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in Communication Systems Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology," directed to related subject matter.

The other documents in the PTO-1449 do not fall within the above categories.

It is noted that some of these documents could be classified in more than one of the above categories.

This statement should not be construed as a representation that information more material to the examination of the present patent application does not exist. The Examiner is specifically requested not to rely solely on the material submitted herewith.

Applicants have checked the appropriate boxes below.

- 1. Statement under 37 C.F.R. 1.704(d). Each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart application and this communication was not received by any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than thirty days prior to the filing of this information disclosure statement.
- 2. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(b). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed before the mailing date of a first Office Action on the merits. No statement or fee is required.
- X 3. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(c). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date AND after the mailing date of the first Office Action on the merits, but before the mailing date of a Final Rejection, or Notice of Allowance, or an action that otherwise closes prosecution in the application.
 - a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was first

cited in any communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. \$ 1.97(e)(1).

b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).

- C. Attached is our PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form in the amount of <u>\$180.00</u> in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p).
- 4. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(d) This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date and after the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance, but before payment of the Issue Fee. Enclosed find our PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form in the amount of \$\$\$ in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p); in addition:
 - a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).
 - b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).

t
- 5. The document(s) was/were cited in a search report by a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application. Submission of an English language version of the search report that indicates the degree of relevance found by the foreign office is provided in satisfaction of the requirement for a concise explanation of relevance. 1138 OG 37, 38.
- 6. A concise explanation of the relevance of the non-English language documents appears below:

Document AL23 (DE 196 48 915 A1) appears to describe a process of frequency conversion. An English-language translation of document AL23 is enclosed as document AO59.

- 7. Copies of the documents are submitted herewith.
- 8. Copies of the documents were cited by or submitted to the Office in an IDS that complies with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)-(c) in Application No <u>09/525,615</u>, filed March 14, 2000, which is relied upon for an earlier filing date under 35 U.S.C. § 120. Thus, copies of these documents are not attached. 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(d).
- 9. No copies of U.S. patents and patent application publications cited on the attached Form PTO-1449 are submitted in accordance with 1276 OG 55 because this application was filed after June 30, 2003.
- ☑ 10. It is expected that the examiner will review the prosecution and cited art in the parent application nos. 09/525,615 and 09/526,041 in accordance with MPEP 2001.06(b), and indicate in the next communication from the office that the art cited in the earlier prosecution history has been reviewed in connection with the present application.

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed PTO-1449, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents have been considered.

- 7 -

()

SORRELLS et al. Appl. No. 09/632,856

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

- 8 -

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

1

JA Helver

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

8 19 04 Date:

()

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

300205 1.DOC

| Ň | DEC 1 5 2004 | | |
|-------------------------|---|--------------------------|--------------|
| | THE REPORT | Due Date: | NONE |
| Applicants: | Sorrells et al. | Art Unit: | 2634 |
| | | Confirmation No.: | 2377 |
| Application No.: | 09/632,856 | Examiner: | Kim, Kevin |
| Filed: | August 4, 2000 | Docket: | 1744.0630003 |
| For: | Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi- Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation | Atty: | ЈТН |

When receipt stamp is placed hereon, the USPTO acknowledges receipt of the following documents:

- 1. SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 3. Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 4. Form PTO-1449 (6 pages);
- 5. Return postcard; and
- 6. PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$180.00 to cover: \$180.00 for IDS Late Filing Surcharge.



Please Date Stamp and Return to Our Courier

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003 Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox 1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20005

Page 1264 of 1284

 $\gamma_{\rm c}$

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

| | DEC | | <u> </u> | | · · · · · | | ····· | | | ······································ | Page 1 of 6 |
|--------------|--------|------------|------------------|----------|-----------|------------|---------------------------------|-------------|---------|--|-------------|
| THE S | 12. | | unt | | | ATT | Y. DOCKET NO. | | APPL | ICATION NO | |
| | | <u>Par</u> | M PTO-1449 | | | INV | ENTORS | | 109/03 | 2,000 | |
| DEC 1 5 200. | 튄 THIR | | UPPLEMENTAL | | | SOF | RRELLS <i>et al.</i> NG DATE | | ARTI | | |
| INFO | MATION | | SCLOSURE STATE | MEN | I | Aug | ust 4, 2000 | | 2634 | | |
| A TRADEN | | | | | U.S. PAT | ENT | DOCUMENTS | | | I | <u></u> |
| | | | DOCUMENT NUMBE | | DATE | N | AME | | LASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DA |
| | AA | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AB | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AC | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | ··· | | | | |
| | AE | -+ | | | | | | | | | |
| | AF56 | | 6,687,493 B1 | C | 2/2004 | S | orrells et al. | | | | |
| | AG56 | 5 | 6,694,128 B1 | c | 2/2004 | S | orrells et a/. | | | | |
| | AH56 | ; , | 6,031,217 | c | 2/2000 | A | swell <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | A156 | | 5 955 992 | | 0/1999 | s | hattil | | | | |
| | | | | FO | REIGN P | | | | | l | |
| XAMINER | | | | | DATE | | | | 224 1 | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLAT |
| | A.1 | | DOCUMENT NOMBE | <u> </u> | DATE | | | | | 300-01-03 | TICANOLA |
| | | | | | | | | | <u></u> | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AL23 | | DE 196 48 915 A1 | | 06/1998 | | DE | | | | (Doc. AC |
| | AM | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | T | OTHER (Incl | udin | g Authoi | r, Titl | le, Date, Pertinent | Pages, e | tc.) | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | | | |
| | - | - | | - | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | . . | | - 100 10 01 | | 0 | |
| | AO | 59 | English Transla | tion (| of German | Pate | nt Publication No. DE | 196 48 91 | 5 A1, 1 | o pages. | |
| <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | . | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | · | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | · |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 1 | 1 | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | ····· | | | | Page 2 of 6 |
|-----------------------------------|---------------------------------|----------------|---|-------------------------------|---|-------------------|---------------|---------------------|---|
| | | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO 1744.0630003 | 0. | APPL 09/63 | ICATION NO 2,856 | |
| | FC | ORM F | PTO-1449 | | INVENTORS | | | ÷ | |
| INFOR | <u>THIRD</u> MATION I | SUP DISC | <u>PLEMENTAL</u> LOSURE STATEM | <u>ENT</u> | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 | | ART 2634 | UNIT | |
| | | | | U.S. PAT | ENT DOCUMENT | S | | 1 | 1 |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DO | CUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA57 | 5,9 | 999,561 | 12/1999 | Naden et al. | | | | |
| | AB57 | 6,6 | 86,879 B2 | 02/2004 | Shattil | | <u></u> | | |
| | AC57 | 6,7 | 04,549 B1 | 03/2004 | Sorrells et al. | | | | |
| | AD57 | 6,7 | 04,558 B1 | 03/2004 | Sorrells et al. | | | | |
| | AE57 | 5,4 | 90,176 | 02/1996 | Peltier | | | | |
| | AF57 | 5,9 | 70,053 | 10/1999 | Schick et al. | | | | |
| | AG57 | 6,0 | 78,630 | 06/2000 | Prasanna | | | | |
| | AH57 | 6,6 | 00,911 B1 | 07/2003 | Morishige et al. | | | | |
| | AI57 | 5,1 | 79,731 | 01/1993 | Tränkle et al. | | | - | |
| EXAMINED | | - | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOCUME | NTS | | I | T |
| INITIAL | | | CUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION Yes |
| | AJ | | • | | | | | | No Yes |
| | AK | | | | | | | | No |
| | AL | | | | | | <u> </u> | | No No |
| | AM | | | | | | | | No |
| | ····· | , | OTHER (Includ | ling Autho | r, Title, Date, Pert | inent Pages, e | etc.) | | |
| | AN . | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | ~ | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | |
| <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | , <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u> |
| | AP | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | | D | ATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini and not consider | tial if referer red. Include | nce co copy | nsidered, whether or of this form with next | not citation is communication | n conformance with MF on to Applicant. | PEP 609. Draw lin | e throug | h citation if not | in conformance |
| 300146_1.DOC | | | | | | | | | |

1 1

Page 1266 of 1284

•

. (j

.

دن

٠,

.

.

| | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | - <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u> | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 INVENTORS | APPL 09/63 | ICATION NO 2,856 | Page 3 of 6 |
|------------------|----------------|-----------------------------|---|---|---------------------|---------------------|----------------|
| | THIRD | SUPPLEMENTAL | =NT | SORRELLS et al. FILING DATE | ART | UNIT | |
| | | | U.S. PAT | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER | | | DATE | | 01.455 | | |
| | AA58 | 5,589,793 | 12/1996 | Kassapian | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AB58 | 4,510,467 | 04/1985 | Chang <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AC58 | 4,772,853 | 09/1988 | Hart | | | |
| | AD58 | 4,972,436 | 11/1990 | Halim <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| | AE58 | 5,012,245 | 04/1991 | Scott <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| · · · · · | AF58 | 5,422,909 | 06/1995 | Love et al. | | | |
| | AG58 | 5,440,311 | 08/1995 | Gallagher <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| | AH58 | 5,926,513 | 07/1999 | Suominen <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| <u> </u> | A158 | 5,995,030 | 11/1999 | Cabler | | | |
| | | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | | 1 | 1 |
| | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | No |
| | AK | | | · | | | No |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | АМ | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ling Autho | or, Title, Date, Pertinent | Pages, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | l | | | DATE CC | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Init | ial if referen | ce considered, whether or | not citation is | in conformance with MPEP 609 |). Draw line throug | h citation if not | in conformance |
| and not consider | ea. include | copy of this form with next | communication | | | | <u>.</u> |

. .

, •**.**

د ن

| <u></u> | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 INVENTORS | APPL 09/63 | ICATION NO 2,856 | | | |
|--------------------|-------|-----------------------------------|------------|---|---|---------------------------------------|-------------|--|--|
| INFOR | THIRD | SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE STATEM | ENT | FILING DATE ART UNIT August 4, 2000 2634 | | | | | |
| EVALUATO | | | U.S. PAT | TENT DOCUMENTS | | 1 | | | |
| | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE | | |
| | AA59 | 6,047,026 | 04/2000 | Chao <i>et al</i> . | | | | | |
| | AB59 | 6,049,573 | 04/2000 | Song | | | | | |
| - | AC59 | 6,076,015 | 06/2000 | Hartley et al. | | | | | |
| | AD59 | 6,144,331 | 11/2000 | Jiang | | | | | |
| | AE59 | 5,058,107 | 10/1991 | Stone et al. | | | | | |
| | AF59 | 5,75 7 ,858 | 05/1998 | Black <i>et al.</i> | | | | | |
| | AG59 | 6,531,979 B1 | 03/2003 | Hynes | | | | | |
| <u></u> | AH59 | 6,018,262 | 01/2000 | Noro <i>et al.</i> | | | | | |
| | AI59 | 4,761,798 | 08/1988 | Griswold, Jr. et al. | | | | | |
| | | F | OREIGN P | PATENT DOCUMENTS | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATIO | | |
| | AJ | | | | | | · N | | |
| | AK | | | | | | Ye: No | | |
| | AL | | | | | | Ye: No | | |
| | АМ | | | | | | Ye: No | | |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ling Autho | or, Title, Date, Pertinent F | Pages, etc.) | | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | - <u>(, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,</u> | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | L | l | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | | | |

| r | | | | | | | Page 5 of 6 |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|--|------------------------------------|---|------------------|---------------------|---------------------------------------|
| | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 | APPL 09/63 | ICATION NO | - age 5 01 0 |
| | FC | ORM PTO-1449 | | INVENTORS SOBBELLS at al | | | |
| INFO | THIRD RMATION I | SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE STATEM | FNT | FILING DATE | ART | UNIT | |
| <u></u> | | | | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER | | | 0.0.1 A | | 0.000 | | |
| | AA60 | 5 982 315 | 11/1000 | NAME Bazariani <i>et el</i> | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AB60 | 6.459.721 B1 | 10/2002 | Mochizuki <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AC60 | 6,151,354 | 11/2000 | Abbey | | | |
| | AD60 | 6,169,733 B1 | 01/2001 | Lee | | | |
| | AE60 | 6,363,262 B1 | 03/2002 | McNicol | | | |
| | AF60 | 6,697,603 B1 | 02/2004 | Lovinggood <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| | AG60 | 5,282,222 | 01/1994 | Fattouche <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AH60 | 5,949,827 | 09/1999 | DeLuca et al. | | | |
| | A160 | 6,014,176 | 01/2000 | Nayebi <i>et al</i> . | | | |
| | | l | FOREIGN F | PATENT DOCUMENTS | | I | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | No Yes |
| | AK | | | | | | No Yes |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | OTHER (Inclu | ding Autho | or, Title, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In and not conside | itial if referen | nce considered, whether or e copy of this form with nex | not citation is t communication | in conformance with MPEP 609. Don to Applicant. | Draw line throug | h citation if not i | in conformance |
| | | | | | | | |

()

i t

. .

, · ·

| r | | -,, | | | | | Days 0.460 |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|---|-------------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------|-------------------|----------------|
| | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 | APPL 09/63 | ICATION NO | Page 6 of 6 |
| | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | | INVENTORS | | | |
| INFO | THIRD RMATION I | SUPPLEMENTAL | ENT | FILING DATE | ART | UNIT | |
| | | | | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | NAME | CLASS | | |
| | AA61 | 5.678.226 | 10/1997 | Li et al. | | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AB61 | 5,760,632 | 06/1998 | Kawakami <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AC61 | 6,160,280 | 12/2000 | Bonn <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AD61 | 5,481,570 | 01/1996 | Winters | | | |
| | AE61 | 5,745,846 | 04/1998 | Myer <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AF61 | 5,345,239 | 09/1994 | Madni <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AG | | | | | | |
| | AH | | | | | | |
| | AI | | | | | | |
| | | F | OREIGN F | PATENT DOCUMENTS | | T | 1 |
| INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | • | | | | | No |
| | AK | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | OTHER (Includ | ling Autho | or, Title, Date, Pertinent Pa | ges, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | • | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | | | DATE CC | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: In and not conside | itial if referen | nce considered, whether or copy of this form with next | not citation is communication | in conformance with MPEP 609. D | raw line throug | h citation if not | in conformance |
| 200146 1 DO | ~ | | | F.F. | | | |

('

()

<u>م</u> ا

46_1.DOC Page 1270 of 1284

~

£



IN THE UNITED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFICE

In re application of:

Sorrells *et al.* Appl. No.: 09/632,856 Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation Confirmation No.: 2377 Art Unit: 2634 Examiner: Kim, Kevin Atty. Docket: 1744.0630003

Fourth Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Sir:

Listed on accompanying Form PTO-1449 are documents that may be considered material to the examination of this application, in compliance with the duty of disclosure requirements of 37 C.F.R. §§ 1.56, 1.97 and 1.98. The numbering on this Fourth Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement is a continuation of the numbering in Applicants' Third Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement filed on August 19, 2004 in connection with the above-captioned application.

Applicants have listed publication dates on the attached Form PTO-1449 based on information presently available to the undersigned. However, the listed publication dates should not be construed as an admission that the information was actually published on the date indicated.

Applicants reserve the right to establish the patentability of the claimed invention over any of the information provided herewith, and/or to prove that this information may not be prior art, and/or to prove that this information may not be enabling for the teachings purportedly offered.

Applicants provide the following comments regarding the documents:

Documents AP59 and AE63 were cited in an Office Action, mailed September 21, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/567,977, filed May 10, 2000, entitled "Optical Down-converter Using Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

Document AG61 was cited in an Office Action, mailed August 17, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/476,093, filed January 3, 2000, entitled "Communication System Method With Multi-Mode and Multi-Band Functionality and Embodiments Thereof, Such as the Family Radio Service," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AH61 and AI61 were cited in a Notice of Allowance, mailed August 18, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/525,615, filed March 14, 2000, entitled "Method, System, and Apparatus for Balanced Frequency Up-conversion of a Baseband Signal and 4-Phase Receiver and Transceiver Embodiments," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AA62-AF62, mailed August 25, 2004, were cited in an Office Action in related U.S. Patent Application No. 10/290,323, filed November 8, 2002, entitled "Method and Apparatus for DC Offset Removal in a Radio Frequency Communication Channel," directed to related subject matter.

Contraction and the

Documents AG62-AI62 were cited in an Office Action, mailed September 8, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/632,857, filed August 4, 2000, entitled "Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Technology and Applications Including Techniques of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AA63-AD63 were cited in an Office Action, mailed September 8, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/986,764, filed November 9, 2001, entitled "Method and Apparatus for Reducing DC Offsets in a Communication System," directed to related subject matter.

Documents AF63-AI63 were cited in a Notice of Allowance, mailed September 27, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/987,193, filed November 13, 2001, entitled "Method and Apparatus for a Parallel Correlator and Applications Thereof," directed to related subject matter.

Document AA64 was cited in an Office Action, mailed September 29, 2004, in related U.S. Patent Application No. 09/632,857, filed August 4, 2000, entitled "Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Technology and Applications Including Techniques of Universal Frequency Translation," directed to related subject matter.

This statement should not be construed as a representation that information more material to the examination of the present patent application does not exist. The Examiner is specifically requested not to rely solely on the material submitted herewith.

Applicants have checked the appropriate boxes below.

□ 1. Statement under 37 C.F.R. 1.704(d). Each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart application and this communication was not received by any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than thirty days prior to the filing of this information disclosure statement.

- 2. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(b). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed within three months of the date of filing of a national application other than a continued prosecution application (CPA), OR within three months of the date of entry of the national stage as set forth in 37 C.F.R. § 1.491 in an international application, OR before the mailing date of a first Office Action on the merits OR before the mailing of a first Office Action after the filing of a request for continued examination under 37 C.F.R. § 1.114. No statement or fee is required.
- 3. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(c). This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date AND after the mailing date of the first Office Action on the merits, but before the mailing date of a Final Rejection, or Notice of Allowance, or an action that otherwise closes prosecution in the application.
 - □ a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was first cited in any communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).

b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).

Page 1274 of 1284

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

- c. Attached is our PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form in the amount of in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p).
- X 4. Filing under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(d) This Information Disclosure Statement is being filed more than three months after the U.S. filing date and after the mailing date of a Final Rejection or Notice of Allowance, but before payment of the Issue Fee. Enclosed find our PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form in the amount of \$180.00 in payment of the fee under 37 C.F.R. § 1.17(p); in addition:
 - □ a. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1). I hereby state that each item of information contained in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application not more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(1).
 - ☑ b. Statement under 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2). I hereby state that no item of information in this Information Disclosure Statement was cited in a communication from a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application and, to my knowledge after making reasonable inquiry, was known to any individual designated in 37 C.F.R. § 1.56(c) more than three months prior to the filing of this Information Disclosure Statement. 37 C.F.R. § 1.97(e)(2).
- □ 5. The document(s) was/were cited in a search report by a foreign patent office in a counterpart foreign application. Submission of an English language version of the search report that indicates the degree of relevance found by the foreign office is provided in satisfaction of the requirement for a concise explanation of relevance. 1138 OG 37, 38.
- 6. A concise explanation of the relevance of non-English language documents appears below:
- A copy of document AP59 is submitted. However, in accordance with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)(2), no copies of U.S patents and patent application publications cited on the attached Form PTO-1449 are submitted.

8. Copies of the documents were cited by or submitted to the Office in an IDS that complies with 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(a)-(c) in Application No._____, filed _____, which is relied upon for an earlier filing date under 35 U.S.C. § 120. Thus, copies of these documents are not attached. 37 C.F.R. § 1.98(d).

9. It is expected that the examiner will review the prosecution and cited art in the parent application no. _____, filed _____, and indicate in the next communication from the office that the art cited in the earlier prosecution histories have been reviewed in connection with the present application.

It is respectfully requested that the Examiner initial and return a copy of the enclosed Form PTO-1449, and indicate in the official file wrapper of this patent application that the documents have been considered.

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

1 Hilver Jeffrey T. Helvey

Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

Date: 11/12/04

1100 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3934 (202) 371-2600

331640_1.DOC

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003





Robert Greene Sterne Edward J. Kessler Jorge A. Goldstein David K.S. Cornwell Robert W. Esmond Tracy-Gene G. Durkin Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael B. Ray Robert E. Sokohl Eric K. Steffe Michael Q. Lee Steven R. Ludwig John M. Covert Linda E. Akcorn Robert C. Millonig Lawrence B. Bugalsky Donald J. Featherstone Michael V. Messinger Judith U. Kim Timothy J. Shea, Jr. Patrick E. Garrett Jeffrey T. Helvey Heidi L. Kraus Albert L. Ferro * Donald R. Banowit Peter A. Jackman Teresa U. Medler Jeffrey S. Weaver Kendrick P. Patterson Vincent L. Capuano Eldora Ellison Floyd Thomas C. Fiala Brian J. Del Buono Virgil Lee Beaston Theodore A. Wood Elizabeth J. Haanes

November 12, 2004

Joseph S. Ostroff Frank R. Cottingham Christine M. Lhulier Rae Lynn P. Guest George S. Bardmesser Daniel A. Klein* Jason D. Eisenberg Michael D. Specht Andrea J. Kamage Tracy L. Muller* LuAnne M. DeSantis Ann E. Summerfield Aric W. Ledford* Helene C. Carlson Timothy A. Doyle* Gaby L. Longsworth Lori A., Gordon*

Nicole D. Dretar*

FILE COPY

Ted J. Ebersole Jyoti C. Iyer* Laura A. Vogel

Registered Patent Agents -Karen R. Markowicz Nancy J. Leith Matthew J. Dowd Aaron L. Schwartz Katrina Yujian Pei Quach Bryan L. Skelton Robert A. Schwartzman Teresa A. Colella Jeffrey S. Lundgren Victoria S. Rutherford Michelle K. Holoubek Robert H. DeSelms Simon J. Ellott Julie A. Heider Mita Mukherjee Scott M. Woodhouse Michael G. Penn Christopher J. Walsh

<u>Of Counsel</u> Kenneth C. Bass III Evan R. Smith Marvin C. Guthrie

*Admitted only in Maryland *Admitted only in Virginia •Practice Limited to Federal Agencies

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBER: (202) 772-8675 INTERNET ADDRESS: JHELVEY@SKGF.COM

Art Unit 2634

Commissioner for Patents PO Box 1450 Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

Re: U.S. Utility Patent Application

Application No. 09/632,856; Filed: August 4, 2000

For: Wireless Local Area Network (WLAN) Using Universal Frequency Translation Technology Including Multi-Phase Embodiments and Circuit Implementation

Inventors: Sorrells *et al.* Our Ref: 1744.0630003

Sir:

Transmitted herewith for appropriate action are the following documents:

- 1. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 2. Fourth Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 3. Form PTO-1449 (<u>4</u> pages);
- 4. Copy of (1) cited document (Document No. <u>AP59</u>);
- 5. Return postcard; and
- PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$180.00 to cover:
 \$180.00 for submission of an Information Disclosure Statement.

It is respectfully requested that the attached postcard be stamped with the date of filing of these documents, and that it be returned to our courier. In the event that extensions of time are necessary to prevent abandonment of this patent application, then such extensions of time are hereby petitioned.

しナ

Commissioner for Patents November 12, 2004 Page 2

The U.S. Patent and Trademark Office is hereby authorized to charge any fee deficiency, or credit any overpayment, to our Deposit Account No. 19-0036.

Respectfully submitted,

STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX P.L.L.C.

) of the her

Jeffrey T. Helvey Attorney for Applicants Registration No. 44,757

JTH/agj 333749_1.DOC

5× 5



- SKGF Cover Letter;
- 2. Fee Transmittal (Form PTO/SB/17);
- 3. Fourth Supplemental Information Disclosure Statement;
- 4. Form PTO-1449 (4 pages);
- Copy of (1) cited document (Document No. <u>AP59</u>);
- 6. Return postcard; and
- PTO-2038 Credit Card Payment Form for \$180.00 to cover:
 \$180.00 for submission of an Information Disclosure Statement.



Please Date Stamp and Return to Our Courier

Sterne, Kessler, Goldstein & Fox 1100 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20005

Page 1280 of 1284

- 1

TCL & Hisense Ex. 1003

17

| | | 10 | I FE ST | | | | | | |
|----------------|------------|--------------------|--|------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---------------------|----------------|---------------------------------------|---------------|
| | | DEC | ر بي 1 5 2004 (بي | | | | | | |
| | | à. | LI PRE CE | | ATTY DOCK | | | | Page 1 of 4 |
| | | FORM | PTO-1449 | | 1744.063000 | 3 | 09/63 | 32,856 | / |
| | FOUR | TH SU | JPPLEMENTAL | | Sorrells et al. | | | | |
| INFOF | RMATION | 1 DISC | CLOSURE STATEM | <u>ENT</u> | FILING DATE August 4, 20 | E 00 | ART 2634 | UNIT | |
| EXAMINER | | | | U.S. PAT | ENT DOCUM | IENTS | | | |
| INITIAL | | D | OCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | NAME | | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | AB | | | | | | | | |
| | AC | | | | | | | | |
| | AD | | | | | | | | |
| | AE | | | | | | | | |
| | AF | | | | | | | | |
| | AG61 | 4, | 132,952 | 01/1979 | Hongu et | al. | | | |
| | AH61 | 5, | 260,973 | 11/1993 | Watanabe |) | | | |
| | AI61 | 6, | 307,894 B2 | 10/2001 | Eidson et | al. | | | |
| EVAMINED | | I I | F | OREIGN P | ATENT DOC | UMENTS | ····· | I | L |
| INITIAL | | D | DCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNT | ۲Y | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | | | No |
| | AK | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | Yes No |
| | AL . | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | AM | | | | | | | | Yes No |
| | | | OTHER (Includ | ing Author | r, Title, Date, | Pertinent Page | es, etc.) | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | | |
| | AO | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | |
| | - | | | | | · | | | |
| | AP | <u>59</u> | Deboo, Gordon J Inc., pp. 41-45 (1 | J., <i>Integrate</i> 1977). | ed Circuits an | d Semiconducto | r Devices, | 2 nd Edition, I | McGraw-Hill, |
| | AQ | | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | | | 1 | | | | DATE CO | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Init | ed. Incluc | ence co le copy | onsidered, whether or n of this form with next of | ot citation is ir communication | n conformance w n to Applicant. | rith MPEP 609. Drav | w line through | citation if not in | n conformance |
| 330042_1.DOC | | | | | | | | | |

,

.

| | · | | | | | | Page 2 of 4 |
|---------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---|----------------------|--|------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------|
| | F | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. 1744.0630003 | APPI 09/63 | LICATION NC 32,856 | - Fage 2 01 4 |
| | | ORM P10-1449 | | INVENTORS Sorrells et al | | | |
| INFO | <u>FOURT</u> RMATION | <u>H SUPPLEMENTAL</u> DISCLOSURE STATE | MENT | FILING DATE | ART | UNIT | |
| | | | U.S. PAT | CENT DOCUMENTS | 2634 | | |
| EXAMINER INITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBE | R DATE | | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | |
| | AA62 | 4,441,080 | 04/1984 | Saari | | | TILING BATE |
| | AB62 | 4,873,492 | 10/1989 | Myer | | | |
| | AC62 | 5,697,074 | 12/1997 | Makikallio <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AD62 | 5,784,689 | 07/1998 | Kobayashi | | | |
| | AE62 | 6,335,656 B1 | 01/2002 | Goldfarb et al. | | | |
| | AF62 | 6,690,232 B2 | 02/2004 | Ueno et al. | | | |
| | AG62 | 5,636,140 | 06/1997 | Lee et al. | | | |
| | AH62 | 6,366,622 B1 | 04/2002 | Brown <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | AI62 | 6,600,795 B1 | 07/2003 | Ohta <i>et al.</i> | | | |
| | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | FOREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | | ····· | |
| | | | | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | TRANSLATION |
| | AJ | | | | | | Yes |
| | AK | | | | | | Yes |
| | AL | | | | | | Yes |
| · · | AM | | | | | | Yes |
| | ···· | OTHER (Inclu | uding Author | r, Title, Date, Pertinent Pa | ages, etc.) | | |
| | | | | - | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | w | | |
| | AO | | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | t and the second second second | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | |
| | _ | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| EXAMINER | <u> </u> | | | ······································ | DATE COM | NSIDERED | |
| EXAMINER: Ini | Itial if referen | ce considered, whether o | r not citation is ir | n conformance with MPEP 609. I | I Draw line through | citation if not in | conformance |
| | | copy or this form with nex | a communication | n to Applicant. | • | | |

| <u> </u> | | | | ATTY. DOCKET NO. | APPL | ICATION NO | Page 3 of 4 | |
|---------------------------------------|----------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | FC | DRM PTO-1449 | | IVENTORS | 09/63 | 2,856 | | |
| | | H SUPPLEMENTAL | MENT | FILING DATE ART UNIT | | | | |
| | | | U.S. PAT | August 4, 2000 | 2634 | | | |
| EXAMINER NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBE | R DATE | NAME | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE | |
| | AA63 | 4,250,458 | 02/1981 | Richmond et al. | | | | |
| | AB63 | 5,760,629 | 06/1998 | Urabe <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | AC63 | 6,084,465 | 07/2000 | Dasgupta | | | | |
| | AD63 | 6,204,789 B1 | 03/2001 | Nagata | | | | |
| | AE63 | 6,064,054 | 05/2000 | Waczynski <i>et al</i> . | | | | |
| | AF63 | 5,218,562 | 06/1993 | Basehore et al. | | | | |
| | AG63 | 5,239,496 | 08/1993 | Vancraeynest | | | | |
| | AH63 | 5,896,304 | 04/1999 | Tiemann <i>et al.</i> | | | | |
| | AI63 | 6,005,903 | 12/1999 | Mendelovicz | | | | |
| | | | FOREIGN P | ATENT DOCUMENTS | i · | · · · _ · · · · · · · · · · · · | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| NITIAL | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | R DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | | |
| | AJ | | | | | | No | |
| | AK | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | No | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AL | | | | | | No | |
| | AM | | | Title Date Datioant D | | | No | |
| | 1 | | uding Author | , The, Date, Pertment Pa | iges, etc.) | | | |
| | AN | | | | | | | |
| ····· | - | | | | tt | | | |
| | AO | | | | | | | |
| | AP | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | ••• | | | |
| | AQ | | | | | | | |
| | AR | | | | | | | |
| XAMINER | <u> </u> | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | · · · · | DATE CO | NSIDERED | | |
| | ial if referen | co considered whether a | r not citation is in | conformance with MREP 600 | Draw line through | oitation if not i | | |

.

,

1

.,

,

| E INFORM/ XAMINER VITIAL | AA64 AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | H SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE STATEMI DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,834,979 | ENT U.S. PAT DATE 11/1998 | Sorrells et al. FILING DATE August 4, 2000 ENT DOCUMENTS NAME Yatsuka | CLASS | UNIT SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
|---------------------------------------|--|--|------------------------------------|--|-------------|-------------------|-------------|
| INFORM/ | AA64 AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | DISCLOSURE STATEM | ENT U.S. PAT DATE 11/1998 | FILING DATE August 4, 2000 ENT DOCUMENTS NAME Yatsuka | CLASS | UNIT SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| XAMINER NITIAL | AA64 AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,834,979 | U.S. PAT | NAME Yatsuka | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| XAMINER NITIAL | AA64 AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | DOCUMENT NUMBER 5,834,979 | DATE 11/1998 | NAME Yatsuka | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | FILING DATE |
| | AA64 AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | 5,834,979 | 11/1998 | Yatsuka | | | |
| | AB AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AC AD AE AF AG AH AI | · · · | | | | | t |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AD AE AF AG AH AI | · · · | | - | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AE AF AG AH AI | | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AF AG AH AI | | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | AG AH AI | | | | | | |
| , | AH AI | | | | | | |
| | AI | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | F | OREIGN PA | ATENT DOCUMENTS | | · · · · | |
| | | DOCUMENT NUMBER | DATE | COUNTRY | CLASS | SUB-CLASS | |
| / | AJ | | | | | | N Y |
| | AK | | | | | | N 1 |
| / | AL | | | | | | N Ye |
| / | AM | | | Title Date Dartin ant D | | | N |
| <u></u> | | | ing Author | , mue, Date, Pertinent Fa | ages, etc.) | | |
| م | AN | | | | | | |
| A | 40 | | | | | | |
| A | 4P | | | | | ······ | |
| | | | | | | | |
| A | AQ | | | | | | |
| ٩ | AR | | | | | | |
| XAMINER | | | | | DATE CO | SIDERED | (|

. 7

.____